VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1960s)

1960

"From Repainting to Redesign," <u>Architectural Forum</u>, January 1960, pp. 122-130. (Duke House, New York University)

"NYU -- Duke House," Interiors, March 1960, pp. 120-125.

<u>1961</u>

"New Talent USA -- Architecture," <u>Art in America</u>, vol. 49, No. 1, 1961, p. 63. (Article concerns Robert Venturi; discusses 2 architectural projects)

Rowan, Jan C., "Wanting to Be: The Philadelphia School," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, April 1961, pp. 131-163.

<u>1963</u>

"FDR Memorial Competition: Discussion," <u>Casabella</u>, November 1963, pp. 12-13.

"High Style for a Campus Eatery," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, December 1963, pp. 132-136. (Grand's Restaurant)

"Pennsylvania Clinic," <u>Architectural Forum</u>, October 1963, p. 17. (News column item about

North Penn Visiting Nurse Assoc. building)

<u>1964</u>

"Americans to Watch in 1964: Architecture, Robert Venturi," <u>Pageant</u>, February 1964, p. 72.

(short profile of RV with image and quote by Louis Kahn)

Moore, Charles, "Houses: The Architect Speaks to Man's Needs," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, May 1964, pp. 124ff.

1965

<u>Architectural League of New York: Architecture and the Arts Awards</u>, 1965. (Venturi House: Honorable Mention)

Love, Nancy, "The Architectural Rat Race," <u>Greater Philadelphia Magazine</u>, December 1965, pp. 55ff.

"The Meaningful City," <u>Journal of the American Institute of Architects 43</u>, January 1965, pp.

27-32. (Reprinted in <u>Connection</u>, Spring 1967)

Osborn, Michelle (with Romaldo Giurgola), "A Personal Kind of House," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Evening Bulletin</u>, October 15, 1965, p. 55. (Venturi House)

"Paths of Younger Architects," The Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine, March 3, 1965.

Perry, Ellen, "Complexities and Contradictions," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, May 1965, pp. 168-174. (Venturi House)

"Robert Venturi," <u>Arts and Architecture</u>, April 1965, p. 22. (Vanna Venturi house)

Van Trump, James D., ed., "The House Made with Hands: Recent Houses Designed by Pennsylvania Architects," <u>Charrette-Pennsylvania Journal of Architecture</u>, November 1965, cover and pp. 10-15. (Venturi House)

"Venturi's Philadelphia Fountain Exemplifies Vernacular Urban Scale," <u>South</u> <u>Carolina AIA Review of Architecture</u>, 1965, pp. 29-31.

<u>1966</u>

"Apartments for Elderly Open at Spring Garden Near 7th," [Philadelphia] <u>Evening</u> <u>Bulletin</u>, Aug. 11, 1966, p. B32. (Guild House)

"Are Young Architects Designing Prototypes of Your Future Models?" <u>American</u> <u>Builder</u>, October 1966, pp. 60-71. (Venturi House)

"Dynamic Design with Angular Planes," <u>House and Garden Building Guide</u>, Spring/Summer 1966, pp. 132-135.

"Foggy Days at Yale or the Grand Design," <u>Pennsylvania Punchbowl</u>, March, 1966, p. 16. (Reprinted <u>Perspecta 10</u>, Yale University, 1966) (Grands)

McCoy, Esther, "Young Architects: The Small Office," <u>Arts and Architecture</u>, FebruaryMarch 1966, p. 28.

"New Apartment for Aging Opens," <u>Philadelphia Daily News</u>, Aug. 12, 1966, p. 24. (Guild House)

Scully, Vincent, "America's Architectural Nightmare: The Motorized Megalopolis," <u>Holiday</u>, March 1966, pp. 94-95, 142-143. (Article includes Robert Venturi's theories and others)

Stern, Robert A. M., <u>40 under 40</u>, Architectural League of New York, 1966. (Catalog for exhibit at the Architectural League of New York)

Stern, Robert A.M., "Review of <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u> issue on USA '65," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, May 1966, pp. 256, 266.

"Venturi House -- 'Mannerist'," <u>Architectural Review</u>, February 1966, p. 49.

<u>1967</u>

Blake, Peter, review of <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, by Robert Venturi, <u>Architectural Forum</u>, June 1967, pp. 56-57, 98; discussion, July 1967, p. 16.

Colquhoun, Alan, "Robert Venturi," <u>Architectural Design</u>, August 1967, p. 362.

David, Marie, "Houston Rates High With Billboard-Watching Pair," <u>Houston</u> <u>Chronicle</u>, December 18, 1967. (Profile on DSB/RV)

"Fourteenth Annual Design Awards," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, January 1967, pp. 144-154.

(The Frug House; Town Hall/YMCA/Library; Princeton Memorial Park, mentions Columbus Firehouse No. 4)

"Maison R. Venturi," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, January 1967, p. 26.

Miller, Naomi, review of <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, by Robert Venturi, <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u>, December 1967, pp. 318-319.

Morris, Philip, "Architect Casts Vote For BIGGER Billboards," <u>The Oklahoma</u> <u>Journal</u>, November 10, 1967. (Photo of RV - RV visited the area to give a seminar)

"New-Old Guild House Apartments," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, May 1967, pp.134-137. (Rollin La France photos, includes floor plans and 2 elevations of the TV antenna - project info)

"New Schools for New Towns," <u>Design Fete IV</u>, School of Architecture, Rice University, Houston, Texas, 1967.

"The Permissiveness of Supermannerism," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, October 1967, pp. 169173.

Pile, J. F., review of <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, by Robert Venturi, <u>Interiors</u>, July 1967, p. 24.

Ramsgard, Birgitte, "Complexity and Contradiction" ("Om Kompleksitet i Arkitektinen"), <u>Arkitekten</u>, 1967, pp. 608-609.

Review of <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, by Robert Venturi, <u>Journal of the American Institute of Architects</u>, June 1967, p. 94.

Rowe, Colin, "Waiting for Utopia," <u>New York Times Book Review</u>, September 10, 1967, pp. 18, 20, 22 (review of C&C)

Rykwert, Joseph, review of <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, <u>Domus</u>, August 1967, p. 23.

"A Salute to Columbus Architecture," September 21, 1967. (Program printed for dinner event - RV listed for Fire Station No. 4)

"Three Projects," <u>Perspecta 11</u>, 1967, pp. 103-111.

Wellemeyer, Marilyn, "An Inspired Renaissance in Indiana," <u>Life</u>, November 17, 1967, pp. 74-88.

Whiffen, M., review of <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, by Robert Venturi, <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u>, October 1967, pp. 198-199.

"Young American Architects," Zodiac 17, 1967, pp. 138-151. (Includes Guild House)

<u>1968</u>

"Art or Literature?" <u>Las Vegas Sun</u>, October 24, 1968. (Blurb about Yale Studio - great photo of RV&DSB)

Bottero, Maria, "Passanto e presente nell'architettura 'pop' Americana," <u>Communita</u>, December 1968.

"L'Architecture en tant qu'espace, l'architecture en tant que symbole," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, September 1968, pp. 36-37. "Less is Bore," <u>Toshi-Jukatu</u>: A Monthly Journal of Urban Housing, June 1968, pp. 42-46ff.

Lobell, John, "Both-And: A New Architectural Concept," <u>Arts</u>, February 1968, pp. 12-13.

McCoy, Esther, "Buildings in the United States," Lotus, vol. 4, 1967/8, pp. 15-123.

Norberg-Schulz, Christian, "Less or More?" <u>Architectural Review</u>, April 1968, pp. 257258.

Osborn, Michelle, "Dilemma in a Time of Change," <u>The Philadelphia Evening</u> <u>Bulletin</u>, April 26, 1968. (Brighton Beach)

Osborn, Michelle, "Saving Picturesque South Street," <u>Philadelphia Evening Bulletin</u>, September 1968. (South Street)

"Pop Architecture," Architecture Canada, October 1968 (entire issue).

Record of Submissions and Awards, <u>Competition for Middle Income Housing at</u> <u>Brighton</u>

Beach, HDA, City of New York, Brooklyn, 1968. (Jury comments)

"Two New Buildings by Venturi and Rauch," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, November 1968, pp. 116-123. (Fire Station #4, Columbus, Indiana, and the Medical Office Building, Bridgeton, N.J.)

<u>1969</u>

aia 100, Philadelphia: Philadelphia Chapter of the AIA, 1969, p.131.

Berson, Lenora, "South Street Insurrection," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, September 1969, pp. 87-91ff.

Detweiler, Jr., Willard S., <u>Chestnut Hill Architectural History</u>, 1969. (Vanna Venturi House on p. 79.)

Donohoe, Victoria, "Advocacy Planners Put Hope in Ghetto," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, July 6, 1969. (South Street)

"Education and Extension," <u>Art Gallery of Ontario Annual Report 1969-70</u>. (On Bauhaus Lectures by Venturi)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "The Case for Chaos," <u>The New York Times</u>, January 26, 1969, Section 2, P. 32.

Jencks, Charles, "Points of View," <u>Architectural Design</u>, December 1969, p. 644. (Football Hall of Fame)

Jenson, Robert, "Resort Hotels: Symbols and Associations in Their Design," <u>Architectural Record</u>, December 1969, pp. 119-123.

K.I.A. Journal, January 1969. (Special issue on architecture, article on R. Venturi.)

Love, Nancy, "The Deflatable Fair," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, April 1969, pp. 137-140. (Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi on the Bicentennial)

Mathe, Judy, "Philadelphia's Mason-Dixon Line," <u>Distant Drummer</u>, May 8, 1969, p. 3.

(South Street)

Meyer, Eugene L., "Residents Envision 'Promenade of Negro Culture' Along South St. If Expressway Fails," <u>Philadelphia Evening Bulletin</u>, June 11, 1969. (South Street)

Osborn, Michelle, "The Crosstown and City Planning," <u>Philadelphia Evening</u> <u>Bulletin</u>, March 1969. (South Street)

Richard, Paul, "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>The Washington Post</u>, January 19, 1969, The Arts, pp. K1, K8.

Richard, Paul, "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Today's Family Digest</u>, November 1969, pp. 1217.

Scully, Vincent, "A Search for Principle Between Two Wars," <u>Journal of the Royal</u> <u>Institute of British Architects</u>, June 1969, pp. 240-247. (A discussion of architectural aesthetics, philosophy, etc., with reference to Venturi)

Scully, Vincent, <u>American Architecture and Urbanism</u>, New York: Frederick A. Praeger, Inc., 1969.

Stern, Robert A.M., <u>New Directions in American Architecture</u>, New York: George Braziller, 1969. (Chapter on Venturi, pp. 50-59)

Watson, Donald, "LLV, LLV:? VVV," <u>Novum Organum 5</u>. New Haven: Yale School of Art and Architecture, 1969. (Review of Las Vegas studio)

Wolfe, Tom, "Electrographic Architecture," <u>Architectural Design</u>, July 1969, pp. 380-382.

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1970s)

<u>1970</u>

"A Question of Values," <u>American Heritage</u>, August 1970, p. 119. (On planning for South Street)

"Academic Village: State University College, Purchase, New York; Social Science and Humanities Building," <u>Architectural Forum</u>, November 1970, pp. 38-39.

<u>Annual Report 1970 of the Director of University Development</u>, Yale University, New Haven, Connecticut, 1970, pp. 19-23. (Yale Mathematics Building)

Berkeley, Ellen Perry, "Mathematics at Yale," <u>Architectural Forum</u>, July/August 1970, pp. 62-67. (See readers' response, October 1970.)

Berson, Lenora, "Dreams for a New South Street are Spun at Theatre Meetings," <u>Center City Philadelphia</u>, February 1970.

"Choosing a Non-Monument," <u>Architectural Forum</u>, June 1970, p. 22. (Yale Mathematics Building)

"Competition-Winning Building to Provide Yale Mathematicians with New Quarters," <u>Journal of the American Institute of Architects</u>, July 1970, p. 8.

"Co-op City Controversy," Progressive Architecture, April 1970, p. 9.

"Co-op City: Learning to Like It" (letters to the editor), <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, February 1970.

Davis, Douglas, "Architect of Joy," <u>Newsweek</u>, November 2, 1970, pp. 103-106. (Article about Morris Lapidus)

Eberhard, John P., "American Architecture and Urbanism," <u>Journal of the American Institute of Architects</u>, August 1970, pp. 64-66.

Flanagan, Barbara, "Experts Split on Saving Hennepin," <u>The Minneapolis Star</u>, April 25, 1970, pp. 1, 3A. (RV Quote, "You can't change Hennepin enough so why not make it more like what it is? One way is to make the signs bigger.")

Flanagan, Barbara, "What to do with Dirty Hennepin?" <u>The Minneapolis Star</u>, April 28, 1970. (Barbara Stauffacher Solomon disagreed with RV on the suggestion of discovering the ordinary)

Goldberger, Paul, "Le Corbusier, Saarinen and Venturi And the End of Ideology in Modern Architecture, <u>Undergraduate Paper</u>, Yale University: December, 1970.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "Heroics are Out, Ordinary is In," <u>The New York Times</u>, January 18, 1970, Section 2, p. 27.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, <u>Will They Ever Finish Bruckner Boulevard</u>? New York: Macmillan Company, 1970, pp. 186-187.

"In Defense of the Strip," <u>Journal of the American Institute of Architects</u>, December 1970, p.

64. (On Las Vegas)

Jacobs, Jay, "A Commitment to Excellence," <u>The Art Gallery</u>, December 1970, pp. 17-32.

<u>The Korea Architect</u>, No. 1., July 1970, pp. 28-31. (Korean listing of architects, partial translation of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>.)

Kurtz, Stephen A., "Toward an Urban Vernacular," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, July 1970, pp. 100-105.

"Mathematics at Yale: Readers' Response," <u>Architectural Forum</u>, October 1970, pp. 64-66.

Nelson, Nels, "Couple to Unveil Remodeling Plan for South St. Tonight," <u>Philadelphia Daily News</u>, January 17, 1970. (South Street)

"Ordinary as Artform," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, April 1970, pp. 106-109. (Lieb House)

Osborn, Michelle, "The Ugly American Architect," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, April 1970, pp. 52-56.

Pawley, Martin, "Leading from the Rear," <u>Architectural Design</u>, January 1970, p. 45. (See also reply to Pawley, <u>Architectural Design</u>, July 1970)

Reif, Rita, "A Family Who Built a 'Real Dumb House' in a 'Banal Environment'," <u>The New York Times</u>, August 17, 1970, p. 22L. (Lieb House)

"Saint Francis de Sales Church," <u>Liturgical Arts</u>, August 1970, pp. 124-126.

Schulze, Franz, "Chaos as Architecture," <u>Art in America</u>, July/August 1970, pp. 88-96. (Discussion of the philosophy and work of Venturi and Rauch. Reply, November 1970)

"Seventeenth Annual Progressive Architecture Design Awards," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, January 1970, pp. 76-135. (Robert Venturi, juror)

Sica, Paolo, <u>L'immagine della citta da Sparta a Las Vegas</u>. Bari: Laterza, 1970.

Smith, C. Ray, "Electric Demolition, A Milestone in Church Art: St. Francis de Sales, Philadelphia," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, September 1970, pp. 92-95.

Steele, Mike, "Architecture's 'Bad Boy' Defends," <u>Minneapolis Tribune</u>, May 3, 1970. ("RV is used to being controversial")

"Your Point of View," Progressive Architecture, November 1970.

"Zoning Rebuilds the Theatre," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, December 1970, pp. 76ff.

1971

"A House on Long Beach Island," <u>International Asbestos Cement Review</u>, April 1971, pp. 6-8.

<u>Architecture for the Arts: The State University of New York College at Purchase</u>. New York: The Museum of Modern Art, 1971.

Cliff, Ursula, "Are the Venturis Putting Us on?" <u>Design and Environment</u>, Summer 1971, pp. 52-59ff.

Davis, Douglas, "New Architecture: Building for Man," <u>Newsweek</u>, April 19, 1971, pp. 7890.

Eisenman, Peter, et al., "The City as an Artifact," <u>Casabella</u>, Vol. 35, No. 359/360, December 1971. (See articles by Eisenman, Rykwert, Ellis, Anderson, Schumacher, and Frampton, and reply by Scott Brown)

Glueck, Grace, "Don't Knock Sprawl," New York Times, October 10, 1971, p. 16D.

Goldberger, Paul, "Less is More -- Mies van der Rohe. Less is a Bore -- Robert Venturi," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, October 19, 1971, pp. 34-37ff.

Goodman, Robert, After the Planners, New York: Simon & Schuster, 1971.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "Celebrating 'Dumb, Ordinary' Architecture," <u>New York</u> <u>Times</u>, October 1, 1971, p. 43.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "Plastic Flowers are Almost All Right," <u>The New York Times</u>, October 10, 1971, p. 22D.

Jensen, Robert, "Images for a New California City," <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 1971, pp. 117-120.

Kauffman, Herbert H., "A Sophisticated Setting for Two Suburban G.P.'s," <u>Medical</u> <u>Economics</u>, December 6, 1971, pp. 88-90.

Kay, Jane Holtz, "Champions of Messy Vitality," <u>Boston Sunday Globe</u>, October 24, 1971, p. 25A.

McKinney, John W. and Sally Saunders, editors, <u>The Sculpture of Berthold "Tex"</u> <u>Shiwetz</u>, Birmingham, Michigan: Birmingham Gallery Inc., 1971. (Catalog for the exhibition, quote from RV)

McLaughlin, Patsy, "Ms. Scott Brown Keeps Her Own Taste to Herself," <u>The</u> <u>Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, December 1971, p. 38.

Nelson, Nels, "Bonkers Over Billboards -- and Very Cereus," <u>The Philadelphia Daily</u> <u>News</u>, September 24, 1971, p. 3F.

Osborn, Michelle, "The Crosstown is Dead. Long Live the Crosstown," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Forum</u>, October 1971, pp. 38-42. (South Street)

Papachristou, Tician and James Stewart Polshek, "Venturi: Style, not Substance," <u>The New York Times</u>, November 14, 1971, p. 24D.

Pica, Agnoldomenico, Review of <u>De l'Ambiguité en Architecture</u>, <u>Domus</u> 499, June 1971,

p. 1. (Italian; review of Italian translation of <u>Complexity and Contradiction in</u> <u>Architecture</u>)

"Robert Venturi," <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), October 1971. (Monograph on the work of Venturi and Rauch)

"Robert Venturi," Kenchiku Bunka, March 1971, pp. 84-94.

Scully, Vincent, "The Work of Venturi and Rauch, Architects and Planners," Whitney Museum of American Art, September 1971. (Exhibit pamphlet) "Venturi and Rauch," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, December 1971-January 1972, pp. 84-104 and cover. (Plans 1964-1970; Yale Mathematics Building; Trubek and Wislocki houses; Crosstown Community; California City)

"Venturi and Rauch Projects Shown in New York," <u>Architectural Record</u>, November 1971, p.

37.

Vrchota, Janet, "Bye, Bye Bauhaus," <u>Print</u>, September/October 1971, pp. 66-67. (On Venturi and Rauch exhibit at Whitney Museum)

"Yale Mathematics Building," <u>Architectural Design</u>, February 1971, p. 115.

1972

Aberlardo, Oquerdo, "Arquitectura Pop," <u>El Comercio</u> (Lima), April 16, 1972. (Review of <u>Aprendiendo</u>)

"Aprendiendo de Todas Las Cosas," <u>Arte Y Comento</u> (Bilbao), November 20, 1972.

Berkman, Florence, "Stage Co. Designers Deal in Paradoxes," <u>The Hartford Times</u>, April 9, 1972, p. 9.

Blasi, Cesare and Gabriella, "Venturi," Casabella, No. 364 (April 1972), pp. 15-19.

Corrigan, Peter, "Reflection on a New American Architecture: The Venturis," <u>Architecture in Australia</u>, February 1972, pp. 55-66.

Cuadernos de Arquitectura (Barcelona), January 1972. (Review of

Aprendiendo) Davis, Douglas, "From Forum to Strip," Newsweek, October 1972,

p. 38.

Donohoe, Victoria, "Buildings: Good and Bad," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 30, 1972, p. 18.

Drew, Philip, <u>Third Generation: The Changing Meaning of Architecture</u>. New York: Praeger Publishers, 1972, pp. 35, 42, 48, 152ff, 160, 162. (Published in German as <u>Die Dritte</u>

<u>Generation: Architektur zwishen Produkt und Prozess.</u> Stuttgart: Verlag Gerd Hatje, 1972.)

Flanagan, Barbara, "Venturi and Venturi, Architectural Anti-Heroes," <u>34th Street</u> <u>Magazine</u>, April 13, 1972, pp. 1, 4.

Friedman, Mildred S., ed., "Urban Redevelopment: 19th Century Vision, 20th Century Version," <u>Design Quarterly</u>, No. 85 (1972).

Gerardo Delgado, Jose Ramon Sierra, "Unas notas sobre, 'Aprendiendo de todas las cosas,' de Robert Venturi," <u>El Correo de Andalusia,</u> May 2, 1972.

Groat, Linda, "Interview: Denise Scott Brown," <u>Networks 1</u>, California Institute of the Arts, 1972, pp. 49-55.

Hoffman, Donald, "Monuments and the Strip," <u>The Kansas City Star</u>, December 10, 1972, p. 1D. (Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Holmes, Ann, "Art Circles," Houston Chronicle, May 7, 1972.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "Architecture in '71: Lively Confusion," <u>The New York Times</u>, January 4, 1972, p. 26L.

Jackson, John B., "An Architect Learns from Las Vegas," <u>The Harvard Independent</u>, November 30, 1972, pp. 6, 14. (review of <u>LLV</u>)

Jellinek, Roger, "In Praise (!) of Las Vegas," <u>The New York Times</u>, Books of the Times, December 29, 1972, p. 23L.

"Learning from Las Vegas by Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown and Steven Izenour," <u>The New Republic</u>, Book Reviews, December 2, 1972. Maldonado, Thomas, <u>Design, Nature, and Revolution, Toward a Critical Ecology</u>, trans. Mario Domandi. New York: Harper & Row, 1972. (Originally published as <u>La Speranza progettuale, ambiente e societa</u>, Nuovo Politeenico 35. Turin: Einaudi, 1970.)

Marvel, Bill, "Can McDonald's, Chartres Find Happiness?" <u>The Miami Herald</u>, February 20, 1972, pp. 49K-50K.

Marvel, Bill, "Do You Like the Arches? Sure, Easy, I Love Them!" <u>The National</u> <u>Observer</u>, February 12, 1972, pp. 1, 24.

McQuade, Walter, "Giving Them What They Want: The Venturi Influence," <u>Life</u>, April 14, 1972, p. 17. (review of <u>LLV</u> with images of Guild House and Firehouse #4)

Miguel, Pere Ferrero, "Brown, D.S., y Venturi, R.; 'Aprendiendo de Todas Las Cosas'," <u>ABC</u> (Madrid), April 26, 1972.

Plous, Phyllis, "The Architecture of Venturi and Rauch," <u>Artweek</u>, November 1972, p. 3.

"Renovation of St. Francis de Sales, Philadelphia, 1968," <u>Architectural Design</u>, June 1972, p. 379.

Robinson, Lydia, "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>The Harvard Crimson</u>, December 4, 1972, p.

2.

Schwartz, Marty, "Radical-Radical Confrontation: I.V. Is Almost All Right," <u>UCSB</u> <u>Daily</u> <u>News</u>, November 16, 1972, p. 5.

Scully, Vincent, "Introduction to <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>," Unpublished and unsigned manuscript, Date unknown. (draft manuscript of essay, attributed to Scully)

Sealander, John, "Appreciating the Architectural UGLY," <u>The Highlander</u> (University of California at Riverside), November 30, 1972, p. 10.

"Un diseno per al consumisme," <u>Serra D'Or</u>, Oriul Bohigas, February 1972, p. 18. (Review of <u>Aprendiendo</u>)

Vandevanter, Peter, "Unorthodox Architect," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, Alumni Adventures, December 12, 1972, p. 15.

Vandevanter, Peter, "Venturi: Controversial Philadelphia Architect," <u>The Daily</u> <u>Princetonian</u>, February 26, 1972, p. 5ff.

Vermel, Ann, <u>On the Scene</u>, Hartford Stage Company, January 1972, pp. 1-2.

Waroff, Deborah, "The Venturis -- American Selection," <u>Building Design</u>, No. 113, August 4, 1972, pp. 12-13.

Wines, James, "The Case for the Big Duck: Another View," <u>Architectural Forum</u>, April 1972, pp. 60-61, 72.

Wurman, Richard Saul, and Gallery, John Andrew, Man-Made Philadelphia, US:

MIT Press, 1972, pp. 20, 57, 62. (Phila. Guidebook: Guild House, Towne Building, Vanna Venturi house)

<u>1973</u>

"Award of Merit," <u>House and Home</u>, May 1973, pp. 116-117.

"Best Houses of 1973," American Home, September 1973, p. 52.

Blanton, John, "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Journal of the American Institute of</u> <u>Architects</u>, February 1973, pp. 56ff.

Carney, Francis, "The Summa Popologica of Robert ('Call Me Vegas') Venturi," Journal of the Royal Institute of British Architects, May 1973, pp. 242-244.

Cook, John W. and Klotz, Heinrich, <u>Conversations With Architects.</u> New York: Praeger Publishers, Inc., 1973. Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, reprinted as "Ugly is Beautiful: The Main Street School of Architecture," <u>The Atlantic Monthly</u>, May 1973, pp. 33-43; reprinted as "Architettura Della Strada: Robert Venturi," <u>Hinterland 27</u>, III 1983, pp. 16-19. (In Italian)

"En Passant Par Las Vegas," <u>Architecture, Mouvement, Continuite</u>, September 1973, pp. 28-

34. (Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Fowler, Sigrid H., "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Journal of Popular Culture</u>, Vol. 7, No. 2 (1973), pp. 425-433.

French, Philip, "The World's Most Celebrated Oasis," <u>The Times</u> (London), February 26, 1973. (Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Gandelsonas, Mario, "Linguistics in Architecture," <u>Casabella 374</u>, February 1973. (Reprinted in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 112-122; mentions RV)

Glixon, Neil, "Is This Art?" Scholastic Voice, November 29, 1973, pp. 2-8.

Hack, Gary, "Venturi View of the Strip Leads to Las Vagueness," <u>Landscape</u> <u>Architecture</u>, July 1973, pp. 376-378.

Holland, Laurence B., "Rear-guard Rebellion," <u>The Yale Review</u>, Spring 1973, pp. 456461. (Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "In Love with Times Square," <u>The New York Review of Books</u>, October 18, 1973, pp. 45-48. (Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Kemper, Alfred M., Sam Mori, and Jacqueline Thompson, <u>Drawings by American</u> <u>Architects</u>. New York: John Wiley and Sons, 1973, pp. 564-567.

Kurtz, Stephen A., <u>Wasteland: Building the American Dream</u>. New York: Praeger Publishers, 1973, pp. 11ff.

Levine, Stuart G., "Architectural Populism," <u>American Studies</u> (urban issue), Spring 1973, pp. 135-136. (Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

McCoy, Esther, "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Historic Preservation</u>, January-March 1973, pp. 44-46.

Matsushita, Kazuyuki, "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), April 1973, p. 116.

Merkel, Jayne, "Las Vegas as Architecture," <u>The Cincinnati Enquirer</u>, December 16, 1973, p. 6G.

Moore, Charles, "Learning from Adam's House," <u>Architectural Record</u>, August 1973, p. 43.

(Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Neil, J. Meredith, "Las Vegas on My Mind," <u>Journal of Popular Culture</u>, Vol. 7, No. 2 (1973), pp. 379-386.

Neuman, David J., "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Journal of Popular Culture</u>, Spring 1973, p. 873.

O'Gorman, James F., <u>The Architecture of Frank Furness</u>. Philadelphia: The Falcon Press, 1973, pp. 71-73. (Published on the occasion of the Furness exhibition at the Philadelphia Museum of Art)

Pawley, Martin, "Miraculous Expanding Tits versus Lacquered Nipples," <u>Architectural Design</u>, February 1973, p. 80. (Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Silver, Nathan, "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>The New York Times Book Review</u>, April 29, 1973, pp. 5-6.

"Some Decorated Sheds or Towards an Old Architecture," <u>Progressive Architecture,</u> May 1973, pp. 86-89.

Stern, Robert, "Stompin' at the Savoye," Architectural Forum, May 1973, pp. 46-48.

"Strip Building," <u>Times Literary Supplement</u>, April 6, 1973, p. 366.

von Moos, Stanislaus, "Las Vegas oder die Renaissance des Futurismus," (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>/Venturi et al), <u>Neue Zürcher Zeitung</u>, September 23, 1973.

Wolf, Gary, "Review of Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Journal of the Society of</u> <u>Architectural Historians</u>, October 1973, pp. 258-260.

Wright, L., "Robert Venturi and Anti-Architecture," <u>Architectural Review</u>, April 1973, pp. 262-264.

<u>1974</u>

"A Pair of Seaside Summer Cottages," <u>Second Home</u>, Spring-Summer 1974, pp. 68-71.

Agrest, Diana, "Design versus Non-Design," paper presented to the 1st International Congress of Semiotic Studies, Milan, Italy, July 1974. (Published in <u>Oppositions 6</u>, 1976; reprinted in Agrest, <u>Architecture from Without: Theoretical Framings for a</u> <u>Critical Practice</u>.

Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1991 and also in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture</u> <u>Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 198-213) Allen, Gerald, "Venturi and Rauch's Humanities Building for the Purchase Campus of the State University of New York," <u>Architectural Record</u>, October 1974, pp. 120-124. (profile of building with images and drawings, also includes post-construction evaluation by Denise Scott Brown, Elizabeth and Steven Izenour. See also: Biblio C, 1974, "A post-construction evaluation")

Batt, Margaret, "Historical Foundation Picks Strand Planners," <u>The Galveston Daily</u> <u>News</u>, November 24, 1974, p. 1.

Beardsley, Monroe, "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>The Journal of Aesthetics and Art</u> <u>Criticism</u>, Winter 1974, pp. 245-246.

Campbell, Robert, "Yale Sums Up State of the Arts," <u>The Boston Globe</u>, December 22, 1974, p. 26A.

Ciucci, Giorgio, "Walt Disney World," <u>Architecture, Mouvement, Continuite</u>, December 1974, pp. 42-51.

Cohen, Stuart, "Physical Context/Cultural <u>Context</u>: Including It All," <u>Oppositions 2</u>, January 4, 1974, pp. 1-40.

DeSeta, Cesare, "Robert Venturi, dissacratore e provocatore," <u>Casabella</u>, No. 394, (October 1974), pp. 2-5.

Eisenman, Peter, "Real and English: The Destruction of the Box. I," <u>Oppositions 4</u>, October 1974, p. 7. (Architectural criticism)

Faghih, Nasrine, "Semiologie du signe sans message," <u>Architecture, Mouvement,</u> <u>Continuite</u>, December 1974, pp. 35-40.

Farney, Dennis, "The School of 'Messy Vitality'," <u>The Wall Street Journal</u>, January 4, 1974, p. 20.

Ferebee, Ann (ed), "Women in Design," <u>Design & Environment</u>, Vol. 5, No. 1 (Spring 1974).

(Profile of DSB)

"Fireproof Firehouse," Vision, Northeast Lathing & Plastering Promotional Bureau, Summer, 1974. (Dixwell Firehouse)

Fitch, James Marston, "Single Point Perspective," <u>Architectural Forum</u>, March 1974, p.

89. (Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

"Franklin Court: Philadelphia," <u>Exponent</u>, National Park Service Quarterly, October 1974, Vol. 1, no. 1, p. 2.

Garau, Piero, "Robert Venturi: architetto della strada," <u>Americana</u>, May-June 1974, pp. 3740.

Hall, Peter, "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Regional Studies</u>, Vol. 8, No. 1 (1974), pp. 98-99. (Review)

Hine, Thomas, "City Planners Often Forget That People Must Live There," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 6, 1974, p. 11E.

Hine, Thomas, "Franklin Shrine to Center on Abstract 'Ghost' House," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 19, 1974, pp. 1-D, 3-D.

Hine, Thomas, "Learning from Levittown's Suburban Sprawl," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, February 17, 1974, Section H, I.

Holmes, Ann, "The Pop Artist Who Isn't Kidding Plans to Give Vitality to the Strand," <u>Houston Chronicle</u>, Sunday, November 24, 1974, Part A, Section 4.

Isozaki, Shinji, <u>Robert Venturi and His Design Theory</u>, unpublished thesis, 1974. (In Japanese)

Kay, Jane Holtz, "Learning from Las Vegas," The Nation, January 12, 1974.

Koetter, Fred, "On Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown and Steven Izenour's Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Oppositions 3</u>, May 1974, pp. 98-104.

Kramer, Paul R., "Wir lernen vom Rom und Las Vegas," <u>Werk, Architektur und Kunst</u>, February 1974, pp. 202-212. (Interview with Robert Venturi)

Kuhns, William, "Learning from Las Vegas," New Orleans Review, Fall 1974, p. 394.

Lefebvre, Henri, <u>La Production de l'espace</u>. Paris: Editions Anthropos, 1974. (Reprinted in translation by David Nicholson-Smith, <u>The Production of Space</u>. Cambridge, MA: Blackwell, 1991; and also in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture</u> <u>Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 174-188; mention of RV)

Moore, Charles W., and Nicholas Pyle, eds., <u>The Yale Mathematics Building</u> <u>Competition</u>, New Haven and London: Yale University Press, 1974.

Navone, Paola and Bruno Orlandoni, <u>Architettura "radicale</u>." Milan: Casabella, 1974, pp. 33ff.

"Nears Final Design," <u>The Hartford Times</u>, June 1974. (Hartford Stage Company)

Raggi, Franco et. al., "Triennale 15," <u>Casabella</u> 385, January 1974, p. 24. (Trubek House and Wislocki House)

Raynor, Vivien, "Women in Professions, Architecture," VIVA, May 1974, pp. 30-31.

Redini, Maria Caterina, and Carla Saggioro, "Il tema della decorazione architettonica nell'America degli anni '60 attraverso <u>Perspecta</u>, <u>The Yale Architectural Journal</u>," <u>Rassegna dell'Istituto di architettura e urbanistica</u>, University of Rome, August-December, 1974, pp. 99-125.

Schmertz, Mildred F., "Vincent Scully versus Charles Moore," <u>Architectural Record</u>, December 1974, p. 45.

Schulze, Franz, "Toward an 'Impure' Architecture," <u>Dialogue</u>, Vol. 7, No. 3, 1974, pp. 5463.

Scully, Vincent, The Shingle Style Today. New York: Braziller, 1974.

Sky, Alison, "On Iconology," <u>On Site 5/6 on Energy</u>, 1974. (Interview with Denise Scott Brown)

Sorkin, Michael, "Robert Venturi and the Function of Architecture at the Present Time,"

<u>Architectural Association Quarterly</u>, Vol. 6, No. 2, 1974, pp. 31-35. (See also letters in Vol. 7, No. 1)

Tafuri, Manfredo, "L'Architecture dans le Boudoir: The Language of Criticism and the Criticism of Language," <u>Oppositions 3</u>, May 1974, pp. 37-62. (Reprinted in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968.</u> Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 146-173) (mentions RV and DSB)

Teitelman, Edward and Richard W. Longstreth, <u>Architecture in Philadelphia: A</u> <u>Guide</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1974, p. 247. (Mother's House)

Treu, Piera Gentile, <u>Della complessita in architettura: Problemi di composizione</u> <u>urbana nella teorica di Robert Venturi</u>. Pauda: Tipografia "La Garangola," 1974.

"21st Awards Program: A Year of Issues," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, January 1974, pp. 52-89. (Denise Scott Brown, juror)

"Venturi," Architecture Plus, March/April 1974, p. 80. (Duke House renovation)

"Venturi and Rauch 1970-74," <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), November 1974. (Monograph on the work of Venturi and Rauch between 70-74; also includes essay "Functionalism, Yes, But," by RV and DSB, see also section D, 1974)

Zobl, Engelbert, "Architektur USA -- East II: Robert Venturi - John Rauch," <u>Architektur Aktuell -- Fach Journal</u>, April 1974, pp. 17-18.

<u>1975</u>

Berliner, Donna Israel and David C., "Thirty-six Women with Real Power Who Can Help You," <u>Cosmopolitan</u>, April 1975, pp. 195-196.

Goldberger, Paul, "Tract House, Celebrated," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, September 14, 1975, pp. 68-69, 74. (Brant house)

Hine, Thomas, "East Poplar's Curious 'Victory'," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 29, 1975. (Fairmount Manor and Poplar Community project)

Hine, Thomas, "Pretzel-Land Welcomes the World," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, <u>Today Magazine</u>, Sunday, April 13, 1975, pp. 35-42. (City Edges project)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "Modern Architecture in Question," <u>The New York Review of</u> <u>Books</u>, November 27, 1975, pp. 6-10.

Isozaki, Arata, <u>Dissection of Architecture</u>. Tokyo: Fine Arts Publishing Co., 1975, pp. 214235 passim. (In Japanese)

Polak, Maralyn Lois, "Architect for Pop Culture," The Philadelphia Inquirer,

<u>Today Magazine</u>, June 8, 1975, p. 8. (Interview with Denise Scott Brown) "Robert Venturi," <u>Current Biography</u>, July 1975.

Rykwert, Joseph, "Ornament is No Crime," Studio, Sept. 1975, pp. 95-97.

Stern, Robert A.M., <u>George Howe: Towards a Modern Architecture</u>. New Haven: Yale University Press, 1975. (Mention of RV on P.S.S. building)

"The Strand: Action Plan!," <u>The Saccarappa</u> [Newsletter of the Galveston Historical Foundation], August/September 1975, pp. 2-4.

Tucker, Carll, "Specifications." (Unpublished poem dedicated to Robert

Venturi) von Moos, Stanislaus, "Las Vegas, et cetera," and "Lachen, um, nicht

zu weinen,"

Archithese 13, 1975, pp. 5-32. (In German and French)

<u>1976</u>

Agrest Diana, "Design versus Non-Design," <u>Oppositions 6</u>, Fall 1976. (First presented at

1st International Congress of Semiotic Studies, Milan, Italy, July 1974; reprinted in Agrest, <u>Architecture From Without: Theoretical Framings for a Critical Practice</u>. Cambridge, MA:

MIT Press, 1991 and also in Hays, K. Michael, <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 198-213) (Mentions RV and DSB)

"America: An Exhibition by Venturi and Rauch," <u>Domus</u>, December 1976, pp. 46-47. (Illustrated precis of "Signs of Life")

"An American Bi-Centennial Issue," <u>Brick in Architecture</u>, Vol. 33, no. 3, Summer 1976. (Franklin Court)

Beck, Haig, "Elitist!," <u>Architectural Design</u>, November 1976, pp. 662-666. (Firm's ideas and philosophy mentioned throughout)

Beck, Haig, "Letter from London," Architectural Design, February 1976, p. 121.

Burroughs, Betty, "Speakers Express Views on Museums of the Future," <u>Wilmington</u> <u>Evening Journal</u>, November 5, 1976, p. 23. (Robert Venturi, participant)

Campbell, Robert, "Design Controls, yes, but a straightjacket, no," <u>Boston Sunday</u> <u>Globe</u>, November 28, 1976, F3. (Photo of Trubek and Wislocki Houses)

Carpenter, Edward K., "Salute to the National Park Service -- Exhibits at Franklin Court," <u>Design & Environment</u>, Fall 1976, pp. 32-33.

Coombs, Robert, "Philadelphia's Phantom School," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, April 1976, pp. 58-63. (Architectural theory)

D'Amato, Claudio, "La Crisis del International Style y el espacio post-Kahniano: Estados Unidos en busca de so identidad," <u>Summarios</u>, undated, pp. 3-13.

Dixon, John, "Show Us the Way," editorial, <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, June 1976. See also "Views" and "News Report: Scully Refuses AIA Honors," pp. 6, 8, 32, 39.

Domenech, Lluis, "Stern Star Estrella: La Obra de Robert A.M. Stern," <u>Arquitecturas</u>, September 1976, pp. 12-14.

Dunster, David, "The Same Coin," <u>Architectural Design</u>, November 1976, pp. 659-661. (Article on role and function of theory in architecture)

Fillon, Odile, "Signs of life: symbols in the american city," <u>Cree</u>, 1976, pp. 45-49. (Re: exhibit - written in French)

"First Photos of Allen Art Building's New Addition," <u>Oberlin Alumni Magazine</u>, SeptemberOctober 1976, pp. 13-15.

Forgey, Benjamin, "Keeping the Cities' Insight," <u>The Washington Star</u>, February 29, 1976, pp. 1, 24c. (Review of "Signs of Life: Symbols in the American City," a Bicentennial exhibition, Renwick Gallery, National Collection of Fine Arts of the Smithsonian Institution, Washington, D.C.)

41st International Eucharistic Congress (Sponsor), <u>Exhibition of Liturgical Arts</u>, 1976, fig. 274 and pp. 63-64. (Exhibition catalog; includes designs by firm for St. Francis de Sales Church)

"Franklin Court," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, April 1976, pp. 69-70. (This issue is devoted to

the "Philadelphia Story"; Venturi and Rauch mentioned throughout)

Futagawa, Yukio (editor and photographer), <u>Global Architecture 39: Venturi and</u> <u>Rauch</u>, Tokyo: A.D.A. EDITA, 1976. (Text by Paul Goldberger)

Geddes, Jean, "Is Your House Crawling with Urban Symbolism?" <u>Forecast</u>, May 1976, pp. 40-41. (Review of "Signs of Life" exhibit)

Goldberger, Paul, "How to Love the Strip: 'Symbols in the American City'," <u>ARTnews</u>, September 1976, pp. 50, 54. (Review of "Signs of Life")

Goldberger, Paul, "Introduction," in <u>Stanford White</u> by Charles C. Baldwin, New York: Da Capo Press, 1976, p.iv (mention of RV)

Hess, Thomas B., "White Slave Traffic," <u>New York</u>, April 5, 1976, pp. 62-63. (Review of "200 Years of American Sculpture," Whitney Museum, 1976)

Hine, Thomas, "Shrine for Now, a Park Forever," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 18, 1976, pp. 1, 8B.

Hoelterhoff, Manuela, "A Little of Everything at the Whitney," <u>The Wall Street</u> <u>Journal</u>, June 9, 1976.

Hoffman, Donald, "Art Talk," <u>The Kansas City Star</u>, February 8, 1976, p. 3D. (Exhibition at Kansas City Art Institute)

Hughes, Robert, "Overdressing for the Occasion," <u>Time</u>, April 5, 1976, pp. 42, 47. (Review of "200 Years of American Sculpture")

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "The Fall and Rise of Main Street," <u>The New York Times</u> <u>Magazine</u>, May 30, 1976, pp. 12-14. (Includes Galveston project)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "The Gospel According to Giedion and Gropius is under Attack," <u>The New York Times</u>, June 27, 1976, Section 2, pp. 1, 29.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "The Pop World of the Strip and the Sprawl," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, March 21, 1976, p. 28D. (Review of "Signs of Life.")

Kaye, Ellen, "New Kind of Ugly," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, September 12, 1976, pp. 30-31. (Vanna Venturi House)

Kleihues, Josef Paul (Organizer), <u>Dortmunder Architekturausstellung 1976</u>. Dortmund: Dortmunder Architekturhefte No. 3, 1976. (Catalog of an architecture exhibition that includes work of Venturi and Rauch)

Knight, Carleton, III, "Park Service Opens Franklin Court," <u>Preservation News</u>, August 1976, pp. 1, 6.

Kramer, Hilton, "A Monumental Muddle of American Sculpture," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, March 28, 1976, pp. 1, 34D. (Review of "200 Years of American

Sculpture") Kron, Joan, "Photo Finishes," New York, March 22, 1976, pp. 56-57.

Lebensztejn, Jean-Claude, "Hyperealisme, Kitsch et 'Venturi'," <u>Critique</u>, February 1976, pp. 99-135.

Lipstadt, Helene R., "Interview with R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown," <u>Architecture,</u> <u>Mouvement, Continuite</u>, June 1976, pp. 95-102.

MacDonald, William L., <u>The Pantheon Design, Meaning, and Progeny</u>, Cambridge: Harvard University Press, 1976, p. 133. (Photo of group - RV included)

Marsh, Peter, "Venturi Strip," <u>Building Design</u>, July 9, 1976, p. 8. (Interview with Robert Venturi)

Marvel, Bill, "On Reading the American Cityscape," <u>National Observer</u>, April 19, 1976. (Review of "Signs of Life")

Mechelen, L. Van, "A propos de Robert Venturi," <u>Dossier Aplus 26</u>, March 1976, pp. 59-77. (French; overview of RV's aesthetic; reviews of <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u> in <u>Architecture</u> and <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Miller, Robert L., "New Haven's Dixwell Fire Station by Venturi and Rauch," <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 1976, pp. 111-116.

Morton, David, "Venturi and Rauch, Brant House, Greenwich, Conn.," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, August 1976, pp. 50-53.

"Off the Skyline and into the Museum" <u>Newsday</u>, April 14, 1976, pp. 4A-5A.

Orth, Maureen, with Lucy Howard, "Schlock Is Beautiful," <u>Newsweek</u>, March 8, 1976, p. 56. (Review of "Signs of Life")

Papademetriou, Peter, "News Report: Report from Galveston," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, December 1976, pp. 26-27.

Pfister, Harold, "Exhibitions," <u>The Decorative Arts Newsletter</u>, Society of Architectural Historians, Summer 1976, pp. 3-5.

"Philadelphia Architects Give Ten Annual Awards," <u>Building and Realty Record</u>, June 1976, p. 1. (Philadelphia Chapter AIA Award to Franklin Court)

Philadelphia Museum of Art, <u>Philadelphia: Three Centuries of American Art</u>, Philadelphia: Philadelphia Museum of Art, 1976, p. 639. (Bicentennial Exhibition Catalog, includes Franklin Court)

Pinon, Helio, "Actitudes Teorices en la Reciente Arquitectura de Barcelona," <u>Arquitectura</u>, May-July 1976, pp. 27-32.

Quinn, Jim, "Learning from Our Living Rooms," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, October 1976, pp. 156ff. (Review of "Signs of Life")

Quinn, Michael C., and Paul H. Tucker, "Dixwell Fire Station," <u>Drawings for</u> <u>Modern</u>

<u>Public Architecture in New Haven</u>, New Haven: Yale University Art Gallery, 1976, pp. 19-24.

(Exhibition catalog)

Reichlin, Bruno, and Martin Steinman, eds., <u>Archithese 19</u>, pp. 3-11. (Issue on Realism)

Richard, Paul, "Rooms with a View on Life," <u>The Washington Post</u>, April 13, 1976, pp. 1B2B. (Review of "Signs of Life")

Robinson, Cervin, "Brant Conflict," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, June 1976, pp. 360-364. (Brant House, Greenwich)

Rosenblatt, Roger, "The Pure Soldier," <u>The New Republic</u>, March 27, 1976, p. 32. (Musing on "Signs of Life")

Russell, Beverly, "Real Life: It's Beautiful," <u>House and Garden</u>, August 1976, pp. 79ff.

Ryan, Barbara Haddad, "Gaudy Reality of American Landscape Shines in Renwick Show," <u>Denver Post</u>, May 9, 1976. (Review of "Signs of Life")

Shore, Benjamin, "'Symbols of American City' a Monument to Bad Taste?" <u>St. Louis</u> <u>GlobeDemocrat</u>, April 8, 1976.

"Signs of Life," <u>Signs of the Times</u>, November 1976, pp 38-39. (Recapitulation of "Signs of Life" exhibit and sampling of visitor reactions)

"Signs of Life: Symbols in The American City -- Le Paysage Urbain Americain," <u>Creations et Recherches Esthetiques Europeenes</u>, November 1976, pp. 46-49. (Includes excerpts from text)

Sky, Alison and Michelle Stone, <u>Unbuilt America</u>, New York: McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1976, pp. 261, 272-275. (Bicentennial; Wissahickon Housing; National Football Hall of Fame; Twenty Mule Team Parkway)

Smyth, Janet, "Living: Sign Language," <u>House and Garden</u>, May 1976, p. 8. (Brief mention of "Signs of Life")

Stein, Benjamin, "The Art Forms of Everyday Life," <u>The Wall Street Journal</u>, April 22, 1976. (Review of "Signs of Life")

Stephens, Suzanne, "Franklin Court," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, April 1976, pp. 69-70.

Stephens, Suzanne, "Signs and Symbols as Show Stoppers," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, May 1976, p. 37. (Review of "Signs of Life")

Stern, Robert A.M., "Gray Architecture as Post-Modernism, or, Up and Down from Orthodoxy," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui 186</u>, August-September 1976. (Reprinted in Hays,

K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 240245) (mention of RV)

"Symbols," The New Yorker, March 15, 1976, pp. 27-29. ("Signs of Life")

Tafuri, Manfredo, "Order and Disorder, the Dialectic of Modern Architecture," <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), October 1976, pp. 97-120. (Photograph of Vanna Venturi House)

Von Eckhardt, Wolf, "Signs of an Urban Vernacular," <u>The Washington Post</u>, February 28,

1976, pp. 1, 3C. (Review of "Signs of Life")

von Moos, Stanislaus, "Americana: Zwei Ausstellungen in Washington," <u>Neue</u> <u>Zurcher Zeitung</u>, July 17-18, 1976. (Review of "Signs of Life")

Vrchota, Janet, "Preservation," <u>Design & Environment</u>, Fall 1976, pp. 30-31. (Article saluting NPS -- Franklin Court)

Wallach, Amei, "Levittown, You're Really OK," <u>Newsday's Magazine for Long Island</u>, November 14, 1976, pp. 8-11, 32-33. ("Signs of Life")

Winn, Stephen, "Acceptance of the American Character Found in a Drive Down 1st Ave.

South," Seattle, <u>Washington Highline Times</u>, July 14, 1976. (Review of <u>Learning</u> <u>from Las Vegas</u>)

<u>1977</u>

"Allen Art Building New Wing Dedication," <u>Oberlin Alumni Magazine</u>, March-April 1977, pp. 9-14.

"Amerika, Pop und Volkstumlichkeit in der Architektur," <u>Werk-Archithese</u>, NovemberDecember 1977, pp. 79-87. (Letters)

Apraxine, Pierre, <u>Architecture I</u>, 1977. (Catalog for the exhibition at Leo Castelli, New York City, 1977; under the title, <u>Architecture: Seven Architects</u>, an expanded version of the exhibit was presented at the Institute of Contemporary Art, Philadelphia, 1977-78.) Berti, Vincenzo, "6 Architture Recenti di Venturi & Rauch," <u>Parametro</u>, pp. 28-35.

Britton, II, James, "America's Finest City?" <u>Convention San Diego</u>, 1977 (AIA Convention), pp. 8-26. (Reference on page 8 regarding "Venturifying" the city.)

Campbell, Robert, "Architecture's Gurus of the Garish, "<u>Boston Sunday Globe</u>, October 23, 1977. (Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Cohen, Stuart, "A summing up," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, October 1977, pp. 50-54. (Allen Memorial Art Museum addition at Oberlin College)

Congress for Creative America. <u>The Congress Transcripts</u>: <u>Discourse from the</u> <u>Congress for</u>

<u>Creative America</u>, George Gelles, ed. Philadelphia: Greater Philadelphia Cultural Alliance, 1977, pp. v, 17, 18, 83, 84, 89. (Denise Scott Brown, participant)

Cullinan, Helen, "Allen Museum's Wing Adds Dimensions in Modern Dress," <u>Cleveland</u>

<u>Plain Dealer</u>, January 9, 1977, p. 20, section 5. (Allen Memorial Art Museum addition at Oberlin College)

Dixon, John Morris, ed., "Venturi and Rauch," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, October 1977, pp. 49-69. (Articles on the work of the firm by John Dixon, Stuart Cohen, Martin Filler, David Morton, and Suzanne Stephens)

Dunster, David, "After the Fall," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, December 1977, pp. 85-88. (Review of <u>Supermannerism</u> by C.R. Smith)

"Elitismo e/o establishment" ("Elitism and/or the Establishment"), <u>L'architettura</u>, February 1977, pp. 548. (Report of debate between DSB and unnamed opponent)

Ellis, William, ed., "Forum: The Beaux-Arts Exhibition," <u>Oppositions 8</u>, Spring 1977. (Quotes DSB; reprinted in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 230-233)

"Elusive Outcome," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, May 1977, p. 92. (On the future of architecture; comment by Denise Scott Brown)

Filler, Martin, "Seeing the Forest for the Trees," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, October 1977, pp. 56-59. (Penn Faculty Club)

Fox, Martin, and Edward K. Carpenter, <u>Print Casebooks 2, Second Annual Edition:</u> <u>The Best in Exhibition Design</u>. Washington, D.C.: R.C. Publications Inc., 1977, pp. 5, 6, 2830, 56-59, 76-79. (Franklin Court, "Signs of Life," "200 Years of American Sculpture")

Gallagher, Hugh, "Allen Museum Completes Expansion," <u>Tempo</u>, January 7, 1977, pp. 1, 3. (Allen Memorial Art Museum addition at Oberlin College)

Gebhard, David and Deborah Nevins, <u>200 Years of American Architectural Drawing</u>. New York: Whitney Library of Design, 1977, pp. 24, 25, 27, 70, 130, 226, 255, 261, 275, 290293. (Exhibition catalog)

Goldberger, Paul, "Architectural Drawings Raised to an Art," <u>The New York Times</u>, December 12, 1977. (Review of <u>Architecture I</u> exhibition at Leo Castelli, New York City, 1977)

Goldberger, Paul, "Design Notebook," <u>The New York Times</u>, September 22, 1977, p. 12.

(Comment on new editions of <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u> and <u>Learning from Las</u> <u>Vegas</u>)

Goldberger, Paul, "...In Its Satisfying New Theater," <u>The New York Times</u>, October 19, 1977, p. 31. (Hartford Stage Company)

Hine, Thomas, "Architectural Honor Awards Won for Two Buildings Here," <u>Philadelphia</u>

Inquirer, May 13, 1977, p. 3B. (Franklin Court)

Hine, Thomas, "It's Not Easy to Put Modern Addition on Traditional Building," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 10, 1977, p. 13G. (Allen Memorial Art Museum addition at Oberlin College)

Hoekema, James, "Drawing Toward Architectural Drawings," <u>Artforum</u>, December 1977, pp. 44-47.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "Architectural Drawings as Art Gallery Art," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, October 23, 1977. (Review of Architecture I exhibition at Leo Castelli, New York City, 1977)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "The Fine Points of Drawings," <u>The New York Times</u>, September 25, 1977, pp. 33, 36D.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "The Latest Style Is 'Jeweler's Mechanical'," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, December 25, 1977, pp. 1, 27. (References to <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "The Venturi 'Anti-Style' of Architecture," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, January 30, 1977, pp. 27, 36D. (Allen Memorial Art Museum addition at Oberlin College)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "What's Happening in American Architecture: Counterrevolution," <u>America Illustrated</u>, August 1977, pp. 10-12. (In Russian) International Congress of Women Architects, Iran, 1976. <u>Report of the Proceedings:</u> <u>The</u>

<u>Crisis of Identity in Architecture</u>, Tehran: Ministry of Housing and Urban Development, 1977, pp. viii, 37-40, 133-136, 142, 232. (Denise Scott Brown, participant)

Jencks, Charles, <u>The Language of Post-Modern Architecture</u>. London: Academy Editions, 1977 and New York: Rizzoli, 1977. (RV mentioned in chapter entitled "Post-Modern

Architecture," chapter reprinted in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since</u> <u>1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 306-316)

Jencks, Charles, "Venturi et al Are Almost All Right," <u>Architectural Design</u>, Vol. 47 (No. 78), 1977, pp. 468-469. (Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Johnson, Malcolm L., "New Space to Open Up Stage Company Season," <u>The</u> <u>Hartford Courant</u>, April 10, 1977, p. 1F. (Hartford Stage Company)

Killian, Tom, "Views," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, June 1977, p. 10. (Letter mentioning reaction to Robert Venturi's article, "Learning from Aalto")

Klotz, Heinrich, "Das Pathos des Funktionalismus," <u>Werk-Archithese</u>, March 1977, pp. 3-

4, 22.

Kron, Joan, "Hello Atlantic City," <u>The New York Times</u>, April 14, 1977, p. 3, section 3. (Marlborough-Blenheim Hotel-Casino project)

"A Man and His Home," <u>Industrial Design</u>, July-August, 1977, p. 29. (Franklin Court) "Mobili parlanti per il 'Bicentennial'," <u>Modo</u>, June 1977, p. 5. (Brief mention of "Signs of Life")

Morton, David, "Mission accomplished," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, October 1977, pp. 60-63. (Brant-Johnson House)

"The New Professional: Coming of Age," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, March 1977, pp. 47-49.

(Women in architecture, DSB)

"Non la Ricostruzione ma l'Idea," <u>Domus</u>, March 1977, p. 53. (Franklin Court)

Raggi, Franco, "Bob Venturi: il piacere della contraddizione," <u>Modo</u>, July-August 1977, pp. 28-31.

Roth, Alfred, "Some Thoughts on Venturi and Marxism," <u>Werk-Archithese</u>, May 1977, pp. 44-47.

Ruckman, Andy, "Big Donors a Museum Make," <u>Oberlin News Tribune</u>, January 13, 1977, pp. 1, 6-7.

Skude, Flemming, "USA -- Valgfriheden som Kulturel Kataljsator," <u>Louisiana Revu</u>, JuneAugust 1977, pp. 6-7. (Issue on "Alternative Architecture," in Danish; summary in English) Smith, C. Ray, <u>Supermannerism: New Attitudes in Post-Modern Architecture</u>. New York: E.P. Dutton, 1977.

Stephens, Suzanne, "Casino que non," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, October 1977, pp. 67-69.

(Marlborough-Blenheim Hotel-Casino project)

Stern, Robert A.M., guest ed., "America Now: Drawing towards a More Modern Architecture," <u>Architectural Design</u>, June 1977. (Catalog to two exhibitions at the CooperHewitt Museum and The Drawing Center, New York City, 1977; includes drawing by Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown)

Stern, Robert A.M., <u>New Directions in American Architecture</u>, revised edition. New York: George Braziller, 1977. (Robert Venturi and various firm projects mentioned throughout)

Stern, Robert A.M., "Something Borrowed, Something New," <u>Horizon</u>, December 1977, pp. 50-56.

Silvetti, Jorge, "The Beauty of Shadows," <u>Oppositions 9</u>, Summer 1977. (Reprinted in

Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 266-282) (mention of RV)

Tafuri, Manfredo, "Ordine e disordine," <u>Casabella</u>, January 1977, pp. 36-40.

Torre, Susana, ed., <u>Women in American Architecture: A Historic and Contemporary</u> <u>Perspective</u>. New York: Whitney Library of Design, 1977, pp. 115, 116, 128-131, 150.

"Venturi & Rauch: Pour Franklin Court, un acte poetique," <u>Architecture Interieure</u>, December 1977-January 1978, pp. 72-73.

"Venturi and Rauch: Ski House, Vail Colorado, USA 1975-77," <u>GA Houses</u>, 160-167. (Rare photos)

"Views," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, December 1977, p. 8. (Letters reacting to Martin Filler's article on the Penn State Faculty Club, <u>P/A</u>, October 1977)

von Moos, Stanislaus, ed., "Venturi and Rauch: 25 Public Buildings," <u>Werk-Archithese</u>, July-August 1977, pp. 2-64. (Monograph on the firm) (In German and French) (Articles by

Vincent Scully, David Dunster, von Moos - comments by Jean Marc Lamunière, Vittorio

Gregotti, René Furer, Alan Gowans, Michael Müller, Alan Colquhoun, Colin Rowe)

von Ranson, Brooks, "A Theatre is Born," <u>Connecticut</u>, October 1977, p. 30. (Hartford Stage Co.)

Wines, James, "Il Linguaggio eretico della disarchitettura,' <u>Modo</u>, November 1977, pp. 3742.

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1970s)

Wood, James M., "Art Museum at Oberlin Shocks the Eye, Wins the Heart," <u>The</u> <u>Cleveland Plain Dealer</u>, February 13, 1977, pp. 1, 4.

<u>1978</u>

"Architecture & Media," Herbert F. Johnson Museum of Art, Cornell University, September 20-November 5, 1978. (Exhibition catalog)

"Architecture: Service, Craft, Art," Rosa Esman Gallery, April 13-May 13, 1978. (Exhibition catalog)

"Backstage along The Strand," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, November 1978, pp. 72-77. (Galveston)

Boudon, Philippe, <u>Richelieu, ville nouvelle</u>. Paris: BORDAS, 1978, pp. 2, 3, 9, 28, 80, 125.

Bradley, Jane, "Borough Picks Consultant for Downtown," <u>Princeton Packet</u>, November 22, 1978. (Princeton planning study)

Colquhoun, Alan, "From Bricolage to Myth, or How to Put Humpty Dumpty Together

Again," <u>Oppositions 12</u>, Spring 1978. (reprinted in Colquhoun, <u>Essays in</u> <u>Architectural Criticism: Modern Architecture and Historical Change</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1981 and also in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since</u> <u>1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp.332-344)

Davis, Douglas, "Less is a Bore," Newsweek, November 6, 1978, pp. 84-85.

Donohoe, Victoria, "Can a Rebel be at Home in the Establishment?" <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 9, 1978, pp. 1-C, 4-C.

Donohoe, Victoria, "Saving Marlborough Blenheim: A Chance to Blend Old and New," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 5, 1978, p. 16-K.

Donohoe, Victoria, "A Teacher Who Fills the House," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 6, 1978, pp. 1D-3D. (Profile of Vincent Scully, Jr., mentioning incident when he rejected AIA award because Robert Venturi had been denied a Fellowship)

Dunster, David, ed., "Venturi and Rauch," <u>Architectural Monographs 1</u>. London: Academy Editions, 1978. (Monograph on the firm including articles by Robert Maxwell and Robert Stern)

Edwards, Ellen, "Architects Arrive to Tackle Washington Avenue Project," <u>The</u> <u>Miami Herald</u>, August 11, 1978, p. 4D.

Emery, Marc, ed., <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, No. 197, June 1978. (Monograph on the firm: Tucker House, Lieb House, Houston Jazz Club, Penn State Faculty Club, Marlborough Blenheim, INA, Eclectic Houses, Brant House-Bermuda, Allen Memorial Art Museum at

Oberlin, Charlotte Science Museum, SUNY Humanities Building, SUNY Social Sciences Building, County Federal Savings and Loan) (In French and English)

"Forceful Gesture on a Wooded Hillside," <u>AIA Journal</u>, Mid-May 1978, pp. 102-105. (BrantJohnson House)

Forgey, Benjamin, "The Continuing Battles of Pennsylvania Avenue: An Artist, Wounded, Withdraws," <u>The Washington Star</u>, April 11, 1978, p. D-2.

Gilbert-Rolfe, Jeremy, "Capital Follies," <u>Artforum</u>, September 1978, pp. 66-67. (Pennsylvania Avenue Development Corporation)

Glueck, Grace, "Art People: A Tale of Two Pylons," <u>The New York Times</u>, April 7, 1978. (Pennsylvania Avenue Development Corporation)

Goldberger, Paul, "Architecture: Venturi and Rauch," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, January-February 1978, pp. 100-107. (Tucker House)

Goldberger, Paul, "Corporate Architecture; A Study in Banality," <u>Saturday Review</u>, January 21, 1978, pp. 36-38.

Goldberger, Paul, "Design Notebook," <u>The New York Times</u>, April 13, 1978, p. C10. (Also printed in <u>Las Vegas Sun</u>, April 23, 1978) (Discussion of Las Vegas with references to <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Goldberger, Paul, "Siblings by the Seaside," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, May 21, 1978, pp. 73, 84. (Trubek-Wislocki houses)

Goldberger, Paul, "Westway Architects Selected by State," <u>The New York Times</u>, February 24, 1978, p. 16.

Goodman, M. Louis, "Venturi and Rauch, Architects and Planners," Architecture: Service, Craft, Art, 1978. (Exhibition catalogue)

Heyer, Paul, <u>Architects on Architecture</u>, revised edition. New York: Walker and Company, 1978, p. 412.

Hine, Thomas, "Basco Gives the High Sign," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 6, 1978, pp. 1-B, 3-B.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "Architecture for a Fast-Food Culture," <u>The New York Times</u> <u>Magazine</u>, February 12, 1978, pp. 23-36.

"In progress," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, December 1978, p.36. (Institute for Scientific Information)

Indelman, Alta, "After the Climax of a Major Era -- Venturi-ism?" <u>Crit 4: The</u> <u>Architectural Student Journal</u>, Fall 1978, pp. 11-15.

Johnson, Richard, "Top Pop Thinker on Westway," New York Post, July 20, 1978.

Knight, Christopher, "History/Art," Journal, October 1978, pp. 27-29.

Kutner, Janet, "Venturi designs by emotion," <u>The Dallas Morning News</u>, May 24, 1978, p. 20A. (Article about Robert Venturi and AIA medal)

"Learning from Versailles," Horizon, August 1978, p. 51.

Lewin, Susan Grant, "Eclectic," <u>House Beautiful</u>, August 1978, pp. 58-61. (Venturi residence, Wissahickon Avenue)

Levy, Alan, G., "Robert Venturi, FAIA," <u>Bulletin</u>, Philadelphia Chapter Institute of Architects, March/April 1978, p. 18. (Also article on John Rauch, p. 14)

Lippincott, H. Mather, Jr., "John K. Rauch, FAIA," <u>Bulletin</u>, Philadelphia Chapter Institute of Architects, March/April 1978, p. 14. (Also article on Robert Venturi, p. 18) Lobell, John, "Kahn and Venturi: An Architecture of Being-in-Context," <u>Artforum</u>, February 1978, pp. 46-52.

Luschin, Hanno, "Robert Venturi & Geometric Form." (Unpublished)

"Maison Dans Le Delaware, Etats-Unis," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, December 1978, pp. 96-99. (House in Delaware)

"Make your Voice Heard on Plans for Downtown," <u>The Princeton Packet</u>, November 29, 1978, p. 4-A.

Maxwell, Robert, "The Venturi Effect," <u>Architectural Monographs 1</u>. London: Academy Editions, 1978, pp. 93-94.

Nakamura, Toshio, ed., "Recent Works by Venturi and Rauch, "<u>Architecture and</u> <u>Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), January 1978, pp. 3-80. (Monograph on the firm's work; includes article by Robert Venturi and articles in Japanese by Charles Moore and Shinichiro Kikuchi) "The New Westway Math," <u>The New York Times</u>, March 4, 1978, p. 20.

"Our Museum," <u>Oberlin News-Tribune</u>, January 5, 1978, p. 4. (Editorial on Allen Art Museum addition at Oberlin College)

Palley, Robin, "Guess What's Coming Next!," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, January 1, 1978, p. 14. (Denise Scott Brown comments on urban design and

planning) Pinnell, Patrick, "On Venturi I: Drawing as Polemic," <u>Skyline</u>, December

1978, p. 5.

Pommer, Richard, "Philip Johnson and History," <u>Artforum</u>, October 1978, pp. 26-29. (Vanna Venturi house illustrated)

Quinn, Jim, "Architecture: Does Everything Have to Go? "<u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, June 1978, pp. 107-110, 112, 114-115. (Marlborough-Blenheim Hotel-Casino project)

Richard, Paul, "New Design for a 'National Square'," <u>The Washington Post</u>, May 24, 1978, p. C13.

Sarbib, Jean-Louis, "Popu-lore Architecture," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, No. 197, June 1978, pp. 2-6. ("Social Thought of RV & DSB") (In French and English)

Sarbib, Jean-Louis, "Venturi and Rauch as Planners: An Analysis of a Few Recent Planning Projects," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, No. 197, June 1978, pp. 76-79. (In French and English)

Scholl, Jaye, "Princeton Hires Firm to Guide Growth," <u>Trenton Times</u>, November 17, 1978, p. B1.

Snow, Richard F., "The Marlborough-Blenheim: A Last Look?" <u>Americana</u>, March/April 1978, p. 70.

Stern, Douglas L., "Mixed Feelings Greet Return Appearance," <u>Landscape</u> <u>Architecture</u>, May 1978, pp. 239-40. (Review of Second edition, <u>Complexity and</u> <u>Contradiction</u>) Stern, Robert A.M., "Something Borrowed, Something New," <u>Horizons USA</u>. 1978, pp. 46-

55. (Reprinted from <u>Horizon</u>, December 1977)

Stern, Robert A.M., "Venturi and Rauch: Learning to Love Them," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Monographs 1</u>. London: Academy Editions, 1978, pp. 93-94.

Thomas, George F., "Architectural Preservation," <u>Arts Exchange</u>, March/April 1978, pp. 6-

7. (Marlborough-Blenheim Hotel-Casino project)

"Unity of Old and New," <u>Bauen & Wohnen</u>, July/August 1978, pp. 289-291. (Allen Memorial Art Museum addition at Oberlin College)

"Universitatsclub, State College, USA," <u>Baumeister</u>, December 1978, p. 1106. (Penn State Faculty Club)

"Venturi & Rauch," <u>Architectural Design</u>, Vol. 48, #1, 1978, pp. 38-40. (Photos of firm's work)

Von Eckardt, Wolf, "Focus For the Avenue," <u>The Washington Post</u>, May 27, 1978, pp. B1, B6. (Pennsylvania Avenue Development Corporation)

von Moos, Stanislaus, editor, "Hotel-Casino in Atlantic City, N.J.," <u>Werk-Archithese</u>, May/June 1978, pp. 53-54. (Marlborough-Blenheim)

Wiley, Doris B., "Shared Careers," <u>The Sunday Bulletin</u>, April 23, 1978, Sec. 5, p. 1. (Article about Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown and others)

Wood, James, ed., "Trends in Contemporary Architecture," The New Gallery of Contemporary Art, Cleveland, Ohio, 1978. (Exhibition catalog)

"World Famous Architect: Robert Venturi," <u>Nikkei Architecture</u>, October 2, 1978, pp. 100101.

<u>1979</u>

Barucki, Tadeusz, "What next," Architektura, May-June 1979, pp. 37-41.

Bell, David, "Unity and Aesthetics of Incompletion in Architecture," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Design</u>, July 1979, pp. 175-182. (Franklin Court)

Best Products, <u>Best[™] 1979 Annual Report</u>, Richmond, VA: Best Products Co., Inc., 1979. (image of VSBA's Best Products showroom in accompanying material)

Bowles, Jerry, "Building in the Vernacular," <u>Today, The Inquirer Magazine</u>, Philadelphia, September 23, 1979, pp. 12-15, 18, and 34. (Firm's theories and design concepts)

<u>Buildings for Best Products</u>, The Museum of Modern Art, New York, 1979, pp. 12, 14, and 15.

Clark, Roger H. and Michael Pause, and 20 students of the School of Design, <u>Analysis of Precedent</u>, Vol. 28. The Student Publication of the School of Design, North Carolina State University at Raleigh, 1979, pp. 9-211 passim.

"Conbribucion a la Teoria; Relacion con otras teorias Americanas," <u>Arquitecturas</u> <u>No. 30-31</u>, September-December 1979, pp. 49-50.

Costa, J.M., "Una Nueva vision de la ciudad," <u>El Pais</u>, April 11, 1979. (Review of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Esposto, Francesca, "L'Opera di Robert Venturi," (Graduation thesis Facolta di Architettura Firenze; unpublished)

<u>The Federal City in Transition</u>, The Barbara Fiedler Gallery, exhibition catalog, 1979. (Western Plaza, Washington, D.C.)

Finkelpearl, Philip J., "Contemporary Confrontations," <u>Journal of the Society of</u> <u>Architectural Historians</u>, May, 1979. (Attention/Publicity given to Venturi, Rauch and Denise)

Frampton, Kenneth, "The Status of Man and the Status of His Object: A Reading of the Human Condition," from Hill, Melvin A., ed., <u>Hannah Arendt: The Recovery of the Public World</u>. New York: St. Martin's Press, 1979. (Reprinted in Frampton, <u>Modern Architecture and Critical Present</u>. New York: St. Martin's Press, 1982 and also in Hays, K. Michael, ed., Architecture Theory Since 1968. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 358-377) (Mentions RV)

Goldberger, Paul, "Architecture: Designs for Catalogue Emporiums," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, December 13, 1979, p. C17. (Best Products, Oxford Valley)

Goldberger, Paul, "Nantucket Gropes for Architectural Future," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, August 20, 1979. (Trubek-Wislocki Houses)

Goldberger, Paul, "Ten Buildings with a Style of Their Own," <u>Portfolio</u>, June/July 1979, pp. 32-39. (Tucker House, Westchester County, NY)

Graham, Dan, "Art in Relation to Architecture -- Architecture in Relation to Art," <u>Artforum</u>, February 1979, pp. 22-29.

Hine, Thomas, "Philadelphia: Venturi City," <u>Today, The Philadelphia Inquirer</u> <u>Magazine</u>, September 23, 1979, pp. 35-39. (Influence of firm on ideas of other Philadelphia architects)

Hine, Thomas, "The Rowhouse: A Home of Many Facets," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Section H, July 29, 1979, pp. 1-2. (Chinatown housing)

Hughes, Robert, "Doing Their Own Thing," <u>Time</u>, January 8, 1979, pp. 52-59. (Reprinted in Italian as "Mr. Architetto Ad Una Svolta," <u>Casa Vogue</u>, June 1979, pp. 168-177)

Jencks, Charles, "Epigrams on Philip Cortelyou Johnson," <u>Architectural Design</u>, Vol. 49, No. 8-9 1979, pp. 235-238. (cites DSB's "tough" review of Johnson from the <u>Saturday Review</u>, calls her "Denise Scott-Wrong")

Jodidio, Philip and Michel Ragon, "Eloge du laid et de L'Ordinaire," <u>Connaissance des Arts</u>, October 1979, pp. 86-93.

Kallmeyer, Lothar, "Funktionalismus und Widerspruch," <u>Problemfeld Architektur</u>, March 1979, pp. 113-122. (Brant-Johnson House)

Klotz, Heinrich, "Zuruck zur Fassade!" <u>Problemfeld Architektur</u>, March 1979, pp. 129-133. (Trubek House)

"Kunstgewerbemuseum Zurich: Venturi and Rauch," <u>Schweiz</u>, November 1979, pp. 57-58.

(Review of "Venturi and Rauch, Architektur im Alltag Amerikas" exhibition, Kunstgewerbemuseum, Zurich, Switzerland)

"Les Signes Urbains ou Le Nouveau Symbolisme," <u>Affichage</u>, July 1979, pp. 13-19. (Interview with Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown, and Steven Izenour)

Madden, Richard L., "2,997 Win Degrees in 278th Yale Ceremony," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, May 22, 1979, p. 2. (Robert Venturi honorary degree)

McNally, Geoffrey, "Best Launches Flower Showroom Near Philadelphia," <u>Catalog</u> <u>Showroom Business</u>, December 1979, pp. 47-48. (Best Products, Oxford Valley)

"Monumental Main Street," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, May 1979, pp. 110-113. (Western Plaza, Washington, D.C)

"The Moore School Computer Museum," 1979. (Catalogue from exhibition by Venturi and Rauch)

"Ornament ist Kein Verbrechen," <u>Feuilleton</u>, November 19, 1979, p. 10.

Pinnell, Patrick L., "On Venturi II: Allegory and Kitsch," <u>Skyline</u>, January 1979, p. 5.

"Projet D'Habitation Rurale," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, December 1979, pp. 51-53. (Unbuilt house based on Mount Vernon)

Quinn, Jim, "Computer Chic Enters the Building Scene Courtesy of Venturi and Rauch," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, January 1979, pp. 91, 152-153.

Quinn, Jim, "Jim Thorpe is Alive and Well and Blooming in Pennsylvania," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, November 1979, pp.178-183, 282-288, and 290.

Ragon, Michel and Philip Jodidio, "Eloge du laid et de L'Ordinaire," <u>Connaissance</u> <u>des Arts</u>, October 1979, pp. 86-93.

Roose, Harry and Thomas Schregenberger, "Weniger Ist Langweilig," <u>Tages</u> <u>Anzeiger</u>,

October 1979, pp. 6-9. (German) (Guild House, Football Hall of Fame, Oberlin, Franklin Court, Brant Houses)

Rubino, Luciano, "Contro Ogni Inutile Eroismo," <u>Le Spose del Vento</u>, pp. 219-225. Verona, Italy: Bertani Editore, 1979. (Chapter on Denise Scott Brown)

Schregenberger, Thomas and Harry Roose, "Weniger Ist Langweilig," <u>Tages</u> <u>Anzeiger</u>, October 1979, pp. 6-7.

Schulze, Franz, "On Campus Architecture," <u>Portfolio</u>, August-September 1979, pp. 34-39. (Allen Memorial Art Museum addition at Oberlin College)

Schulze, Franz, "Plain and Fancy out on the Prairie," <u>ARTnews</u>, April 1979, pp. 42-45.

(Allen Memorial Art Museum addition at Oberlin College)

"Siege social de l'Institute for Scientific Information, Philadelphia," <u>L'Architecture</u> <u>d'Aujourd'hui</u>, October 1979, pp. 74-75.

Slesin, Suzanne, "Two New Furniture Showrooms: Venturi and Saladino," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, December 13, 1979, pp. C1, C10. (Knoll Showroom)

Starr, Fred, "Delirious New York," <u>Architectural Design</u>, V. 79 No. 5-6, pp.136-139. (Review of_Delirious New York: A Retroactive Manifesto for Manhattan, by Rem Koolhaas that mentions Venturi and Las Vegas)

Thomas, George E., "A Punchcard with its own Music," <u>The Bulletin</u>, August 26, 1979, p. D9. (Institute for Scientific Information)

Thomas, George E., "Enter, Grand -- Consider the Door," <u>The Bulletin</u>, November 4, 1979.

(Institute for Scientific Information as example of emphasized doorway)

"Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Summarios</u>, May 1979. (Monograph on the firm)

Viladas, Pilar, "Rich with Eclecticism," <u>Interiors</u>, November 1979, pp.76-77. (INA Capital Management) von Moos, Stanislaus, <u>Le Corbusier: Elements of a Synthesis</u>, Cambridge, MIT Press, 1979, p. 303.

von Moos, Stanislaus (Organizager), "Venturi and Rauch", <u>Architektur im Alltag</u> <u>Amerikas</u>, 1979, Kunstgewerbemuseum Zurich. (Exhibition catalog)

"Working Couples," <u>Delaware Valley Business Magazine</u>, March 1979, pp. 30-33. (DSB & RV featured)

<u>1980</u>

"Alles Geht Wieder! Postmodernismus," <u>Schoner Wohnen</u>, December 12, 1980, pp. 95, 104, 106, 108, and 110.

"Alumnus' firm chosen to design undergrad dining, social center," <u>Princeton Weekly</u> <u>Bulletin</u>, June 2, 1980. (Wu Hall)

"And the new honorary alumni are...," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, June 1980, p. 11. (RV received Doctor of Fine Arts from the University of Pennsylvania)

"Architecture contemporaine," <u>Encyclopaedia Universalis</u>, 1980, pp. 202-209. (In French)

"Arts and Crafts Museum, Frankfurt," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, October 1980, pp. 196-197. (Meier won competition for museum, Venturi&Rauch + Hollein 2nd prize - includes photo of model & elevation)

Belluzzi, Amedeo, "Ripetizione e differenza dell'architettura di Robert Venturi," <u>Parametro, Jan-Feb 1980, pp. 34-39.</u>

"Boston: Forty Years of Modern Architecture," Institute of Contemporary Art, Boston exhibition catalog, 1980, p. 13. (RV design entry to re-design of Copley square competition)

Brolin, Brent C., <u>Architecture in Context</u>: fitting new buildings with old, New York: Van

Nostrand Reinhold Company, 1980, R. Venturi, pp. 5, 115-19, Venturi and Rauch, pp. 41-42,

91, 94, 114-115, 117-119, 141, 153. (SUNY, Trubek and Wislocki Houses, Brant House, and Allen Memorial Art Museum Addition)

Brown, Lance Jay, ed., <u>Grants Recognition Program</u>, <u>The National Endowment for the</u>

<u>Arts</u>, Vol 1, August 1980, pp. 26-27, 76-77, and 120-121. ("Learning from Las Vegas," "The Strand in Galveston, Texas," and "Billboards as Roadway Art")

Camesano, Phyllis, "Post Modern Architecture -- Is it for You?" <u>Building Manual</u>, Winter 1980, pp. 54-55, 166-167. (Brant-Johnson House)

"Centre D'Exposition Knoll," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, September 1980, pp. xv, 56-57. (Knoll Showroom and Frankfurt Museum)

Cohen, Edie Lee, "Complexity and Contradiction," <u>Interior Design</u>, March 1980, pp. 226231. (Knoll Showroom) (Also in same issue see article by Arnold Friedman, pp. 232-235, same subject matter)

"Complessità e Contraddizioni nell'Architettura," <u>Gap Casa</u>, No. 3, November 1980, p. 75.

(Italian)

Constantine, Eleni M., "The Sophisticated Shed," <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 1980, pp. 97100. (Institute for Scientific Information headquarters)

Cook, Eugenia, "Atlantic City," <u>Trenton Times</u>, September 28, 1980, pp. 12-17. (Review of exhibition -- "Beach, Boardwalk & Boulevard.") Coote, James, "Eight for the Eighties," <u>Texas Architect</u>, July-August 1980, pp.67-78. (Brant-Johnson House, Vail)

Crowell, S. Fiske, Jr., "Denise Scott Brown," <u>Contemporary Architects</u>. New York, N.Y.: St. Martin's Press, 1980, pp. 731-733.

Doubilet, Susan, "Trend-setting architects still dazzle with designs," <u>The Globe and</u> <u>Mail</u>, February 7, 1980, p. T7.

"Ein Team Lernt von Las Vegas," <u>Art</u>, July 1980, pp. 18-27. (Photos of firm's work) Emanuel, Muriel, ed., <u>Contemporary Architects</u>. New York, N.Y.: St. Martin's Press, 1980, pp. 731-733, 848-850. (Contains entries on Robert Venturi by Romaldo Giurgola and on Denise Scott Brown by S. Fiske Crowell, Jr.)

Filler, Martin, "Learning from Venturi," <u>Art in America</u>. April 1980, pp. 95-101. (Reappraisal of Guild House)

Foley, Mary Mix, <u>The American House</u>, New York: Harper Colophon Books, 1980, pp. 270271. (Lieb House and Tucker House)

Forgey, Benjamin, "The Plaza that Might Have Been," <u>Washington Star</u>, December 28, 1980, pp. D11-D13. (Western Plaza)

"Forum Discussion," <u>The Harvard Architecture Review</u>, Vol. 1, Spring 1980, p. 190. (Discussion of Allen Memorial Art Museum at Oberlin. See also "Interview" same issue pp.

228-239)

Friedman, Arnold, "Postmodernism," <u>Interior Design</u>, March 1980, pp. 232-235. (Knoll Showroom) (See also article in same issue by Edie Lee Cohen, pp. 226-231, same subject matter)

Fujii, Wayne N.T., Editor, "Venturi Rauch & Scott Brown," <u>GA Document</u> (Global Architecture), Summer 1980, pp. 82-83. (Institute for Scientific Information) (In Japanese and English)

Futagawa, Yukio, ed., <u>Global Architecture -- GA Document</u>, special issue 1970-1980, pp. 6, 122-123, 220-221. (Tucker House and Franklin Court)

Garfield, Eugene, "New Year, New Building, "<u>Current Comments</u>. January 7, 1980, pp. 58. (Institute for Scientific Information headquarters)

Georges, Rip and Jim Heimann, <u>California Crazy</u>. San Francisco, California: Chronicle Books, 1980, p. 25. (Roadside vernacular architecture)

Giurgola, Romaldo, "Robert Venturi," <u>Contemporary Architects</u>. New York, N.Y.: St. Martin's Press, 1980, pp. 848-850.

Goldberger, Paul, "A Leisurely Look at Our Roadside Architecture," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, February 21, 1980, p. C10. (Review of <u>White Towers</u>)

Goldberger, Paul, "Western Plaza in Washington Gets a Somewhat Flat Reception," <u>The New York Times</u>, December 18, 1980.

Gordon, Robert K., "Venturi Firm to Plan Butler Building," <u>The Daily Princetonian</u>, May 21, 1980, pp. 1, 9. "Gute Nachbarn," <u>Der Spiegel Magazine</u>, March 23, 1980, pp. 248-254. (Brant-Johnson House) (In German)

Heimann, Jim and Rip Georges, <u>California Crazy</u>. San Francisco, California: Chronicle Books, 1980, p. 25. (Roadside vernacular architecture)

Hernandez, Antonio, "Fragen in Sachen Venturi and Rauch," <u>Archithese</u>, March 1980, pp. 75 and 76.

Hine, Thomas, "Hard Bargain -- Chinatown Getting New Homes, But, Oh, The Price," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 24, 1980, p. 3-B.

Hine, Thomas, "Philadelphia Influence in Architecture on Decline," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, September 8, 1980, pp. 1M-2M.

Hine, Thomas, "A Yearning for the Old Ways Finds Expression in New Ruins," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 16, 1980, p. L-1. (Franklin Court)

Holschneider, Johannes, "Lernen von Venturi,' <u>Architektur & Wohnen</u>, April 1980, pp. 164-170.

Hoyt, Charles K., "Interiors: Knoll Center by Robert Venturi," <u>Architectural Record</u>, March 1980, pp. 97-102.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "Atlantic City -- Analyzing an Urban Phenomenon," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, September 21, 1980, p. D29.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "Totalitarian Tools of Seduction," <u>The New York Times</u>, December 23, 1980, pp. 1, 31 and 32.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "The Troubled State of Modern Architecture," <u>The New York</u> <u>Review</u>, May 1980, pp. 22-29.

"Interview," <u>The Harvard Architecture Review</u>, Vol. 1, Spring 1980, pp. 228-239. (Interview with RV & DSB)

Kender, Dorothy, ed., "New Art Museum at Oberlin College," <u>Building Stone</u> <u>Magazine</u>, September/October 1980, pp. 46-47.

Klotz, Heinrich, ed., "Robert Venturi," <u>Jahrbuch Fur Architektur, Neues Bauen</u>, 19801981, pp. 90-94. (Herausgeber: Deutsches Architekturmuseum, Frankfurt am Main)

Kron, Joan, "The Almost-Perfect Life of Denise Scott Brown," <u>Savvy</u>, December 1980, pp. 28-35.

"Le Contraddizioni dell'architettura secondo Venturi," <u>Casa Vogue</u>, June 1980, p. 209. (Review of Italian edition of <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>)

Lippert, Kevin, "Influential Post-Modernist," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, November 3, 1980, p. 20. (Interview re: Butler College design)

<u>A Look at Architecture</u>. Visitors' Center: Columbus, Indiana, 1980, p. 60. (Fire Station No. 4; republished 1984, 1991, 1998)

MacNair, Andrew, "Venturi and the Classic Modern Tradition," <u>Skyline</u>, March 1980, pp. 4-5. (Interview with Robert Venturi on Knoll Showroom)

McGuigan, Cathleen, "The Architect," <u>TWA Ambassador</u>, September 1980, pp. 77-80. (Article on Postmodernism)

Miller, Robert L., "Designs for Living, " <u>TWA Ambassador</u>, April 1980, pp. 39-41. (Brant House, Bermuda)

Miller, R. Leonard, "Evaluation: Admiring Glance at a Celebrity," <u>AIA Journal</u>, February 1980, pp. 38-41.

"Milwaukee's Lakefront - Final Report - Planning and Design Competition," 1980. (R. Venturi member of jury)

Morton, David, "Miami Beach," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, August 1980, pp. 64-65. (Washington Avenue revitalization plan)

"Museum fur Kunsthandwerk in Frankfurt," <u>Baumeister</u>, August 1980, pp. 766-775. (Illustration of Frankfurt Museum competition)

National Trust for Historic Preservation (sponsor), <u>Old & New Architecture: Design</u> <u>Relationship</u>. Washington, D.C.: The Preservation Press, 1980, pp. 82, 92, 103, and 180.

"The New York Showroom," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, July 1980, pp. 74-76. (Knoll Showroom)

Norberg-Schulz, Christian, "Meaning in Western Architecture," New York: Rizzoli, 1980, pp. 46, 196, 213, 218,; 213

Pain, Richard J.K., "Robert Venturi; The Houses," 1980, unpublished. (Dissertation, University of Nottingham)

Pinon, Helio, "Modernitat y Avantguarda," <u>Arquitecturas No. 32-33</u>, March-April 1980, pp. 5-11.

"Post-Modernists: Out of the Glass Box," <u>Forbes</u>, In Arabic, 1980, pp. 19-22. (Article on American Post-Modernists, which includes Basco building)

"Princeton Notebook," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, October 20, 1980, pp. 12-13. (Butler College)

"Projet d'amenagement de la Western Plaza, Washington," <u>L'Architecture</u> <u>d'Aujourd'hui</u>, February 1980, pp. 17-20. (Western Plaza)

Radice, Barbara, "Il Ritorno Delle Colonne," <u>Casa Vogue</u>, November 1980, pp. 222-226. (Venice Biennale)

Reese, Teresa, "Rude Graphics, or Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Print</u>, September-October 1980, pp. 42-51, 92 and 94. (Firm's theories)

Rixse, James, "Blueprints Sketch Butler Collge Social Center," <u>The Daily</u> <u>Princetonian</u>, pp.

1, 8.

Rubin, Jerome and Cynthia, <u>Mission Furniture</u>. San Francisco, California: Chronicle Books, 1980, p. 29. (Brant Ski House, front and back covers) Russell, Beverly, "The Editor's Word: Winners," <u>Interiors</u>, January 1980, p. 79. (Denise Scott Brown, judge, First Annual Interiors Awards)

Sachs, Sid, "Art and Architecture in Philadelphia," <u>The New Art Examiner</u>, October 1980. (Mentions RV's writings)

Samuels, Cynthia A., "Robert Venturi's Architectural Theory: The Philosophical Source." (Unpublished, 1980)

Scully, Vincent, "Where is Modern Architecture Going?" <u>GA Document</u> (Global Architecture), Summer 1980, pp. 8-11. (RV mentioned, <u>Complexity and</u> Contradiction in Architecture mentioned.) (In Japanese and English)

Schwartz, Frederic, "Design for the City," <u>CRIT 8, The Architectural Student</u> Journal, Fall 1980, pp. 12-13.

Strauss, Robert, "Atlantic City: Rich Tradition of Hoke," <u>Philadelphia Daily News</u>, September 10, 1980, pp. 27 and 32. (Review of exhibition -- "Beach, Boardwalk & Boulevard.")

Tafuri, Manfredo, Interview by Omar Calabrese, "La tecnica dell avanguardie," $\underline{Casabella}$

463/464, November/December 1980, pp. 98-101. (In Italian; Project for MarlboroughBlenheim Casino-Hotel, Atlantic City)

"Tucker House," <u>Architectural Design</u>, May-June 1980, pp. 30-32. (See also "Brant House," pp. 33-34, same issue)

van Bruggen, Coosji, Claes Oldenburg, R. H. Fuchs, <u>Claes Oldenburg: Large-Scale</u> <u>Projects, 1977-1980</u>, New York: Rizzoli, 1980, pp. 38-43. (Oberlin addition)

"Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, January 1980, pp. 104-105.

(House in Delaware)

Viladas, Pilar, "Economy that Works," <u>Interiors</u>, November 1980, p. 71. (Institute for Scientific Information headquarters)

Viladas, Pilar, "The Temple Versus the Warehouse," <u>Interiors</u>, April 1980, p. 94-95. (Knoll International showroom)

Vogel, Carol, "Architecture: Robert Venturi," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, October 1980, pp. 88-95. (Brant House, Bermuda)

Von Eckardt, Wolf, "Bare & Square," <u>Washington Post</u>, December 20, 1980, pp. D1, D5.

(Western Plaza)

von Moos, Stanislaus, "Architektur als Bilderbogen," <u>Jahrbuch Fur Architektur,</u> <u>Neues Bauen</u>, 1980-1981, pp. 95-112. (Herausgeber: Deutsches Architekturmuseum, Frankfurt am Main)

Wood, William P., "Report of the President," <u>Philadelphia Art Museum 104th</u> <u>Annual</u>

Report, 1980, p. 2. (VRSB appointed to do comprehensive study of PMA)

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1980s)

1981

Amery, Colin, "Introduction," <u>Lutyens: the Work of the English Architect Sir Edwin</u> <u>Lutyens (1869-1944)</u>, London: Arts Council of Great Britain, 1981, p. 8. (mentions RV and DSB as American architects reviving appreciation for the work of Lutyens)

Baymiller, Joanna, "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, July 1981, pp. 31 ff. (Controversy over Hennepin Avenue)

Berg, Steve, "A Glittering New Life Proposed to Hennepin Ave.," <u>Minneapolis</u> <u>Tribune</u>, April 19, 1981, pp. 4-6, 8-11.

Boggs, Jean Sutherland, "Planning for the Future," <u>Philadelphia Art Museum 105th</u> <u>Annual Report July 1,1980-June 30, 1981</u>, 1981, p. 11. (VRSB planning at Philadelphia Museum of Art)

"Budget Lighting has the Attributes of Quality," <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 1981, pp. 108-111. (ISI corporate headquarters)

"Buildings in the News," <u>Architectural Record</u>, December 1981, p. 41. (Philadelphia Children's Zoo project)

Busch, Akiko, "The Decorated Surface," <u>Metropolis</u>, December 1981, pp 14-17. (ISI corporate headquarters)

Camesano, Phyllis, "Handcrafted Houses," <u>Building Manual</u>, Summer 1981, pp. 94-98. (Brant House, Vail, Colorado)

Campbell, Robert, "Ritz University Place Contextual Triumphs," <u>Boston Sunday</u> <u>Globe</u>, Nov. 15, 1981, pp. B1, B4. (Reference to Robert Venturi; Guild House)

Colquhoun, Alan, <u>Essays in Architectural Criticism: Modern Architecture and</u> <u>Historical</u>

<u>Change</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1981. (Chapter entitled "From Bricolage to Myth, or

How to Put Humpty Dumpty Together Again" mentions RV; first printed in <u>Oppositions 12</u>,

Spring 1978 and also in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 332-344)

Dean, Andrea O., "Eero Saarinen In Perspective," <u>AIA Journal</u>, November 1981, pp. 36-51.

(Saarinen's work and influence on prominent architects of today such as Venturi)

Dixon, John Morris, "Washington's Western Plaza: Bare Remnants," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, October 1981, p. 27. (Western Plaza)

Doubilet, Susan, "The Classical Transformed," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, October 1981, pp. 104-105. (Country house in Mount Vernon)

Dowling, Elizabeth Meredith, "Ornament and the Machine in American Architecture in the Later Nineteenth and Early Twentieth Centuries," 1981, unpublished. (Dissertation, University of Pennsylvania- LLV is part of its bibliography)

"An Exhibit that Really is Realistic," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 18, 1981, p. 34. (Photograph of Steve Izenour)

Forgey, Benjamin, "Magnets for People: Planning the Parks Along Pennsylvania Avenue,"

The Washington Post, December 19, 1981. (Reference to Western Plaza)

Freeman, Robert, "Venturi," Attenzione, February 1981, pp. 30-35. (RV profile)

Futagawa, Yukio, (ed.), "Modern Houses," <u>Global Architecture Book 3</u>. Tokyo: A.D.A.

EDITA, 1981. (Text by Paul Goldberger. Vanna Venturi House, Brant House and Tucker III House)

Galletta, Bruno, "Knoll International, New York," <u>L'Industria Delle Costruzioni</u>, January 1981, pp. 70-72. (In Italian)

Gandee, Charles K., "Record Houses 1981 -- Private House, Bermuda," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, Mid-May 1981, pp. 57-61; also published in Japanese in <u>Nikkei Architecture</u>, 1981, #9-14, pp. 90-93) (Brant House, Bermuda)

Gebhard, David, "VRSB." <u>A+U</u>, December 1981, pp. 178-190. (In Japanese, with English translation pp. 205-210.)

Gilbert, Lynn and Gaylen Moore, <u>Particular Passions</u>. New York: Clarkson N. Potter, 1981. (Interview with DSB, pp. 311-323)

Goldberger, Paul, "Collecting on a Grand Scale," <u>Home Design, The New York Times</u> <u>Magazine</u>, Part 2, 1981, pp. 49-105 passim. (Brants "collecting" houses designed by VRSB)

Graham, Dan, "Not Post-Modernism: History as Against Historicism, European Archetypal

Vernacular in Relation to American Commercial Vernacular, and the City as Opposed to the Individual Building," <u>Artforum</u>, December 1981, pp. 50-58. (Franklin Court design as example of Venturi "Pop-Art" style; also photos of PADC)

Graham, Dan, "Signs," <u>Artforum</u>, April 1981, pp. 38-43. (Reprinted sections of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

"A Grander Vista for Inauguration Crowds," <u>U.S. News & World Report</u>, January 19, 1981, pp. 48 and 49. (Western Plaza)

"'A great architect is one who can adapt,"' <u>Architects' Journal</u>, 25 July 1981, p.96. (Review of RV's RIBA Annual Discourse)

Gregotti, Vittorio, Introductory remarks to Robert Venturi's lecture in Milan, Italy, July 8, 1981, unpublished. (In Italian)

Habermas, Jurgen, "Modern and Postmodern Architecture," <u>Suddeutsche Zeitung 5-</u> <u>6</u>, December 1981. (In German) (Reprinted in <u>9H 4</u> in 1982 in English and also in Hays, K.

Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 412-426) (mention of RV)

Hoffman, Donald, "Styles Reflect Flexibility and Temper of the Era," <u>The Kansas</u> <u>City Star</u>, November 29, 1981, p. 16F. (Denise Scott Brown) "Intangibles," <u>Fetish</u>, Spring 1981, p. 12. (Combined interviews with Robert Venturi and Charles Rozier)

"Interiors Events: Second Annual Interiors Awards," <u>Interiors</u>, April 1981, pp. 44-46. (Knoll Showroom wins award)

Jencks, Charles, "The Counter-Reformation in Architecture: Reflections on the 1980 Venice Biennale," <u>Architectural Design Supplement</u>, January 1981. ("The wayward Catholic

Venturi was even put on the index.")

Johnson, Eugene J., "United States of America," <u>International Handbook of</u> <u>Contemporary Developments in Architecture</u>. Westport and London, 1981. (VRSB included in section titled "Architecture About Architecture: The Sixties and Seventies.")

Kahler, Gert, <u>Architektur als Symbolverfall</u>, Braunschweig/Weisbaden: Friedr. Vieweg & Sohn, 1981. (Chapter on Venturi) (In German)

Klotz, Heinrich, "Die Wiedereinfuhring der Saule," <u>Jahrbuch fur Architektur</u>, 1981-1982.

Deutsches Architekturmuseum, Frankfurt am Main, and Braunschweig/Wiesbaden: Vieweg, 1981. (In German)

Kron, Joan, "My Son, the Architect: Houses for Parents," <u>The New York Times</u>, November 12, 1981, pp. C1 and C6. (Article on Steven Izenour)

Kulterman, Udo, "Space, Time and the New Architecture," <u>Architecture and</u> <u>Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), February 1981, pp. 14-15, illustration p. 22. (1980 Architecture Biennale, Venice)

"La Caserma Dei Pompieri," <u>Interni</u>, April 1981, pp. 44 and 45. (Dixwell Fire Station, New Haven)

Lampugnani, Vittorio Magnago, "The Jewel With All Its Qualities," <u>Lotus</u> <u>International</u>, 1981/III, pp. 95-98, 107-110. (Frankfurt Museum) (In Italian and English)

Langdon, Philip, "Architects who Mock Modernism," <u>The Buffalo News</u>, February 22, 1981, pp. F1, F3. (Firm's theories)

"L'Architettura E'Anche Una Canzone," <u>Modo</u>, November 1981, pp. 19-22. (See also p. 14, English translation of same interview with RV)

Leccese, Michael, ed., "America's Main Street," <u>Preservation News</u>, January 1981, pp.1 and 11. (Western Plaza)

"Maison Brant-Johnson, Vail, Colorado," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, February 1981, pp. 46-48.

McCoy, Esther, "VRSB," <u>A+U</u>, December 1981, pp. 162-168. (In Japanese, with English translation pp. 196-198.)

"Memorials to the Man," <u>Benjamin Franklin's Good House</u>, 1981, pp. 56-63. (Franklin Court) "Miami Beach Art Deco Hotel Razed Under Cover of Night," <u>AIA Journal</u>, June 1981, pp. 1820.

Miller, Paul R., "Class Notes - '47," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, April 20, 1981, p. 28. (Mention of D. Scott Brown feature in <u>Savvy</u>)

Moore, Charles, "Moore is More," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, November 1981, pp. 35-38. (Excerpts from talk given at RIBA; contrasts his user-centered design with RV's populist enthusiasms)

Moore, Gaylen and Lynn Gilbert, <u>Particular Passions</u>, New York: Clarkson N. Potter, Inc., 1981. (Interview with DSB, pp. 311-323)

Morris, Michele, "Beached in Bermuda," <u>Diversion</u>, December 1981, pp. 219-222. (Brant House, Bermuda)

Muntanola, Josep, <u>Poetica y arquitectura</u>, pp. 80-89. Barcelona: Editorial Anagrama, 1981. (Chapter devoted to Tucker House, New York) (In Spanish)

Nakamura, Toshio, ed., "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Architecture and</u> <u>Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), Japan, December 1981. (Monograph on the firm)

Natalini, Adolfo, "Frankfurt am Manhattan," <u>Domus</u> 613, January 1981, pp. 16-17. (Italian and English; Frankfurt crafts museum competition)

"News," <u>Urban Design International</u>, July/August, 1981, p. 10. (Hennepin Avenue Plan)

Norberg-Schultz, Christian, "Arkitektur som billede," <u>Huset som billede</u>, SeptemberOctober 1981, pp. 55-56. (Review in "The House as Image" exhibition catalog, Louisiana Museum of Modern Art, Copenhagen, Denmark)

Oliver, Richard and Gerald Allen, "Robert Venturi, John Rauch and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Architectural Drawing: The Art and the Process</u>. New York: Whitney Library of Design, 1981, pp. 142-147.

"Opere di Architettura Mostra all'Accademia," <u>La Nazione</u>, October 29, 1981, p. 11. (VRSB show in Italy)

Pain, Richard J. K., "Venturi Vandalised," <u>Architectural Review</u>, January 1981. (PADC)

Papadakis, Dr. Andreas, C., ed., "Current Projects," <u>Architectural Design</u>, December 1981, pp. 86-129 passim. (Museum Fur Kunsthandwerk, Frankfurt am Main competition, pp. 124-129)

"Park Design Regency-Inspired," The Houston Post, September 5-6, 1981, p. 7DD. (Park Regency Development)

"Park Regency Chosen for Exhibit," <u>The Houston Post</u>, October 3-4, 1981, 11DD.

"Park Regency Cites Architect," <u>The Houston Post</u>, August 29-30, 1981, pp. 1DD and 5DD.

Pelli, Cesar, coordinator, "Robert Venturi," <u>Yale School of Architecture Seminar</u> <u>Papers</u>, volume 1, 1981, pp. 187-241; reprinted in <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>) March 1984, pp. 19-24. (In Japanese) Pettena, Gianni, and Maurizio Vogliazzo, <u>Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown</u>, 1981. (In

Italian.)

Pirovano, Carlo, ed., "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Domus</u>, Milano, Italy: Gruppo Editoriale Electa, 1981. (Exhibition catalog published separately for Florence and Milan exhibitions)

Poggi, Christine, "The Relationship of Modernist Thought to the Theories and Architecture of Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," June 4, 1981. (Unpublished paper)

"Reamenagement D'Hennepin Avenue Minneapolis," L'Architecture D'Aujourd'hui, October, 1981, pp. 44-48. (Hennepin Avenue planning.)

Sachs, Randi T., "Large Success From a Small Budget," <u>Administrative</u> <u>Management</u>, March 1981, pp. 26-29, and 68. (ISI Corporate Headquarters)

Safdie, Moshe, "Private Jokes in Public Places," <u>The Atlantic Monthly</u>, December 1981, pp.

62-68. (Articles on Post-Modernism)

Sanderson, W., ed., <u>International Handbook of Contemporary Developments in</u> <u>Architecture</u>, Westport & London: 1981. (See chapter by Eugene J. Johnson, "United States of America")

Sharp, Dennis, Sources of Modern Architecture, 1981. (Listing of R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown.)

Sidener, Jack, "Franklin Would Appreciate Franklin Court," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, September 20, 1981.

<u>Speaking a New Classicism: American Architecture Now</u>, 1981, pp. 54-58. (House based on

Mount Vernon, and Knoll Showroom included in exhibition catalog published by Smith College Museum of Art, Northampton, Mass.)

Stephens, Suzanne, "Women in Architecture," <u>House & Garden</u>, March 1981, pp. 146, 147, 149, 196, and 197.

"Symbols for the Young," <u>Building Design</u>, July 10, 1981, p. 2. (Venturi lecture at Royal Institute of British Architects)

Thorndike, Jr., Joseph Jr., (ed), <u>Three Centuries of Notable American Architects</u>. New

York: American Heritage Publishing Co., Inc., 1981. (RV mentioned throughout)

"Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, January 1981, p. 98. (Urban Design and Planning Citation, for Jim Thorpe Study)

Viladas, Pilar, "Life After Mies," <u>Interiors</u>, January 1981, p. 64. (Knoll International Showroom wins Interiors Award)

Vogel, Carol, "Architettura: Robert Venturi," <u>Italian Architectural Digest</u>, June 1981, pp. 102-109, and 155. (Italian translation of article on Brant House, Bermuda, which appeared originally in <u>Architectural Digest</u>, October 1980, pp. 88-95)

von Moos, Stanislaus, "A Postscript on History, Architecture Parlante' and Populism," <u>A+U</u>, December 1981, pp. 159-167. (In Japanese, with English translation pp. 199-204.)

Werner, Frank, <u>Die vergeudete Moderne</u>. Deutsche Verlags-Ansalt: Stuttgart, 1981, pp. 19-211, passim.

Williams, Christian, "Paying the Price of Loyalty," <u>The Washington Post</u>, December 30,

1981, pp. B1, B11. (RV comments on Complexity)

"Wissahickon Avenue Houses," <u>Architectural Design</u> 51, October/November 1981, pp. 88-89.

Wolfe, Tom, <u>From Bauhaus to Our House</u>. New York: Farrar Straus Giroux, 1981. (Also, portions reprinted in <u>Harper's</u>, July 1981, pp. 40-59; Bantam trade paperback edition 1999)

"Zwei Banken," <u>Archithese</u>, March/April 1981, p. 26. (German; Bank in Stratford, Bank in Fairfield)

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1980s)

1982

Abercrombie, Stanley, "Architecture's Brave New World?," <u>Interior Design</u>, April 1982, pp. 210 and 211. (Architectural comment)

"America Redresses its Main Street," <u>Engineering News Record</u>, June 24, 1982, pp. 24-25 and 28. (PADC)

"Art in Public Places: The One-Percent Solution," <u>Houston Arts</u>, Second Quarter, 1982, p. 5. (PADC cited as example of Art in Public Places)

Bach, Penny Balkin, "The Process," <u>Form and Function: Proposals for Public Art for</u> <u>Philadelphia</u>, pp. 8-12, 1982. (Exhibition catalog published by PAFA and Fairmount Park Commission, includes description of Penn's Light proposal)

Baeza, Alberto Campo, "!kk nino kk! Con Ocasion De Una Fascinante Exposicion," <u>Consejo Superior de Los Colegios de Arquitectos</u>, December 1982, pp. 30-33. (Review of exhibit "5 Arquitectos + 5 Escultores" that included Western Plaza) (In Spanish)

Bodine, Sarah, "Machinemade," <u>Metropolis</u>, The Architecture & Design Magazine of New York, June 1982, pp. 20-21, 26.

Borja, Manuel J., "Venturi & Co., The Concept of Decorated Shed," unpublished manuscript.

Bregman, Lillian, "Architectural Digest," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, October 1982, pp. 186, 193 and 194. (Profiles on a sampling of Philadelphia Architects, including RV)

Bruegman, Robert, "Two Post-Modernist Visions of Urban Design," <u>Landscape</u>, 1982, Vol. 26, No. 2, pp. 31-37. (Architectural theory)

Butler, F. Joseph, "Buildings, Paintings, Ships," <u>Avenue</u> [University of Oregon], Vol. 11 No. 10, pp. 5, 8. (mentions RV)

Campbell, Robert, "Architect Venturi speaks at Harvard," <u>The Boston Globe</u>, April 16, 1982, p. 16.

"Completion of Residential Colleges Scheduled for September 1983," <u>Campaign</u> <u>Bulletin</u>, Princeton University, April 1982, pp. 4-5. (Mathey, Rockefeller and Butler Colleges)

Cortes, Juan Antonio, "Unidad Frente A Tipo," <u>Arquitecturas</u>, January-June 1982, pp. 22-24.

"The Contemporary Coffee Pot (and Tea Service) as Fine Art," <u>Architectural Record</u>, MidFebruary 1982, p. 35. (Designs by Venturi for Alessi)

Cuneo, Paolo, et. al., Eds., "Robert Venturi: Edificio Residenziale e Commerciale, Khulafa

Street, Baghdad, Iraq," <u>La Biennale Di Venezia: Settore Architettura</u>, Venice: Edizioni La Biennale di Venezia, 1982, p. 201. (In Italian)

Dean, Andrea O., "Women in Architecture: Individual Profiles and a Discussion of Issues," <u>AIA Journal</u>, January 1982, pp. 42-51. (Discussion with DSB)

DeWolf, Rose, "They Share Plans But Not Credit," <u>Philadelphia Daily News</u>, August 24, 1982, p. 31. (Profile of Venturi & Scott Brown)

Duka, John, "Contradiction and Complexity Create a Home," <u>The New York Times</u>, October 28, 1982, pp. C1 and C6. (Venturis' home, Wissahickon Avenue)

Ecole de Philadelphie: Steven Izenour, Paul Muller, Marc Schimmenti, Frederic Schwartz,

John Reddick. <u>La modernite ou l'espirit du temps. Biennale de Paris, section</u> <u>architecture,</u>

<u>1982</u>. (Brief descriptions of projects by above VRSB architects) (In French)

Eisenman, Peter, "Entretien avec Peter Eisenman," <u>La Modernite ou L'Esprit du</u> <u>temps:</u>

<u>Biennale de Paris, Section Architecture 1982</u>, Paris: Editions L'Equerre, 1982, pp. 38-43. (Interview with R. Venturi) (In French)

Eisenman, Peter, "Interview: Robert Venturi," <u>Skyline</u>, July 1982, pp. 12-15. (French translation published in <u>La modernite ou l'espirit du temps, Biennale de</u> <u>Paris, Section Architecture 1982</u>, pp. 327-345; Italian translation in <u>Immagini del</u> <u>Post Moderno</u>, Venice, 1983, pp. 38-43.)

Filler, Martin, "The Art of VRSB," <u>House & Garden</u>, October, 1982, pp. 8 and 13. (Review of exhibition)

Filler, Martin, "History Reinvented: Adam and his Heirs," <u>Art in America</u>, Summer 1982, pp. 87-97. (Knoll International Showroom ceiling design)

Forgey, Benjamin, "Duck Soup: Confusion at the Corner," <u>Washington Post</u>, May 15, 1982 pp. C1, C4. (Illustrated discussion of ducks and decorated sheds)

Forgey, Benjamin, "When Plain Design is Good Design," <u>Washington Post</u>, November 6, 1982, pp. C1, C9. (Mentions Steve Izenour as a juror for competition)

Frampton, Kenneth, <u>Modern Architecture and the Critical Present</u>. New York: St. Martin's Press, 1982. (Chapter entitled "The Status of Man and the Status of His Object: A Reading of the Human Condition," printed in Hill, Melvin A., ed., <u>Hannah</u> <u>Arendt: The</u>

<u>Recovery of the Public World</u>. New York: St. Martin's Press, 1979; reprinted in Hays, K.

Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 358-377) (mentions RV)

Frampton, Kenneth, "Place, Production and Architecture: Towards a Critical Theory of

Building," <u>Architectural Design</u> 52, July/August 1982, pp. 28-45. (Critical reading of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Friedman, Mildred S., ed., "Hennepin Avenue," <u>Design Quarterly</u>, #117, 1982. (Monograph on the Hennepin Avenue Urban Design Plan. Includes article by DSB, "An Urban Design Plan.")

Furer, René, "Robert Venturi, Charles Moore - Auf der Suche nach einer amerikanischen Architektur" ("In the Search of an American Architecture"), <u>Werk,</u> <u>Bauen + Wohnen</u> 5, 1982, pp. 24-27. (In German) Gandee, Charles K., "The Coxe Studio, Block Island, RI," <u>Architectural Record</u>, Mid-May 1982, pp. 54 and 55.

Germany, Lisa, "The Comeback of the Column," <u>Texas Monthly</u>, August 1982, pp. 152, 154-158. (Park Regency, Houston)

Gimenez, Carmen and Juan Munoz, (curators) "Correspondences, 5 Architects, 5 Sculptors," an Exhibition at Palacio de las Alhajas, Madrid, Spain, October-November 1982. (Catalogue in Spanish, also soft back pamphlets of text in English)

Goldberger, Paul, "Architecture That is Bred to the Sea," <u>New York Times Magazine</u>, August 22, 1982, pp. 62-64. (Coxe-Hayden house, Block Island)

Goldberger, Paul, "Robert Venturi -- In Love with the Art of Building," <u>New York</u> <u>Times</u>, September 19, 1982, pp. H27-28. (Review of NY drawing exhibition)

Guerra, Ramon, "5 Arquitectos, 5 Escultores," <u>Consejo Superior de Los Colegios de</u> <u>Arquitectos</u>, December 1982, pp. 33-37 (Review of exhibit that included Western Plaza) (In Spanish)

Habermas, Jurgen, "Modern and Postmodern Architecture," <u>9H 4</u>, 1982. (reprinted in

<u>Suddeutsche Zeitung 5-6</u>, December 1981 and also in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 412-426) (mention of RV)

Harris, James R., "Signals From Vitruvius as U.S. Architects Read Them," <u>St. Louis</u> <u>PostDispatch</u>, December 5, 1982, p. 5F. (Review of exhibit "Speaking a New Classicism")

Hine, Thomas, "Learning from Atlantic City," <u>AIA Journal</u>, November 1982, pp. 44-47. (Interview with RV and SI)

Hine, Thomas, "Today's Atlantic City, where character is as much at stake as cash," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, pp. 1D and 4D.

Horowitz, Helen Lefkowitz, "Signs of Nostalgia," <u>Landscape</u>, 1982, No. 3, pp. 10-11. (Review of Hirshorn/Izenour's <u>White Towers</u>, mentions influence of D. Scott Brown and R.

Venturi)

Jameson, Frederic, "Architecture and the Critique of Ideology," a paper presented at the Institute for Architecture and Urban Studies, New York, 1982. (Published in Ockman, Joan, et al, ed., <u>Architecture, Criticism, Ideology</u>. Princeton: Princeton University Press, 1985 and again in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory</u> <u>Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 440-461) (mentions RV and <u>Complexity</u>)

Jencks, Charles, "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Architectural Design</u>, January/February 1982, pp. 68-71. (Brant House, Tuckerstown, Bermuda, with comments by RV)

Kimmelman, Michael, "Sitting Pretty," <u>Horizon</u>, September 1982, pp. 16-24. (Architects design furniture) "La Doppia Riflessione," <u>Gran Bazaar</u>, November 1982, pp. 150-155. (English translation p. 200. Houses on Block Island)

Linder, Mark D., "Aalto and Venturi: Cultural Attitudes as an Architectural Determinant," unpublished college paper, January 1982.

Marin-Medina, Jose, "Una Propuesta de Cultura Arquitectonica," <u>Informaciones</u> (Madrid), November 4, 1982, pp. 26-27. (Western Plaza) (In Spanish)

Maxwell, Robert, "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown at Protetch," <u>Skyline</u>, November 1982, p. 15.

Moschini, Francesco, "Ironic Order," <u>Domus</u>, August 1982, pp. 44-58. (Interior designs)

Munoz, Juan, and Carman Gimenez, (curators) "Correspondences, 5 Architects, 5 Sculptors," an exhibition at Palacio de las Alhajas, Madrid, Spain, October-November 1982. (Catalogue in Spanish, also soft back pamphlets of text in English)

"The New Vernacular," <u>Building Manual</u>, Winter 1982, pp. 53-55. (Trubek-Wislocki houses as one example in article of Shingle Style architecture)

Pain, Richard, "Venturi and Rauch. House in Delaware: Vernacular Layering. A Thematic Analysis," <u>International Architect</u>, No. 9/Vol. 2: Issue 1/1982, pp. 7-18. (Includes description of Delaware house by Richard Pain; description by Venturi; a thematic analysis of Venturi's house designs by Richard Pain)

Papademetriou, Peter C., "Go West John Nash," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, February 1982, p. 22. (Park Regency, Houston)

Pirovani, Carlo, Ed., "Robert Venturi," <u>Architettura Nei Paesi Islamici, Seconda</u> <u>mostra internazionale di architettura</u>. Venice: 1982, La Biennale di Venezia, pp. 201, cover. (Architecture in Islamic Countries, Second Exhibit of International Architecture) (Khulafa St., Baghdad, Iraq) (In Italian)

Rave, Ligia and David Slovic, "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown's Realist Approach," <u>Skyline</u>, February 1982, p. 6. (Review of "Contemporary American Realism Since 1960" Exhibition at PAFA)

"Robert Venturi Delivers the 1982 Walter Gropius Lecture," <u>HGSD News</u>, Summer 1982, p.

7.

Romano, Carlin, "Finally, a Memorial to Penn," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 29, 1982, p. 1-C. (Welcome Park)

Schmertz, Mildred F., "Learning from Denise: The Role in Architecture of DSB," <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 1982, pp. 102-107.

Slovic, David, and Ligia Rave, "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown's Realist Approach," <u>Skyline</u>, February 1982, p. 6. (Review of "Contemporary American Realism Since 1960" Exhibition at PAFA)

Stephens, Suzanne, "The Historicist Vision: The Shingle Style Genre," <u>Skyline</u>, July 1982, pp. 18-19. (Coxe-Hayden studio, Block Island) (See also Peter Eisenman's "Interview: Robert Venturi," pp. 12-15)

Tuchman, Phyllis, "Functional and Beautiful," <u>Museum</u>, January/February 1982, pp. 76-

79. (brief mention of RV and Vanna Venturi House)

"Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Gran Bazaar</u>, February 1982, p. 43. (See also article in same issue by RV, "Il Proprio Vocabolario.")

"Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, January 1982, pp. 186-189. (Urban Design and Planning Citation for Princeton Urban Design Study Project)

Viladas, Pilar, "Deco Rating," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, November 1982, pp. 90-95. (Miami Beach Deco District & Washington Avenue) (See also p. 35)

Viladas, Pilar, "Wall papers at Protetch," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, November, 1982, p. 35. (Review of exhibition at Max Protetch Gallery) (See also pp. 90-95)

"We breathlessly Announce...," <u>Houston City</u>, May 1982, p. 93. (Advertisement for Houston's Park Regency, apartments designed by R. Venturi.)

Weigley, Russell F., <u>Philadelphia: A 300-Year History</u>, New York: W.W. Norton, 1982, p.751.

Werner, Frank, "8 Einsichten an 16 Beispielen," <u>Bauwelt</u>, January 8, 1982, pp. 22 and 23.

(West Side Highway. See also "Zwei Museen" article mentioning Franklin Court, and "Sir Edwin Lutyens" article mentioning RV)

Wines, James, "Setting the Record Straight: The Work of Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown" <u>Express</u>, Fall 1982, pp. 12-13.

"Winners of the Journal's Architectural Drawings Contest," <u>AIA Journal</u>, September 1982, pp. 33-65. (Fred Schwartz drawing of Columbus Circle development competition, p. 55.)

Wiser, Ann, "A Vision Made Real," <u>United</u> the magazine of the friendly skies, May 1982, pp. 58-66. (Review of contemporary American home designs; includes photo of Coxe-Hayden house)

Yanchewski, Joan, "Robert Venturi and Virginia Woolf: An Androgynous View of Art," <u>Threshold</u>, Journal of the School of Architecture, University of Illinois at Chicago, Vol. 1, Spring 1982.

Yee, Roger, (ed), "Where INA/CIGNA Investment Goes Public," <u>Corporate Design</u>, November-December 1982, pp. 52-57. (INA Capital Management)

Zurier, Rebecca, <u>The American Firehouse: An Architectural and Social History</u>. New

York: Abbeville Press, 1982, pp. 222, 224, 237, 242-247, 255. (Fire Station No. 4; Dixwell Fire Station)

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1980s)

<u>1983</u>

Abercrombie, Stanley, "Complicitiy and Conviction: Steps Toward an Architecture of Convention," <u>Metropolis</u>, January/February 1983, p. 25. (RV, <u>Complexity</u>)

Aldegheri, Claudio and Sabini, Maurizio (eds), <u>Immagini del Post-Moderno</u>, Venice: Edizioni Cluva, 1983. (Various reprinted articles by or with references to Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown) (In Italian)

Amos, Patrick, "Playing House," <u>At Home With Architecture - Contemporary Views</u> <u>of the House</u>, 1983, pp. 5-9. (Exhibit catalogue, pictures Vanna Venturi house.)

"At Home with Architecture: Contemporary Views of the House," Exhibition Catalogue, Mandeville Art Gallery, University of California, San Diego, Feb. 10-March 20, 1983.

Barron, James, "Princeton Head Tells Graduates to Serve Society," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, June 8, 1983, p. B4. (Venturi listed as recipient of honorary DFA)

Bassin, Joan, "Venturi, Laguna Gloria Begin Honeymoon," <u>Austin-American</u> <u>Statesman</u>, May 1, 1983, p. 35. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Boles, Daralice D., "What Does Wu Mean?" <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, Oct. 1983, p. 38. ("News Report" column item on Wu Hall)

Bowen, William, "The Difficult Unity of Inclusion," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, Oct. 5, 1983, pp. 14-16. (Dean Bowen's address opening 238th year; quotes Venturi)

Brickhouse, Robert, "Championing the Ugly and Ordinary in Architecture," <u>The</u> <u>Daily Progress</u>, April 17, 1983, pp. F1, F3. (Profile of Venturi)

Busch, Akiko, "By Design," <u>Metropolis</u>, Sept. 1983, p. 25. (Photo and caption on stenciling at Metropolitan)

Bushnell, Asa, "Class Notes: Class of 1947," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, April 6, 1983, p. 49. (mentions RV, DSB)

Chimacoff, Alan and Alan Plattus, "Learning from Venturi," <u>Architectural Record</u>, Sept. 1983-II, pp. 86-96. (Wu Hall)

Chu, Amy, "Shadow Boxes, "<u>The Reader</u>, March 3, 1983, p. 1. (Review of UCSD Exhibit "At Home With Architecture: Contemporary Views of the House")

Davis, Douglas, "Elegant New Geometry," <u>Newsweek</u>, July 27, 1983, pp.88-93. (mentions RV)

DeLong, David G., "Historic Preservation: A Movement in Search of Professional Standards," <u>Interior Design</u>, October 1983, p. 189. (Photo of Metropolitan)

Dietsch, Deborah, "A Degree of Design Innovation on Campus," <u>Interiors</u>, December 1983, p. 32. (Mention of Wu Hall)

Forgey, Benjamin, "Ornament Expressed: Showing Off the Inventive, the Grand and the Absurd," <u>The Washington Post</u>, July 9, 1983, pp. C1, C5. (Fendrick Gallery exhibition; reference to Marlborough-Blenheim project)

Forgey, Benjamin, "Tarnished Brilliance: Western Plaza: No Wonder It's 'Not Quite Right," <u>The Washington Post</u>, June 18, 1983, pp. C1, C4.

Gandee, Charles K., "At Home: Venturi, Scott Brown House," <u>Architectural Record</u>, Sept. 1983-I, pp. 108-113. (Profile of RV/DSB)

Godolphin, David, "AIA Honor Awards: Energy Swims into the Mainstream," <u>SolarClips</u>,

Vol. 8 No. 6, June 1983, p. 9. (mentions VRSB, Cox/Hayden Studio)

Giovannini, Joseph, "Architectural Imitation: Is it Plagiarism?" <u>New York Times</u>, March 17, 1983, pp. C1, C6.

Giovannini, Joseph, "Design Notebook: Tea Services with the Touch of an Architect," <u>New York Times</u>, Nov. 17, 1983.

Giovannini, Joseph, "Designs for Today's Kitchen: A Place to Work and Live," <u>New</u> <u>York Times</u>, October 6, 1983, pp. C1, C6. (Various kitchen designs, incl. Coxe-Hayden kitchen)

Giovannini, Joseph, "Embellishing 80's Interiors: The Return of Decoration," <u>New</u> <u>York Times</u>, May 12, 1983, pp. C1, C8. (Reference to Metropolitan & photo)

Giovannini, Joseph, "Regional Styles Enter the Architectural Mainstream," <u>New</u> <u>York</u>

<u>Times</u>, Sept. 22, 1983, pp. C1, C6. (Reference to Venturi; photo & reference to Izenour's Stony Creek house)

Goldberger, Paul, <u>Architecture and Design in a Post-Modern Age</u>, New York: New York Times Press, 1983.

Goldberger, Paul, "Post-Modernismo: Un'Introduzione," <u>Imagini Del Post-Moderno</u>, Venice: Ediziona Cluva, 1983, pp. 202-207. (In Italian)

Goldberger, Paul, "Small Building, Big Gestures," <u>New York Times</u>, June 19, 1983, pp. 35-

36. (Wu Hall, Princeton University)

"Gordon Wu Hall Dedicated at Reunions," <u>Campaign Bulletin</u>, Princeton University, Summer 1983, p. 8. (Wu Hall)

Greer, Nora Richter, "Well Matched Couple," <u>AIA Journal</u>, May 1983, pp. 260-263. (Coxe/Hayden house wins 1983 AIA Honor Award)

Guenther, Robert, "Newer Than New?" <u>The New York Times</u>, August 1, 1983. (Postmodernism; reference to Venturi & Scott Brown)

Gutman, Robert, "Venturi's Masterclass," <u>The Architects' Journal</u>, Sept. 7, 1983, pp. 36-39.

(Wu Hall)

Hachiya, Masaeo, Ed., <u>Nikkei Architecture</u>, 1983, pp. 12-19, 59-61. (R. Venturi/D. Scott Brown House) (In Japanese)

Hargreaves, George, "Post Modernism Looks Beyond Itself," <u>Landscape</u> <u>Architecture</u>, July/August 1983, pp. 60-65. (Reference to Venturi; ISI)

Clay, Grady, "Sense and Nonsense of Place," <u>Landscape Architecture</u>, September/October 1983, pp. 111. (Robert Venturi as architectural theorist) "Hennepin Avenue Urban Design in Minneapolis," <u>Lotus International</u> 1983/III, pp. 123-127

"HQ Cited as 'Ornamental' Architecture," <u>Vision</u>, August 1983, p. 3. (ISI Headquarters)

Hine, Thomas, "The Art Deco Duel of the Buildings," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 13, 1983. (Metropolitan)

Hine, Thomas, "Awards Reflect a Rare Period of Pluralism," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, May 8, 1983, p. 14H. (AIA awards; reference to Coxe House, Block Island)

Hine, Thomas, "New Princeton Building Links Past to Future," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, Oct. 30, 1983, p. 20-I. (Wu Hall)

Hine, Thomas, "Welcome Park's Exposed Look Overshadows its Tribute to Penn," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Jan 14, 1983, pp. 1-D and 8-D.

Horrocks, Thomas D., <u>The Venturi Stew</u>, 1983. (Thesis for School of Architecture, Carleton University, Ottawa Canada.)

Hu, Koma, "The Building as an Artistic Showplace," <u>Hiatus</u>, March 3, 1983, pp. 1, 6. (Review of UCSD Exhibit "At Home With Architecture: Contemporary Views of the House")

Huxtable, Ada-Louise, "L'Architettura Moderna E Morta?," <u>Imagini Del Post-</u> <u>Moderno</u>, Venice Ediziona Cluva, 1983, pp. 230-249. (In Italian)

"In Architecture, Too, Anything Goes," <u>U.S. News & World Report</u>, Aug. 1, 1983, p. 58. (Photo & caption re Coxe/Hayden studio)

Jencks, Charles (ed.), <u>Abstract Representation</u>, New York: St. Martin's Press, 1983. (References to Venturi & VRSB, pp. 4-22; Delaware house & Coxe-Hayden studio, pp. 60-65)

Jencks, Charles, "Venturi, Rauch & Scott Brown," <u>Architectural Design</u> 53, July/August 1983, pp. 60-65. (Private House, Greenville, Delaware; Coxe/Hayden Studio)

Jensen, Robert, "Ornamentalism: The New Decorativeness in Architecture and Design," Exhibition Catalogue, Yonkers, NY: Hudson River Museum, March 17-May 15, 1983, pp. 6, 14.

Kaliski, John, "Diagrams of Ritual and Experience: Learning from The Park Regency," <u>Cite</u>, Spring 1983, pp. 8-13.

Klotz, Heinrich, "Sulla fondazione del Museo d'Architettura," <u>Casabella</u> 494, September 1983, pp. 19-23. (In Italian; drawings for Vanna Venturi House at Frankfurt Architecture Museum)

Kramer, Teresa, "Office Design Affects Productivity," <u>The Best of Business</u>, Spring 1983, p. 57. (Interior office design; Denise Scott Brown quote)

Kron, Joan, <u>Home-Psych: The Sociology of Home and Decoration</u>, New York: Clarkson N. Potter, Inc., 1983, p. 50. (brief mention of RV)

"Laguna Gloria Selects Architect," TCA Newsletter, 1983.

"Learning from Minneapolis," <u>Planning</u>, March 1983, p. 4. (News column item on Hennepin Ave.)

"Learning from Princeton," <u>Domus 645</u>, December 1983, pp. 18-23. (Wu Hall)

Lewin, Susan Grant, "An Old Tradition Reborn," <u>House Beautiful</u>, May 1983, pp. 112-117. (Coxe-Hayden studio)

"Life at the Top," <u>Vogue</u>, Aug. 1983, p. 283. (Brief interviews with 21 career women, incl. DSB)

Linker, Kate, "Reviews: Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Artforum</u>, January 1983, pp. 78-79. (Exhibition at Max Protetch Gallery)

McCullar, Michael, "Venturi, Rauch, Scott Brown Announced as Designers of New Laguna Gloria in Austin," <u>Texas Architect</u>, May/June 1983, pp. 18-19.

Morozzi, Cristina, "L'Anima a Colori," <u>Modo</u>, Oct. 1983, pp. 55-58. (Formica entries in Neocon Competition; incl. Greek Revival mirror by VRSB)

Munoz, Maria Teresa, "Sobre el Realisimo en Arquitectura," <u>Arquitecturos</u>, March 1983, pp. 15-18. (Venturi's Wike House project, 1969, and Peter Eisenman's Frank House, 1977) "Museum Selects Architects," <u>Artweek</u>, April 30, 1983. (Laguna Gloria Museum)

"Museum Selects New Site Architects," <u>The Skyliner</u>, May 17, 1983. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Neisser, Judith, "Architecture's 'Stand-Up Comic," United, October 1983, pp. 90-94.

Nelson, Jane Faunt, "Best Showroom Architecture: The Ultimate 'Decorated Box'," <u>Profits</u>, Winter 1983/1984, pp. 9-11. (Best Products warehouse building)

"The 1983 Hazlett Memorial Awards Exhibition for the Visual Arts," Exhibition catalogue, Southern Alleghenies Museum of Art, 1983.

"1983 Honor Award," <u>RI-AIA Newsletter</u>, #179, May-June 1983, pp. 5-6.

Officina Alessi, <u>Tea & Coffee Piazza</u>. Crusinallo: Shakespeare & Company, 1983. (11 tea & coffee services designed by architects) (In Italian and English)

"Old World Charm..." <u>Houston Post</u>, August 13, 14 1983. (Advertisement for Houston's Park Regency, apartments designed by R. Venturi.)

Olsen, Florence, "Romantic Victorian: An Old, New Look," <u>Houston Home & Garden</u>, July 1983, pp. 30-34. (Description of Val Glitsch house design; contrast to VRSB Tucker House design mentioned)

"Park Design Regency-Inspired," <u>The Houston Post</u>, Sept. 5-6-, 1981, p. 7DD. (Park Regency)

Perkins, Bradford, Review of <u>Form & Purpose</u>, by Moshe Safdie, <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, January 1983, pp. 77, 79. (Reference to Venturi; brief quote from Gropius lecture)

"Philadelphia Architect Wins Life-Work Award," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 19, 1983.

Plumb, Barbara, "Living: Discoveries," <u>Vogue</u>, Nov. 1983, p. 336. (Photo and caption re VRSB "Mirror in the Greek Revival Manner")

Portoghesi, Paolo, "Com'e vera quest'illusione," <u>Europeo</u>, June 25, 1983, p. 103. (House in Delaware) (In Italian)

Pressman, Norman and Jane Tennsyon, "Dilemmas Facing Social Scientists and Designers," <u>Journal of Architectural Education</u>, Summer 1983. pp. 16-21. (Cites D. Scott Brown's writings)

"Revitalizing the Deco District," <u>Lotus International</u> 1983/III, pp. 121-122. (Washington Avenue in Miami Beach)

"Robert Venturi is Eighth Sullivan Award Winner," <u>Trowel</u>, Summer 1983, pp. 4-

13. "Robert Venturi Receives '83 Louis Sullivan Award," <u>Architecture</u>, Sept. 1983,

p. 21.

"Robert Venturi Wins '83 Sullivan Award," <u>The Journal of the International Union of</u> <u>Bricklayers and Allied Craftsmen</u>, July 1983, p. 1.

Russell, Beverly, "The Neocon Winners," <u>Interiors</u>, Aug. 1983, p. 95. (Photo and reference to Greek Revival mirror for Formica)

Scalvini, Maria Luisa, "Learning from Princeton," <u>Domus</u>, December 1983, pp. 18-23. (Wu Hall)

Showley, Roger, "Currrents in Homes," <u>The San Diego Union</u>, February 27, 1983, pp. F1, F6. (Review of UCSD Exhibit "At Home With Architecture: Contemporary Views of the House")

Stephens, Suzanne, "Gordon Wu Hall, Butler College, Princeton University, Princeton, New Jersey," <u>Vanity Fair</u>, October 1983, pp. 135-136.

"Sullivan Award: Robert Venturi Wins the Bricklayers' 1983 Honor," <u>Memo</u> (Newsletter of the American Institute of Architects), August 12, 1983, p. 5.

Swenarton, Mark, "Venturi in Princeton," <u>Building Design</u>, Dec. 2, 1983, pp. 14-16. (Wu Hall)

"Tea and Coffee Piazza," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, Nov. 1983, pp. 99-101. (Photo and caption)

Tickell, Simon, "An Interview with Denise Scott Brown," <u>Penn in Ink</u>, Spring 1983, pp. 1820.

Tufte, Edward R., <u>The Visual Display of Quantitative Information</u>, Cheshire, Connecticut: Graphics Press, 1983, pp. 116-117, 139, 175. (Duck, <u>LLV</u>, <u>C+C</u>)

Upton, Dell, "The Power Things: Recent Studies in American Vernacular Architecture," <u>American Quarterly</u>, V. 35, No. 3, Bibliography 1983, pp. 262-279. (Reference to VRSB studies of the strip and tract housing)

"Venturi, Rauch, & Scott Brown," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, January 1983, pp. 122 and 123. (Washington Avenue Revitalization Plan) "Venturi, Rauch, Scott Brown Announced as Designers of New Laguna Gloria in Austin," <u>Texas Architect</u>, May-June 1983, pp. 18-19.

"Venturi, Rauch, Scott Brown to be Museum Architects," <u>Preview</u> [Gloria Laguna Art Museum], July-August 1983, Vol. 3, No. 4.

"Venturi Shares Approach, Predilections for New Laguna Gloria in Austin," <u>Texas</u> <u>Architect</u>, July-August 1983, pp. 23, 25. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Watson, Keith, "Art Notes," <u>Post</u> [Houston, Texas], June 5, 1983. (VRSB announced as architects for Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

"Welcome Park," <u>ICI Update</u>, (Newsletter of International Consultants, Inc.), 1983, pp. 1-2.

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1980s)

1984

<u>A Campaign for Princeton</u>, summer 1984, cover. (Photograph of Wu Hall)

<u>A Look at Architecture</u>. Visitors' Center: Columbus, Indiana, 1984, p. 60. (Fire Station No. 4; published 1980, republished 1991, 1998)

Abercrombie, Stanley, <u>Architecture as Art: An Esthetic Analysis</u>. New York, Cincinnati,

Toronto, London, Melbourne: Van Nostrand Reinhold Company, 1984, pp. 125-126, 129-130, 142-143. (RV, DSB, SI, <u>Learning</u>, Vanna Venturi House)

"AIA choices celebrate 'architectural pluralism'," <u>Buildings Design Journal</u>, May 1984, pp. 14-15. (Gordon Wu Hall)

Adams, Brooks, "Architects at Tea," <u>House & Garden</u>, May 1984, pp. 52-60. (Alessi tea sets)

Alba, Angel Fernandez, "In the Beginning Was the Word," <u>Quaderns</u>, 162 (1984), pp. 112114. (Wu Hall) (In Spanish and English)

"American Living Monuments," <u>Connoisseur</u>, July 1984, pp. 96-101. (Listing includes RV, p.

97)

"Architects' Product Designs," <u>Avenue</u>, April 1984, pp. 141-145. (Includes RV Knoll furniture, Formica mirror, Alessi tea service)

"Architects who turn houses into homes," <u>Avenue</u>, April 1984, p. 141. (Design Arts - Swid Powell and Knoll)

"Architectural Designs at The National Museum of the American Art," News Release, Smithsonian Institution, January 21, 1984. (RV as part of exhibition)

"Architectural Drawings by Robert Venturi," <u>Reflections</u> (The Journal of the School of Architecture, University of Illinois of Urbana-Champaign), Fall 1984, pp. 14-19. (Illustrations and captions, no text)

Bach, Jaume, "On Venturi and Catalonian Architecture," <u>Quaderns</u>, 162 (1984), pp. 150157. (In Spanish and English)

Blake, Peter, "What on Earth Is Happening to Our Buildings?," <u>The Pennsylvania</u> <u>Gazette</u>,

February 1984, pp. 32-38. (Institute for Scientific Information, R. Venturi theories, <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>)

Bletter, Rosemarie Haag, "Transformations of the American Vernacular: The Work of

Venturi, Rauch & Scott Brown," <u>Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown: A Generation of</u> <u>Architecture</u>, Exhibition Catalog, March 1984, pp. 2-19. (Traveling exhibition cosponsored by Krannert Art Museum and the School of Architecture, University of Illinois at UrbanaChampaign)

Bowen, William G., <u>Gifts to Princeton</u> 1983-1984, 1984, p. 22. (Quote from R. Venturi regarding Wu Hall.)

Brenner, Douglas, "Petrie House, Wainscott, New York, by Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Architectural Record Houses of 1984</u>, Mid-April 1984, pp. 92-95.

Brown, Kim, "Living Theater," <u>Diversion</u>, September 1984, pp. 241-244. (Izenour house)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "The 'Goofy' Dormer is Getting Respect," Philadelphia Inquirer, September 23, 1984, pp. 1-H, 9H. (mentions VRSB)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "They Live in Philadelphia, By Design," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>,

December 10, 1984, pp. 1-D, 4-D. (R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown's home)

Browning, Graeme, "Architect Venturi Shuns Blandness of Modernism," <u>The</u> <u>Wyoming State Tribune</u>, July 5, 1984, p. 10. (RV interview)

Carmody, Dierdre, "Debut for the Westway Park Plan," <u>New York Times</u>, June 21, 1984, p. B1.

Cast, David, "Seeing Vanbrugh and Hawksmoor," <u>Journal of the Society of</u> <u>Architectural Historians</u>, December 1984, pp. 310-327. (RV mention)

Chase, Marilyn, "The Architects' Tea Party," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, April 25, 1984, p. 28.

(Design arts)

Chevron, Doris, "Einkanfenin...," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, January 1984, pp. 160, 162. (Knoll Design Arts) (German edition)

Cogan, Andrew Barry, "From Las Vegas to Memphis: The Journey of Postmodern Architecture," Harvard College, March 1984, unpublished.

"Collection R. Venturi," <u>L'Architecture D'Aujourd'Hui</u>, October 1984, pp. 83-85. (Knoll Furniture) (In French)

Davis, Derek, "Breaking out of the mold," Zoo One, Fall 1984, pp. 6-7. (Treehouse)

Davis, Douglas, "Mr. Post-Postmodern," <u>Newsweek</u>, July 9, 1984, pp. 78, 80. (Recent VRSB work)

Dean, Andrea Oppenheimer, "Cerebral Campus Center that Abounds in Contradictions," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1984, pp. 200-203. (Wu Hall)

De Bonis, Antonio, "Under Two Cultures," <u>Eupalino</u>, Spring 1984, pp. 6-13. (Izenour House and Baghdad Mosque) (In Italian and English)

"Design Awards/Competitions," <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 1984, pp. 92-95. (List includes

Wu Hall, 1984 AIA Honor Award, p. 92; Wu Hall, 1983 Pennsylvania Society of Architects Design Award, p. 95)

"Design Eclettico," <u>Domus</u>, September 1984, pp. 74-75. (Knoll furniture) (In Italian and English)

Eisenman, Peter, "The End of Classical: The End of the Beginning, the End of the End," <u>Perspecta 21</u>, 1984. (reprinted in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory</u> <u>Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 522-538) (mentions RV)

"Environment, Natural and Man-Made, Subject of Conference," <u>Among Friends of</u> <u>LBJ</u> (Newsletter of Friends of LBJ Library), July 15, 1984, pp. 12-14. (D. Scott Brown quoted on design review boards)

Filler, Martin, "The Architectural Tabletop," <u>House & Garden</u>, Oct. 1984, pp. 96, 98, 104. (Includes RV's Swid Powell china and glass designs)

Filler, Martin, "Past With a Future," <u>House & Garden</u>, July 1984, pp. 46-50. (Knoll furniture)

Filler, Martin, "Personal Patterns," <u>House & Garden</u>, January 1984, pp. 90-99. (Venturi/Scott Brown house; profile of RV/DSB)

Filler, Martin, "Traces of Greatness," <u>House & Garden</u>, Oct. 1984, p. 250. (Announcement of VRSB drawings exhibit at Krannert Art Gallery)

Gandee, Charles K., "New products: Guess who's coming to dinner," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>,

Interiors issue, September 1984, pp. 172-173. (Swid Powell design arts)

Gandee, Charles K., "Profiles in History," <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 1984, pp. 166-170.

(Knoll furniture)

Giovannini, Joseph, "By Venturi: Something Borrowed, Something New," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, June 7, 1984, p. C10. (Knoll furniture)

Giovannini, Joseph, "Staircases That Command Center Stage," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, September 13, 1984, pp. C1, C6. (Vanna Venturi House)

Goldberger, Paul, "A Critical Crossroads for Times Square Plan," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, July 5, 1984, pp. B1, B5.

Goldberger, Paul, "Furniture World Raises Eyebrows Over Architect Venturi's New Line,"

Allentown Call-Chronicle, May 27, 1984. pp. G1, G5. (Venturi furniture)

Goldberger, Paul, "3 Design Plans Being Considered for Proposed Park Over the Westway," <u>The New York Times</u>, March 28, 1984, pp. B1, B4.

Goldberger, Paul, "Steve Solms Shows How to Give Downtown Philadelphia New Life," <u>Financial Enterprise</u>, winter 1984. (The Metropolitan)

Goldberger, Paul, "Venturi's Willfully Eccentric Furniture," <u>New York Times</u>, May 3, 1984, p. C12.

Goode, Ruth, "Frank Lloyd Wright: How He Looks to Architects Today," <u>MD</u> <u>Magazine</u>, April 1984, pp. 107-122.

"Gordon Wu Hall, Butler College, Princeton University," <u>Quaderns</u>, 162 (1984), pp. 107-111. (In Spanish and English)

"Gordon Wu Hall, Princeton University, New Jersey," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui,</u> February 1984, pp. 92-94. (In French) "Gordon Wu Hall, Princeton University, Princeton, New Jersey," <u>Global Architecture</u> <u>Document 10</u>, May 1984, pp. 76-81.

"Gordon Wu Hall, Princeton University," <u>Architectural Design</u>, Vol. 54, No. 3/4, 1984, pp. 5659.

Goulet, Patrice, "La Troisieme Generation," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, June 1984, pp.

2-9. (Includes description and photo of Franklin Court) (In French; English summary on p. LXXVIII)

Grabar, Oleg, "From the Past into the Future: On Two Designs for State Mosques," <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 1984, pp. 150-151. (Text and illustrations of VRSB mosque design on pp. 142-149)

Green, Jonathan, <u>American Photography - A Critical History 1945 to the Present</u>, 1984: Harry N. Abrams, Inc., pp. 166-167. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u> photos shown, mentioned.)

Greene, Elaine, "Extraordinary Ordinary," <u>House & Garden</u>, May 1984, pp. 158-165, 242, 244. (Petrie House)

Grimaldi, Francesco and Giuseppe Guerrera, "Vini Pregiati e Volgari Surgelati," <u>In</u> <u>Architettura</u>, Nov. 1984, pp. 20-21. (In Italian)

Groat, Linda, "Public Opinions of Contextual Fix," <u>Architecture</u>, November 1984, pp. 72-

75. (Includes Addition to Allen Memorial Art Museum)

Guerrera, Guiseppe, and Michele Cometa, "Decoration as Quotation and Comment, A reading of the 'architectures' of Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," 1984. (Unpublished manuscript, University of Palermo)

Hachiya, Masao, ed., "American Housing - Tradition and Individual Talent," <u>Nikkei</u> <u>Architecture</u>, October 15, 1984, pp. 206-232. (Izenour House on pp. 206-209) (In Japanese) (From <u>Architectural Record</u>, Record Houses, 1984)

Hackett, Regina, "Architect Has Point to Prove in Seattle," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, October 4, 1984, pp. D1, D3.

Hamm, Madeline McDermott, "Architect's Furniture Designs are Fat, Flat, Fun," <u>Houston Chronicle</u>, June 21, 1984, Section 6, pp. 1 & 2. (Knoll furniture)

Healy, Peggy and Iris Ihde Frey, Eds., <u>Salute to Italy: Celebrity Cookbook</u>, J.C. Penny Co., Inc., 1984, p. 108. (R. Venturi recipe for "Pasta for a Hot Summer Day")

Hellman, Louis, "Heads by Hellman," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, March 1984, pp. 32-34. (Caricature of R. Venturi's head)

Helms, Carol, with Ben Lloyd and Steven Wagner, "The Eurostyle Report -- The Look Defined," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, December 1984, pp. 71-83. (Venturi Knoll sofa on p. 77.)

Hennessee, Judith Adler, "Designers at the Table," <u>Town & Country</u>, October 1984, pp. 265-270. (Includes Swid Powell tableware; Alessi coffee/tea set)

Hine, Thomas, "The Diminishing Demand for Expressive Design," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, February 19, 1984, p. 12-I. (Mentions RV)

Hine, Thomas, "His Chairs Aren't Just Furniture," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 2, 1984, pp. 1D, 3D. (Knoll furniture)

Hine, Thomas, "Laurels for Phila. Architects," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 22, 1984, p. 1C. (Phila. AIA awards; Wu Hall)

Hine, Thomas, "Philadelphia's Best Buildings," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, December 9, 1984, pp. 20-28, 35. (R. Venturi was a Judge)

Hine, Thomas, "Philip Johnson: Master Builder," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 6, 1984. pp. C1-3. (mentions RV)

Holt, Steven, "From a Single Root," <u>Industrial Design</u>, May/June 1984, pp. 28-37. (Knoll furniture by Venturi; furniture design by Diffrient)

Hutchinson, Julie, "Venturi, Brown Building on Ideas," <u>Austin-American Statesman</u>, December 16, 1984, pp. E1, E18. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum; profile of RV & DSB)

"Insenierungen der Erinnerung" ("Mise-en-Scène of a Memory"), <u>Werk, Bauen +</u> <u>Wohnen</u>,

April 1984, pp. 28-33. (Three projects by VRSB: Penn's Light, National College Football Hall-of-fame, Franklin Court)

"Interview: Jean Nouvel," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, February 1984, pp. 3-14; English translation, pp. XLVI-LII. (Mentions RV)

"Interview: Stanley Tigerman," <u>Transition</u>, April 1984, pp. 24-29. (R. Venturi

mentioned) "Interview: Steven Izenour," Transition, April 1984, pp. 19-23.

Ishii, Kazuhiro, "Interview with Kazuhiro Ishii: Architecture, the Chair and Cardboard," <u>SD</u> (Space Design), October 1984, pp. 56-60. (In Special Feature section on Venturi furniture for Knoll) (In Japanese)

Janjigian, Robert, "Contextual Credit," <u>Interiors</u>, January 1984, pp. 146-147. (Wu Hall - <u>Interiors</u> Institutional Design Award)

Kallmayer, Lothar, "Ort, Bild Und Handlung," <u>Kunst Und Kirche</u>, 1/1984, pp. 2-3, 63-64.

(Cites D. Scott Brown) (In German, with English Summary)

Kallmeyer, Lothar, "Place - Challenge and Opportunity," <u>Ort-Zumutung und</u> <u>Chance</u>, January 1984, pp. 63-64. (D. Scott Brown and R. Venturi mentioned) (In German and English)

Keenan, Margaret M., "An Architect's Tour of Wu Hall," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, Jan. 25, 1984, pp. 11-15.

Klotz, Heinrich (ed.) with Volker Fischer, Andrea Gleiniger-Neumann, and Hans-Peter

Schwarz, <u>Die Revision der Moderne: Postmoderne Architektur, 1960-80</u>. Munchen: PrestelVerlag, and DAM Frankfurt, 1984. (Exhibition catalog; incl. VRSB projects, pp. 322-344; Izenour House, pp. 116-118.) (In German)

"Khulafa Street," Quaderns, 162 (1984), p. 130. (In Spanish and English)

Knight, Carleton III, "The Park Service as Client: II," <u>Architecture</u>, pp. 48-55. (Reference to Franklin Court)

La Badie, Donald, "Jack Tucker," <u>The Commercial Appeal</u>, Memphis, September 23, 1984, pp. F1, F2. (Memphis planning)

Laine, Christian K., "Robert Venturi," <u>Neocon 16 Program & Directory</u>, June 1984, p. 92.

(Profile of RV)

Larsen, Jonathan Z., "Portrait: Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown," <u>Life</u>, November 1984, pp. 23, 24, 26, 28, 30. (Reprinted as "Pop Goes Architecture!" in <u>SPAN</u> [New Delhi publication of USIS], August 1985, pp. 23-27) (Profile of RV & DSB)

Levine, Neil, <u>The Architecture of Frank Lloyd Wright</u>, Princeton, New Jersey: Princeton University Press, 1996, p. 373,429, 473, 491, 500, 503.. (Briefly mentions the connections btwn. designs by RV and Wright)

Long, Christopher, "Design of New Laguna Gloria Museum Keyed to Site, Function," <u>Austin American-Statesman</u>, December 23, 1984, p. 12. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Mackay, David, "Carll Tucker House," <u>The Modern House</u>, Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili, S.A., 1984, pp. 154-157. (In Spanish and English)

Mackay, David, "La Casa Unifamiliar," <u>The Modern House</u>, Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili, S.A., 1984, pp. 7-25. (Vanna Venturi House) (In Spanish)

Macrae-Gibson, Gavin, "The Ironies of the Difficult Whole: Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown's Gordon Wu Hall," <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), January 1984, pp. 85-6; photos, captions and Japanese text, pp. 73-84.

"Maison Izenour," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, December 1984, pp. 42-45. (Izenour House, Stony Creek) (In French)

Markoutsas, Elaine, "An Architect Borrows a Line or Two from the Classics," <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, June 10, 1984, Section 15, pp. 1 & 4. (Knoll furniture)

Marinelli, Ursula, "Breaking Away," <u>Lawrence Institute of Technology Magazine</u>, Summer 1984, pp. 1, 2, 4. (Interview with RV) Also in the same issue, "A Post-Modern Primer," by Robert Benson, p. 3. (Mentions RV)

Masheck, Joseph, "Judy Rifka and 'Postmodernism' in Architecture," <u>Art in America</u>, December 1984, pp. 148-163. (Mention of <u>Complexity and Contradiction in</u> <u>Architecture</u> and <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

McDevitt, Lorelei, "Special Report: Neocon 16 Review," <u>Designer's West</u>, August 1984, pp.

46, 48. (Includes Knoll furniture)

McGuire, Penny, "Design Review," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, March 1984, pp. 70-72. (Alessi Coffe and Tea Service sets.)

"Mesquita Estatal d'Irak," <u>Quaderns</u>, 162 (1984), pp. 128-129. (State Mosque, Baghdad, Iraq) (In Spanish and English)

Miller, Nory, "Grandma Never Looked So Good," <u>Metropolis</u>, June 1984, pp. 24-28, 39. (Knoll furniture)

Mladenovic, I., "Robert Venturi," <u>nas dom</u>, January 1984, pp. 29-32. (Biography and listing with photographs of many projects) (In Yugoslavian)

"Molecular Biology Building," <u>Quaderns</u>, 162 (1984), pp. 115-117. (Lewis Thomas Laboratory) (In Spanish and English)

Nannerini, Guiseppe, "Gordon Wu Hall for Butler, Princeton University, New Jersey," <u>L'Industria delle Costruzioni</u>, May 1984, pp. 40-45.

Nevins, Deborah, "High Styles: American Design in the Twentieth Century," <u>Antiques</u>, October 1985, pp. 770-778. (Chairs for Knoll)

Northcott, Kaye, "In Recognition of John Watson," Third Coast, September 1984. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Officina Alessi, 1984: Alessi. Coffee & Tea Service book, R. Venturi set p. 43.

Ogawa, Moriyuki, "Second Glance Chair," <u>SD</u> (Space Design), October 1984, p. 60. (In Special Feature section on Venturi furniture for Knoll) (In Japanese)

Ohashi, Teruaki, "Empathy and Estrangement," <u>SD</u> (Space Design), October 1984, pp. 54-

55. (In Special Feature section on Venturi furniture for Knoll) (In Japanese)

"PCA Honors Heiskell, Venturi & Scott Brown," <u>The Columns</u> (Newsletter of the Philadelphia College of Art) Vol. 1, No. 2 (1984), p. 1, 4. (D. Scott Brown and R. Venturi receive honorary degrees)

Pasca, Vanni, "Robert Venturi: Il Gioco delle Ombre Cinesi," <u>Casa Vogue</u>, September 1984, pp. 336-339. (Knoll furniture) (In Italian; English summary inside back cover)

"Petrie House," <u>Quaderns</u>, 162, 1984, pp. 118-121. (In Spanish and English)

Petzke, Diane, "Architects Target America's Table," <u>Streets</u>, December 16-22, 1984, p. 6. (Swid Powell Tableware)

"Philadelphia Firms Win PSA Awards," <u>AIA Philadelphia Chapter Newspaper</u>, October 1984, pp. 6-7. (Silver Medal awarded to VRSB for Izenour House)

<u>Philadelphia's Best Buildings: In [and Near] Center City</u>. published by the Foundation for

Architecture, 1994, pp. 9, 33, 35, 37. (Franklin Court, Guild House, Fisher Fine Arts Library, Widener Tree House [Philadelphia Zoo])

Phillips, Patricia C., "Robert Venturi," <u>Artforum</u>, November 1984, pp. 97-98. (Knoll furniture)

Plumb, Barbara, "Big-name architects create exciting table accessories," <u>Vogue</u>, October 1984, p. 510. (Swid-Powell dishes)

Plumb, Barbara, "Living: One-of-a-Kind," <u>Vogue</u>, August 1984, pp. 256-258. (Knoll furniture, p. 258)

"Presenting our Swid Powell Gallery: The Art of Building Tableware," <u>San Francisco</u> <u>Chronicle</u>, November 13, 1984, p. 35. (RV and the Grandmother Pattern)

Presidential Design Awards 1984, 1984, p. 16. (Franklin Court recipient of Award.)

<u>Rassegna Stampa Press Book - Officina Alessi</u>, September 1983 - July 1984. (Bound copies of articles regarding Alessi)

Reed, J.D., "Their Plates are Smashing," <u>Time</u>, December 17, 1984, p. 90. (Swid Powell Tableware)

"Regenerative Approaches to Mosque Design: Competition for State Mosque, Baghdad," <u>Mimar 11</u>, January-March, 1984, pp. 44-63.

Revson, James A., "architects dish it out," <u>Newsday</u>, June 5, 1984, pp. 6-7, 9. (Swid Powell design arts)

Rights, Susie, "Women Designers: If You Are a Girl Wanting to be an Architect...," <u>The Sentinel</u>, August 24, 1984, p. 32. (Career advice; quotes DSB)

"A Riverfront Park for New York is Proposed," <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 1984, p. 51. (Mention of Westway)

"Robert Venturi: Un Analisis de su Obra," <u>Sevilla</u>, Autumn 1984, unpaged. (Seminar Prospectus) (In Spanish)

Sanmartin, Antonio (interviewer), "Robert Venturi," <u>Quaderns</u>, 162 (1984), pp. 96-101. (In Spanish and English)

Schmertz, Mildred F., "Design Competition Entry for the State Mosque, by Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 1984, pp. 142-149. (Critique by Oleg Grabar on pp. 150-151)

Schmertz, Mildred F., "Izenour House, Stony Creek, Connecticut, by Steven Izenour of Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Architectural Record Houses of 1984</u>, Mid-April 1984, pp. 124-127.

Schmidt, Burghart, "Kaufliche Schonheit," <u>Umriss</u>, 1 + 2/1984, pp. 47-56. (Cites <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>) (In German)

Schulte, Lucy, "2 Architects Honored at NJIT Commencement," <u>The Star Ledger</u> [New Jersey], May 25, 1984. (RV, DSB)

Schwartz, Barth David, "Knoll International: The Revolution Revived," <u>Town and</u> <u>Country</u>, March 1984, pp. 223-234.

Schwartz, Helen, "Considering Architecture as Art," <u>The Home News</u>, November 25, 1984, p. F1. ("VRSB: A Generation of Architects" traveling exhibition, at Princeton)

Segrest, Robert, "The Perimeters Project: Notes for Design," published in Segrest R. and Bloomer, J. eds., "Without Architecture," <u>Art Papers 8</u>, No. 4, July-August 1984.

(reprinted in <u>Assemblage 1</u>, October 1986 and also in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 552-565) (Quotes RV; mentions <u>Complexity</u> and <u>Learning</u>)

Sidorsky, Emily, "Edwin Lutyens and Robert Venturi: The Presence of the Past in Gordon Wu Hall," unpublished student paper, May 4, 1984, 26 pages and bibliography.

Slavin, Maeve, "Out on the Table," <u>Interiors</u>, August 1984, pp. 152-155. (Mentions RV's Swid Powell dinnerware)

Slesin, Suzanne, "Accessories By Architects," <u>The New York Times</u>, May 31, 1984, p. C3. (Swid Powell design arts)

"Steven Izenour of Venturi, Rauch & Scott Brown," <u>GA Houses 16</u>, 1984, pp. 140-147. (House on Long Island Sound.)

Stockman, Leslie Ensor, "Originals," <u>Builder</u>, August 1984, pp. 82-95. (Ten American original houses, incl. Vanna Venturi House, p. 94)

Takase, Hayahiko, "Columbus, Indiana: Museum of Modern American Architecture," <u>SD</u> (Space Design), June 1984, pp. 27-41. (Fire Station No. 4, p. 38) (In Japanese)

Tang, Terry, "Robert Venturi: Of Ducks and Sheds," <u>The Weekly</u>, October 10-16, 1984, pp. 33-35. (Profile of RV re Seattle Art Museum)

Tarzan, Deloris, "Museum architect is named," <u>Seattle Times</u>, September 26, 1984. (Seattle Art Museum)

Tarzan, Deloris, "Museum design finalists differ widely in style," <u>The Seattle Times</u>, August 29, 1984, pp. F1, F7. (Seattle Art Museum)

Tarzan, Deloris, "The Venturi Venture," <u>The Seattle Times/Seattle Post-</u> <u>Intelligencer</u>, October 7, 1984, pp. F1, F2.

Taylor, Markland, "Stony Creek House Built to Sound Great," <u>New Haven Register</u>, May 20, 1984, p. F1. (Izenour House)

Thorne, Marta, "My Tailor is Rich," <u>Quaderns</u>, 162 (1984), pp. 122-125. (Knoll furniture) (In Spanish and English)

"Three New Residential Colleges for Princeton University," <u>American School &</u> <u>University</u>,

November 1984, pp. 16-18. (Louis I. Kahn Citation)

"Times Square," <u>Quaderns</u>, 162 (1984), pp. 126-127. (In Spanish and English)

Truppin, Andrea, "Jury on Venturi," <u>Interiors</u>, September 1984, pp. 154-155. (Knoll furniture)

Truppin, Andrea, "Neocon Preview: Two Way Stretch," <u>Interiors</u>, May 1984, pp. 228, 258.

(Knoll furniture)

Tusquets, Oscar, "Learning from Venturi," <u>Quaderns</u>, 162 (1984), pp. 102-106. (In Spanish and English)

Tyson, Kim, "What's in Store for the Warehouse District," <u>Austin American-</u> <u>Statesman</u>, December 1984, p. D1. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

"The Venturi Collection," <u>Avenue</u>, November 1984, p. 161. (Knoll advertisement of R. Venturi chairs.)

"Venturi from Afar," <u>Quaderns</u>, (1984), p. 131. (In Spanish and English)

"Venturi, Rauch & Scott Brown," <u>Currents</u>, November, 1984, pp. 1-4. (Exhibit of Iraq State Mosque Design, Boston ICA)

Viladas, Pilar, "Remembrance of Chairs Past," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, June 1984, p. 24. (News column item on Knoll furniture)

Viladas, Pilar, "Venturi, Rauch & Scott Brown," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, October 1984, pp. 88-93. (Khulafa Street, Treehouse, Primate Facility, Lewis Thomas Laboratory)

Vlerebome, Peggy, "Laguna Gloria Plans Aim at Variety," <u>Austin American-Statesman</u>, pp. B1, B12. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Vogel, Carol, "Home Design: Design Trends 1985," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, August

26, 1984, pp. 44-50. (Swid Powell tableware, pp. 48-49) von Moos, Stanislaus,

"On History, 'Architecture Parlante' and Populism," Quaderns,

(1984), pp. 132-149. (Essay on work of VRSB) (In Spanish and English)

Walsh, Michael, "Venturi's New Chairs are Tongue in Chic," <u>Chicago Sun-Times</u>, June 13, 1984, p. 47. (Knoll furniture)

Weinraub, Judith, "Breaking Boundaries: Robert Venturi's Unorthodox Designs," <u>The Washington Post</u>, May 24, 1984, Home Section, pp. 1, 22, 23, 30, 32. (Knoll furniture)

Wolf, Bruce, "Robert Venturi, American, architect," <u>Vogue</u>, January 1984. (R. Venturi quote re: "modern")

Wood, Charles G., Letter to the Editor, <u>Architectural Record</u>, March 1984, p. 4. (Questions Postmodernism)

"Wu Hall Honored," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, June 1, 1984, p. 22. ("Princeton Notebook" column item on Wu Hall)

Yamashita, Tsukasa (interviewer), "Eero Saarinen and His Works," <u>Eero Saarinen</u>, Extra Edition of <u>A+U</u> (<u>Architecture and Urbanism</u>), April 1984. (RV one of 7 architects interviewed by Tsukasa Yamashita) (In Japanese, pp. 187-190; and English, pp. 219-221)

1985

Abram, Joseph, <u>Perret et L'Ecole du Classicisme Structurel</u>. Ecole d'Architecture de Nancy - S.R.A., 1985. (Mentions RV; in French)

Ahronov, Ram, "Letter from Venice," <u>Blueprint</u>, September 1985, p. 9. (Venice Bridge)

Alhadeff, Gina, "E'la Volta del Neogotico," <u>Casa Vogue</u>, June 1985, pp. 166-167. (Delaware country house) (In Italian) (Photo by Matt Wargo)

"Alumni Receive AIA Award," Penn in Ink, Fall 1985, p. 12. (AIA Firm Award)

Anderson, Grace, "Big Park for the Big Apple," <u>Architectural Record</u>, January 1985, pp. 124-131. (Westway State Park)

"Architect Sets Sights on Capturing Austin's Charms," <u>Laguna Gloria Art Museum</u> <u>Preview</u>, January/February 1985, p. 1.

Aymonino, Carlo, "Progetto Prossimi Venturi Per Roma," <u>Europeo</u>, March 1985, p. 113. (Rome Project) (In Italian)

Beeler, Raymond L., Ed., "Westway Park," <u>The Princeton Journal</u> (Thematic Studies in Architecture, Volume 2 - Landscape), 1985: Princeton Architectural Press, pp. 196-199. (Westway)

Beispiele, Sechs, "Ziegel alsbestimmendes Fassadenmaterial," <u>Baumeister</u>, November 1985, pp. 21-41. (Gordon Wu Hall) (In German)

Blodgett, Geoffrey, <u>Oberlin Architecture</u>, <u>College and Town</u>: A <u>Guide to its Social</u> <u>History</u>,

Oberlin, OH: Oberlin College, 1985, p. 54, 55. (short analysis and photo of Allen Memorial Art Museum addition)

Boissiere, Olivier, "Reveil a L'Art," <u>L'Architecture D'Aujourd'Hui</u>, June 1985, pp. viixii.

(In French)

Boles, Daralice D., "High Style Estate Sale," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, November 1985. ("High Styles" Exhibit at the Whitney)

Boyle, Susan, "Forging a Partnership: The New SAM," <u>Arts + Architecture</u>, Volume 3, Number 4 (1985), pp. 15-16. (Seattle Art Museum)

Brewster, Todd, "High Style: Born in the USA," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, October 1985, pp. 42, 46-48. ("High Styles" Exhibit, Whitney Museum)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "Bringing Top Artists to Furniture Design," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, January 23, 1985, pp. 1-D, 8-D. (Knoll Furniture)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "Fireplaces are glowing in popularity," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, March 3, 1985, pp. 1-H, 8-H. (Izenour House)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "Visions of the Vet," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 30, 1985, pp. 1-C, 4-C, 5-C. (Proposals to improve Veteran's Stadium)

Burney, Jan, "Venturi Capital," <u>Building Design</u>, May 10, 1985, p. 2. (R. Venturi addresses RIAS Convention, Stirling, Scotland)

Campolieti, Giuseppe, "Larchitecture Utopica Spinge su Strade Nuove," <u>De</u> <u>Gazzetino</u>, September 17, 1985. (mentions RV; in Italian)

Cantor, Laurel M., <u>The Spires of Princeton University: An Architectural Tour of the</u> <u>Campus</u>, Princeton: Princeton University Office of Communications/Publications, 1985, unpaged. (Wu Hall, Molecular Biology)

Capuano, A., "Sul fronte del porto," <u>Controspazio</u>, July-September 1985, pp. 30-57. (Westway) (In Italian, with English translation pp. 80-86)

"Chicago's Navy Pier," <u>Hearings Before ... Subcommittee On the Department of the</u> <u>Interior and Related Agencies</u>, October 15, 1985, pp. 122-129. (Testimony regarding preservation of Navy pier, includes facsimile of R. Venturi letter and D. Scott Brown report "Planning the Expo")

Crosbie, Michael J., "A Benediction for Contradiction: Venturi, Rauch & Scott Brown Wins the AIA Firm Award," <u>Architecture</u>, February 1985, pp. 70-73. (Profile of VRSB)

Crosbie, Michael J., "Friendly House Full of Surprises," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1985, pp. 226233; <u>Architecture Quarterly</u>, Fall 1985, pp. 4-11. (House in Delaware)

Crosbie, Michael J., "The Making of a 'Magical Place'," <u>Architecture</u>, October 1985, pp. 5461. (Treehouse)

Davis, Douglas, "Campus Americana," April 1985, pp. 22-27. (Mentions Gordon Wu Hall)

De Forest, Ann, "Once Upon A Porch," <u>Philadelphia</u>, July 1985, pp. 166, 168, 170. (Izenour House)

"Denise Scott Brown," <u>Interni</u>, July/August 1985, p. 29. (Issue devoted to women in the visual arts)

"Design Diversity Brings Obstacles, Opportunities," <u>Engineering News-Record</u>, June 6, 1985, pp. 22-25.

"Design Futures 85: Stirling," <u>Prospect</u> (RIAS Journal), Summer 1985, p. 9. (R. Venturi addresses RIAS Convention, Stirling, Scotland)

Dietsch, Deborah K., "George D. Widener Memorial Treehouse for the Children's Zoo, Philadelphia," <u>Architectural Record</u>, September 1985, pp. 120-125.

Dillon, David, "'Mudpit' Architecture Goes Mainstream," <u>The Dallas Morning News</u>, May 26, 1985, pp. 1C, 2C. (Profile of VRSB)

Dillon, David, "Shaping a New Home for an Art Institution," <u>The Dallas Morning</u> <u>News</u>, October 30, 1985, pp. 1F, 3F. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Dillon, David, "'What Makes a City'," <u>The Dallas Morning News</u>, May 20, 1985, pp. 1-E, 3-

E. (Conference; R. Venturi was panelist)

"Distinguished Panel of Architects View Value Architecture," <u>Construction News</u>, July 26, 1985, p. 18. (Steve Izenour speaks at 1985 AIA Convention, San Francisco) Donohoe, Victoria, "Center City Location of Temple Gallery is a Masterstroke," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 1, 1985, p. 35.

Donohoe, Victoria, "Modern Furniture by Venturi," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 15, 1985, p. 16. (Knoll Furniture)

Eichhorn, Lisa, "Venturi Grabs Honor of '84 Madison Medal," <u>The Daily</u> <u>Princetonian</u>, February 16, 1985, pp. 1, 9. (R. Venturi receives Princeton Alumni Award)

Feldman, Loren, "Unbuilt Philadelphia," <u>Philadelphia</u>, October 1985, pp. 147-149. (City Edges Billboards)

Ferretti, Fred, "Good Design is Good Business," <u>United</u>, March 1985, pp. 50-53, 125-126.

(Knoll furniture.)

Filler, Martin, "Tall Stories," <u>The New York Review of Books</u>, December 5, 1985, pp. 11-18.

(Review of book by Ada Louise Huxtable; R. Venturi mentioned throughout)

Filler, Martin, "The Interior Landscape and the Politics of Change," <u>High Styles:</u> <u>Twentieth Century American Design</u>, New York: Whitney Museum of American Art, 1985, pp. 161-189. (Mentions R. Venturi, D. Scott Brown)

"\$500,000 Gift Makes Possible a New Entrance to Campus ...," Princeton University <u>Campaign Bulletin</u>, Spring 1985, p. 8. (Stockton Court)

Forgey, Benjamin, "Adventures in Urban Design," <u>The Washington Post</u>, May 4, 1985, pp. D1, D7. (Profile of RV/VRSB)

Forgey, Benjamin, "Silver Spring's Salvation," <u>The Washington Post</u>, March 9, 1985, p. C1. (S. Izenour quoted)

"Forgotten Buildings In U.S. Architecture," <u>The New York Times</u>, June 6, 1985. (Steve Izenour quoted, contributes to book being reviewed.)

Frampton, Kenneth, "Richard Meier's Museum fur Kunsthandwerk," <u>A + U</u> (Architecture and Urbanism), September 1985, pp. 40-48. (Venturi's entry in competition mentioned.) (In Japanese and English)

"Franklin Court is a Winner," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 31, 1985, p. 6-D. (Presidential Design Award)

Fuller, Larry Paul, "The Land, The City, The Human Spirit: Building the Emerging American Landscape, A Review," <u>Center</u>, Vol. 1, 1985, pp. 64-69. (Review of Symposium at University of Texas at Austin; DSB quoted)

Fuller, Larry Paul, ed., <u>The Land, The City, and The Human Spirit</u>, University of Texas:

LBJ School/LBJ Library, 1985. (DSB's "Visions of the Future...," pp. 108-114 [Republic Square]; panel discussion, pp. 126-136; DSB comment on design review boards, pp. 66-67, as well as in panel discussion) "The Furniture Design of Robert Venturi," <u>AIA Philadelphia Chapter Newsletter</u>, No. 2 1985, pp. 6-7.

Gallery, John, "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Master Builders</u>, ed. Diane Maddex, Washington, DC: The Preservation Press, 1985, pp. 178-181.

Games, Stephen, "What Revival," <u>Behind the Facade</u>, London: Ariel Books/British Broadcasting Corp., 1985, pp. 11-32. (Discusses R. Venturi's influence on Postmodernism)

"Gatherings," <u>Corporate Monthly</u>, June 1985, p. 6. (Photograph of R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown at Foundation for Architecture lecture given by Paul Goldberger.)

Gelfer-Jorgensen, "Ornamentalisme," <u>Louisiana Revy</u>, July 1985, pp. 40-45. (Design Arts -- Alessi tea service) (In Danish)

Goldberger, Paul, "A Time for Continuity," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, September 22, 1985, pp. 50-55. (R. Venturi's theories)

Golberger, Paul, "Architecture - Confusion & History," <u>Corporate Monthly</u>, June 1985, pp. 24, 26, 28, 58, 60, 64, 67-68. (Mentions R. Venturi)

Goldberger, Paul, "When American Design Grew Up," <u>The New York Times</u>, September 20, 1985, pp. C1, C25. (Whitney "High Styles" exhibit)

Guenzi, Carolo, <u>Le Affinita' Elettive</u>, 1985: Electa Editrice, pp. 153-158. (Bureau in William and Mary Style shown.) (In Italian)

Halpern, Merle, "Denise Scott Brown: The Architect as Innovator," <u>The Mt. Airy</u> <u>Express</u>, July 1985, p. 11. (Profile of DSB)

Halpern, Merle, Essays on Creative Design," <u>The Mt. Airy Express</u>, July 1985, p. 14. (Review of <u>Campidoglio</u>)

Handlin, David P., <u>American Architecture</u>, London: Thames and Hudson, 1985. (Reference to RV, pp. 264-267)

Hanna, Annetta, "Psychodrama in Milan," <u>Industrial Design</u>, May/June 1985, pp. 16-21, 74, 76, 78, 80. (Milan Triennale)

Helterhoff, Manuela, "Sofas to Soda Siphons: Consumerism at the Whitney," <u>The</u> <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, September 26, 1985, p. 28. ("High Styles" Exhibit)

Hine, Thomas, "A Spunky Critic Gives Architects Reason to Pause," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, p. 16-G. (Profile of Tom Wolfe; mentions VRSB)

Hine, Thomas, "Architects Who Sought New Horizons," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 27, 1985, pp. 1-J, 14-J. (Profile of VRSB)

Hine, Thomas, "For good or ill, Center City is being redefined," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, April 21, 1985, p. 18-E. (Center City development; D. Scott Brown quoted)

Hine, Thomas, "The Zoo's New Answer to the Call of the Wild," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>,

April 10, 1985, pp. 1D, 6D. (Treehouse)

Hine, Thomas, "Zoo's New Tree House Wins the Laurels of Local Architects," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 21, 1985, p. 3-E.

Hines, Thomas, "Windows Into Their Work: Architects As Writers," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times Book Review</u>, September 8, 1985, pp. 1, 32, 34. (Includes R. Venturi/D. Scott Brown writings)

Hirst, Arlene and Michael Walker, "Hot Properties," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, January 1985, p. 8. (Seattle Art Museum)

Holmes, Ann, "New Austin Museum Shown as Work in Progress," <u>Houston</u> <u>Chronicle</u>, April 20, 1985, Section 4, p. 1. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Horn, Richard, <u>Fifties Style: Then and Now</u>, New York: Beech Tree Books, pp. 102, 121,

138. (Mentions <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, <u>Learning from Las</u> <u>Vegas</u>, Best Products)

"House on Long Island Sound," <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), July 1985, pp. 18-24. (Izenour House)

"Imparando da Las Vegas," <u>Domus</u>, October 1985. (Review of Italian edition of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

"Intarsien und Mehrfarbigkeit," <u>Baumeister</u>, December 1985, pp. 44-49. (Gordon Wu Hall) (In German)

Izenour, George C., "Shaping Sound," <u>Architectural Record</u>, October 1985, pp. 170-173. (Describes acoustical design of Izenour house)

Jameson, Frederic, "Architecture and the Critique of Ideology," published in Ockman, Joan, et al, ed., <u>Architecture, Criticism, Ideology</u>. Princeton: Princeton University Press,

1985. (reprinted in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 440-461) (mentions RV and <u>Complexity</u>)

Jencks, Charles, "New Representation -- den Kommunikatoriske mode," <u>Louisiana</u> <u>Revy</u>, July 1985, pp. 23-29. (Gordon Wu Hall pictured) (In Danish)

Jordy, William H., "Robert Venturi and the Decorated Shed," <u>The New Criterion</u>, May 1985, pp. 58-68.

Klotz, Heinrich, Guest Editor, "Robert Venturi," <u>AD - Revision of the Modern</u>, March/April 1985, pp. 76-78. (Copley Square Competition, Boston [1966]; Vanna Venturi House)

Klotz, Heinrich, Guest Editor, "Steven Izenour," <u>AD - Revision of the Modern</u>, Vol. 55, No. 3/4 March/April 1985, pp. 48-49. (House on Long Island Sound)

Koch, Kathryn Ward, "Accessible Architecture," <u>The Washington Times Magazine</u>, May 9, 1985, pp. 4-6. (Profile of RV/VRSB)

Kornwolf, James D., Modernism in America 1937-1941, 1985, pp. 16-17, 18, 20, 77, 253. (Catalogue and Exhibition of Four Architectural Competitions, R. Venturi mentioned.)

LaBadie, Donald, "Planner Measuring Social Need," Memphis <u>Commercial Appeal</u>, January 17, 1985. (Profile of D. Scott Brown)

Lampugnani, Vittorio Magnago, <u>Architecture and City Planning in the Twentieth</u> <u>Century</u>, New York: Van Nostrand Reinhold Company Inc., 1985 (originally published in Germany as <u>Architektur und Städtebau des 20. Jahrhunderts</u>, 1980). (References to RV on pp. 193, 224-226)

Larsen, Jonathan Z., "Pop goes architecture," <u>SPAN</u>, August 1985, pp. 23-27. (Vanna Venturi house, Knoll chairs, Gordon Wu Hall)

Lavin, Sylvia, "Vincent Scully," <u>Domus</u>, October 1985, p. 22. (Interview, Discusses R. Venturi) (In Italian and English)

Loring, John, "Positively Good Design," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, May 1985, pp. 62-65. (Design Arts)

MacDonald, Kent, "The Commercial Strip - From Main Street to Television Road," <u>Landscape</u>, Vol. 28, No. 2, 1985, pp. 12-19. (quotes and references from <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>.)

Macrae-Gibson, Gavin, <u>The Secret Life of Buildings: An American Mythology for</u> <u>Modern Architecture</u>, Cambridge: The MIT Press, 1985, pp. 142-169. (Chapter on Gordon Wu Hall)

McCombie, Mel, "Architectural Artistic Accent," <u>Onward</u>, October 15, 1985, p. 27. (Review of Exhibit "Scopes and Scales of Design," Austin, Texas, which included D. Scott Brown's Warehouse District Plan)

McCullar, Michael, "Laguna Gloria Design: 'Scale and Presence," <u>Austin</u> <u>AmericanStatesman</u>, October 6, 1985, pp. J1, J6.

Mendini, Alessandro, "Febraur 1983," <u>Louisiana Revy</u>, July 1985, pp. 30-33. (Design Arts -- Knoll Chairs) (In Danish)

Merkel, Jayne, "Art of Architecture on Display at CAC," <u>The Cincinnati Enquirer</u>, July 16, 1985, p. D-9. (Exhibit of VRSB drawings at Contemporary Arts Center)

Miller, R. Craig, "No 661 Queen Anne Chair and No. 664 Sheraton Chair," <u>Notable</u> <u>Acquisitions - 1984-1985</u> -- The Metropolitan Museum of Art, p. 61. (Knoll Chairs)

Muntanola, Josep, <u>Comprender La Arquitectura</u>, 1985. (In Spanish) (Mentions R. Venturi, shows R. Venturi sketches)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Ground Up," <u>Artforum</u>, October 1985, p. 10. (Influence of John Summerson on <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>)

Nakamura, Toshio, Editor, "Information," <u>A + U</u> (Architecture and Urbanism), September 1985, p. 6. (R. Venturi's Knoll chairs and table shown.) (In Japanese)

"NEA Inaugurates Presidential Design Program with 13 Awards," <u>Architecture</u>, February 1985, pp. 11,16. (Franklin Court)

Nelson, Mary Jo, "City's Downtown 'Classic Mistake', But Salvageable, Architect Says," <u>Sunday Oklahoman</u>, May 12, 1985, pp. 1, 11. (S. Izenour discusses downtown Oklahoma City)

Olten, Carol, "Architects and Artists Swap Views and Techniques at West Week," <u>The San</u>

Diego Union, April 7, 1985, p. F-13. (Quotes R. Venturi)

Paulis, Margherita Rossi, "Officina Alessi - Robert Venturi," 1985. (Brochure for Campidoglio Tray.)

Pile, John F., "High Styles," <u>American Craft</u>, December 1985/January 1986, pp. 24-31.

Phillips, Lisa, "Total Style," <u>High Styles: Twentieth Century American Design</u>, New York: Whitney Museum of American Art, 1985, pp. 192-209. (Grandmother Chair)

Price, Libby, "Prize-Winning Firm to Send Representative to May Chapter Meeting," <u>OC/AIA Advisor</u> (Oklahoma Chapter), April 1985, pp. 1-3. (S. Izenour to address chapter meeting)

"Princeton Notebook: Alumni Day 1985," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, March 13, 1985, p. 18.

(R. Venturi wins Madison Medal)

"Progress on Westway & Westway Park," <u>Oculus</u>, January 1985, p. 11.

Prowler, Donald, <u>Modest Mansions</u>, Emmaus, PA: Rodale Press, 1985. (Chapter on Trubek-Wislocki Houses, pp. 202-209; also illustration of "Eclectic House" facades, p. 16)

Ralli, Giovanna, "Un Obelisco Tra Roma E Las Vegas," <u>Casa Vogue</u>, May 1985, p. 225. (Rome Project Obelisk) (In Italian)

Reif, Rita, "A Kaleidoscope of American Design," <u>The New York Times</u>, September 1985, p. H31. (Whitney "High Styles" exhibit.)

Restany, Pierre, "Le Affinita Elettive," <u>Domus</u>, April 1985, cover and pp. 81-87. (R. Venturi designed "William and Mary" chest of drawers on cover.)

"RIAS Convention," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, June 1985, p. 47. (R. Venturi addressed convention in Scotland)

"Robert Venturi," <u>A Style for the Year 2001</u>, Tokyo: Joint Editorial Effort of Shinkenseniku, JA & A+U, Summer 1985, pp. 210-211. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

"Robert Venturi," <u>L'Industria del Mobile</u>, May 1985, p. 58. (William and Mary Bureau) (In Italian)

"Robert Venturi: Un Mobile Nello Stile Guglielmo e Marina," <u>Arredorama</u>, October 1985, p.

53. (William and Mary Bureau) (In Italian)

Rossi, Aldo, "Architetti di tutto il mondo... confrontateui!" <u>Marco Polo</u>, July-August 1985, pp. 42-45. (Venice bridge) (In Italian)

Russell, Jim, "VRSB Wins Top Chapter Honors," <u>Philadelphia Architect</u>, July/August 1985, p. 8. (Photo p. 6) (Philadelphia Zoo Tree house wins Gold Medal) Scheiman, Diane, "Modern Design: From Mackintosh to Venturi and Beyond," <u>Design Lines</u>, Winter 1985, pp. 1, 3. (Knoll Furniture)

Schulze, Franz, <u>Mies van der Rohe: A Critical Biography</u>. Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 1985, p. 298. (Discusses <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>)

Scully, Vincent, "Architecture: Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Digest</u>,

March 1985, pp. 184-191, 234, 236. (House in Delaware)

Scully, Vincent, "Buildings Without Souls," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, September 8, 1985, pp. 43, 62, 64, 66, 109-110, 116. (Discusses R. Venturi's influence.)

Slesin, Suzanne, "Tracing the Paths of 20th-Century American Design," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, September 19, 1985, pp. C1, C6. (Whitney "High Styles" exhibit)

Sporkin, Elizabeth, "Designing Duo," <u>USA Today</u>, February 4, 1985, p. 3D. (Profile of RV & DSB)

"State Mosque of Iraq," <u>Art & Design</u>, February 1985, pp. 34-35. (VRSB project description of Mosque)

"State Mosque of Iraq, Invited International Design Competition," <u>Architecture and</u> <u>Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), August 1985, pp. 12-15. (VRSB project description of Mosque) (In Japanese and English)

Turner, Drexel, "Austin's New Laguna Gloria Museum," <u>Cite</u>, Summer 1985, p. 5. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Turner, Paul Venable, <u>Campus: An American Planning Tradition</u>. Cambridge, MA: The MIT Press, 1984, pp. 304. (Brief mention of RV and Princeton)

"Treehouse: A World of Magic and How the Zoo Created It," <u>Zoo One</u>, Summer 1985, pp. 1-

15. (Entire issue of Philadelphia Zoo magazine devoted to Tree house)

"The Venturi Collection," ID, July/August 1985, p. 119. (Knoll chairs)

"Venturi, Rauch, Scott Brown: A Tradition of 'Friendly' Design," <u>Building Design</u> <u>Journal</u>, June 1985, p. 18. (AIA Firm Award)

"Venturi, Rauch, Scott-Brown," <u>Terza Mostra Internazionale Di Architettura</u>, Venice: Biennale Di Venezia, 1985, Vol. II, pp. 330-331. (Venice Bridge Design)

"Venturi, Robert," <u>Contemporary Landscape: From the Horizon of Postmodern</u> <u>Design</u>, Kyoto: National Museum of Modern Art, 1985, pp. 126-129. (Exhibit catalogue)

Vider, Elise, "The Objects of Their Affection," <u>Philadelphia</u>, May 1985, pp. 212-217. (Profiles R. Venturi)

Vogel, Carol, "Celebrating American Design," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, September 15, 1985, pp. 44-46, 48, 50, 70-73. (Whitney "High Styles" exhibit) Vogel, Carol, "The Search For New Ideas," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, September 22, 1985, pp. 22-23. (References <u>Complexity and Contradiction in</u> <u>Architecture</u>, discusses design arts.)

Von Eckardt, Wolf, "Toward a Handsome America," <u>Time</u>, February 11, 1985, pp. 84-85.

(Presidential Design Awards -- Franklin Court.) von Moos, Stanislaus, "Rund um

die Fernsehantenne des 'Guild House'," <u>Grenzbereiche der Architektur</u>. Basel: Birkhäuser Verlag, 1985. (In German)

Waldron, Ann, editor, "To 'open and broaden ... minds that can solve the problems...'," <u>Campaign Bulletin</u>, Princeton University, February 1985, p. 6. (Forbes College)

Weinberg-Staber, Margit, "Lernen von Venturi," <u>du</u> (Die Zeitschrift fur Kunst und Kultur), 1/1985, pp. 64-65. (Knoll furniture) (In German)

Weller, Anthony, "Travel Notes: Robert Venturi -- The Golden Air of Rome," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, May 1985, pp. 90, 94, 98, 100.

"Westway," Controspazio, July-September 1985, pp. 41-45, 83.

Wigglesworth, Jamie, "History and Creativity: A Dialogue between the Three Theoretical Positions of Blondel, Gropius, and Venturi", unpublished UCLA School Paper, 1985. (RV/DSB philosophies about art and architecture)

Williams, Sarah, "The Architecture of the Academy," <u>Change</u> (The Magazine of Higher

Learning), March/April 1985, pp. 14-30, 50-55. (Campus buildings across nation including Wu Hall at Princeton by VSBA.)

Woollen, Evans, "Towards an Architecture of Process," <u>Arts + Architecture</u>, Volume 3, Number 4 (1985), pp. 65-67. (Discussed Wu Hall)

Zevi, Bruno, "Ritornare a Las Vegas," L'Espresso, Nov. 17, 1985. (Review of Italian edition of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1980s)

<u>1986</u>

"Addressing the American City: Four Interviews," <u>Crit 17</u>, Fall 1986, pp. 6-8. (Includes interview with Denise Scott Brown)

Anderson, Kurt, "Breaking Out of the Box," <u>Time</u>, January 6, 1986, pp. 102-103. (Treehouse)

Arnason, H. H., <u>History of Modern Art</u>, New York: Harry N. Abrams, Inc., 1986, pp. 691693. (includes section on RV)

Banham, Reyner, "That Interesting Play," <u>Times Literary Supplement</u>, June 20, 1986. (Vanna Venturi House)

Berkson, Bill, "Seattle Sites," <u>Art in America</u>, July 1986, pp. 68-82, 133, 135. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Big Things for Big Cities," <u>Oz</u> (journal of the College of Architecture and Design, Kansas State University), 1986, pp. 42-43. (VRSB project descriptions of designs for Marconi Plaza and Times Square Plaza)

Binzen, Peter, "Local Architects Build an International Name," The Philadelphia Inquirer, May 26, 1986, p. 3-E. (Business section profile of VRSB)

Boasberg, Leonard W., "Venturi to Design National Gallery Addition in London," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 25, 1986, p. 4D.

Branston, John, "Downtown's Changing Face," <u>The Commercial Appeal Mid-South</u> <u>Magazine</u>, August 3, 1986, pp. 6-12, 14. (Memphis)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "Workshop Applies Fine Arts to Fabric," <u>New York Times</u>, July 24, 1986, pp. C1, C12. (work for Fabric Workshop)

Carron, Fay, "And the Winner Is Still - Vinyl Tile," <u>Corporate Design & Realty</u>, June 1986, pp. 110-111. (Houston Hall, Malcom S. Forbes Jr. College.)

Cass, Julia, "Walk in Space," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 5, 1986, pp. 1-A, 18-A. (World of Primates exhibit)

Collins, Michael, "The Robert Venturi Collection," <u>Art & Design</u>, October 1986, pp. 28-35.

(Knoll furniture)

Colquhoun, Alan, "Moderne Architektur und Geschichtlichkeit," <u>Archithese</u>, No. 5, 1986, pp. 8-24. (ISI building; in German)

Cometa, Michele and Giuseppe Guerrera, "La Decorazione tra Citazione e Commento," <u>In Architettura</u>, March, 1986, pp. 32-33, 44-45. (Commentary on VRSB designs and philosophy) (In Italian)

Cumming, Hugh, and Anthony van Tulleken, "Memphis Design and other International Styles," <u>Art & Design</u>, March 1986, pp. 50-57. ("Grandmother Pattern" Knoll chairs.)

"Dedicato Al Bambini," Abitare 248, October 1986. (Philadelphia Zoo)

Diamond, John, "Higher Design, Higher Stakes," <u>Philadelphia Business Journal</u>, December 22-28, 1986, pp. 1, 18-19. (Profile of VRSB) Diamonstein, Barbaralee, "A lot of architects say the idea is the thing, but it isn't. The detail is what carries the building," <u>House Beautiful</u>, April 1986, p. 180. (Interview with Philip Johnson, who states "Robert Venturi seems to me the most important architect in the world today.")

Dodoye-Alali, Anthony, "A World Class Museum for Seattle," <u>Daily Journal of</u> <u>Commerce</u>,

September 10, 1986. (Seattle Art Museum)

Eddy, David Hamilton, "Robert Venturi: Virtuoso of the Intelligent House," <u>RIBA</u> Journal, March 1986, pp. 24-25.

"8th Annual Interior Design Guild Designer of the Year Awards in South Florida," <u>The Designer/Specifier</u>, July 1986, p. 64. (First place award winner has Venturi designed Knoll chair in photo.)

"Famous architect to speak," <u>Delaware County Daily Times</u>, March 17, 1986, p. 26. (Swarthmore lecture)

Farrell, Jo, "Books of the Month," <u>Art and Design</u>, June 1986, p. 34. (Review of <u>Postmodern Visions: Drawings, Paintings, and Models by Contemporary Architects</u> edited by Heinrich Klotz, has Venturi drawing of Flint house.)

Faulkner, Ray, Lee Ann Nissen and Sarah Faulkner, <u>Inside Today's Home</u>, Fifth Edition, 1986: CBS College Publishing, pp. 23, 173, 222, 225, 418. (R. Venturi & D. Scott Brown's house, Knoll furniture.)

Ferreira, Al, Editor, "How Architects View Colors, Shapes and Textures," <u>Brick & Clay</u>, February 1986, pp. 26-27. (Gordon Wu Hall, ISI, Molecular Biology Bldg. at Princeton)

"Il Figlio Architetto," <u>Abitare 245</u>, July 1986, pp. 120-124. (Izenour House on Long Island)

Forgey, Benjamin, "A Treehouse Is a Home," <u>The Washington Post</u>, June 21, 1986, pp. D1,

D7. (Treehouse and Primate Center)

Forty, Adrian, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown on the National Gallery Extension," <u>Artscribe International</u>, September/October 1986, pp. 32-34. (Interview)

Fuchs, Daniel M., "Venturi's Princeton buildings: Blessing or curse? -- Incompetent designing," <u>The Daily Princetonian</u>, February 26, 1986, p. 6.

Fuchsberg, Paula, "Zoo's primates ready for guests at new home," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, June 6, 1986, pp. 3-4 (Friday Section.) (Primate Center)

Gallatin, Charles E., editor, "Venturi Talks About Final Plans for Austin Museum," <u>Texas Architect</u>, March-April 1986, pp. 20-22. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Geibel, Victoria, "All in the Family," <u>Metropolis</u>, November 1986, pp. 42-47. (SI, House on Long Island Sound)

Gildea, Michael, "The Politics of Art -- Blame it on Venturi," <u>In Style</u>, Summer 1986, pp. 78, 86-87. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Goldberger, Paul, "Venturi Chosen to Design Extension of the National Gallery in London," <u>The New York Times</u>, January 25, 1986, p. 13.

Goldblatt, David, "The Frequency of Architectural Acts: Diversity and Quantity in Architecture," unpublished paper 1986. (Critique of RV's critique of modern architecture)

Gopnik, Adam, "Reflections -- Quattrocento Baseball," <u>The New Yorker</u>, May 19, 1986, pp. 89-92. (Compares the Dodgers to an "...[RV] version of a Monticello house..."

Gordon, Alastair, editor, "Venturi, Rauch & Scott Brown," <u>Beaux Arch '86</u>, 1986, p. 56. (Private residence, Eastern Long Island)

Gregotti, Vittorio, "A Proposito di Decorazione," <u>Panorama</u>, August 17, 1986, pp. 19-20.

(Lewis Thomas Laboratory)

Gubler, Jacques, "Laboratorio di Biologia Molecolare della Princeton University," <u>Casabella</u>, September 1986, pp. 4-13. (Lewis Thomas Laboratory) (In Italian and English)

Hackett, Regina, "Architects Have Mixed Reaction to Art Museum Plans," <u>Seattle</u> <u>PostIntelligencer</u>, September 11, 1986, p. C7. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "Board to See Sketches of New Seattle Art Museum," <u>Seattle</u> <u>PostIntelligencer</u>, September 3, 1986, p. A5.

Hackett, Regina, "Children offer advice to museum architect," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, May 29, 1986, p. C-1. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "Investing in Art," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, September 7, 1986. (SAM)

Hackett, Regina, "First Look at Art Museum Sketches," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, September 4, 1986, p. D1. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "Venturi on Seattle: Buildings are friendly, but he is reserved," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, July 5, 1986, pp. C1, C3. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "Why Wait for the New Museum, Artists Ask," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, September 24, 1986, p. C1, C11. (SAM)

Hannon, John, "An Architect's View Of Main Street," <u>Roxborough Times</u>, August 21, 1986, p. 6. (Interview With RV)

"Here We Go Round the Square Again," <u>Art & Design</u>, March 1986, pp. 40-41, Back Cover. ("Inside Story" gossip column on Sainsbury Wing competition and RV's selection, back cover image of RV)

Herndon, John, "Combining Art and History," <u>Austin American-Statesman</u>, January 9, 1986, p. D1. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Hewitt, Mark A., "Robert Venturi and the Rhetoric of Polychromy in Recent American Architecture," unpublished paper, 1986.

Hill, Gregory, "Why Our Architecture Goes Flat," <u>Seattle Times</u>, November 8, 1986, p. A11. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hine, Thomas, "Laboratory, park site cited by architects," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June

6, 1986, p. 5-C. (Molecular Biology Building, Princeton)

Hine, Thomas, "Venturi Takes on a British Treasure," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 2, 1986, pp. 1-J, 14-J. (National Gallery)

Hine, Thomas, "Zoo's Primates Get a Chance at a More Natural Life," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 8, 1986, p. 14-L. (World of Primates exhibit)

Honour, Hugh and John Fleming, <u>The Visual Arts: A History</u>, 1986: Prentice Hall, Inc., pp. 648-649. (Vanna Venturi House, <u>Complexity and Contradiction in</u> <u>Architecture</u>, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, <u>Architecture, anyone?</u> Berkley and Los Angeles, California: University of California Press, 1986 (reprint), pp. 57, 70-74, 172, 260, 276, 278.

Iovine, Julie, review of <u>A View from the Campidoglio: Selected Essays 1953-1984</u>, by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 1986, p. 75.

Irace, Fulvio, "Da Tutto il Mundo: Musei Nuovo, Musei Rinnovati," [From All Over the

World: New and Renovated Museums], <u>Abitare 247</u>, September 1986, pp. 370-389.. (Laguna Gloria Museum)

Jencks, Charles, <u>What is Post-Modernism?</u> London: Academy Editions, 1986. (RV, Wu Hall, Franklin Court)

"Jewelry and Silver Objects," Osterreichische Gallery, Vienna Exhibition Catalog, 1986, p.

20. (photograph of earring designed by RV)

Jordy, William H., "Robert Venturi's Decorated Sheds," <u>Dialogue</u>, February 1986, pp. 40-

47. (Nantucket Houses, ISI, Gordon Wu Hall, Hennepin Avenue.)

Kaasik, Veljo, "Venturi ja Me." Ehituskunst, 1986, pp. 60-61. (In Estonian)

Kaiser, Kay, "A Battle is Building in Architecture," <u>The San Diego Union</u>, June 24, 1986, pp. C-1, C-5. (Architectural theory)

Kaiser, Kay, "The Man Who Fired the First Salvos," <u>The San Diego Union</u>, July 24, 1986, pp. C-1, C5. (RV)

Kaiser, Kay and Robert L. Pincus, "LJMCA Looks to Venturi," <u>The San Diego Union</u>, July 24, 1986, pp. C-1, C-7. (La Jolla Museum)

Kapadia, Kiran K., "A Lost Identity -- An Appraisal of Sir Edwin Lutyens with Particular Reference to His Work in India," Thesis. (quotes RV and DVSB)

Kimmelman, Michael, "Digesting History of Fast-Food Décor," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, July 31, 1986. (White Towers, mentions RV, DSB, SI) Knack, Ruth, "Living With Las Vegas," <u>Planning</u>, May 1986, pp. 14-19. (Profile of DSB)

Lampugnani, Vittorio Magnago, General Editor, <u>Encyclopedia of 20th Century</u> <u>Architecture</u>, NY: Harry N. Abrams, Inc., 1986. (RV entry on p. 357; references to DSB, pp.

270, 357; references to RV, pp. 86-7, 141, 149, 269-70, 351-52.)

Marshall, John, "If Venturi Isn't Controversial, It's Controversial," <u>Seattle</u> <u>PostIntelligencer</u>, September 11, 1986.

McDonough, Michael, Review of <u>A View from the Campidoglio</u>, by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, <u>ID</u> (Industrial Design), January/February 1986, pp. 66-67.

McLaughlin, Patricia, "One-cupmanship," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, February 1986, pp. 171-173. (Grand's restaurant)

Merritt, J. I., "Major Post-Campaign Capital Needs Include Firestone Addition, Economics/Center of International Studies, Computer Science Building, Center for Jewish

Life, Swimming Pool," <u>Campaign Bulletin</u> [Princeton University], Vol. 5 No. 5, Autumn, 1986, p. 2. (mentions VRSB)

Michaelsen, Stig, "Postmodernistik Arkitektur og Design: Motetfigurativt Formsprog," <u>Ami</u>, No. 6/7, pp. 72-77. (Wu Hall, Chippendale Chair; in Swedish) National Gallery Annual Review, pp. 2-6.

Nesmith, Lynn, "Sculptural Objects by Architects," <u>Architecture</u>, August 1986, p. 21. (News column item includes RV's Greek Revival Mirror for Formica)

Niesewand, Nonie, "Bold Venturi," <u>House & Garden</u>, July 1986, pp. 94-95. (Knoll chairs)

Ochsner, Jeffrey Karl, "The Past in our Future: New Urban Design in Texas," <u>Texas</u> <u>Architect</u>, July-August 1986, pp. 38-47. (Includes references to DSB and Austin, Galveston, and Jim Thorpe planning projects)

O'Gorman, James F., Jeffrey A. Cohen, George E. Thomas, G. Holmes Perkins, <u>Drawing Toward Building: Philadelphia Architectural Graphics</u>, <u>1732-1986</u>. Philadelphia,

University of Pennsylvania Press: 1986. (Exhibition Catalog; Vanna Venturi House, pp. 118, 122, 125, 140, 147, 150, 153)

"On the Record - Robert Venturi, '47," <u>The Daily Princetonian</u>, April 15, 1986, p. 4. (Interview with R. Venturi)

"Ovations," House Beautiful, April 1986, p. 29. (Treehouse)

Owen, Mike, "Architect taking his disdain for the modern to London," <u>The</u> <u>Commercial Appeal</u>, Memphis, TN, June 15, 1986. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Owen, Mike, "Best of Both Architectural Worlds," <u>The Sun News</u> [Myrtle Beach, SC], June 12, 1986, p. 17-C. (Interview with RV and DSB)

Owen, Mike, "Iconoclast architect Venturi prefers richness to simplicity," <u>The</u> <u>Times</u>, Trenton, NJ, June 15, 1986, p. CC8. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Owen, Mike, "Richness in architecture," <u>Austin American-Statesman</u>, June 13, 1986, p. C8. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

"Un Palazzo Ducale di Filadelfia" ("A Doge's Palace for Philadelphia"), <u>Abitare</u>, April 1986, pp. 113-114. (Italian and English; Project for Marconi Plaza)

"Pennsylvania Avenue Development Corporation: Plans and Projects," <u>Lotus</u> <u>International</u>, 1986/2, pp. 75-89. (Includes VRSB project description of Western Plaza, p. 87; illustrations, pp. 88-89) (In Italian and English)

Picciotto, Marc, ""Venturi's Princeton buildings: Blessing or curse? -- Innovations," <u>The Daily Princetonian</u>, February 26, 1986, p. 6.

"Republic Square District, Austin, Texas," <u>Lotus International</u>, 1986/2, pp. 90-105. (Excerpts from DSB's "Plan for the Republic Square District"; also Laguna Gloria Art Museum) (In Italian and English)

Rico, Diana, "Designer Dinnerware? Painter's Perfume?," <u>Republic</u>, January 1986, pp. 12-

21. (Swid Powell design arts)

Riordan, Kevin, "Plan Gives Bridge New Night Look," <u>Courier-Post</u>, October 1, 1986. (Ben Franklin Bridge)

"Robert Venturi: Learning from Trafalgar Square?," <u>Art & Design</u>, March 1986, pp. 6-7, and back cover. (Excerpts from speech given by RV in London on 24 January 1986) (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Robinson, Walter, "Artworld -- Venturi Gets London Job," <u>Art in America</u>, March 1986, p. 184. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Rothschild, Mary, "Museum Levy Backers Heartened by Late Returns," <u>Seattle</u> <u>PostIntelligencer</u>, September 17, 1986, p. A9. (Seattle Art Museum)

St. Clair, Rita, "Venturi's post-modern fun furniture," <u>Baltimore Sun</u>, June 22, 1986. (Knoll furniture)

Sanmartin, A. (ed.), <u>Venturi, Rauch & Scott Brown</u>, Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili, S.A., 1986; London: Academy Editions, 1986; Stuttgart: Karl Krämer Verlag, 1986.

(Selected projects, 1959-1985) (Barcelona and London editions in Spanish and English; Stuttgart edition in German and English)

Schneider, Andy, "Coping with Construction," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, December 10, 1986, p. 13-14. (mentions RV)

Segrest, Robert, "The Perimeters Project: Notes for Design," <u>Assemblage 1</u>, October 1986. (published in Segrest R. and Bloomer, J. eds., "Without Architecture," <u>Art Papers 8</u>, No. 4, July-August 1984. and also in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>.

Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 552-565) (quotes RV; mentions <u>Complexity</u> and <u>Learning</u>)

Sikes, Gini, "Glass-Less Menagerie," <u>Metropolis</u>, November 1986, p. 24. (Children's Treehouse, Philadelphia Zoo)

Staebler, Wendy, "Adventurous Renovation," <u>Interiors</u>, Vol. CXLVI No. 4, November 1986, pp. 156-163. (RV Chairs)

"Stars Come Out for Fan Pier," <u>Boston Globe</u>, July 29, 1986. (Fan Pier)

Stein, Karen D., "Back to the Future," <u>Architectural Record</u>, August 1986, pp. 104-113. (profile of Lewis Thomas Laboratory, Princeton, with images and drawings)

Stewart, Caroline, "Buzz," <u>Philadelphia Daily News</u>, May 29, 1986, p. 45. (miscellaneous projects)

Stewart, Doug, "Modern designers still can't make the perfect chair," <u>Smithsonian</u>, April, 1986, pp. 96-105. (Knoll chairs)

Strickland, Roy, "At home in the city: Reviving the urban apartment house," <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 1986, pp. 93-99. (Park Regency)

Tang, Terry, "Taking Shape," <u>The Weekly</u>, Sept. 10-16, 1986, pp. 29-30. (Seattle Art Museum)

Tarzan, Deloris, "New Museum 'Tangible at Last'," <u>The Seattle Times</u>, September 3, 1986, p. 1. (Seattle Art Museum)

Tarzan, Deloris and David Berger, "Art Fans Like the Man and His Plan," <u>The Seattle Times</u>, September 4, 1986, p. C-1. (Seattle Art Museum)

Thomas, Lewis, "A High Hope for Princeton," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, May 21, 1986, pp. 14-17. (Lewis Thomas Laboratory, Princeton)

Trucksess, Robin and Joseph Mucci, "Conversation with Robert Venturi," <u>Arcade</u>, August/September 1986, pp. 6-7. (Interview with RV)

"Venturi Chosen to Design Extension of The National Gallery in London," <u>Il Popolo</u> <u>Italiano</u>, February 1986, p. 6. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

"Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown Win Ben Franklin Bridge Competition," <u>Philadelphia Architect</u>, No. 8, October 1986, pp. 8-9.

von Moos, Stanislaus, "'Bauhuas' oder 'Our House'? Rückblick auf eine Polemik," <u>Wissenschaftskolleg Jahrbuch 1985/86</u> (Institute for Advanced Study Yearbook 1985/86), 1986, pp. 49-61. (In German)

"Welcome Park, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania," <u>Lotus International</u>, 1986/2, pp. 106-109. (VRSB project description & photos) (In Italian and English)

Whiteson, Leon, "P/A Awards Update -- Malls of Academe," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, October 1986, pp. 90-96. (UC Irvine Graduate School of Management building.)

Zevi, Bruno, "Lo Zoo Di Alice," <u>L'Espresso</u>, March 2, 1986, pp. 127-128. (Treehouse) (In Italian)

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1980s)

<u>1987</u>

Abelson, Reed, "Architects Live up to Overseas Challenges," <u>Philadelphia Business</u> <u>Journal</u>, April 27-May 3, 1987, pp. 22B-25B. (Article on several firms including VRSB & National Gallery)

"Aga Khan Awards; Venturi Replies," <u>Architectural Review</u>, 1082, April 1987, p. 5/4. (Letter written to editor by Robert Venturi)

Annan, Noel, "Richard Llewelyn-Davies and the Architect's Dilemma," The Richard Llewelyn-Davies Memorial Lecture in Environment and Society given October 27, 1987 at the Institute for Advanced Study (Princeton, NJ). (Mentions R. Venturi and Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Bar-Hillel, Mira, "Venturi Wins," <u>The Sunday Telegraph</u>, April 19, 1987. (National Gallery)

Beach, Jeanne E., "Plans Move Forward for Museum Expansion," <u>La Jolla Light</u>, May 21, 1987, p. A9. (MoCA San Diego)

Bennington, Geoff, "Complexity Without Contradiction in Architecture," <u>AA files 15</u>, Summer 1987, pp. 15-18. (Referring to <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>... by RV.)

Boles, Daralice D., "Ecumenical Honor Awards," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, May 1987, pp. 29, 32, 34. (House on Long Island Sound, Lewis Thomas Laboratories)

Boles, Daralice D., "The National Gallery Tries Again," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, June 1987, pp. 43-44, 46. ("Perspectives" section article on National Gallery)

Booth, Guy, "My Battle of Trafalgar," <u>Building Design</u>, May 29, 1987, pp. 31-33. (National Gallery)

Boss, Kit, "Venturi's Vision," <u>The Seattle Times</u>, May 19, 1987, pp. H1, H5. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Boston Harbor's Building Boom," <u>Stone World</u>, July 1987, p. 26-28. (Mentions RV)

Bowen, William G., "Reflections," Commencement Remarks made at Princeton University on June 9, 1987. (R. Venturi mentioned; renovations to Rockefeller and Mathey Colleges)

Bowen, William G., "Report of the President - International Studies at Princeton," Princeton<u>Alumni Weekly</u>, May 20, 1987. (35-page insert between pp. 16-17) (Center for International Studies shown and R. Venturi mentioned p. 8 of insert)

Branston, John, "Center City Commission Shown Downtown Envisioned for 2012," <u>Memphis</u>, April 23, 1987, A1, A6. (Memphis Plan)

Branston, John, "A Plan Without a Crystal Ball," <u>Memphis</u>, April 26, 1987, p. E4. (Plan for Memphis, DSB)

Burns, Karen, "Mastering the Post-Modern?: Charles Jencks, <u>What is Post-Modernism?</u>"

<u>Transition</u>, September 1987, pp. 56-59. (Review of Charles Jencks' book, quotes RV from "The Campidoglio..." and pictures Gordon Wu Hall.)

Capella, Juli and Quim Larrea, "Robert Venturi," <u>Diseno de Arquitectos en Los 80</u>, 1987, pp. 172-179. (Knoll and Swid Powell design arts) (In Spanish)

Capuano, Alessandra, "Venturi Rauch e Scott Brown allo Zoo di Filadelfia," <u>Arredo</u> <u>Urbano (AU) 23</u>, October-December 1987, pp. 77-83. (Philadelphia Zoo)

Cateura, Linda Brandi, <u>Growing Up Italian</u>, NY: William Morrow and Co., Inc., 1987, pp.

194-201. (Includes profile of RV)

Chevalley, Monique, "Du building a la cafetiere," <u>Cooperation</u>, January 22, 1987, p. 14. (R. Venturi's "Italian Village" coffee and tea service) (In French)

Cohn, Roger, "Installation of Bridge Lights Set," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 16, 1987, pp. 1-B, 3-B.

Collins, Michael, "Post-Modern Design," <u>Art & Design</u>, April 1987, pp. 11-23. (Knoll & Swid Powell Design Arts.)

Cowan, Robert, "The Trouble with Robert Venturi," <u>AJ</u>, July 1987, p. 17. (Sainsbury Wing)

Crook, J. Mordaunt, <u>The Dilemma of Style -- Architectural Ideas from the</u> <u>Picturesque to the Post-Modern</u>, 1987. (Mentions RV throughout "Post-Modern" sections.)

Crosbie, Michael J., "Intergenerational Collaboration," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1987, pp. 180183. (Izenour House)

Crosbie, Michael J., "Skillful Duet on an Academic Theme," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1987, pp. 174-176. (Lewis Thomas Laboratory)

Curtis, William, "Clipper Class Classicism," <u>Architectural Journal</u>, June 17, 1987. (National Gallery)

Davey, Peter, "Public Places," <u>Architectural Review</u>, June 1987, p. 31. (Mentions RV)

Deitz, Paula, "Before London, A Look at Venturi at Home," <u>Financial Times</u>, April 9, 1987, p. 23. (Profile of RV)

Deitz, Paula, "The Presence of the Past Prevails," <u>Financial Times</u>, April 14, 1987, p. 25. (National Gallery)

"Designing By Way of London," Philadelphia Inquirer, July 12, 1987, p. 15G. (POH)

Dixon, John Morris, "Architect Selection I," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, September 1987, p.

7. (Editorial on architect selection process for Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Dixon, John Morris, "Architect Selection II," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, October 1987, p. 7. (Editorial on architect selection process for Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

"Design Ends Controversy," <u>ENR</u> (Engineering News-Record), April 23, 1987, p. 16. (News item on National Gallery) Dodoye-Alali, Anthony, "Seattle Art Museum Designed for Universal Appeal," <u>Seattle Daily Journal of Commerce</u>, May 19, 1987, pp. 1, 6.

Dormer, Peter, "Venturi Plans Promise Great British Building," <u>Designweek</u>, June 5, 1987.

(National Gallery)

Dunning, Brian, "London's Building Battle," <u>The Plain Dealer</u>, May 11, 1987, p. 9-A. (National Gallery)

Editorial, <u>Blueprint</u>, Issue 37, May 1987, p. 1. (RV, National Gallery)

Farrelly, E.M., "The Venturi Effect," <u>Architectural Review</u>, June 1987, pp. 32-37. (National Gallery)

Filler, Martin, "Thoroughly Modern Master," The New York Review of Books, December 17, 1987, pp. 49-58. (Mentions <u>Complexity</u>... by RV.)

Fiske, Edward B., "President of Princeton Announces He Is Leaving to Head Foundation," <u>New York Times</u>, January 25, 1987. (Mentions RV)

Fleeson, Lucinda, "Overture to Concert Hall," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 16, 1987, p. 1E, 12E. (POH)

Fleeson, Lucinda and Thomas Hine, "Two Designers and How They Won the Hall," $\underline{\mathrm{The}}$

Philadelphia Inquirer, July 26, 1987, pp. 1-I, 12-I. (Orchestra hall)

Fox, Howard N., <u>Avant-Garde in the Eighties</u>, Exhibition at Los Angeles County Museum of Art, Los Angeles: Museum Associates, Los Angeles County Museum of Art, April 1987, p.

61. (Western Plaza)

Freiman, Ziva, "Venturi's Triptych Art-chitecture," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, October 1987, p.

30. ("Metro" column item on VRSB designs for Laguna Gloria Art Museum, Seattle Art Museum & NG)

"Furness Restoration," Penn In Ink, Fall 1987, p. 1.

"Gallery Plan Wins Prince's Approval," <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, April 15, 1987, p. 1. (National Gallery)

Gast, Dwight V., "Block Island Memories," <u>Diversion</u>, August 1987, pp. 199-202. (CoxeHayden house)

Giovannini, Joseph, "Sitting Pretty on the Custom Fence," <u>New York Times</u>, August 13, 1987, p. C1, C6. (Quotes SI; Signs of Life)

Giurgola, Romaldo, "Robert Venturi...," <u>Contemporary Architects</u>, 2nd Edition, 1987: St. James Press, p. 949. (Giurgola's comments on R. Venturi at end of Venturi's listing.)

"The Glasgow School of Art," <u>Charles Rennie Mackintosh</u>, 1987, pp. 23-49. (Quote from RV re: north facade on p. 25.)

Goldberger, Paul, "Architecture: Design for National Gallery in London," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, April 16, 1987, p. C21.

Graham-Dixon, Andrew, "National Gallery Plan is Unveiled," <u>The Independent</u>, April 15, 1987, p. 3.

Granberry, Mike, "Top Architect Tapped for Tough Museum Task," <u>Los Angeles</u> <u>Times</u>, June 10, 1987, Part VI, pp. 1, 6. (La Jolla Art Museum)

Grieff, Constance M., <u>Independence: The Creation of a National Park</u>, Philadelphia, University of Pennsylvania Press, 1987, pp. 218-227, 254. (Franklin Court)

Grutter, Ghisi, "Rassegna e Schedatura Critica," <u>Il Disegno Degli Architetti</u> <u>Americani</u>

<u>Contemporanei</u>, 1987, pp. 77-210. (VRSB listed on pp. 121-129, <u>Learning from Las</u> <u>Vegas</u>;

<u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>; Hennepin Ave., Minneapolis Study; Washington Avenue Miami Beach; Schuylkill River Corridor; Scranton murals; Times Square 'Big Apple'; Laguna Gloria Art Museum) (In Italian)

Hackett, Regina, "Museum Model Draws a Crowd -- and Controversy," <u>Seattle</u> <u>PostIntelligencer</u>, May 20, 1987, p. C1. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "The Art Comes First in New Downtown Museum Galleries," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, December 1, 1987, pp. C1, C3. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "New Art Museum Plans Show Color and Flamboyant Ornamentation," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, February 20, 1987, p. A9. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "New Seattle Art Museum to Have Lots of 'Visual Jazz,' Says Architect," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, May 19, 1987, pp. D1, D10.

Hine, Thomas, "The Art of the Lighted Bridge," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 19, 1987, pp. 1-D, 9-D. (Benjamin Franklin Bridge)

Hine, Thomas, "Drawing Parallels from the Success of West Berlin's Concert Hall," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 26, 1987, p. 13I. (POH)

Hine, Thomas, "How a Philadelphia Firm Met a Challenge in London," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 19, 1987, p. 10-G. (National Gallery)

Hine, Thomas, "New Design Wed to the Old," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 15, 1987, pp. 1-E, 3-E. (National Gallery)

Hine, Thomas, "Orchestra Chooses Venturi," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 21, 1987, pp. 1-A, 4-A.

Hine, Thomas, "Putting Night Lights on Franklin Bridge," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, September 30, 1987, pp. 1-C, 3-C.

Hine, Thomas, "They Have Designs on Hall," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 12, 1987, pp. 1-G, 14-G, 15-G. (Orchestra)

"In Progress," Progressive Architecture, July 1987, ,pp. 35-38. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Infill to the nth," <u>Architectural Record</u>, March 1987, pp. 106-111. (Tarble Student Center, Swarthmore College)

Jencks, Charles, "Interview: The Clore Gallery," $\underline{A + U}$ (Architecture and Urbanism),

September 1987, pp. 38-45. (Charles Jencks interview with James Stirling -- Jencks refers to "... a symbol of a door a la Venturi ..." on p. 40.)

Jencks, Charles, "Post-Modernism and Discontinuity," <u>Architectural Design Profile</u> <u>65</u>,

1987, published as part of <u>Architectural Design</u> Volume 57 1/2-1987. (architectural theory)

Jenkins, Simon, "British Renaissance Reborn," <u>The Sunday Times</u> (London), April 18, 1987, p. 25. (National Gallery)

Johnson, Philip, "The Creator of the Glass House comments on current directions in residential architecture," <u>Architectural Digest - Architecture</u>, September, 1987, pp. 6-10. (mentions RV).

Jones, Peter Blundell, "Two Views on Venturi," <u>Architects Journal</u>, May 1987, pp. 22-28. (National Gallery)

Kaiser, Kay, "There's a Method to Venturi's Vagueness in La Jolla," <u>The San Diego</u> <u>Union</u>, May 31, 1987, p. F-2.

Kemp, Jim, "American Vernacular: Regional Influences in Architecture and Interior Design," New York: Viking Penguin, 1987

Knevitt, Charles, "Gallery Extension Praised for Originality," <u>The Times</u>, April 15, 1987. (National Gallery)

Knevitt, Charles, "Marriage of the Arts," <u>The Times</u>, April 15, 1987, p. 10. (National Gallery)

Kruft, Hanno-Walter, "Das Kokettieren mit dem Populismus," review of <u>Venturi,</u> <u>Rauch</u>

<u>& Scott Brown, Buildings and Projects</u>, by Stanislaus von Moos, <u>Neue Zürcher</u> <u>Zeitung</u>, July 7, 1987, p. 17. (In German)

Latham, Ian, "Learning from London," <u>Building Design</u>, April 17, 1987, pp. 2-3. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Latham, Ian, "London Calling," <u>Building Design</u>, May 1, 1987, p. 16. (National Gallery; interview with RV and DSB)

Lavin, Sylvia, "Artistic Statements," <u>Interiors</u>, November 1987, pp. 131-137, 166. (National Gallery, Seattle Art Museum, Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

"Let's Hear it For Venturi," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 23, 1987, pp. 22A. (POH)

Lubbock, Jules, "The Family Mausoleum," <u>New Statesman</u>, April 1987, pp. 22-23. (National Gallery)

Maxwell, Robert, "Due Musei Negli USA di Venturi-Rauch-Scott Brown," <u>Casabella</u>,

November 1987, pp. 33-37. (Seattle Art Museum & Laguna Gloria Art Museum) (In Italian)

Mays, Vernon, "Fantasy Joins Reality," <u>The Hartford Courant</u>, October 11, 1987, pp. J1, J3. (Izenour house)

Mazzurco, Philip, "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Lighting Dimensions</u>, May/June 1987, pp. 45-47. (Steve Izenour interviewed about lighting design)

McCarthy, Vivien," He's Designing a New Concert Hall for Phila.," <u>Mt. Airy Express</u> [Philadelphia], Vol. 7 No. 12, October 1, 1987, pp. 1, 18. (POH)

McCoy, Esther, "Robert Venturi: To Whom It May Concern," 1987. (Unpublished essay)

McEwen, John, "Britain's Best and Brightest," <u>Art in America</u>, July 1987, pp. 31-41. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

"Meet the Design Team," <u>Tuning Up</u> [Philadelphia Orchestra] October 1987, p. 1. (POH)

Merkel, Jayne, review of <u>Venturi, Rauch & Scott Brown, Buildings and Projects</u>, by Stanislaus von Moos, and <u>A View from the Campidoglio: Selected Essays, 1953-1984</u>, by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, <u>Art in America</u>, November 1987, pp. 23, 25, 27.

"Michael Blackwood Productions," <u>Graham Foundation Annual Report and</u> <u>Guidelines</u>, 1987, p. 8. (Grant awarded for \$10,000 to produce film on RV.)

Migler, Rachael, "That Venturi Look," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, November 1987, pp. 168175, 237-244. (Profile of RV)

Morgan, Ann Lee and Colin Naylor, editors, <u>Contemporary Architects</u>, 2nd ed., Chicago and London: St. James Press, 1987. (Entry for Denise Scott Brown on pp. 812-815; entry for Robert Venturi on pp. 946-949)

"Museum Expansion," <u>La Jolla Light</u>, May 21, 1987, p. A4. (MoCA San Diego)

"Museum Picks Architect for Planned Expansion," <u>La Jolla Light</u>, May 14, 1987, pp. A1, A8. (La Jolla Art Museum)

"The National Gallery Closes a Chapter," <u>Blueprint</u>, May 1987, p. 4.

"National Gallery Extension," <u>Art & Design</u>, Vol 3, No. 5/6-1987, pp. IX-XV. (VRSB exhibition panel text).

Nesmith, Lynn, "'Big Duck' to be Preserved as Symbol of Roadside Architecture," <u>Architecture</u>, October 1987, pp. 22-23. (RV, DSB mention-<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>; "landmark made famous by RV")

"New Seattle Art Museum Model by Robert Venturi Was Unveiled," <u>A+U</u> (Architecture and Urbanism), November 1987, pp. 6-7. (News column item on Seattle Art Museum) (In Japanese)

"Notes and Comments -- National Gallery Extension VI," <u>The International Journal</u> <u>of</u>

Museum Management and Curatorship, Vol. 6, 1987, pp. 211-217. (Sainsbury Wing,

National Gallery of London)

"Oddball Architect Heading into the Trafalgar Storm," <u>The Sunday Times</u> (London), April 12, 1987, p. 10. (Profile of RV)

Papadakis, Andreas C., ed., "The Post-Modern Object," <u>Art & Design</u>, April 1987. (Includes Knoll furniture, Swid Powell dinnerware, Alessi coffee/tea service & tray, Formica Greek Revival mirror, Munari jewelry)

Pawley, Martin, "Il trionfo dell'anatra," <u>Casabella</u>, June 1987, pp. 39-41. (National Gallery) (In Italian)

Pawley, Martin, "The Man Who Learned from Las Vegas," <u>InterCity</u>, November/December 1987, pp. 12,13,15,17. (Profile of RV) (British Railways magazine)

Pawley, Martin, "Renaissance Light on a Serious Love Affair," <u>The Guardian</u>, April 15, 1987, p. 25. (National Gallery)

"Pencil Points," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, July 1987, p. 26. (La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art)

Pherson, Clint, "Column of Many Orders," <u>Arcade</u>, June/July 1987, p. 4. (Seattle Art Museum)

Pincus, Robert L., "Museum Will Get Venturi Touch," <u>The San Diego Union</u>, May 14, 1987, p. D1. (La Jolla Art Museum)

Posner, Ellen, "Beyond Neon: New Ideas From an Ex-Enfant Terrible," <u>The Wall</u> <u>Street Journal</u>, June 25, 1987, p. 22. (RV profile)

Poteet, James and Robert Veselka, "Laguna Gloria Art Museum," <u>Center</u> (Univ. of Texas School of Architecture), V. 3, 1987, pp. 76-79.

Radice, Barbara, <u>Gioielli di Architetti</u>. Milan: Edizioni Electa, 1987, p. 105-112. (jewelry designed by RV)

Richards, J. M., "A Friendly Facade," <u>Times Literary Supplement</u> (London), April 24, 1987. (National Gallery)

"Robert Venturi," <u>Diseno de Arquitectos en los 80</u>, Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili, S.A.,

1987. (Brief RV bio and photos of Knoll furniture, Swid tableware, Alessi coffee/tea service, William and Mary bureau) (In Spanish)

"Robert Venturi Gem," <u>New York Times Magazine</u>, January 18, 1987, p. 71. (Tucker House, Bedford, NY)

Rome: Tradition, Innovation and Renewal; Canadian Art History Conference, June 8-13, 1987. (Mention of RV in Krautheimer, Richard, "And Gladly Did He Learn and Gladly Teach")

Schirmbeck, Egon, <u>Idea, Form, and Architecture</u>, New York: Van Nostrand Reinhold Company Inc., 1987, pp. 5, 132-45, 171. (Section on RV)

Schneider, Andy, "A Comparative Analysis of Richard Estes and Robert Venturi," Thesis, Princeton University, April 17, 1987.

Scully, Vincent, "The Shape of Ourselves -- Robert Venturi's Chairs," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Digest</u>, April 1987, pp. 62, 68, 73. (Knoll chairs)

"Seattle Art Museum Model Unveiled," <u>Seattle Daily Journal of Commerce</u>, May 20, 1987, pp. 1, 6.

Sherman, Beth, "Reactions to the '50s 'Glass Box'," <u>Newsday</u>, August 27, 1987, p. 15. (RV, Vanna Venturi House)

Sills, Joanne, "Orchestra Blending Design & Sound," <u>Philadelphia Daily News</u>, July 21, 1987, p. 8. (POH)

Spring, Martin, "Venturi Unveils Undemonstrative National Gallery Extension," <u>Building</u>, April 17, 1987, p. 8.

Staten, Peter, "Venturi's Art Museum Poses a Few Unanswered Questions," <u>The Weekly</u> (Seattle), May 27-June 2, 1987, pp. 19-20. (Seattle Art Museum)

Stein, Karen D., "World of Primates, Philadelphia Zoo," <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 1987, pp. 120-125.

Stephens, Suzanne, "Architects' Choice Hotels," <u>Signature</u>, Vol. 22 No. 8, August 1987, pp. 64-71. (DSB quoted on the Peabody, Memphis, TN)

"Stony Creek Office Center," <u>Building Operating Management</u> [BOM], September 1987, pp. 42-46.

Stringer, Robin, "New Look for Gallery," <u>The London Evening Standard</u>, April 14, 1987, p.

1. (National Gallery)

Sudjic, Deyan, "A Gallery to Charles's Liking," <u>London Daily News</u>, April 15, 1987, p. 3. (National Gallery)

Sudjic, Deyan, "Will They Ever Make Up Their Minds?" <u>London Daily News</u>, March 12, 1987. (National Gallery) (

Svendler Nielsen, Hans Peter, "The Venturis in Europe," <u>Skala</u>, August 1987, pp. 26-29.

(Primarily National Gallery, briefly Frankfurt Museum and Ponte Dell'Accademia) (In Danish and English)

Swenarton, Mark, "Building the Book," <u>Building Design</u>, June 5, 1987, p. 2. (National Gallery)

Tang, Terry, "SAM's London Cousin," <u>The Weekly</u> (Seattle), April 22-28, 1987, p. 24. (National Gallery)

Tang, Terry, "The Seattle Art Museum Jells into a Design," <u>The Weekly</u> (Seattle), February 25-March 3, 1987, pp. 19-20.

Thompson, Alan, "Playing to the Gallery," <u>Building Design</u>, April 24, 1987. (Summary of press reaction to National Gallery plans).

"Trafalgar Square honky tonk," <u>The Burlington Magazine</u>, June 1987. (Editorial) (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London) Turnovsky, Jan, Die Poetik eines Mauervorsprungs, 1987. (Vanna Venturi house discussed and floor plan shown on p. 108.) (In German)

Tyler, David, "Major Influence in American Architecture Eyes MoCA Role," <u>Transcript</u> [North Adams, MA], June 18, 1987. (Mass MoCA)

"Venturi designs unveiled," <u>Building Design</u>, April 17, 1987, p. 1. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

"Venturi, Rauch & Scott Brown has won...," <u>Architecture</u>, February 1987, p. 14. (Lighting of

Ben Franklin Bridge.) von Moos, Stanislaus, "Ampliamento della National Gallery,

Londra," Domus, June 1987, pp. 25-31. (National Gallery) (In Italian and English)

von Moos, Stanislaus, "Main Street als 'scena comica," <u>Neue Zürcher Zeitung</u>, January

10/11, 1987, p. 65. (In German) von Moos, Stanislaus, Venturi, Rauch & Scott

Brown: Buildings and Projects, New York:

Rizzoli, 1987. (Published also in German, Munchen: Shirmer-Mosel, 1987)

von Moos, Stanislaus, <u>Venturi Rauch and Scott Brown -- Laguna Gloria Art</u> <u>Museum</u>, 1987.

Weinstein, Richard S., "Robert Venturi," Introduction of R. Venturi for lecture to Graduate School of Architecture and Urban Planning, University of California, Los Angeles, given May 14, 1987.

Woodward, Mark, "The Directions of Growth," <u>Directions</u> (published by Thayer School of Engineering), Fall 1987, pp. 10-11. (Thayer School)

1988

"A Dazzling Light Show Animates a Bridge," <u>The New York Times</u>, February 11, 1988, p. C3. (Benjamin Franklin Bridge)

Abrams, Janet, "Contemplation and Congregation in the Popular Urban Art Museum,"

Lotus International 55, 1988, pp. 85-117. (National Gallery and Seattle Art Museum) (In Italian and English)

Alessi, Alberto, "Not in Production/Next to Production," (exhibition catalogue), 1988. (R. Venturi saltshaker and candlestick shown)

Allen, Leslie, "President's Message," <u>Women in Architecture/Articulations</u>, May 1988, p. 3.

(La Jolla/San Diego Museum of Art)

Amery, Colin, "The master builders," <u>Financial Times</u>, June 11, 1988. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

"Arhitekuurinäitus New Yorgis," <u>Ehituskunst</u>, Neljas 1984, © 1988, p.97. (Estonian) (Lists participants of "Modern Redux: Critical Alternatives for Architecture in the Next Decade," Grey Art Gallery and Study Center, New York University, New York, 1986.)

"An Artful Solution," Editorial, <u>The San Diego Union</u>, May 15, 1988. (La Jolla/San Diego Museum of Art)

"The Artist's Mother: Portrait and Homages," <u>Exhibition Catalogue</u>, Heckscher Museum,

Huntington, NY & The National Portrait Gallery, Smithsonian Institute, Washington, D.C., 1988, p. 39. (photograph of Vanna Venturi house)

Anghini, Alberto Alessi, <u>Four Designer Clocks</u>, 1988. (Biographies of 4 architects including Venturi, with their Alessi clocks.)

Bacon, Edmund, "Market depends on Convention Center," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, May 16, 1988, p. 11-A. (mentions VRSB proposal for Reading Terminal train shed)

Bar-Hillel, Mira, "US designs on London," <u>The Sunday Telegraph</u>, April 3, 1988, p. 21. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Bognar, Botond, "Rossi's Ultimate Dilemma?," <u>Journal of Architectural Education</u>, pp. 56-

59. (mentions <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, "Venturian populist image")

Bowen, William G., <u>Ever the Teacher</u>. Princeton, New Jersey: Princeton University Press, 1988, pp. 396-397. (Quotes RV; mentions Complexity)

Brown, Keith, "Founding father of the future," <u>TLS</u>, February 26-March 3, 1988, pp. 211,

212. (Review of book on <u>William Empson</u> edited by John Haffenden, mentions R. Venturi,

Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London, <u>Complexity and Contradiction in</u> <u>Architecture</u>)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "Collecting the Eighties: Stash the Swatch; Keep the Kettle," <u>The New York Times</u>, December 15, 1988, pp. C1-C6. (F. Schwartz mentions Venturi's Knoll furniture)

Bugbee, Gordon P., <u>Domino's Mansion</u>. Troy, Michigan: Planning Research Organization

For A Better Environment (PROBE) Press, 1988, pp. 84-88. (Mentions RV, "ducks," "decorated sheds")

Bushnell, Asa, "Class Notes -- Class of 1947," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, September 28, 1988, p. 20. (R. Venturi sketches of Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London listed as being on display at Governor's mansion in Harrisburg, PA)

Capitman, Barbara Baer, <u>Deco Delights</u>, New York: E.P. Dutton, 1988. (Lists DSB's "My Miami Beach" in biblio)

Caruso, Michael, "Local architect designer for Orchestra's new concert hall," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, September 8, 1988, p. 39. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Cast, David, "Terry Friedman," <u>The Art Bulletin</u>, June 1988, pp. 352-354. (Review of book -- RV mention for National Gallery)

Chatani, Masahiro, <u>Origami Architecture: American Houses, Pre-Colonial to</u> <u>Present</u>, Tokyo: Kodansha International, 1988, p. 14, 33. (Vanna Venturi House)

Davidson, Jim, "Las Vegas - Forty two miles of neon and two million light bulbs," <u>Lighting Dimensions</u>, April 1988, pp. 50-52, 70-71. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

de Forest, Ann, "Design Standards," <u>CitySITES</u>, Summer 1988. (Includes statement by DSB on design standards & guidelines)

DeHaven, Robert, "1988 Philadelphia Chapter/AIA Awards Program," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Architect</u>, June 1988, cover, pp. 6-7. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Design awards/competitions: Philadelphia Chapter/AIA 1988 Design Awards," <u>Architectural Record</u>, September 1988, pp. 60-61. (Seattle Art Museum)

Dukeminier, Jesse and James E. Krier, <u>Property</u>, Second Edition, Boston, MA & Toronto, Ont.: Little, Brown and Company, 1988, pp. 1195-1196. (Contains quotes from <u>LLV</u> & DSB on review boards)

Durning, Louise, "Venturi's architecture of diplomacy," <u>New Art Examiner</u>, October 1988, pp. 34-36. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

"\$11 million expansion planned for museum," <u>La Jolla Light</u>, May 5, 1988, pp. A1, A2. (La Jolla/San Diego Museum of Art)

Elin, Jessica, "The Duck Stops Here," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, February 1988. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u> -- Long Island Duck moving)

"Fauna de sobremesa.," <u>ARDI</u>, May/June 1988, pp. 124-131. (Campidoglio tray, p. 129) (In Italian)

Filler, Martin, "The New Brick Layers," <u>House & Garden</u>, June 1988, PP. 28-29. (Reference to Lewis Thomas Laboratory in "HG Notes" column)

Fleeson, Lucinda, "Cost Is Up as Orchestra Begins Drive for New Hall," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, February 26, 1988, p. 1E, 3E. (POH)

Freudenheim, Susan, "An Artful Expansion," <u>San Diego Tribune</u>, May 5, 1988, pp. D-1, D-

5. (La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art)

Geibel, Victoria, "Trending Toward Gothic," <u>On the Avenue</u>, November 1988, pp. 8-11. (R.

Venturi pictured, Hanks house in Tuxedo Park mentioned.)

Giovannini, Joseph, "The Exploding Envelope," <u>ID</u>, (Industrial Design) November/December 1988, pp. 65-68. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Giovannini, Joseph, "The House of Houses," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, November 1988, pp. 142143. (Alessi House, incl. brief description & photos of Library)

Goldberger, Paul, "80's Design: Wallowing in Opulence and Luxury," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, November 13, 1988, pp. H1, H32. (Vanna Venturi house, Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Goldberger, Paul, "Fitting In on Campus at Princeton and Bard," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, February 28, 1988, pp. 36, 37. (Lewis Thomas Lab)

Goodman, Jack L. and Thomas E. Weber, <u>In the Nation's Service: Twenty-six</u> <u>Princetonians Reflect on Their University -- Then and Now</u>, Princeton, NJ: 1988. (RV on pp.

154-159)

Goodman, Nelson and Catherine Z. Elgin, <u>Reconceptions in Philosophy & Other Arts</u> <u>& Sciences</u>, Indianapolis: Hackett Publishing Company, 1988, pp. 42, 46.

Graves, Brad, "Museum of Contemporary Art to begin \$11 million expansion," <u>La</u> <u>Jolla Light</u>, May 12, 1988. (La Jolla/San Diego Museum of Art)

Habermas, Jurgen, "Moderne und postmoderne Architektur," <u>Wege aus der Moderne</u> <u>- Schusseltexte der Postmoderne-Diskussion</u>, 1988, pp. 110-120. (R. Venturi mentioned pp.

111, 119)

Hamlet, Russell, and Joseph Schneiders, Editors, "Laguna Gloria Art Museum," <u>Oz</u>, 1988, pp. 38-39.

Handy, Bruce, "A SPY Guide to Postmodern Everything," <u>SPY</u>, April 1988, pp. 100-108.

(Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture)

Hanna, Annetta, Editor, "Timeline of Design," <u>ID</u> (Industrial Design), November/December 1988, pp. 69-72. (R. Venturi's Knoll Chippendale chair on p. 72)

Harper, Laurel, "Architectonics," <u>VM+SD</u> (Visual Merchandising and Store Design),

October 1988, pp. 40-45. (Bergdorf-Goodman window decorated by R. Venturi/M. Weintraub)

Harper, Hilliard, "La Jolla Museum of Art Unveils Venturi's Design for Expansion," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, May 5, 1988, Part VI, pp. 1 & 10. (La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art)

Harries, Karsten, "The Voices of Space," <u>Buildings and Reality</u>, 1988: Rizzoli, pp. 34-49. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Henderson, Justin, "Lighting," <u>Interiors</u>, November 1988, pp. 32, 138. (Ben Franklin Bridge lighting)

Herndon, Constance, "Puttin' on the Glitz," <u>Print</u>, May/June 1988, pp. 80-87. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Hersey, George, <u>The Lost Meaning of Classical Architecture: Speculations on</u> <u>Ornament from Vitruvius to Venturi</u>, Cambridge, Mass.: MIT Press, 1988, pp. 152, 154-156. (Project for a country house, 1979)

Hine, Thomas, "Whither L'Architecture Francaise? Why, Right Here in Philadelphia," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 21, 1988, pp. 1F, 6F. (Mentions RV)

Hoke, Jr., John Ray, AIA, Editor in Chief, "Contemporary Furniture," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Graphic Standards</u>, 1988: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., p. 552. (R. Venturi's Knoll Queen Anne chair shown)

Honour, Hugh, "The Battle Over Post-Modern Buildings," <u>The New York Review of</u> <u>Books</u>, September 29, 1988, pp. 27-33. (includes discussion of National Gallery design)

Jencks, Charles, "Die Sprache der postmodern en architektur," <u>Wege aus der</u> <u>Moderne - Schusseltexte der Postmoderne-Diskussion</u>, 1988, pp. 85-98. (R. Venturi mentioned pp. 88, 92) (In German)

Jencks, Charles, "The New Classicism and its Emergent Rules," <u>AD</u> (Architectural Design), January/February 1988, pp. 22-31. (R. Venturi, Gordon Wu Hall)

Jensen, Peter, "The Venturi effect," <u>San Diego Home/Garden</u>, July 1988, p. 15. (La Jolla/San Diego Museum of Art)

Kaiser, Kay, "Museum's redesign impressive," <u>The San Diego Union</u>, May 15, 1988, pp. F1, F-2, F-4. (La Jolla/San Diego Museum of Art)

Killian, T. and F. Astorg Bollack, "Interview with Denise Scott Brown," in <u>Everyday</u> <u>Masterpieces, Memory & Modernity</u>, by Serra, Bollack and Killian, Modena, Italy: Edizioni

Panini, 1988, pp. 203-210. (Republished in Italian, "Intervista con Denise Scott Brown" in

<u>L'Architettura Del Quotidiano 1930/1940</u>, Rome, Italy: Edizioni Carte Segrete, 1990, pp. 195199.)

Klotz, Heinrich, "Moderne und Postmoderne," <u>Wege aus der Moderne - Schusseltexte</u> <u>der Postmoderne-Diskussion</u>, 1988, pp. 99-109. (<u>Complexity and Contradiction in</u> <u>Architecture</u> mentioned p. 102) (In German) Lampugnani, Vittorio Magnago, "Seattle Art Museum," <u>Domus</u>, November 1988, pp. 36-

40. (In Italian and English)

Leffingwell, Edward, "Introduction," <u>Modern Dreams - The Rise and Fall and Rise of</u> <u>Pop, 1988,</u> pp. 6-7. (R. Venturi mentioned.

Leffingwell, Edward, "The Necessity of Walls: The Impact of Television on Architecture," (an interview with Glenn Weiss,) <u>Modern Dreams - The Rise and</u> <u>Fall and Rise of Pop, 1988, pp. 132-143</u>. (R. Venturi, Vanna Venturi House mentioned p. 141)

Lister, Priscilla, "Venturi Returns Gill Facade in LJMCA Expansion Design," <u>San</u> <u>Diego Daily Transcript</u>, May 5, 1988, pp. 1B, 2B. (La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art)

London, Geoffrey, "London Observed," <u>Transition</u>, Autumn 1988, pp. 72-79. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Lott, Jeffrey, "Communicating Spaces," <u>Episcopal</u>, Spring 1988, pp. 13-15. (Alumni Architects, R. Venturi discussed, Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London drawing shown)

Louie, Elaine, "Museums as Architectural Showpieces," <u>The New York Times</u>, June 16, 1988, p. C3. (Seattle Art Museum, Laguna Gloria Art Museum, La Jolla/San Diego Museum of Art, Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Lund, Nils-Ole, "Robert Venturi," <u>Arkitekten</u>, October 1988, pp. 217-220, cover. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>; Vanna Venturi house; Allen Memorial Art Museum, Oberlin) (In Finnish)

Maier, Phyllis C., and Mary Mendenhall Wood, <u>Lower Merion – A History</u>. Ardmore, PA: Lower Merion Historical Society, 1988, pp. 78, 110. (brief bio of RV; RV born in the Merion area) (printed -- Broomall, PA: Havertown Printing Co., 1988)

McNamara, Martin H., Editor, "Awards of Merit - The 1988 Awards for Design Excellence, <u>Columns</u>, insert in <u>CitySITES</u>, Summer 1988, pp. 6-7. (Ben Franklin Bridge lighting)

McQuiston, Liz, "Denise Scott Brown: Architecture and Urbanism," <u>Women in</u> <u>Design: A Contemporary View</u>, (NY: Rizzoli 1988), pp. 24-7.

"Museum makes wise decisions," <u>La Jolla Light</u>, May 12, 1988, p. A-4. (Opinion Page) (La Jolla/San Diego Museum of Art)

Norberg-Schulz, Christian, "The Two Faces of Post-Modernism," <u>AD</u> (Architectural Design), July/August 1988, pp. 11-15. (R. Venturi quoted on theory; Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London elevation shown)

Odoni, Giovanni, "Le Architetture Diverse," <u>Casa Vogue</u>, October 1988, pp. 174-193. (Alessi Library shown pp. 184-185) (In French)

"Philadelphia Regional Products," <u>Interiors</u>, November 1988, p. 70. (R. Venturi's Knoll chair, carpets)

Phillips, Patricia, "Why is Pop So Unpopular?", <u>Modern Dreams</u>, NY: The Institute for Contemporary Art, and Cambridge, Mass. & London, England: The MIT Press, 1988, pp. 119-131. (Includes references to and illustrations of VRSB work)

Pile, John F., "Materials and Elements," <u>Interior Design</u>, NY: Harry N. Abrams, Inc., 1988, (Includes references to and illustrations of VSBA work)

Pincus, Robert L., "La Jolla Museum Renewal Plan Unveiled," <u>The San Diego Union</u>, May 5, 1988, pp. E-1, E-7. (La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art)

Pollock, Steve, "Suspended Animation," <u>Lighting Dimensions</u>, January/February 1988, p.

14. (Ben Franklin Bridge lighting)

Pope, Albert, review of <u>Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown</u>: <u>Buildings and Projects</u> by Stanislaus von Moos, <u>Design Book Review</u>, Spring 1988, No. 14, pp. 55-57.

Posner, Ellen, "The Museum as Bazaar," <u>Atlantic Monthly</u>, August 1988, pp. 67-70. (<u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>; Laguna Gloria Art Museum; Seattle Art Museum; La Jolla/San Diego Museum of Art; Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

"Progetto per l'ampliamento della National Gallery," <u>la Nuova</u>, May 19, 1988, p. 27. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London) (In Italian)

Reginato, James, "On the Drawing Board," <u>Avenue</u>, November 1988, pp. 122-133. (Warren Pearl houses, p. 128)

Reichert, Kent, "Rauch Leaves Venturi Architecture Firm," <u>Philadelphia Business</u> Journal, March 7-13, 1988, pp. 1, 29.

Richards, Frederick, "Restoring a Masterpiece," <u>CitySITES</u> (Foundation for Architecture magazine), Fall 1988, pp. 4-5. (Furness Building)

"Robert Venturi," <u>Great Encyclopedia of China</u>, vol. 5 <u>Architecture, Landscape</u> <u>Architecture and Planning</u> (1988), p. 452. (RV biography; in Chinese)

Schmertz, Mildren F., FAIA, Editor, "Furness expurgated," <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 1988, p. 69. (Furness Library)

Scully, Vincent, <u>American Architecture and Urbanism</u>, revised ed., New York: Henry Holt and Company, 1988, p. 99, 127, 129, 140, 198, 228-239, 257-66, 284, 291. (Vanna Venturi House in on cover - includes several projects)

Scully, Vincent, <u>New World Visions of Household Gods and Sacred Places</u>, Boston: Little,

Brown and Co. Inc. (New York Graphic Society book), 1988. (Includes references to RV, Eclectic Houses, Vanna Venturi House, Trubek-Wislocki houses)

Sheng, Stephen, with Marc Landow and Philip Heller, "Robert Venturi - Richness and Meaning," <u>Elevation</u>, Autumn 1988, pp. 5, 25. (conversation with R. Venturi, mentions <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, many projects)

Slovic, David, "Interiors Platform," <u>Interiors</u>, November 1988, pp. 18-19, 24. (Mentions R. Venturi as one of "Philadelphia School" Kahn students) Spungen, Elizabeth F., <u>A Decade of Pattern: Prints, Pieces, and Prototypes From the</u> <u>Fabric Workshop</u>, Philadelphia: The Fabric Workshop, 1988, pp. 7,32,Cover. (Notebook and Grandmother Fabrics, Knoll Chairs)

Stein, Karen D., "Dressed for Success," <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 1988, pp. 96-97. (Bergdorf-Goodman window decorated by R. Venturi/M. Weintraub)

Sudjic, Deyan, Editor, "Clock Faces," <u>Blueprint</u>, April 1988, pp. 24-25. (Alessi clock, Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Svendler Nelson, Hans Peter, "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Arkitekten</u>, October 1988, pp. 221-233. (Trubek, Wislocki, Lieb, Brant (both Colorado and Bermuda), Tucker houses; Franklin Court; Western Plaza Washington DC; Westway Park; Gordon Wu Hall; Molecular Biology Bldg. Princeton; Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London) (In Finnish)

Trachtenberg, Marvin, "Some Observations on Recent Architectural History," <u>The</u> <u>Art Bulletin</u>, June 1988, pp. 208-241. (<u>Complexity</u>; <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>; RV, DSB, SI mentioned pp. 225, 226, 235, 236)

Tuchman, Laura J., "La Jolla Art Museum's New Look," <u>The Orange County</u> <u>Register</u>, May 5, 1988, p. K-1. (La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art)

Tufte, Edward, "Attention to Detail, or Less is a Bore," <u>PC/Computing</u>, November 1988, pp. 110-115. (uses RV's famous quote)

Tyler, David, "MoCA panel: City-museum link vital," <u>The Transcript</u>, December 12, 1988. (Mass MoCA)

"Venturi a Londra," <u>Il Gazzettino</u>, May 20, 1988. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London) (In Italian)

Viladas, Pilar, and Susan Doubilet, "UC Builds," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, May 1988, pp. 85-93. (Medical Research Laboratory, University of California, Irvine)

Vogel, Carol, "Setting it Up," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, November 27, 1988, pp. 88-

91. (Venturi's dining room shown, table set with RV's Swid Powell plates, p. 91) von Moos, Stanislaus, "Ampliacion de la National Gallery, Londres,"

<u>Arquitectura</u>, May/June 1988, pp. 150-151. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London) (In Spanish)

Wagner, Michael, "Plum Jobs," <u>Interiors</u>, January, 1988, p. 40. (University of Pennsylvania Research Laboratory)

Waldman, Noah, "A Peek Inside the Princeton Art Museum," <u>Nassau</u>, November 10, 1988, p. 10. (R. Venturi described as "decorated shed and duck")

Webster, Daniel, "Orchestra reports raising \$10 million for hall," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, June 25, 1988, p. 4-D. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Welsch, Wolfgang, <u>Unsere postmoderne Moderne</u>, 1988, pp. 25, 119, 121, 125, 129, 325. (<u>Complexity</u>, in German)

Welsh, Wolfang, Editor, "Einleitung," <u>Wege aus der Moderne - Schusseltexte der</u>

Postmoderne-Diskussion, 1988, pp. 1-46. (RV, DSB, <u>Complexity</u> mentioned pp. 11, 23, 24, 25). (In German)

Whiteson, Leon, "A Campus by Design," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, December 12, 1988, p. 1, 2. (View Section) (University of California, Irvine, Research Lab)

"Works from the Collections," <u>Canadian Centre for Architecture - The First Five</u> <u>Years 19791984</u>, 1988, pp. 35-108. (R. Venturi's drawings shown on p. 95 -- "Two elevation studies for the Eclectic House Series") (In French and English)

Zagari, Franco, <u>L'Architettura del Giardino Contemporaneo</u>, 1988. (p. 36 Treehouse; pp.

142-146 Franklin Court, Treehouse, Primate Center) (In Italian)

<u>1989</u>

"Appealing to Younger Tigers," <u>The New York Times</u>, September 28, 1989, p. C3. ("Currents" column item on Princeton Club renovation)

Baker, Geoffrey Howard, "The Role of Analysis in Teaching Architectural Theory," <u>ASCA Annual Meeting 1989</u>, 1989, pp. 44-65. (analysis of Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Ball, Aimee Lee, "Mentors & Proteges: Portraits of Success," <u>Working Woman</u>, October 1989, pp. 134-142. (Includes profile of DSB and Gabrielle London, pp. 139-140.)

Barrick, Adrian, "Venturi looks set to design scheme in Edinburgh docks," <u>Building</u> <u>Design</u>, July 21, 1989, p. 3. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London/Edinburgh Maritime Co. redevelopment.)

Berman, Avis, "Furness of Philadelphia," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, October 1989, pp. 314, 316, 318, 322.

Blau, Eve and Edward Kaufman (editors), <u>Architecture and Its Image</u>, Montreal: Canadian Centre for Architecture, 1989. (Exhibition publication; includes Eclectic Houses, pp. 324-325; other references to RV, pp. 149, 304)

Boles, Daralice D., "Reordering the Suburbs," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, May 1989, pp. 7891. (Includes "Learning from Levittown" illustration and caption, p. 84; mentions RV on p. 83.)

Boneti, Charles, "Sprague Electric Company/North Adams From Mill to Museum," <u>ART New England</u>, September 1989. (Mass MoCA)

Bos, Jan, "Joke's on Him," <u>Lear's</u>, November 1989, p. 20. (Letter to the Editor, suggests they publish article on D. Scott Brown instead of Philip Johnson.)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "Famed architect tries hand at developing housing," <u>The Island Packet</u>, July 23, 1989, p. 4-C. (Warren Pearl homes)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "Venturi a la Carte: A Signature Series in Florida," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, March 9, 1989, pp. C1, C6. (Pearl/Breakers West) Bussel, Abby, "Venturi Goes to Market," <u>Progressive Architecture</u> (P/A News Report item), May 1989, pp. 23, 30. (Pearl/Breakers West)

Cenicacelaya, Javier, editor, <u>Arquitectonica</u>, No. 4, October 1989, pp. 25-96. (Issue containing RV's Cubitt Lecture plus illustrations and VSBA project descriptions of Wu Hall,

USA Pavilion for EXPO '92 in Spain, Philadelphia Orchestra Hall, Clinical Research Building, Laguna Gloria Art Museum) (In Spanish and English)

Cobb, Nathan, "The revenge of the neonheads," <u>The Boston Globe Magazine</u>, July 23, 1989, pp. 16-19, 50-58. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, SI mentioned p. 54)

Cohen, Michael, "20 'golden rules' to govern MoCA," <u>The Transcript</u>, October 9, 1989, pp. 1, 13. (Mass MoCA)

Colquhoun, Alan, <u>Modernity and the Classical Tradition</u>, Cambridge: MIT Press, 1989, p. 239. (Mentions R. Venturi and <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>)

Crosbie, Michael J., "Referential, Spacious, Tightly Wrapped," <u>Architecture</u>, October 1989, pp. 82-83. (House by T. Vaughan on same site as Trubek and Wislocki houses)

Crosbie, Michael J., "Venturi's House for His Mother Wins AIA 25-Year Award," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1989, p. 28. (Vanna Venturi House)

Dillon, David, "A House Where Discord Finds Balance," <u>The Dallas Morning News</u>, April 25, 1989, pp. 1C, 10C. (25-year award for Vanna Venturi House)

Dooley, Maureen, with Kim Kopple and F. Cinnie Morgan, "The Object is... to Design," <u>Philadelphia Architect</u>, December 1988 - January 1989, pp. 6, 9. (Design arts)

"Edible Architecture - Delicious Designs," December 14, 1989. (catalogue for auction presented by DIFFA, held at Sotheby's. R. Venturi's work listed as items 36-40. [Battery Park])

Filler, Martin, "Building in the past tense," <u>TLS</u>, March 24-30, 1989, pp. 295-296. (mentions <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, <u>Complexity</u>, RV)

"From the Hill," <u>Carolina Alumni Review</u>, Summer 1989, p. 3. (RV shown receiving honorary degree)

Funderburg, Lisa, "Penn:25, Princeton: 7.5," <u>Avenue</u>, December 1989, pp. 30-32. (Princeton Club)

Garcia dos Santos, Laymert, "Robert Venturi e Denise Scott Brown," <u>America</u> <u>Depoimentos</u>, 1989, pp. 129-132. (Description of RV and DSB, and interview with them both. Companion book to TV series about America shown in Brazil.) (In Portuguese)

Gavinelli, Corrado, "L'architettura grafica di Las Vegas," <u>Disegno</u>, July/August 1989, pp. 46-49. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>) (In Italian)

Gehry, Frank, "Frank Gehry speaks at 1989 Kahn Lecture," <u>CitySITES</u>, Summer 1989, pp. 18-19. (Transcription of Gehry's lecture, mentions RV)

Gillespie, Angus Kress and Michael Aaron Rockland, Looking for America on the

<u>New Jersey Turnpike</u>, 1989. (Quotes from discussions with SI, pp. 180-181)

Greenspan, Stuart, "The 11 Most Uncomfortable Chairs ... and two that look uncomfortable but aren't," <u>House & Garden</u>, January 1989. (RV's Knoll Queen Anne Chair listed as "divinely comfortable.")

Greer, Nora Richter, "Americans Abroad: Some Coming Attractions," <u>Architecture</u>, January 1989, p. 66. (includes illustration & caption re National Gallery)

Hackett, Regina, "Bid of \$23.6 million wins contract to build the new Seattle Art Museum," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, May 3, 1989, p. C15. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hatton, Brian, "The Prince and the Architects," <u>Ottagono</u>, Vol. 92, 1989; pp. 15-24. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London) (In Italian and English)

Hine, Thomas, "Unveiling the Orchestra Hall," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 2, 1989, pp. 1-E, 6-E.

Hirst, Arlene, "Venturi's Mix-and-Match Housing," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, June 1989, p. 26. (Pearl-Breakers West)

Hoelterhoff, Manuela, "A Giant Carbuncle and a Glass Stump," <u>The Wall Street</u> Journal, December 20, 1989, p. A-12. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Holmes, Ann, "Site Near Park Selected for Children's Museum," <u>Houston Chronicle</u>, October 25, 1989, pp. 1D, 7D.

Kariel, Henry S., <u>The Desperate Politics of Postmodernism</u>, Amherst, MA: The University of Massachusetts Press, 1989, pp. 20, 42. (References to RV)

Klotz, Heinrich, <u>Architektur des 20 Jahrhunderts</u>, 1989, pp. 16, 236-243, 280. (Catalog of exhibition at Deutsches Architekturmuseum, Frankfurt am Main, 3 March - 14 May 1989) (in German)

Kolson, Ann, "For Women Only," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 26, 1989, pp. 1F, 8F. (quotes D. Scott Brown and mentions Philadelphia Orchestra Hall, regarding number of ladies' rooms in buildings)

Kostof, Spiro, "The Future of the Street," <u>Cite</u>, Fall 1989, pp. 14-15. (mentions <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Knack, Ruth Eckdish, "Living With Las Vegas: A Profile of Denise Scott Brown," <u>The Best of Planning</u>, Chicago: American Planning Association, APA Planners Press, 1989, pp. 87-91. (Profile of DSB originally published in <u>Planning</u> magazine, May 1986)

Lipstadt, Helene, editor, <u>The Experimental Tradition: Essays on Competitions in</u> <u>Architecture</u>, NY: Princeton Architectural Press, 1989. (pp. 11, 97, 101-102, 141, 144, 147)

(Yale Mathematics Building, UC at Berkeley Art Museum, Brighton Beach, National Football Hall of Fame)

"Mass MoCA would create ...," <u>The Berkshire Eagle</u>, October 3, 1989. (Mass MoCA)

McLeod, Mary, "Architecture and Politics in the Reagan Era: From Postmodernism to

Deconstructivism," <u>Assemblage 8</u>, February 1989. (reprinted in Hays, K. Michael, ed.,

<u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 678-702; mentions RV, DSB, <u>Learning</u>, <u>Complexity</u>, Vanna Venturi House, Nantucket Houses)

McGuigan, Cathleen, "High Style in the 'Burbs," <u>Newsweek</u>, March 27, 1989. (PearlBreakers West)

Mead, Christopher, editor, <u>The Architecture of Robert Venturi</u>, Albuquerque: University of New Mexico Press, 1989. (Essays by Vincent Scully, David Van Zanten, Neil Levine, Thomas Beeby, and Stephen Kieran; introduction by Christopher Mead)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Venturi to Order," <u>House & Garden</u>, August 1989, pp. 104-108, 141. (Pearl-Breakers West)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Ground Up," <u>Art Forum</u>, January 1989, pp. 14-15 (article about conservatism vs. liberalism in architecture, mentions D. Scott Brown and <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>)

Naeve, Milo M., <u>Identifying American Furniture: A Pictorial Guide to Styles and</u> <u>Terms</u>

<u>Colonial to Contemporary</u>, Nashville: American Association for State and Local History, 1989, p.54-55. (Queen Anne Chair-photo and caption)

"A New House for the Fabulous Philadelphians," <u>Architectural Record</u>, August 1989. (News column item on Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

"New museum: Parking, less elegance," <u>Seattle Weekly</u>, January 11, 1989, p. 20. (Seattle Art Museum)

Parker Pope, Tara, "Firm threatens to take Laguna Gloria land," <u>Austin</u> <u>AmericanStatesman</u>, February 23, 1989, pp. A1, A8. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum.

Paulis, Margherita Rossi, "Biography"; "The Design of 'The Campidoglio' tray"; "'Complexity and contradiction in architecture'", <u>Officina Alessi</u>, Crusinallo: Alessi, 1989, p. 31-34. (in Italian, English, and German)

"Pay the bill or lights go out," <u>ENR</u>, February 9, 1989, p. 14. (Ben Franklin Bridge lighting)

"Philadelphia Chapter Awards," <u>Pennsylvania Architecture</u>, Winter 1989, pp. 20-23. (Honorable Mention to Seattle Art Museum)

"Philadelphia Orchestra Hall," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, September 1989, p. 36. ("In Progress" column item)

Polinoro, Laura, <u>L'Atelier Alessi</u>. Italy: Crusinallo, 1989. (in the 'Watches & Clocks' section, RV's 'Cuckoo Clock')

Rea, Steven, "A House That Made an Impact," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 30, 1989. (25-year award for Vanna Venturi House)

Rea, Steven, "Museum's Artful New Entryway," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 26, 1989, pp. 1-F, 6-F. (PMA West Foyer)

Rice, Danielle, "Examining Exhibits," <u>Museum News</u>, November/December 1989, pp. 46-

50. (Philadelphia Museum of Art West Lobby)

Rizzoli, "My Mother's House", <u>Rizzoli: New York Fall 1989</u>, Fall 1989, p. 37. (Ad for <u>My Mother's House</u> by RV; Vanna Venturi House)

Robineete, Kathryn, "Brining Style to Suburbia," <u>Palm Beach Post</u>, March 12, 1989, pp. 1H, 4H. (Warren Pearl Homes)

Robinson, Harry G. III, Review of "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown" film by Michael Blackwood, <u>Blueprints</u> (Newsletter of the National Building Museum), Winter 1989, p. 6.

Russell, Beverly, <u>Architecture and Design 1970-1990</u>, 1989: Harry N. Abrams, Inc., NY (publisher). (DSB mentioned p. 26; RV pp. 26-27, 30, 37, 100; <u>Complexity and</u> <u>Contradiction in Architecture</u> discussed pp. 26, 67; houses p. 30; <u>Learning from Las</u> <u>Vegas</u> p. 26; Sainsbury

Wing, National Gallery of London p. 25; "Notebook" plates, 6-7; Venturi's home 25, 27; Trubek-Wislocki houses p. 25; Wu Hall p. 25)

Russell, James S., "Living on Borrowed Light," <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 1989, pp. 150153. (Article on Fisher-Marantz working with VRSB on Sainsbury Wing, Laguna Gloria Art Museum, La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art, Furness Building)

Sacchi, Livio, <u>Il disegno dell'architettura americana</u>, 1989. (R. Venturi mentioned pp. 1,

23, 51, 66, 72, 75-6, 86, 98, 110, 121, 148, 150-1, 154, 169, 172, 182, 195-6, 198, 214, 222-3, 232, 289; D. Scott Brown mentioned pp. 98-110, 121, 172, 214.) (In Italian)

San Diego Museum of Contemporary Art Biennial Report 1988 and 1989, "President's

Report," pp. 3-4, "Director's Report," pp. 5-6. (New design of San Diego Museum of Contemporary Art, (La Jolla))

Schwartz, Bonnie, "Airbrush - Renderings that make the difference," <u>Lighting</u> <u>Dimensions</u>, May/June 1989, p. 48. (Ben Franklin Bridge)

Scully, Vincent, "Introduction," in <u>American Classicist: the Architecture of Philip</u> <u>Trammell Shutze</u>, Elizabeth Meredith Dowling, New York: Rizzoli International Publications, Inc., 1989, p. xii. ("his buildings ... seem to lack that ... tension between common vernacular traditions and rhetorical classical ideals that endows Jefferson's buildings with so much of their vitality, and which Robert Venturi has exploited so wittily in recent years.")

Shoshkes, Ellen, <u>The Design Process</u>: Case Studies in Project Development, New York:

Whitney Library of Design, 1989, pp. 96-123. (Lewis Thomas Molecular Biology Laboratory)

Sklarek, Norma, FAIA, "Women in Architecture," <u>Encyclopedia of Architecture:</u> <u>Design, Engineering and Construction</u>, Volume 5, 1989, pp. 342-355. (D. Scott Brown listed on p.

347)

Stains, Laurence R., "The Best of Philly," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, 1989. (Entry entitled "New Mall" re: Franklin Mills mentions R. Venturi.)

Stephens, Suzanne, "Currents -- Philadelphia Museum's Energetic Desk," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, February 2, 1989, p. C3. (Philadelphia Museum of Art West Lobby)

Termin, Christine, "Mass MoCA proposal inches forward," <u>The Boston Globe</u>, October 3, 1989. (Mass MoCA)

"Thinking the Present: Conference Examines Today's Architecture," <u>Harvard</u> <u>Gazette</u>, April 14, 1989, pp. 7, 9. (Graduate School of Design Conference, D. Scott Brown, speaker)

"25 Year Award for Venturi House," <u>Progressive Architecture</u> (P/A News Report item), May

1989, p. 25. (Vanna Venturi House) van Schaik, Leon, "Afterword," <u>TRANSITION:</u> <u>Discourse on Architecture</u>, Winter 1989, pp. 73-75. (Comments on D. Scott Brown after her article in same publication entitled "Invention and Tradition in the Making of American Place," pp. 67-73.)

"Vanna Venturi House," in "Die Sieben Weltwunder der Modernen Architektur" ("Seven Wonders of Modern Architecture"), <u>Art</u>, November 1989, pp. 90-105. (Photo & brief description [in German] of Vanna Venturi House, pp. 100-101)

"Venturi Rauch & Scott Brown's Working Drawings for the National Gallery Sainsbury Wing," <u>Architecture Today</u>, September 1989, pp. 54-55.

Wagner, Steven, "Alessi Museum Collection - An International Brew Debuts," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, February 1989, pp. 152-153. (R. Venturi's Alessi Coffee & Tea Service)

Webster, Daniel, "Orchestra hall plans unveiled," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 28, 1989, pp. 1-A, 14-A. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

"When Inspiration Strikes Twice," <u>The New York Times</u>, February 23, 1989, p. C3. (Knoll Chairs)

Wigley, Mark, "The Decorated Gap," <u>Ottagono 94</u>, March 1989, pp. 36-55. (Discussion of decorated shed concept, <u>LLV</u> & <u>C&C</u>, illustrations of National Football Hall of Fame, USA Pavilion for Seville 1992 Expo, Penn Clinical Research Building, Philadelphia Orchestra Hall, UCLA MacDonald Medical Research Laboratories, Westway, clock, lowboy, and Empire sofa designs.) (In Italian and English)

Wissinger, Joanna, "Like an Answered Prayer: Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown and

Post-Modern Architecture," <u>The Silent Baroque</u>, ed. Christian Leigh, Salzburg: Thaddaeus

Ropac, 1989, pp. 109-112. (Interview with RV and DSB)

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1990s)

1990

"About AMAM...," <u>AMAM News</u>, Fall 1990, p. 8. (Allen Memorial Art Museum, Oberlin College)

Abram, Joseph, "Architecture, espace, publicité, L'écume de la métropole ou l'érotisme de l'impureté" Burkhardt, Francois and Jean-Hubert Martin, (eds), <u>Art &</u> <u>Publicity 1890-1990</u>, Paris: Editions du Centre Pompidou, 1990, catalogue for exhibition, pp. 394-407. (In French)

Abram, Joseph, "Impressions sur la ville 'telle-quelle'," <u>Autrement</u>, January 1990. (In French) (RV mentioned)

Anderson, Kurt, "Architects' Forum," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, February 1990, pp. 68-82. (Interview with R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown.)

"Archi-Net," <u>The Japan Architect:1990</u>, 5, p. 167. (In Japanese) (Pictures of RV and DSB)

"Architectural Digest brings...," <u>The New York Times</u>, November 19, 1990, p. D12. (Advertisement for <u>Architectural Digest</u> December 1990 issue, pictures VSBA house on Long Island Sound.)

Arcidi, Philip, "Inquiry: Laboratories," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, August 1990, p. 102. (Clinical Research Building, University of Pennsylvania)

Bernstein, Fred A., "Disney's Imagineer-in-Chief Tells All," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, October 1990, pp. 85-93. (Michael Eisner interview, mentions R. Venturi.)

Bertugli, David, "Designing Woman," <u>Inside</u>, Winter 1990, pp. 80-83, 122-126. (Profile of Denise Scott Brown.)

Bollack, F. Astorg and T. Killian, "Intervista con Denise Scott Brown" in <u>L'Architettura Del Quotidiano 1930/1940</u>, by Bollack, Killian, Migliorini, Serra, and Zanni, Rome, Italy:

Edizioni Carte Segrete, 1990, pp. 195-199. (Italian edition of "Interview with Denise Scott

Brown," in <u>Everyday Masterpieces, Memory & Modernity</u>, by Serra, Bollack and Killian, Modena, Italy: Edizioni Panini, 1988, pp. 203-210.)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "Disney Deco," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, April 8, 1990, pp. 18-22, 42-43, 48-49, 68. (Disney architecture, has quote from Steve Izenour on page 49.)

Burkhardt, Francois and Jean-Hubert Martin, (eds), <u>Art & Publicity 1890-1990</u>, Paris: Editions du Centre Pompidou, 1990, catalogue for exhibition, pp. 69, 71, 404-407. (In French)

Chang-Bok, Yim (interviewer), "Conversation on Current Architectural Trends with Robert Venturi," <u>Space</u> (Arts & Architecture) 276, August 1990, pp. 108-113. (Interview with RV) (In Korean)

Chatfield-Taylor, Adele. "Introduction" <u>Piranesi Rome Recorded</u>, Philadelphia: SmithEdwards-Dunlap Company 1990 p.4 (RV noted as distinguished alum of American Academy in Rome) Clausen, Meredith L., "Book Reviews," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural</u> <u>Historians</u>, pp. 457-460. (Review of Wallace K. Harrison, Architect, by Victoria Newhouse, 1989, mentions D. Scott Brown and <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>.)

Corwin, Nancy A., "The Furniture of Daniel Jackson," <u>American Craft</u>, June/July 1990, pp. 51-55, 74-75. (Mentions R. Venturi furniture.)

Crosbie, Michael J., "The Making of a 'Magical Place'," <u>American Architecture of the 1980s</u>, Washington, D.C.: The American Institute of Architects Press, 1990, pp. 182-189 (book of articles reprinted from <u>Architecture</u>). (Tree house)

Darley, Gillian, "The skin is not the real thing," <u>Observer</u>, December 30, 1990, p. 36. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Davis, Douglas, <u>The Museum Transformed</u>. New York: Abbeville Press, 1990, pp. 16, 68, 112, 136, 150, 153. (RV, John Rauch, <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>, National Gallery) de Forest, Ann, "Future Looks," <u>Dartmouth Alumni Magazine</u>, May 1990, pp. 22-29. (Dartmouth College Master Plan)

DeGiorgi, Gabriele, Alessandra Mutoni and Marcello Pazzaglini, "Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown and Ass., Inc., House in Long Island, NY," <u>Metamorfosi</u>, November 1990. pp. 30-32. (House in Long Island, New York) (In Italian)

"Discussion: Diversity in Houses," <u>Mitsui Home International Residential Design</u> <u>Competition, 1989</u>, Tokyo: Mitsui Home Co. Ltd., 1990, pp. 34-50. (Discussion among RV, DSB, Tadashi Nagai, and Kunihiko Hayakawa) (In Japanese and English)

"Doble lenguaje," <u>A & V</u>, Vol. 21 1990, pp. 46-48. (Thayer School at Dartmouth) (In Spanish and English)

Dutcher, David C.G., "Benjamin Franklin: Philadelphia's Premier Citizen," <u>Philadelphia Open House</u>, 1990, pp. 16-21. (Franklin Court)

Fattal, Laura, "Jenny Holzer," <u>Juliet Art Magazine</u>, October-November 1990, p. 23, p. 40.

(Includes references to RV/DSB, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, <u>Complexity and</u> <u>Contradiction in Architecture</u>) (In English and Italian)

"Fisher gift of \$5 million helps construct economics building," <u>Princeton Today</u>, Summer 1990, p. 11. (Fisher Hall)

Fisher, Thomas, "Interview: James Wines, Joshua Weinstein, SITE," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, August 1990. (Mentions VSBA, Best Showrooms)

Fisher, Thomas, "The Perils of Preservation Planning," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, June 1990, pp. 100-105. (Miami Beach, Jim Thorpe, Princeton)

Fleeson, Lucinda, "From mill to museum," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 20, 1990, pp. 1-D, 8-D. (Mass MoCA)

"For Medicine: A Seal of Approval," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, February-March 1990, p. 98. (Clinical Research Building at the University of Pennsylvania)

Gabby, Brent, "About Face," <u>Architecture</u>, April 1990, pp. 113-114, 141-143. (Article about brick specs, mentions Clinical Research Building at the University of Pennsylvania)

"Gallery VI - Architectural Drawings and Models," <u>Royal Academy of Arts Summer</u> <u>Exhibition 1990</u>, 1990, pp. 62-73, esp. p. 66 with 3 VSBA listings. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Gandee, Charles, "The Writing on the Wall," <u>House & Garden</u>, February 1990, pp. 142147. (Frederick Schwartz project using R. Venturi designed furniture.)

Gitlin, Todd, "Life in the Postmodern World," <u>Dialogue</u>, April 1990, pp. 12-18. (illus. of RV's Ionic Oberlin column, caption)

Goldberger, Paul, "After Opulence, a New 'Lite' Architecture," <u>The New York Times,</u> May

20, 1990, Section 2, pp. 1, 38. (Includes comment on RV architecture.)

Goldberger, Paul, "Drawing the Past Is Like Describing an Elephant," $\underline{\text{The New}}$ $\underline{\text{York}}$

<u>Times</u>, October 7, 1990, p. 35. (Review of exhibition "The History of History in American School of Architecture" at Columbia University, comments on <u>Complexity</u> <u>and Contradiction in Architecture</u>)

Goldberger, Paul, "How to Fit In At Princeton," <u>The New York Times</u>, July 29, 1990, p. 27. (Article on Computer Sciences Building by Kliment & Halsband, mentions VSBA buildings at Princeton.)

Goldberger, Paul, "In Philadelphia, 3 Arts Centers, 2 or One?," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, May 2, 1990, p. C15. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Goldberger, Paul, "Introduction," <u>Swid Powell - Objects By Architects</u>, 1990, pp. 11-12. (Design Arts, mentions R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown.)

Goldner, Nancy, "Pa. Ballet dances into a new season," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 14, 1990, "Weekend" Section, Cover and p. 32. ("Franklin Court" Ballet, set designed by S. Izenour and R. Venturi.)

Gossel, Peter, and Gabriele Leuthauser, "Lerner von Las Vegas," <u>Architekture des</u> <u>20.</u>

<u>Jahrhunderts</u>, 1990, pp. 270-280. (In German) (Pictures Guild House, Vanna Venturi

House, Brant House, Dixwell Fire Station, City Edges Planning Study, Basco Showroom.)

Gregotti, Vittorio, Editor, <u>Casabella - Indici 1982-1988 (2)</u> Argomenti Luoghi Libri, 1990.

(Listing of projects published in Casabella 1982-1988. VSBA listings: Lewis Thomas Laboratory p. 25, 72; Laguna Gloria Art Museum p. 26, p. 72; Sainsbury Wing, National

Gallery of London p. 27, 59; Seattle Art Museum p. 72. Listing of publications referenced in

Casabella 1982-1988 pp. 85: D. Scott Brown, R. Venturi, S. Izenour, <u>Learning from</u> <u>Las Vegas</u>; p. 86: R. Venturi, D. Scott Brown, S. Izenour, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>; p. 86 VRSB 1959-1985).

Hackett, Regina, and M.L. Lyke, "SAM's 'Hammering Man' to pound out praise to workers," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, June 6, 1990, pp. C-1, C-16. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hales, Linda, "First Class," <u>The Washington Post</u>, September 6, 1990, p. 27, "Washington Home" section. (R. Venturi designed mailbox.)

Hellman, Louis, "Theory and Practice," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, December 1990. (Cartoon mentioning Venturi "theories")

Hine, Thomas, "A study in contrasts at Penn," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 21, 1990, pp. 1-I, 6-I. (Clinical Research Building at the University of Pennsylvania)

Hine, Thomas, "Tuning in to a new concert hall," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 11, 1990, pp. 1-F, 6-F. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Hirst, Arlene, "Hot Properties," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, October 1990, p. 42. (R. Venturi designed mailbox)

Honour, Hugh, "La batalla del posmoderno," <u>A & V</u>, Vol. 21, 1990, pp. 12-19. (In Spanish and English, "The Battle of Postmodernism", mentions and pictures Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

"House in Long Island," <u>GA (Global Architecture) Houses 28: Project 1990</u>, March 1990, p.

102. (House on Long Island, VSBA description, sections, elevations, photo of model) (In Japanese and English)

James, Warren, "Essay: Colin Rowe and the Butterfly Effect," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, July 1990, pp. 98-99. (Mentions DSB and RV)

Lavin, Sylvia, "The Uses and Abuses of Theory," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, August 1990, unknown pages, comments on R. Venturi, Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture.

Le Royer, Ann, "Denise Scott Brown: Emerging Institutions and Their Architecture," <u>GSD News</u>, Winter 1990, p. 10. (Review of D. Scott Brown lecture at Harvard Graduate School of Design.)

Lehrer, Ute, <u>Westway - No Way!</u>, 1990 (384 page book -- in-depth study of Westway project history.) (In German)

"London Goes Post-Modern," <u>The Times</u>, December 21, 1990, p. 13. (Editorial) (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Lorenz, Clare, "Denise Scott Brown," Women in Architecture, 1990, pp. 20-21.

Lyke, M.L., "New Art Museum to Open...," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, December 5, 1990, p. C14. (Seattle Art Museum)

Manousoff, Edward, "Robert Venturi - architecture of antithesis," <u>Living</u>, (month in Greek) 1990, pp. 90-99. (Profile of R. Venturi, in Greek, English translation enclosed in magazine [a separate document])

McManus, Otile, "Architectural Research in Boston and New York," <u>Architecture</u>, December 1990, pp. 21-22. (Seminar at Harvard, D. Scott Brown participated.)

Michel, Florence, "Le Musee et le Supermarche," <u>Cree</u>, November 1990. (Interview with architect Joseph Abram who mentions R. Venturi, D. Scott Brown and S. Izenour.) (In French)

Miller, R. Craig, <u>Modern Design 1890-1990 In The Metropolitan Museum of Art</u>, 1990, pp. 252, 268-169, and inside back flap. (Design Arts)

Moccia, Federico D., "Le case di Filadelfia," <u>Citta americane</u>, 1990, pp. 43-82. (Chinatown New Housing p. 76; Franklin Court) (In Italian)

"Moderne Weltwunder," <u>Freitag</u>, 6 April 1990, p. 7. (Vanna Venturi House) (In German)

Moneo, Rafael, "Gropius Lecture," given at Harvard Graduate School of Design on April 25, 1990. (Discusses Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Morris, James, R.S.A., "Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc. - Invited Work," <u>The Royal Scottish Academy 164th Annual Exhibition Catalogue of Painting.</u>

<u>Sculpture and Architecture</u>, 1990, Musselburgh, Scotland: Ivanhoe Printing Co., Ltd., 1990 pp. 22-23.

(Comments on <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, exhibits included Sainsbury

Wing, National Gallery of London, US Pavilion for Expo 92 in Seville, Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Nakamura, Toshio, "JA Interview: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Japan</u> <u>Architect</u>, May 1990, pp. 6-8.

Nasatir, Judith, "Princeton Club," <u>Interior Design</u>, September 1990, pp. 174-177. (Princeton Club of New York)

"Notes," <u>House & Garden</u>, March 1990, pp. 52-53. (R. Venturi designed Louis XV and Louis XVI lowboys.)

Nuttall, Jean, "The Sainsbury Wing - An extension to the National Gallery, London," <u>Planning</u>, May 1990, pp. 28-35. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Onorato, Ronald J., "Collecting in Context," <u>On the Road: Selections from the</u> <u>Permanent</u>

<u>Collection of the San Diego Museum of Contemporary Art</u>, Seattle: Marquand Books, Inc.,

1990, pp. 10-40. (VSBA rendering of proposed museum renovation on p. 40.)

Oppenheimer Dean, Andrea, "Offices with Class," <u>Architecture</u>, January 1990, p. 71. (University of California at Irvine, Graduate School of Management)

Parman, John, "Utopia Revised," <u>Architecture</u>, pp. 66-77. (Buildings at University of California at Irvine by VSBA and others, including Graduate School of Management)

Paulis, Margherita Rossi, <u>Lettere Dall'America</u> (Rome: Marino Solfanelli Editore, 1990).

(In Italian)

Pawley, Martin, "Sticks and Stones," <u>Time Out 20/20</u>, August 1990, pp. 34-38. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Pawley, Martin, "Tales of an American architect in London," <u>Building</u>, July 6, 1990, p. 33. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Perl, Jed, "Culture Shock," <u>Vogue</u>, October 1990, pp. 377-383. (Article includes statements by various people including RV [p. 382] about the relations between high art and popular culture.)

"Philadelphia Orchestra Hall," <u>Zodiac 4</u>, September 1990, pp. 74-109. (Brief essay by RV on why POH is not Decon; "Some Interim Notes on the Philadelphia Orchestra Hall Design, November 17, 1989," by RV; sketches, sections, elevations, floor plans, photos of model, etc.)

Plattus, Alan J., "Towards A Post-analytic Architecture: Recent Work of Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Thinking the Present</u>, ed. K. Michael Hays and Carol Burns, Princeton Architectural Press, 1990. (Originally a lecture delivered at Harvard in April 1989)

Powell, Kenneth, "A welcome invasion from the other side of the Atlantic," <u>Daily</u> <u>Telegraph</u>, March 3, 1990. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Rense, Paige, "People are the issue," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, December 1990, p. 14. (R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown pictured, promo for story on pp. 112-119.)

"Right Angles are rare at Seattle Art Museum," <u>Civil Engineering</u>, unknown date (1990), p.

30. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Robert C. Venturi, FAIA '44," <u>Episcopal Annual Giving Fund 1990-1991</u>, 1990. (R. Venturi notes on Episcopal Academy)

"Robert Venturi Centerpiece," <u>Swid Powell - The Architect's Collection</u>, 1990, pp. 10-11. (Design Arts - porcelain and sterling silver centerpiece.)

"Robert Venturi," <u>Plus: Architecture + Interior Design</u>, August 1990, No. 40, pp. 115-173.

(Special Issue on Robert Venturi, including articles about RV by Lee Sang-hae, Yoo Kerl, Joh

Sung-yong, Chung Jin-soo, and Kim Kwang-hyun; RV's Lecture and Questions & Answers in

Korea, June 28, 1990; illustrations and descriptions of Sainsbury Wing, Philadelphia Orchestra Hall, Seattle Art Museum, Expo '92, Gordon Wu Hall, State Mosque of Iraq

Competition, Laguna Gloria Art Museum, Furniture and Decorative Arts) (RV lecture and

Q&A session in Korean and English; other articles in Korean only)

Robbins, David, "The Independent Group: Forerunners of Postmodernism?" <u>The</u> <u>Independent Group: Postwar Britain and the Aesthetics of Plenty</u>, David Robbins, Ed., Cambridge, Massachusetts, and London, England: The MIT Press, 1990, pp. 237-248. (Publication accompanying the exhibition - RV&DSB mention)

Rosan, Shira, "Robert Venturi Goes for Messy Vitality," <u>The World & I</u>, July 1990, pp. 194199. (Profile of RV)

Rosenstein, Brad, "Power Surge," <u>Philadelphia City Paper</u>, September 21-28, 1990, p. 13.

(Franklin Court Ballet)

Russell, John, "A Fine Scottish Hand," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, July 22, 1990, pp. 22-26, 42, 45. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Ryan, Joseph, "Rafael Moneo: Today's American Architecture," <u>GSD News</u>, Summer-Fall 1990, pp. 13-14. (Review of lecture at Harvard Graduate School of Design given by Moneo, examining Philadelphia Orchestra Hall by VSBA and Disney Concert Hall in Los Angeles by F. Gehry.)

"Scandanavia. Now conveniently located," Continental Airline advertisement in <u>Continental</u>

<u>Profiles</u> (In-flight magazine) January 1990, p. 76. (An illustration of several cities, Philadelphia's illustration includes Guild House.)

Scott, Kathleen, "Evolution of the American Art Museum," <u>Designers West</u>, November 1990, p. 118. (Seattle Art Museum)

Selwyn, Jeremy, "Building boasts novel design, research," <u>The Daily Pennsylvanian</u>, January 25, 1990, pp. 1, 9. (Clinical Research Building at the University of Pennsylvania)

<u>Separated at Birth? 2 - The Saga Continues</u>, 1990, (a Spy Book), p. 55. (Compares R Venturi with Jason Epstein)

Shih, J.J. and Lai Hsiang-Ling, editors, <u>New York Architecture 1970-1990</u>, 1990; Taiwan: Taipei Fine Arts Museum, pp. 152-153. (Times Square Plaza Design)

Short, William H., and Constance M. Greiff, "Small Town, Distinguished Architects, Part Two," <u>Princeton History, Number Nine</u>, 1990, pp. 40-41, 68-69. (Wu Hall pictured, also mentions Lewis-Thomas Laboratory, Rockefeller and Mathey Colleges, Forbes College, Prospect, Fisher Hall.)

<u>Sintra Triennial of Architecture Catalog</u>, 1990, p. 45. (gives biography of RV; Hayden-Coxe House/Studio)

Slesin, Suzanne, "Anything Goes In Architects' New Collection," <u>The Charlotte</u> <u>Observer</u>,

December 15, 1990, pp. 1D, 4D. (Design Arts, pictures silver and porcelain centerpiece on pg.

1D.)

Slesin, Suzanne, "Style Setters, Take a Number," <u>The New York Times</u>, March 8, 1990, pp. C1, C6-C7 (The Home Section) (Review of "Design 100," a show sponsored

by Metropolitan Home, with R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown listed as number 10 out of 100 "Style and Trend Setters.")

"Space, Light, and Close Colleagues," <u>Penn Medicine</u>, Winter 1990, pp. 25-27. (Clinical Research Building at the University of Pennsylvania)

Stephens, Suzanne, "In the Coastal Vernacular," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, December 1990, pp. 112-119. (Also published as "Architettura: La nave di Robert Venturi," in <u>AD.</u>

<u>Architectural Digest, Le piu belle case del mondo.</u> December 1991) (House on North Shore of Long Island)

Strong, Ann L. and George E. Thomas, <u>The Book of the School: 100 Years of the</u> <u>Graduate School of Fine Arts of the University of Pennsylvania</u>, Philadelphia: Graduate School of Fine Arts, 1990. (Exhibition publication; biographical entry for RV, p. 192, RV essay on Vanna Venturi House, p. 193; biographical entry for DSB, p. 202, excerpt from DSB article "Between Three Stools," pp. 153-55; other references to RV, DSB, VSBA throughout)

Suner, Bruno, "Venturi et Scott Brown a Philadelphie," <u>L'Architecture</u> <u>D'Aujourd'hui</u>, April 1990, pp. 175-177. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall, in French)

Tapert, Annette, "Robert Venturi," <u>Swid Powell - Objects By Architects</u>, 1990, pp. 114-123.

(Design Arts. See also pp. 9, 30, 31, 32, 126, 132, 135, 137)

"The Rebirth of Theory - Reconstructing Venturi at MoMA," <u>Newsline - Columbia</u> <u>University</u>, May, 1990, pp. 2-3. (Statements by participants at symposium held at MoMA with architectural theorists including Catherine Ingraham, Michael Rotondi, John Whiteman, Beatriz Colomina, Stanley Tigerman, Jeffrey Kipnis, Jennifer Bloomer, Bernard Tschumi, Philip Johnson, Peter Eisenman, Robert Somol, Mack Scogin, K. Michael Hayes, with a letter from R. Venturi also published.)

"The View from 2090," <u>Life</u>, special Fall 1990 issue, pp. 114-116. (R. Venturi listed as potential "100 most important Americans of 21st Century.)

Tufte, Edward R., <u>Envisioning Information</u>, 1990, see especially pp. 26, 34, 51. (Quotes and photographs from <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, and <u>Complexity and</u> <u>Contradiction in Architecture</u>.)

"Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>New York Architecture 1970-1990</u>, 1990, pp. 152-153. (Times Square Plaza Design) (In Chinese)

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>A+U</u> (<u>Architecture and Urbanism</u>), June 1990, pp. 39-

130. (Special feature on VSBA, including photos and VSBA project descriptions of: Primate

Center; Lewis Thomas Laboratory for Molecular Biology, Malcolm S. Forbes Jr. College, Princeton University; Gordon Wu Hall, Princeton University; Venturi House [RV/DSB residence]; House on Long Island Sound; House in Northern Delaware; Coxe/Hayden House and Studio; New Campus Entrance Guard Booth, Princeton University; Tarble Student Center, Swarthmore College; Tree House, Philadelphia Zoo; Alessi Library; Welcome Park; Lighting for Benjamin Franklin Bridge; Contemporary American Realism since 1960 exhibition; High Style: 20th Century American Design exhibition; Display Window at Bergdorf Goodman; Formica Mirror; Furniture Design for Knoll International; Bureaus for Arc International; Alessi Cuckoo Clock; William and Mary Bureau; Swid Powell Plates, Cups and Saucers; Swid Powell Candlestick; Alessi Campidoglio Tray; Alessi Tea Service; Swid Powell Village Tea Set; Munari Jewelry; "Brief History" on pp. 40-41; essay by Stanislaus von Moos on pp. 121-130.) (In Japanese and English)

von Moos, Stanislaus, "'Body Language' and Artifice: On Some Recent Designs by Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>A+U</u> (<u>Architecture and Urbanism</u>), June 1990, pp.

121-130. (In Japanese and English)

Wang, Wilfried, "Peter Celsing e la classicita nel moderno," <u>Casabella</u>, October 1990, pp.

42-50. (Quotes from Complexity and <u>Contradiction in Architecture</u> and <u>Learning</u> <u>from Las Vegas</u>.) (In Italian)

"We are Architects Who Love Classical...," <u>Materia 4</u> (An Architectural Review), 1990, pp. 18-

31. (Brief statement by RV on architectural orders; illustrations of Swid Powell serving set,

Butler College column, Allen Art Museum column, Sainsbury Wing iron column sketches,

House in Northern Delaware, House on Long Island Sound exterior columns, House in Seal

Harbor interior and exterior columns, La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art central court,

Gallo Winery Visitor's Center facade sketch, Children's Museum facade sketch, Thayer School interior columns, UCLA MacDonald Medical Research Laboratories facade showing cast iron columns, Sainsbury Wing model.) (In Italian and English)

"Who needs candles," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, October 1990, pp. 36-37. (Kahn show at Penn, Vanna Venturi house)

Wigley, Mark, "La Contraddizione Decorata," <u>Ottogono 94</u>, September 16, 1990, pp. 36-55.

(Comments on <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u> and <u>Complexity and Contradiction in</u> <u>Architecture</u>.) (In Italian and English)

Wood, Lois Hottel, Editor, "Places to Work In," <u>Thayer School of Engineering</u> <u>Directions</u>,

Fall 1990, pp. 46-48. (Thayer School of Engineering, Dartmouth College)

Yasuyama, Noriyuki, "Club News," <u>at</u>, March 1990, pp. 89-92. (Report of visit to Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown; in Japanese)

Yasuyama, Noriyuki, "Super Close-Up I, Interview: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>at</u>, May 1990, pp. 7-17. (In Japanese) VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1990s)

"You wanted the Princeton Club...," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, April 18, 1990, inside cover and p. 1. (Advertisement for Princeton Club picturing and discussing R. Venturi.)

1991

<u>A Look at Architecture</u>. Visitors' Center: Columbus, Indiana, 1991, p. 60. (Fire Station No. 4; published 1980, 1984, republished 1998)

Abram, Joseph, "L'Actualite de Venturi," <u>Moniteur Architecture AMC</u>, March 1991. (In French)

Adams, Roland, "College Eyes Northward Development," <u>Dartmouth Life</u>, December 15, 1991, p. 2. (Baker Library Addition and planning work)

"AIA Design Conference: A Unique Gathering," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, December 1991/January 1992, p. 4. (R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown were speakers and are pictured.)

Agrest, Diana, <u>Architecture from Without: Theoretical Framings for a Critical Practice</u>.

Cambridge, MIT Press, 1991. (printed in <u>Oppositions 6</u>, Fall 1976, reprinted in Hays, K.

Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 198-213) (mentions RV and DSB)

Al-Asad, Mohammad, "The Contemporary Mosque," <u>Faith & Form</u>, Winter 1990-1991, pp.

21-24. (Baghdad State Mosque) al-Khalil, Samir, The Monument,

(Berkeley: U. of California P. 1991) pp. 49-67. (Baghdad State Mosque)

Amery, Colin, <u>A Celebration of Art & Architecture: The National Gallery Sainsbury</u> <u>Wing</u>,

London: National Gallery Publications Ltd., 1991. pp. 13, 15, 41, 56-8, 64-70, 72-4, 76, 78-9,

82-4, 136, 138-9. (the Sainsbury Wing's art collection and architecture, including architectural history of the National Gallery, the design competition, finalists' designs, RV & DSB's winning scheme and past work, construction, architectural features; includes extensive photographs, drawings and illustrations of building)

Amery, Colin, "In search of an architect," <u>The Financial Times</u>, July 9, 1991, p. 15. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Amery, Colin, "The Architecture of Post-War Galleries," <u>Palaces of Art</u>, 1991, pp. 177-185. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Anthony, Kathryn H., "Leading Practitioners' Reflections on Design Juries," <u>Design</u> <u>Juries on Trial</u>, 1991, pp. 171-221. (Discusses Steven Izenour's "reflections")

Anthony, Kathryn H., "Sex, Stars, and Studios," <u>Design Juries on Trial</u>, 1991, pp. 165166. (Women architects, discusses DSB)

"Architect eschews austerity," <u>The Houston Post</u>, April 14, 1991, p. E4. (Pritzker Prize)

"Architect Venturi wins prestigious prize," <u>The Arizona Daily Star</u>, April 9, 1991, p. 6C.

(Pritzker Prize)

"Architectural extremes," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, July 31, 1991, p. 24. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Architecture award affirms 'less is a bore'," <u>Daily Freeman</u>, (Kingston, NY) April 9, 1991, p.

11. (Pritzker Prize)

Arcidi, Philip, "Mending a 'Difficult Whole'," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, May 1991, pp. 81-

89. (Furness Library Restoration)

"Art News," The Independent, July 9, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"The atrium of the great reading room...," <u>College & Research Libraries News</u>, May 1991, cover. (Furness Library)

Auth, Tony, "City Lite," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, November 17, 1991, p. 12. (Comic relating to Franklin Court)

Aymonino, Aldo, <u>Function and Symbol in the Architecture of Louis Kahn</u>. Rome: Clear

Edizioni, 1991, pp. 16, 30. (Mentions RV, Vanna Venturi House, Franklin Court; in Italian)

Baker, Geoffrey, "The Sainsbury Wing at the National Gallery by Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>Architectural Design Profile No. 94 -- New Museums</u>, Vol. 61, No, 11/12 1991, pp. 16-19. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery) (In French)

Bannister, W. Geoffrey, "An Architecture of Anarchy," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, November 1991, Letters Section, pp. 24, 26. (Sainsbury Wing)

<u>Bard College Annual Report 1990-91</u>, Cover Drawing by Robert Venturi and inside cover mentions Bard College Library Addition.

Barrière, Philippe, "Larmonie dans le paradoxe," <u>Cree</u>, December 1991/January 1992, pp. 104-109, 179. (Museum work, including Seattle Art Museum and Sainsbury Wing) (In French)

Barrière, Philippe, and Sylvia Lavin, "Entre Imagination Sociale et Architecture," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, February 1991, pp. 92-104. (Interview with Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi.)

Baxter, Lynn, Editor, "Unsigned," <u>IDEN'TITY</u>, Fall, 1991, p. 14. (Philadelphia "gateway" signage)

Bell, Ervin J., AIA, <u>The Architectural Index for 1990</u>, 1991, p. 38 (Lists projects published in 1990, included Princeton Club, UC Irvine Graduate School of Management Office Building, Seattle Art Museum)

Biemiller, Lawrence, "Penn Restores a Masterpiece of One of America's Most Idiosyncratic Architects," <u>The Chronicle of Higher Education</u>, May 8, 1991, pp. B4-B5. (Furness Library)

"The Birth of SAM: 1988-1991," <u>Daily Journal of Commerce, Seattle</u>, December 4, 1991, p. B12 (Photographs by John Stamets of site from 1988 through 1991.) (Seattle Art Museum)

Blake, Peter, "3 Directions in 3 Dimensions," <u>Interior Design</u>, March 1991, pp. 120-125. (DesignTex fabric and WestWeek exhibit designs by Rossi, Meier and Venturi & Scott Brown) Blau, Eleanor, "Robert Venturi to Receive Pritzker Architecture Prize," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, April 8, 1991, P. C13. (Pritzker Prize)

Boasberg, Leonard W., "3 Phila. artists, architecture firm win mayor's award," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 5, 1991, p. 6-D.

Bodilly, Lucy, "Complex, condensed, SAM tough to build," <u>Daily Journal of</u> <u>Commerce, Seattle</u>, December 4, 1991, pp. B13, B15. (Seattle Art Museum)

Bodilly, Lucy, "Some subs charge design was flawed," <u>Daily Journal of Commerce,</u> <u>Seattle</u>, December 4, 1991, p. B15. (Seattle Art Museum)

Boschmann, Hella, "Ich mag Kompromisse lieber als das Makellose," <u>Sonntag</u>, December 8, 1991, p. 64. (Seattle Art Museum) (In German)

Boston, Richard, "A grey day in London," <u>The Guardian</u>, June 25, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Branch, Mark Alden, "Three for One," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, August 1991, pp. 88-91.

(Fisher and Bendheim Halls, Princeton)

Branch, Mark Alden, "Robert Venturi Wins 14th Pritzker Prize," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, May, 1991, p. 27. (Pritzker Prize)

Brandt, Barbara, "Furnishing a landmark on a tight budget," <u>Daily Journal of</u> <u>Commerce.</u>

Seattle, December 4, 1991, p. B10. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Bravo Venturi!" <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Editorial, p. 16-A. (Pritzker Prize)

Bremner, Charles, "Prophesier of modern history," <u>The Times Saturday Review</u>, June 22, 1991, p. 10-12. (Sainsbury Wing)

Brewster, David, "SAM's long march," <u>Seattle Weekly</u>, December 11, 1991, p. 2. (Seattle Art Museum)

Britton, Sara, "Mediation: 'We all hope this works'," <u>Daily Journal of Commerce</u>, <u>Seattle</u>, December 4, 1991, p. B11. (Seattle Art Museum)

Broude, Norma, "Report From Washington II: Alternative Monuments," <u>Art in America</u>,

February 1991, pp. 72-80. (Pennsylvania Avenue's Western Plaza)

Brownlee, David B., and David G. De Long, <u>Louis I. Kahn: In the Realm of</u> <u>Architecture</u>, Los Angeles: The Museum of Contemporary Art, Los Angeles, 1991, p. 12, 61, 62, 65, 80, 136, 352, 417n16.

Brownlie, Victor, "Jobs saved in Liverpool," <u>New Builder</u>, February 27, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Buchanan, Peter, "Sainsbury Wing Extension to the National Gallery," unpublished ms. for <u>Cree</u>, December 1991.

Buchanan, Peter, "Unter erschwerten Bedingungen," <u>Bauwelt</u>, October 4, 1991, pp. 19881997. (Sainsbury Wing) (In German)

Bueno, Pepa, "Arquitectas con un toque Distinto," <u>Elle</u>, October 1991, pp. 176-180. (Women architects, including Denise Scott Brown, mentions Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art) (In Spanish)

Bukovinsky, Janet, and Lou Harry, "Best of Philly -- Architectural landmark," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, August 1991, p. 140. (Furness Library)

"Bush Dedicates Social-Science Complex, Receives Honorary Doctorate of Laws," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, June 12, 1991, pp. 8-11. (Fisher/Bendheim Halls)

Campbell, Robert, "Robert Venturi wins top prize in architecture," <u>The Boston</u> <u>Globe</u>, April 8, 1991, pp. 38, 41. (Pritzker Prize)

Canty, Don, "New Museum is a Compelling Showcase for Art," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, December 5, 1991, Section C, pp. 1-5. (Seattle Art Museum)

Champenois, Michèle, "La Bataille de Trafalgar Square," <u>Le Monde</u>, September 14, 1991, pp. B-1, 15, 18. (Sainsbury Wing) (In French)

Champenois, Michèle, "Philadelphie les Etats-Unis à la source," <u>Le Monde</u>, April 13, 1991, pp. 17-21. (Social history of Phila., quotes & mentions VSBA) (In French)

Chaslin, François, "Venturisme, Un Bilan -- Un Rêve Américain," <u>L'Architecture</u> <u>d'Aujourd'hui</u>, February 1991, pp. 86-91. (In French)

Chesshyre, Robert, "The Miracle in Trafalgar Square," <u>Telegraph Magazine</u>, June 29, 1991, pp. 22-29. (Sainsbury Wing)

Churchill, Bonnie, "Beverly Hills beat," <u>Beverly Hills Independent</u>, April 18, 1991, Section A2 p. 13. (Pritzker Prize)

Churchill, Bonnie, "Versatile Architect Wins Pritzker Prize," <u>The Christian Science</u> <u>Monitor</u>, April 8, 1991, p. 10. (Pritzker Prize)

Clarke, Timothy, review of <u>The Monument: Art, Vulgarity and Responsibility in</u> <u>Iraq</u>, by Samir al-Khalil, <u>The Guardian</u>, April 2, 1991. (Baghdad State Mosque)

Cohn, David, "De Roma a Las Vegas," <u>Casa Vogue</u> España, October 1991, pp. 22, 23. (Profile of RV) (In Spanish)

Colbert, Thomas, "Negotiating the American City," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, August, 1991, pp. 97, 148. (Review of <u>Urban Concepts</u> by Denise Scott Brown)

Collins, Ian, "Glories of the Interior," <u>Eastern Daily Press</u>, July 15, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Collins, Jim, Jr., with Ian Adamson, "Trends in Laboratory Design," $\underline{\text{Architectural}}$ $\underline{\text{Record}}$

<u>Review</u>, 1991/1992, pp. 64-67. (Clinical Research Building at University of Pennsylvania and

Lewis-Thomas Laboratory at Princeton University)

Cork, Richard, "Drawn, hung and finely quartered," <u>The Times Saturday Review</u>, November 30, 1991, p. 27. (Sainsbury Wing)

Cork, Richard, "Step by step to the grand stare," <u>The Times Saturday Review</u>, June 22, 1991, pp. 10-11. (Sainsbury Wing)

Cowan, Robert, "Defense against Deconstruction," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, May 10, 1991. (Review of Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown lecture)

"The Critics ...," <u>Telegraph</u>, June 26, 1991, Peterborough section. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art)

Crosbie, Michael J., "Robert Venturi Awarded Pritzker Prize," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1991, p.

21. ("News" column item)

Crosbie, Michael J., "University Architecture Conference at Yale," <u>Architecture</u>, August, 1991, p. 37. (Robert Venturi on panel at conference)

Cruickshank, Dan, "Capital Gains," <u>Architectural Journal</u>, August 20-21, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

The Daily Telegraph, (cartoon), July 9, 1991, p. 15. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Dandy, but just too dainty," <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing and Seattle Art Museum)

Darley, Gillian, "Venturi Scores a Sinful Triumph," [London] <u>Observer</u>, June 30, 1991, p.

47. (National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Davenport, Hugo, "Micro link to Leonardo," <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, July 22, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Davey, Peter, Editor, "News & Reviews," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, October 1991, p. 4. (R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown mentioned re: influences of US and British "pop.")

Davey, Peter, "Public Face and Public Place," <u>Architectural Review</u>, July 1991, pp. 27-29

(Sainsbury Wing)

de Leon, Ferdinand M., "The Opening," <u>Seattle Times</u>, December 6, 1991. (Seattle Art Museum)

Deitz, Paula, "Behind Ivy, Architects' U.S. Mecca," <u>The New York Times</u>, February 7, 1991,

p. C9. (Princeton -- Gordon Wu Hall and Lewis Thomas Laboratory)

Deitz, Paula, "The 23 Best Chairs," <u>Connoisseur</u>, May 1991, pp. 58-63, 110. (Chair #22, Venturi's "Chippendale")

"Denise Scott Brown, 1991 Tau Sigma Delta Gold Medal Winner," <u>Tau Sigma Delta</u> <u>News</u>, Spring 1991.

Diamondstein, Barbaralee, "Robert Venturi ve Denise Scott Brown ile söylesi," <u>Arredamento Dekorasyon</u>, May 1991, pp. 96-98. (Pritzker Prize, VSBA firm profile)

DiBattista, di Nicola, "Berlino domani - Idee per il cuore di una metropoli," <u>Domus,</u> March 1991, pp. 54-63. (Brandenberg Gate Competition) (In Italian)

Dillon, David, "Robert Venturi wins top architecture award," <u>The Dallas Morning</u> <u>News</u>, April 10, 1991, p. 7C.

Dixon, John Morris, "Learning from London," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, August 1991, pp. 80-85. (Sainsbury Wing)

Dixon, John Morris, "Kahn-Centered Design Conference," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, December 1991, p. 18.

Dixon, John Morris, "20th Anniversary Scrapbook," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, December 1991, pp. 79-91. (lists "Symbols in the Home" exhibit; Furness Library; Tucker House)

Dorment, Richard, "After all the flak, a clear view of art," <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, June 25, 1991, p. 14. (Sainsbury Wing)

Downey, Roger, "Warts and glories," <u>Seattle Weekly</u>, December 18, 1991, pp. 57-68. (Seattle Art Museum)

Drummond, John, "Summer in the City," <u>The Guardian</u>, August 3-4, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Duffy, Glen, "Venturi's Vision," <u>The Seattle Times/Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, October 27, 1991, pp. L1, L2. (Seattle Art Museum)

Edelmann, Frédéric, "Le prix Pritzker à Robert Venturi," <u>Le Monde</u>, April 13, 1991, p. 14. (Pritzker Prize) (In French)

Egan, Timothy, "Museum by Venturi Opens In Seattle," <u>The New York Times</u>, December 10, 1991, p C-15. (Seattle Art Museum)

Egan, Timothy, "Venturi's New Seattle Art Museum Opens," <u>The New York Times</u>, December 10, 1991, pp. B1, B8. (Seattle Art Museum)

Eichel, Larry, "IRA targets the British pocketbook," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 17, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Eidelberg, Martin, ed., <u>Design 1935-1965: What Modern Was</u>, New York: Le Museé des

Arts Décoratifs de Montréal in association with Harry N. Abrams, Inc., 1991, pp. 303-305, 307. (Photo of Guild House)

Eng, Rick, "DesignTex -- Leading Architects Create a Distinct Portfolio of Contract Textiles," <u>Designers West</u>, May 1991, p. 78.

Enlow, Clair, "Side glances and quick takes," <u>Daily Journal of Commerce, Seattle</u>, December 4, 1991, p. B8. (Seattle Art Museum)

Enlow, Clair, "The limestone curtain rises," <u>Daily Journal of Commerce, Seattle,</u> December

4, 1991, pp. B8-B9. (Seattle Art Museum)

Enlow, Clair, "Venturi reflects on project, era," <u>Daily Journal of Commerce, Seattle,</u> <u>Washington</u>, April 10, 1991, pp. 1-3. (Seattle Art Museum, Pritzker Prize)

Estep, Thomas, "A new home for SAM's hidden treasures," <u>Daily Journal of</u> <u>Commerce</u>,

Seattle, December 4, 1991, p. B4. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Et tu, Brute?" <u>Brutus</u>, June 15, 1991, p. 19. (Knoll Furniture) (In Japanese)

"Europe '91: A Festival of Arts," <u>The New York Times</u>, March 24, 1991, pp. 14-16. (Sainsbury Wing)

"The evolution of the building's design," <u>SAM Goes Downtown -- A Seattle Post-</u> <u>Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, p. E2. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Extending the Grey Matter," <u>Designers' Journal</u>, July/August 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Falk, Nicholas and Nathan Silver, "Don't give an incomplete picture of the National Gallery extension," <u>The Independent on Sunday</u>, Letters to the Editor section. (Sainsbury Wing)

Feaver, William, "Inspiration off the Wall," [London] <u>Observer</u>, June 30, 1991, p. 47. (National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Filler, Martin, "An American in London," <u>House & Garden</u>, April 1991, pp. 126-129, 206. (Sainsbury Wing)

Filler, Martin, "Architecture," <u>The New York Times Book Review</u>, December 1, 1991, p. 77. (Review of <u>A Celebration of Art & Architecture</u> by Colin Amery [Sainsbury Wing], also review of <u>Frank Furness: The Complete Works</u> by George E. Thomas, Michael J. Lewis and Jeffrey A. Cohen, with introduction by Robert Venturi.)

Filler, Martin, "Jacob's Ladder," <u>Vanity Fair</u>, July 1991, pp. 26-46. (Article on Jacob Rothschild, mentions Sainsbury Wing)

Filler, Martin, "New Light on Kahn," <u>House and Garden</u>, August 1991, pp. 90-95, 140. (Mentions R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown)

"Final Say," <u>Builder</u>, June 1991, p. 200. (Robert Venturi quote taken from <u>Metropolitan Home</u>.)

"Fire station to get towering repairs," <u>The Republic</u>, (Columbus, Indiana), December 30, 1991, p. 1. (Repairs to fire station #4)

Fisher, Philip, <u>Making and Effacing Art: Modern American Art in a Culture of</u> <u>Museums</u>, New York: Oxford University Press, 1991, p. 43-44, 229. (R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown are mentioned)

Flanagan, Barbara, "Memoirs of Steel," <u>Metropolis</u>, November 1991, pp.44-53, 55, 57. (DSB mention re: Bethlehem)

"Focho," <u>Architectura Viva</u>, May 1991, p. 66. (Cartoon regarding Pritzker Prize) (In Spanish)

Forgey, Benjamin, "American Wins Pritzker," <u>The Washington Post</u>, April 8, 1991, Section C, pp. 1, 8. (Pritzker Prize)

Francia, Evelina, and Caroline Vaccaro, "Libri/Books," <u>Domus</u>, October 1991, pp. 86-87. (Review of Urban Concepts by Denise Scott Brown) (In Italian and English)

Fraser, James, "Creativity, Conservation, and Conscience," <u>The American Billboard 100</u>

<u>Years</u>, New York: Harry N. Abrams, Inc., 1991, p. 151. ("Signs of Life: Symbols in the American City" exhibition)

"From Africa to Vegas," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, November 6, 1991, p. 13. (Story about DSB)

"From totems to trucks in SAM's huge elevator," <u>Daily Journal of Commerce</u>, <u>Seattle</u>, December 4, 1991, p. B10. (Seattle Art Museum)

Fuchigami, Yuki, "Visitors," <u>Kenchikubunka</u>, Spring 1991. (Article introducing Robert Venturi to Japan.) (In Japanese)

"Furness Building," The Pennsylvania Architect, Spring 1991, pp. 20-23.

"Furthermore...," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, July, 1991, p. 154. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art)

Gains, Thomas A., <u>The Campus as a Work of Art</u>, 1991, pp. 64, 73, 102-3. (Mentions RV in connection with SUNY, U. of California at Irvine, and Oberlin)

Gale, Iain, "On a new wing and a prayer," <u>The Independent</u>, June 25, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Gallery architects dismiss criticism," <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, July 9, 1991, p. 4. (Sainsbury Wing)

Galtier, Patricia, "La National Gallery A Londres," <u>L'Evenement du Jendi</u>, August 15-21, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing) (In French)

Gamarekian, Barbara, "Venturi Firm is Chosen for Indian Museum Project," <u>The</u> <u>New York Times</u>, April 10, 1991.

Geibel, Victoria, "Venturi's Salute to Seattle," <u>Art & Auction</u>, November, 1991, pp. 98-100. (Seattle Art Museum)

Glancey, Jonathan, "But where would we be without that shrillness?" <u>The</u> <u>Independent</u>, July 10, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Glancey, Jonathan, "Champions of the American way," <u>The Independent</u>, March 14, 1991, p. 15. (Sainsbury Wing)

Glancey, Jonathan, "What happened to that sense of humour?" <u>The Independent</u>, June 26, 1991, p. 17. (Sainsbury Wing)

Goldberger, Paul, "Architecture/1991," <u>The New York Times</u>, December 29, 1991, p. 32.

(Pritzker Prize)

Goldberger, Paul, "Beyond the Master's Voice," <u>The New York Times Magazine:</u> <u>Home</u>

<u>Design</u>, October 13, 1991, pp. 32, 34. (Article about architects and their mentors; includes Frederic Schwartz and RV)

Goldberger, Paul, "In Philadelphia, a Victorian Extravaganza Lives," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, June 2, 1991, p. 32. (Furness Library)

Goldberger, Paul, "Robert Venturi, Gentle Subverter of Modernism," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, April 14, 1991, p. 36-H. (Pritzker Prize) Goldberger, Paul, "A Victorian Extravaganza," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, October 1991, pp. 27-30. (Furness Library)

Gordon, Alastair, "All Boats Don't Float," <u>Fan Fare</u>, June 23, 1991, pp. 24-25. (House in Glen Cove)

Gowan, James, "The Duck Stops Here," <u>Building Design</u>, June 28, 1991, p.9, pp. 12-13. (Sainsbury Wing)

Graham-Dixon, Andrew, "Paint and saints alive," <u>The Independent</u>, July 9, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Greenhill, Sharon Edgar, "One That Got Away," Letters to the Editor, <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, January 27, 1991. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum.)

"The guest list is ready and you're on it," <u>SAM Goes Downtown -- A Seattle Post-</u> <u>Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, p. E1. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "Art museum architect wins top design prize," <u>Seattle Post</u> <u>Intelligencer</u>, April 8, 1991. (Pritzker Prize)

Hackett, Regina, "Doors to Seattle's new home for art are scheduled to open wide Dec. 5," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, July 29, 1991, p. C4. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "Exhibitions job calls for good sense: visual and common," <u>SAM</u> <u>Goes</u>

<u>Downtown - A Seattle Post-Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, p. E8. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "It's SAM's Day," <u>Seattle Post Intelligencer</u>, December 5, 1991, Section C, pp. 1-8. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "Museum on target for opening date," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, February 28, 1991. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "Museum's worldview is truly a respecter of all cultures and art," $\underline{\rm SAM}$

<u>Goes Downtown - A Seattle Post-Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, pp. E4E5. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "New Museum's Western galleries make a strong showing," <u>Seattle</u> <u>Post-</u>

Intelligencer, December 17, 1991, pp. B11, B13. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "Robert Venturi wants you to like his new building," <u>SAM Goes</u> <u>Downtown - A Seattle Post-Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, p. E2. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "SAM to debut with a series of openings," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, July 29, 1991, pp. C1-C2.

Hackett, Regina, "Seattle's museum owes its range and depth to its donors," <u>SAM</u> <u>Goes Downtown - A Seattle Post-Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, p. E12. (Seattle Art Museum) Hackett, Regina, "The Venturi touch lets art shine through his grand designs," $\underline{\rm SAM}$ $\underline{\rm Goes}$

<u>Downtown - A Seattle Post-Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, p. E3. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "Venturi draws the critics' contempt," <u>Seattle Post Intelligencer</u>, July 1, 1991, Section C, pp. 1-2. (Sainsbury Wing)

Hales, Linda, "3 Architectural Details," <u>Washington Home Magazine, The</u> <u>Washington Post</u>, p. 18. (DesignTex Portfolio Collection)

"Happy when Bob's your carbuncle," <u>Building Design</u>, June 26, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Harrod, Tanya, "Beauty where it counts," <u>The Independent on Sunday</u>, June 30, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Hart, Charles W., "Women in architecture may still bump the glass ceiling," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, March 14, 1991, pp. 35, 38. (Article on D. Scott Brown)

Hatts, Leigh, "Art historians at the touch of a screen," <u>Catholic Herald</u>, July 26, 1991, p. 8. (Sainsbury Wing)

Hawkes, Dean, "Lighting Art Gallery Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>Architectural Journal</u>, August 21-28, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Hebert, Hugh, "From carbuncle to building society," <u>The Guardian</u>, July 9, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Heckscher, Martin A., "A Shared vision For the Future of Philadelphia," <u>The Shingle</u>, Summer 1991, pp. 28-30. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall.)

Hellman, Louis, "Archi-Têtes," (Hepworth Building Products Calendar), 1991. (February features Robert Venturi caricature and history)

Hellman, Louis, <u>Architects' Journal</u>, March 20, 1991, p. 83. (Cartoon mentioning "Denise" Scott Brown)

Hellman, Louis, "Hellman's Aviary," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, October 1991, p. 67. (caricature of R. Venturi as "The Vulturi")

Henderson, Harold, "Planners Library," <u>Planning</u>, March 1991, pp. 31-33. (Review of <u>Urban Concepts</u> by Denise Scott Brown.)

Hersey, Jan, "Arc designers on Design," <u>Furniture/Today</u>, April 1, 1991. (Arc lowboys)

"High-tech touch at the National" <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, Peterborough Section, June 26, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Hine, Thomas, "A Phila. Salute to Columbus," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 22, 1991, pp. 1F-6F. (Christopher Columbus monument)

Hine, Thomas, "Architecture that makes the art look wonderful," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, July 14, 1991, Section H, pp. 1, 6. (Sainsbury Wing) Hine, Thomas, "Centennial of a Furness landmark," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 8, 1991, p. 3C. (Furness Library restoration, The University of Pennsylvania)

Hine, Thomas, "Giving Furness a face lift," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 17, 1991, pp. 1H, 5H. (Furness Library restoration, The University of Pennsylvania)

Hine, Thomas, "New Focus on Kahn," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 20, 1991, pp. 1F, 5-F. (Kahn exhibit at Philadelphia Museum of Art)

Hine, Thomas, "New wing vindicates Prince Charles," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 10, 1991, Section D, pp. 1, 7. (Sainsbury Wing)

Hine, Thomas, "Reflections on 'The Philadelphia School' and the architects who made the grade," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 29, 1991, pp. 1-C, 6-C. (Review of show "The Philadelphia School" at the University of Pennsylvania)

Hine, Thomas, "Spreading the word of Furness' singular art," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>,

August 25, 1991, pp. 1-C, 6-C. (Review of <u>Frank Furness: The Complete Works</u>, by George

E. Thomas, Jeffrey A. Cohen, and Michael J. Lewis, with an introduction by Robert Venturi)

Hine, Thomas, "The 'living' Louis Kahn," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 18, 1991, pp.

1-D, 8-D. (Review of show "Louis I. Kahn: In the Realm of Architecture" at the Philadelphia Museum of Art, mentions lectures by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown)

Hine, Thomas, "Venturi and Moore: The post-Masters of their universe," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Section I, pp. 1, 6. (Pritzker Prize)

Hine, Thomas, "Venturi wins architecture prize," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Monday, April 8, 1991, pp. 1C, 10C. (Pritzker Prize)

Hirst, Arlene, "Learning from Seattle," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, November 1991, p. 36. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hirst, Arlene, "Neoclassical Gramps," "Hot Properties" Section, <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, March 1991, p. 30. (Article about Lutyens' furniture with Robert Venturi quote.)

Hoelterhoff, Manuela, "National Gallery's Disputed New Wing," <u>The Wall Street</u> <u>Journal</u>, July 9, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Hoile, John, "An Architecture of Anarchy," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, November 1991, Letters Section, p. 24. (Sainsbury Wing)

Holmes, Ann, "Museum a challenge for Venturi," <u>Houston Chronicle</u>, June 3, 1991, pp. 1D, 6D. (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Holmes, Ann, "Venturi gets top prize in architecture," <u>Houston Chronicle</u>, April 8, 1991, pp. 1D, 10D. (Pritzker Prize)

Homer, Steve, "Leonardo comes to the small screen," <u>The Independent</u>, July 15, 1991, p.

15. (Sainsbury Wing)

Hovey, Richard, "1991: Year of Venturi," <u>The Artistic Traveler</u>, November/December 1991, pp. 3, 8. (Pritzker Prize)

Hovey, Richard, "Elegant Sainsbury Wing premiers," <u>The Artistic Traveler</u>, November/December 1991, p. 2. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art)

Hovey, Richard, "Emerald City's Crown Jewel," <u>The Artistic Traveler</u>, November/December 1991, p. 1. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hovey, Richard, "Preview Tour of the Seattle Art Museum," <u>The Artistic Traveler</u>, November/December 1991, pp. 3, 7. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hovey, Richard, "Special Events Log," <u>The Artistic Traveler</u>, November/December 1991, p.

4. (Seattle Art Museum)

Howard, Eliza, "Robert Venturi, 1959-1980," unpublished senior essay, Yale University, Fall Semester 1991.

Howard, Joanne M., <u>Who's Who in the Delaware Valley</u>, 1991, p. A-274 (Denise Scott Brown) and pp. A-312-313 (Robert Venturi).

Howell, John, "Grand Entrance," <u>Elle Decor</u>, November 1991, p. 48. (Seattle Art Museum)

Huntley, Roger, "Executed with integrity," <u>Building Design</u>, Letters Section, July 26, 1991, p. 12. (Sainsbury Wing)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "Why the critics got it wrong," <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, July 25, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"I'm going down to Sainsbury's too...," <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, July 9, 1991, p. 15 (comic) (Sainsbury Wing)

"If you want to put a museum on the map, Venturi is our man," <u>Traveler</u>, December 1991, p.

43.

"Il Premio Pritzker a Robert Venturi," <u>Abitare</u>, October 1991, p. 144. ((Pritzker Prize) (In Italian)

Iovine, Julie V. and Michael McDonough, "The Met Grill," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, April 1991, pp. 120-124. (Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown)

Irace, Fulvio, "Londra: Sainsbury Wing, Sackler Galleries," <u>Abitare</u>, October 1991, pp. 223228. (Sainsbury Wing) (In Italian)

Jackson, Tim, "Available in any colour you want," <u>The Independent</u>, July 22, 1991, p. 13.

(Sainsbury Wing)

"Jay Gates calls the museum ...," <u>Daily Journal of Commerce, Seattle</u>, December 4, 1991, p. B8. (Seattle Art Museum)

Jencks, Charles, "As relaxed with Mies as with Brunelleschi," <u>The Financial Times</u>, July 9, 1991, p. 15. (Sainsbury Wing)

Jencks, Charles, "National Gallery - Sainsbury Wing, And Interview with Robert Venturi,

David Vaughan," <u>Architectural Design Profile 91</u> - Post-Modern Triumphs in London, Vol. 61 No. 5/6, pp. 48-57. (Sainsbury Wing)

Jenkins, David and Dean Hawkes, Martin Pawley, Dan Cruikshank , "Capital Gains," <u>Architectural Journal</u>, August 20-21, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Jenkins, Simon, "Triumph for a Modern Master," OpEd Section, <u>The Times</u>, May 4, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Jim Olson and Rick Sundberg have ...," <u>Daily Journal of Commerce, Seattle</u>, December 4, 1991, p. B8. (Seattle Art Museum)

Kaiser, Kay, "Venturi: From heretic to heroic," <u>The San Diego Union</u>, April 14, 1991, p. F1. (Pritzker Prize)

Kasuga, Yoshiko, "Micro-Architecture for your home," <u>Pronto</u>, Vol. 8, No. 6, 1991, pp. 5-27. (Design arts, pictures R. Venturi Swid Powell designs and R. Venturi mailbox.) (In Japanese)

Katz, Ian, "The prince is pleased with the pretender," <u>The Guardian</u>, July 9, 1991, p. 20. (Sainsbury Wing)

Kaufman, Jason Edward, "Renaissance Redux: Inside the Sainsbury Wing," <u>Journal</u> <u>of Art</u>, September 1991, p. 18. (Sainsbury Wing)

Kent, Sarah, "Around town, View Points," <u>Time Out</u>, July 24-31, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Kent, Sarah, "View points," unknown British publication, July 19, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Kent, Sarah, "Wings of Desire," <u>Time Out</u>, [June 30, 1991], pp. 28-29. (National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Kimball, Roger, "Clipper-Class classicism: Robert Venturi's London adventure," <u>The</u> <u>New Criterion</u>, December 1991, pp. 42-45. (Sainsbury Wing)

Kimmelman, Michael, "National Gallery Wing Set to Open in London," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, June 26, 1991, Section C, pp. 11, 14. (Sainsbury Wing)

Klass, Tim, "New \$62 Million Art Museum Opens in Seattle," <u>Antiques and The Arts</u> <u>Weekly</u>, December 27, 1991, p. 57. (Seattle Art Museum)

Klass, Tim, "Despite Snarls and Snarling, Seattle Art Museum Is Called Untarnished," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, November 17, 1991, p. B6. (Seattle Art Museum)

Knevitt, Charles, <u>Seven Ages of the Architect: The very best of Louis Hellman 1967-1992</u>, Berkshire, England: Polymath Ltd., 1991, p. 88. (Archi-Tête of Robert Venturi)

Kohler, Sue A., <u>The Commission of Fine Arts: A Brief History 1910-1990</u>, Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1991, pp. 108-111. (Pennsylvania Avenue Development Commission, Western Plaza)

Köksal, Aykut, "Venturi Mimarligi Sorguluyor," <u>Arredamento Dekorasyon</u>, May 1991, p.

94. (Pritzker Prize, VSBA firm profile) (In Turkish)

Krantz, Les, "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>American Architects, 1991</u>, pp. 275-276.

Kuban, Dogan, "Robert Venturi: Ana Cadde için Hemen Hemen Uygun," <u>Arredamento Dekorasyon</u>, May 1991, pp. 91-93. (Pritzker Prize, VSBA firm profile) (In Turkish)

Kurokawa, Kisho, <u>Intercultural Architecture: The Philosophy of Symbiosis</u>, Washington, D.C: American Institute of Architects Press, 1991, p. 155.

Lacy, Bill, <u>100 Contemporary Architects</u>, 1991: Harry N. Abrams, Inc. (R. Venturi listed pp.

234-235, 270)

Lampugnani, Vittorio Magnago, et al. <u>Berlin Morgen: Ideen fûr das Herz einer</u> <u>Groszstadt</u>, (In German) (Contains VSBA's "Berlin When the Wall Comes Down," pp. 148153, 172-3)

"Lasting cause for gratitude," <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, Editorial Section, July 10, 1991, p. 18. (Sainsbury Wing)

Lavin, Sylvia, "Outside with the Venturis," <u>Architectural Design Profile No. 94 --</u> <u>New Museums</u>, 1991, pp. 14-15. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery)

Leigh, Catesby, "Visions of Venturi," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, November 6, 1991, pp. 1016. (Pritzker Prize)

"L.F. Driscoll Co./Venturi Scott Brown and Associates, Inc.," <u>Ovations</u>, 1991, pp. 68-69.

(Program Book for Philadelphia Orchestra Anniversary Concert at Academy of Music, Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Liedman, Julie, "Learning from Bob Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Business</u> <u>Philadelphia</u>, July, 1991, pp. 36-39. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art)

Lister, David, "Architects defend gallery extension," <u>The Independent</u>, July 9, 1991, Home News Section p. 3. (Sainsbury Wing)

Lister, David, "Art at your finger tips," <u>The Independent</u>, June 25, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Lowry, Patricia, "Philly architect wins profession's top prize," <u>The Pittsburgh Press</u>, April 8, 1991. (Pritzker Prize)

Lyke, M.L., "A montage of urban life is on display outside the museum," <u>SAM Goes</u> <u>Downtown - A Seattle Post-Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, pp. E10-E11. (Seattle Art Museum) Lyke, M.L., "Come rain or shine, the climate inside is perfect for each artwork," \underline{SAM} \underline{Goes}

<u>Downtown - A Seattle Post-Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, p. E3. (Seattle Art Museum)

Lyke, M.L., "The turmoil of creation leads at last to a Dec. 5 opening as Seattle gets ready to greet its new civic beauty," <u>SAM Goes Downtown - A Seattle Post-</u> <u>Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, p. E1. (Seattle Art Museum)

Lynham, Tom, and Sara Stallard, "Robert Venturi y Denise Scott Brown - Desde la polemica," <u>Diseno Interior</u>, October 1991, pp. 70-73. (Interview with R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown, re: Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London) (In Spanish)

Maguire, Bob, "Frontis," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, September 1991, pp. 6-12. (Sainsbury Wing)

Mahfuz, Edson, "Espaço Aberto: Aprendendo Com Venturi," <u>Arquitetura Ubanismo</u>, August/September, 1991, pp. 100-105. (in Portuguese)

"Manayunk-Based Architect Named 1991 Laureate -- The Pritzker Architecture Prize," <u>The Manayunk Quip</u>, pp. 16-17. (Pritzker Prize)

Maricola, Paula, "Design for Living," <u>An Industrious Art: Innovation in Pattern and</u> <u>Print at The Fabric Workshop</u>, edited by Marion Boulton Stroud, New York: W. W. Norton, 1991, p. 25

Marks, Laurence, "Rooms with sweeping views across Europe," <u>The Observer on</u> <u>Sunday</u>, June 30, 1991, p. 47. (Sainsbury Wing)

Marsden, Bruce, "Where's the punchline?," <u>Building Design</u>, Letters Section, July 26, 1991, p. 12. (Sainsbury Wing)

Marshall, John, "Over 10,000 line up to tour new Seattle Art Museum," <u>Seattle</u> <u>PostIntelligencer</u>, December 6, 1991, p. 1. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Masterful Mentors," Princeton Alumni Weekly, November 6, 1991, p. 15.

"MATT," The Daily Telegraph, (cartoon), July 9, 1991, p. 1. (Sainsbury Wing)

Maxwell, Robert, "Both serious and popular: Venturi's Sainsbury Wing," <u>Architecture Today</u>, July 1991, pp. 30-41. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art)

May, Derwent, "Unexpected treasure," Elan, June 28, 1991, p. 29. (Sainsbury Wing)

McCall, Peter C., Editor, "Architects address crucial issues in D.C.," <u>MEMO</u>, July 1991, pp. 14-15. (notes from R. Venturi's essay reading at 1991 AIA Convention [essay read from was by R. Venturi & DSB)

McDonough, Michael, review of <u>Urban Concepts</u>, 1990, by Denise Scott Brown, <u>International Design</u>, March/April 1991, pp. 81-82.

McEwen, John, "Everything just right in place and time," <u>The Sunday Telegraph</u>, July 7, 1991, p. xv. (Sainsbury Wing)

McGuigan, Cathleen, "The Thinking Man of Design," <u>Newsweek</u>, July 1, 1991, pp. 60-61. (Sainsbury Wing)

McNamara, Martin, "Philadelphia Story," <u>Metropolis</u>, November 1991, pp. 19-21, 24-25.

(Article on Furness- DSB spoke out in 1960 for saving Penn Library-RV wrote of Furness in Complexity)

Meades, Jonathan, "Triumph of the exterior decorators," <u>Evening Standard</u>, July 4, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Medal of Distinction," <u>Pennsylvania Architect</u>, Winter 1991, p. 4. (PSA Medal of Distinction 1990 awarded to R. Venturi)

Melvin, Jeremy, "Arch decon," <u>Building Design</u>, May 10, 1991, p. 2 (Review of "Outside Architecture" lecture Sainsbury Wing)

Melvin Jeremy, "Laughing matters," <u>Building Design</u>, July 26, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Member News - Awards and Honors," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, December 1991/January

1992, p. 12. (Mayor's Award, Philadelphia)

"Member News - Members in the Media," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, December 1991/January 1992, p. 13. (Franklin Court)

"Merit Awards: Venturi, Scott Brown; Wesley Wei," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, June 1991, p. 6. (Furness Library)

Miller, Patricia, "A Masterpiece Born Again," <u>Evening Standard</u>, July 12, 1991, p. 16. (Sainsbury Wing)

Miller, Russell, "Playing to the Gallery," <u>The Sunday Times Magazine</u>, June 23, 1991, pp.

16-17, 19-20, 22, 24. (Sainsbury Wing)

Moore, Rowan, "English critic Rowan Moore examines the new National Gallery wing from the viewpoint of the British public and profession," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, August 1991, pp. 86-87. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art)

Moore, Rowan, "National Gallery," <u>Architectural Review</u>, July 1991, pp. 30-36. (Sainsbury Wing)

Morikiri, Satoshi, "Creative Force -- Robert Venturi," <u>Knoll in Japan</u>, 1991, pp. 102, 128129. (In Japanese and English)

"Mother's Pride," <u>The Sunday Times Magazine</u>, Autumn 1991, p. 33. (Vanna Venturi house)

"The Much Loved Friend? A portrait of the National Gallery," (a BBC production,) <u>Sunday Times</u>, July 7, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"The Much Loved Friend? A portrait of the National Gallery," (a BBC production,) <u>Times</u>, July 8, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"The Much Loved Friend?," (a BBC production,) <u>Daily Telegraph</u>, July 8, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing) "The Much Loved Friend?," (a BBC production,) <u>Observer</u>, July 7, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"The Much Loved Friend?: A portrait of the National Gallery," <u>Sunday T.U.</u>, July 7, 1991. ("The Much Loved Friend," a BBC production.) (Sainsbury Wing)

"The Much-Loved Friend?," (a BBC production,) <u>Guardian</u>, July 8, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Muchnic, Suzanne, "A Prize Year for Celebrating the Venturi Vision," <u>L.A. Times</u>, April 8, 1991, pp. F1, F9. (Pritzker Prize)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Herbert Muschamp on Architecture -- American Gothic," $\underline{\mathrm{The}}$ New

Republic, August 12, 1991, pp. 31-36. (Pritzker Prize)

"The museum that Robert Venturi designed," <u>SAM Goes Downtown - A Seattle Post-</u> <u>Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, p. E6. (Seattle Art Museum)

"1991 Brick in Architecture Awards," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1991. (Fisher Bendheim Hall on p. 9 of advertisement inserted between pp. 40-41 of magazine.)

Nadal, Jose Maria Torres, "Presentacion & Interpretacion de Robert Venturi," <u>Documentos de Arquitectura</u>, No. 17, July 1991, pp. 1-9.

"The National Gallery frames a new image," <u>Design Week</u>, August 2, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"New Museology: The Third Annual Academy Forum," <u>Art & Design - New Museology</u>, Vol. 6 No. 7/8, 1991 pp. 9-37. (Sainsbury Wing)

Nicholson-Smith, David, <u>The Production of Space</u>. Cambridge, MA: Blackwell, 1991. (translation from Henri Lefebrve, <u>La Production de l'espace</u>. Paris: Editions Anthropos, 1974; reprinted in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 174-188) (Mentions RV)

Norris, Andrew, "Behind the Walls," Letters Section, <u>The Architects' Journal</u>, February 13, 1991, p. 18. (Sainsbury Wing)

Nuttall, Jean, "The Sainsbury Wing opens," <u>Planning</u>, September 1991, pp. 38-40. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Olin, Laurie D., "Letter to Titus Hewryk from Mr. Olin, 1/4/91," <u>Almanac</u>, March 5, 1991, p. 8. (Smith Building site feasibility study.)

Olson, Jim, "Building for the Future," <u>Seattle Art Museum</u>, March-May 1991.

Ostler, Tim, "First past the post," <u>Building Design</u>, December 13, 1991, pp. 12-15. (re: <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>)

Packer, William, "New lease of life for Renaissance masterpieces," <u>The Financial</u> <u>Times</u>, July 9, 1991, p. 15. (Sainsbury Wing)

Pain, Richard J.K., "Taking Pains at Gallery," Letters Section, <u>The Architects'</u> <u>Journal</u>, January 30, 1991, p. 19. (Sainsbury Wing) Palmer, Matilda, "Recorrido por las Salas Sainsbury," <u>Diseno Interior</u>, October 1991, pp.

92-93 (in Spanish) and pp. 98-99 (English translation). (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Partner, Peter, "In Saddam's Arms," <u>The New York Review</u>, April 25, 1991, pp. 8-11. (review of <u>Culture</u>, <u>History and Ideology in the Formation of Ba'thist Iraq</u> by Amatzia Baram's and <u>The Monument: Art</u>, <u>Vulgarity and Responsibility in Iraq</u> by Samir al-Khalil with mention of RV's plans for mosque in Baghdad)

Pawley, Martin, "PS," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, September 1991, p. 73. (Sainsbury Wing)

Pawley, Martin, "Viewpoint," <u>Architectural Record</u>, October, 1991, p. 75. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery)

Pawley, Martin, "What London Learnt from Las Vegas," <u>Blueprint</u>, May 1991, cover and pp. 20-23. (Sainsbury Wing)

Pawley, Martin, "Why Mr. Venturi has played to the gallery," <u>The Independent</u>, June 26, 1991, p. 17. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery)

Pearman, Hugh, "An inside job worthy of National pride," <u>The Sunday Times</u> [London], June 30, 1991, Section 5, p. 14. (Sainsbury Wing)

Pearman, Hugh, "Designed to steal the show," <u>The Sunday Times</u> [London], May 12, 1991, pp. 10-11. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery)

Penny, Nicholas and Anthony Reeve, "New Colours for Crivelli," <u>Independent</u> <u>Magazine</u>, June 7, 1991, p. 1-2. (Sainsbury Wing)

Peters, Patrick, "A Temple for Tots," <u>Cite</u>, Spring 1991, p. 5. (The Children's Museum of Houston.)

Pigafetta, Giorgio, "Venturi a Trafalgar," <u>Casabella</u>, September 1991, pp. 34-35. (Sainsbury Wing) (In Italian)

Pittel, Christine, "Conversation with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>House</u>

<u>Beautiful</u>, September 1991, pp. 101, 156, 162, 163. (Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown)

"Playing to the Gallery," <u>The Times Magazine</u>, June 23, 1991. (commentary on Sainsbury Wing)

Porter, Henry, "More Post Office than Post-Modern," <u>The Independent on Sunday</u>, March 24, 1991, p. 8. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Portfolio," <u>Metropolis</u>, July/August 1991, p. 51. (DesignTex advertisement for Portfolio fabrics)

Posner, Ellen, "A City That Likes Itself," <u>The Atlantic</u>, July, 1991, pp. 94-100. (Seattle Art Museum)

Powell, Kenneth, "A classical blancmange in the Square," <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, June 25, 1991, p. 14. (Sainsbury Wing)

The Pritzker Architecture Prize to Robert Venturi, Prize Program, 1991.

"Pritzker Prize Announced," Art World Section, <u>Art in America</u>, July 1991, p. 166. (Pritzker Prize)

"Pritzker Architecture Prize goes to Philadelphia designer," <u>Sheboygan Press</u>, April 8, 1991, p. 17. (Pritzker Prize)

"Pritzker Prize Nominations," <u>Deadlines</u>, May 1991, p. 4. (Pritzker Prize)

Prochak, Michael, "Piecing together a multimedia mosaic," <u>Guardian</u>, July 27, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Rabino, Max, "Alla National Gallery il futuro ha un'ala in piu'", <u>La Stampa</u>, August, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art) (In Italian)

Rachele Balinbin, Lucia, Editor, "In Focus," <u>Perspectives</u>, Summer 1991, p. 14. (Photograph of R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown with Aldo Rossi and Richard Meier for Design Tex)

Raggatt, Howard, "Not Vanna Venturi House," <u>Pataphysics</u>, 1991, pp. 15-23. (Australian publication)

Rampton, James, "Python at the pictures," <u>The Independent</u>, July 8, 1991 ("The Much Loved Friend," a BBC production.) (Sainsbury Wing)

Rattenbury, Kester, "Venturi awarded Pritzker Prize," <u>Blueprint Magazine</u>, April 12, 1991. (Pritzker Prize)

"Readers Respond," <u>Architecture</u>, September 1991, pp. 91-94. (Responses to reader survey listing R. Venturi's work as #5 "Most Admired" and #5 "Most Despised.")

Rentner, Stephen P., "The envelope please...," <u>The AIA Memo</u>, October 1991, pp. 6-7. (R. Venturi listed as No. 2 "Most influential living American architects")

Rense, Paige, "Venturi, Scott Brown," <u>Architectural Digest - The AD 100 Architects</u>, August 15, 1991, pp. 238-240.

Reynolds, Catharine, P., "Lunching with the Muses," <u>The New York Times</u>, August 11, 1991, pp. 16, 29. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art)

Rice, Robin, "Performing Art," <u>Philadelphia City Paper</u>, June 21-28, 1991, p. 15. (Pennsylvania Ballet Franklin Court set.)

"Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown: Big and Small, New and Old Existing Together in Tokyo," Interview, <u>The Japan Architect</u>, March 1991, pp. 4-6. (In English and Japanese)

"Robert Venturi, FAIA,...," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, May 1991, p. 1. (Pritzker Prize)

"Robert Venturi Is Named Winner Of Pritzker Prize," <u>International Herald Tribune</u>, April 9, 1991, p. 16. (Pritzker Prize)

"Robert Venturi saa arkkitehtuurin Pritzker-palkinnon -- Postmodernismin vastahakoinen isähahmo," <u>Helsingin Sanomat</u>, April 9, 1991, Kulttuuri Section, p. 1. (Pritzker Prize) (In Finnish) "Robert Venturi said ...," <u>Daily Journal of Commerce, Seattle</u>, December 4, 1991, p. B8. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Robert Venturi wins architecture prize," <u>St. Petersburg Times</u>, April 8, 1991. (Pritzker Prize)

"Robert Venturi wins top architecture prize," <u>Mt. Airy Express</u>, April 17, 1991, p. 2. (Pritzker Prize)

"Robert Venturi...," Chestnut Hill Local, May 9, 1991, p. 42. (Pritzker Prize)

Robotham, J. and Matthew Robotham, "An Architecture of Anarchy," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, November 1991, Letters Section, p. 24. (Sainsbury Wing)

Rogers, Richard, "The Artist and the Scientist," <u>Bridging the Gap: Rethinking the</u> <u>Relationship of Architect and Engineer</u>, 1991, edited by Deborah Gans, pp. 139-155. (Sainsbury Wing)

Rothschild, Jacob, <u>National Gallery News</u>, July, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art, pamphlet)

"Royal Engagements," The Independent, July 9, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Rule, Bruce, "Venturi wins architecture prize," <u>The Muncie Evening Press</u>, April 8, 1991, p.

11. (Pritzker Prize)

Russell, Beverly, "The softer touch," <u>Newstatesman Society</u>, July 5, 1991, pp. 28-29. (Sainsbury Wing)

Russell, James S., "To Mannerism Born," <u>Architectural Record</u>, October, 1991, pp. 71-79. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery)

Russell, James S., "Two of a Kind," <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 1991, pp. 78-87. (Clinical Research Building, Penn; Thayer School of Engineering, Dartmouth)

Russo, di Francesco, "Elisabetta mette Masaccio sul trono," la <u>Repubblica</u>, July 9, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing) (In Italian)

"Sainsbury Wing Facts", <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, Peterborough Section, June 26, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Sainsbury Wing to Open in London," Art World Section, <u>Art in America</u>, July 1991, p. 168. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Sainsbury's discover six French Impressionists that won't cost you a fortune," (advertisement), <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, July 9, 1991, p. 5. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Sainsbury's Success," <u>The Times</u>, Editorial, July 9, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"The Sainsbury Wing of the National Gallery, London," <u>Zodiac 6</u>, March/August 1991, pp. 90125. (in Italian and English)

Saint, Andrew, "Rest for the sated eye - The National Gallery's new wing," <u>TLS</u>, July 19, 1991, p. 15. (Sainsbury Wing)

Sanders, James, "Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown...," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, August 18, 1991, Section M, p. 3. (Interview of Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown)

Sanderson, Gerald, "Don't make style a straitjacket," <u>Building Design</u>, Letters Section,

July 26, 1991, p. 12. (Sainsbury Wing)

Scape 21, 1991. (Japanese magazine - Basco "O" is on the cover)

Scott, Maude, "Designing SAM not a 'young man's game'," <u>Daily Journal of</u> <u>Commerce, Seattle</u>, December 4, 1991, pp. B5-B11. (Seattle Art Museum)

Scott, Maude, "Hills, earthquakes, Venturi made for a complex structure," <u>Daily</u> <u>Journal of</u>

Commerce, Seattle, December 4, 1991, p. B14. (Seattle Art Museum)

Scott, Maude, "There goes the neighborhood," <u>Daily Journal of Commerce, Seattle</u>, December 4, 1991, pp. B2-B3. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Seattle Art Museum," <u>SAM Goes Downtown - A Seattle Post-Intelligencer Special</u> <u>Section</u>,

November 21, 1991, pp. E6-E7 (floor plans of museum). (Seattle Art Museum)

"Seattle's new showcase of art," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, December 8, 1991, p. D2 (editorial). (Seattle Art Museum)

"Seattle's new \$62 million art museum opens this week," <u>The Anchorage Times</u>, December 3, 1991, p. A6. (Seattle Art Museum)

Sellmeyer, Sheri, "Women's work in the design industry -- Denise Scott Brown," <u>PSMA Ascent</u>, May/June 1991, pp. 1-6.

Sewell, Brian, "Awe and the Architect," <u>Evening Standard</u>, August 15, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Sewell, Brian, "Grey days for posterity," <u>Evening Standard</u>, August 1, 1991, p. 2. (Sainsbury Wing)

Sewell, Brian, "The National mistake we wanted to make ... or did we?", <u>Evening</u> <u>Standard</u>, June 28, 1991, p. 10. (Sainsbury Wing)

Sherman, Beth, "Eye on the Prize," <u>New York Newsday</u>, April 1, 1991, City Living Section, pp. 83-84. (Pritzker Prize)

Slessor, Catherine, "El Ala Sainsbury," <u>Diseno Interior</u>, October 1991, pp. 74-90 (in Spanish) and pp. 96-98 (English translation). (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Smith, Emily Catherine, "Robert Venturi's Addition to the Bard College Library: A Critical Analysis," Senior Project Thesis for Bard College, May 1991.

"Son of carbuncle opens its doors," Design, July 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Stamp, Gavin, "Blinkered Vision of Building," <u>The Daily Telegraph</u> (letters to the editor), July 31, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Stamp, Gavin, "The Battle of Trafalgar Square," <u>The Times</u>, May 4, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Stanishev, Georgi, "Afro-Pean Axis - Reflecting on South African architectural expression," <u>World Architecture</u>, 1991, pp. 70-72. (mentions Complexities and Contradictions by Robert Venturi)

Staten, Peter, "Serious Whimsy - A guide to the architectural leg-pulling at Robert Venturi's Seattle Art Museum," <u>Seattle Weekly</u>, December 11, 1991, pp. 52-61. (Seattle Art Museum)

Stein, Karen D., "Meier, Rossi, Scott Brown and Venturi Add Fabrics to Their Futures,"

<u>Architectural Record</u>, May 1991, p. 21. ("Design News" column item about DesignTex fabric)

Stein, Karen D., "Robert Venturi Wins 1991 Pritzker Prize," <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 1991, p. 19. ("Design News" column item)

Stephens, Suzanne, "Architettura: La nave di Robert Venturi," <u>AD. Architectural</u> <u>Digest, Le piu belle case del mondo.</u> December 1991, pp. 170-175, 207. (Originally published as "In the Coastal Vernacular," in <u>Architectural Digest</u>, December 1990) (House on North Shore of Long Island) (In Italian)

Steyn, Mark, "Royal long shot falls well short," <u>Evening Standard</u>, July 9, 1991, p. 37. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Still life with gallery," <u>Times</u>, July 8, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Stony Creek Office Centre," <u>Glen-Gery Brickwork Design Magazine</u>, January 1991, pp. 1011.

Stringer, Robin, "Charles praised over new gallery," <u>Evening Standard</u>, July 8, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Sudjic, Dayan, "The Dark Horse in the National," <u>Evening Standard</u>, May 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Summing up Venturi," <u>The Economist</u>, December 7-13, 1991, p. 110. (Seattle Art Museum)

Susskind, Jonathan, "There's a real art to creating dishes for this new eatery," <u>SAM</u> <u>Goes</u>

<u>Downtown - A Seattle Post-Intelligencer Special Section</u>, November 21, 1991, p. E8. (Seattle Art Museum)

Takagaki, Kenjiro, Akira Sawamura and Nakihiro Maruyama, <u>Architecture and</u> <u>Decorative Arts -- Two Naifs in Japan</u>, 1991, Tokyo: Kajima Institute Publishing Co., Ltd.

(Book published for exhibition organized by Knoll International Japan; also published in <u>Materia</u>, December 1998 –- in Italian) (In Japanese and English)

Tamás, Vay, <u>A Posztmodern Amerikában</u>. Budapest: Platon, 1991. (Mentions RV; in Hungarian)

Tanyeli, D., "islevselcilik. Evet, ama...", <u>Arredamento Dekorasyon</u>, May 1991, p. 98. (Pritzker Prize, VSBA firm profile) (In Turkish)

Tanyeli, Ugur, "Venturi'Den Ne Ögrenmeli?", <u>Arredamento Dekorasyon</u>, May 1991, pp. 84-

90. (Pritzker Prize, VSBA firm profile) (In Turkish)

Tarzan Ament, Deloris, "Inside SAM, a stroll through the new museum," <u>Pacific</u> <u>Magazine, The Seattle Times/Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, December 1, 1991, pp. 19-25. (Seattle Art Museum)

Tarzan Ament, Deloris, "Art and the City: Seattle gets SAM and a reminder that museums help define communities," <u>The Seattle Times</u>, December 1, 1991, pp. L1-L2. (Seattle Art Museum)

Tarzan Ament, Deloris, and Ferdinand M. de Leon, "Venturi's Verdict: 'It's Good'," <u>The Seattle Times</u>, November 8, 1991, p. E1. (Seattle Art Museum)

Taylor, John Russell, "Dazzling denouement to this inside story," <u>The Times</u>, July 9, 1991, p. 13. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Television -- The Much Loved Friend?," (a BBC production,) <u>The Times</u>, July 9, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Teramatsu, Yasuhiro, Editor, "Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown -- Big and Small,

New and Old Existing Together in Tokyo," <u>JA</u> (The Japan Architect), Summer 1991, pp. 4-7. (Interview of R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown) (In English and Japanese)

Theophilus, Jeremy, "Writing on the Wall," <u>Crafts Magazine</u>, August 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"This Week's Television," <u>Independent on Sunday</u>, July 7, 1991. ("The Much Loved Friend," a BBC production.) (Sainsbury Wing)

Thomas, Keith, "The Art That We Live In," <u>New York Times Book Review</u>, December 29,

1991, pp. 1, 26. (Review of <u>Architecture, The Natural and the Manmade</u>, by Vincent Scully.)

Thorncroft, Anthony, "A look beyond today's party to the Gallery's future," <u>The Financial Times</u>, July 9, 1991, p. 15. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Threat to gallery's water wing," <u>Evening Standard</u>, Londoner's Diary, August 27, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Timberlake, James, "New at the AIA Bookstore: A Profusion of Philadelphiana," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, February 1991, review of <u>Urban Concepts</u>, 1990, by Denise Scott Brown.

"Today's Television," unknown British publication, unknown date. ("The Much Loved Friend," a BBC production.) (Sainsbury Wing)

Torday, Robert, "Gallery of Horror," <u>Connoisseur</u>, August, 1991, pp. 114-115. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art) Tuohy, William, "London: Architects and critics are...", <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, July 10, 1991, Section F, pp. 1, 6. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Two Talks on Museum's Architects," <u>A-M-A-M News</u>, Winter/Sprint 1991, p. 6. (Allen Memorial Art Museum)

"UCLA lab architect wins prize," <u>UCLA Daily Bruin</u>, April 8, 1991, p. 13. (Pritzker Prize)

"Under the Covers," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, December 12, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

"Unveiled, gloves off," <u>Building Design</u>, June 21, 1991, p. 1. (Sainsbury Wing)

<u>University of Pennsylvania Annual Report 1990-1991</u>, p. 8, Clinical Research Building photograph.

"Up to Raphael," <u>The Bvrlington Magazine</u>, Editorial Section, July 1991, p. 427. (Sainsbury Wing)

Vaccaro, Carolina and Frederic Schwartz, <u>Venturi, Scott Brown e Associati</u>, Bologna: Zanichelli Editore S.p.A., 1991 (in Italian)

Vaizey, Marina, "Rooms Made for the View," [London] <u>Times</u>, June 30, 1991, sect. 5, p. 14. (National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Vaizey, Marina, "Visualising a journey through art history," <u>The Sunday Times</u>, July 8, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Valdes, Lesley, and Thomas Hine, "New plan for a new concert hall," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 25, 1991, pp. 1-B, 7-B. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Varnedoe, Kirk and Ada Gopnik, <u>High & Low: Modern Art Popular Culture</u>. New York: Museum of Modern Art, 1991, pp. 370. (photo of "Schedule of Las Vegas Strip Hotels: Plans, Sections and Elements" <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, RV, DSB, SI)

"Venturi wins 1991 Pritzker Prize," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, April 1991, p. 13. (Pritzker Prize)

"Venturi's Honor," <u>Washington Home</u>, May 16, 1991, pp. 15-26. (Pritzker Prize)

"Venturing Out," Building, January 11, 1991, p. 10. (Sainsbury Wing)

Vernon, John, "What more can we ask?," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, October 1991, p. 10.

(Letter to Editor re Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London) von Moos,

Stanislaus, "Fisiologia y caligrafia," Arquitectura Viva, May-June 1991, pp. 10-

17. (Pritzker Prize/Sainsbury Wing) (In Spanish)

"Waiting in line for Bob and Denise," <u>Building Design</u>, July 26, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Waldron, Stephen N.B., RIBA, "No Joking Matter," Letters Section, <u>The Architects'</u> <u>Journal</u>, March 1, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Wallis, Allan D., <u>Wheel Estate</u>. New York and London: Oxford University Press, 1991, pp. 162-163. (mentions RV, DSB, SI, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, illustration from "Learning from Levittown")

Waterfield, Giles, "Diversity of Views," <u>The Antique Collector</u>, July/August 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Weasel, The, "Up & Down the City Road," <u>The Independent</u>, July 13, 1991, pp. 9-10. (Sainsbury Wing)

Weinraub, Judith, "Indian Museum's New Team - Venturi Architects to Help Plan Space," <u>The Washington Post</u>, April 11, 1991, pp. D1-D4.

Weiss, Edna S., "Hail Venturi," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 7, 1991, p. 12-A (Letters to the Editor Section). (Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of Art)

Wellen, Lisa, "The Return of Community Values in Town Planning," unpublished paper for History of Art 491a, Yale University, December 1991.

Wilkins, Bridget, "Writing on the Wall," <u>Crafts Magazine</u>, August 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Williamson, James F., "Architect-artists build on the past to create humane cities," <u>The Commercial Appeal</u>, June 2, 1991. (Pritzker Prize)

Wilson, Michael, "The Sainsbury Wing: the art", <u>The Art Quarterly</u>, No. 6 Summer 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

Woodward, William McKenzie, <u>Historic and Architectural Resources of Block Island</u>, <u>Rhode Island</u>, 1991. (Includes listing of Coxe-Hayden house.)

Wrede, Stuart, "<u>Complexity and Contradiction</u> Twenty-Five Years Later: An Interview with Robert Venturi," <u>Studies in American Art 1: American Art of the</u> <u>1960s</u>, New York: The Museum of Modern Art, 1991, pp. 142-163.

Yegül, Fikret K., <u>Gentlemen of Instinct and Breeding Architecture at the American</u> <u>Academy in Rome 1894-1940</u>, New York: Oxford University Press, 1991, pp. viii, 4, 100. (RV mentions, <u>C+C</u>)

Young, John, "National Gallery trustee steps up as chairman," <u>The Times</u>, July 9, 1991,

Home News Section, p. 2. (Sainsbury Wing)

Young, John, "Prince hails triumph of National Gallery wing," unknown British publication, unknown date. (Sainsbury Wing)

Zelinsky, Marilyn, "Designers Saturday Program," <u>Interiors</u>, September 1991, pp. 30-35. (R. Venturi program at Designers Saturday)

Zobl, Engelbert, "Pritzker-Preis für Robert Venturi", <u>Architektur Aktuell Fach-Journal</u>,

June 1991, p. 6. (In German) (Pritzker Prize, Gordon Wu Hall, Franklin Court) 1992

"A Celebration of exploration," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 13, 1992, p. B1. (photo and caption of Christopher Columbus Monument) <u>Academy of Music 135th Anniversary Concert and Ball Program Book</u>, 1992, p. 78. (Photo and caption of RV, DSB, I. Adamson and R. Wolff)

"Addition to National Gallery, London," Best of 1991 Design, <u>TIME</u>, January 6, 1992, p. 82. (Sainsbury Wing)

"AIA Design Conference: A Unique Gathering," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, December

1991/January 1992, p. 4. (R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown were speakers and are pictured.)

Albisinni, Piero, "La rappresentazione dell'ambiente nello sperimentalismo degli anni settanta," <u>Disegnare</u> 5 (December 1992) pp. 71-79. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

"Alumnus Gives \$10 Million for MoBio Lab," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, October 28, 1992, Volume 93, Number 3. (George LaVie Schultz Laboratory)

Amery, Colin, "The Architecture of Post-War Galleries," <u>Palaces of Art: Art</u> <u>Galleries in</u>

<u>Britain 1790-1990</u>. London: Dulwich Picture Gallery, 1991, pp. 176-185. (mentions Sainsbury Wing)

"An embarrassment of riches," <u>Guardian Weekly</u>, February 2, 1992, p. 25. (Mentions RV and Sainsbury Wing)

Andersen, Kurt, "Pioneer's Vindication: The founder of Postmodern architecture adds the Seattle Art Museum to his string of triumphs," <u>TIME</u>, February 17, 1992, p. 82-83.

Andrea, Christopher, "About Princely Charles," <u>The Washington Post</u>, February 13, 1992, pp. 24-25. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Architect Robert Venturi," <u>AMEPNKA</u>, [America Illustrated], March 1992, pp. 13-17, and back cover. (In Russian) (Picture portfolio of RV and DSB buildings)

Bach, Penny Balkin, <u>Public Art in Philadelphia</u>, Philadelphia: Temple University Press, 1992, pp. 33, 162-163, 181-182, 241, 255. (Ben Franklin Bridge Lighting, Franklin Court, Penn's Light)

Barrière, Philippe, "L' Harmonie dans le paradoxe," <u>Cree</u>, December 1991/January 1992, pp. 104-109, 179. (Museum work, including Seattle Art Museum and Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London) (In French)

Bartley, Nancy, "International collectors gather at SAM gala," <u>The Seattle Times</u>, February 3, 1992, p. F2. (Seattle Art Museum)

Belluzzi, Amedeo, <u>Venturi, Scott Brown e Associati</u>, Editori Laterza, 1992. Roma-Bari: Guis. Laterza & Fig,i Spa. (Monograph on VSBA work) (in Italian)

Belluzzi, Amedeo, "Venturi, Scott Brown e Associati a Seattle," <u>Abitare</u>, April 1992, pp. 182-187. (Seattle Art Museum) (In Italian and English)

Betsky, Aaron, "Complexity and Contradiction at New Seattle Art Museum," <u>Architectural Record</u>, Design News, February 1992 p. 17.

"The Big Clock," Editorial, <u>New York Times</u>, Nov. 23, 1992, pp. A16. (In praise of the Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Binét, Betsey, and Vicki Beck, "MacDonald Laboratories Assure Scientific Collaboration," <u>UCLA Magazine</u>, Winter 1992, p. 56. (UCLA MacDonald Research Laboratories)

Bonetti, David, "Seattle Art Museum makes right move," <u>San Francisco Examiner</u>, February 2, 1992, pp. D1,D4. (Seattle Art Museum)

Bonetti, David, "Seattle has a Change of Art," <u>San Francisco Examiner</u>, February 20, 1992, pp. C1, C3 and C5. (Seattle Art Museum)

Bonetti, David, "Architects Pursue a Lofty Vision," <u>San Francisco Examiner</u>, February 20, 1992, pp. C1, C4. (Seattle Art Museum)

Bonetti, David, "North By Northwest: Patrons build a focus,", <u>San Francisco</u> <u>Examiner</u>, February 20, 1992, p. C3. (Seattle Art Museum)

Bradley Ruder, Debra, "Gift Establishes Student Commons in Memorial Hall," <u>Harvard University Gazette</u>, September 25, 1992, pp. 1, 14-17. (Harvard Memorial Hall)

"British slate goes to the new wing of London's National Gallery," Showcase 1992, <u>Stone World</u>, July 1992, p. 66. (Sainsbury Wing)

Brooke Mandel, Nancy, "Mass MoCA; A Museum in Search of Itself," <u>Metropolis</u>, January/February 1992, pp. 54-59. (Mass MoCA)

Brown, Jeff, "Big-time Controversy over this ferry idea," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 24, 1992, p. C1-C2. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "Allegory or Your Money Back," <u>The New York Times</u>, February 13, 1992, pp. C1 and C8. (Mentions RV)

Brunt, David and Alan Pepper, "The National Gallery Sainsbury Wing," <u>The Arup</u> <u>Journal</u>, Winter 1991/92, pp. 20-24. (Sainsbury Wing)

Buisson, Alain, "Une grande maison de brique vue par un Américain," <u>Grand</u> <u>Toulouse</u>, June 4, 1992, p. 16. (Toulouse)

"Buildings by Venturi and Kahn Win AIA Awards," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, AIA Newsletter, February 1992, p. 1. (Sainsbury Wing Award)

Campbell, Robert, "Architecture," entry in <u>1992 Britannica Book of the Year</u>, Chicago:

Encyclopedia Britannica, Inc., 1992, pp. 98-101. (Includes RV, DSB and work of the firm)

Campbell, Robert, "A Don't-Miss Exhibit of the Sainsbury", <u>The Boston Globe</u>, February 15, 1992. p. 72. (Sainsbury Wing)

Canty, Donald, "New VSBA Museum Opens in Seattle," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, February 1992, pp. 19-20. (Seattle Art Museum)

Canty, Donald, "SAM galleries work; getting to them is the problem, "<u>Seattle</u> <u>PostIntelligencer</u>, December 1992, pp. C1-C2. (Seattle Art Museum) Capuzzo, Mike, "Plight of the Designing Woman," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 10, 1992, pp. F1, F9. (Profile of DVSB)

Castiglione, Sergio, "Diseñar a partir de la memoria: La ampliación de la National Gallery de Londres" <u>Arquitectura & diseño</u>, March, 1992, pp. 1, 2, 8. (Sainsbury Wing) (In Spanish [Argentina])

Castiglione, Sergio, "Museo de arte en Seattle: La Obra Mas Reciente Del Estudio Venturi-Scott Brown Y Asociados," <u>Arquitectura & diseño</u>, June, 1992, pp. 1, 2, 8. (Seattle Art Museum) (In Spanish [Argentina])

Chandler, Mary, "3 institutions team up to benefit all," <u>Rocky Mountain News</u>, March 1, 1992, p. 150-151. (Denver Art Museum)

Chandler, Mary, "Venturi balances ivory tower theories with a need to please the people," <u>Rocky Mountain News</u>, March 8, 1992, p. 124-125. (Seattle Art Museum)

Chandler, Mary, "Crumbling City Park statuary deserves 'public art' status," <u>Rocky</u> <u>Mountain News</u>, March 15, 1992 p. 150-151. (RV lecture at Denver Art Museum)

Ciorra, Pippo, "Libri" Section, <u>Domus</u>, No. 738, May 1992, p. XIII. (in Italian) (A review of <u>Venturi Scott Brown e Associati</u>, by Carolina Vaccaro and Frederic Schwartz, Zanichelli, Bologna, 1991)

"Civic Center Cultural Complex," <u>The Denver Art Museum Annual Report 1991-1992</u>, p. 3.

Clark, Henry C., "An Inappropriate Icon," <u>The New York Times</u>, December 12, 1992, Letter to the Editor. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Clarke, David, "Out of Site or Out of Bounds," review of <u>Out of Site: A Social</u> <u>Criticism of architecture</u>, by Diane Ghirardo, <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, April, 1992, pp. 131, 177

Clausen, Meredith L., "Venturi & the Condition of Postmodernity," course description at University of Washington, Spring 1992.

Collins, Jim, Jr., with Ian Adamson, "Trends in Laboratory Design," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>

<u>Review</u>, 1991/1992, pp. 64-67. (Clinical Research Building at University of Pennsylvania, Lewis-Thomas Laboratories at Princeton)

"Columbus Monument Ground Breaking at Penn's Landing," <u>Sons of Italy Times</u>, Phila., June 22, 1992, p. 1. (Christopher Columbus Monument)

"Columbus 500th Celebration in Pictorial Review," <u>Sons of Italy Times</u>, Phila., November 9, 1992, pp. 4-5. (Christopher Columbus Monument)

"Creating a Museum for the 21st Century," <u>Native Peoples Magazine</u>, Winter 1992, Volume 5, Number 2. pp. 38-41. (National Museum of the American Indian)

Dashiell, David A. III, "Carol M. Newman Library Renovation and Addition," <u>The</u> <u>Making of Virginia Architecture</u>, Richmond: Virginia Museum of Fine Arts, 1992, p. 108. (Newman Library Addition, Virginia Polytechnic Institute) "Designers salute Louis Kahn in Philadelphia," <u>Memo</u>, The American Institute of Architects,

January 1992, p. 19. (Mentions RV and DSB as participants in "Louis I. Kahn and the Philadelphia School..." conference in October 1991)

Dibar, Carlos, and Sérgio Castiglione, "Robert Venturi/Denise Scott Brown: Aprendendo Com a Complexidade," <u>Arquitetura e Urbanismo</u> No. 44, Oct/Nov 1992, pp. 62-

71. (In Spanish) (The National Gallery, Sainsbury Wing and Furness Library)

Dillon, David, "Context and Craft," <u>Architecture</u>, March 1992, pp. 48-52. (1992 AIA Honor Awards, Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London)

Dillon, David, "Good design can be kid stuff," <u>The Dallas Morning News</u>, The Arts section, November 22, 1992, pp. 1C, 8C. (The Children's Museum of Houston).

Dobrin, Peter, "Interview: James Oleg Kruhly, FAIA," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, AIA Newsletter, May 1992, p. 5. (mentions RV)

Dudar, Helen, "A welcoming new museum for the city on the sound," <u>Smithsonian</u>, April 1992, pp. 47-56. (Seattle Art Museum)

Dunlap, David W., "Face of Future At Ferry Dock Is 120 Feet Tall," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, November 7, 1992, p. 1, ?. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

"Filadelfia Dedica Monumento A Christoforo Colombo," <u>Il Popolo Italiano</u>, 30.10-11.92 (1992), p. 1. (In Italian; Columbus Monument)

Filler, Martin, "Beyond All Right," <u>Design Quarterly</u>, Winter 1992, p. 36. (Review of DSB's <u>Urban Concepts</u>)

Filler, Martin, review of <u>Mother's House: The Evolution of Vanna Venturi's House in</u> <u>Chestnut Hill</u>. Essays by Vincent Scully and Robert Venturi. Edited by Frederic Schwartz. December 6, 1992 Review in <u>New York Times Book Review</u>, pp. 46-47.

Fish, Larry, "City architect to design \$30 million Dartmouth Library," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 6, 1992. (Dartmouth Baker Library)

Flanagan, Barbara, "Inside Philadelphia," <u>House Beautiful</u>, March 1992, pp. 38-39. (mentions RV and DSB)

Ford, Christine, Editor, "Growing the Circle: Arc a Scott Brown master stroke at Civic Center," <u>The Urban Design Forum</u>, September/October 1992, pp. 1, 6-7. (Denver Civic Center)

Forgey, Benjamin, "Columbus and the Sailing-The-Ocean Blues," <u>The Washington</u> <u>Post</u>, October 12, 1992. (Monument To Christopher Columbus)

Forte, Anna L., "1992 Purple Aster Awards Ball," <u>Sons of Italy, Times</u>, Philadelphia, June 8, 1992, p. 1. (RV receives "Man of the Year" award.)

Fumagali, Paolo, "Sainsbury Wing of the National Gallery, London: Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>Museo d'arte e architettura</u>, Milano: Museo Cantonale d'Arte Lugano, 1992, pp. 110-118. Gapp, Paul, "Vegas craps out," <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, April 26, 1992, pp. 14--15. (SOM chosen to design Chicago gambling complex; discussion of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Gerckens, Laurence C., "Planning and Its Subfields," <u>Journal of the American</u> <u>Planning Association</u>, Summer 1992, Volume 58, No. 3., pp. 396-397. (review of DSB's <u>Urban Concepts</u>)

Goldberger, Paul," An Art Museum Lifts Seattle's Cultural Profile," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, February 16, 1992, p. 34H. (Seattle Art Museum)

Goldberger, Paul, "Pushing Classicism to Extremes," <u>The New York Times</u>, May 17, 1992, p. 33. (Sainsbury Wing)

Goldberger, Paul, "Architecture: Robert Venturi, The Shingle Style Recast for the Nineties in Maine," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, July 1992 pp. 141-148. (House in Maine)

Gorman, Jean, "A Masterpiece Restored," <u>Interiors</u>, January 1992, pp. 94-95. (Furness Library Restoration)

Gowans, Alan, <u>Styles and Types of North American Architecture</u>: <u>Social Function</u> <u>and</u>

<u>Cultural Expression</u>, New York: HarperCollins Publishers, 1992, Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown, pp. 356-357, 362-363, Robert Venturi, pp. 345, 353-354, 355-357, 363, 372-373, D. Scott Brown pp. 345, 356-357, 363 (Mentions R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown)

Grabow, Stephen, "Book Reviews," <u>The Journal of Architectural Education</u>, July 1992, pp. 245-247. (Review of <u>Urban Concepts</u>)

"Grand Lodge to Honor Robert Venturi," <u>Sons of Italy, Times</u>, Philadelphia, February 17, 1992, p. 1. (RV will be honored as "Man of the Year")

Ha-yun, Jung, "Venturi Learning from Korea," <u>The Korea Times</u>, May 23, 1992, p. 7. (Profile of R. Venturi and VSBA Seoul Exhibition)

Hackett, Regina, "SAM's Asian and Western galleries go public today," <u>Seattle</u> <u>PostIntelligencer</u>, January 30, 1992, p. C4. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hackett, Regina, "SAM's World View" <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, February 3, 1992, pp. C1, C3. (Seattle Art Museum)

Hawkins, Helen, "A picture of optimism" <u>The Sunday Times</u>, 26 July, 1992, pp. 7-14, 7-15.

(Profile of Neil MacGregor, Director of Sainsbury Wing)

Hayashi, Shogo, "On the Vanna Venturi House of Robert Venturi -- The House of Complexity and Contradiction," Japanese publisher unknown, (in Japanese)

Herzog, George, "View From Richmond," <u>The New York Times</u>, December 12, 1992, Letter to the Editor. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Hine, Thomas, "Phila. firm is winner of AIA award," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 22, 1992. p. E3. (Sainsbury Wing)

Hine, Thomas, "A Comfortable new Seattle Art Museum," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, February 9, 1992, pp. H1, H5. (Seattle Art Museum) Hine, Thomas, "Newark envisions an arts center," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 8, 1992, p. M1, M6 (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Hine, Thomas, "Philadelphia architects get presidential medal," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>,

July 22, 1992, p. D7. (RV and DSB awarded the National Medal of the Arts by President Bush at White House.)

Hine, Thomas, Review of <u>Mother's House</u>, edited by Frederic Schwartz, "Savor Phila.'s charms at home," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 20, 1992, p. E1-E2. (Vanna Venturi House)

Hines, Thomas S., "Machines in the Garden," <u>Sex, Death and God in L.A.</u> edited by David Reid, Random House, Inc. 1992, New York, New York, pp. 259-318 (Refers to RV and DSB theories and Pritzker)

Hines, Thomas S., "Takeoff: The Journey of Frank Israel", <u>Franklin D. Israel:</u> <u>Buildings and Projects</u>, New York: Rizzoli Publications, 1992, pp. 210, 214 (Vanna Venturi House, Guild House, <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>)

Holmes, Ann, "Engaging design awaits Houston kids," <u>The Houston Chronicle</u>, August 1, 1992, pp. 1C, 4C. (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Holmes, Ann, "Venturi's statement: Architect watches his Houston project take shape," <u>Houston Chronicle</u>, August 16, 1992, pp. 15, 30. (The Children's Museum of Houston

"Homage to Louis I. Kahn: Extracts from the 1991 Kahn Lectures," <u>Penn in Ink</u>, May 1992,

Volume 1, Number 1, p. 6. (Extracts from R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown from the Kahn Lectures at GSFA)

Honan, William H., "12 Are Named to Receive National Medal of Arts," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, July 22, 1992, Section C. (R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown receive National Medal of the Arts by President Bush at the White House)

"Honorary Degree to Architects," <u>The Review</u> (Roxborough/Manayunk), June 3, 1992, p. 3. (Honorary degree for RV and DSB from Philadelphia College of Textiles and Science)

Hornby, Bill, "Agenda could move downtown into reality," <u>The Denver Post</u>, February 27, 1992.

Hornby, Bill, "Jumpstarting Downtown Denver's batteries," <u>The Denver Post</u>, March 8, 1992.

Huler, Scott, "Architect Robert Venturi Has Designs on Lab Work Space," <u>The Scientist</u>,

June 22, 1992, pp. 1, 11, 13. (Interview with RV about scientific laboratory buildings) Hunter, Sam and John Jacobus, <u>Modern Art</u>, Third Edition, New York: Harry N.

Abrams, Inc., 1992, pp. 343, 409, 422-424, 431. (<u>Complexity and Contradiction in</u> <u>Architecture</u>, Guild House, Sainsbury Wing) Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown in connection with the Louis Kahn

Symposium in Japan, <u>AT Architecture Magazine</u>, September, 1992, pp. 22-29. (In Japanese)

Izutsu, Akio, <u>The Bauhaus: A Japanese Perspective And A profile of Hans and</u> <u>Florence Schust Knoll</u>, June 1, 1992, pp. 113-141. (Robert Venturi Knoll Furniture Collection)

Jones, Edward, and Christopher Woodward, A Guide to the Architecture of London, second ed. 1992, p. K177. (Sainsbury Wing)

Kamin, Blair, "Gotham's alarming clock," <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, December 27,1992, pp. 1, 3. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Karp Kurnick, Judith, Editor, "Closing Letters," <u>Riccardo Muti: Twenty Years in</u> <u>Philadelphia</u>, Philadelphia: Philadelphia Orchestra Association, 1992, p. 99. (R. Venturi and

D. Scott Brown letter to and photograph with Muti.)

Kelbaugh, Doug, "More About Sam," <u>ARCADE, N.W. Journal of Architecture and</u> <u>Design</u>, Vol XII, No. 1, March-April 1992, p. 8. (Seattle Art Museum)

Ketcham, Diana, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: More is More," <u>ARTnews</u>, April

1992, pp. 90-95. (Profile of RV and DSB)

Kim, Kenneth H., "The Seattle Art Museum: A New Twist to the Traditional Art Museum," 8 May 1992, unpublished student paper for Art 342: Modern Architecture, Professor Clark.

Kimball, Roger, "Elitist anti-elitism: Robert Venturi does Seattle," <u>The New</u> <u>Criterion</u>, April 1992, pp. 4-9. (Seattle Art Museum)

Klass, Tim, "Architect Robert Venturi Credits Partnership With Wife," <u>New</u> <u>Hampshire Sunday News</u>, January 19, 1992, p. 6B. (Seattle Art Museum)

Klass, Tim, "Harmony: Architect prefers gentle scale to the fantastic," <u>Winston-Salem Journal</u>, January 12, 1992, pp. B2-2. (Seattle Art Museum)

Kratochvíl, Petr, "Robert Venturi laureátem Pritzkerovy ceny," <u>Architekt</u>, June 1991, p. 2. (Pritzker Prize) (in Czechoslovakian)

Lacy, Bill, "The 1991 Pritzker Architecture Prize," <u>Graphis</u>, March/April 1992 (Volume 48), pp. 42-45. (RV wins Pritzker Prize.)

Landecker, Heidi, "Master Planner," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1992, pp. 70-75. (Profile of Charles Warner Oakley; includes description of UCLA MacDonald Research Laboratories, p.

74)

Larson, Kay, "Going Global," <u>New York</u>, February 17, 1992, p. 61. (Seattle Art Museum)

Lattanzio, Antonio, <u>Il rapporto della facciata con l'interno e l'esterno dell'edificio: Il</u> <u>caso di Robert Venturi [The Connection between Exterior and Interior Facades: The</u> <u>Case of Robert Venturi</u>], unpublished thesis, 1992. (In Italian; Oversize)

Lavin, Sylvia, "Outside with the Venturi's," 1992. (manuscript not yet published)

Lenglart, Denis and Agnès Vince, "Documentation Express," Lewis Thomas Hall, <u>Universités: Ecoles Supérieures</u>, Paris: Editions du Moniteur, 1992, p. 113. (In French)

Lennertz, William, Review of <u>Urban Concepts</u> by Denise Scott Brown, <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, February 1992, p. 42.

Levin, Anne, <u>The Times (Trenton)</u>, "Venturi adds world repute to local fame," January 19, 1992, pp. AA1, AA5. (Profile of RV/VSBA)

Levy, Michael, "Trustees back IAST plans unanimously," <u>The Daily Pennsylvanian</u>, January 24, 1992, p. 1. (Institute for Advanced Science and Technology)

Linder, Mark, "Contingency and Circumstance in Architecture: Venturi and Scott Brown's

Sainsbury Wing," <u>A+U</u>, May 1992, pp. 11-41. (also introductory paragraph, p. 9; brief RV/DSB bio, p. 10)

Linder, Mark, "Dumbfounded Architecture...Enough Unsaid," <u>A+U</u>, June 1992, pp. 64-67. (References to R. Venturi)

Littlejohn, David, "New Venturi Museum a Hit in Northwest," <u>The Wall Street</u> <u>Journal</u>, February 25, 1992, p. A16. (Seattle Art Museum)

Loomis, John, "La conservazione: il futuro del passato," "Conservation: the future of the past," <u>Casabella</u>, January-February 1992, p. 82. (Furness Library Restoration) (In Italian and English)

"MacDonald Research Laboratories at UCLA," <u>Facilities Planning News</u>, March 1992, pp. 3,7,11.

Maserjian, Karen, "Venturi, Scott Brown: Tiger Bar and Grill at the Princeton Club, <u>Interior Design</u>, October 1992, pp. 184-187.

Matassa Flores, Michelle, "Less is a Bore," <u>The Seattle Times</u>, January 19, 1992, pp. G1G2. (A profile of RV and VSBA)

Matassa Flores, Michelle, "Homes of the Year," <u>The Seattle Times</u>, February 2, 1992, pp.

G1, G4 (RV and DSB judge contest and lecture in Seattle)

Maxwell, Robert, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown Interview with Robert Maxwell," <u>Architectural Design Profile No. 98</u>, 1992, pp. 8-15. (Profile of RV & DSB)

Mendini, Allessandro, <u>Alessandro Mendini and...La Fabbrica Estetica</u>, Crusinallo: F.A.O., 1992, pp. 10, 89-90, 408-409. (Results of project that concluded in manufacture of 10,000 porcelain vases, one designed by RV) (In Italian and English)

Meninato, Pablo, "Armonia en Filadelfia," <u>Arquitectura & diseno</u>, March, 1992, pp. 4, 6. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall) (In Spanish [Argentina])

"Member News - Awards and Honors," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, December 1991/January

1992, p. 12. (Mayor's Award, Philadelphia)

"Member News - Members in the Media," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, December 1991/January 1992, p. 13. (Franklin Court)

Moore, Barry, "Critiquing Kindertecture," <u>Houston Press</u>, December 10, 1992, p. 19. (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Morgan, Jessica, "Mt. Airy architects draw national acclaim," <u>Mt. Airy</u> <u>Times/Express</u>, November 18, 1992, pp. 22-23. (Profile on RV and DSB)

Moriyama, H., "The Charm of London's New Galleries," <u>Nikkei Architecture</u>, 1-6 , 1992, pp. 196-199. (Sainsbury Wing) (In Japanese)

Munday, Richard, "Howard/Kronborg Clinic," <u>Backlogue</u>, <u>Journal of the Half-time</u> <u>Club</u>, Volume 1, 1992, pp. 154-159. (Design based on Vanna Venturi House)

Muschamp, Herbert, "6 Visions of a New Ferry Terminal," <u>The New York Times</u>, November 5, 1992, pp. C17, C22. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Art and Science Politely Disagree On an Architectural Jewel's Fate," <u>The New York Times</u>, November 16, 1992, pp C11, C16. (Controversy over Salk Institute Addition)

Muschamp, Herbert, "For Staten Island, A Ferry Terminal Rooted in the Past," <u>The New York Times</u>, November 22, 1992, p. 32H. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Muschamp, Herbert, "A Sorter-out of Ideas That Clog the Imagination," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, December 6, 1992, p. H28. (mentions RV)

Nicolin, Pierluigi, "Il contesto come collage," <u>Lotus International 74</u>, November 1992, pp. 86-97. (Seattle Art Museum) (In Italian)

Nicolin, Pierluigi, "The Context as Collage: The Decorative Response of Robert Venturi in Seattle," Lotus 74, November 1992, pp. 86-97. (Seattle Art Museum)

Novitski, B.J., "CADD Consequences," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1992, p. 109-112. (mentions CADD use at VSBA and shows Clinical Research Building, Penn)

Nussbaum, Debra, <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, May 17, 1992, p. 36-37. (Furness Library)

Papadakis, Andreas and James Steele, <u>Architecture of Today</u>. London: Academy Editions, 1991, pp. 41, 131-133. (RV, DSB, Wu Hall, House on Long Island Sound, Trubek and Wislocki Houses, House in Seal Harbor, ME, House in Northern Delaware, <u>Complexity</u>, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Parish, Betsy, <u>Houston Post</u>, March 10, 1992, (Society column mentions RV and DSB's speech at University of Houston's College of Architecture)

"People," <u>Art in America</u>, August 1992, p. 31. (Photo of RV, mentions Pritzker Architecture Prize)

Pearlman, Chee, "Dialogue: Lessons in Urban Planning," <u>I.D.</u>, January February 1992, pp. 24-25 (interview with Denise Scott Brown).

Portoghesi, Paolo, "The Decoration," <u>Materia</u>, 1992 No. 9, pp. 3-39. (UCLA MacDonald Medical Research Laboratories) (in Italian and English)

Powell, Kenneth, "London's New Art Museums," <u>The World & I</u>, March 1992, pp. 184-189. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Progetto Venturi," <u>Il Popolo Italiano</u>, 30.12-1.92-93 (1992), p. 6. (In Italian; Columbus Monument)

"The Public, The Private, The Civil," Introduction for a lecture by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown at the University of Houston School of Architecture, February 26, 1992. (Not published)

"Purple Aster Ball," <u>Sons of Italy Times</u>, Philadelphia, February 3, 1992, p. 2. (RV selected as honoree; Columbus Monument)

Raggio, Fernando, "Robert Venturi y el Premio Pritzker '91, Aprendiendo de la complejidad," <u>Arquitectura & diseno</u>, March 1992, p. 2. (Pritzker prize) (In Spanish [Argentina])

Read, Mimi, "Casino Designs: Searching for the spirit of chance," <u>The Times-</u> <u>Picayune</u>, August 16, 1992. pp. A1, A4. (Mentions RV and quotes Steven Izenour.)

"Robert Venturi," <u>Architecture & Environment</u>, July 1992, pp. 151-157. (In Korean) (photos of VSBA work and Korean Exhibition)

Rogers, Richard and Mark Fisher, <u>A New London</u>, London: The Penguin Group, 1992, p. 194. (mentions Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown)

Rottenberg, Dan, "Twaddle From the Inquirer About Legendary Philadelphians," <u>Welcomat</u>, April 15, 1992, p. 4.

Rus, Mayer, "Denise Scott Brown/Robert Venturi," <u>Interior Design</u>, December 1992, pp. S38-S41. (Special section honoring 1992 Hall of Fame inductees)

Rybczynski, Witold, "Collapsing Modernism," <u>The New York Review of Books</u>, February 13, 1992, p. 12-15. (Mentions RV)

Rybczynski, Witold, "The Pleasures of the Small House," <u>City and Country Home</u>, September 1992, pp. 60, 62, 64, 66, 68 (Trubek and Wislocki Houses)

Sabota, Danni, "Notable architects return to Houston with new landmark building projects," <u>Houston Business Journal</u>, October 26, 1992, p. 4A. (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Sailer, John, "English tradition evolves -- slate replaces marble," <u>Stone World</u>, June 1992, pp. cover, 27-28, 82, 84, 86. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Sainsbury Wing of the National Gallery," <u>Museo d'arte e architettura</u>, Catalog of exhibition at the Museo Cantonale d'Arte, Lugano, Italy, September 20 through November 22, 1992, pp. 110-116. (In Italian and English)

Samton, Peter, "S.I. Ferry Clock Would Overshadow the Battery," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, December 12, 1992, Letter to the Editor. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Saporito, Paul Anthony, "Monumentality and the City," <u>NEOS, Journal of the Design</u>

<u>Council Denver Art Museum</u>, 1992, p. 19. (Comments from RV's Design Lecture Series of Spring 1992)

Schwartz, Frederic, <u>Mother's House: The Evolution of Vanna Venturi's House in</u> <u>Chestnut Hill</u>, New York: Rizzoli International, 1992.

Schwartz, Frederic, <u>Mutters Haus Die Entstehung Von Vanna Venturis Haus in</u> <u>Chestnut Hill</u>, Basel: Wiese Verlag; Rizzoli International, 1992. (in German)

Sciolla, Angelina, "A Monument to Columbus & The Many That Followed," <u>The Press</u> (West Phila.), October 9, 1992, p. 6.

Scully, Vincent, "Everybody Needs Everything," <u>Mother's House: The Evolution of</u> <u>Vanna Venturi's House in Chestnut Hill</u>, New York: Rizzoli International, 1992, pp. 39-56.

"Seattle Battle," <u>Architecture</u>, October 1992, p. 18. (in Letter & Events section; about <u>Architecture's</u> coverage of Seattle Art Museum)

<u>Seattle Art Museum: Downtown</u>, Seattle: Seattle Art Museum, 1992. (A booklet on Seattle Art Museum)

Sheehy, Sandy, "The Very Private World of Ross Perot," <u>Money</u>, August 1992. pp. 104-107. (photographs of current Brant Bermuda House)

"Silver Medal Winner, Fisher and Bendheim Hall", <u>Pennsylvania Architect</u>, Winter 1992, Vol. 5 No. 1, pp. 16-18. (Fisher and Bendheim Halls, Princeton University)

Simko, Alison, "Design Team Wins Ferry Terminal Contract," <u>Downtown Local</u>, October 26, 1992, p. 4. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Somol, R.E., "Les Liaisons Dangereuses, or My Mother the House," <u>Fetish: The</u> <u>Princeton</u>

Architectural Journal, Vol. 4, 1992, pp. 50-71. (Vanna Venturi House)

Steele, James and Denise Scott Brown, editors, <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates:</u> <u>On Houses and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, (Monograph of the firm's housing thought and research, and house designs)

Steele, James, "Living the Legend," <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: On</u> <u>Houses and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, pp. 7-9. (Introduction to monograph on VSBA)

Steele, James, "The House as Macrocosm," <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: On</u> <u>Houses and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, pp. 15-17.

Steinberg, Harris, review of <u>Mother's House: The Evolution of Vanna Venturi's</u> <u>House in Chestnut Hill by Robert Venturi</u>, by Frederic Schwartz, "At the Bookstore: Mother's House," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, September 1992, p. 8.

Stephens, Suzanne, "Northwest Passage," <u>Architecture</u>, August 1992, pp. 56-64. (Seattle Art Museum) Stone, Marla S., "Kitsch as Kitsch Can," <u>The Nation</u>, August 12/19, 1992, p. 204-205. (Mentions RV and the Baghdad State Mosque Competition)

Strickland, Carol, <u>The Annotated Mona Lisa: a Crash Course in Art History From</u> <u>Prehistoric to Post-Modern</u>, Kansas City, Missouri, Andrews and McMeel, 1992, pp. 182-183

Tarzan Ament, Deloris, "SAM: a great showcase, but not really user-friendly," <u>The Seattle Times/Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, February 2, 1992, pp K1-2. (Seattle Art Museum)

Temin, Christine, "London's National is grander than ever," <u>The Boston Sunday</u> <u>Globe</u>, June 28, 1992, pp. B1, B9 and B10. (Sainsbury Wing)

Thomas, George, "Loss of Faith," <u>American Architectural Masterpieces</u>, Princeton: Princeton Architectural Press, 1992, pp. vii-xvi.

"Tony DePaul erecting Columbus monument at Penn's Landing," <u>PCA Construction</u> <u>News</u>, Eastern Pennsylvania Edition, Vol. 16, No. 38, July 29, 1992, p. 1. (Christopher Columbus Monument)

Turner, Drexel, "Slouching Towards Byzantium, About Face at the Rice Library," <u>Cite</u>, Spring 1992, pp. 26-30. (R. Venturi is mentioned and quoted)

Tzonis, Alexander and Liane Lefaivre, "Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc., The

National Gallery, Sainsbury Wing, <u>Architecture in Europe: Memory and Invention</u> <u>since 1968</u>, New York: Rizzoli International, 1992, pp. 272-275. (Also mentions RV throughout various pages of the book.)

Vaccaro, Carolina and Frederic Schwartz, <u>Venturi, Scott Brown und Partner</u>, Zurich: Verlag fur Architektur 1992. (Originally published as <u>Venturi, Scott Brown e</u> <u>Associati</u>, Bologna: Nicola Zanichelli Editore S.p.A., 1991). (in German)

"Venturi, Scott Brown at the AIA Bookstore," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, April 1992, pp. 1 and 6. (announcement of RV and DSB book signing)

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc., University Buildings at UCLA, Los Angeles, and in Princeton, New Jersey," <u>Zodiac 7</u>, March/August, 1992, pp. 65-71, 76-95. (Gordon and Virginia MacDonald Medical Research Laboratories; Gordon Wu Hall; Lewis Thomas

Laboratory for Molecular Biology; Fisher and Bendheim Hall, Department of Economics and

Center for International Studies Building) (In Italian and English)

<u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates 5-21 - 5/31 1992 Seoul Arts Center, Art</u> <u>Museum, Korea</u>:

Plus Publishing Co., 1992. (Exhibition catalog - includes Architecture as Elemental Shelter & The Public Realm) (English & Korean)

Voelz Chandler, Mary, "3 neighbors formulate cultural vision," <u>Rocky Mountain</u> <u>News</u>, April 22, 1992, p. 24. (Denver Civic Center) Vogel, Carol, "The Art Market," <u>The New York Times</u>, March 6, 1992, p. B7. (Philadelphia Museum of Art Master Plan)

Weiss, Edna S., "Hail Venturi," Letter to the Editor, <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 7, 1992, p. 12-A. (Sainsbury Wing)

Welsh, John, "Museum Design Double," <u>Building Design</u>, March 6, 1992, p. 15. (Seattle Art Museum)

Wilson, Richard Guy, "Building on the Foundations: The Historic Present in Virginia Architecture, 1870-1990," <u>The Making of Virginia Architecture</u>, Richmond: Virginia Museum of Fine Arts, 1992, p. 108. (Newman Library Addition, Virginia Polytechnic Institute)

"Writing on the Wall," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, November, 1992, pp. 90-94. (Photo of RV and DSB's dining room frieze)

Yang, Nan Young and Junghan Kim, "Hanssem Kitchen Furniture," <u>Design</u>, August, 1992, Yang, Nan Young and Junghan Kim, "Hanssem Kitchen Furniture," Vol. 170, pp. 98-

101. (Photographs of Hanssem Kitchen Design) (In Korean)

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1990s)

1993

<u>Academy of Music 136th Anniversary Concert and Ball Program Book</u>, 1993, p. 52. (Photo of Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

<u>Accent on Architecture</u>, Architectural Awards Gala booklet, January 26, 1993 The American Institute of Architects and The American Architectural Foundation. (Furness Building Restoration)

Athineos, Doris, "Barnes Venture Gets Architect," <u>Antique Monthly</u>, February 1993, p. 16. (Barnes Foundation)

Bensi, Giorgio, "Citazioni per gioco," <u>Construire</u>, June 1993, pp. 146-149. (In Italian) (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Bierman, M. Lindsay, "Celebrating Pluralism," (1993 AIA Award winners) Architecture, May 1993, p. 100. (Furness Library)

Blake, Peter, <u>No Place Like Utopia: Modern Architecture and the Company We</u> <u>Kept</u>: New

York: Alfred A. Knopf, Inc., 1993. (References to RV, pp. 99, 170, 260, 290, 291-5, 312, 295, 298)

Blythe, Lisa, "New Fire Station Will Be Easy to Spot," <u>Eyes and Ears,</u> (Walt Disney World newsletter) April 29, 1993, p. 1. (RCID Emergency Services Headquarters)

Boesberg, Leonard W., "An old idea finally bearing fruit," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 22, 1993, p. G-1. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Bonifert, Suzanne, "Community interest renewed for new museum building," <u>The</u> <u>Daily Texan</u>, June 26, 1993, p. 7. (Austin Museum of Art)

Bowen, William G., "Remarks at Presentation of Philadelphia Award to Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi", May 18, 1993, pp. 1-6. (Philadelphia Award)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "In the City of Change, Is 'Las Vegas Landmark' an Oxymoron?", <u>The New York Times</u>, October 7, 1993, p. C4. (mentions <u>Learning from</u> <u>Las Vegas</u>, and quotes Steve Izenour)

Bullivant, Lucy, "The Children's Museum," <u>Abitare</u>, March 1993, pp. 165-167. (The Children's Museum of Houston) (in Italian and English)

Casuscelli, Carlos, "La Revolucion Silenciosa", <u>Europ-Art Internacional</u>, May/June 1993, p. 30-33. (Fire Station # 4) (in Spanish)

Chandler, Mary Voelz, "Is there no escape from Stalag 13th?" <u>Rocky Mountain</u> <u>News</u>, November 7, 1993, p 50A. (Denver Civic Center Cultural Complex)

The Charles P. Stevenson, Jr., Library, Bard College, May 28, 1993, Dedication Ceremony

Program. (The Stevenson Library, Bard College)

"Children's Museum of Houston," (item in Noteworthy column) <u>Museum News</u>, January/February 1993, p. 11.

Chipkin, Clive M., Johannesburg Style: Architecture and Society 1880s-1960s. Cape

Town: David Philip, 1993, p. 316-17. (Biographical information and academic history of DSB)

<u>Christie's: Important 20th Century Decorative Arts</u>, New York: Christie, Manson & Woods International, Inc., June 12, 1993 auction catalogue, p. 80. (Tea and Coffee Service and Tray designed for Alessi)

Cohen, Jean Louis, "Main Street Blues: Frank O. Gehry's Festival Disney," <u>Lotus 77</u>, 1993, pp. 81-91. (brief mention of RV)

Dangla, Herve, "Informal Meeting with Robert Venturi," Supplement to "Fragments in Architecture" Exhibition in Toulouse, <u>Fragments in Architecture Catalog</u>, 1993.

de Bruijn, Carolien, "Amsterdam Alla Venturi," <u>Construire</u>, March 1993, p. 67. (In Italian) (Mentions Stedelijk Museum)

de Maar, Birgitte, ed., <u>Who is Robert Venturi?</u>, exhibition catalogue, Arcam Galerie, March 1993. (in Dutch)

"Denise Scott Brown/Robert Venturi," <u>Interior Design 1992 Hall of Fame</u> (supplement), December 1992, pp. S38-S41.

"Design for the Deco District," <u>Lotus International</u>, 1993/III, pp. 119-120. (Drawing and presentation style for urban design projects; the Deco District, Miami Beach)

Dillon, David, "Decorated Shed," <u>Architecture</u>, April 1993, pp. 46-51. (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Dillon, David, "The Children's Museum of Houston Lets Robert Venturi Take Some of the Starch Out of Classicism: Kid Stuff," <u>Elle Decor</u>, October/November, 1993, p. 124.

Dobrin, Peter, ed., "(RV/DSB photo)", <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, June 1993, p.1. (Philadelphia Award)

"Does the Sainsbury Wing Fly?," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, April 1993, pp. 24-25.

Dublin, Larry, "School of contrasts dedicates newest library," <u>Poughkeepsie Journal</u>, May 29, 1993, p. B1. (Bard College Library)

Fernandez, Enrique, "Real Estate, Fantasy Island: A postmodern daydreamer strolls through an architectural Eden," <u>Urban Gazette</u>, August 27, 1993, p. 46. (House on North Shore of Long Island)

Fleeson, Lucinda, "How modernism has set the table," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 22, 1993, pp. E1, E12. (Swid Powell Tableware, Porcelain Flowers pattern)

Frampton, Kenneth, "Reflexiones.../Reflections...," <u>BA'93 Bienal Internacional</u>, 1993, pp. 50-57.

Frye, Michael, Benjamin Franklin Medal presentation speech, Royal Society for the Encouragement of Arts, Manufactures & Commerce (RSA), October 23, 1993.

Gambee, Robert, Princeton, New York: W.W. Norton, 1993, p. 184-185 (photo and description of Wu Hall, Lewis Thomas)

Gavinelli, Corrado, <u>Storie di Modelli Esibitivi e Critici.</u> Florence, Italy: Alinea, 1993, pp.

25, 34, 198, 340, 446, 447. (mentions RV and DSB; Houston Children's Museum, Vanna Venturi House; in Italian)

George LaVie Schultz Laboratory, Princeton University, 1993, Dedication Booklet. (George LaVie Schultz Laboratory)

Godwin, Robert, "Austin Art Museum moves closer to reality," <u>West Austin News</u>, July 29, 1993. (Austin Museum of Art)

Goldberger, Paul, "For Children, Pop Goes The Museum," <u>The New York Times</u>, August 22, 1993, p. 30 H. (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Greenberg, Stephen, "Insights into the design process," <u>The Architects' Journal</u>, February 1993, p. 44. Review of <u>Mother's House: the evolution of Vanna Venturi's</u> <u>House in Chestnut Hill</u>, edited by Frederic Schwartz.

Gunts, Edward, "Architecture for Kids," <u>Architecture</u>, April 1993, pp. 43-45. (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Hall, Peter, "Marking Time," <u>I.D.</u>, January February 1993, p. 19. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Hamann, Conrad, Michael Anderson, Winsome Callister, <u>Cities of Hope</u>, New York: Oxford, 1993, pp. 2,4,9,13,19,20,24,25,28,31-2,43,56,57-

8,64,78,98,102,106,108,113,151. (Book on Edmond & Corrigan's architecture - mentions the impact of LLV)

Hardingham, Samantha, <u>London: A Guide to Recent Architecture</u>. London: Artemis, 1993, p. 118-121. (National Gallery)

Hess, Alan, <u>Viva Las Vegas</u>, San Francisco: Chronicle Books, 1993, pp. 12, 72, 86-88, 121.

Heyer, Paul, <u>American Architecture: Ideas and Ideologies in the Late Twentieth</u> <u>Century</u>,

New York: Van Nostrand Reinhold, 1993, pp. 3,16,36-37,110-112,114,154,156,163,173,238-

242. (Vanna Venturi House, Brant House, Brant and Johnson House, Brant House Bermuda, Franklin Court, Allen Memorial Art Museum, Renwick Exhibit, Tucker House, Penn State Faculty Club, Sainsbury Wing)

Hine, Thomas, "Putting architecture into words at the ICA," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, February 28, 1993, p. 1H. (ICA Exhibit "On Architecture: An Installation by VSBA")

Hine, Thomas, review of <u>Mother's House</u>, <u>The Evolution of Vanna Venturi's House in</u> <u>Chestnut Hill</u>, by Frederic Schwartz, <u>Architectural Record</u>, March 1993, p. 30.

Hine, Thomas, "Architects get Philadelphia Award," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 8, 1993, p. B-2.

Irace, Fulvio, "Case di Legno [Houses of Wood]," <u>Abitare</u>, February 1993, pp. 78-79. (Izenour House) (in Italian and English) Japan Ministry of Posts and Telecommunications, Division of Building and Construction, "Complexity, Contradiction and Symbolism -- On Nikko Kirifuri Resort Project," <u>Postal Architecture</u>, No. 370 (June 1993), pp. 4-11.

Jarmusch, Ann, "Salk project will proceed despite architects' pleas," <u>The San Diego</u> <u>UnionTribune</u>, February 19, 1993, pp. 1, 19. (RV is quoted)

Jencks, Charles, <u>Heteropolis: Los Angeles: The Riots and the Strange Beauty of Hetero-</u>

<u>Architecture</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1993, p. 42, 50 (photo of Macdonald Medical Laboratory), 51, 67, 110, 114, 116,

Jodidio, Philip, <u>Contemporary American Architects</u>, Koln: Benedikt Taschen, 1993, pp. 164-167.

Johnson, Ellen H., <u>Fragments: Recalled at Eighty. The Art Memoirs of Ellen H.</u> Johnson.

North Vancouver, B.C.: Gallerie, 1993, p. 139, back page. (Quotation by RV about Ellen Johnson, photo of RV at Oberlin college groundbreaking)

Kishimoto, Akihiro, "Whitehall Ferry Project", <u>Eciffo</u>, Summer 1993, p. 50. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal) (In Japanese)

Kleihues, Josef Paul, and Christina Rathgeber, eds., <u>Berlin/New York: Like and Unlike: Essays on Architecture and Art from 1870 to the Present</u>, New York: Rizzoli, 1993, p. 386, 439.

Lambsdorff, Ursula Grafin, "Manhattan: Time is Money", <u>Ambiente</u>, January/February

1993, p. 20. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal) (in German)

LeBlanc, Sydney, <u>Whitney Guide to 20th century American architecture</u>: 200 key <u>buildings</u>, New York: Whitney Library of Design, 1993, pp. 111, 122, 168, 196. (Vanna Venturi House, Guild House, Gordon Wu Hall, Seattle Art Museum)

Lewis, Roger K., "Serious Play: Children's Museum of Houston," <u>Museum News</u>, November/December 1993, pp. 36-38. (Houston Children's museum)

Lundquist, Oliver, "Glaring Omission?", Letter, <u>New York Times</u>, November 28, 1993, p.

4H. (The Charles P. Stevenson, Jr. Library, Bard College)

Maniaque, Caroline and Daniel Naegele, "Louis I. Kahn", <u>L'architecture</u> <u>D'aujourd'hui</u>, February 1992, p. 87. (refers to RV's lecture "Louis I. Kahn: In the Realm of Architecture") (In French and English)

McDonough, Michael, "Learning from Sony," <u>Avenue</u>, April 1993, p. 8. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

<u>Memorial Hall Harvard University</u>, special edition presented to Walter H. Annenberg, Cambridge: The Bow and Arrow Press, Harvard University, June 1993, p. 44. (RV's handwritten note)

Merkel, Jayne, "Whitehall Ferry Terminal: The Art of Moving People the Old-Fashioned Way," <u>Competitions</u>, vol. 3, no. 1 (Spring 1993), pp. 52-61.

Moore, Charles W., "Bernini, Borromini, Yin-Yang, and the New World Disorder," <u>Common Knowledge</u>, Fall 1993, p. 146. (mention of RV's "gentle manifesto")

Moorhead, Gerald, "Caryakids At Play," <u>Architectural Record</u>, March 1993, pp. 78-83. (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Morteo, Enrico, "Robert Venturi e Denise Scott Brown: La Scelta della Ricchezza," <u>Domus</u>, March 1993, pp. 17-28 (Interview with RV and DSB) (In Italian and English)

Muschamp, Herbert, "The Creative Ferment Behind the Glass Boxes," <u>The New</u> <u>York</u>

<u>Times</u>, June 13, 1993, p. H35. (Mentions RV and his essay in <u>Architecture Culture:</u> <u>19431968</u> from <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Democratic Decorations at Bard College," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, October 31, 1993, p. 42-H. (Bard College Library)

"New Buildings at the Building Site," <u>Groninger Museum Catalog</u>, 1993, pp. 74-75. (Stedelijk Museum, Amsterdam)

Nicholas, Charles A., "A New Building for a New Medicine: The Center for the Study of Human Diseases", <u>A New Medicine for a New Century</u>. New Haven: Yale University School of Medicine, Office of Development, 1993, pp. 7-12. (Yale Medical Building)

Noel, Tom, "Celebrity architects blemish Civic Center," <u>The Denver Post</u>, November 13, 1993, p. 7B. (Denver Civic Center Cultural Complex)

Norberg-Schulz, Christian, "The Transformation of What is Known," <u>Images in</u> <u>Stone: International Award Architecture in Stone</u>, Milano: Electa, 1993, pp. 56-59. (Seattle Art Museum)

Ockman, Joan with collaboration of Edward Eigen, <u>Architecture Culture 1943-1968</u>: <u>A Documentary Anthology</u>, New York: The Trustees of Columbia University and Rizzoli International, 1993, pp. 389 and 446. (Biographical information on RV and DSB, includes articles by RV and DSB)

<u>Officina Alessi</u>, La Tavola di Babele catalog, Paulis, Margherita Rossi, "Biography"; "The

Design of 'The Campidoglio' tray"; "'Complexity and contradiction in architecture'", Crusinallo: Alessi, 1993, pp. 69-72, and 108. (in Italian, English, German, and French)

"An Orchestral Variation," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 19, 1993, p. A10. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Pavan, Vincenzo, editor, <u>Images in Stone: International Award Architecture in</u> <u>Stone</u>, Milano: Electa, 1993, pp. 52-61. (VSBA Bio and project description, Seattle Art Museum, and article by Christian Norberg-Schulz, "The Transformation of What is Known") (In English and Italian)

Palazzetti, Michele, "L'intervista: Robert Venturi," <u>Argento</u>, March 1993, pp. 60-61. (In Italian) "PC or not PC," <u>The Architects' Journal</u>, October 6, 1993, p. 10. (Astragal column item about The Children's Museum of Houston)

Peeters, Tracy, "For the Young and the Young-at-Heart," <u>Texas Highways</u>, July 1993, pp. 46-51. (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Perkins, Joseph, "Building Blocks: 'Dead Architects Society' fights landmark's expansion," <u>The San Diego Union-Tribune</u>, February 26, 1993, B-7. (Salk Center addition controversy, mentions RV)

"Phila. architects honored for wing of British gallery", <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 27, 1993, p. E3. (RV and DSB awarded the Benjamin Franklin Medal by the Royal Society for the Encouragement of Arts)

Prinsloo, Ivor, "The Sixties Revisited," <u>Architecture SA</u> (Journal of the Institute of South African Architects), July + August, 1993, pp. 31-41. (References to RV and DSB, essay by RV on p. 34, photo of Beach House)

Prowler, Don, "Does Ave. of Arts need a French design spirit?," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, November 21, 1993, pp. K1 ff. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall; DSB quoted on deficiencies of competitions)

Raggatt, Howard, "Not Vanna Venturi House etcetera", <u>Not-Ness: Strategies and</u> <u>Operations for the Fringe</u>, Melbourne: RMIT Master of Architecture by Project, 1993, pp. 16-

47. (Deconstruction of Vanna Venturi House)

Rice, Robin, "Big Stuff," <u>Philadelphia City Paper</u>, March 12, 1993, p. 15. (ICA Exhibit "On Architecture: An Installation by VSBA")

Rosa, Giancarlo, "'Learning from London' The Sainsbury Wing by Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>Frames</u> 42, February/March 1993, pp. 62-69. (Italian and English)

Rothstein, Mervyn, "Architects Sheltering In Government Projects," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, December 20, 1993, pp. R1, R4. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Ruder, Debra Bradley, "Memorial Hall: Center of Attention for Architects, Engineers, Planners," <u>Harvard University Gazette</u>, April 9, 1993, pp. 1, 12-13. (Harvard Memorial Hall restoration)

Schultz, Christian Norberg, "The Transformation of What is Known," $\underline{\text{Images in}}$ $\underline{\text{Stone}}$

International Award Architecture in Stone 93, Milan: Electa, 1993, pp. 58-59. (in Italian and English) (Seattle Art Museum)

Scigliano, Eric, "Clash of the Titans: When 'Hammering Man' strode into Seattle, culture and subculture collided," <u>The New York Times</u>, October 10, 1993, p. 6. (Seattle Art Museum) Scott, Pamela and Antoinette J. Lee, <u>Buildings of the District of Columbia</u> (NY: Oxford

U. P., 1993) p. 200. (PADC)

"Seattle Art Museum" <u>Images in Stone International Award Architecture in Stone</u> <u>93</u>, Milan: Electa, 1993, pp. 50-69. (in Italian and English) (includes RV and DSB biography, plates)

Smith, Amy, "Dream nears fruition: Museum moving ahead," <u>Austin Business</u> Journal, August 2-8, 1993, pp. 3, 21. (Austin Museum of Art)

Somol, R.E., "One or Several Masters?," paper presented at a colloquium at the Canadian

Centre for Architecture, Montreal 1993. (published in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Hejduk's Chronotype</u>. New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 1996 and also in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 780-800)

Steele, James, <u>The Contemporary Condition: Los Angeles Architecture</u>. London: Phaidon Press Ltd., 1993, pp. 12, 70, 79, 103, 153, 169, 180. (RV, DSB, <u>Complexity</u> <u>and Contradiction</u>)

Stein, Amy and Anthony Miksitz, review of "About Architecture: An Installation by Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates", <u>Architronic: The Electronic Journal of</u> <u>Architecture</u>, May 1993, p. 4. (ICA exhibit)

Steinberg, Harris, "Venturi, Scott Brown & Associates at the ICA," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Architect</u>, April 1993, p. 4. (Review of ICA exhibit)

Sullivan, Thomas D., "Displays of Modernism in Its Best Form," <u>The Washington</u> <u>Times</u>, March 7, 1993. (Mentions RV and Sainsbury Wing façade)

Szilagyi, Pete, "Groups resurrect museum project," <u>Austin American-Statesman</u>, January 31, 1993, pp. A1, A9. (Austin Museum of Art)

Szilagyi, Pete, "Sculpting a plan for city art museum," <u>Austin American-Statesman</u>, August 1, 1993, pp. A1, A20. (Austin Museum of Art)

Tate, Anne, review of <u>Mother's House</u>: <u>The Evolution of Vanna Venturi's House in</u> <u>Chestnut Hill</u>, by Frederic Schwartz, <u>GSD News</u>, Harvard University Graduate School of Design, Fall 1993, p. 41.

"Timothy Soar," <u>World Architecture</u>, Number 25, 1993, p. 69. (in "Gallery Section; photograph of Sainsbury Wing)

Tura, Hunter Ford, "A Gentle Approach to the Difficult Whole: The Successes and Failures of Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown's Western and Welcome Park," unpublished essay, December 14, 1993.

Turner, Drexel, "Little Caesar's Palace," <u>Cite</u>, Spring-Summer 1993, pp. 29-35. (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Tyng, Anne Griswold, "Plea to Salk: Save American Acropolis You Helped Create," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, January 1993, pp. 1, 5. (RV and DSB are quoted).

Vaccaro, Carolina, "La Stada Secondo Robert Venturi e Denise Scott Brown,"<u>Architecttura & Ambiente Urbano</u>, 1993, pp. 72-85. (The Road According to RV and DSB, National Gallery, Republic Square, POH, Whitehall, Toulouse; in Italian) van Nieuwenhuyzen, Martijn, "Uitbreiding Stedelijk Museum" ("Addition to the Stedelijk Museum"), <u>Stedelijk Museum Bulletin</u>, March 1993. (In Dutch) van Toorn, Roemer, "Interview with Denise Scott Brown," <u>Archis</u>, January 1993, pp. 4047. (In Dutch and English) (Text is an abridged version of an interview to be published in

Ole Bouman and Roemer van Toorn, <u>The Invisible in Architecture</u>, Rizzoli, New York, 1993.) "Venturi, Scott Brown & Associates nella mostra dell' ICA," <u>Il Popolo Italiano</u>, 30.6-7.93 (1993), p. 4. (In Italian; ICA exhibit)

"Venturi to Oversee Barnes Renovation," <u>Art in America</u>, February 1993, pp. 29-30. (Item in Front Page column, Barnes Foundation)

Vogel, Carol, "A Controversial Man in an Eccentric Place," <u>New York Times</u>, April 4, 1993, Section 2, p. 1. (RV is quoted on the Barnes Foundation.)

"Waterjet System Helps Create A Lasting Monument," <u>Fabricator</u>, September-October 1993, pp. 36-37. (Monument To Christopher Columbus)

Wargo, Matt, "Main reading room of Furness Library," Photo, <u>Newsletter of the</u> <u>Society of Architectural Historians</u>, Richard Kronick, ed., August 1993, p. 9.

"Whitehall Ferry Terminal Competition," <u>Compe & Contest</u> No. 31, November 1993, pp 1, 2124. (in Japanese)

"Whitehall Ferry Terminal: Gateway to New York," <u>Building Journal Hongkong</u> <u>China</u>, June 1993, p. 45.

The Whitehall Ferry Terminal in Lower Manhattan," The New City: The American City, University of Miami School of Architecture, 1993, pp.96-105.

Winters, Willis, "New Texas Museums," <u>Texas Architect</u>, 7/8 1993, pp. 36-43. (The Children's Museum of Houston)

Wortmann, Arthur, "Het Stedelijk Museum: projectontwikkelaarscachet of undergroundkunst," <u>Archis</u>, February 1993, pp. 2-5. (In Dutch and English) (Stedelijk Museum Competition entry)

W.-R.G., "Das Wasserwerk," <u>Ambiente</u>, April, 1993, p. 68-71. (House on Long Island Sound/Izenour House; In German)

1994

<u>Alessi: The Design Factory</u>. London: Academy Editions, 1994, p. 43, 95, 119. (Venturi designs for Alessi: Tea service and tray, Cuckoo Clock, '100% Make-up' vase)

Andersen, Kurt, "Las Vegas, USA," <u>Time</u>, January 10, 1994, pp. 42-51. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>) (Casino culture becoming mainstream)

Antonelli, Paola, "Columbus, an architecture collection," <u>Abitare</u> 327 (March 1994), pp. 148, 155. (Fire Station No. 4; Front Door Project, Columbus, Indiana)

Armando, Diego R., "Venturi, ahora para los más chicos," <u>La Nacion Arquitectura</u> [Buenos Aires], July 20, 1994, sect. 5, pp. 1-2. (In Spanish; Children's Museum of Houston)

Banerji, Anupam and Michael Elmitt, <u>Between Lines: From Doodles to Composition</u>. Waterloo, Ontario: Escart P, 1994, pp. cover, 3, 188, 189. (Sketches of Seattle Art Museum, Grandmother Pattern)

Barna, Joel Warren, "Back in the Saddle: Venturi, Scott Brown's Austin Museum of Art," <u>Cite</u> 31, Winter-Spring 1994, p. 5. (Laguna Gloria Art Museum)

Bartolucci, Marisa, "Power," <u>Metropolis</u> Dec. 1994, pp. 65 ff. (Designing for Disney: mentions RCID Emergency Services Headquarters)

Bierman, M. Lindsay, "Arcadian Acropolis," <u>Architecture</u>, February 1994, pp. 78-84. (Charles P. Stevenson, Jr. Library, Bard College)

Bouman, Ole and Roemer van Toorn, eds., "Two Cheers for Democracy is One Too Few: On the Work of Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>The Invisible In</u> <u>Architecture</u>, London: Academy Editions 1994, pp. 100-107.

Branch, Mark Alden, "The Medal-Go-Round," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, Oct. 1994, pp. 65-

9 ff.

Branch, Mark Alden, "Tomorrow's Schoolhouse: Making the Pieces Fit," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, June 1994, pp. 77-83. (Edison Project schools).

Browne, Stanhope S., "Architectural Cheap Shot," Letter, <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 3, 1994, p. A26. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Bugatti, Angelo, "Quando la forza e' l'immagine," <u>Construire</u>, February 1994, pp. 104-106. (recent work) (In Italian)

Capitman, Barbara; Kinerk, Michael D.; Wilhelm, Dennis W., <u>Rediscovering Art Deco</u> <u>U.S.A.</u>, New York: Viking Studio Books, 1994. (DSB's idea for Deco district - NTHP convention in Phila., toured VSBA - VSBA's impact on the American scene. Photos by Randy Juster)

Carlin, Peta, "The Kronborg Clinic: The Nether Worlds of a Dionysian Disco," <u>Transition by Backlogue</u> 44/45 (1994), pp. 180-189. (Influence of Vanna Venturi House on Howard/Kronborg Clinic, Footscray, Australia designed by Ashton Raggatt McDougall)

"Charles P. Stevenson Jr. Library, Bard College," <u>Korean Architects</u>, September 1994, pp. 2431.

Collins, Arian E., "Museum Breaks Ground for New Era," <u>La Jolla Light</u>, July 21, 1994, p. A1 ff. (Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego)

Duncan, Sarah, "In the Best Possible Light," <u>Metropolis</u>, April 1994, pp. 58-63. (National

Gallery Sainsbury Wing) (Museum lighting; Paul Marantz)

Dunlop, Beth, "Fire Cracker," <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 1994, pp. 94-97. (Reedy Creek Emergency Services Center [Disney fire station])

Fausch, Deborah, "Towards 'An Architecture of our Times': Scaffold and Drapery in the Architecture of Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>Architecture: In</u> <u>Fashion</u>, Deborah Fausch, Paulette Singley, Rodolphe El-Khoury, Ziv Efrat, eds. (Princeton, NJ: Princeton Architectural P., 1994) pp. 344-61.

Fitch, James Marston, "Murder at the Modern," <u>National Council for Preservation</u> <u>Education News</u>, Spring 1994, pp. 1-7. (<u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>, <u>Learning</u> <u>from Las Vegas</u> and the demise of modernism; reprinted in Arq, vol. 2, Winter 1996, pp. 60-70)

"Flap over UD hall renovation misguided, unfair to designer," Editorial, <u>News</u> Journal

[Wilmington, DE], June 27, 1994. (Student Center Complex for the University of Delaware)

Fleeson, Lucinda, "A Master Among Masterpieces," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 5, 1994, pp. E1 ff. (Renovation of the Barnes Foundation)

Gargus, Jacqueline, <u>Ideas of Order: A Formal Approach to Architecture</u>. Dubuque, IA:

Kendall/Hunt, 1994, pp. 298 ff. (Appraisal of <u>Complexity and Contradiction in</u> <u>Architecture, Learning from Las Vegas</u>, Vanna Venturi House, and others)

Gebhard, David and Robert Winter, "Gordon and Virginia MacDonald Medical Reseach Laboratories," <u>Los Angeles: An Architectural Guide</u>, Layton, UT: Gibs Smith 1994, p. 120.

Geran, Monica, "Designers' Choices: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Interior Design</u>, December 1994, p. 55. (Miscellaneous Japanese objects)

Goldschneider, Gary, <u>The Secret Language of Birthdays: Personology Profiles for</u> <u>Each Day</u>. Penguin Studio, December 1994. (Mentions RV's birthday)

Hardy, Lawrence, "Defending His Design," <u>News Journal</u> [Wilmington, DE], June 23, 1994, p. B1. (Student Center Complex for the University of Delaware)

Hocking, Jennifer, "Ornament and Architecture," <u>Transition by Backlogue</u> 44/45 (1994), pp. 172-179. (Influence of Vanna Venturi House on Howard/Kronborg Clinic, Footscray, Australia designed by Ashton Raggatt McDougall)

"Honor Award: Christopher Columbus Monument," <u>Pennsylvania Architect</u>, Spring 1994, p.

17.

"Hôtel du Département l'avant-projet détaillé est validé," <u>Notes</u> 31 (Nov. 1994), pp. 12-3. (In French)

Iovine, Julie V., "Splendors in the Grass," <u>New York Times Magazine</u>, Oct. 30, 1994, pp. 74-75. (V'Soske rugs)

Jarmusch, Ann, "A Star Unveiled," <u>San Diego Union-Tribune</u>, July 24, 1994, p. H-2 ff.

(Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego)

Jensen, Knud W., <u>Stedets and [Genius loci]</u> (Humlebaek, Denmark: Cyldendal 1994) pp. 142-3. (In Danish; National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Jonak, Ulf, "The Discovery of Deception: Immateriality and Postmodernism,"

 $\underline{\text{Daidalos}}$ 52 (June 15, 1994) pp. 134-137. (In German and English) (Football Hall

of Fame) "Knoll International, New York 1979," <u>Regina</u>, Oct. 1994, p. 61.

Lawson, Bryan, <u>Design in Mind</u>, London: Butterworth Architecture 1994, pp. 93-106.

(Profile of RV and DSB with images of National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Levit, Horacio G., "La pequeña gran casa de Vanna Venturi," Rev. of <u>Mother's</u> <u>House</u>, ed.

Frederic Schwartz, <u>La Nacion</u> [Buenos Aires], April 13, 1994, sec. 5, p.5. (In Spanish, Vanna Venturi House)

Lewis, Hilary and John O'Connor, "Philip Johnson: The Architect in His Own Words," New York: Rizzoli Press, 1994, pp. 11,173. (2 brief mentions of RV)

Linton, Jonathan, "Civic Engagement and the Scripps Foundation Group," <u>Cartouche</u>, Winter 1994, pp. 6-7. (Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego)

Maxwell, Robert, "Venturi, Robert Charles," <u>Contemporary Architects</u>, 3rd edition, Muriel Emanel, ed., (New York: St. James P. 1994), pp. 1001-6.

McCall, Pete, "Design Committee's Search for American place Ends in Princeton," <u>AIArchitect</u>, December, 1994, p. 10. (Article describes AIA Design Conference, Princeton; DSB gave Keynote Address)

McDonough, Michael, "Currents: Design's Future," <u>New York Times</u>, June 9, 1994. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Melvin, Jeremy, "Challenging Insularity," <u>Building Design</u>, July 1, 1994, pp. 12-17. (Recent projects including: Charles P. Stevenson Jr. Library Extension, Bard College;

Whitehall Ferry Terminal; Hotel du Département of the Haute-Garonne, Toulouse)

Meninato, Pablo, "En vivo y en directo" <u>summa+</u> 9 (October/November 1994), pp. 62-71.

(In Spanish; interview with RV and DSB, with photos of Children's Museum of Houston, Charles P. Stevenson Jr. Library at Bard College, Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Milani, Giuseppe, "Architectural Education in Rome for American Students," <u>Metamorfosi</u> No. 24 (1994), pp. 15-19. (In Italian and English)

Moffett, Kenneth M., "The Wall in Recent Architectural Form: A Pattern of Evolution

Toward Autonomy," <u>Journal of Architectural Education</u>, May 1994, pp. 242-257. (Football Hall of Fame)

Moneo, Rafael, "Reflecting on Two Concert Halls: Gehry Versus Venturi," El Croquis, 64,

February 1994. (In English and Spanish) (Walter Gropius Lecture, Graduate School of Design, Harvard University, Cambridge, Massachusetts, April 25, 1990)

Moonan, Wendy, "Three-Alarm Spots and Dots at Disney," <u>New York Times</u>, Sept. 15, 1994, p. C3. (Reedy Creek Emergency Services Headquarters)

Morris, E., "Heritage and Culture: A Capital for the New Europe," <u>Building a New</u> <u>Heritage: Tourism, Culture and Identity in the New Europe</u>, ed. G.J. Ashworth and P.J. Larkham, London: Routledge, 1994, pp. 229-59. (Sainsbury Wing)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Boss' Design: A Los Angeles Sketchbook," <u>New York Times</u>, June 12, 1994, p. H34. (MacDonald Medical Research Laboratory, UCLA)

"Museo del Niño de Houston" ["Children's Museum of Houston"], <u>Museos y</u> <u>arquitectura; nuevas perspectivas</u>. Madrid: Ministerio de Obras Públicas, Transportes y Medio Ambiente, 1994, pp. 126-131. (In Spanish) (Exhibition catalogue)

Nicholas, Charles A., "A New Building for a New Medicine: The Center for the Study of

Human Diseases," <u>A New Medicine for a New Century</u>, pamphlet, Yale University School of Medicine Office of Development. (Fundraising booklet)

Oppici, Fabio and Enrique Walker, "Entrevista a Denise Scott Brown," <u>Diseño</u>, JulyAug. 1994, pp. 98-105. (In Spanish: "Interview with Denise Scott Brown")

Paulis, Margherita Rossi, "Robert Venturi," <u>Officina Alessi</u>, 1994, pp. 79-83, 118. (RV biography)

Pelizzari, Maria Antonella, "Chaos Towards the Whole in Robert Venturi's BookMuseum <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u> (1966)," Unpublished essay, 1994.

Perry, Tony, "Museum Launches Expansion," <u>New York Times</u>, July 15, 1994, p. F14. (Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego)

<u>Philadelphia Architecture A Guide to the City</u>, 2nd edition, Philadelphia: Foundation for

Architecture, 1994, pp. 75,93,117,121,124,128,135,153. (Guild House, Vanna Venturi House, Franklin Court, ISI, Tree House, UPenn Lab)

Philadelphia Orchestra Association, <u>The Philadelphia Orchestra Concert Hall</u>, pamphlet. (Fundraising booklet)

Portoghesi, Paolo, "Da Roma a Las Vegas," <u>L'Informazione</u> [Rome], May 26, 1994, p. 17. (in Italian)

Portoghesi, Paolo, "Homage to Roberto Venturi: Honorary Degree from the University of

Rome," Metamorfosi No. 24, 1994, pp. 79-80. (In Italian and English)

"Pritzker Architecture Prize Laureates, 1974-94: Robert Venturi, 1991," <u>Zodiac</u> 12 (Sept.

1994/Feb. 1995) pp. 204-219. (RV acceptance speech, Vanna Venturi House, RCID Emergency Services Headquarters) "Reedy Creek Emergency Services Headquarters," <u>Korean Architects</u>, September 1994, pp. 32-35.

"Robert Venturi," <u>Materia, No. 17</u>, 1994, p. 16-21. (Fire Station No. 4, Reedy Creek Fire Station, Dixwell Fire Station)

Rosen, Steven, "Denver's museum could learn from Seattle strokes of genius," <u>Denver Post</u>, Oct. 23, 1994. (Seattle Art Museum)

Schulze, Franz, <u>Philip Johnson: Life and Work</u>, New York: Knopf, 1994. (RV mentioned on pp. 307-10, 332-3, 345, 379; DSB mentioned on p. 376, 409)

Schwarz, Roberta, "L'Opera Teorica Negli Scritti di Robert Venturi e Denise Scott Brown," [Theoretical Work and Writings of RV and DSB] Faculty of Architecture, Politecnino di Milano, 1994.

Scully, Vincent, "Urban Architecture Awakens from a Bad Dream," <u>City Journal</u>, Autumn 1994, pp. 75-80. (The development of historic preservation, several VSBA projects mentioned as examples)

Shaer, Ruth, "New UCLA Neuroscience Research Facility Comes Step Closer to Reality," <u>LA Business Journal</u>, Nov. 21, 1994. (UCLA Molecular Neurosciences Research Center

Shepheard, Paul, "Building on Intuition," review of <u>The Old Way of Seeing</u> by Jonathan

Hale, <u>New York Times Book Review</u>, July 10, 1994, p. 10. (Illustration of National Gallery Sainsbury Wing interior)

Singley, Paula and Deborah Fausch, "Introduction," <u>Architecture: In Fashion</u>, Deborah Fausch, Paulette Singley, Rodolphe El-Khoury, Ziv Efrat, eds. Princeton, NJ: Princeton Architectural Press, 1994 pp. 6-37.

Somol, R.E., "The Camp of the New," <u>Architecture New York</u> No. 9, 1994, pp. 50-55. (Koolhaas and OMA, VSBA connections)

"(Still) Learning from Las Vegas," <u>The New Yorker</u>, May 23, 1994, p. 38. (Reedy Creek Emergency Services Center [Disney fire station], Michael Eisner, Disney)

Sullivan, Ann C., "On the Boards: Regional Government Building Toulouse, France," <u>Architecture</u>, Nov. 1994, pp. 46-7.

Sullivan, Meg, "Building Together," <u>Daily News</u> [Los Angeles], July 24, 1994, Women, p. 1 ff. (DSB)

Suzuki, Hiroyuku and Jou Tominaga, "Mother's House," <u>Space Design Series</u>, vol. 1 Houses, Toru Funakoshi, ed. (Tokyo, Shin-Nihon-Hoki Publishers, Inc., 1994), pp. 150-155. (In Japanese; Vanna Venturi House)

Toepfer, Wolfgang, "Il Museo d'Arte di Seattle," <u>Tile Italia</u>, no. 5, Sept.-Oct. 1994, pp. 70-3. (Seattle Art Museum)

Toepfer, Wolfgang, "Seattle Art Museum," <u>Tile and Decorative Surfaces</u>, July 1994, pp. 34-35 ff.

Tombesi, Paolo, "Las Vegas: da strada a città," <u>Casabella 613</u>, 1994, p. 28-41. (In Italian – discusses <u>LLV</u>, duck & decorated shed)

Truppi, Carlo, <u>Continuità e Mutamento</u>, Milan: FrancoAngeli, 1994, p.130, 134. (Vanna Venturi House, Beach House)

Tuzi, Stafania, "Robert Venturi," <u>Materia</u> 15 no. 1, February 1994, pp. 12-17. (Children's Museum of Houston; Christopher Columbus Monument) (In Italian and English)

Ubach i Nuet, Antoni, <u>La Escalera</u>, Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili 1994) pp. 96-99. (Stairways of Vanna Venturi House).

van Schaik, Leon, "Three Strands of Urbanism: Denise Scott Brown and Community Architecture, the National Capital Planning Authority, and the Heritage Fallacy," <u>Transition</u> #41 (1993), pp. 58-63.

Veith Jr., Gene Edward, <u>Postmodern Times: A Christian Guide to Contemporary</u> <u>Thought and Culture</u>. Wheaton, Illinois: Crossway Books, 1994, pp. 114-115. (Mentions RV, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>; no mention of DSB or SI)

Vidler, Anthony, "Architectural Awakenings," <u>UCLA Magazine</u>, Summer 1994, pp. 41-44. (UCLA MacDonald Laboratories

Viladas, Pilar, "Urban Radicals Go Retro," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, August 28, 1994, Calendar, p. 4. (Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego)

"Welcome Park: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," pp. 50-58. (In English and Japanese; publication unknown)

"Whitehall Ferry Terminal, New York," Domus, January 1994, pp. 28-31.

Willett, John, "You Could Say Plans to Expand Art Museum Really Began in 1916," <u>San</u>

<u>Diego Daily Transcript</u>, July 15, 1994, pp. 1A ff. (Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego)

Williams, Lorna, "Learning from Philadelphia," <u>Mid-Atlantic</u>, October 1994, pp. 54-59. (Profile of RV and DSB)

Yagi, Koji, <u>Transformation of American Houses</u>, 3 Vols. Tokyo: Kodansha, 1994, pp. 81-83, 214-221. (in Japanese) (Vanna Venturi House)

1995

"Amsterdam vindt claim architect Venturi te hoog," ["Amsterdam finds Venturi's claim too high"] <u>NRC Handelsblad</u>, Jan. 27, 1995, p. 7. (In Dutch; Stedelijk Museum)

Les Annees d'Anne Bony 80. Paris: Editions du Regard, 1995, pp. 16, 428, 461, 477, 480. (Sainsbury Wing, Seattle Art Museum, Knoll International)

"Architect Venturi krijgt geen extra geld betaald," ["Architect Venturi does not get paid extra money"], <u>Volkskrant</u>, Jan. 28, 1995. (In Dutch; Stedelijk Museum)

<u>Architecture: Boy Scouts of America Merit Badge Series</u>, Irving, TX: Boy Scouts of America, 1995, pp. 27-28. (Artist renditions of Vanna Venturi House and Coxe-Hayden Studios)

"Art Museum Collections gain Permanent Homes," <u>The Denver Post</u>, Sat, Feb. 25, 1995, p ? (RV mentioned re. Exhibit)

Ashihara, Yoshinobu, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Sekai</u>, Feb. 1995, pp. 288-9. (In Japanese)

"At Denver Art Museum, Denver CO", <u>Elle Decor</u>, February/March 1995, p. 32. (Brief mention of RV chair in exhibit

Balfour, Alan, ed., <u>World Cities: Berlin</u>, London: Academy Group LTD, 1995, p. 96. (VSBA's "When the Wall Comes Down" competition entry shown)

Barhydt, Mathew, "On the Drawing Boards," <u>Progressive Architecture</u> (P/A), June, 1995, p. 5. (U.S. Embassy Berlin Competition - Lists finalists)

Bergen, Charles S., "Architect of Symbol: Raymond Kaskey," <u>American Arts</u> <u>Quarterly</u>, Fall 1995, pp. 15-21. (mention of RV)

Berkowitz, Richard, "With Paintings on Tour, Meeting Discusses Barnes Face-lift," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Feb. 13, 1995, p. MD2. (Barnes Museum)

Bertens, Hans, <u>The Idea of the Postmodern: A History</u>, London: Routledge, 1995, pp. 3-4,

15, 24, 28, 53-6, 161, 221. (RV, DSB on modern architecture, "Co-op city: Learning to Like It";

"A Significance for A&P Parking Lots"; "Ugly and Ordinary Architecture, or the Decorated Shed"; Pop architecture, <u>C+C</u>, <u>LLV</u>)

Bleiberg, Laura, "Disney's Domain: Architecture," <u>The Orange County Register</u>, <u>Special Report</u>, July 16, 1995, p. 9. (Quotes DSB on Disneyland)

Bond, Matthew, "An oasis of omnicoloured oddities," Review of "Virtually Las Vegas," episode of BBC Television's <u>The Late Show, London Times</u>, Jan 14, 1995, Television section, p. 3. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Breeze, Carla, <u>New Modern Creative Living Spaces</u>. New York: PBC International, INC., 1995, pp. 16-17. (Coxe-Hayden Houses)

"Building a Collection: Acquisitions," <u>neos, The Design Council, The Denver Art</u> <u>Museum</u>, vol. 5, no. 1, 1995, pp. 13, 19. (RV, Knoll furniture)

Bussel, Abby, "Challenging Historic 'Truths'," <u>Progressive Architecture</u> (P/A), June, 1995, p. 69. (Review of Conference: "Inherited Ideologies: A Re-Examination" - photo includes DSB)

"Celebrating the Enduring Spirit of Lewis Mumford," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, November, 1995, p. 21. (Quotes DSB on Mumford)

"Chairware in Denver," <u>Gazette Telegraph</u>, [Denver] March 3, 1995, p. AA28. (Mention of RV's 'Queen Anne' chair as part of 'New Concepts: Modern Architecture, Design & Graphics, 1750-1995' exhibit at the Denver Art Museum)

Christie's, New York, <u>Important 20th Century Decorative Arts</u>: <u>Including Arts &</u> <u>Crafts and Architectural Designs</u>, New York: Christies, New York, 1995, p. 146-47. (Catalogue listing for "Queen Anne" Chair)

Cohen, Jean-Louis, <u>Scenes of the World to Come</u>, Paris: Flammarion, 1995, p. 205. (In conjunction w/ exhibition- brief RV mention)

Colafranceschi, Daniela, <u>Architettura in Superfichie</u>. Rome, Italy: Gangemi Editore, 1995, pp. 32, 56. (Mentions DBS, RV; BEST project; in Italian)

Conway, Jill Ker, "Having It All (or Most of it)," <u>The New York Times Book Review</u>, August 27, 1995, p. 7. (Review of <u>Einstein's Wife</u> featuring Denise Scott Brown)

D., D.K., "Denver Art Museum Unveils Design Galleries," <u>Architecture</u>, April 1995, p. 25. (Brief mention of VSBA)

Davies, Hugh, "A Conversation with Robert Venturi," <u>View</u>, July, 1995, p. 6. (Interview with Robert Venturi about Irving Gill)

"De lijdensweg van een architect: Het verhaal van Venturi," ["The Martyrdom of an Architect -- Venturi's Story"], <u>Blad Van Nederlandse Architecten</u>, Feb. 1995, p. 7. (In Dutch; Stedelijk Museum)

"Denver Art Museum...Architecture, Design & Graphics Gallery Makes Debut," <u>American</u>

<u>Society of Interior Designers Newsletter - Colorado Chapter</u>, February/March 1995, p. 2-3. (Brief mention of RV)

"Denver Opens Design Galleries," <u>Vail/Beaver Creek Times</u>, 1995. (Picture of Queen Anne chair from Denver Art Museum Exhibit)

"Denver To Open Architecture, Design & Graphics Gallery," <u>The Artistic Traveler</u>, January/February 1995, p. 2. (Brief mention of RV)

"Design for Transportation Jury Report," Design for Transportation 1995 National Awards,

U.S. Department of Transportation, National Endowment for the Arts publication, 1995, p. 4.

(quotes DSB)

"Design makes itself at home in Denver" <u>Rocky Mountain News</u>, Sun, Feb. 26, 1995. (RV chair in photo and mention in caption)

Dietsch, Deborah K., "Muses, Furies, and Goddesses," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1995, p. 15. ("Inherited Ideologies" Conference participants photo, includes DSB)

Dobrin, Peter, "A Change in Plans for Exterior Design of Orchestra Hall," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 10, 1995, p. E1. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Dobrin, Peter, "Donor Lifts Deadline for Orchestra Gift," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 26, 1995. (Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Dutton, John, "Architectural Competitions and the American City after 1960," <u>Rassegna</u>, 1995, p. 36-44. (Mention and photos of City Edges, Yale Mathematics Building, Guild House)

"An Excellent Student Center," <u>The Crimson Staff</u>, December 12, 1995. (Harvard Memorial Hall)

Forgey, Benjamin, "The Architect's Civilizing Voice," <u>The Washington Post</u>, May 13, 1995.

(Article about Vincent Scully - mentions RV's writings & buildings)

Francia, Evelina, "Learning from Africa: Denise Scott Brown talks about her early experiences to Evelina Francia," <u>The Zimbabwean Review</u>, July, 1995, pp. 26-29. (Interview with DSB)

Gabor, Andrea, <u>Einstein's Wife</u>, New York: Viking Penguin, a division of Penguin Books USA Inc., 1995. (Chapter on Denise Scott Brown, pp. 155-231)

Gabor, Andrea, "The Misunderstood Vision of Denise Scott Brown: An architect who confounds the establishment," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, September 10, 1995, pp. 21-24, 26, 28. (Profile of DSB, Cover Story)

Gavinelli, Corrado, <u>Architettura Contempoanea dal 1943 Agli anni '90</u>, Milano: Jaco Books, 1995, pp. 22, 23, 25, 26, 31, 49, 87, 101, 108, 112, 121-123, 128, 134-136, 148, 152,

172, 174, 175, 182, 205, 220-224, 228, 230, 251, 255, 257, 260-264, 296, 298, 303. (In Italian;

Discusses following projects: <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>, <u>Learning from Las</u> <u>Vegas</u>,

Venturi Home, Vanna Venturi House, St. Francis de Sales, Izenour House, Franklin Court,

National Gallery, Brant House in Vail, Dixwell Firehouse, Eclectic House, Academia Bridge, Houston Children's House, Flint House, Trubek-Wislocki, Coxe-Hayden)

Glennon, Lorraine, ed., Our Times: The Illustrated History of the 20th Century. Atlanta:

Turner Publishing, Inc., 1995, p. 65. (in 1991 section, brief about Seattle Art Museum, Sainsbury Wing, RV, DSB, <u>Complexity</u>)

Goldberger, Paul, "The Masterpieces They Call Home," <u>New York Times Magazine</u>, March 12, 1995, pp. 41-62. (Vanna Venturi House)

Hackney, Sheldon, "A Conversation with Vincent Scully," <u>Humanities</u>, May/June, 1995, p.

9. (Interview with V. Scully in which he mentions R. Venturi)

Hine, Thomas, "At renovated Barnes, art is back, just where the doctor ordered," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 16, 1995, pp. F1, F9.

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "The New Architecture," <u>The New York Review of Books</u>, April 6,

1995, pp. 18-21. (Briefly refers to RV, DSB, <u>Learning from Levittown</u>, National Gallery, Seattle Art Museum)

"It's Back, With A New Name," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, May, 1995, p. 15-16. (Perelman Quadrangle)

Izutsu, Akio, "Beyond Simplicity and Complexity," <u>Nikkei Design</u>, 1995, pp. 52-57. (In Japanese; Discussion of RV furniture for Knoll)

Jencks, Charles, <u>The Architecture of the Jumping Universe: How Complexity</u> <u>Science is Changing Architecture and Culture.</u> London: Academy Group, 1995, pp. 24-25,54,56,63.

Johnson, Ellen H., <u>Modern Art and the Object</u> (Revised and Enlarged Edition), New York: Harper Collins, 1995, p. 157. (Claus Oldenburg's Giant 3-Way Plug at Oberlin Art Museum, mentions RV addition)

Kahn, Eve M., "Designing Denver," <u>Town & Country</u>, March 1995, p. 60. (brief mention of VSBA)

Kamin, Blair; Hogan, Bill, "Sheltered By Design," Chicago Tribune, June 18, 1995.

Klemmer, Clemens, "Komplexitat und Widerspruch," <u>Neue Zurcher Zeitung</u>, June 1995, p.

45. (Vanna Venturi House, <u>Complexity;</u> in German)

Kohl, Benjamin G., Ed., <u>The Centennial Directory of the American Academy in</u> <u>Rome</u>.

New York: American Academy in Rome, 1995, p. 318-19. (RV biographical info.) Lampugnani, Vittorio Magnago, ed., <u>The Architecture of the Window</u>. Tokyo: YKK Architectural Products, Inc., 1995, pp. 235-243. (Vanna Venturi House, Guild House, Hayden-Coxe Houses, Wislocki House)

Lipman, Amy, "Alumnus Contributes \$7.5 Million Towards Perelman Quadrangle," <u>Summer Pennsylvanian</u>, June 22, 1995, p. 1, 4. (Perelman Quadrangle)

Lyon, Carey, "Towards a Brand New City," in <u>Transfiguring the Ordinary</u>, Leon van Shaik, ed. Melbourne: RMIT, 1995. (Reproductions from LLV)

"Of Mickey Mouse and Men," <u>Esquire</u>, March, 1995, p. 39. (Disney Welcome Center)

Mikami, Yuzo, "New Blood into the Tradition of Horse-shoe Type: Philadelphia Orchestra

Hall," <u>Space Design Series</u> Vol. ? Theaters & Concert Halls, Toru Funakoshi, ed. Tokyo,

Shin-Nihon-Hoki Publishers, Inc., 1994, pp. 232-233. (In Japanese -Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Montaner, Josep M., <u>Museos para el nuevo siglo</u> [Museums for the New Century], (Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili, 1995), pp. 42-3, 54-9. (In Spanish and English; Seattle Art Museum, National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Moore, W.S. III, "Safety First-Disney Style," <u>Iden'tity</u>, May/June, 1995, p. 40-41. (Reedy Creek Emergency Services Headquarters)

"Museum Gallery Makes Debut," <u>Journal-Advocate</u> [Sterling, Colorado], February 8, 1995, p.

4. (brief mention of RV)

"Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego to Open Expanded La Jolla Facility with Public

Celebrations in March 1996; \$8.3 Million Renovation to Improve Facility for Art and Visitors," News Release, MoCA, San Diego, June 1995. (La Jolla)

"New Concepts: Modern Architecture, Design & Graphics, 1750-1995' at the Denver Art Museum," <u>Art Now Gallery Guide</u>, Southwest Region, April 1995, p. 9. (mention of RV's 'Chippendale' and 'Queen Anne' chairs; photograph of both)

Oberdorfer, Don, <u>Princeton University: The First 250 Years</u>. Princeton: Princeton UP, 1995, p. 242. (Butler Hall)

"Old and New Complexity," <u>P/A Progressive Architecture</u>, November, 1995, p.24. (San Diego Museum of Contemporary Art, La Jolla)

Ouroussoff, Nicolai, "A Slimmed-down MASS MoCA is Back on Track," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, October 1995, p. 27.

Scott Brown, Denise, "The Perelman Quadrangle as Campus Center," <u>University of</u> <u>Pennsylvania Almanac</u>, April 25, 1995, p. 3. (Excerpts from Report)

Paddison, Deborah, "Wanderings" <u>Southwest Passages Magazine</u>, April 1995, p. 14. (Photo & caption re. RV chairs at Denver Art Museum Exhibit)

Pantiel, Mindy, "D.A.M. Design," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, January/February 1995, Notes page. (Brief mention of RV)

"The Perelman Quadrangle: A New Vision for the Campus," <u>PENNews</u>, Summer 1995, p. 1-2. (Perelman Quadrangle)

"The Perelman Quadrangle as Campus Center," <u>University of Pennsylvania</u> <u>Almanac</u>, April 25, 1995, p. 3. (Drawing by VSBA of Logan Hall)

Philadelphia Museum of Art, <u>Handbook of the Collections</u>, Philadelphia: Philadelphia

Museum of Art, 1995, p. 300. ("Chippendale" Chair)

Princeton Architectural Press Catalog, 1995, mention of VSBA in <u>The American City</u> for sale in catalog.

Randall, Judy L., "Terminal designers try again," <u>Staten Island Advance</u>, August 30, 1995, pp. A1, A10. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Read, Cornelia, "Back to the Future," <u>Boulder Weekly</u>, July 20, 1995. (Mention of RV's

'Chippendale' and 'Queen Anne' chairs at 'New Concepts: Modern Architecture, Design & Graphics, 1750-1995' exhibit at the Denver Art Museum; photograph of both)

"Rethinking What is 'Japanese' From the Viewpoint of a Western Eye," <u>Nikkei</u> <u>Design</u>, April, 1995, p. 55. (In Japanese; Photo and caption - PMA exhibit of Venturi collection of Japanese objects) R.K., "AIA Diversity Conference Held in San Francisco," <u>Architecture</u>, October, 1995, p. 27. (Discusses AIA Diversity Conference at which DSB was the conference chair)

"Robert Venturi," <u>Officina Alessi</u>, 1995 catalog, pp. 91-95. (Italian) (Photos of Brant, Wislocki, Tucker houses, ISI & Guild House)

Ruder, Deborah Bradley, "Memorial Hall Renewal: A Challenging, Rewarding Project

Nears Its End," <u>Harvard University Gazette</u>, November 9, 1995, pp. 5-6. (Harvard Memorial Hall)

Russell, James S., "Larger Role of the Duck In Architectural History," $\underline{\text{New York}}$ $\underline{\text{Times}},$

August 8, 1995. (VSBA connection with Long Island Duck)

Schaffer, Sarah J., "Looking at Loker," <u>The Harvard Crimson</u>, December 5, 1995, p. 3. (Harvard Memorial Hall)

Schimek, Heimo, <u>Dune</u>, 1995, p. 7-13. (German student project for design of hotel in Las Vegas; References and reproductions from <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Slessor, Catherine, "Ala Sainsbury de la National Gallery," <u>DiseñoInterior</u> <u>Monografias: Museos</u>, 1995, pp. 40-55. (National Gallery)

Smith, Kirby F., "Lewis Mumford Centennial to Feature Exhibition of His Papers and Talks by Ken Burns, Denise Scott Brown and Alan Trachtenberg," <u>University of</u> <u>Pennsylvania Almanac</u>. October 17, 1995, p. 11.

Sozanski, Edward J., "The bottom line at the Barnes Foundation: It's now a museum," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 19, 1995, p. F13. (Barnes Foundation)

Stungo, Naomi, "Relearning from Vegas," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, Jan. 1995, p. 24-25. (Photo of DSB&RV driving down the '95 Vegas Strip – RE: segment on BBC2's <u>The Late</u> <u>Show</u>)

Telgenhof, Gerda, "A'dam: nieuwe procedure bij het 'Stedelijk,"" ["Amsterdam: New Procedure at the Stedelijk"], <u>NRC Handelsblad</u>, Jan. 25, 1995. (In Dutch; Stedelijk Museum)

Tzonis, Alexander; Lefaivre, Liane; Diamond, Ricard, <u>Architecture in North</u> <u>America since 1960</u>. London: Thames & Hudson, 1995, pp. 15, 30-1, 32, 34, 35-36, 40, 55, 59,

61, 65, 86-89, 98-99, 280-281, 309. (Intro text discusses <u>Complexity</u> and <u>Learning</u> <u>from Las Vegas</u>, Vanna Venturi House, Guild House, Seattle Art Museum)

Vaccaro, Carolina and Frederic Schwartz, Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Bologna: Zanichelli Editore S.p.A., ©1991, updated version, 1995 (Spanish and English)

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: International Directory of Interior Designers and Architects," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, September, 1995, p. 130. (Citation of VSBA as one of 100 firms) "Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: Recent Work," Archithese, June 1995.

Verlaan, Jos, "Claim architect Venturi 'te hoog," ["Architect's claim too high"], <u>Parool</u>, Jan 26, 1995, p. 1. (In Dutch; Stedelijk Museum)

Walbye, Phyllis, "Debut at Denver's Museum," <u>Reporter-Herald</u> [Denver], May 20-21, 1995, p. 3. (brief mention of RV)

Weigand, Sally, "Philadelphia's Flaming Russet Library and other Spectacular Facilities," <u>American Libraries</u>, April, 1995, pp. 298-9. (Furness Library)

Wlodarczyk, Marcin, "Amerykanskie Kontrasty" [American Contrasts], <u>Architektura</u> <u>& Biznes</u>, No. 5/6, 1995, p. 18-19. (Bard College; in Czech)

Wlodarczyk, Marcin, "Straz Pozarna z Krainy Disney'a" [A Firehouse in Disney World], <u>Architektura & Biznes</u>, No. 4, 1995, p. 75. (in Czech)

Wortmann, Arthur, "Exit Venturi," <u>Archis</u>, Jan. 1995, p. 16. (In Dutch and English; Stedelijk Museum)

"Youngest Department Gets a Home", <u>The Denver Art Museum: On and Off the Wall</u>, January, February 1995. (Photo & Caption re. RV chairs in exhibition)

Zabalbeascoa, Anatxu, "Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc.," <u>la Casa del</u> <u>arquitecto</u>, May 1995, pp. 174-179, 191. (In Spanish; Venturis' home, Wissahickon Avenue)

Zelinsky, Marilyn, "Products: DesignFest Preview," <u>Interiors</u>, July, 1995, p. 20. (Sunset Boulevard Mirror - Photo and Caption) VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1990s)

<u>1996</u>

"111 Chairs Designed by Architects," <u>Space Design</u>, June 1996, p. 131. (RV's 'Queen Anne' chair)

Abramson, Daniel, "Maya Lin and the 1960s: Monuments, Time Lines, and Minimalism," <u>Critical Inquiry</u>, Summer 1996, Vol. 22, No. 4. (Brief mention of RV, DSB and Welcome Park)

Adams, Eric, "A Trio of Award-Winning Architects: Denise Scott Brown, FRIBA," <u>AIARCHITECT</u>, May 1996, p.9. (DSB recipient of Topaz Medallion for Excellence in Architectural Education)

Allen, Stan, Review of <u>The Sex of Architecture</u>, Diana Agrest, Patricia Conway, Leslie

Kanes Weisman, eds., <u>Newsline</u>, [Columbia University School of Architecture] Fall 1996, p.

8. (Mentions DSB)

Amon, Rhoda, "Weigh Anchor for House by the Sea," <u>Newsday</u>, Friday, November 22, 1996, p. D5.

"Architects Unveil Plans for Philadelphia Gateway," <u>The Press</u>, Atlantic City, NJ, July 2, 1996, p. A2. (Independence Mall)

"Argyles and Architecture," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, August 1996, p. 103. (Mentions DSB as a patron of Reading Terminal Market; mentions RV)

<u>Art Now Gallery Guide</u>, Philadelphia/Mid-Atlantic Region, November 1996, Front page. (Drawing of Kamp Kippy, A-Frame, for the Fabric Workshop & Museum)

"Back to the Future," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, March 1996, pp. 15-17. (Commentary on the restoration of Houston Hall)

Barnes, Michael, "Art Heads Downtown at Last,"<u>American Statesman</u> [Seattle], June 7, 1996, pp. A1, A8. (Seattle Art Museum)

Berti, Vincenzo-Guiseppe, "Past, Present...Venturi," <u>Library Bulletin</u>, University of Studies of Rome, School of Architecture, April 1996, pp. 42-47. (Dixwell Fire Station, Brant House, Flint House, Lieb, Hayden-Coxe Houses; in Italian)

"Bibliothek Charles P. Stevenson Jr., Bard College," <u>Werk, Bauen + Wohen</u>, May 1996, pp. 16-21. (In German)

Bjerregaard, Lotte, "Ready-Mades: Outline of Some Strategies Concerning the MassProduced Detail," <u>1996 ACSA European Conference proceedings</u>, 1996, pp. 295.

Bona, Enrico, "Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc.," <u>Philadelphia, PA: I Piani</u> <u>e I</u>

<u>Progetti: 1960-1990</u>. Genoa, Italy: Compagnia dei Librai, Sapere Nuovo Ediziono, Senigallia,

1996. (Fairmount Park Competition, Benjamin Franklin Parkway Planning Project, Franklin Court, City Edges [LV] Study, BASCO, Welcome Park, Benjamin Franklin Bridge, POH, UPenn Lab Building, Columbus Monument) Bonta, Juan Pablo, <u>American Architects and Texts</u>. Cambridge, MA and London: MIT Press, 1996, pp. 8-9, 22, 101, 184, 197, 202, 247, 280, 322, 353.

Borris, J., Conley, C., Stewart, D., "Gordon Wu Hall," <u>Building Work Ups for 'Vital</u> <u>Signs': Temple University, Architecture Program, Spring, 1996</u>, Spring, 1996, pp. Wu 1-14. (Occupation study of Wu Hall)

Bosley, Edward, <u>University of Pennsylvania Library: Frank Furness</u>, London, Phaidon, 1996.

Boulton, Alexander O., "Mother's House," <u>American Heritage</u>, July/August, 1996, pp. 94101. (Vanna Venturi House)

"Bricks," <u>Architectural Design</u>, no. 121, p. 16. (Brief review of Disney Fire Station including photo)

"Building Security: Berlin's New Embassy: Safeguarding a Symbol," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, March, 1996, pp. 36-43. (U.S. Embassy in Berlin Competition)

Campbell, Robert, "Harvard's Great Room," <u>The Boston Sunday Globe</u>, January 28, 1996, p. 29, 39. (Harvard Memorial Hall)

Campbell, Robert, "A Harvard Education," <u>Preservation</u>, September/October 1996, pp. 52-

57. (Mentions RV and Memorial Hall restoration)

"Celebrating a Renaissance," Annenberg Hall Inaugural Dinner for the Class of 1999 at Harvard University, Event Program, February 8, 1996. (Memorial Hall)

"A Central Point: The proposed Constitution Center shouldn't be peripheral to the new-look

Independence Mall," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 10, 1996, p. A12. (Editorial defending VSBA GVC plan)

Colafranceschi, Daniela, <u>Sull'Involucro in Architettura</u>. Rome: Edizioni Librerie Dedalo, 1996. (Chapter on RV; in Italian)

"Competition III: On Your Mark," <u>Cite</u> 35 (Fall 1996), p. 6. (Cites Photoshop Award given to Steve Izenour, John Izenour, Dianne Golomb of VSBA, at Rice Design Alliance competition)

"A Conversation About Creativity," <u>Connections</u>, The Episcopal Academy Publication, 1996, p. 4. (Quotes RV on creativity)

Corrigan, Peter, "Reflections on a New North-American Architecture: The Venturis," <u>Building 8, Edmond & Corrigan at RMIT</u>, Vol. 3, 1996, pp. 36-41.

Culp, J. Andrew, and Monaco, Arthur J., "Library Expansion," <u>The Dartmouth</u> <u>Review</u>, April 10, 1996, pp. 8-10. (Baker Library, Dartmouth)

Dahir, Mubarak S., "The Politics of Public Space," <u>Preservation</u>, September/October 1996, p. 30-31 (Gateway Visitors Center, Independence Mall)

Deitsch, Deborah, "Disney World turns 25, Builds New Town", <u>Architecture</u>, November 1996, p. 38-39.

<u>The Denver Art Museum The First Hundred Years</u>, Denver, Colorado: Denver Art Museum, 1996. (Few sentences on VSBA's involvement with Civic Center master plan)

Dirks, Christine, "Motel strip that cars spawned survives in spite of Highway 401," <u>The London Free Press</u>, December 14, 1996. (LLV cited as related reading in urban design article)

Dominic, James, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Architects to the World on

Main Street," <u>Ciao</u>, March-April, 1996, pp. 17-21, 38-39. (Interview with DSB and RV on Main Street, Manayunk and Urban planning)

Downes, Peggy, Ilene Tuttle, Patricia Faul, and Virginia Mudd, <u>The New Older</u> <u>Woman: A Dialogue for the Coming Century</u>, Berkeley: Celestial Arts, 1996. (DSB participates in the dialogue & her career is described by editors)

Dunlop, Beth, "Designs on the Future," <u>Architectural Record</u>, January, 1996, p.66. (Celebration Bank)

Dunlop, Beth, <u>Downtown Celebration: Architectural Walking Tour</u>, Disney, 1996, p. 10.

(Celebration Bank)

Dunlop, Beth, <u>Building a Dream: the Art of Disney Architecture</u>, New York, Harry N. Abrams, 1996. (Disney Emergency Services)

Fausch, Deborah, "The Oppositions of Postmodern Tectonics," <u>Tectonics Unbound</u> <u>14</u>, 1996, p. 50.

Fausch, Deborah, "Venturi at Columbia: One-Stop Shopping on the Information Strip," <u>Oculus</u>, May, 1996, p. 16-17. (RV lecture at Columbia)

Filler, Martin, "Husbands and Wives," <u>Architecture</u>, June, 1996, pp. 89-91. (Quotes DSB and RV on their views upon husband-wife teams in Architecture)

Filler, Martin, "Surveying a Century," <u>House Beautiful</u>, November, 1996, pp. 132-33. (Places RV and DSB in timeline of architectural history, illustrates RV and DSB home and Coxe-Hayden House)

Filler, Martin, "Book Review: 'Iconography and Electronics Upon a Generic Architecture", <u>The New York Times</u> December 8, 1996.

"Fire Station at Orlando, Florida", <u>Domus</u>, November 1996, pp. 26-7. (Photos & description of Disney Fire Station)

Fitch, James Marston, "Murder at the Modern," <u>Arq. Vol. 2</u>, Winter 1996, pp. 60-70. (Originally printed in <u>National Council for Preservation Education News</u>, Spring 1994, pp. 17; mentions <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u> and the demise of modernism)

Forgey, Benjamin, "Monumental Achievers: Architecture's Big Names Honor the Prized Pritzkers," <u>The Washington Post</u>, May 15, 1996, pp. B1, B5 (Mentions RV as recipient of Prize) Forgey, Benjamin, "In Vegas, A Manhattan Transfer Winks at the Strip," <u>Washington Post</u>, December 22, 1996, pp. G1, G7. (Mentions RV and DSB)

"A Fresh Eye," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 26 1996, p. A20. (Gateway Visitor's Center)

Garfield, Donald, "The Next Thing Now: Designing the 21st-Century Museum," <u>Museum News</u>, Jan./Feb., 1996, pp. 43-45. (Interview with RV and DSB)

"Gas Station at Orlando, Florida", <u>Domus</u>, November 1996, pp. 26-7. (Photos & description of Disney Gas Station)

Gattamorta, Gioia, Luca Rivalta, Andrea Savio, <u>Louis I. Kahn itinerari.</u> Rome: Officiana Edizioni, 1996, pp. 31-37, 232-234, 249-250, 255-256. (Discussions of RV and DSB in regards to Louis Kahn; Interview with DSB)

Ghirardo, Diane, <u>Architecture After Modernism</u>, London: Thames and Hudson Ltd, 1996, pp. 13, 17-21, 18, 28, 54, 59, 72-75, 73, 74, 107, 111, 130, 132, 145-46, 232.

Gleiter, Jorg H., Review of <u>Iconography and Electronics</u>, <u>Bauwelt</u>, 1996, p. 270. (In German)

Goldberger, Paul, "Refashioning the Old, With All Due Respect," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, May 5, 1996, p. 40. (Review of San Diego Museum of Contemporary Art)

Goldberger, Paul, "Slice Up a Great Hall And Harvard Gets Testy," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, April 9, 1996, pp. C13-C14.

Gordon, Larry, "3 Finalists Named for Designing of St. Vibiana's," <u>Los Angeles</u> <u>Times</u>, May 29, 1996, pp. B1, B10. (LA Cathedral Competition)

"Granitifiandre in Architectura," <u>Materia</u>, 1996, p. 62. (Image of RV Drawing of Eclectic House)

"The Great Sanders Restoration Recital," Office for the Arts at Harvard and Radcliffe publication, September 20, 1996, p. 27. (Mention of VSBA as project architects of Memorial Hall)

Harvey, David, "The Cuisine of Post-Modern Simulcra," <u>Casabella</u>, January/February 1996, pp. 101-105. (Quotes <u>From Rome to Las Vegas</u>, selected drawings of "eclectic houses" from 1977; in Italian and English)

Hoberman, J., "Stardust Memories," <u>Artforum</u>, January 1996. (Brief mention of RV, DSB, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>; reprinted in <u>Neon</u> [Nevada Arts Council], Spring/Summer 1999)

"Honoris Causa Award to Robert Venturi," <u>Library Bulletin</u>, University of Studies of Rome,

School of Architecture, April 1996, pp. 32-41. (Vanna Venturi House, Guild House, Allen Art Museum, State University of New York; in Italian)

Hotze, Benedikt, "Der Letzte Grundstein," Foyer, June 1996, pp. 8-10. (In German)

Index, <u>Casabella</u>, January 1995-February 1996, pp. 7, 11, 15, 16. (Indexes articles written about RV, DSB, & VSBA)

Jameson, Conrad, "Leaving Las Vegas," <u>The New Statesman</u>, pp. 44, 45, July 26, 1996.

(Book review Iconography and Electronics...)

 $\frac{http://www.findarticles.com/cf_0/m0FQP/n4294_v125/18538875/p1/article.jhtml?ter}{m=\%22ro\ bert+venturi\%22}$

Jarmusch, Ann, "Art upstaged by architectural flourishes," <u>The San Diego Union-</u> <u>Tribune</u>, March 10, 1996, E1, E7. (La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art)

Jarmusch, Ann, "Eighty-year-old home now museum," <u>The San Diego Union-</u> <u>Tribune</u>, March 10, 1996, E7. (La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art)

Jay, Hilary, "Master Builders," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, September 8, 1996, p. 22-

24. (RV & DSB article)

Kamin, Blair, "Architecture Notes," <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, September 22, 1996. (Brief review of <u>Iconography and Electronics</u>)

Knight, Christopher, "Putting Up A Grand Façade," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, March 25, 1996, pp. 5, 65. (Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego)

Kohane, Peter, "Everyday Life and Architectural Polychromy: Romanticism and the Buildings of Edmond & Corrigan," <u>Building 8, Edmond & Corrigan at RMIT</u>, Vol. 1, 1996, pp. 14-25. (Quotes <u>Complexity</u> and <u>Learning From Las Vegas</u>)

Kohler, Sue A., <u>The Commission of Fine Arts A Brief History 1910-1995</u>, Washington D.C.:

U.S. Government Printing Office, 1996, pp. 109, 224-225. (1978 Scheme for Western plaza & NMAI-DSB's discussions regarding display of artifacts and design of the structure)

Kroloff, Reed, "A New Embassy in Berlin," <u>Architecture</u>, April 1996, pp. 131-37. (Competition for U.S. Embassy in Berlin)

"La Jolla Art Museum Reopens, Restored," <u>The New York Times</u>, April 7, 1996, p. xx3. (San Diego Museum of Contemporary Art)

Leatherbarrow, David and Mohsen Mostafavi, "Opacity," <u>AA Files</u> 32, Autumn 1996, pp. 55-58.

Lavin, Sylvia, "On the Subject of Gehry," Zodiac 15, March 1996, pp. 52 - 67. (Reference to Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi, pp. 60 - 63)

Learning More: The Champs Elysees and The Las Vegas Strip, A Comparative Analysis.

Written after a course of study at the Ecole Speciale de Architecture, Paris, Spring 1996, Unpublished and author unknown. (Learning from Las Vegas, RV, DSB, SI)

LeBlanc, Sydney, <u>Whitney Guide: 20</u>th <u>Century American Architecture: A Traveler's</u> <u>Guide to 220 Key Buildings</u> (revised 2nd edition), New York: Whitney Library of Design, 1996, pp. 111, 122, 170, 202. (Guild House, Vanna Venturi House, Gordon Wu Hall, Seattle Art Museum) "Less-Decorated Shed for Staten Island Ferry," <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 2, 1996, p.

11. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

Lessy, Harriet, "George mag invites Manayunk firm" <u>The Philadelphia Daily News</u>, Dec. 10, 1996, p. 18 (<u>George</u> magazine ditty)

"Loker Commons: A Bright Addition," <u>The Crimson Staff</u>, January 29, 1996. (Memorial Hall, Harvard)

Maxwell, Robert, "Iconography and Electronics upon a Generic Architecture," <u>Arq.</u> <u>Vol. 1</u>, Summer 1996, pp. 60-70. (Review of Iconography and Electronics...)

McKee, Bradford, "NIH's Newest Experiment," <u>Architecture</u>, March, 1996, pp. 131-139. (NIH Competition)

"MCA La Jolla Reopens," <u>VIEW, Museum of Contemporary Art San Diego</u>, April, 1996, p. 9.

(Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego)

MIT Press Catalog 1996, Review of <u>Iconography and Electronics Upon a Generic</u> <u>Architecture</u>. (<u>Iconography</u> and photograph of Franklin Court)

"The Magazine as a Project: Considerations On Our Profession," <u>Domus</u>, January 1996, pp. 55-62. (Quotes RV; in Italian)

"Maison de sa Mere," <u>Maquettes d'Architecture</u>, Beyrouth: Univeriste de Balamand Ecole d'Architecture, 1996, pp. 40-41. (Student model of Vanna Venturi House)

"The Mall Plans: A Great Chance, or Selling Symbols?," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 6, 1996, Letters page. (Letters regarding Independence Mall)

Melacini, Luisa, "California: Museo D'Arte Contemporanea," <u>Abitare</u> 353, July/August 1996, p.138, 166. (Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego)

Merina, Francisco Javier Sanchez, "A Meaning of Seminology in Architecture", IASSP

Barcelona/TOPIC C: Architectural theory and practice and their semiotic implications, 1996. (Lecture given a the Kingston University School of Architecture, London)

Merina, Francisco Javier Sanchez, "Robert Venturi," <u>AVS</u>, August 1996, p. 64-67. (In Icelandic)

Muschamp, Herbert. "Buildings Born of Dreams and Demons," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, January 7, 1996. (Surrealism -- reference to RV & DSB as architects that practice Postmodernism)

Muschamp, Herbert. "The Short, Scorned Life of an Esthetic Heresy" <u>The New York</u> <u>Times, July 31, 1996, pp. B1-B2</u> (Mention of <u>Complexity</u>)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Workmanlike Efforts for Society's Nuts and Bolts," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, April 14, 1996, p. 36. (Mentions RV)

Nesbitt, Kate, Ed., <u>Theorizing A New Agenda for Architecture: An Anthology of</u> <u>Architectural</u> VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1990s)

<u>Theory 1965-1995</u>, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 1996, pp. 18, 19, 25, 26, 47, 52,

53, 57, 73, 79, 91, 98-99, 101, 102, 103, 104, 122, 124, 138, 174, 178, 214, 267, 294-295, 301, 305, 308-321, 322, 326, 361, 413, 412, 420, 516, 518. (Citations found under index headings of: Venturi, Robert; Scott Brown, Denise; Izenour, Steven; VSBA)

"New Face for Independence Mall," <u>Architectural Record</u>, April 1996, p. 15. (Independence Mall, Gateway Visitor's Center)

News Release from the Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego, April 22, 1996. (Announcement of reopening of Museum)

"The New Romantic Style: About the '100% Make-Up'," <u>Alessi Tendentse Catalog</u> <u>1996</u>, pp. 3-

9. (RV's 'Vase with Lid' design)

Newman, M.W., "Going Up," <u>The Chicago Tribune</u>, December 8, 1996. (Review of <u>Iconography and Electronics</u>)

Nivala, John, "Constitutional Architecture: The First Amendment and the Single Family House," <u>San Diego Law Review</u>, 1996, Vol. 33, No. 291, pp. 291-347; <u>http://works.bepress.com/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?article=1005&context=john_nivala</u> (makes use of RV's C&C to make their case)

<u>Officina Alessi Catalog 1996,</u> Tea and Coffee Service of 5 Pieces, p.138. (Design by RV)

"The Old 'Caffe dei Ritti' in Florence, Italy," <u>Materia</u>, No. 21, 1996. pp. 62-66. (Drawing of 'Eclectic House' on title page)

"Opinions and Projects by...," <u>Casabella</u>, January/February 1996, pp. 106-117. (Toulouse Project; in Italian)

Owens, Mitchell, "Would you design it if you had to wear it?" <u>The New York Times</u>, May 23, 1996. (Mentions RV in regards to Vanity Fair Architect Fashion Show)

Panero, James S., "Bob Venturi and Postmodernism: An Interview with Roger Kimball," <u>The Dartmouth Review</u>, April 10, 1996, p. 11.

Panizza, Mario, <u>Edifici per lo Spettacolo</u>, Rome: Editori Laterza, 1996, pp. 140-143. (POH)

Papademetriou, Peter C., "Loose Fit: Houston's Museum District," <u>Cite</u> 34, Spring 1996, p. 8-15.

Pearson, Clifford, <u>Modern American Houses</u>. New York, Architectural Record (McGrawHill), 1996, pp. 11,51, 56, 103, 159-160, 163, 68-171, 209. (Vanna Venturi, George Izenour, & Coxe-Hayden houses)

Petreschi, Marco, "Robert Venturi's Introductory Lesson," <u>Library Bulletin</u>, University of

Studies of Rome, School of Architecture, April 1996, pp.18-25. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal; in Italian)

The Philadelphia Inquirer, April 2, 1996. (Photo of DSB, Independence Mall)

Phillips, Sandra S., et al., <u>Crossing the Frontier: Photographs of the Developing</u> <u>West, 1849 to the Present.</u> San Francisco: San Francisco Museum of Modern Art, 1996, pp. 64-65.

Pincus, Robert L., "Bigger, but only marginally better for art," <u>The San Diego</u> <u>UnionTribune</u>, March 10, 1996, E1, E9. (La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art)

Pinson, Daniel, <u>Architecture et Modernite</u>. France: Flammarion, 1996. (Mentions RV; in French)

Pisani, Mario, <u>Architecture of Armando Brasini</u>. Rome: Officina Edizioni, 1996, pp. 7,16, 104, 119. (RV, Complexity)

Pittel, Christine, "Architects at Home," <u>House Beautiful</u>, October 1996, pp. 126-127. (RV and DSB home)

Pollan, Michael, "Sticks & Stones: Mickey for Mayor?" <u>House & Garden</u> October 1996, p. 68 (Brief mention of Disney Bank)

Pope, Albert, <u>Ladders</u>, Architecture at Rice 34, Houston: Rice School of Architecture, 1996, pp. 195-198 (Cites <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Potterat, Paule, "L'Architecture a-t-elle un sexe?" <u>Femina</u>, May 1996, pp.38, 40. (Mentions RV and DSB)

<u>Princeton: Images of a University</u>, videotape, 118 minutes. Directed by Gerardo Puglia, 1996. (RV among people interviewed)

"Princeton Plans," <u>Architecture</u>, February 1996, p. 32. (Brief mention of VSBA expansion of train station at Princeton)

Purini, Franco, "Interview with Robert Venturi," <u>Library Bulletin</u>, University of Studies of

Rome, School of Architecture, April 1996, pp. 26-31. (Basco Showroom, California City, National Gallery, Pennsylvania Avenue Project, Houston Children's Museum)

"Queen Anne, 1984" <u>SD(Space Design)</u>, June 1996, p. 131. (Photo and text on Modified Queen Anne chair, in special issue on "111 Chairs Designed by Architects")

Rakatansky, Mark, "Tectonic Acts of Desire and Doubt, What Kahn Wants to Be 19451980," <u>Tectonics Unbound 14</u>, 1996, p. 39.

"Renovation and Additions to the Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego, California, U.S.A.," <u>Zodiac 15</u>, March 1996, pp. 126-133.

"Rethinking Philadelphia's Independence Mall," <u>Architectural Record</u>, August 1996, pp. 34-

47. (VSBA plan for Independence Mall)

Review of <u>Iconography and Electronics Upon a Generic Architecture</u>, <u>Architektur</u> <u>Aktuell</u>, December 1996. (In German)

Rice, Robin, "Hometown Promo Photos" <u>Philadelphia City Paper</u>, August 9 - 15, 1996, p. 24-? (Brief mentions of RV)

"Robert Venturi," <u>Newsline: Columbia Architecture Planning Preservation</u>, Jan./Feb., 1996, p. 4. (RV lecture, Football Hall of Fame, U.S. Expo, Harvard Memorial Hall)

"Robert Venturi, FAIA; Denise Scott Brown, RIBA," <u>Building Stone Magazine 1997</u> <u>Best and Brightest American Architects</u>, October/November/December 1996, pp. 74-79.

"Robert Venturi y Denise Scott Brown," <u>DisenoInterior: Protagonistas</u>, 1996. (Brief profile on RV and DSB)

Roberts, Jack, "Ed Bacon's plan for Independence Mall," <u>Philadelphia Business</u> <u>Journal</u>, May 31, 1996, p. 19. (Independence Mall, Gateway Visitor's Center)

Rubin, Daniel, "Architects hired to plan mall scheme," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 23, 1996, p. B2. (Independence Mall, Gateway Visitor's Center)

Ruder, Debra Bradley, "Memorial Hall Transformation Completed," <u>Harvard College</u> <u>Gazette</u>, Winter, 1996. (Harvard Memorial Hall)

Rybczynski, Witold, "Tomorrowland" <u>The New Yorker</u>, July 22, 1996, pp. 36-9. (Brief mention of Disney Bank)

Schwendinger, Leni, and Kramer, Mark, "Ben's Lights," <u>Seven Arts</u>, April, 1996, p. 43, cover. (Ben Franklin Bridge Lighting)

Scully, Vincent, "The Architecture of Community," <u>1996 Raoul Wallenberg Lecture:</u> <u>The University of Michigan</u>, 1996, pp. 18-28. (Published text of Raoul Wallenberg lecture sponsored by the College of Architecture + Urban Planning; Discusses RV but omits DSB; discusses 1959 Beach House, Vanna Venturi House, Trubeck-Wislocki Houses, Guild House, Wu Hall, National Gallery)

"See Glittering, Glamorous Las Vegas," <u>SAH/SCC News</u>, July/August 1996, p. 3. (Mentions RV, DSB, SI, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Sergi, Giovanni and Lagomarsino, Luigi, eds., Philadelphia, PA, I Piani e I Progetto: 1960-1990, Genoa, Italy: Companie dei Librai, 1996. (Franklin Court, Learning from Las Vegas, Welcome Park, Basco Showroom, Benjamin Franklin Bridge)

"Service Sets," <u>Domus</u>, April 1996, p. 52. (RV's 'Tea and Coffee Service of 5 Pieces' for Alessi)

Shanklin, Mary, "Celebration of Architecture," <u>The Orlando Centennial</u>, Sunday, September 22, 1996. (Disney Bank, photo, RV quotation)

Sieder, Jill Jordan, "A Building of her own," <u>U.S. News & World Report</u>, October 14, 1996, pp. 67-68. (Profile of DSB)

Somol, R.E., "One or Several Masters?," published in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Hejduk's</u> <u>Chronotype</u>. New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 1996. (Originally paper presented at a colloquium at the Canadian Centre for Architecture, Montreal 1993; reprinted in Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 780-800) Soulsman, Gary, "A Building for the Future," <u>Wilmington News Journal</u>, April 29, 1996, pp. C1, C2. (Review of University of Delaware Student Center)

Sozanski, Edward J., "Cubism and cappuccino," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 7,

1996, E1, E12. (San Diego Museum of Contemporary Art mentioned in article on museums)

<u>Space Magazine</u>, May 1996, advertisement for <u>The New Architecture</u>: <u>An Ongoing</u> <u>Film Series about Contemporary Architects and Architecture</u>. (One of the videos is about VSBA; in Japanese)

Stein, Karen D., "Irving Gill Reconsidered," <u>Architectural Record</u>, August, 1996, pp. 88-93. (San Diego Museum of Contemporary Art)

Stern, Rudi, <u>The New Let There Be Neon</u>, Japan: ST Publications, 1996, p. 118. (St. Francis de Sales church use of cathode tubing)

Strickland, Carol, "Iconoclastic Architects Catalyze Shift to More Populist Style," <u>Christian Science Monitor</u>, March 28, 1996, p. 10-11. (San Diego Museum of Contemporary Art)

Strickland, Carol, "Venturi and Brown: Vive Las Vegas," <u>L'Insensé</u>, Winter 1996.

"Survey of the World's 200 Largest Architectural/Design Firms," <u>World Architecture</u>, 1996, p.9. (VSBA is mentioned as the 198th largest firm)

Tabor, Philip, "The Venturi Effect," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, November 1, 1996. (Review of <u>Iconography and Electronics</u>)

Tamberg, Tod, "Cathedral Square Semi-Finalists Announced," <u>The Tidings</u>, April 12, 1996. (LA Cathedral Competition)

Turegano, Preston, "A Monumental Makeover: Renovation transforms museum," <u>The San Diego Union-Tribune</u>, March 10, 1996, E1, E8. (La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art)

"University Center's opening day exceeds expectations," <u>University of Delaware</u> <u>Update</u>, May 2, 1996, p. 3. (University of Delaware Student Center)

"University of Delaware Student Center, Newark, Delaware, U.S.A.," <u>Zodiac 15,</u> March, 1996, pp. 134-37.

Ventura, Michael, "Las Vegas: The Last Outpost of Western Civilization," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, August 25, 1996, p. M1-M6.

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>VIEW: Museum of Contemporary Art San</u> <u>Diego</u>, January/February, 1996, p.5. (Brief description of firm)

Vinci, John, "Dan Graham: Sculpture as Architecture, Architecture as Sculpture," \underline{Robert}

<u>Lehman Lectures on Contemporary Art</u>, New York: Dia Center for the Arts, 1996, pp. 90-97 (Section on RV)

Vinciguerra, Thomas, "4 Architects + 4 Dreams = 1 Nightmare," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, February 1, 1996, pp. C1, C10. (Mentions Trubek and Wislocki Houses) von Moos, Stanislaus, "Robert Venturi: Von Komplexer Realitat zur Gebauten komplexitat," <u>Dienstag</u>, May 28, 1996, p. 34. (In German)

Vowell, Sarah, <u>Radio On: a listener's diary</u>, New York: St. Martin's Press, 1996, p. 151.

(Excerpt from Vowell's call to Talk of the Nation RE: selection of Pei to design Rock & Roll Hall of Fame - quotes RV, "I.M. Pei will never be happy on Route 66")

Ward, Jack, "Changes To Union Divide Harvard," <u>The New York Times</u>, February 15, 1996, p. C8. (Mention of Harvard Memorial Hall)

"Wettebewerb US-Botschaft am Pariser Platz Nr. 2 in Berlin," <u>Bauwelt</u>, No. 25, 1996, pp. 1463-1470. (In German)

Wherry, Rob, "Wonder What They Sell There?" <u>Delaware Today</u>, September 1996, p. 10. (Little crit of Del. Student Center)

Whitaker, Craig, <u>Architecture and the American Dream</u>. New York: Clarkson N. Potter

Publishers, 1996, pp. 38, 40, 51, 88-89, 109,111-112, 122, 133-134, 202, 223, 227,248, 252,

255. (Football Hall of Fame, Wislocki & Trubek Houses, Duck Building, <u>Learning</u> <u>from Las Vegas</u>, <u>Signs of Life: Symbols in the American City</u>, <u>Complexity</u>)

Whitney Museum of American Art, <u>Perpetual Mirage: Photographic Narratives of the Desert West</u>, New York: Henry N. Abrams, 1996, pp. 171-3.

Wright, Bruce N., "The McCoy Generation," <u>Print</u>, November/December 1996, pp. 29-43. (brief mention of DSB & RV, <u>Complexity</u> and <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Wojtowitz, Robert, "Mumford Symposium," <u>Penn in Ink</u>, February 1996, p.2. (Interview with DSB on Mumford)

Zabalbeascoa, Anatxu, <u>El Taller del Arquitecto</u>, Barcelona, Editorial Gustavo Gili, 1996, p. 168-171 (Description of office, photos of office, in Spanish)

Zevon, Susan, (photographs by Judith Watts), <u>Inside Architecture: Interiors by</u> <u>Architects</u>, New York: Thames and Hudson, 1996, pp. 14-19.

1997

"1996 SEGD Awards," <u>Signs of the Times</u>, Vol. 219, No. 8, July 1997, pp. 22-25. (Signs of Fun Exhibit, Harvard Memorial Hall)

"AIA 1997 Honors & Awards," <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 1997, p. 68, 70. (Memorial Hall)

Adamy, Janet and Heather Kamins, "U' Breaks Ground for Expansion of Big House," <u>The Michigan Daily</u>, November 24, 1997. (U of Michigan Stadium) <u>http://www.pub.umich.edu/daily/1997/nov/11-24-97/news/news12.html</u>

Albrecht, Donald, ed. <u>The Work of Charles and Ray Eames</u>: <u>A Legacy of Invention</u>, New York: Harry N. Abrams, Inc., 1997, p. 15, 186. "Alan Levy Celebration," <u>Penn in Ink</u>, October 1997, p. 3. (Mention of DSB as a party guest)

Anderson, Kurt, "City on a Hill," <u>The New Yorker</u>, September 29, 1997, p.66. (Mention of "Post-Venturian" in article on Meier's Getty Center)

Architectural League of New York, Presentation of Michael Friedsam Medal to Michael

Eisner of the Walt Disney Company, Event program, September 25, 1997. (Drawing of Frank G. Wells Building for Disney)

Barriere, Phillipe and Sylvia Lavin, "Interview with Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," <u>Perspecta 28: The Yale Architectural Journal</u>, 1997, pp.127-145. (Original text published in <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui)</u>

"A Basket or a Decorated Shed?" <u>Architectural Record</u>, December 1997, p.35. (Brief mention of RV and DSB)

Betho, Bertalan, ed., <u>Post-Postmodernism. The Nineties</u>: <u>Opinions and Philosophical</u> <u>Investigations Concerning Our Change of Era</u>. Budapest: Platon, 1997. (Mentions Venturi; in Hungarian)

Broto, Carles, <u>Commercial Spaces</u>, Barcelona: Links International, 1997, p.170. (Disney Gas Station)

Brownlee, David B., <u>Making a Modern Classic: The Architecture of the Philadelphia</u> <u>Museum of Art</u>, Philadelphia: Philadelphia Museum of Art, 1997, 114-117. (Photo and description of West Wing)

Brownlee, David B. and David G. DeLong, <u>Kahn: Louis I Kahn: In the Realm of</u> <u>Architecture, Condensed Edition</u>, New York: Universe Publishing/The Museum of Contemporary Art, Los Angeles, 1997, p. 9, 72, 80-81, 102, 110, 229, 252n78, 252n88. (RV mentioned in text, DSB cited)

Capani, Fabio, "Venturi, Scott Brown & Associates," <u>Materia: Rivista d'Architettura</u> 25, 1997, pp. 6-11. (Photos and description of Nikko)

"City/People/Light," Philips Lighting, 1997, pp. 58, 105. (Quotes and gives biographies of DSB, RV, SI)

Claflen Jr., George L., "Framing Independence Hall: Resisting Purification Through Urban Design," <u>Proceedings of the ACSA</u>: [Association of Collegiate Schools of Architecture]

Conference, <u>"Building as a Political Act,"</u> Berlin, 1997. (VSBA plan for Independence Mall)

Claflen, George, "From the President: Independence Mall, What's at Stake?" <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Architect</u>, November 1997, p.2. (GVC; includes sidebar quote by DSB)

Clancy, Luke, "Taking a Back Seat to Technology," <u>The Times</u> (London), April 28, 1997, p.

19.

Cohen, Jean-Louis, "Saper vedere Las Vegas [Knowing How to Look at Las Vegas]," Lotus 93, 1997, pp.96-108. (In Italian and English) "A Collaborative AIA Gold Medal," <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 1997, p. 14. (Letter from RV to the editor about article on Gold Medal, May 1997)

Connolly, John, "Blight Makes Right: Learning from Times Square," <u>AIGA Journal</u> <u>of Graphic Design</u>, Winter 1997, pp. 34-35.

"Correction," [Letters Section], <u>The New York Times</u>, May 18, 1997. (Whitehall Ferry

Terminal correction to article wrote April 6, 1997)

"The Dean's Desk," Penn in Ink, October 1997, p. 1. (Mention of RV)

"Design Excellence: The Knoll Spirit," Knoll Museum Exhibition Catalog, 1997. (RV's chair designs)

Diamonstein, Barbara Lee, "Conversation with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Singular Voices: Conversations with Americans Who Make a Difference</u>, New York: Harry N. Abrams, Inc, 1997, pp. 170-185.

Dietsch, Deborah, "Museum Imports," <u>Architecture</u>, June 1997, p. 13 (Editorial mentioning National Gallery)

Dillon, David, "Playing the Competitions Game," <u>Architectural Record</u>, November 1997, p.62-67. (Quotes RV and mentions National Gallery)

Dugdale, Juanita, "Wayfinding Takes a Detour," <u>Print</u>, July/August 1997, p. 59, 63 (Photos of Loker/Memorial Hall, Signs of Fun exhibit)

"L'école Buissonière," <u>d'Architectures</u>, December 1997, p. 15. (Toulouse; briefly mentions RV)

Eddy, Kristina, "College Library Design Decried," <u>Valley News</u>, November 4, 1997, p. A1, A5. (Dan McCoubrey quoted on Berry Library controversy)

Fausch, Deborah, "The Knowledge of the Body and the Presence of History—Toward a Feminist Architecture," <u>Architecture and Feminism</u>, ed. Debra Coleman, Elizabeth Danze and Carol Henderson, Princeton: Princeton Architectural Press, 1997, pp. 37-59.

Fausch, Deborah, "Ugly and Ordinary: The Representation of the Everyday" Architecture of the Everyday, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 1997, p. 75-106. (Chapter on DSB

and RV. Steven Harris and Deborah Berke, ed.)

Filler, Martin, Review of <u>Iconography and Electronics upon a Generic Architecture:</u> <u>A View from the Drafting Room</u> by Robert Venturi, <u>New York Review of Books</u>, October 23, 1997, pp. 10-13.

Fisher, Thomas, "No Cure-Alls for K-12," <u>Architectural Record</u>, October 1997, p. 106. (Reproduction of RV sketch for Edison Project)

Fiske, Diane M. "Architects Discuss Designs for Orchestra Hall," <u>Art Matters</u>, June 1997, pp. 6-7. (Article incorporating interview with RV and DSB)

Fried, Daisy, "Down Wit Da Mouse," <u>Philadelphia City Paper</u>, July 24-31, 1997, pp. 18-19. (Quotes SI on Celebration, Florida) http://citypaper.net/articles/072497/article007.shtml

"Frist Gift to Bring Princeton Its First Real Campus Center," <u>Princeton: With One</u> <u>Accord</u>, Fall 1997, p. 1.

Giovannini, Joseph, "Land Forms," <u>Architecture</u>, July 1997, p.96. (Brief mention of RV & DSB in article on Antoine Predock)

Ghirardo, Diane, "Sex in Space," <u>Architecture</u>, February 1997, pp. 30-31. (Review of <u>The Sex of Architecture</u>, quotes DSB)

Goldberger, Paul, Keynote Speech from "In Search of Significance: A Symposium on Building Greatness," The Contemporary Arts Center, May 17, 1997. (Analysis of the architecture of art museums - praises Sainsbury Wing)

"The Gonda (Goldschmeid) Neuroscience and Genetics Research Center," <u>UCLA</u> <u>Medicine</u>, Spring 1997, p.25.

Green, Roger, "Renowned Architects to Design U-M Master Plan," <u>The Ann Arbor</u> <u>News</u>, October 1, 1997, p. A1. (U Michigan Master Plan)

Gust, Debra, "Notes From the Research Desk," <u>Image File</u>, Vol. 9, No. 4, 1997, p. 9. (VSBA as Teich Archives users; quotes SI in particular)

Harbison, Robert, "Learning Too Well from Las Vegas," <u>Building Design</u>, January 31, 1997, p. 13. (Review of <u>Iconography</u>)

Hauser, Vincent P., "Elemental Qualities," <u>Texas Architect</u>, Jan-Feb 1997, p. 83. (Review of <u>Iconography</u>)

Hess, Alan, "Vegas' NY-NY Casino-Hotel Shows How to Keep the Crowds Coming," <u>Architectural Record</u>, March 1997, pp. 76-79. (Mention of RV, DSB, SI)

Hine, Thomas, "Lost in Space on Independence Mall," <u>Foundation for Architecture</u> <u>News</u>, Spring 1997, pp. 2-3.

Horowitz, Helen Lefkowitz, ed., <u>Landscape in Sight: Looking at America</u>, by John Brinckerhoff Jackson, New Haven: Yale University Press, 1997, p.269. (Mention of RV)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, <u>The Unreal America: Architecture and Illusion</u>. New York: The

New Press, 1997, pp. 4, 59, 75-76, 131, 150-151. (DSB, SI, RV, <u>Learning from Las</u> <u>Vegas</u>, <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>)

"Independence Mall Upgrade," <u>Architecture</u>, November 1997, p.25. (Report on Olin-Cywinski plan for Independence Mall; mentions VSBA)

Jackson, John Brinckerhoff, <u>Landscape in Sight: Looking At America</u>. New Haven, Connecticut: Yale University Press, 1997, p. 269. (Speaks of Jackson's anticipation of <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>)

Jacobs, Karrie, "The Ferry Godfather," <u>New York Metro</u>, March 31, 1997, pp.28-29. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal & Peter Eisenman) Jacobs, Karrie, "Video Killed the Gargoyle," <u>New York Metro</u>, February 17, 1997, p.24 (Quotes RV on electronic messages)

Jodidio, Philip, <u>Contemporary American Architects</u>, Volume III, Koln: Taschen, 1997, pp. 10-17, 26-28, 145-149, 172-174.

Kamins, Heather, "Bollinger Commissions Master Plan," <u>The Michigan Daily</u>, October 2,

1997, pp. 1A-2A. (U Michigan Master Plan) http://www.pub.umich.edu/daily/1997/oct/10-0297/news/news1.html

Kelbaugh, Douglas, <u>Common Place: toward Neighborhood and Regional Design</u>, Seattle: University of Washington Press, 1997, second printing w/corrections 1999, p. 68.

"Kirifuri Project," <u>Nikkei Architecture</u>, July 1997, pp. 29-32. (Nikko; in English and Japanese)

<u>Knoll Museum Catalog</u> No. 1, September 18, 1997. (Photograph and description of Empire Chair 663 and Table 64R54)

MacLean, Barbara Hutmacher, <u>"I Can't Do What?": Voices of Pathfinding Women</u>, Ventura, California: Pathfinder Publishing, 1997, pp. 96-110. (Interview and survey of DSB's career)

Maxwell, Robert, "The Bellyaches of an Architect," <u>The Times Higher Education</u>, July 18, 1997. (Review of <u>Iconography</u>)

Mazo, Samantha, "Planning Continues for Campus Center Addition to Palmer," <u>The</u> <u>Daily Princetonian</u>, February 22, 1997, pp. 1, 9. (PCC)

McQuate, Bridget, "Women in Architecture: Protecting the Tower," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Architect</u>, March 1997, p.1. (Interview with DSB)

Marling, Karal Ann, <u>Designing Disney's Theme Parks: The Architecture of</u> <u>Reassurance</u>, Paris, New York: Flammarion, 1997. (Mentions RV)

Marpillero, Sandro, "42nd Street: Peepland e altre storie [42nd Street: Peepland and Other

Stories]," Lotus 93, 1997, pp.109-121. (Brief mention of VRSB Apple)

"Mielparque Nikko Kirifuri," <u>Hotel Facilities</u>, 1997, pp.162-167. (In Japanese)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Making a Rush-Hour Battleground High Art," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, April 6, 1997, p. 42. (Mentions RV)

"Mielparque Nikko Kirifuri," <u>Corporate Design</u> 37, 1997, pp. 36-41. (Photos and description of Nikko; in Japanese and English)

"Mielparque Nikko Kirifuri," <u>Chinkenchiku</u>, No. 8, 1997, pp. 102-112. (Nikko Kirfuri, in Japanese)

"Memorial Hall, Universidad de Harvard: Un ejemplo de cómo restaurar innovando," <u>DiseñoInterior</u> 64, 1997, pp. 104-5.

Merkel, Jayne, "On Times Square," <u>Oculus</u> 17, May 1997, p.11. (Quotes Steve Izenour on Disney-Times Square-Las Vegas)

Nash, Gary B., "History society history? A suddenly shuttered museum may be selling off its treasures," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 28, 1997. (Editorial on HSP)

"New Book by Robert Venturi," <u>Il Populo Italiano</u>, April/May 1997, p. 4. (Review of <u>Iconography</u>, in Italian)

"Nikko Kirifuri," Nikkei Design, No. 5, 1997, p. 132. (Nikko; in Japanese)

Ollman, Leah, "Report from San Diego: A Change of Weather?" <u>Art in America</u>, July 1997, p. 37 (photograph of MoCA)

Pethö, Bertalan, editor, <u>Post-Postmodernism The Nineties</u> (Poszt-Posztmodern A Kilencvene Évek), Budapest: Platon, 1997, p. 84, 408-409, 460.

Pisani, Mario, "Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>Materia: Revista</u> <u>D'Architettura</u> 24 (La Villa), pp.12-17.

Portoghesi, Paolo, "Assenza del passato?" <u>Materia</u> 25 (1997) p. 58 (Mention of RV, postmodernism)

<u>Preservation Magazine</u>, "Letters" Column, November/December 1997, p. 8. (A correction from "Still Standing, but Empty," <u>Preservation</u> September/October 1997 regarding RV)

Provincial Capital Building Project, <u>Casabella</u>, V.630-631, 1997. (Quote and façade view regarding Provincial Capital Building)

Quinn, Jim, "Architectural Wonders," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, December 1997, pp. 122-127, 153-156. (Feature article on RV and DSB)

"Regional Focus: East Coast US," World Architecture 57, June 1997, p.52, 62, 104.

"Regional Performing Arts Center," <u>Architectural Record</u>, March 1997. (Located in the "In Brief" column about the new project and the architects considered)

Rich, Frank, "The Virtual New Year," <u>The New York Times</u>, January 1, 1997. (Mentions <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

"Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown, Philadelphia," <u>George</u>, January 1997, p. 86. (White House - Pink House)

Russell, Ruth R., "Robert Venturi to Speak to Chestnut Hill Historical Society," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, March 20, 1997, pp. 1, 16.

Rybcznski, Witold, Review of <u>The Unreal America: Architecture and Illusion</u> by Ada Louise Huxtable, <u>The New York Times Book Review</u>, April 6, 1997, pp. 12-13. (Talks of a "dysfunctional" Philadelphia Independence Mall)

"San Diego: Fabulously Framed," <u>American Photo</u>, July/August 1997, p.21. (Photograph of Atrium at Museum of Contemporary Art San Diego at La Jolla)

"Sansom Common – Breaking New Ground for \$120 Million Change in the Campus Scene," University of Pennsylvania <u>Almanac</u>, June 17, 1997, pp. 2-3, 24. (Bookstore and Perelman Quad)

Schnetzer, Jenny, "Electric Sign Design Contest," <u>Signs of the Times</u>, September 1997, p.

112. (First Place award for U Delaware Trabant Center for Neon Lighting/Graphics)

"Seattle Art Museum," <u>Interior Design + Construction</u>, 1997, pp. 48-51. (Seattle Art Museum; in Japanese)

"Sounding off on Irvine Auditorium," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, October 1997, p. 16. (Article discussing the acoustics in the restoration process) http://www.upenn.edu/gazette/1097/1097gaz9.html

"Staten Island Ferry Terminal Case," <u>Architecture</u>, April 1997, p.33. (Whitehall)

Steele, James, <u>Architecture Today</u>. London: Phaidon Press Limited, 1997, pp. 21-22, 173-

174, 185, 198, 343, 364, 497, 499, 510. (RV, <u>Complexity</u>, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, <u>Campidoglio</u>, <u>von Moos book</u>, <u>Iconography</u>, Vanna Venturi House, House in Delaware,

Franklin Court, Wu Hall, Brant House, Sainsbury Wing, Seattle Art Museum, Reedy Creek Fire Station, Houston Children's Museum, brief bio of VSBA)

Steinberg, Harry A., Review of <u>Iconography and Electronics Upon a Generic</u> <u>Architecture: A View from the Drafting Room</u> by Robert Venturi, <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Architect</u>, April 1997, p.5.

Strickland, Carol, "Architects Create Pizzazz on Campus," <u>The Christian Science</u> <u>Monitor</u>, July 21, 1997, pp. 1, 10-11. (Quotes DSB and RV on campus architecture and physical environment)

Sykes, A. Krista, <u>Vincent Scully and Robert Venturi: The Strategic Alliance of</u> <u>Historian and Architect</u>, Undergraduate Thesis, Princeton University, 1997.

"Town Meeting: The Perelman Quad," <u>University of Pennsylvania Almanac</u>, February 25, 1997, pp. 1, 16.

Tully, Judd, "The Floor is Theirs," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, Part 2: <u>Home</u> <u>Design</u>, Fall 1997, pp. 74-82. (Photo: V'Soske rug by RV/DSB)

Tyng, Anne Griswold, ed. <u>Louis Kahn to Anne Tyng: The Rome Letters 1953-1954</u>, New

York: Rizzoli, 1997. (Mentions RV on 89, 95, 100, 107, 114, 119, 123, 139, 147, 163, 177, 188) UCLA Annual Financial Report, 1996-1997, Front page. (Image of Gordon and Virginia MacDonald Medical Research Laboratories)

"Universidad E Informalidad," <u>Summa</u> 28 (Dec 1997 - Jan 1998), pp. 50-57. (Memorial Hall and Trabant Student Center)

"VSBA Designs BEST Building," Cougar Tales, March 1997. (BEST Building)

"Venturi Redux," <u>AIGA Journal of Graphic Design</u>, Winter 1997, p. 44. (Brief review of <u>Iconography</u>)

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>Materia</u>, No. 25, 1997, pp. 6-11. (Nikko Kirifuri Project; in Italian)

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: 1990s Works," <u>SD (Space Design)</u>, August 1997, pp. 5-

92. (Special feature issue on VSBA: covers Nikko, SAM, Sainsbury, San Diego MoCA, POH,

Houston Children's Museum, Bard, Trabant Center, Memorial Hall, Whitehall, Perelman Quad, Toulouse)

Venturi, Scott Brown & Associates, (in association with Marunouchi Architects and Engineers), "Kirifuri Resort Complex: Nikko, Japan 1992-1997," <u>Dialogue</u>, October 1997, pp. 24-31.

"Venturi, Scott Brown Quits Ferry Project," <u>Architectural Record</u>, January 1997, p. 45. (Whitehall)

"Venturi Shops," <u>Japan Today</u>, Wien, Austria: MAK-Austrian Museum of Applied Arts, 1997, pp. 88-90. (Exhibition catalog; features photos of Japanese Objects collection)

Weatherford, Mike, "Changing Face of Las Vegas," <u>Las Vegas Review-Journal</u>, July 6, 1997, p. 1A, 8A. (Quotes from interview with RV, DSB, SI).

Whoriskey, Peter, "The Founders of Post-Modernist Architecture – or Not?", <u>The Herald</u> (Miami), May 18, 1997, pp. 11, 6I. (Interview with DSB and RV)

Wolfe, Tom, "Let Us Now Celebrate Robert Venturi," <u>The Player: Philadelphia's</u> <u>Journal of Power and Success</u>, November 1997, pp. 58-66. (Photos of recent VSBA projects; text originally published in Wolfe, <u>From Bauhaus to Our House</u>, Farrar, Straus & Giroux, 1981)

Woodham, Jonathan M., <u>Twentieth-Century Design</u>, Oxford History of Art Series, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 1997, pp. 115, 162-3, 183, 191, 205.

Woods, John A., "Architect, planner like mix of town and gown, building styles," <u>The</u> <u>Ann Arbor News</u>, November 4, 1997, pp. A1, back page. (University of Michigan Master Plan)

Yasuyama, Noriyuki, "From 'Ugly' to 'Beautiful': Mielparque Nikko Kirifuri, <u>Dialogue</u>, October 1997, pp. 32-35 (Nikko; in Japanese and English)

Zevon, Susan, "Interactive," <u>House Beautiful</u>, November 1997, pp.140-145. (Photo essay on

Frederic Schwartz-designed apartment for Andrew Cogan; includes Venturi chairs and table)

<u>1998</u>

<u>A Look at Architecture</u>. Visitors' Center: Columbus, Indiana, 1998, p. 60. (Fire Station No. 4; published 1980, 1984, 1991)

Adams, Nicholas, "The New MoMA; Paul Rudolph; Tschumi and Stern at Columbia," <u>Casabella 660</u>, October 1998, p. 88. (Very brief mention of RV and DSB)

Alessi, Alberto, <u>The Dream Factory</u>. Milan, Italy: Electra, 1998. (Quotes RV; photograph of RV's 'Cuckoo Clock')

<u>AMACADMY Newsletter</u>, 1998, pp. 8, 10, 20. (Brief mentions of RV, DSB; 2 photographs of RV)

Anderson, Kurt, "Blunt Trauma," <u>The New Yorker</u>, March 30, 1998, p.13. (Mentions RV, Las Vegas, billboards)

Apple Jr., R.W., "Blessings of a City Beside the Sea," <u>The New York Times</u>, 1998, pp. E31, E40. (Museum of Contemporary Art San Diego at San Diego)

Applebome, Peter, "The Behind Disney's Embrace of High Art," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, October 4, 1998, pp. 1, 38. (Disney's Eisner supports modern architecture and architects such as

"The Architecture of Architecture," <u>Archis</u>, March 1998, p. 78. (Mentions RV as an architectural "great")

"Architecture and Children's Museums Through the Looking Glass," The Pennsylvania State University, 1998. (Video in archive, interviewer/researcher: Jawaid Haider, Ph.D. - RV+DSB interviews for Phila. Zoo & Houston Children's Museum)

"Architecture and Play: Learning from Children's Museums," The Pennsylvania State

University, 1998. (Pamphlet organized by Jawaid Haider, Ph.D. - includes photos of Phila. Zoo & Houston Children's Museum)

<u>Architecture und Grafik</u>. Baden, Switzerland: Lars Muller Publishers, 1998, pp. 13,32, 33,

178-79, 187, 193, 233, 256-257, 298, 454-55, 465,592. (RV, DSB, SI, J Rauch, Basco, Football

Hall of Fame, Exxon @ Disney, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, "I AM A MONUMENT" sketch, Times Square Design; in German, French, English)

<u>At the End of the Century: One Hundred Years of Architecture</u>. New York: Harry Abrams,

Inc., 1998 for The Museum of Contemporary Art, Los Angeles, pp. 28-29, 31, 35, 82, 87, 127,

229, 272-27. (Mentions RV and DSB; Vanna Venturi House, Complexity, Learning)

Baillieu, Amanda, "Friends in High Places," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, December 1998, pp.6-7. (Mention of RV as a John Soane admirer)

"Bauwelt Prize 1999," <u>Archis</u>, no. 9, 1998, pp. 98-99. (Brief mention of RV, Guild House)

<u>Beaux Arts Ball Program</u>, The Foundation for Architecture, October 24, 1998, p. 39. (VSBA advertisement as a sponsor of the Ball)

Beck, Marita, "Main Street is All Right," <u>Der Architekt</u>, May 1998, p. 275. (Guild House; in German)

Betsky, Aaron, "Emptiness On the Range: Western Spaces," <u>Neon</u> [Nevada Arts Council Newsletter], Summer 1998, pp. 16-20. (Footnotes <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

"Board Clears Way for Vote on TV Campaign, Student Membership," <u>AIArchitect</u>, April

1998, pp. 1, 3. (Photograph of RV, DSB and Ronald Althoon)

Bolognesi, Cecilia, Review of <u>Iconography and Electronics Upon a Generic</u> <u>Architecture: A View from the Drafting Room, Domus</u> 805 (June 1998) pp. 114-15.

"Book Review: Letters from Las Vegas," The Philadelphia Architect, June 1998, p. 5.

Branch, Mark Alden, "The Building that Won't Go Away," <u>Yale Alumni Magazine</u>, February 1998, pp. 36-41. (Brief mention of RV)

Brick, Howard, <u>Age of Contradiction: American Thought and Culture in the 1960's</u>, Ithaca: Cornell University Press, 1998, p. 61. (mentions RV anticipating postmodern architecture with C+C in 1966)

Bumiller, Elisabeth, "From Architectural Showman to Yale Dean," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, September 23, 1998, p. B2. (Brief mention of RV)

Bybee Stone Company, Inc. Advertisement, <u>Building Stone Magazine</u>, October/December 1998. (Photograph of Seattle Art Museum)

Cady, Barbara, <u>Icons of the Twentieth Century: 200 Men and Women Who Have</u> <u>Made a Difference</u>. Woodstock and New York: The Overlook Press, 1998, p. xiii. (Mentions RV's position on the Board of Advisors)

Campanelli, Alessandro Pergoli, "Io ho Impartato da Las Vegas," <u>La Voce</u> <u>Repubblicana</u>, March 20-21, 1998. p. 5. (In Italian)

Campbell, Robert, "American Blueprint," <u>New York Times</u>, April 12, 1998, p. 14. (Review of <u>Shaping a Nation: Twentieth Century American Architecture and its</u> <u>Makers</u>, by Carter Wiseman; brief mention of RV)

Campbell, Robert, "Court Appeal." <u>The Boston Globe</u>, November 27, 1998, pp. D1, D13. (Quotes RV about the new Boston courthouse)

"The Campus Plan," <u>Michigan Today</u>, Letters column, Summer 1998, Vol. 30, No. 2, p. 20. (U of Michigan campus plan) <u>http://www.umich.edu/~newsinfo/MT/98/Sum98/mtltsm98.html</u>

Carney, Susan, "Nothing Heavenly about Stadium's Halo, Some Gripe," <u>The Ann</u> <u>Arbor News</u>, November 8, 1998.

"Catering for Charrettes," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, June 1998, p. 6. (Brief mention of SI as a "gastronome")

"Celebration, Orlando, California," <u>Archis</u>, March 1998, p. 15. (Brief mention of RV and DSB; a building for Celebration; in German and English)

<u>Christie's East: 20</u>th <u>Century Decorative Arts Catalog</u>, June 9, 1998, p. 55. (Photograph and blurb about the 'Grandmother' Chair for Knoll)

Cranz, Galen, <u>The Chair</u>. New York: W.W. Norton & Company, 1998. (Quotes DSB and mentions RV)

Cronenwett, Philip N., "The Transformation of Webster Hall," <u>Dartmouth College</u> <u>Library Bulletin</u>, April 1998, pp. 92, 97-99. (Berry Library)

Davis, Jingle, "A Chance to Repay Island's Matriarch," <u>The Atlanta Journal-Constitution</u>,

May 27, 1998, p. B8. (Quote by RV about Sandy West and Ossaboaw Island)

Deamer, Peggy, Review of <u>Architecture Theory since 1968</u>, K. Michael Hayes, ed., <u>Newsline</u> [Columbia University School of Architecture] Fall 1998, p.5. (Mentions VSBA and DSB)

Dickens, Steven K., "VSBA: Nifty Notions?" Letter to the editor, <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>,

April 1998, p. 18. (Letter criticizing interview with RV/DSB)

Darr, Jennifer, "High Tack," <u>Philadelphia City Paper</u>, May 29, 1998, pp. 28-30. (Story on

Wildwood, Steve Izenour quoted throughout) http://citypaper.net/articles/052898/crtmsld.wildwood.shtml

"David Yust: Inclusion Series," <u>The Wichita Center for the Arts Exhibition Catalog</u>, 1998, p.

5. (Cites RV and <u>Complexity</u> as influences on his art)

"Disney Dedicates Frank G. Wells Building," <u>Business Wire</u>, October 16, 1998. ("...Designed by world-renowned architect Robert Venturi...") <u>http://www.findarticles.com/cf_0/m0EIN/1998_Oct_16/53090136/p1/article.jhtml?ter</u> <u>m=frank +g.+wells</u>

Donnelly, Marian C., <u>A History: Society of Architectural Historians</u>. Eugene, Oregon: School of Architecture and Allied Arts of the University of Oregon, 1998. (RV mentioned in Chapter 6, The Pine Street Years, 1987-1995)

Dugdale, Juanita, "Learning from Nikko," Print, July/August 1998, pp. 56-63.

Duncan, Paul, "Alberto Alessi: Poetic Profile," <u>House & Garden South Africa</u>, July 1998, pp. 30-33. (Brief mention of RV's design for Alessi library)

"Extraordinary Properties On the Market," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, January 1998, p. 60. (Photo, description of House on Long Island)

Filler, Martin, "Constructing Couples", <u>House Beautiful</u>, November 1998, pp. 114-117, 122. (Mentions RV and DSB as an important couple in the architectural world)

Filler, Martin, "Shogun Wedding," <u>House Beautiful</u>, May 1998, p. 76. (Photo-essay on Nikko)

Fish, Larry, "Historic Area gets a Major Donation," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 13, 1998, pp. A1, A15. (Independence Mall, Gateway Visitors Center)

Fisher, Thomas, "Nietzsche in New Haven: How one Philosophizes with a Hammer," <u>Yale Perspecta 29</u>, 1998, pp. 50-59. (Brief mention of RV)

"Focus: Michigan Stadium Renovation," <u>The Ann Arbor News</u>, September 25, 1998. (Letters regarding Stadium improvement)

"Focus: Stadium," <u>The Ann Arbor News</u>, October 2, 1998, p. 1. (Letters regarding Stadium improvement)

"Focus: Stadium Renovation," <u>The Ann Arbor News</u>, October 11, 1998. (Letters regarding the Stadium improvement)

Frampton, Kenneth, "The Legacy of Alvar Aalto: Evolution and Influence," <u>Alvar Aalto:</u>

<u>Humanism and Materialism</u>, Introduction to the exhibition publication at MoMA, NY, 1998. (Mentions RV and Mathematics Building at Yale University)

Friedlein, Ken, "Buildings as Billboards, <u>The News & Observer</u> [Durham, NC], July 5,1998, p. 10D. (Brief mention of RV and Vanna Venturi House)

Friedman, Alice T., <u>Women and the Making of the Modern House: A Social and</u> <u>Architectural History</u>, New York: Harry N. Abrams, Inc., 1998, pp. 188-213. (Chapter 6 on Vanna Venturi House)

"The Future of Preservation," <u>Architecture</u>, February 1998, pp. 78-83. (Roundtable on preservation; mention of RV by John Milner)

Gibney, Frank Jr., "Landmarks," <u>Time</u>, July 20, 1998, pp.52-54. (Brief mention of RV and Las Vegas)

Hays, K. Michael, ed., <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>, Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998. (Includes "Learning from Pop," pp. 60-67, Denise Scott Brown, <u>Casabella 359-360</u>, December 1971; mentions of DSB, RV, <u>Complexity</u> and/or <u>Learning</u> in the following articles:

Gandelsonas, Mario, "Linguistics in Architecture," pp. 112-122, first pub. <u>Casabella</u> <u>374</u>,

February 1973; Tafuri, Manfredo, "L'Architecture dans le Boudoir: The Language of Criticism and the Criticism of Language," pp. 146-173, first pub. <u>Oppositions 3</u>, 1974; Lefebvre, Henri, <u>La Production de l'espace.</u> Paris: Editions Anthropos, 1974, "The Production of Space," trans. by Donald Nicholson-Smith, Cambridge, MA: Blackwell, 1991, pp. 174-188; Agrest, Diana, "Design versus Non-Design, "pp. 198-213, fist presented as a paper to the 1st

International Congress of Semiotic Studies, Milan, Italy, July 1974, first pub. <u>Oppositions 6</u>, 1976; quotes DSB, pp. 230-233, from "Forum: The Beaux-Arts Exhibition," William Ellis, ed. <u>Oppositions 8</u>, Spring 1977; Eisenman, Peter, "Post-Functionalism," pp. 234-239, first pub. <u>Oppositions 6</u>, Fall 1976; Stern, Robert A.M., "Gray Architecture as Post-Modernism, or, Up and Down from Orthodoxy," pp. 240-245, first pub. <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui 186</u>, AugustSeptember 1976; Silvetti, Jorge, "The Beauty of Shadows," pp. 262-282, first pub.

<u>Oppositions 9</u>, Summer 1977; Jenckes, Charles A., "Post-Modern Architecture," pp. 306-316, first pub. as <u>The Language of Post-Modern Architecture</u>. London: Academy Editions, 1977 and New York: Rizzoli, 1977; Colquhoun, Alan, "From Bricolage to Myth, or How to Put Humpty Dumpty Together Again," pp. 332-344, first pub. <u>Oppositions 12</u>, Spring 1978;

Frampton, Kenneth, "The Status of Man and the Status of His Objects: A Reading of the

Human Condition," pp. 358-377, first pub. in Hill, Melvyn A. ed., <u>Hannah Arendt:</u> <u>The</u>

<u>Recovery of the Public World</u>, New York: St. Martin's Press, 1979; Habermas, Jurgen,

"Modern and Postmodern Architecture," pp. 412-426, first presented as a lecture for "The

Other Tradition: Architecture in Munich from 1800 up to Today," Nov 1981; Jameson, Frederic, "Architecture and the Critique of Ideology," pp. 440-461, first presented as a paper at the Institute for Architecture and Urban Studies, New York, 1982; Eisenman, Peter, "The End of Classical: The End of the Beginning, the End of the End," pp. 522-538, first pub. <u>Perspecta 21</u>, 1984; Segrest, Robert, "The Perimeter Projects: Notes for Design," pp. 552-565, first pub. Art Papers 8, No. 4, July-August 1984; McLeod, Mary, "Architecture and Politics in the Reagan Era: From Postmodernism to Deconstructivism," pp. 678-702, first pub. <u>Assemblage 8,</u> February 1989; Somol, R.E., "One or Several Masters?," pp. 780-800, first presented at a colloquium at the Canadian Center for Architecture, Montreal 1993 and pub. in Hays, K. Michael ed., <u>Hejduk's Chronotype</u>. New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 1996)

Hubeli, Ernst and Andre Bideau, "Entertainment Environments," <u>Werk, Bauen +</u> <u>Wohen</u>, April 1998, pp. 4, 15-27. (Nikko)

Iams, David, "Historical Society Gets an Update," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 13, 1998, p. H2. (RV quoted on Historical Society project)

Izutsu, Akio, "Learning from Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Research</u> <u>Journal of the Cultural Institute of Northern Region</u>, Hokkaido Tokai University, No. 23, July 1998, pp.

4-13. (Nikko)

Jackson, C. David and Charlotte V. Brown, <u>History of the North Carolina Chapter of the American Institute of Architects, 1913-1998: And Architectural Heritage</u>. Raleigh, NC: North Carolina Chapter of the AIA, 1998, p. 287. (RV quote: "Main Street is almost all right.")

Jacobs, Karrie, "Lower Manhattan's Bull Market," <u>Architecture</u>, January 1998, pp. 38-43. (Mention of VSBA Whitehall design)

Jay, Hilary, "Destination Doo-Wop," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, May 24, 1998, p. 23.

(Feature on Wildwood, quotes Steve Izenour and mentions LLV)

A---171

Gillard, Jack, "No Saintly Halo for the Stadium," <u>The Ann Arbor News</u>, October 7, 1998. (U of Michigan Stadium improvements)

Goldberger, Paul, "The Casino Royale," <u>The New Yorker</u>, September 14, 1998, pp. 72-79. (Quotes <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>; mentions RV and DSB)

Goodman, Robert, "Still Learning from Las Vegas: The New Face of Urban Redevelopment in a Scavenger Economy," <u>Yale Perspecta 29</u>, 1998, pp. 86-95. (RV, DSB, SI, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

"Gore Hall Opens," <u>Department of Art History Newsletter</u>, University of Delaware, Spring 1998, pp. 1, 6. (Trabant Center)

Greer, Nora Richter, <u>Architecture Transformed</u>. Gloucester, Massachusetts: Rockport

Publications, Inc., 1998, pp. 7, 11, 20-25. (University of Pennsylvania Library renovation)

Groves, Durham, Mail art: the do-it-yourself letterbox from workshop to gatepost, Australia: Hale & Iremonger Pty Ltd, 1998, pp. 30, 77, 85, 88, 91. (Mentions LLV, proposed redesign of Copley Square, roadside architecture - Vegas strip, & letterbox design)

"Gunter Bock: From the Emancipated Façade to the 'Terraced Roof Garden'," <u>Gedachtesund und Gebautes Exhibition Catalog</u>, 1998, pp. 4-6. (Mentions RV; in English and German)

Harbison, Robert, Review of <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u> and <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, Fall 1998, p. 83, 89.

Harries, Karsten, <u>The Ethical Function of Architecture</u>, London: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 6, 8, 70-81, 84, 98-99, 132, 222, 281, 288, 356, 363, 376-77. (Discusses RV primarily and DSB briefly)

Hauptman, Jodi, "Imagining Cities," <u>Fernand Leger at the Museum of Modern Art</u> <u>Exhibition Catalog</u>, February-May 1998, pp. 73-120. (References RV, DSB, SI and <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Hayes, John Fox, AIA, "From the President: A Philadelphia Architect, <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia</u>

<u>Architect</u>, October 1998, p. 2. (Mentions RV and DSB as Philadelphian architects, along with Furness, Kahn and George Howe)

Hayes, Richard W., "An Aesthetic Education: The Architecture Criticism of E.W. Godwin," unpublished. (Comparison of Godwin to RV)

A---170

Kamin, Blair, "These Tricks are for Kids," <u>The Chicago Tribune</u>, January 4, 1998, p. 5. (Mentions RV as an influence of postmodernism)

Kappel, Anne, Farvens Format. Frederiksberg: Anne Kappel, 1998, pp. 154, 164-165, 174,

184. (Photographs of: Vanna Venturi House, Guild House, Allen Art Museum, Sainsbury Wing, Franklin Court, <u>Complexity</u>, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>; in Danish)

King, Kelley and Sarah Hultman, "Prep School Confidential," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Magazine</u>, October 1998, pp. 86-101. (Mentions RV as a "Notable Alum" of Episcopal Academy)

"King Pack Rat," <u>People Magazine</u>, August 10, 1998, pp. 56-57. (Quotes RV about Alex Shear)

Kultermann, Udo, ed., <u>St. James Modern Masterpieces: The Best of Art.</u> <u>Architecture, Photography and Design since 1945</u>. Detroit, MI: Visible Ink Press, 1998, pp. 312-315.

(Vanna Venturi House; RV, DSB, <u>Complexity</u>, <u>Learning</u>, <u>A View from the</u> <u>Campidoglio</u>, von Moos book) Lange, Alexandra, "Stern Bows," <u>New York Magazine</u>, December 7, 1998, pp. 52-57. (Mentions RV)

Lasker, David, "Guess Who's Coming to Dinner?," <u>The Globe and Mail</u>, June 20, 1998, p. C11. (Pritzker Prize 1998 Dinner)

Mathews, Stan, & Lamb, R., "Masterworks for Learning: A College Collection Catalogue. Allen Memorial Art Museum," Oberlin College. 1998. (CDROM-DELL) (Oberlin Art Museum

- history, educational goals & selected collections - audio of RV, images of the building)

McIntyre, Paula D., "Maps as Muse," <u>Michigan Alumnus</u>, Fall 1998, pp. 20-23. (U Michigan Campus Plan)

"Main Street Places in Top Ten," <u>Manayunk Quip</u>, June 1998, p. 1.

Mehle, Aileen, "Suzy," <u>WWD</u>, April 17, 1998. (Mentions DSB at Diamonstein event)

Mellegers, Ernie, "Architectuur Langs de kant van de weg," <u>de Architekt</u>, September 1998. (Review of <u>Iconography</u>)

Merkel, Jayne, "Robert Venturi: Vanna Venturi House, 1962," <u>St. James Modern</u> <u>Masterpieces: The Best of Architecture, Photography and Design since 1945</u>, ed. Udo Kultermann, Detroit: Visible Ink Press, 1998, pp. 312-315.

The Monacelli Press Catalog, Fall 1998, p. 13. (An advertisement selling <u>Venturi</u>, <u>Scott Brown & Associates: Buildings and Projects</u>, <u>1986-1996</u>, by Stanislaus von Moos.

Moneo, Raphael, "Recent Architectural Paradigms and a Personal Alternative," <u>Harvard</u>

<u>Design Magazine</u>, Summer 1998, pp. 71-75. (Mentions RV and <u>Complexity and</u> <u>Contradiction</u>)

Moneo, Rafael, "Third Manfredo Tafuri Lecture," <u>Casabella</u>, February 1998, pp. 42-50. (Brief mention of RV and <u>Complexity</u>)

"More on VSBA," <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 1998, Letters page. (Blurb on Whitehall and VSBA's "unleashing of modernism")

Mundt, Barbara, Babette Warncke, Claudia Banz and Elke Blauert, eds., <u>Architekten Als Designer</u>. [Architect as Designer] Berlin: Staatliche Museen zu Berlin, 1998, pp. 182-183, 218. (RV's Art Deco and Chippendale chairs, brief bio)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Designs for Students, Stars and Travelers," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, September 13, 1998, p. 119. (Brief mention of RV) Muschamp, Herbert, "Disney: Genuinely Artificial, Really Surreal," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, October 4, 1998. (Mentions RV's plans for Disneyland Paris, and Frank Wells Building)

"National Gallery Shop," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, December 1998, p. 16. (In "Letters" column; letter by RV and DSB about interiors of Sainsbury Wing)

Newhouse, Victoria, <u>Towards a New Museum</u>. New York: The Monacelli Press, 1998, pp. 50, 115, 260. (Sainsbury Wing; mentions RV, DSB)

Newman, Morris, "Thinking Inside the Box," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, June 23, 1998, p. D10. (Quotes RV on context)

Novitski, B.J., "Changing the Face of Practice with Digital Technologies," <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 1998, pp. 72-77. (Quotes James Kolker on job list management on p.75-6)

O'Gorman, James F., <u>ABC of Architecture</u>. Philadelphia: University of Pennsylvania Press, 1998, pp. 67, 89, back cover. (Mentions of RV)

Odo, Noritsuga and Hiroko Tanimoto, "Lecture of R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown," <u>Research Journal of the Cultural Institute of Northern Region</u>, Hokkaido Tokai University, No. 23, 1998, pp. 2-3. ("Two Naifs in Japan" and quote by RV)

"Of Cellos and Jello," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, June 1998, p. 5. (Brief mention of VSBA)

<u>Officina Alessi Catalog 1998</u>, pp. 1, 152. (RV's Tea and Coffee Service of 5 Pieces; in Italian and English)

"On Architectural Formalism and Social Concern: A Discourse for Social Planners and

Radical Chic Architects," <u>Oppositions Reader</u>. Princeton, NJ: Princeton Architectural Press,

1998, pp. 317-330. (Other mentions of RV or DSB: Rowe, Colin, "Robert Venturi and the Yale Mathematics Building," pp. 135-154; Colquhoun, Alan, "Sign and

Substance: Reflections on Complexity, Las Vegas, and Oberlin," pp. 176-187;

Koetter, Fred, "On Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown, and Steven Izenour's <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>," pp. 654-659; also mentioned in: Cohen, Stuart, "Physical Context/Cultural Context: Including It All," pp. 65104; Moneo, Rafael, "Aldo Rossi: The Idea of Architecture and the Modena Cemetery," pp.

105-125; Gandelsonas, Mario, "From Structure to Subject: The Formation of an Architectural

Language," pp. 201-223; Yatsuka, Hajime, "Architecture in the Urban Desert: A Critical

Introduction to Japanese Architecture After Modernism," pp. 254-287; Tafuri, Manfredo, "L'Architecture dans le Boudoir: The Language of criticism and the criticism of language," pp. 291-316; Agrest, Diana, "Design versus Non-Design," pp. 331-354; Vanna Venturi House,

Yale Mathematics Competition, Brighton Beach Project, Guild House, Allen Art Museum, Burt-Johnson House, Learning from Las Vegas, Complexity and Contradiction,) Portoghesi, Paolo, "Postmodern," <u>Enciclopedia del Novecento</u>, Rome, Italy: Instituto della

Encyclopedia Italiana, Piazza dell'Enciclopledia, 1998. (Photos of Trubek-Wislocki houses, Oberlin College mode, RV designs for coffee pot, 1st Bienalle international architecture exhibit- VRSB)

Powell, Ken, <u>Design for Change: The Architecture of DEGW</u>. Basel, Switzerland: Watermark Publications, 1998. (Lewis Thomas Laboratory for Molecular Biology at Princeton University)

<u>Princeton Alumni Weekly Magazine</u>, October 21, 1998, Cover page. (Photograph of Gordon

Wu Hall, Princeton) <u>http://www.princeton.edu/~paw/archive_old/PAW98-99/03-1021/1021.html</u>

Reading, Nigel Anthony, <u>Dynamical Symmetries</u>. April 1998. (A paper in which RV is quoted from <u>Complexity</u>)

"Rethinking Designs of the 60s," <u>Yale Perspecta 29</u>, 1998, pp. 1-96. (DVSB mentioned; 83-93 and passim; mentions RV, p. 51)

Review of Iconography and Electronics, Abitare A 370, February 1998.

Review of <u>Iconography and Electronics</u>, <u>Domus 805</u>, June 1998, p. 115.

Rist, Curtis, "Designing a Proper Entrance," <u>This Old House Magazine</u>, December 1998, pp. 61-64. (Quotes RV on New England farmhouses)

"Robert Venturi's Praise," <u>The Player</u>, Vol. 1, No. 4, January 1998, p. 12. (RV letter to the editor)

Rogers, Patricia Dane, "Trailer Blazers," <u>The Washington Post</u>, June 25, 1998, p. T5. (Quotes RV on trailers as democratic architecture)

Rotella, Carlo, "Exposition: South Street and the Neighborhood Novel," chapter 5; pp.119141 "South Street (1954)," p. 151; "Succession: New Orders and Old Orders," p. 314. "Notes to Chapter 5" pp 337-339; in <u>October Cities: The Redevelopment of</u> <u>Urban Literature</u>, Berkeley: University of California Press, 1998 (quotes DSB and references Venturi & Rauch)

Russell, James S., "Does structure deepen experience: Seattle got a new symphony hall quicker and cheaper, compared to Philadelphia's ongoing project. The real test, though, will be in attracting patrons," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 7, 1998. (POH)

Russell, James S., "VSBA Today," <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 1998, pp. 58-67 ff. (Interview with RV and DSB; features Disney Gas Station, GVC, POH, Whitehall, Nikko, Trabant Center)

Rybczynski, Witold, "The Biggest Small Buildings" <u>Architecture</u>, December 1998, pp. 56-

59. (Vanna Venturi House, RV)

Rybczynski, Witold, "Made in Las Vegas," <u>Wharton Real Estate Review</u> [University of Pennsylvania], Vol.11, No. 1, Spring 1998, pp. 61-72. (RV, DSB, SI, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Sandler, Linda, "Architect Rafael Vinoly, on a Roll, Crafts Clever Stadium for Princeton University," <u>The Wall Street Journal</u>, August 30, 1998. (Mentions RV as an architect at Princeton)

Scully, Vincent, "The Architecture of Community," <u>Il Projetto No. 3</u>, June 1998, pp. 38-49. (Mention of RV and DSB; Sainsbury Wing, Wu Hall)

Shackman, Grace, "Master Architects/Master Plan," <u>Michigan Today</u>, Spring 1998, pp. 12-

14. (Article on UM Master Plan; quotes DSB and RV) http://www.umich.edu/~newsinfo/MT/98/Spr98/mtfps98.html & http://www.umich.edu/~newsinfo/MT/98/Spr98/mt12s98.html

<u>Sintra Triennial of Architecture Catalog</u>, July 1998, pp. 46-47. (Section on Mielparque Nikko

Kirifuri Resort-Nikko National Park)

Slipek Jr., Edwin, "Architectural Guru," <u>Style Weekly</u>, June 23, 1998, p. 12. (Brief interview with RV)

<u>Smith & Hawken Furniture to the Trade Summer 1998</u>, 1998. (Photo of Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego on cover - shows Smith & Hawken chairs)

Somol, R.E. "Still Crazy After All These Years," <u>Assemblage 36</u>, 1998, pp. 84-91. (Review of <u>Iconography</u>)

Sorkin, Michael, "Amazing Archigram," <u>Metropolis</u>, April 1998, pp. 39-41. (Brief mention of RV)

Speaks, Michael, "Eisenman and Derrida at Cooper Union," <u>Newsline</u> [Columbia University School of Architecture] Spring 1998, p. 8. (Brief mention of RV)

Spencer Byard, Paul, <u>The Architecture of Additions: Design and Regulation</u>, New York:

W.W. Norton & Co., 1998, pp. 31,32,39-43,75,134-136,163,164. (Allen Memorial Art Museum, Sainsbury Wing)

Spuybroek, Lars, "The Motorization of Reality," <u>Archis</u>, no. 11, 1998, pp. 18-21. (Brief mention of RV, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Strauven, Francis, Aldo Van Eyck: The Shape of Relativity, Amsterdam: Architectura & Natura, 1998, pp. 472-477. (RV and Eyck's relationship in architecture)

"2000 & The Century's End," Abitare, December 1998, pp. 51-64, 116. (Section about RV; mentions DSB, SI, <u>Complexity</u>, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Thiel-Siling, Sabine, ed., <u>Icons of Architecture: The 20</u>th <u>Century</u>. Munich, London & New

York: Prestel, 1998, pp. 102-103. (Vanna Venturi House)

Thomas, George, "Wildwood at Heart," <u>University of Pennsylvania Almanac</u>, September/October 1998, pp. 40-41. (Wildwood Studio, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, RV, DSB, SI)

Thomas, George, "The Wildwoods-by-the-Sea: Learning from an `Other-Directed' Place," <u>Penn in Ink</u>, April 1998, pp.1-2. (Describes Wildwood studio project)

Trubiano, Franca, "Forum on Women in Architecture," <u>Penn in Ink</u>, December 1998, p. 9. (DSB as keynote speaker at Penn's conference)

Tufte, Edward R., <u>Envisioning Information</u>. Cheshire, CT: Graphics Press, 1998. (Quotes RV on "ducks;" <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

"Unrepentant Modernist Architect who Seldom had a Design Built, But Considered PostModernism 'The Poison of the Century'," <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>, June 4, 1998. (Brief mention of RV)

Upton, Dell, <u>Architecture in the United States</u>, Oxford History of Art series, Oxford, Oxford

UP, 1998, p. 227, 243, 245, 282. (Mentions <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>, Vanna Venturi House, Guild House)

Urgo, Jacqueline L., "The Way to Sell Wildwoods? Kitschy Plastic and Neon," <u>The Inquirer</u> (South Jersey), May 14, 1998, pp. B1-2. (Wildwoods, SI)

Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, "Terminal traghetti Whitehall: Ritorno a New York (via Las Vegas)," <u>Casabella 658</u>, July 1998, pp. 12-19 (In Italian and English; photos and description of Whitehall designs; brief bios of RV, DSB)

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>Materia</u>, January 1998, pp. 48-52, 59. (Museum of Contemporary Art San Diego at La Jolla)

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Restoration and Renovation of Memorial Hall, Harvard University, Cambridge, MA," <u>Zodiac 19</u>, March-November 1998.

<u>De Verbeelding</u>, [Art History Schoolbook] Voorburg, Holland: Benelux Press, 1998, pp. 115, 248. (Vanna Venturi House; in Dutch)

Vienne, Veronique, "Destination Architecture," <u>Architectural Record</u>, November 1998, pp. 109-111. (Mentions <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u> as the most influential book on the subject of resorts and resort communities)

Webb, Michael, <u>Architects Guide to Los Angeles</u>, published by AIA/LA, 1998, p. 26. (MacDonald Medical Research Laboratory at UCLA)

Williams, Gregory, "A Frames the Spot," <u>The Ellsworth American</u>, October 8, 1998, p. 5. (Kamp Kippy)

Wilson, Linda, "Seattle," <u>Attache</u>, [U.S. Airways Magazine] October 1998, pp. 56-57. (Seattle Art Museum as place to go; photograph of "the Hammering Man")

Wiseman, Carter, "Shaping a Nation" in <u>Twentieth Century American Architecture</u> <u>and</u>

<u>Its Makers</u>. NY & London: W.W. Norton & Company, Inc., 1998. (<u>Learning from Las</u> <u>Vegas</u>, <u>Complexity</u>, Guild House, Vanna Venturi House, Duck Building, Wu Hall, Seattle Art Museum)

Wortman, Marc, "The Hero Takes a Fall," <u>Metropolis</u>, October 1998, pp. 108-113, 152,. (Mention of RV, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Zabalbeascoa, Anatxu, <u>Houses of the Century</u>. Barcelona, Spain: Editorial Gustavo Gili,

SA, 1998, pp. 14-15, 138-142. (Hayden-Coxe House; no Mother's House)

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (1990s)

1999

Abramson, Daniel, "Make History, Not Memory," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, Fall 1999, pp. 78-83. (RV, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, Western Plaza, Copley Square competition, Welcome Park)

http://www.gsd.harvard.edu/research/publications/hdm/back_issues/9abramson.html

Ackerman, James S., Review of <u>The Architecture of Science</u>, <u>Harvard Design</u> <u>Magazine</u>,

Fall 1999, pp. 95-98. (Mentions in depth RV's "Thoughts on the Architecture of the Scientific Workplace" and DSB's "The Hounding of the Snark")

Alessi, Alberto, <u>The Dream Factory: Alessi Since 1921</u>. Milan: Electa, 1999, pp. 50, 76, 94. (Cuckoo Clock, Campidoglio Tea Set, 100% Make-Up)

<u>Alessi General Catalog</u>. Crusinallo, Italy: Alessi, 1999. p. 89. (Tea and Coffee Service of 5 Pieces)

Ameritech Phone Book for Washtenaw County / Greater Ann Arbor / Ypsilanti Area, November 1999. (Cover features a photograph of the University of Michigan stadium)

Anderson, Kurt, <u>Turn of the Century</u>, New York: Random House, May 1999, p.168. (Reference to RV)

Anderton, Frances, "Put It on the Ceiling and Call It High Art," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, October 14, 1999, pp. F1, F8. (Quotes on RV on Las Vegas)

Anderton, Frances, "University of California Loves Architects," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, February 11, 1999, p. F3. (Gonda Goldschmeid lab at UCLA)

André, Jean-Louis et Éric Morin, <u>Intérieur Extérieur: Les Architectes et Leur</u> <u>Maison</u>.

Paris: Éditions du Chêne, 1999. (Photographs of RV's and DSB's house; in French)

Arcidi, Philip, "Machado and Silvetti Reinterprets Princeton's Collegiate Gothic Architecture," <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 1999, pp. 93-7. (Lewis Thomas Laboratory)

<u>Architecture for a Changing World</u>, Fundación Internacional de Síntesis Arquitectónica &

The Aga Khan Trust for Culture, Second edition revised, 1999. (International exhibition of

The Aga Khan Awards for Architecture 1980-1998 - RV listed as a member of the Master Juries 1980-1998)

"Bausparkasse Schwabisch Hall," Catalog, pp. 16. (Picture of Vanna Venturi House; in German)

Betsky, Aaron, "The Architectural Garage," <u>Architectural Digest Motoring</u>, [Supplement to <u>Architectural Digest</u>] no date, pp. 110-117. (House on Long Island Sound, SI, RV) (1999)

Betsky, Aaron, "Flashback to the Future," <u>Architecture</u>, April 1999, pp. 59-63. (RV, SI, Signs of Life Exhibition)

"Between Earth and Sky," Announcement about the Exhibition on Eero Saarinen at the University of Michigan College of Architecture and Urban Planning, October 18, 1999. (RV quoted on his experience with ES, taken from <u>Architecture + Urbanism</u> (A+U), April 1984, pp. 219-220)

"Biblioteca Charles P. Stevenson del Bard College a New York," [Charles P. Stevenson

Library at Bard College] <u>L'Industria Italiana del Cemento</u>, January 1999, pp. 9-11. (Bard College, in Italian)

Biln, John, "The Wide World of Theory," <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 1999, pp. 49-51. (Complexity and Contradiction)

Blake, Jim, <u>Station Point</u>, USA: Two Steps Publishing Co., 1999, pp. 5, 52-53. (Sources of postmodernism)

"Book Reviews," <u>AA Files 40</u>, Winter 1999, pp. 84-87. (Women and the Making of the Modern House - mentions Vanna Venturi & RV)

Branch, Mark Alden, "Blast from the Past," <u>Yale Alumni Magazine</u>, March 1999, p. 28. (RV's influence on A.M. Stern breaking into Post-Modernism)

"Brick in Architecture Awards," <u>Brick in Architecture</u>, vol. 56 no. 2, 1999, p. 4. (Roy and Diana Vagelos Laboratory; also inserted into <u>Architecture</u>, May 1999)

Brown, Patricia Leigh, "Truck Stop's Image Takes Turn Toward Glitz," The New York Times, July 5, 1999. (Comments from Steve Iz. on fast food restaurants, gas stations & truck stops)

Brownstein, Elizabeth Smith, <u>If This House Could Talk</u>. New York: Simon & Schuster, 1999. (Vanna Venturi House)

Bruun, Erik and Jay Crosby, <u>Our Nation's Archive</u>. New York: Black Dog & Leventhal Publishers, 1999, pp. 754-755. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Bucci, Federico, Venturi dalla A...quasi alla Z," Area, March/April 1999, pp. 10-23. (Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

"Building," published for Princeton University by the Office of Development Communications for The Anniversary Campaign for Princeton, 1999. (Mentions VSBA, DSB; quotes RV; Wu Hall, Frist Campus Center, Complexity, Sainsbury Wing, Disney Firehouse)

Bumiller, Elisabeth, "Drawing Plans for Tomorrow's Landmarks," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, June 1, 1999, p. B2. (Brief mention of RV)

Burkhardt, François, "Building [in Naples] Is a Bit Like Dying," <u>Domus 820</u>, November 1999, pp. 2-5. (Brief mention of RV)

Burkhardt, François, "Simplicity and 'New Design' in Germany," <u>Domus 814</u>, April 1999, pp. 76-81. (Brief mention of RV)

Bushnell, Asa, "Class Notes -- '47," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, November 3, 1999, pp. 49-

50. (Mentions RV, photo of RV, mentions Old Salem)

Calendar, Knoll Museum, East Greenville, PA, 1999. (Picture of RV's Sheraton Chair)

Camper, Fred, "On Exhibit: Home Sweet Mobile Homes," <u>Chicago Reader</u>, October 22, 1999, p. 46. (Quotes RV)

Campanelli, Alessandro Pergoli, "Intervista a Robert Venturi," <u>AR</u>, September-October 1999, pp. 35-40. (Interview w/ RV+DSB) (Italian)

"Campus Architecture," <u>The Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, July 7, 1999, p. 4. (Letter to the editor by RV regarding Catesby Leigh's article "Must the Minimum be Maximum?" May 19, 1999) <u>http://www.princeton.edu/~paw/archive_old/PAW98-</u> <u>99/17-0707/0707let.html#story1</u>

Canella, Guido, "La critica di architettura dopo Zevi" [Architectural criticism after Zevi], <u>Zodiac 21</u>, December 1999. p. 7. (Italian/English; brief mention re: RV's "allegorical mimetics" & Louis Kahn; also features articles re: RV by Carlo Olmo, re: Trabant U. Center, re: U. of Delaware, & re: the Gonda (Goldschmied) Center)

Carney, Susan, "Officials Get Update on U-M Plan," <u>Ann Arbor News</u>, June 5, 1999, pp. A1, A13. (University of Michigan Plan)

Carpetto, George, ed., <u>Italian Americans of the Twentieth Century</u>: From the Same <u>Vine</u>, Florida: Loggia Press, 1999, pp. 386-387. (Short bio. of RV)

Cast, David, Review of <u>The Fall and Rise of the Stately House</u>, Peter Mandler, <u>The</u> <u>Journal of Architectural Historians</u>, March 1999, pp. 76-77. (Brief mention of RV, National Gallery)

Chul, Kong, "Mapping Archinet," <u>Space</u>, No. 374, pp. 86-89. (Brief mention of Vanna Venturi House; photograph of Vanna Venturi House)

Collins Jr., James, "The Design Process for The Human Workplace," <u>The</u> <u>Architecture of</u>

<u>Science</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1999, pp. 400-412. (Mentions RV; Wu Hall, Lewis Thomas Laboratory)

Cowie, Denise, "Lessons in Growing," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, pp. E1, E11. (Camden Children's Garden)

Danto, Arthur C., "Degas in Vegas," <u>The Nation</u>, March 1, 1999, pp. 25-28. (RV, DSB, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Davies, Paul, "Robert Venturi and Indian Jones: Enduring American Principles," <u>The Journal of Architecture</u>, Vol. 4, Spring 1999, pp. 111-117.

"Day of the Open Door," <u>FreiRaum</u> [<u>FreeSpace</u>], January 1999, pp. 30-33. (In German; article about the office of VSBA)

DeMasters, Karen, "Joining the Aquarium: A Children's Garden," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, January 10,1999. (Camden Children's Garden)

den Breenjen, David, et al, <u>Typical Eindhoven</u>. Eindhoven, The Netherlands: Park Design

Office, 1999, last page. (RV's work has been inspiration for "The Smallest Museum in the City," a restoration project there. Picture on last page, letter accompanies and explains project; book in Dutch)

Dean, Andrea Oppenheimer, "Listening To: Critics, The Stage is Set," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, January 1999, pp. 68-73. (Mentions RV and vernacular architecture)

Delfosse, Vincente, "Hôtel du Département de la Haute-Garonne," <u>A+</u>, October/November 1999, No. 5, pp. 60-65. (Hôtel du Départemente de la Haute Garonne, Toulouse)

Dugdale, Juanita, "Larger than Life: Letters in the Landscape," <u>Letter Arts Review</u>, Vol. 15, No. 2, 1999, pp. 16-31. (Mentions RV, DSB, SI, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, <u>Complexity</u>)

Dugdale, Juanita, "Rodney Firch Redux," <u>How</u>, February 1999, p. 36. (Mentions <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Dunlop, Beth, <u>A House for My Mother: Architects Build for Their Families</u>. New York:

Princeton Architectural Press, 1999, pp. 48-51. (Vanna Venturi House, House on Long Island Sound --Izenour House)

Egan, Timothy, "What's Doing In Seattle," <u>The New York Times</u>, May 10, 1999, p. 10. (RV mentioned as designer of new Seattle Art Museum.)

Enriquez, Grace, "Silfen Opens," <u>Pennsylvania Current</u> [University of Pennsylvania] September 30, 1999, p. 1. (Williams, Perelman Quadrangle)

Esch, Christian, "At Historical Society, New Look for Old Things," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, September 27, 1999, pp. B1, B7. (PA Historical Society)

Filler, Martin, Review of <u>Venturi, Scott Brown & Associates</u>, Stanislaus von Moos, <u>New York Times Book Review</u>, December 5, 1999, pp. 38-44.

Filler, Martin, "Lives of the Modern Architects," <u>The New Republic</u>, June 21, 1999, pp. 32-

38. (Brief mention of RV)

http://www.thenewrepublic.com/archive/0699/062199/filler062199.html

Filler, Martin, "On Architecture: Eyes on the Prize," <u>The New Republic</u>, April 26 & May 3, 1999, pp. 86-94. (Pritzker Prize, RV, DSB)

Finke, Gail Diebler, edited by Leslie Gallery-Dilworth, FAIA, <u>You Are Here:</u> <u>Graphics that Direct, Explain, & Entertai</u>n. Cincinnati, Ohio: ST Publications, Inc., 1999, pp. 46-47, 172-173. (Harvard Memorial Hall, Signs of Fun Exhibit)

Főiskola, Magyar Iparművészeti, <u>100 Év Formatan (100 Years of Formstudies)</u>. Budapest: Szerzők, 1999, pp. 18, 90. (Hungarian; 2 small drawings by RV, & quote of "Less is a bore"; also includes course description booklet for a class taught by Főiskola).

Ford, Jeremiah III, "Letters: Hope for Campus Architecture," <u>Princeton Alumni</u> <u>Weekly</u>, vol. 100, no. 4, November 3, 1999, pp. 3-4. (letter in response to Catesby Leigh's cover story [May 19] about Princeton architecture and subsequent letters in response, would have hoped for a more profound rebuttal from RV)

Frantz, Douglas, Collins, Catherine, <u>Celebration, U.S.A.</u>, New York: Henry Holt and Company, 1999, pp. 16, 58. (Bank designed by RV & DSB)

Galison, Peter and Emily Thompson, eds., <u>The Architecture of Science</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1999. (RV and/or DSB, VSBA mentioned in the following texts: Collins Jr., James, "The Design Process for The Human Workplace," pp. 400-412, Galison, Peter,

"Buildings and the Subject of Science," pp. 1-25, Gieryn, Thomas F., "Two Faces on Science:

Building Identities for Molecular Biology and Biotechnology," pp. 423-455, Levine, Arnold, "Life in the Lewis Thomas Laboratory," 413-422)

Galison, Peter, "Buildings and the Subject of Science," <u>The Architecture of Science</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1999, pp. 1-25. (DSB mentioned p. 14; RV mentioned 15-17; Lewis Thomas Laboratory)

"A Garden of Delight," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 10, 1999, p. A10. (Camden Children's Garden)

George, Maryanne, "Halo Might Get Sacked," <u>Detroit Free Press</u>, September 6, 1999. (UM Stadium)

Gieryn, Thomas F., "Two Faces on Science: Building Identities for Molecular Biology and

Biotechnology," <u>The Architecture of Science</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1999, pp. 423-455. (Mentions RV, VRSB/VSBA, Lewis Thomas Laboratory)

Goldberger, Paul, "Detroit Tiger," <u>New Yorker</u>, July 12, 1999, pp. 28-33. (Brief mention of RV)

Goldberger, Paul, "100 Years of Design," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, April 1999, pp. 264-458. (Tucker House, Colorado in the 1970s section, pp. 381-401)

Goldberger, Paul, "Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown: Museum of Contemporary Art,

San Diego," <u>Museums for a New Millennium: Concepts, Buildings, Projects</u>, Vittorio Magnago Lampugnani and Angeli Sachs, eds., Munich, London, New York: Prestel Verlag, 1999, pp. 56-61. (Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego)

Gura, Judith B., "Modernism at the Millennium," <u>Echoes</u>, Fall 1999, Vol. 8, No. 2, pp. 50-

73. (Vanna Venturi House, Grandmother Chair)

"HSP Reopens After Restoration," <u>Pennsylvania Correspondent</u>, Fall 1999, Front Page. (Photograph of Ribbon-Cutting Ceremony, with Dan McCoubrey)

Hale, Jonathan, "Harvard Tower Emerges From the Ashes," <u>Architectural Record</u>, April 1999, p. 58. (Harvard Memorial Hall, VSBA)

Hall, Amanda T., "The La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art," unpublished paper, Spring 1999, University of Pennsylvania, Historic Preservation 620. Herring, Hubert B., "Signs of Bygone Days," <u>The New York Times</u>, April 25, 1999, p. 2. (Quotes RV on billboards)

Heskel, Julia, <u>Shepley Bulfinch Richardson and Abbott: Past to Present</u>. Boston, MA:

Shepley Bulfinch Richardson and Abbott, 1999, pp. 5. (Mentions RV working at Yale University)

Hill, Richard, <u>Designs and Their Consequences</u>. New Haven: Yale University Press, 1999, pp. 98, 112, 141-142. (RV, <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>, Brant House)

Hine, Thomas, "Just How Good was Ed Bacon, Really?," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, March 1999, pp. 84-93. (Mentions VSBA's plan for Independence Mall)

"History and Activity of the Max Protech Gallery of New York," <u>Domus 813</u>, March 1999, News section, p. 4. (Brief mention of RV)

Hoberman, J., "Stardust Memories," <u>Neon</u> [Nevada Arts Council], Spring/Summer 1999, p.

15. (Brief mention of RV, DSB, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>; originally printed in <u>Artforum</u>, January 1996)

"Hope for Campus Architecture," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, November 3, 1999, pp. 3-4.

(Letter to the magazine about Catesby Leigh's article, mentions RV, <u>Complexity and</u> <u>Contradiction</u>)

Hoy, Philip, <u>Anthony Hecht in conversation with Philip Hoy</u>. London: Between the Lines

Publishers, 1999, p. 104. (brief mention of RV)

Hughes, Samuel, "Treasures & Travesties," <u>Pennsylvania Gazette</u> [University of Pennsylvania], September/October 1999, p. 38-45. (very brief mention of RV)

<u>Hybrides</u>, Delft University Press, 1999, pp. 44-56. (Written in Dutch, Pics. from <u>Urban Concepts</u>, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, & Chinatown Housing project, chapter on VSBA, re interview w/ DSB & RV.)

"Important Design," <u>Christie's East Catalogue</u>, November 27, 1999, pp. 150-155. (chair series for Knoll Design)

<u>Inspired by Soane</u>, Exhibition catalogue. London: Trustees of Sir John Soane's Museum,

1999, pp. 44-45. (RV and DSB featured, National Gallery, quotes <u>Complexity</u>, "Soane and After," 1986)

Iovine, Julie V., "A Dean's Remodeling Job: Himself," , July 1, 1999, pp. F1, F6. (Mentions

RV in article about Robert A.M. Stern)

Jackle, John A. and Keith A. Sculle, <u>Fast Food: Roadside Restaurants in the</u> <u>Automobile Age</u>. Baltimore, Maryland: Johns Hopkins University Press, 1999, p. 9. (Brief mention of Steve Izenour) "Jesus Mari Lazkano: Ars Fragmentaria," Galeria Antonio Machon, Madrid, January & February 1999.

Jillete, Penn, "Loving Las Vegas," <u>ID Magazine</u>, September/October 1999, pp. 50-53. (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, DSB, RV, SI)

Joselit, David, "Moguls on Main Street," <u>Art in America</u>, January 1999, pp. 51-53. (Mentions RV's design for Disney Main Street)

http://www.findarticles.com/cf_0/m1248/1_87/53560689/p1/article.jhtml?term=ventur i Joselit, David, "Voices, Bodies, and Spaces: The Art of Jenny Holzer." in Joselit, Simon, and Salecl. Jenny Holzer. London: Phaidon Press Limited, 1999. pp. 55, 61, photo on p. 57. (References to RV, DSB, & SI Learning from Las Vegas)

Kahn, Susan M., The Seattle Art Museum: A Post-Modernist Architecture of Ironic SelfDenial," <u>Open House West: Museum Architecture and Changing Civic Identity</u>, Fisher Fine Arts Gallery, USC exhibition catalog, 1999, pp. 7, 40-45. (SAM, RV, DSB, <u>Complexity</u>, <u>Learning</u>)

Kapfinger, Otto, "An introduction to the architecture of Baumsclager & Eberle" $\underline{2G},$ N.11,

1999, pp. 4-7. (Mentions comparisons b
twn. B&E's work and "the 'simple' houses of RV")

Kellogg, Craig, "Joseph Esherick, 1914-1998: A Modest Maverick in California," Architectural Record, February 1999, p. 57. (Brief mention of DSB)

Kent, Bill, "All's Well That Sprawls Well," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, December 1999, pp. 5357. (S. Izenour and Susan Snyder)

Kubany, Elizabeth Harrison, "Crossing the Pond," <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 1999, pp. 79-85, 174. (Sainsbury Wing, quotes DSB)

Kuntz, Tom, "In Architecture, Mortar Isn't the Stuff You Lay On Really Thick," <u>The</u> <u>New York Times</u>, March 28, 1999. (very brief mention of RV and popular culture)

Lampugnani, Vittorio Magnago, <u>The Architectures of the Contemporary City</u>. Tokyo, Japan: YKK Architectural Products, Inc., 1999. (essays included are "The Meaningful City," Denise Scott Brown and excerpts of <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u> <u>in Architecture</u>, Robert Venturi)

Leibowitz, Ed, "Four Takes on a Brave New (Residential) World," <u>LA Times</u> <u>Magazine</u>,

May 16, 1999, pp. 18-24. (DSB's brief essay 'Focus on Family Space. Special Issue on Home & Design)

Leigh, Catesby, "Letters: Campus Architecture," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, vol. 99, no. 17, July 7, 1999, p. 6-7. (response to letters-to-the-Editor, including one from RV, about Leigh's cover story [May 19] on Princeton's post-war architecture)

Leigh, Catesby, "Must the Minimum Be the Maximum?," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u> (<u>PAW</u>), May 19, 1999, pp. 18-27. (Wu Hall, Frist Campus Center)

"Less is a Bore," <u>Discover Design</u>, December 1999, p. 68. (Photos of Guild House, Toulouse, Vanna Venturi House, Queen Anne chair, photo of RV and Denise Scott Brown in dining room; in Japanese)

Levine, Arnold, "Life in the Lewis Thomas Laboratory," <u>The Architecture of Science</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1999, pp. 413-422. (RV, Lewis Thomas Laboratory)

"Light and Verity," <u>Yale Alumni Magazine</u>, March 1999, p. 12. (Yale biomedical research building blurb and model photo.)

Litke, Ronald, "Building a Dream," <u>University Business</u>, Vol. 2, No. 9, November 1999, pp. 38-45. (Quotes RV)

Littlejohn, David, <u>The Real Las Vegas</u>. New York and Oxford: Oxford University Press, 1999, pp. 4-5, 283. (mention of <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Lotus International Index, volumes 1-100, 1964-1998. DSB in LI 5, 9, 28, 39, 50, 55, 58, 69, 72, 73, 74, 89. RV in 4, 5, 8, 9, 28, 39, 50, 55, 58, 69, 72, 73, 74, 75, 89.

Marwick, Arthur, The Sixties: Cultural Revolution in Britain, France, Italy, and the United States, c. 1958-1974, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 1998, pp. 336, 338. ("Venturi's was the true voice of the decade of protest and respect for the rights of the ordinary citizen.") Meier, Barry, "Lost Horizons: The Billboard Prepares to Give Up Smoking," <u>The New York Times</u>, April 19, 1999, pp. A1, A20. (quotes RV on the beauty of billboards)

Midgette, Anne, "Making Philadelphia More Friendly for Its Orchestra," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, March 28, 1999, pp. 37-38.

"Mielparque Nikko Kirifuri Resort, Nikko National Park, Japan 1992-1997," <u>Zodiac</u> <u>20</u>, 1999, pp. 118-135. (Italian & English) (Within larger article on Nikko, includes several images)

Mihm, Stephen, "Milestones, Millstones As Design Marches On," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, Thursday, December 30, 1999, pp. F1, 6-7. (mention of RV's Vanna Venturi House)

Milgrom, Melissa, "The Next Vegas? Sin City East," <u>ID Magazine</u>, September/October 1999, p. 29. (Wildwoods studio, SI, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Miller, Marguerite F., "Rooms with a View -- to Studying," <u>Almanac</u> [University of Pennsylvania], September 14, 1999, p. 8. (Williams Hall)

Moonan, Wendy, "An Architect Who Quietly Left a Mark," <u>The New York Times</u>, September 10, 1999. (brief mention of RV)

Morgan, Bret and Leland M. Roth, <u>Shingle Styles: Innovation and Tradition in</u> <u>American Architecture 1874-1982</u>. New York: Harry N. Abrams, Inc., 1999. (Petrie House Trubek-Wislocki houses)

Morrone, Francis, <u>An Architectural Guidebook to Philadelphia</u>, Salt Lake City, UT: Gibbs

Smith Publisher, 1999, pp. 99, 110-112, 179, 183, 184, 186, 239, 241, 269. (Bio about VSBA;

Ben Franklin Bridge, Franklin Court, Welcome Park, Furness Library, Irvine Auditorium, IAST, Primate Center, Vanna Venturi House)

Muschamp, Herbert, "An Appraisal: A Newly Renovated City Hall Park Offers a Mix of Bucolic and Bunker," <u>New York Times</u>, October 9, 1999. (brief mention of RV)

Nam, Soo Hyoun, Kim Uh II, "Peter Eisenman, Interview," <u>Space</u>, Vol. 380, 9907, 1999, pp. 45-53. (Mentions RV; in Korean and English)

Nasitir, Judith, "20th Century Icons," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, May/June 1999, pp. 84-88. (Quotes DSB about Japanese collection)

Nemeczek, Alfred, <u>Das Build der Kunst</u>. Hamburg: Verlag Gruner + Jahr AG & Co., 1999, p. 156. (Franklin Court; in German)

Nobel, Philip "Bright Lights, Better City," <u>Architecture</u>, December 1999, pp. 74-75. (Brief mention of RV in relation to advertising symbiology; other <u>Architecture</u> mentions: "100 Seminal Events," p. 30; (re: Learning from Las Vegas); "10 Patron Saints," p. 33 (re: J. Irwin Miller); and Dewan, Sheila, "Bring on the Lawyers," pp. 128-129 (brief allusion to RV).)

"100 For the Ages," <u>The Philadelphia Weekly</u>, April 7, 1999, pp. 20-26. (RV and DSB as one of 100 most influential people in the city of Philadelphia)

O'Connor, Michael J., "Columbus, Indiana, Among Country's Best 'Micropolitan' Areas," <u>Architecture</u>, October 1999, p. 39. (Brief mention of RV)

Old Mill Storage advertisement, <u>Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, December 19 & 26, 1999, p. 39. (Advertisement for Old Mill Storage)

Olmo, Carlo, "Tra impegno e racconto: una generazione di storici al lavoro" [Between commitment and narrative: a generation of historians at work], <u>Zodiac 21</u>, December 1999. p. 23. (Italian/English; Re: brief mention of RV's "complexity & contradiction" [concept, not book]; also features articles re: RV by Guido Canella (brief mention), re: Trebant U. Center, re: U. of Delaware, & re: the Gonda (Goldschmied) Center)

"On Exhibit: Home Sweet Mobile Homes," <u>The Chicago Reader</u>," October 21, 1999. (Very brief mention of RV and <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Open House West: Museum Architecture and Changing Civic Identity guest invitation. Photographs of MoCA, La Jolla and Seattle Art Museum.

<u>Our American Century: People Who Shaped the Century</u>, Alexandria, Virginia: Time-Life

Books, 1999, p. 32. (Quick tidbit in context of "The Century's Architectural Avant-Garde")

"Our Towns," <u>Interiors</u>, December 1999, p. 15. (Photograph of The Strip, Las Vegas, 1978)

Owen, David, "The Sultan of Stuff," <u>The New Yorker</u>, July 19, 1999, pp. 52-63. (Alex Shear's collection; quotes RV)

Padjen, Elizabeth, "The Big Gamble," <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 1999, pp. 122-27. (Mentions RV)

Pearman, Hugh, "Dramatic Days for the U.S.," <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 1999, pp. 88-93. (Sainsbury Wing)

Pelli, Cesar, <u>Observations for Young Architects</u>. New York: Monacelli Press, 1999, p. 139. (Mentions RV's name)

"Perelman Quadrangle Moving Ahead," <u>PENNews</u>, Spring 1999, p. 4. (VSBA and Perelman Quadrangle, U Penn)

"Perelman's Progress: Irvine Auditorium and the Silfen Study Lounge," <u>Almanac</u>, [University of Pennsylvania] September 7, 1999. (Perelman Quadrangle)

Peressut, Luca Basso, <u>Musei: Architecture 1990-2000</u>. Pavia: Federico Motta Editore, 1999, pp. 54-63, 272. (National Gallery; in Italian and English)

Perloff, Susan, "A Guide to the Guidebooks," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 2, 1999, pp. 21-22. (Brief mention of RV and DSB, National Gallery)

Phillips, Lisa, <u>The American Century Art & Culture 1950-2000</u>, New York: W. W. Norton & Company, 1999, pp.112, 143-144, 240, 270, 283. (Includes photos of Guild House and pics from LLV; RV, DSB, SI-"first theorists of information architecture")

Prendergast, John, "Work in Progress," <u>Pennsylvania Gazette</u> [University of Pennsylvania] September/October 1999, pp. 22-31. (Perelman Quadrangle, Vagelos Laboratory, Penn IAST work)

Princeton, March 24, 1999. (Cover photo of excavation for Frist Center)

"Record readers were asked: Who is the world's greatest architect?," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, January 1999, p. 26. (In the Dialogue column; VSBA as the world's greatest architects) Review of <u>Iconography and Electronics</u> (in Books section), <u>Dialogue</u>, July 1999, p. 156.

Richardson, Margaret, Stevens, MaryAnne, eds., John Soane, Architect: Master of Space and Light, London: Royal Academy of Arts, December 1999, pp. 55, 59-61. (RV, DSB Sainsbury Wing extension)

Robiglio, Matteo, Review of <u>James Stirling: Scritti di architettura</u>, <u>Domus 814</u>, April 1999, pp. 101-102. (RV, <u>Complexity</u>)

Russell, James. S., "Using Art to Revive Cities," <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 1999, pp. 223225. (Brief mention of VSBA and the Philadelphia Orchestra Hall)

Saffron, Inga, "A Quirky Garden Grows in Camden," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 5, 1999, pp. F5, F11. (Camden Children's Garden)

Safran, Emmanuel, "Ada Karmi-Melamede, Ram Karmi: The Supreme Court, Jerusalem," <u>Domus 813</u>, March 1999, pp. 16-23. (Mention of VSBA as architects of National Gallery)

Seplow, Stephen, "Clothes Made the Man," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, January 31, 1999, pp. 15-19, 22. (Article about Sidney Kimmel; Philadelphia Orchestra Hall, DSB, RV)

<u>Sign Gallery International</u>. Cincinnati, Ohio: ST Publications 1999, p. 76. (Photograph of Trabant Center)

Soames, Enoch, "J'Adore St. Paul's, too," <u>Notes</u>, 3/99, pp. 6-7, 35-36. (RV, VSBA, <u>Complexity</u>, <u>Iconography</u>)

Society of Fellows of the American Academy in Rome Newsletter, Fall 1999, pp. 16-17. (Photo of RV at Mark Hampton gala)

Solon, Thomas E., "A Pragmatic Rehabilitation The Continuing use of Arisbe, Home of C.S. Pierce," <u>Cultural Resource Management</u>, Vol. 22, No. 5, 1999. pp. 35-38. (RV mentioned for A Preliminary Presentation of Ideas for the Charles S. Peirce Society)

"Study in Shadows," <u>The Valley News</u> (Hanover, NH), February 18, 1999 (Vol. 47, No. 253), Front page. (Photograph of student sitting in Rauner Library of Webster Hall, Dartmouth College)

Sudjic, Deyan, <u>Home The Twentieth-Century House</u>, New York: Watson-Guptill Publications, 1999, pp. 77, 80-81. (Vanna Venturi house)

"Tall Tales," <u>Metropolis</u>, December 1999, p. 128. (Photograph of the Strip, Las Vegas, 1978)

Teller, Juergen, "Home Alone," <u>W Magazine</u>, December 1999, p. 256-283. (Photograph of Stephanie Seymour at the Brant House, Greenwich)

Thomaselli, Rich, "Bollinger to Reconsider Controversial Stadium Halo," <u>Ann Arbor</u> <u>News</u>, September 6, 1999. (UM Stadium)

Thorne, Martha, ed., <u>The Pritzker Architecture Prize: The First Twenty Years</u>. New York: Harry N. Abrams Inc., Publishers, 1999. (RV and the Pritzker Prize)

<u>UCLA Annual Financial Report</u>, 1998-1999, p. 17. (Photograph of Gonda Goldschmeid Lab)

Valdes, Lesley, "A Celebrity Flutist Content with Banter, Careless Facility," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 18, 1999. (Irvine Auditorium, University of Pennsylvania)

Vanderbilt, Tom, "It's a Mall World After All," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, Fall 1999, pp.

89-93. (Mentions RV)

 $\underline{http://www.gsd.harvard.edu/research/publications/hdm/back_issues/9onplace_vander_bilt.htm l}$

Vanderbilt, Tom, "Wet Dreams," <u>ID Magazine</u>, September/October 1999, pp. 70-75. (Brief mention of RV and DSB, <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Velux America Brochure, March 1999, p.7. (Photograph of Blair Hall, Princeton University)

"Venturi, Scott Brown & Associates," <u>A+</u>, 159, August-September 1999, p. 27. (In "Infos' section; brief paragraph about Hôtel du Département de la Haute Garonne within context of VSBA work, <u>Iconography and Electronics</u>)

"Venturi, Scott Brown & Assoc.," <u>Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, December 1999, pp. 78-79. (Nikko Kirifuri) von Moos, Stanislaus, "À rebours. Or the logic of the Trojan Horse," Zodiac 21, December 1999, pp. 61-66. (Italian/English; brief mention of RV in relation to Zevi's "critica operativa") von Moos, Stanislaus, "Penn's Shadow," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, Fall 1999, pp. 45-51.

(VSBA and Philadelphia) von Moos, Stanislaus, "Visuelle Peristaltik," <u>Werk,</u> <u>Bauen + Wohnen</u>, April 1999, pp. 619. (RV, DSB, National Gallery, Yale Mathematics Building, Bryn Mawr College, Berlin Embassy, North Canton Town Center, MacDonald Medical Lab, Whitehall Ferry Terminal) von Moos, Stanislaus, <u>Venturi, Scott Brown & Associates - 1986-1998</u>, New York: The Monacelli Press, 1999. (Includes an interview by Mary McLeod)

Weiss, Glenn, "In Praise of SAM," <u>Seattle</u>, Vol.8 No. 11, December 1999, pp. 50, 79. (Seattle Art Museum)

"Winners Circle," <u>The New York Times</u>, June 9, 1999, p. E1. (Mentions RV as part of Pritzker Prize Exhibition)

<u>World Architecture</u>, "Events" section, April 1999, p. 41. (Brief mention of RV as one of exhibitors in the Pritzker Exhibit at the Art Institute of Chicago)

"Yale Constructs Symposium," <u>Retrospecta 1998-1999</u>, Yale School of Architecture, pp. 130131. (Brief mention of RV's lecture at Yale University Yale Constructs Symposium, 4/99)

Yee, Roger, "20 20 Vision," <u>Contract Design</u>, December 1999, pp. 22-23. (Mentions Sainsbury Wing as winner of 1991 Best Interior Installations, 1975-1999)

Zaretsky, Mark, "Yale Shows off Building Plans," <u>New Haven Register</u>, Thursday, February 11, 1999, pp. A1, A11. (Yale Medical Lab)

Zeiger, Lisa, "MoCO Grande," <u>Interiors</u>, August 1999, pp. 42-49. (Very brief mention of RV)

2000

"3 days in Boston," <u>Interiors</u>, April 2000, pp.75-76. (Mentions VSBA designed Loker Commons and has a photo of Memorial Hall)

<u>44 Celebrity Eyes in a Museum Storeroom</u>, The University of Pennsylvania Museum of Archaeology and Anthropology, April 15, 2000, pp 30-31. (Photo of DSB & RV and short text, in their words, describing the object they selected)

"2000 Gala Honors Chuck Close," <u>SOF News</u>, fall 2000, pp.14-15. (Photo of RV talking to Agnes Gund at the event)

Ábalos, Iñaki, <u>La buena vida</u>, Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili, S.A., 2000, pp. 57-59. (In Spanish, images of Mothers House)

Adams, Jen, "Princeton Hits Puberty," <u>The Daily Princetonian</u>, September 13, 2000, p. 13. (Editorial/Opinion column on Frist)

"Addition to H.H. Richardson's Ames Library wins approval after delays," <u>Architectural Record</u>, September 2000, p. 30. (VSBA's '96 proposed addition proved too controversial and resigned - Schwartz/Silver Architects have proposed a new plan)

Albrecht, Donald, Ellen Lupton and Steven Skov Holt, <u>Design Culture Now:</u> <u>National Design Triennial</u>, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, March 2000, p. 183.

(<u>LLV</u>)

<u>Alessi 2000</u>, Crusinallo, Italy: F.A.O. s.p.a., 2000, p.139. (Catalog- "The Campidoglio" RV design, oval tray.)

"Alumni News," Penn in Ink, September 2000, p. 8. (Photo of Toulouse)

"Ambiance « toulousaine » à la 10e Fête du Printemps," <u>Le Courrier des Etats-Unis</u>, April 15, 2000. (Short summary of celebration)

American Institute of Architects, <u>Philadelphia Architecture 2000</u> <u>Catalogue/Directory</u>, May 4-6, 2000, p. 160. (Listing of AIA participants)

Anderson, Carla, "Ruling on razing Dilworth house delayed," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 13, 2005. (Dilworth dispute: demolition vote put off another month. Fumo a fan of Venturi, but not in place of Dilworth house)

Apple Jr., R.W., "Renaissance on the Schulkill," <u>New York Times</u>, May 26, 2000, p. B38. (Mentions Franklin Court, refers to RV as the "father of Pop Architecture")

Apple Jr., R.W., "Spinning Mirages Like Cotton Candy," <u>New York Times</u>, October 27, 2000. (Las Vegas)

Architecture Faculty Exhibition at the College of Design Arts, Drexel University, Announcement card, February 7-March 2, 2000. (Photograph of A-Frame at Kamp Kippy, Mt. Desert Island, ME)

"Architecture Firms Ranked by 1999 Local Billings," <u>Philadelphia Business Journal</u>, December 22-28 2000, p. 47. (VSBA ranked 12th) <u>Architecture for Postal Services in Japan</u>, Japan: Facilities Department, Ministry of Posts &

Telecommunications, March 2000, pp.66-69. (Written in Japanese, photos of Nikko-"Postal Savings Comprehensive Resort")

As pras, Heather, "Frist, McGraw families on hand for dedication of campus center," $\underline{\text{Daily}}$

Princetonian, October 23, 2000. (Frist's opening events, RV quote)

Azara, Pedro and Charles Guri, <u>Architects on Stage</u>, Barcelona, Spain: Gustavo Gili, 2000, pp.35-37, 78-83. (Discusses stage & exhibition design in 90's, mentions Franklin Court, National Football Hall of Fame, and has section covering the ICA exhibit with photos)

Bandon, Alexandra, "Classic Houses," <u>This Old House</u>, January/February 2000, p. 109. (Drawing of Vanna Venturi House, example of Postmodern houses)

"Beautiful Buildings," <u>The Michigan Daily</u>, July 10, 2000, p.4. (Critical of the new buildings being built on UMich. Campus-)

"Bending the Rules," <u>World Architecture</u>, May 2000, pp. 82-85. (Discusses public housing in

Spain, compares RGR architects to RV, regarding the use of a mottled brick exterior-Pop "Venturian" reference.)

Biemiller, Lawrence, "Dartmouth's New Library: Concrete, Wiring, and Decisions, Decisions," <u>The Chronicle of Higher Education</u>, July 28, 2000, p. B2. (Baker Berry Library attempting completion deadline)

Bizen, Peter, "Bringing structural strength to landmarks old and new," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia</u>

<u>Inquirer</u>, September 11, 2000, pp. E1, E5. (Mentions RV designed Franklin Court and Keast & Hood were the structural engineers)

Blaze, Harry, "Firehouse sign dwarfs the competition," <u>The Trenton Times</u>, June 14, 2000, p. A2. (Article focuses on the size of the sign, Blaze suggests he is complaining about it, yet describes it as "breathtaking")

Boasberg, Leonard, "Pew Trust's Aid to Exhibitions Extended," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, April 27, 2000. (Pew grant for VSBA retrospective at PMA)

Bennett, Paul, "The Other Side of the Fence: What Drives Landscape Architecture Now," <u>Architectural Record</u>, January 2000, pp. 59. (Nikko, mentions Andropogon, no mention at all of Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc.

Bey, Lee, "Grand designs for Gary," <u>Chicago Sun-Times</u>, December 18, 2000, p.13. (Discusses selection of RV for project & possibilities)

Binzen, Peter, "Bringing structural strength to landmarks old and new," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 11, 2000, pp.E1-E5.

Blazer, Werner, <u>Begegnungen: an architect meets architects</u>, Switzerland: Birkhäuser, 2000, pp. 62-63. ("Venturi to me seems to be free of material constraints and therefore able to take up the problems of design in an individual way.") "Brown, Denise Scott," <u>Who's Who in America 2001</u>, Vol. 1 A-K, US: Marquis Who's Who, 2000, p. 636.

Brown, Liz, ed., Zoo, issue 7, November 2000, pp. 86-87. (Venice Biennale Feature)

Burnhans, Dirk, "Last of the White Towers," <u>Burger Boy</u>, fall 2000, 2.6, pp. 4-6. (SI is quoted and <u>White Towers</u> is listed in the Biblio for the article)

Cannell, Michael, "Cardinal Rules," <u>Architecture</u>, July 2000, pp.60-64, 140. (Describes NMAI's process of building the new museum, mention's DSB's work, "The Way of the People")

Caro, Margaret Rose, "Mountain Medley," <u>Hospitality Design</u>, July-August 2000, pp. 54-

57. (Several exterior & interior photos of Nikko project w/ article)

Cast, David, Review of <u>Wren's "Tracts" on Architecture and Other Writings</u>, Lydia M. Soo,

The Journal of Architectural Historians, June 2000, pp. 251-252. (RV mention)

Chul, Kong, "Mapping Archinet," <u>Space</u>, No. 374, pp. 86-89. (Brief mention of Vanna Venturi)

Chao, Sonia R., ed., <u>The Making of Miami Beach: 1933-1942 The Architecture of</u> <u>Lawrence Murray Dixon</u>, New York: Rizzoli International Publications, Inc., 2000, pp.5, 217, 224. (Mentions DSB brought RV to see Miami & discovered South Beach also -Paul Goldberger wrote the foreword)

"Chutzpah, Thy Name is Zaha," <u>Architecture</u>, June 2000, pp.32-33. (An article describing Zaha Hadid's speech at the 2000 AIA convention goes on to describe the exchange DSB had with Zaha during an Urban Thinking panel; also mentions DSB & RV receiving the HB Giants of Design Award)

Ciorra, Pippo, "Venturi via dal Moderno," <u>Alias-il Manifesto,</u> June 10, 2000. (Written in Italian)

Claflen Jr., George L., "Framing Independence Hall," <u>Places</u>, fall 2000, pp.60-69. (Discusses plans of Independence Mall-includes VSBA graphics of their plan for I.M.)

Clark, Anna, "Bollinger defends course on gay culture," <u>The Michigan Daily</u>, April 14, 2000, (Web). (Life Sciences Institute approval & reaction)

Clark, Anna, "Halo, Goodbye," <u>The Michigan Daily</u>, January 7, 2000, (Web). (UM Stadium)

Cohen, Jon, "Designer Labs: Architecture Discovers Science," <u>Science</u>, September 2000, (Web). (Venturi-Payette molecular biology lab project for Princeton-shell/interior design)

Cohen Ragas, Meg, "Urban Renewal," <u>Philadelphia</u>, October 2000, pp. 98-112. (Society Hill house includes works done by Philadelphia artists and RV)

Collyer, Stanley, "From Ubiquitous Intersection to Village Icon Wheeling Millenium Plaza Competition," <u>Competitions</u>, spring 2000, pp.32-33. (Steve Izenour/Rodney Robinson received an honorable mention for their entry - photo of images) "Construction Begins on New Medical School Building," <u>Yale Today</u>, 3.4, July 2000, p. 5.

Cramer, Ned, "Power Outage," <u>Architecture</u>, May 2000, p. 138-145. (Description & photos of Toulouse and comments on the perception of VSBA)

"Deconstructing Halo," The Michigan Daily, January 18, 2000, p. (UM Stadium)

Donohue, Amy, "21st-century prep," <u>Philadelphia</u>, October 2000, pp.72-77. (RV mentioned as an alum of Episcopal Academy)

Eisenberg, Paul, "Suburban office parks don't have to be dull," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Business Journal</u>, November 17-23, 2000, pp. 23,28. (Quotes from SI)

"El Capitolio de Toulouse," <u>Arquinauta.com</u>, June 2000, p. 72. (Written in Spanish, brief article w/ exterior photo - Matt Wargo.)

"El premi Dècada recau en l'edifici de la Fundació Tàpies," <u>El Periódico</u>, June 21, 2000. (Brief RV mention)

Elgass, Jane R., "Life Sciences Institute Building project approved," <u>The University</u> <u>Record</u> [The University of Michigan], April 17, 2000, (Web) (Description & reaction)

"Els Edificis Han De Comunicar," <u>Inde</u>, July 2000, pp.6-10. (Interview w/ DSB & RV from their time spent in Barcelona, written in Catalan, several photos, including cover.)

Enders, David, "Removal of Halo Letters to Cost \$100K," <u>The Michigan Daily</u>, January 13, 2000, p. 1A. (UM Stadium)

Evitts, Ronald, "French Connection," <u>Architecture</u>, July 2000, p. 27. (Letter from Ron Evitts regarding Toulouse coverage in May issue)

Filipek, Lorraine Henrietta, "The Patterns of Our Lives, Toward a Complex, Living Architecture," 2000. (Thesis submitted to U. Colorado at Denver - Part 4 "The Architects" focuses on VSBA)

Filler. Martin, "Goodbye, Columbus," <u>The New Republic</u>, August 28 & September 4, 2000, pp. 30-33. (Mentions RV & DSB)

Filler, Martin, "Learning from Irony," <u>AV Monographs 84</u>, Madrid, España: Arquitectura

Viva, July-August 2000, pp. 82-97. (Section on RV & DSB Filler wrote for a monograph on

"the American Century" of architecture, several photos of drawings, buildings, Las Vegas to Seattle Art Museum)

Filler. Martin, "Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown," <u>House Beautiful</u>, June 2000, pp. 45-47. (Giants of Design issue; Photo of DSB & RV, works; brief overview of projects)

Filler. Martin, "Shafts of Light," <u>The New Republic</u>, February 7, 2000, pp. 28-33. (Mentions RV, <u>C+C</u>, Sainsbury Wing)

Filler. Martin, "Tate Modern and the crisis of minimalism. More or Less," <u>The New</u> <u>Republic</u>, June 19, 2000, pp. 36-41. (Discusses Herzog & de Meuron's experience

with museum commissions; RV & DSB mention, re- Sainsbury Wing adapted Soane's coffered skylight effect)

Filler, Martin, "Women's Work," <u>House Beautiful</u>, November 2000. (Article on the Bard

Graduate Center for Studies' exhibition- Knoll Queen Anne chair ascribed to RV & DSB for $1^{\rm st}$ time)

Finkelpearl, Tom, <u>Dialogues in Public Art</u>, United States: Massachusetts Institute of Technology, 2000, pp. 154-170. (Description of firm/work, overview of projects, focusing on Franklin Court, which initiates the interview)

Fiske, Diane, "AIA convention focuses on 'Livable Communities'," <u>Art Matters</u>, June 2000,

p. 23. (Article on AIA convention- DSB was part of a panel - "Brown warned architects not to dictate other individuals' tastes...")

Fiske, Diane, "New Approaches to Laboratory Design," <u>Architecture Week</u>, No. 12, August 2, 2000.

<u>Fodor's Exploring London</u>, March 2000, pp. 50-51. (National Gallery listing, briefly describes the addition designed by RV)

Frank, Mary Jo, "New commons building to encourage sense of community," <u>The</u> <u>University Record</u> (U. Michigan), September 25, 2000, p.5.

Fretton, Tony, "Into the void: Herzog & de Meuron's Tate Modern," <u>Architecture</u> <u>Today</u>, June 2000, pp.34-42. (Mentions lighting in the "Venturi extension to National Gallery")

Friedman, Alice T., "The Luxury of Lapidus," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, summer 2000, pp. 39-47. (RV & DSB are referred to, along with Robert A.M. Stern, for their works and texts)

"Frist has won over University's toughest critics- it's students," <u>Daily Princetonian</u>, October 23, 2000. < http://www.dailyprincetonian.com >

Fukui, Sadako, <u>Momen Kuden</u>, Japan: Hosei University Publishing, March 15, 2000, pp.322-323. (Written in Japanese, A History of Momen (cotton)- hand down by word of mouth.)

"The Generic and the Dramatic," <u>Architecture + Design (A+D)</u>, Vol. 17, No. 1, JanuaryFebruary 2000, pp. 34-40. (Nikko Kirifuri)

Gambardello, Joseph A., "Design students envision a future for Camden and surrounding sprawl," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 10, 2000. (Description of SI and Susan Snyder's studio)

Gatje, Robert F., <u>Marcel Breuer: A Memoir</u>, New York: The Monacelli Press, 2000; p. 210 (cites RV as one of the architects under consideration to be the one to oversee design for a site that would be a "gateway to New Haven" coming off the CT Turnpike)

Gehl, Jan and Kars Gemzoe, <u>New City Spaces</u>, The Danish Architectural Press: Bogtrykkeriet Skive, Denmark, 2000, p. 236-237. (Welcome Park) George, Maryanne, "It's Good-Bye to Halo at U-M," <u>Detroit Free Press</u>, January 13, 2000. (UM Stadium)

Gilfillian, Trudi, "Still Dancing to Doo-Wop in Wildwood," <u>The Press of Atlantic City</u>, June 4, 2000, pp. G1-G2. (Several quotes from SI, describes the visual language of doo-wop, discusses old vs. new in Wildwood.)

Goldhagen, Sarah Williams and Réjean Legault, eds., <u>Anxious Modernisms:</u> <u>Experimentation in Postwar Architectural Culture</u>, Cambridge: MIT Press, 2000, pp. 11, 93.

Goldsmith, Diane, "Designs that take dares," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 13, 2000, pp.

E1, E4, E5. (Article on the "Philadelphia Designs" product design exhibit at City Hall that VSBA is exhibiting one of the Knoll chairs. Photo of DSB & RV w/ chairs & VSBA work.)

Goldsmith, Diane, "Locking up a N.Y. design exhibit," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 8,

2000, pp. E1,2. (SI mention- helped mount exhibit at Charter High School for Architecture & Design)

Graduate School of Fine Arts, University of Pennsylvania, <u>Catalog: 1998-2000</u>, University of Pennsylvania. (RV and DSB)

Hanks, David A. and Anne Hoy, <u>Design for Living</u>, Paris: Flammarion, 2000, pp. 146-47, 166-67. (Features Knoll chairs-photos and brief description of ideas)

"Historias del siglo, "<u>Arquitectura Viva</u>, January/February 2000. (Architectural cartoonist, Focho, spoofs the ideas of different architects using popular comic strips, RV is one of 50 architects in this issue- RV is brought to Charlie Brown to explain complexity and contradiction.)

"History of the School of Architecture," <u>Dialogue</u>, July 2000, 112-113. (Written in Chinese & English. Mentions RV attended Princeton, also article on Penn campus design)

"Honor roll of the arts," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 21, 2000. (Arts & Entertainment section, photo of RV & DSB- honoring artists associated with Philadelphia)

Iams, David, "Some parties that took to the skies," [Society column], <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, April 18, 2000. (Mentions RV & DSB's appearance at PMA's reception for "44 Celebrity Eyes in a Museum Storeroom")

"Island Retreat," <u>Architecture + Design</u>, May-June 2000, pp. 68-72. (Several photos, minimal text about the Dehavenon house)

Jay, Hilary, "Have a Seat," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, August 27, 2000, p. 23. (Article on Richard Schultz's Topiary line of furniture, refers to VSBA's foray furniture & accessories)

Johnson, Hillary, "The Economy of Modernism," <u>Worth</u>, July/August 2000, pp. 84-93. (Article about Columbus architecture, photo of Fire Station 4; brief statement on RV, photo of Gonda Goldschmeid Lab) Kent, Bill, "Cathedrals, Casinos, & Cultural Context," <u>Swarthmore College Bulletin</u>, September 2000. (Article on Steve Iz.'s & VSBA's work, Steve's experience at Swarthmore, Las Vegas...)

Kirkham, Pat, ed., <u>Women Designers In The USA 1900-2000 Diversity and</u> <u>Difference</u>, New York: Yale University Press, 2000, pp. 69, 77, 323. (Book accompanies the exhibition, photo of DSB & RV, Knoll Queen Anne chair)

Kohler, Robert, "Perelman Quad Ornaments," <u>Penn Almanac</u>, September 19, 2000, p. 2.

Lacayo, Richard, "What Will Our Skyline Look Like," <u>Time</u>, February 21, 2000, pp. 80-82. (Quotes DSB and RV)

"La Fête du Printemps un Grand Succès," <u>French-American Chamber of Commerce</u> <u>2000 Summer Newsletter</u>, summer 2000, pp. 1, 3, 4. (Photos of RV & DSB, guests of honor for strengthening the Philadelphia-France connection with the design of the Haute Garonne Capitol Bldg.)

"La Fundació Tàpies estrena el premi Dècada d'arquitectura," <u>Auui,</u> June 21, 2000. (Spanish article written during RV & DSB's trip to Barcelona)

"La vitalitat de BCN sedueix el postmedern Robert Venturi," <u>El Periódico</u>, June 20, 2000. (Spanish article written during RV & DSB's trip to Barcelona)

"Learning from the Halo," <u>Ann Arbor Observer</u>, June 2000, p. 11. (Describes the removal of the Mich. Stadium halo, the approval of the Life Sciences Inst. plan, & Commons appointment)

"Learning to Love What You Love to Hate: Excursions in the Everyday Vernacular," <u>Cite</u>, 46:

Fall 1999 – Winter 2000, p. 3. (Listing of Steven Izenour's Lecture at Gerald D. Hines College of Architecture at University of Houston on 2/1/2000)

Leibowitz, Ed, "Out from under the Wrecking Ball," <u>Smithsonian</u>, December 2000, pp. 112-

118, 120, 122. (Googie architecture - quote from DSB - recalls her initial "Googie misgivings," then \underline{LLV})

Lee, Denny, "Gambling on Illusory Homes," <u>interiors</u>, March 2000, pp.43-44. (Article about the Consumer Electronics Show in Las Vegas, mentions RV, <u>Learning from</u> <u>Las Vegas</u>)

Lee, Kevin, "Perelman Quadrangle Back to the Future," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, November/December 2000, p. 16. (Perelman official opening)

Lee, Richard H., "Department of Architecture, Graduate School of Fine Arts, University of

Pennsylvania," <u>Dialogue</u>, March 2000. (Interview with D. Leatherbarrow & R. Wesley-RV & DSB mentioned for teaching there)

Lefaivre, Liane, "Burgers, Fries, and a Side Order of Mies," <u>Architecture</u>, July 2000, pp.67-69, 138. (Article on Cantor Diner, designed by Mies Van der Rohe- never built. RV & DSB mention: decorated shed, Las Vegas.)

Leggio, Gail, "Shingle Styles," <u>American Arts Quarterly</u>, winter 2000, pp. 8-13. (Book review: describes the book as tracing the S.S. tradition from Richardson to RV, cites the Petrie house as an example.)

Leigh, Catesby, "A Critic's Glass House: the erring ways of Herbert Muschamp," National Review, October 28-29, 2000. (Mentions RV & <u>C+C</u>)

Lemann, Nicholas, "No Man's Town," <u>The New Yorker</u>, June 5, 2000, pp. 42-48. (Article discussing Philadelphia's development, describes RV as "Philadelphia's greatest architect" regarding the POH commission going to Vi oly)

Lerup, Lars, <u>After the City</u>, Cambridge, Massachusetts: Massachusetts Institute of Technology Press, 2000. (Specific mention on p. 26 of DSB & RV as "realists," but RV has marked relevant passages throughout)

Levin, Anne, "Landmark design," <u>The Times</u>, November 5, 2000, pp. AA-AA12. (Trenton Central Fire Headquarters- quotes from TK & RV - comments on the use of signage, the older firehouse building)

Lidz, Frank, "Brothers Who Practice the Art of the Put-On," <u>New York Times</u>, July 2, 2000, section 2. (Article about the Coen Brothers, compares their reinventing film genres to RV "re-doing an art museum")

Litt, Steven, "Modernville, U.S.A.," <u>Architecture</u>, February 2000, pp. 40-41. (Re: RV's Fire Station No. 4)

Lowry, Patricia, "City Panel to Review 20 Formal Submissions for Riverfront Project," <u>Pittsburgh Post-Gazette</u>, January 14, 2000, B1-B2. (JD Riverlife-Pittsburgh)

Mallon, Thomas, "A Shore Fling," <u>Preservation</u>, July/August 2001, pp. 28-35. (Mentions Penn's Wildwood Studio)

"Many Faces, Many Voices: Reunions 2000," <u>Princeton</u>, summer 2000. (Several quotes from alumni who attended the reunion, RV quote)

Meredith, Robyn, "Town Aspires to Landmark Status," <u>The New York Times</u>, January 2, 2000, p. 16. (RV, Fire Station No. 4)

Milgrom, Melissa, "Boardwalk on the Wild Side," <u>Travel Holiday</u>, June 2000, pp.38-41. (Compares Wildwood to Las Vegas strip, quotes from SI, mentions LLV)

Miller, Donald, "Wright from Wrong," <u>Pittsburgh Post-Gazette</u>, January 22, 2000, pp. B1-

2. (Very brief mention of RV)

Miller, Naomi, "Mapping Cities," Boston University Art Gallery, January 14-February 25, 2000, Exhibition Catalogue. Boston, MA: Trustees of Boston University, 2000, p. 18. (RV's image "Roma Interrotta," 1979)

"Millennium Messages," Exhibition Catalogue, Heckscher Museum of Art & the Smithsonian

Institution Traveling Exhibition Service, November 21, 1999-January 30, 2000. (VSBA, "A Capsule History of 20th Century Architecture")

Moix, Llàtzer, "La Fundació Tàpies gana el premio Década, que convoca Oscar Tusquets," <u>La Vanguardia</u>, June 21, 2000. (Photo of Oscar Tusquets w/ article)

Moix, Llàtzer, "Vivimos un 'revival' de la arquitectura abstracta, totalmente pasada de moda," <u>La Vanguardia</u>, June 21, 2000. (Spanish newspaper, DSB & RV photo and interview.)

Moody, Fred, "3 days in Seattle," <u>Interiors</u>, October 2000, pp. 115-116. (Seattle Art Museum listed under "3 Must-Sees")

Morgan, Mary, "U-M Halo Symbols, Letters Coming Down," <u>The Ann Arbor News</u>, January 13, 2000. (UM Stadium)

Morgan, Mary, "Report: Halo Might Come Down by Fall," <u>The Ann Arbor News</u>, January 7, 2000. (UM Stadium)

Mosely, Caroline, "Can Frist bring Princeton together?" <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, October 11, 2000, pp. 3, 22-25. (Tells of all of Frist's uses and spaces, includes photos of the exterior and interior.)

Moss, Murray, "Seven Honored For Design Work," <u>New York Times</u>, May 16, 2000, p. B2. (Brief mention of HB awards + RV quote)

Muschamp, Herbert, "The Context Isn't Limited To The Visible," <u>New York Times</u>, July 9, 2000, p.28. (RV mention, postmodern arch. movement begun in the 1960's with his work.)

Muschamp, Herbert, "The Guggenheim's East Side Vision," <u>New York Times</u>, April 17, 2000. (Justifies Gehry's design with RV's <u>C+C</u>)

Muschamp, Herbert, "On Staten Island, the New Media Are the Message," <u>New York</u> <u>Times</u>, February 27,2000. (Staten Island ferry project)

Muschamp, Herbert, "A Rare Opportunity for Real Architecture in New York," <u>New</u> <u>York Times</u>, October 22, 2000. (Discusses the selection of an architect for the new Times headquarters- mentions the influence of C+C on his generation)

Muschamp, Herbert, "When Getting to It Is Part of a Museum's Aesthetic," <u>York</u> <u>Times</u>, November 26, 2000. (RV quote/mention- "bill-ding" board)

<u>Neon</u>, summer 2000. (Magazine from the Nevada Arts Council- few paragraphs on RV, DSB Learning from Las Vegas)

"New Partners: The Aquarium & the Camden Children's Garden," <u>Soundings</u>, summer 2000. (Describes the garden and how it is associated with the Aquarium)

"News," <u>Domus</u>, February 2000, p. xii. (Re: Max Protech Gallery and RV's furniture design)

Nielsen, Tom, Boris Brorman Jensen, and Peter Hemmersam, <u>Arkitecturgalleriet</u> <u>18</u>, Dansk Arkitektur Center: Denmark, April 2000, pp.2-3, 12-13, 20-21, 28-29. (Catalog from the exhibition- comprised of research Ph.D. students from Arhus, Denmark compiled when comparing Arhus to Las Vegas based on <u>LLV</u>)

"An Oasis of Architecture in Indiana's Cornfields," <u>International Herald Tribune</u>, January 15-16, 2000. (Short article on Columbus, Indiana's architecture, RV Quote) Ockman, Joan and Nicholas Adams, "Forms of Spectacle," <u>Casabella</u>, December 1999January 2000, pp. 4-5. (Mentions RV, DSB, SI, <u>LLV</u>; in Italian and English)

Ockman, Joan and Nicholas Adams, "Sign City: The Redevelopment of Times Square," <u>Casabella</u>, December 1999-January 2000, pp. 24-31. (Mentions RV and DSB; in Italian and English)

"Off the Record," <u>Architectural Record</u>, December 2000, p.34. (Announcement that VSBA will design a media center in Gary)

Officiana Edizioni, Rome: Officina Edizioni, 2000, p.29. (Catalog? "Roma Interrotta" is listed on this page.)

Olson, Sheri, "How Seattle learned to stop worrying and love Rem Koolhaas' plans for a new Central Library," <u>Architectural Record</u>, August 2000, pp. 120-125. (Recalls Seattle Art Museum's initial public reception)

"Out of the Ordinary: The Architecture and Design of Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates." <u>http://www.philamuseum.org/exhibitions/exhibits/venturiscott.shtml</u> (12/4/00).

Pasanella, Marco, <u>Living in Style Without Losing Your Mind</u>, New York: Simon & Schuster, 2000, p.185. (Lists <u>LLV</u> as one of his resources- "in order to design well, it's more important to be humble than to be graced by God.")

Patrick, Reginald, "Officials really dig work at Whitehall," <u>Staten Island Advance</u>, September 26, 2000. (Reports on Whitehall's ceremonial "groundbreaking" and the history of the project. VSBA's designs and involvement were mentioned.)

"Perelman Quad, Complete," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, September/October 2000, pp. 34-35.

(Photos by Greg Benson- Penn Shield-exterior/interior details)

"The Perelman Quadrangle University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania," <u>Dialogue</u>, July 2000, pp. 54-61. (Written in Chinese & English. Includes drawings and photos, by Julie Marquart, of Houston Hall, Wynn Commons, and Irvine, also article on Princeton School of Arch.)

<u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, June 2000, p.10. (Member news section, announces the summer '99 opening of the Hotel du Département of the Haute-Garonne, Toulouse)

<u>The Philadelphia Daily News</u>, May 30, 2000, p. 44. News clipping (States that Billy Joel

"will now live in a three-story house designed by RV, on Morgan's Island"- though, not true)

Pisani, Mario, "L'architettura alle soglie del nuovo millenio," <u>Enciclopedia</u> <u>Universale dell'Arte</u>, Novara: Instituto Geografico De Agostini, 2000, pp. 430-431. (Italian)

Pitts, Antoine, "Bollinger: U-M's 'halo' to go blue," <u>The Ann Arbor News</u>, June 15, 2000. (Discusses halo controversy and decision to change the color, mentions RV)

"A Place for Mom," <u>Art & Antiques</u>, March 2000, p.92. (Brief article, photo of interior & exterior)

Portoghesi, Paolo, "Introduction," <u>Materia</u>, 2000 No. 31, pp. 2-7. (Image of drawing/writing of RV's - "WHOM WE ADORE - LEARN FROM" ...RV included in a list of architects that have in some way benefited from Borromini)

"Postings: Work Begins on Battery Landing for Staten Island Service; Coming Up: One Ferry Terminal, Hold the Clock," <u>New York Times</u>, November 12, 2000. (Groundbreaking, history of the project & VSBA's work- replacement of the clock design)

<u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, July 5, 2000, pp. 16, 50, & President's Page. (RV spoke at an alumni forum on campus architecture, also mention of the new Frist Campus Center opening and dedication.)

"Princeton's Graduate School Celebrates the First Hundred Years" <u>Princeton</u>, spring 2000, pp. 4-5. (RV listed among renown graduate alumni, mentions Frist Campus Center design)

Raith, Frank-Bertolt, "Headquarters of the Haute-Garonne Department, Toulouse, France," <u>Domus</u>, July/August 2000, pp. 78-83, 157. (Photos by Matt Wargo. -focuses on the building in its context: scale, history. Short DSB & RV bio at back.)

Rao, Divya, "Complexity and Contradiction in Context: The Ambivalent Reception of Robert Venturi," December 6, 2000. (Senior Essay - Dept. of the History of Art, Yale University - unpublished)

Rawson, Alex, "A sense of belonging," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, October 25, 2000, p. 19. (Students worry about finding their place at Frist)

"Red letter day," <u>Trenton Times</u>, May 12, 2000. (Photo of workers installing letters on the new Trenton Fire Co.)

"Renowned design firm selected to build city's new Media Center," <u>Post-Tribune</u>, October 25, 2000. (VSBA selected-quotes from RV re: the building's impact on the city)

Rhinehart, Raymond P., <u>Princeton University: The Campus Guide: An Architectural</u> <u>Tour</u>, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 2000. (PU campus work in relation to DSB

[p. 66], RV [pp. 65-66, 73-74, 94-95, 98, 109-110, 119, 122-3, 126], and VSBA [pp. 42-44, 6566, 94]; also, forward by RV and DSB)

Riordan, Kevin, "Camden on their minds," <u>Courier-Post's South Jersey News</u>, May 8, 2000.

(Description of SI and Susan Snyder's Penn studio, refers to Las Vegas studies)

"Rivers No Longer Beside the Point," <u>Pittsburgh Weekly</u>, February 16-23, 2000, p. 11. (JD Pittsburgh Riverlife)

Rodin, Judith, "Hub of the University," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, September/October 2000, pp. 10-11. (Houston Hall)

Roper, Kristin, "Palmer Hall Revisited," <u>The Princeton Spectator</u>, September 12, 2000, p. 14. (Discusses reasons for building Frist, quotes RV talking about the "street" in Frist - series of parallel passages/hallways)

Ryan, Rachel, "Romance Report: Locals Are Doing It," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, February 2000, p. 17. (RV and Denise Scott Brown "love story" for Valentine's Day issue)

Saffron, Inga, "Historical Society Sets a Trend on Locust Street," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, March 13, 2000, p. E2. (Historical Society of Pennsylvania renovations)

Salisbury, Stephan, "Designing the Door to Modernity," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 13, 2000, pp. D1, D6. (Article written on William L. Price, exhibition at Penn, inspiration for RV and DSB, RV quote)

Salisbury, Stephan, "Little love for the new," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 4, 2000, pp. E1, E2. (RV quote from Preserving Recent Past 2 conference- "Don't be fanatical about preservation...")

Salisbury, Stephan, "Street show sheds light on American history," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, May 28, 2000. (Mentions RV designed Franklin Court.)

Samaniego, Fernando, "La Bienal de Venecia reclama "más ética y menos estética" para las ciudades del futuro," <u>El País</u>, June 16, 2000.

Savage, Beth, "The Federal View Roadside Preservation," <u>Society for Commercial</u> <u>Archeology Journal</u>, Fall 2000, pp. 26-27. (Preserving the Recent Past Conference -RV "kicked off the conference")

Schwarzer, Mitchell, "The Spectacle of Ordinary Building," <u>Harvard Design</u> <u>Magazine</u>, fall 2000, pp. 13-19. (Issue on sprawl -- refers to LLV- "Today however, the "decorated shed" described in that influential book no longer compels us.")

"Scott Brown, Denise," Microsoft® Encarta® Online Encyclopedia 2000. (From another source, same info:

http://www.distinguishedwomen.com/biographies/scottbro.html)

Shapiro, Howard, "Combing Old Charm and New Technology," <u>Princeton Alumni</u> <u>Weekly</u>, March 22, 2000, p. 2. (RV's renovation of Palmer Hall and Frist Campus Center)

Sherman, Jacob, "Cold Commons," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, November/December 2000, p.6. (Letter- pleased with Irvine and Houston, not with Wynn Commons)

Shtulman, Andrew, "Media, media on the wall," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, October 25, 2000. (Picture of RV w/ students in front of Frist digital wall)

Simpson, John, "Clips: Philadelphia Architects in the News," <u>AIArchitect</u>, June 2000, p. 7. (Discusses DSB's comments in the May 7 Inquirer article regarding Street's proposal to attack blight)

Smith, Roberta, "Power in Irreverent Imagery," <u>New York Times</u>, May 19, 2000, p. E32 (Describes Tibor Kalman - Smith compares Kalman to RV in his approach to vernacular design)

Sorkin, Michael, "The Second Greatest Generation," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, fall 2000, pp.44-45. (Brief Venturi mention)

<u>Sphere 2000</u>, March 2000. (World studio foundation publication, picture of chair designed by RV auctioned off for 3000 chairs benefit)

Spieler, Christof, "Rice to Add Two New Colleges," <u>Cite</u>, #47 spring 2000, p.11. (Discusses expansion, mentions that RV & Shepley Bulfinch are reworking the Fondren Library.)

Stephens, Suzanne, "The Difficulty of Beauty," <u>Architectural Record</u>, November, 2000, pp. 95-99. ("Venturi's Guild House rattled the cages of the architectural world in the mid 1960s)

Stephens, Suzanne, "Rauner Special Collections, Hanover, N.H.," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, October, 2000, pp. 158-161. (Briefly describes the

transformation/restoration of the library photos of the exterior & interior by Matt Wargo.)

Stephens Burns, Deborah and Richard J. Webster, <u>Pennsylvania Architecture, The Historic American Buildings Survey 1933-1990</u>, Harrisburg, Penn.: Commonwealth of

Pennsylvania, 2000, pp 152, 349, 441. (RV and DSB in narrative of 1960s-80s architecture) $\,$

"Structures for Inclusion Conference," Design Corps, 2000, pp.42-43. (Lecture at conference discussed Fifth Ward/U. of Houston Project-VSBA donated plans to be used for affordable housing in Houston- project completed in 1999.)

Stubbs, Stephanie, "Summer Reading," <u>AIArchitect</u>, July-August 2000, p.12. (Review/description of <u>The Campus Guide: Princeton University</u>)

Thomaselli, Rich, "Specifics are Avoided in Press Conference," <u>The Ann Arbor News</u>, February 9, 2000, pp. A1, A6. (Resignation of Tom Goss, mentions UM Stadium)

Tyler, Richard, <u>Venturi and Scott Brown</u>, unpublished presentation statement for the Joseph Pennell Medal of the Philadelphia Sketch Club, November 19, 2000.

<u>University of Pennsylvania 1999-2000 Annual Report</u>, 2000, p.2. (Includes map of Houston Hall, Logan, Irvine, and Wynn Commons)

Upton, Dell, "A World Less Ordinary," [Review of <u>Everyday Urbanism</u>, eds. John Chase, et al, and <u>Architecture of the Everyday</u>, eds. Steven Harris and Deborah Berke], <u>Architecture</u>, February 2000, pp. 54-55. (Alludes to RV & DSB's 1976 exhibition, Signs of Life)

Urgo, Jaqueline, "Wildwood's revival a matter of survival," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 1, 2000. (SI quote, VSBA mentioned)

Vaccaro, Carolina, ed., <u>Venturi • Scott Brown: Maniera del Moderno</u>, Rome: Editori Laterza, 2000. (Italian; preface by Vaccaro; also features articles by RV, DSB, and RV & DSB • many images of RV drawings) van Buren Kelley, Alice, "Penn Shield on Plaza," <u>Penn Almanac</u>, July 18, 2000, p. 5. (Disapproving letter) <u>http://www.upenn.edu/almanac/v47/n01/spout.html#perel</u> • see reply from John Hunter/VSBA: <u>http://www.upenn.edu/almanac/v47/n02/spout.html</u>

Van Slyck, Abigail, "A New Chapter," <u>Architectural Record</u>, October 2000, pp. 151-153.

(How new technology & new buildings are influencing libraries– photo of Rauner included)

"Venturi, Robert (Charles)," Microsoft® Encarta® Online Encyclopedia 2000. http://www.encarta.msn.com/find/Concise.asp?z=1&pg=2&ti=761579425

"Venturi, Scott Brown & Associates: Architecture and Design," <u>New York Times</u>, September 10, 2000, p. 102. (Listing for the PMA exhibit)

Verhovek, Sam Howe, "Seattle Rocks," <u>New York Times</u>, May 14, 2000, p. 10. (Mentions Seattle Art Museum as a RV building)

Vidler, Anthony, "Rethinking Architecture," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, summer 2000, pp.

94-96. (Book review, book edited by Neil Leach -- DSB, RV, SI brief mention in the article- LLV discussed by Leach in the book)

"Viva Venturis," <u>The Architects' Journal</u>, 17/24 August 2000, p. 58. (Also mentioned in "Venice Revisited," -reviewed Biennale exhibit- viva Iconographicgeneric architecture) von Moos, Stanislaus, "Riflessi in uno specchio rotto," <u>Casabella</u>, July- August 2000, pp. 56-69. (Printed in Italian; several pages of photos: RV/DSB, McDonalds, U of Mich.,

Children's Garden, Frank G. Wells bldg., Gonda Neuro. Center, Baker/Berry Library, Yale School of Medicine, & Irvine auditorium)

Wallace, David, "Taking the Shrine Off the Shrine: Goodbye Halo!," <u>The Michigan</u> <u>Daily</u>,

January 18, 2000, p. 4. (UM Stadium) <u>http://www.pub.umich.edu/daily/2000/jan/01-182000/edit/3.html</u>

Watkin, David, <u>English Architecture</u>, New York: Thames & Hudson Inc., 2000, p. 200. (©1979, 2000 National Gallery + VSBA briefly mentioned)

Wines, James, <u>Green Architecture</u>, Italy: Benedikt Taschen, 2000, pp. 12, 94, 154, 176, 210, 216. (Several references to C+C)

Wiseman, Carter, <u>Twentieth-Century American Architecture the Buildings and their</u> <u>Makers</u>, NY & London: W.W. Norton & Company, Inc., W.W. Norton Company, September

11, 2000, pp. 70, 226-43, 228, 230, 232, 235-36, 240, 241, 245, 258, 261, 265, 266, 267, 269, 280, 299, 330, 339. (2nd edition -Seattle Art Museum, Wu Hall, Trubek & Wislocki, duck/decorated shed, Vegas, Vanna Venturi house, Guild House - chapter on "The Outbreak of the Ordinary")

Xiaodong, Li, Dancing Dragon: Chinese Aesthetics since 1979, Netherlands: Drills Publishing, 2000, pp.4, 45. (RV and LLV mentioned)

"Yale to construct \$176 million building for medical research and education," <u>Yale</u> <u>Bulletin</u> [Yale University], March 3, 2000, pp. 1, 16.

Zabalbeascoa, Anatxu, "El Ayuntamiento de Barcelona y la Fundaci n Tàpies, premios Década," <u>El Pais</u>, June 8, 2000, p.D6. (Photo of RV&DSB, article-interview, Spanish newspaper)

Zabalbeascoa, Anatxu, "Robert Venturi, en el COAC," <u>El Pais</u>, June 19, 2000. (RV photo)

Zabalbeascoa, Anatxu, "Venturi y Scott Brown "La vanguardia actual no es màs que maquillaje industrial"," <u>El Pais</u>, June 21, 2000. (Interview and photo of RV & DSB, Spanish newspaper)

Zuffi, Stefano, ed., <u>The Dream Factory</u>, Crusinallo, Italy: F.A.O. s.p.a., 2000, p.78. (RV quote, photos of RV's designs for a Cuckoo Clock and "Campidoglio" tray)

2001

"2001 Brick in Architecture Awards," <u>Architecture</u>, May 2001. (Gonda Goldschmeid Neuroscience Center - photos by Matt Wargo)

Abercrombie, Stanley, "Divine Hodgepodge," <u>Preservation</u>, July/August 2001, pp.36-40. (Bernard Maybeck's First Church of Christ - RV mentioned -- reference to messy vitality & C+C)

Abercrombie, Stanley, "Out of the Ordinary: Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown and Associates - Architecture, Urbanism, Design," <u>Interior Design</u>, September 2001. (Review of the catalog & DeLong, Brownlee, & Hiesinger's descriptions)

"Abstraction & Representation Contemporary Architectural Drawings," postcard for the exhibition at the Davison Art Center, Wesleyan University, Friday, November 9 - Friday, December 21, 2001.

"Architect Izenour, known for gadgetry and exhibitry dies," <u>Engineering-News</u> <u>Record</u>, September 3, 2001, p. 12.

"Architect Steve Izenour: Doo Wop's Best Friend," <u>New Jersey Press</u>, August 28, 2001.

<u>The Architectural Index for 2000</u>, 51st annual edition, Boulder, Colorado: The Architectural

Index, 2001, p. 49. (VSBA listed for Toulouse [Ned Cramer article in <u>Architecture</u>] & Rauner [Suzanne Stevens article in <u>Architectural Record</u>])

"Art Museum reviews achievements of Venturi Scott Brown," <u>Art Matters</u>, July 2001, p. 17. (Short article- discusses VSBA work and exhibit)

"Austro turf," <u>The New York Times</u> (Men's Fashion's of the Times), fall 2001. (Article on

Loos – mention's Venturi's use of classical motifs) http://college4.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2001/09/23/869551.xml

Bartholomew, Richard W., "We Set a Precedent for Revolution," <u>Commercial Realty</u> <u>Review</u>, 2001, pp. 18-19. (Philadelphia's architecture community - talks of RV & Kahn in the context of the selection of Ando for the Calder museum - mentions PMA VSBA exhibit)

Bearn, Gordon, "Not a question of morality...meditations on a cigarette a machine," 2001. (Speech/paper delivered at the VSB In Your Face lecture -9/29/01)

Benton, Tim, "When Is It Right to Be Wrong," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, fall 2001, pp. 64-

71. (Describes the Sainsbury Wing as designed to be a "witty dialogue with tradition.")

Bergdoll, Barry, "Learning from Philadelphia," <u>ArtForum</u>, October 2001. (PMA exhibit)

http://www.findarticles.com/cf_0/m0268/2_40/79826051/p1/article.jhtml?term=ventur i

Bernstein, Fred, "Architects' View: Nice Furniture, Not-So-Nice Buildings," <u>The New</u> <u>York</u>

<u>Times</u>, January 21, 2001, p. 9. (IKEA buildings don't appeal to many architects – refers to RV's beliefs when stating that IKEA doesn't want to camouflage their stores)

Brant, Sandy, "Venturi Scott Brown, Talking to Two of the Most Visionary Architects of

Our Time," <u>Interview</u>, July 2001, pp.84-91. (Features images of Nikko, Brant House, Best, Exxon Station & others)

http://www.findarticles.com/cf_0/m1285/7_31/76638205/p1/article.jhtml?term=robert +venturi

Brittain-Catlin, Timothy, "Only too Ordinary," <u>Architectural Review</u>, October 2001. (Review of PMA exhibit catalog – uses it rip apart the Sainsbury Wing's design) <u>http://www.findarticles.com/cf_0/m3575/1256_210/79759831/p1/article.jhtml?term=ti</u> <u>mothy+b_rittain-catlin</u>

"Building Excellence Awards," <u>Philadelphia Business Journal</u>, April 27-May 3, 2001, p. 7. (Best Historic Renovation & Restoration of Irvine Auditorium, U Penn)

Carlson, Scott, "Dazzling Designs, at a Price," <u>Chronicle of Higher Education</u>, January 26, 2001, pp. A29-31, 35. (Universities are hiring famous architects to attract more students, professors, donors - RV mention)

<u>Charlie Rose Interview</u>, PBS, November 17, 2001. (Interview with DSB & RV - shown after Madeline Albright)

Cohen, Hal, "Giving Modernization the Old College Try," <u>The Industry Standard</u>, June 25,

2001, pp. 70-72. (Article on Baker/Berry Library- DSB quotes) http://www.thestandard.com/article/0,1902,27137,00.html?body_page=1

Colomina, Beatriz, "A Name, Then a Chair," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, fall 2001, pp. 32-

37. ('How an architect was made in the 20th century")

Cooperman, Emily, "Portrait Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown,"

<u>Woodmere Muse</u>, Volume II, Number I, spring/summer 2001. (Also interviewed Nancy Trainer - discusses the Woodmere project)

Cramer, Ned, "Good Pop, Bad Pop," July 2001. (In response to Lawrence Weshler's 5/01 article - defends VSBA's design)

http://www.mag.com/html/content_0701/dia/index.html

Critchley, Jill, "Diversity in porcelain tile applications," <u>Stone & Tile Design</u>, spring 2001, Volume 7, No. 2, pp. 40-43. (Reedy Creek Emergency Service Headquarters façade - comments on the project from Tim Kearney)

Culvahouse, Tim and Lisa Findley, "Once Again by the Pacific," <u>Harvard Design</u> <u>Magazine</u>, fall 2001, pp. 38-45. (Uses "duck" to describe Daniel Libeskind's recent work)

Curtis, Wayne, "The Tiki Wars," <u>The Atlantic Monthly</u>, February 2001. (RV - grandmother principle) <u>http://www.theatlantic.com/issues/2001/02/curtis.htm</u>

Curtis, Wayne, "When More Was More," <u>The New York Times</u>, November 25, 2001, pp. 8, 10. (Article on Morris Lapidus – quote from RV – You hate your mother's wedding gown in your parents' wedding photograph, but you love your grandmother's wedding gown in your grandparents' wedding photograph.") <u>http://college4.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2001/11/25/886637.xml</u>

Czarnecki, John, "Izenour, principal with Venturi and Scott Brown, dies," <u>Architectural Record</u>, August 23, 2001.

Czarnecki, John, "Venturi, Scott Brown honored by France," <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 2001, p.47. (Photo of RV & DSB, and of Toulouse- Chevalier + Commandeur announcement)

Danto, Arthur C., "Degas in Vegas," <u>Brushes With History</u>, pp. 500-507. (Originally published in the Nation, March 1, 1999 – mentions <u>LLV</u>)

Dawkins, Pam, "School Builds Its Center," <u>The Trentonian</u> (Business Section), December 9, 2001, p. 1. (Stuart Country Day School expansion – interior perspective image of Cor Unum Center)

Dillon, David, "Architecture: Junk-culture crusader," <u>The Dallas Morning News</u>, September 2, 2001, p. 3C. (Letter about Steve Iz - "With the death last week of Steve

Izenour, American architecture lost one of its freshest and most provocative thinkers.")

"Excerpts from the Exhibition and Symposium," $\underline{\text{Toward Making Places}},$ autumn/winter 2001

#4, p. 3. (Charles Moore Symposium at Yale-RV & DSB participated)

"Exhibition-ists Photos by Jerry Oller," <u>Art Matters</u>, January 2001, p. 34. (Photo of DSB & RV & Doris Brandes at Pennell Medal ceremony)

"The Evolution of William L. Price," <u>Blueprints</u>, Vol. XIX, No.4, fall 2001, pp. 11. <u>http://www.nbm.org/blueprints/00s/fall01/page11/page11.html</u> (RV, DSB, SI began to study LA & LV - Price was rediscovered)

Falicki, Sandra, "Remembering a colleague," <u>The Review</u> (Roxborough/Manayunk), September 5, 2001, pp. 13-14. (Photo of SI with signs at VSBA - writes about the ride for Steve - chalk drawings of flamingos & palm trees - Steve's love of riding & kindness to people here at VSBA)

Farquharson, Alex, The Magic Hour: The Convergence of Art and Las Vegas, Weiz,

Austria: Universitätsdruckerei Klampfer, 2001 (exhibition catalog, Neue Galerie Graz am Landesmuseum Joanneum, Vienna)

Fella, Edward, <u>Edward Fella: Letters on America</u>, July 2000. (RV mention - Las Vegas)

Field, Marcus, "Ha, ha: the National Gallery's little joke, The Sainsbury Wing, 10 years on," <u>The Independent</u>, July 29, 2001. (The end of the article describes the gallery as a billboard)

Filler, Martin, "Mies and the Mastodon," <u>New Republic</u>, August 6, 2001, pp. 25-30. (Mies's double-exhibitions- mentions that Bob wishes he could take back the "less is a bore" statement)

Filler, Martin, "The Spirit of '76," <u>New Republic</u>, July 9 & 16, 2001, pp. 32-38. ("How Frank Gehry, Robert Venturi, and Denise Scott Brown destroyed the dogmas of modernism")

Fiske, Diane, "A colleague comments on Venturi and Scott Brown," <u>Art Matters</u>, June 2001, p.23. (PMA exhibit – interview with SI)

Fiske, Diane, "Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates on Exhibit," <u>Architecture Week</u>, No. 56, June 27, 2001. (Re: PMA exhibit & symposium remarks – gives some background on the firm & exhibit – includes several photos) <u>http://www.architectureweek.com/2001/0627/</u> Flanagan, Barbara, "Born to Be Bad," <u>Metropolis</u>, October 2001, pp. 82-87.

Fletcher, Alan, <u>The Art of Looking Sideways</u>, London: Phaidon Press, 2001, p. 227. (RV quote "Less is a bore" included in found poem titled "Economy")

Fletcher, Juliet, "Taking Liberties," <u>City Paper</u>, October 18-October 26 2001, p. 56. (Quick review of Dan Graham's book - refers to RV's intro)

Forbes, Malcolm S., "Thoughts on the Business of Life," <u>Forbes</u>, August 20, 2001. (In response to Jim Griffith's letter to Princeton Alumni Weekly regarding student comments on Frist)

Forgey, Benjamin, "Pushing Symbolism to the Limit," <u>Washington Post</u>, June 17, 2001, (Web). (Review of PMA exhibition)

Foster, Hal, "Why all the hoopla?" <u>London Review of Books</u>, August 23, 2001, pp. 24-26. (Article on Gehry - refers to LLV) <u>http://www.lrb.co.uk/v23/n16/fost01_.html</u>

Freeman, Allen and Kristin Palm, "Old Before Their Time," <u>Preservation</u>, July/August 2001, pp. 12-14. (North Penn Visiting Nurses' Association)

Freund, Charles Paul, "Muerte a Las Vegas: Will fine art kill Sin City," <u>Reason</u> <u>Online</u>, January 2001. <u>http://reason.com/0101/cr.cf.murte.shtml</u>

"From Arts and Crafts to Modern Design: The Architecture of William Price," National

Building Museum exhibition pamphlet, August 18, 2001 - March 24, 2002. (Photo of Grille Room chair - owned by RV&DSB)

Fuchigami, Masayuki, <u>European Architecture Guidebook Vol.3</u>, Tokyo, Japan: TOTO Shuppan Publishing, February 20, 2001.

Futagawa, Yukio (editor and photographer), <u>GA Houses Special 01 Masterpieces</u> <u>19451970</u>, Tokyo, Japan: A.D>A. Edita Tokyo Co., Ltd., June 2001. (Includes the Vanna Venturi house)

Gallagher, Owen and David Warner, "Extra Ordinary People," <u>City Paper</u>, June 7-14,

2001. (Looking forward to the PMA retrospective) http://citypaper.net/articles/060701/ae.pickb.shtml

Garrett, Wendell, David Larkin, and Michael Webb, eds., <u>American Home</u>, 2001, pp. 302-304. (DSB wrote an essay for this book - this section includes images & some text on the Vanna Venturi house)

Garrison, James B., "Architects in Museums," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, October 2001. (6 architecture exhibitions summer 2001⁻ Garrison thought Gehry's was the best - includes image of OO catalog cover)

"GBCA Awards: Irvine Auditorium & Charles Addams Fine Arts Hall," <u>Penn</u> <u>Almanac</u>, May 15, 2001, p.3.

http://www.upenn.edu/almanac/v47/n34/honors.html#bldgs

Gilfillian, Trudi, "Wildwood remembers champion of doo-wop," <u>The Press of Atlantic</u> <u>City</u>, August 24, 2001.

Glueck, Grace, "With All Those Chairs, Who Stood in the 80's?" <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, July 13, 2001. (Met's exhibit: "Century of Design, Part 4: 1975-2000" includes VSBA furniture)

http://college4.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2001/07/13/856550.xml

Goldberger, Paul, "House Proud," <u>The New Yorker</u>, July 2, 2001, pp. 76-80. (Mies van der Rohe & RV at 3 museums – photo of Mother's house compared to Mies' Riehl House)

Goldsmith, Diane, "Living in a Masterpiece," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 22, 2001, pp. E1, E4. (Mother's House - photo of Tom & Agatha Hughes, photos of house interview with TH)

Goldsmith, Diane, "Reconstructing a Reputation," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 31, 2001, pp. E1, E3. (Article on William Price - RV was in his mid-40s when he learned of Price)

Goodale, Gloria, "Art movement," <u>Christian Science Monitor</u>, October 19, 2001. (Guggenheim Las Vegas - RV quote) <u>http://www.csmonitor.com/2001/1019/p13s1-alar.htm</u>

Griffiths, Sean, "Out of the Ordinary: Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown and Associates," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, October 2001, p. 23. (Review of catalog: critical of the text, approves images - discusses the "fuss" over the Sainsbury wing)

Gunßer, Christoph, "Learning from Denise and Steven," <u>Baumeister</u>, October 2001, p. 8. (In German, mentions LLV and focuses on DSB's background – talks about SI & VSBA)

Hafkin, Jessica, "The intricate process of designing new buildings," <u>Daily</u> <u>Princetonian</u>, March 5, 2001. (Frist)

Hamilton, William L., "An Artist's Novel Take on History: He Lets the Walls Talk," <u>The New York Times</u>, May 28, 2001. (Article on James Casebere -- mentions C+C)

Harrison, Don, "Our Best, and Verse, of 2001," <u>Philadelphia Daily News</u>, December 31,

2001, p.17. ("We hail Denise Brown and Robert Venturi")

Hawthorne, Christopher, "Frank My Dear: The remarkable sliminess of the Guggenheim's Gehry show," <u>slate.com culturebox</u>, June 22, 2001. (RV & DSB mentioned for PMA exhibit-article critical of Gehry's show - <u>http://slate.msn.com//?id=110805</u>)

Hellman, Louis, "Out of the Ordinary," <u>Architectural Review</u>, November 2001. (Letter to the editor - in response to Timothy Brittain-Catlin's review of the catalog - focuses on what he doesn't approve of in the Sainsbury Wing)

Heynen, Hilde and Andre Loeckx, Lieven De Cauter, Karina Van Herck, Dat Is Architectuur, Rotterdam: 010, 2001.

Hine, Thomas, "Learning from Venturi, Scott Brown," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, June 2001, pp. 161-162. (Focuses on the upcoming PMA exhibit-discusses POH design)

Hinton, Kem, "Go for the Gold!", December 2001, p. 28. (Letter to the editor RE: Flanagan's "Born to be Bad" article - Hinton hoping it will help influence AIA to award Gold Medal jointly to RV & DSB)

Hoy, Anne, editor, <u>US Design 1975-2000</u>, New York: Prestel Verlag (In association with the Denver Art Museum), 2001. (DAM exhibit -- Essays by Rosemarie Haag Bletter, David DeLong, and Thomas Hine; introduction by R. Craig Miller)

Hoyer, Jackie, "Redefining Affordable Housing Major Architect Teams with Students on

Low-Cost Housing," <u>Perspectives</u>, December 2001, pp. 6-7. (Nice photo of houses designed by VSBA for Habitat for Humanity-discusses the process of building them - Drexel Turner approached VSBA with the idea & VSBA donated the plans)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "The Gallery: How Less Became More," <u>The Wall Street</u> <u>Journal</u>, July 25, 2001, p. A14. (Mies shows at MoMA & Whitney - reference to "Main Street was almost all right")

Iovine, Julie, "Steven Izenour, 61, Architect of American Pop," <u>The New York Times</u>, August 26, 2001. (Obituary)

Irving, Mark, "Another Lesson from Las Vegas," <u>Domus</u>, 843, December 2001. (Guggenheim Las Vegas opening)

Izutsu, Akio, "Design of Birdhouses Around the World," <u>Research Journal of The</u> <u>Cultural Institute of Northern Region Hokkaido Tokai University</u>, No. 26, 2001, pp. 30-39.

Jencks, Charles, "Evolutionary Tree," <u>Architecture</u>, May 2001. (Reprinted from <u>The</u>

<u>Language of Postmodern Architecture</u>, 1991 - part of the postmodernism issue - RV on cover)

Jencks, Charles, "Pomo Commotion," <u>Architecture</u>, July 2001, p.25. (Letter to the Editor in response to the May issue on Postmodernists- writes of when RV is "right" & "wrong")

Kessler, Ben, "Frist – an architectural assessment," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, March 21, 2001. <u>http://www.princeton.edu/~paw/archive_new/PAW00-01/12-0321/features2.html</u>

Kessler, David A., MD., "Congress Avenue Building Topping Off Ceremony," March 21, 2001. (Remarks made at the ceremony, published on Yale School of Medicine's web site) <u>http://www.med.yale.edu/cab/press/topping_off.html</u>

Kinney, Dale, "The Church Basilica," <u>Acta ad Archaeologiam et artium historiam pertinentia</u>, Rome: Bardi Editore, 2001, pp. 120-121. (Long Island Duck, "I Am a Monument")

Kershaw, Christine E., "Contradictions, Contextuality and the Campus: Venturi, Scott

Brown and Associates' Trabant University Center at the University of Delaware (19921996)," spring 2001. (Thesis submitted to the Faculty of the Univ. of Delaware) Kieffer, Jeffrey, Readings from the Architecture of Louis I. Kahn, USA: Self Published (Xlibris), p. 96. (The Whites criticism on the return of ornament into architecture as proposed by Robert Venturi)

Koolhaas, Rem and Hans Ulrich Obrist, "Relearning from Las Vegas," <u>Harvard</u> <u>Design</u>

<u>School Guide to Shopping</u> vol.2 (edited by Chuihua Judy Chung, Jeffery Inaba, Rem Koolhaas, Sze Tsung Leong,) Köln: Taschen, 2001, pp. 590-617. (Interview - file located in Biblio D)

Kroloff, Reed, "The Perils of Populism: What We Learned from Morris Lapidus," <u>Architecture</u>, March 2001, p. 15.

Kurian, George T., Miles Orvell, Johnella E. Butler, Jay Mechling, eds., <u>Encyclopedia of American Studies vol. 4</u>, New York: Grolier Educational, 2001, pp. 296-97. (RV entry - photo of Seattle Art Museum)

Kurian, George T., Miles Orvell, Johnella E. Butler, Jay Mechling, editors, <u>Encyclopedia of American Studies vol. 1</u>, New York: Grolier Educational, 2001, pp. 144-45, 162. (RV, student of Kahn - C+C, Vanna Venturi house, American architecture)

Lambert, Phyllis, ed., <u>Mies in America</u>, New York: Harry Abrams Inc., 2001. (Accompanying the show at the Whitney & CCA – mentions early recommendations of DSB & RV)

Lautin, Jessica, "Frist architect showcased in art show: Philadelphia museum honors Venturi '47," <u>The Daily Princetonian</u>, April 12, 2001. (PMA show)

"Learning from Las Vegas' co-author Steven Izenour dies," <u>The Architects' Journal</u>, August 29, 2001. Lefaivre, Liane, "Les Annèes Pop," <u>Architecture</u>, June 2001, p. 64. (Review of Pompidou show, mentions RV, DSB)

Leigh, Catesby, "The Last Modernist," <u>The Weekly Standard</u>, August 13 2001, pp. 36-39. (Prompted by the PMA exhibit)

Les Années Pop 1956-1968, Paris, France: Éditions du Centre Pompidou, 2001. (Catalog of exhibition - several images of VSBA works, including Las Vegas, Mother's House, Fairmount Park Fountain, Lieb House, Football Hall of Fame...)

"Leslie Gallery Dilworth Interviews Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown," <u>Messages</u> (SEGD publication), July-August 2001, pp.28-29. (Interview prompted by PMA opening -discusses signage & interest in the everyday)

Levin, Anne, "Building a sound foundation," <u>The Trenton Times</u>, June 17, 2001. (Article on POH - describes the history of the project, mentions VSBA's involvement briefly)

Lewis, Michael, <u>Frank Furness: Architecture and the Violent Mind</u>, New York: W.W. Norton & Company Ltd., 2001, pp. 186. (Furness Library)

Lipstadt, Hélène, "Learning from St. Louis The Arch, the Canon, and Bourdieu," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, summer 2001, vol. 14, pp. 5-15. ("Less was a bore" reference)

Louie, Elaine, "Venturi, Scott Brown Rides a Post-Postmodern Wave of Fame," <u>The</u> <u>New York Times</u>, September 20, 2001, p. F3. (Photo of Toulouse by Matt Wargo – short article, mentions cover & article, VSB In Your Face)

Mahler, Jonathan, "Gotham Rising," <u>talk</u>, December 2001/ January 2002, pp. 120-123. (Buildings planned for NY - mentions Whitehall and how VSBA walked after being asked to tone down the design of the clock - also shows image of Tschumi's Museum for African Art) Mallin, Dea Adria, "Exhibition of Groundbreaking Architecture from Venturi, Scott

Brown and Associates Opens at the Philadelphia Museum of Art," <u>The Suburban</u> <u>Express</u>, July 2001, pp. 4, 19. *Also published in <u>The Philadelphia Public Record</u> -July edition (Photo of catalog cover & Vanna V. House, review of exhibit, lists local projects done by VSBA) <u>http://www.phillyrecord.com/2001/0712/women.html</u>

Mallon, Linda and Anita Sama, <u>Franklin's Daughters</u>, Philadelphia: The University of Pennsylvania Press, 2001, pp. 50-51. (Profile on DSB, photo taken by Julie Marquart – booklet on Penn graduates)

Martin, Douglas, "Martin Stern Jr., Architect Who Redefined Vegas Skyline, Dies at 84," <u>The New York Times</u>, August 2, 2001. (Quotes from SI – Mr. Stern's design is "wonderfully funky")

Martin, Stephen C., "Frist, An Architectural Mismatch," Princeton Alumni Weekly, June

6, 2001. <u>http://www.princeton.edu/~paw/archive_new/PAW00-</u>01/160606/letters.html#Letters4

McDonough, Tom, "Architecture Goes Global," <u>Art in America</u>, February 2001, pp. 41-43.

(Book review -mentions RV's "embrace of Main Street")

http://www.findarticles.com/cf_0/m1248/2_89/70637301/p1/article.jhtml?term=ventur i

McDonough, Tom, "Venturi and Gehry: In the Real World," <u>Art in America</u>, October 2001, pp. 128-135. (Comparing 2 recent shows of work - PMA & Guggenheim) <u>http://www.findarticles.com/cf_0/m1248/10_89/79276159/p1/article.jhtml?term=Vent</u> <u>uri+and +Gehry</u>

"Members Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown honored by French Government," <u>Carpenters' Company Quarterly Newsletter</u>, April 2001. (Congratulates RV & DSB)

Milgram, Jeff, "Stuart names Venturi to design new center," <u>The Princeton Packet</u>, December 4, 2001.

"The mod squad," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 8, 2001. (Do This! Section – PMA exhibit – photo of Queen Ann chair)

Molinari, Luca, editor, <u>Atlas North American Architecture Trends 1990-2000</u>, Marazzi Gruppo Caeramiche SpA, Sassuolo: Italy, 2001, pp. 106-113. (Features the Seattle Art Museum)

"More Member News," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, February 2001, p. 10. (Announcement of French Award Honors)

Mullinax, Gary, "Building a style," <u>Sunday News Journal</u>, June 10, 2001, p.12 – 13. (PMA exhibit)

Muirhead, Thomas, "This joke isn't funny anymore," <u>Building Design</u>, August 10, 2001, p.

19. (Review of the PMA catalog)

Muschamp, Herbert, "The Annotated List," <u>The New York Times</u>, September 9, 2001. (Lists completion of master plan - PPQ)

Muschamp, Herbert, "A Crystal Beacon Atop a 20's Curiosity," <u>The New York Times</u>, October 30, 2001. (Norman Foster's design for the new Hearst Corporation headquarters - "RV's conception of the building (Crystal Palace) as a "decorated shed" came as a liberation to one and all")

Muschamp, Herbert, "Frank Gehry's Vision of Renovating Democracy," <u>The New York</u>

<u>Times</u>, May 18, 2001. (Article on the Guggenheim Gehry exhibit- one sentence mention of RV&DSB)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Lincoln Center's Next Big Production: Itself," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>,

January 21, 2001. (Mention of Rem Koolhaas, Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown- LLV, Delirious NY reference)

Muschamp, Herbert, "Rem Koolhaas: Imaginative Leaps into the Real World," <u>The</u> <u>New York Times</u>, February 25, 2001, p.47. ("..RV and DSB have been triple thinking for 40 years...") Muschamp, Herbert, "Swiss Architects, Designers of Tate Modern, Win Pritzker Prize," <u>The New York Times</u>, April 2, 2001, pp E1, E3. (RV mentioned as previous Pritzker award recipient)

Nicolin, Pierluigi, ed., "Whitehall Ferry Terminal," <u>Lotus International 108</u>, March 2001, pp. 100-101. (Includes images of elevations & plans in Italian)

Nielsen, Tom, <u>FORMLÓS - DEN MODERNE BYS OVERSKUDSLANDSKABER</u>, Denmark: Arkitektskolens Forlag, 2001. (Las Vegas)

Nobel, Philip, "The Architecture and Design of Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: Philadelphia Museum of Art," <u>Artforum International</u>, May 2001, p. 49. (Preview section)

"Obituaries," <u>Society of Architectural Historians Newsletter</u>, October 2001, p. 16-17. (Describes Steve Iz. as an enthusiastic champion of the "pop architecture" of the commercial strip - talks of Steve's influence at VSBA -- from theoretical writings to photography to planning and preservation projects. The "heart & soul of VSBA." Also writes of his teaching)

Oestreich, James R., "Philadelphia Gets a New Concert Hall," <u>The New York Times</u>, December 9, 2001 (Mentions 1st design by VSBA, but doesn't go in to detail about it) <u>http://college3.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2001/12/09/887753.xml</u>

O'Gorman, Francis, "Ruskin and the Twentieth Century," <u>Times Literary</u> <u>Supplement</u>, October 5, 2001. (Book review - mentions "John Unrau thinks Robert Venturi was the inheritor of a Ruskinian mantle in architecture..."

"Out of the Ordinary: The Architecture and Design of Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates,"

<u>L'Edition</u>, 2001 Winter Newsletter, p. 12. (Announcing PMA exhibit opening + congratulations on the Ordre des Arts et Lettres)

"Out of the Ordinary: The Architecture and Design of Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates,"

<u>The New York Times</u>, July 20, 2001, p. E34. (Large ad for the PMA exhibit – "now through August 5, 2001")

"Out of the Ordinary: The Architecture and Design of Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 20, 2001, p. W23. (Large ad for the PMA exhibit – "now through August 5, 2001")

Pain, Richard, and Tessa Mack, "The Venturi Effect," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, December 2001. (Reply to Timothy Brittain-Catlin's review of the PMA catalog stands up for VSBA's work - criticizes the critics) <u>http://www.findarticles.com/cf_0/m3575/1258_210/81299808/print.jhtml</u>

"Panelists look at future of higher education," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, March 21, 2001, p. 12. (Photo of RV - part of panel) <u>http://www.princeton.edu/~paw/archive_new/PAW00-</u>01/120321/notebook.html#Notebook9

Pearson, Clifford, "Pritzker's Honor," <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 22, 2001. (Herzog & de

Meuron are the first team to win the Pritzker prize – mentions how RV has not won the AIA Gold Medal b/c he won't accept it without DSB honored as well)

"Philadelphia Awards Honor Member Architects," <u>AIArchitect</u>, December 2001. (AIA paid tribute to Steve Izenour at its Design Excellence & Exhibition Celebration October 30) <u>Philadelphia Business Journal</u>, November 9-15, 2001. (No actual mention of VSBA - however, it does have articles on Perelman Quad & Camden Children's Garden)

<u>Philadelphia Museum of Art Annual Report 2000</u>, p.41, 78, published 2001. (Photo of RV & DSB at Rome opening; photo of "Gothic Revival Chair"-gift of Kippy)

"Postmodern Parents," <u>Preservation</u>, July/August 2001, p. 95. (PMA exhibit announcement - includes photo of Knoll chair and V'Soske rug)

Powers, Shawn, "College to restructure campus, make Baxter Hall "world-class"," $\underline{\mathrm{The}}$

<u>Williams Record</u>, October 2, 2001. (Campus Planning Committee hired DSB – quotes Jeff

McBride on how VSBA works)

http://www.williamsrecord.com/wr/?view=article§ion=news&id=770

"Rejoice!" <u>Princeton: With One Accord</u>, Winter 2001, pp.4-5. (Frist Center dedication featured within photo collage/article- includes photo of RV with Dr. Thomas Frist) <u>requiem per l'escala réquiem por la escalera</u>, Barcelona: Centre de Cultura Comtemporània de Barcelona, 2001, p.212. (Catalog - photo of staircase in the Vanna Venturi house)

Restany, Pierre, "Celebrating the Sixties," <u>Domus</u>, May 2001, 126-131. (Review of the Pompidou Pop exhibit - RV&DSB mentioned along with the Smithsons)

<u>RIBAWorld Issue 157</u>, January 30, 2001. (Newsletter, includes announcement of French Award Honors)

Rice, Robin, "Building Dreams," <u>City Paper</u>, June 28, 2001, p. 26. (Review of PMA exhibitnice image of V'Soske rug) <u>http://citypaper.net/articles/062801/ae.art.shtml</u>

Ringen, Jonathan, "Lapidus of Luxury," <u>Metropolis</u>, January 2001, pp.58-61. (DSB quotes, "The Fontainebleau was one of those cities in a building."-DSB & RV also mentioned for inviting Lapidus to participate in 2 Yale studios-1970's) <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/content_0101/ml.htm</u>

Riordan, Kevin, "Izenour saw more than most," <u>South Jersey Courier Post</u>, August 24, 2001.

Roberts, Fletcher, editor, <u>The New York Times Traveler's Guide to Art Museum</u> <u>Exhibitions 2001</u>, 2001, p. 272. (Lists the Out of the Ordinary exhibit dates at the Philadelphia Museum of Art -6/10/01-8/5/01)

Rohan, Timothy, "Canon and Anti-Canon," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, Summer 2001, pp. 24-31. (Paul Rudolf's 1964 A+A bldg. at Yale – <u>LLV</u> critique mentioned)

Rosenblatt, Arthur, & Kliment, Stephen, ed., <u>Building Type Basics for Museums</u>, New York: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 2001, pp.68-74, 198-199. (Building Types Basics series - Sainsbury Wing, Children's Museum-Houston – photo by Matt Wargo)

Roth, Katherine, "In design, 'less is more' leads to turn-of-the-century diversity," $\underline{\text{New}}$

<u>Haven Register</u>, July 8, 2001, p. F1, F6. (Article on modern design show at the Metropolitan Museum of Art- includes work by RV)

Russell, James, "A bold new quadrangle unites old Penn buildings," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 17, 2001, p. D1, D3. (Nice article- describes VSBA approach to project and process, photo by Julie Marquart of Irvine interior)

Russell, James, "Go for Baroque," <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 2001. (Review of PMA's Out of the Ordinary & VSBA)

Russell, James, "Steven Izenour, architect and principal with Venturi, Scott Brown and

Associates, dies at 61," <u>Architectural Record</u>, October 2001. (Record News section) Rybczynski, Witold, <u>The Look of Architecture</u>, New York, New York: Oxford University Press, Inc., 2001, pp. 31, 94-97. (Vanna Venturi house)

Saffron, Inga, "AIA Honors the late architect Steven Izenour," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>,

November 2, 2001. (AIA named SI the recipient of the John Harbeson Distinguished Service Award)

Saffron, Inga, "Brotherly hub," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 20, 2001, pp. E1, E8. (Mentions VSBA's [rejected] plan to shrink the mall)

Saffron, Inga, "For some, bell pavilion rings true," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 16,

2001, pp. E1, E8. (RV mentioned along with Lou Kahn & Giurgola as a triumvirate that put Phila. on the "architectural map" in the 50s & 60s)

Saffron, Inga, "For two radicals, perhaps too much respect," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, June 10, 2001. (Review of the PMA exhibit - photo of DSB & RV in front of office)

Saffron, Inga, "Light and context," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 11, 2001. (Kahn's

100th birthday celebration - article discusses Kahn's importance to architecture & Philadelphia -- quote from DSB)

Saffron, Inga, "The modest concert hall that was never to be," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, December 9, 2001, p. S6. (Included in a special section on the Kimmel center)

Saffron, Inga, "S. Izenour, famed Phila. architect, dies," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 23, 2001, p. B01.

Saffron, Inga, "Woodmere to transcend its tower," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 20, 2001. (Includes photo of model - VSBA's design for the Woodmere addition)

Sagalyn, Lynn, <u>Times Square Roulette Remaking the City Icon</u>, Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 2001, pp. 201-202, 303.

Salisbury, Greg, "Designing Woman," Inside, summer 2001, p. 88. (Interview w/DSB)

Schantz, Dr. Michael W., "The New American Museum," <u>Woodmere Muse</u>, Volume II,

Number I, spring/summer 2001. (Explains decision to use VSBA to design the addition - very supportive)

Schweiger, Tristan, "Campus plan finds a few snags," <u>Daily Pennsylvanian</u>, April 18, 2001. (Quotes DSB on questions referring to Penn's Campus Development Plan)

"Sede Municipale A Tolosa," <u>iiC l'industria italiana del Cemento</u>, October 2001, pp. 694-698. (Photos taken by Matt Wargo – Toulouse)

"SEGD Board Changes," <u>Messages</u> (SEGD publication), July-August 2001, pp. 4-5. (Announces SI.'s appointment to the Board: "As a board member, Steve hopes to put signs back into environmental graphics - where they belong!")

Semba, Kiyoko, <u>Micro Architecture</u>, Japan: World Photo Press, May 2001. (Photos of Cuckoo Clock + model of Vanna Venturi house)

Sheine, Judith, "The Architecture of R.M. Schindler King of the Hills," <u>Artforum</u> <u>International</u>, May 2001, pp. 147-149. (C+C)

Sirefman, Susanna, "Mourning Morris," <u>Architecture</u>, March 2001, pp. 29-30. (Eulogy for Morris Lapidus – quote from DSB, VSBA mentioned earlier in the issue in Reed Kroloff's editorial)

"Sixty Years in Service to San Diego 1941-2001," 2001. Newsletter produced by the Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego. (Photo of DSB/RV)

"Sleds, Skateboarders & Scooters," Children's Museum of Manhattan Press Release, February 2001. (Includes RV's comments on Alex Shear's collection)

"The Small House that Changed Architectural Thinking," <u>Preserving Our Heritage</u>, September 2001, p.1. (Vanna Venturi house article, also has info about members only tour on 10/21/01 - to raise money for impending façade and interior easements on the house)

Smith, Joan K., "Modern Problems," <u>City Paper</u>, January 25- February 1, 2001. (Revolutionary buildings in our area might disappear -- Smith quotes RV's comments on the "grandmother principle")

Smith, Sandy, "Ooh la la, architectural decorations!" <u>Pennsylvania Current</u>, February 1,

2001, p.2. (French Order of Arts and Letters)

 $\underline{http://www.upenn.edu/pennnews/current/2001/020101/feature5.html}$

Spikol, Liz, "Grapevine: Death by Doughnut," <u>Philadelphia Weekly</u>, August 29, 2001. (Regarding the amount of attention Saffron's Inquirer article on Steve Iz placed on his eating habits) <u>http://www.brainsoap.com/archives/article.asp?ArtID=2805</u> see also Eva Lew's response:

http://www.philadelphiaweekly.com/archives/article.asp?ArtID=2886

Stamp, Gavin, <u>Edwin Lutyens: Country Houses</u>, New York: Monicelli Press, 2001, pp. 43, 188. (Mentions C+C + "Learning from Lutyens," <u>RIBA Journal</u>)

Steiner, Urs, "Robert Venturi und Denise Scott Brown," <u>Neue Zürcher Zeitung,</u> June 22,

2001, p. 49. (Written in German- RV & DSB were lecturing to von Moos' students in Zurich)

Steinberg, Harris, "B Flat," <u>City Paper</u>, December 13-20, 2001. (Republished in <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, February 2002 – critical of Viñoly's design of the Kimmel Center) <u>http://citypaper.net/articles/121301/cs.cover.side.shtml</u>

Steinberg, Harris, "Book Review: Out of the Ordinary: Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: Architecture/Urbanism/Design," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, July/August 2001, p.

5.

Stephens, Suzanne, "Perelman Quadrangle," <u>Architectural Record</u>, December 2001, pp. 98-101. ("VSBA reinforce a student precinct through a careful weaving of planning, renovation, and design.)

Stokes, Pat, "Neon as art: dare to be different," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, November 8, 2001. (Photo by Matt Wargo of PMA Info. Booth - mentions Lenny Davidson, RV & SI)

"Stone by Burlington," Burlington Slate Limited catalog, 2001. (Sainsbury Wing featured)

Strauss, Robert, "What's Doing In Philadelphia," <u>The New York Times</u>, September 23,

2001. (Photo of Franklin's "ghost house")

http://college4.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2001/09/23/869727.xml

Strickland, Carol, <u>The Annotated Arch: A Crash Course in the History of</u> <u>Architecture</u>,

John Boswell Management, Inc.: Kansas City, Missouri, 2001, pp. 117 (Grand Stair/Vaulting

- Seattle Art Museum, C+C, Vanna Venturi house, La Jolla Art Museum)

Strickland, Carol, "Remembering in bronze & stone," <u>Christian Science Monitor</u>, November 23, 2001. (Quote from RV - article discussing architecture/monuments re: memorials) <u>http://www.csmonitor.com/cgi-</u> bin/getascijarchive?script/2001/11/23/p13s1.txt

Taylor, Brian Brace, "Charles Jencks's Continual Revolutions," <u>Architecture</u>, May 2001. (Accompanying the article is an interview w/ Jencks - mentions C+C)

Taylor, Tess, "Talking Across Generations," <u>Oculus</u>, Vol. 64, #3, November 2001, p. 17.

(Describing "In Your Face" panel)

"Telling a new story Sainsbury Wing re-opens 11 July 2001," <u>The National Gallery</u> <u>Press Release</u>, 2001. (July 2001 marks the 10th anniversary of Sainsbury Wing) Theunissen, Karin, "Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates 1986-1998," <u>Archis,</u> February 2001, pp. 101-102. (Review of von Moos book)

"Thoughts on the Business of Life," <u>Forbes</u>, August 20, 2001, p.180. (Quote from Malcolm Forbes about RV)

<u>Trendy</u>, July 2001, pp. 224, 226-228, 240. (Japanese magazine evaluated 70 resorts - Nikko ranked Guest room 9 Meal 8 Service 9 Bath 10)

<u>Trenton Fire Department 2000 Annual Report</u> (Includes photos of the completed structure and a rendering of the design)

"A Tribute to Steve Izenour," newspaper tribute, published by Doo Wop Preservation League,

2001. (Includes comments from friends, reprint of "The Wildwoods by the Sea," by SI,

"Learning from the Wildwoods" by SI, Susan Snyder & Dan Vierya)

"Tribute to Steve Izenour," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, October 2001, p. 14. (Comments from

DSB, Tim Kearney, Susan Snyder, Camden Children's Garden, Ivan Saleff, George Claflen, Dave Franke, Scott Killinger, & Patrick McFadden)

Turner, Drexel, "Main Chance," <u>Cite</u>, no. 51, summer 2001, pp. 25. (Where might a new central library be located - RV mention - "Main Street is almost all right")

Twardy, Chuck, "Learning from Las Vegas II," <u>Las Vegas Life</u>, May 2001, pp.36-39. (Talks about UNLV's current course on Las Vegas-quotes SI)

Ulrich, Polly, "Of Kitchen Gardens and Melon Ballers," <u>Fiberarts</u>, Volume 28, Number 1,Summer 2001, pp. 30-35. (Article on Laura Foster Nicholson - compares her to RV)

<u>University of Delaware Messenger</u>, Vol. 10, Number 2, 2001, pp. 1, 33. (Images of the Trabant Center throughout the magazine)

van Meter, Jonathan, "Neon-Lit, Kidney Shaped, Low-Rent, Flat-Roofed, Doo-Wop, Commercial Architecture, Or, Learning from Wildwood, New Jersey" <u>Pentagram</u> <u>Papers 30</u>, 2001. (Wildwood through the eyes of SI)

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates Help Develop Campus Plan," <u>Williams Scene</u>, winter 2001, pp. 1, 6. (Lists elements of Phase I of the VSBA plan & quotes DSB also gives background info on VSBA)

"Venturi Scott Brown: In Your Face," unedited transcript of the symposium sponsored by

Metropolis, September 29, 2001. (Participants: David Levine, Barbara Flanagan, Rem Koolhaas, Denise Scott Brown, and Robert Venturi)

Viladas, Pilar, "Helter Shelter," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, October 3, 2001, pp. 7277. (Cary Leibowitz's home – owns 4 Art Deco chairs, one Sheraton – article includes several photos of amazing home)

http://www.nytimes.com/2001/10/07/magazine/07LIEBOWITZ.html

*link includes slide show von Moos, Stanislaus, "Kenner der Alltagsarchitektur," <u>Neue Zürcher Zeitung</u>, August 30, 2001. (Obituary for Steve Iz. - Connoisseur Of The Everyday Life Of Architecture) <u>http://www.nzz.ch/2001/08/30/fe/page-</u> <u>article7LXTG.html</u>

Ward, Jacob, "August Sage," <u>Architecture</u>, May 2001, pp.86-87. (Photo of Weld Coxe's house -Coxe-Hayden house, Block Island- interview w/ Weld discussing his profession)

Warner, David, "tick, tick...boom!" <u>City Paper</u>, July 19-26 2001. (Article on the last 20 years of art in Philly- has RV quote saying the Kimmel Center looks very modern - "for

1984") <u>http://citypaper.net/articles/071901/ae.twenty.shtml</u>

Watch, Daniel, and Stephen Kliment, ed., <u>Building Type Basics for Research</u> <u>Laboratories</u>, New York: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 2001, pp. 8, 111, 114, 132, 145. (Building

Types Basics series – photos: MacDonald Research labs, Penn School of Med. Research bldg., Lewis Thomas Labs)

Watkin, David, English Architecture, London: Thames & Hudson Ltd, 2001p. 200. (VSBA Sainsbury Wing)

Weaver, Jim, "Venturi Scott Brown design for museum addition approved by Woodmere board," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, June 21, 2001, pp.1, 12. (Photo of model, discusses plans for the addition)

Weschler, Lawrence, "Venturing a Better Way," <u>Metropolis</u>, May 2001, pp.78-83. (Artist Richard Hamilton uses Photoshop to alter the Sainsbury Wing to his approval)

"Whitehall Ferry Terminal," <u>Crossing</u>, November 2001, pp. 44-51. (In English & Italian – issue deals with buildings as signage – includes many images)

"White and Gray," $\underline{A+U},$ February 2001, No. 365, p.47-48. (Sketches of architects-RV sketch included.)

Wise, Michael, "Top Ten: Space Odyssey," <u>Travel + Leisure</u>, November 2001. ("10 hotels where style meets substance" Nikko - "RV & DSB have put their trademark Pop-art spin on

Japan") <u>http://www.travelandleisure.com/invoke.cfm?objectID=1E08144C-CC7A-11D582770002B3309983</u>

Woo, Elaine, "Steven Izenour; Architect, Author," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, August 26, 2001.

(Obituary)

"Women Artists on Film," <u>Women in the Arts</u>, Spring 2001, p. 2. (Michael Blackwood films)

"World Famous Architect to Design Performing Arts Center for Stuart," <u>Town</u> <u>Topics</u>, December 5, 2001.

Worth, Dana, "The Trubek and Wislocki Houses: Venturi in the Vernacular," December 4,

2001. (Unpublished paper - written by a student of Vincent Scully's - doesn't include images)

Xue, Charlie, <u>Contemplation on Architecture</u>, Hong Kong: Pace Publishing Limited, 2001, pp. 30, 31, 153, 176, 211, 212. (Collection of articles -- discusses evolution of Chinese & World Architecture) (Written in Chinese, with some English text)

Zuffi, Stefano, O. Cremella and A. Piana, eds. The Dream Factory: Alessi Since 1921.

Milan: Electa, 2001, pp. 81, 98. (Cuckoo Clock, Campidoglio Tea Set, 100% Make-Up)

2002

Akimoto, Kaoru, <u>An Introduction to the Theory of Contextualism in Architecture</u>, Japan: Shokokusha, Inc., 2002, pp. 134-136, 142-144. (Japanese) (Images of Ducks, Guild House, & signs of life)

<u>Alessi General Catalogue 2002-2003</u>, Crusinallo, Italy: F.A.O. s.p.a., 2002. (Tea & Coffee Piazza - photo of Tea & Coffee Service & Campidoglio tray)

Alphonse, Lylah, "Get in Gear," <u>The Boston Globe</u>, December 1, 2002. (VSBA design for the "Orchestra Hall" scarf) http://travel.boston.com/columns/gear/120102scarf.html

"Alumni/ae News," <u>Penn In Ink</u>, September 2002, pp. 7-9. (Tribute to Steve Iz. mentions the exhibits in Steve's honor & gives background on Steve's life & involvement with Penn - this section also mentions promotions in VSBA of NT (Managing Director) + EL (Senior Associate) + DMc (director) + TK (S. Associate))

Appelbaum, Alec, "Ferry Tale," <u>Metropolis</u>, June 2002, pp. 134-137, 168. (Whitehall - background on competition, design project & VSBA's exit - focuses on Schwartz's green design)

"Arcadia University Art Gallery - Cary Leibowitz: Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown Fan Club, Feb 7-Mar 14," <u>Art insider</u>, February 2002.

Arnardóttir, Halldóra, "Vanna Venturi-husið I Fíladelfíu eftir Robert Venturi," <u>Morgunblaðið</u>, July 23, 2002, p. 28. (Icelandic) (Article on Vanna Venturi house includes several photos & one plan)

Arnardóttir, Halldóra and Merina, Javier Sánchez, "Casa Vanna Venturi en Filadelfia," <u>La Verdad</u>, September 28, 2002. (Spanish) (Article on Vanna Venturi house includes several photos)

Arnardóttir, Halldóra and Javier Sánchez Merina, "La Casa Aktion Poliphile de Studio Granda," <u>La Verdad</u>, December 28, 2002, pp.6-7.

"Around Town in Architecture," <u>Art Matters</u>, March 2002, p. 19. (VSBA was awarded with an AIA National Honor Award for Rauner)

Ballantyne, Andrew, "Dumb boxes, telling signs," <u>Times Literary Supplement</u>, April 5, 2002, p. 4-5. (Prompted by the Out of the Ordinary catalog - begins with <u>LLV</u>, discusses influence of VSB's analysis - decorated sheds - Guild House, Franklin Court, Sainsbury Wing - much to learn from VSB)

Barnes, Michael, "Steel City Forging New Identity," <u>Austin American Statesman</u>, November 21, 2002. (Pittsburgh OO exhibit) http://www.austin360.com/auto_docs/epaper/editions/thursday/xlent_15.html

Beal, Tom, "Integrated Learning Center - The Architect," <u>Arizona Daily Star</u>, May 12, 2002, pp. A1, A15. (Brief mention of RV - traveled with Jim Gresham, the architect of the Center, at the American Academy in Rome)

Begnoche, Michelle, "Undergraduate Science Instruction to Flourish in New Building," <u>The University Record</u>, April 22, 2002. (L Building - design plans, intent of the location, includes image)

http://www.umich.edu/~urecord/0102/Apr22_02/3.htm

Bodine, Sarah, "How Architects Design Teapots," <u>Design Is...</u>, 2002. (Edited by Akiko

Busch- 1st book from Metropolis - RV's Servizio Tea)

<u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/designis/bodine_077-078.html</u> Boulton Stroud, Marion, <u>New Material as New Media: The Fabric Workshop and</u>

<u>Museum</u>, Kelly Mitchell, Ed., New York: MIT Press, 2002, pp.284, 285. (VSBA, SI, Grandmother pattern)

Bouquillon, Gilles, Toulouse: Collection Tranches de Ville, Paris: Editions Declics, 2002, pp. 52, 53. (pictured: Hôtel du Départment de la Houte-Garrône)

Bratten, Dawna, "Dynamic duo create 'Out of the Ordinary' art exhibit," <u>La Jolla</u> <u>Village News</u>, July 17, 2002, pp. 17-18. (Includes photo of DSB/RV at opening)

Bucher, Kristin, "Colorado Best of the West," <u>Southwest Art</u>, February 2002, p. 70. (US Design blurb - RV mention)

"Building Blueprints: From Physics Lab to Campus Center," <u>College Planning &</u> <u>Management</u>, June 2002, p. 46-47. (Frist - before & after)

Cabré, Tate, "Discípulos del siglo XXI," <u>La Vanguardia</u>, March 15, 2002. (Full quote from RV about Gaudi- online edition) (Spanish)

Carman, Linda, "Town/college interfaces important in Williams consultant's planning recs," <u>The Advocate</u>, February 20, 2002, p.16. (Focuses on DSB's approach to the study of Williams)

Cassidy, Robert, "Venturi Ventures into Hospitals, with a Capital H," <u>Building</u> <u>Design & Construction</u>, November 1, 2002. (Lehigh Valley Hospital design -- quotes from J Kolker)

http://www.bdcmag.com/index.asp?layout=story&articleId=CA257768&stt=000&web zine=bd c&publication=bdc

<u>Christie's: 20</u>th <u>Century Decorative Arts</u>, New York: Christie's, Inc., October 1, 2002 auction catalogue, p. 80. (Sheraton & Queen Anne Knoll Chairs)

City of Trenton Fire Headquarters (Dedication booklet) October 9, 2002

Cole, Diane, "On an Old Revolutionary's Turf," <u>The New York Times</u>, March 29, 2002. (Franklin Court)

http://college4.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2002/03/29/910749.xml

Collins, Glenn, "City Plans Design Competition for a 2012 Olympic Village," <u>The</u> <u>New York Times</u>, September 26, 2003. (DSB is a member of the design review panel)

<u>Connections</u>, June 2002, p. 10. (Episcopal Academy Newsletter, noted the 2001 PMA exhibit)

Crosbie, Michael J., "Kimmel Center Civics," <u>Architecture Week</u>, No. 112, August 28, 2002. (Article critical of Viñoly's design of the Kimmel - mentions VSBA design) <u>http://www.architectureweek.com/2002/0828/design 1-1.html</u>

"Current Events and Exhibits," <u>Architecture Week</u>, No. 123, November 15, 2002. (Listing of Pittsburgh's OO Exhibit) <u>http://www.architectureweek.com/cgi-bin/calendar.cgi?e</u>

"A Day in the Life of Frist," <u>Princeton: With One Accord</u>, spring 2002, pp. 4-5. (Large 2 page feature showing how students are interacting with Frist)

De Poli, Aldo, <u>biblioteche architetture 1995-2005</u>, Milan: Federico Motta Editore S.p.A., 2002, pp. 176-183. (In Italian) (Section on Bard - several photos & drawings)

De Vries, Marina, "Een onbetrouwbare opdrachtgever," <u>Het Parool</u>, October 5, 2002. (Article about Stedelijik - quote from DSB) (In Dutch)

"Detail of the Month Dartmouth College, Hanover, New Hampshire," <u>School</u> <u>Construction</u>

<u>News</u>, March/April 2002, p.36. (Webster Hall blurb - won the 2002 AIA Institute Honor Award - photo by Matt Wargo)

"Dixwell Fire Station," UMMA (Urban Museum of Modern Architecture, New Haven)

pamphlet, 2002. (Marisa Angell's project: UMMA, see <u>http://www.yale.edu/opa/v31.n4/story2.html</u>)

Doordan, Dennis P., <u>Twentieth-Century Architecture</u>, New York: Harry N. Abrams, Inc,

2002, pp. 207-208. (RV listed under "Postmodernism" for $\underline{\rm C+C}$ - RV, DSB, SI mentioned for

 $\underline{\mathrm{LLV}}$ - DSB mentioned for "Room at the Top?" and "Sexism and the Star System in Architecture")

"Exhibit Shows Wit, Complexity of Architects' Works," <u>NepaNews.com</u>, November 17, 2002. (Northeastern PA news service - nice article on Carnegie Museum of Art exhibit & VSBA's

ideas)<u>http://www.nepanews.com/site/news.cfm?newsid=6094862&BRD=2212&PAG=461&dep_t_id=465812&rfi=8</u>

"Exhibition: Out of the Ordinary: The Architecture and Design of Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown and Associates," <u>arcspace.com</u>, 2002. (Review of Carnegie Museum exhibit - includes several images of VSBA work)

"Exhibition: "US Design - 1975-2000" at the Denver Art Museum," <u>ArchNewsNow.com</u>,

March 21,2002. (Includes photo of chest of drawers & side chair-RV) http://www.archnewsnow.com/features/Feature5.htm

"Exhibitions: Le Corbusier Before Le Corbusier," <u>Newsletter</u>, Winter 2002. (BGC Newsletter

- "Text Frieze by Robert Venturi for Le Corbusier Exhibition")

"Farnsworth, Jean M., Carmen R. Croce and Joseph F. Chorpenning, eds., <u>Stained Glass in Catholic Philadelphia</u>, Philadelphia: Saint Joseph's University Press, 2002, pp.122-123. (1968-70 St. Francis de Sales Church renovation)

Fentress, Curtis, R. Campbell, D. Lyndon, J. Morris Dixon, C. Jencks, and C. Coker, <u>Civic Builders</u>, Wiley-Academy: London, 2002, pp. 180-183. (Toulouse - includes several exterior, some interior photos, site plan)

Figueria, Jorge, "Architectural History: In the Fridge, After the Supermarket," Jornal Arquitectos (J-A), Summer 2002, pp. 23-26. (Refers to <u>C+C</u> along w/ Rossi's The Architecture of the City as vehicles for revisiting/reinventing the field of art history)

Fiske, Diane, "Doo-wop preserved," <u>Art Matters</u>, June 2002, p. 16. (Wildwood & Doo-Wop - Steve Iz's influence, quotes from George Thomas & Rich Stokes)

Forgey, Benjamin, "Here and Now," <u>The Washington Post</u>, December 8, 2002. (Here & Now section -- Scully Prize award - donation to CHAD)

"Frist Campus Center of Princeton University, New Jersey," <u>Dialogue</u>, Vol. 58, May 2002, pp. 24-39. (Several exterior&interior photos, plans, perspectives - Overview of project)

Francke, Caitlin, "A Phila. Landmark is getting a face-lift," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>,

December 7, 2002, pp. B1, B4. (New mural for Spring Garden St. bridge - Tony Wrice quoted - "now this is a city of murals")

Genovese, Peter, "Havin' a Wild Time," <u>The Star Ledger</u>, June 21, 2002, pp. 29, 39. (Article on Wildwoods - a bit of it's history and future - mentions Steve Iz. & Jack Morey)

Gillespie, Angus Kress, <u>Twin Towers: The Life of New York City's World Trade</u> <u>Center</u>, New York: New American Library, August 2002, p.184. (Originally published in 1999, 2002 edition includes an additional chapter -- p. 184, RV mentioned for <u>C+C</u>)

Glazer, Nathan, "Edifice Rex," <u>The New Republic</u>, March 18, 2002, pp. 34-38. (Discusses recent book on Kahn - refers to Filler's "The Spirit of '76" article)

Gluckstern, J., "Art of the Everyday," <u>Daily Camera</u>, February 22, 2002. (Denver Art Museum US design exhibit)

Goldberger, Paul, "High-Tech Emporiums," <u>The New Yorker</u>, March 25, 2002, pp. 100-101.

(Store design Koolhaas' Prada SoHo vs. Time Square's Toys R Us - brief mention of RV & DSB) <u>http://www.newyorker.com/printable/?critics/020325crsk_skyline</u>

Gregory, Rob, "Analysis of the skin," <u>Building Design</u>, December 6, 2002, p. 15. (Review of "On Weathering - the Life of Building in Time" - photo of ISI - Venturi mention)

Griffiths, Sean, "Boring Arsenal," <u>Building Design</u>, March 15, 2002. (Ltr from Fat -Fashion Architecture to Taste --- mentioned the gift of baseball hats from RV & DSB from their visit here)

Harding, Marcia, "Youthful Art Inspires Philadelphia Flower Show Mural," <u>The</u> <u>ADVANCE of Bucks County</u>, March 14, 2002. (Michael Wommack based the mural on his grandson's drawings)

"Home Sweet Home," Camden City Garden Club pamphlet distributed at the Philadelphia

Flower Show, 2002. (Drawing of Camden Children's Garden's Flower Show display done by VSBA - based on a drawing by Lucia Kearney)

Hopkins, Andrew & Stamp, Gavin. <u>Lutyens Abroad</u>, The British School at Rome at the British Academy: London, 2002 p 203. (RV praises Lutyens in C&C, DSB defends Lutyens from Peter and Alison Smithson)

Hotes, Robert J., "Robert Stern's "Philadelphia Story," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, October 2002, p. 11. (Excerpt from Stern's speech-- his "1967 house on Long Island was a "naïve homage" to Robert Venturi's Mother's House)

Iovine, Julie, "The Whitney Biennial Invites Architecture In," <u>The New York Times</u>, February 21, 2002. (Recalls the Whitney put on the first museum show devoted to the work and theory of Robert Venturi- in the 60's)

http://www.nytimes.com/2002/02/21/garden/21WHIT.html

Jackson, Lesley, <u>20th Century Pattern Design Textile & Wallpaper Pioneers</u>, Princeton: Princeton Architectural Press, June 2002. (Grandmother, Notebook Pattern)

<u>James Wines Site: Architecture in Context</u>, Orleans, France: Editions HYX, FRAC Centre, 2002. (Catalog accompanying the exhibit - mentions RV + DSB)

Jarmusch, Ann, "Architects: 'Traditional' they're not," <u>The San Diego Union-Tribune</u>, March 30, 2002, pp. E1, E10. (La Jolla exhibit - great article, describes RV & DSB, not just their work)

Kaewert, Julie, <u>Uncatalogued</u>, United States: Bantam Books, January 2002. (Takes place in Rauner library - fiction - no mention of VSBA)

Kahn, Eve, "From Ski Boots to Shining Tea Set," <u>Art News</u>, January 2002, p. 100-101. (US Design exhibit - Sheraton chair)

Keels, Thomas H., & Elizabeth Jarver Jarvis, eds., <u>Images of America: Chestnut</u> <u>Hill</u>, Arcadia Publishing: Charleston, SC, 2002, p. 117. (Vanna Venturi House)

Kelbaugh, Douglas S., <u>Repairing the American Metropolis</u>: <u>Common Place Revisited</u>, Seattle: University of Washington Press, 2002, pp. 98, 118, 172, 174, 178.

Kelly, Sara, "Grapevine: I Wanna Know," <u>The Philadelphia Weekly</u>, March 6, 2002, Vol. 31,

No. 10. (Q&A about the Welcome to Manayunk sign - quotes from Kay Smith) http://www.brainsoap.com/archives/article.asp?ArtID=1825

Klein, Michael "The scarf that hoped to be a concert hall," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, September 26, 2002. (POH design on scarf)

<u>http://www.philly.com/mld/philly/4151493.htm?template=contentModules/printstory.</u> jsp "Las Vegas," <u>Conde Nast Traveler</u>, August 2002. (Feature on Las Vegas mentions <u>LLV</u>

"Learning from Denise and Bob," <u>MetropolisMag.com</u>, February 2003. (Introduction to DSB

& RV's "In Your Face" lecture text & slides - only available online) <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/index.html#introduction</u> Link to DSB's talk

http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/index.html#activitiesaspatterns Link to DSB's images <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/index_d.html</u> Link to RV's talk & images

http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/robert_venturi.html

"Lebenszeichen von Robert Venturi und Denise Scott Brown," <u>Arch+</u>, October 2002. (In German) (Signs of Life exhibit)

Leisner, Hava, "A Center for All," <u>School Construction News</u>, Vol. 5, Num. 4, May/June 2002, pp. 1, 17-18. (Nice article - Facility of the Month feature - quotes from DSB/RV interview - summary of the project in context) <u>http://www.schoolconstructionnews.com/facility/facility.html</u>

Lewis, Michael, <u>The Gothic Revival</u>, New York: Thames & Hudson Ltd., 2002, p. 196. (Image of RV's 'Gothic' design in Eclectic House series)

Lewis, Michael, "The Nation: Preservation; It Depends On How You Define 'Real'," $\underline{\mathrm{The}}$

 $\underline{\text{New York Times}},$ June 23, 2002. (Positives & negatives of preservation efforts - mentions Franklin Court)

http://college3.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2002/06/23/926073.xml

Linder, Mark, "Perspecta 9/10," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, winter/spring 2002, pp. 71-74. (Yale & C+C)

Lotozo, Eils, "America Between the Covers," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 10, 2002.

(Photo of DSB & RV in front of the office – RV is one of the people profiled in the Encyclopedia of American Studies)

Lotozo, Eils, "Tough task: Compiling an encyclopedia of U.S. culture," <u>The Miami</u> <u>Herald</u>, January 19, 2002. (Photo of DSB & RV in front of the office – RV is one of the people profiled in the Encyclopedia of American Studies)

Lowry, Patricia, "Extraordinary Exhibit," <u>Pittsburgh Post Gazette</u>, November 12, 2002, pp. C-1 - C-2. (Opening of OO Pittsburgh, images of eclectic house series) <u>http://www.postgazette.com/ae/20021112venturi1112fnp4.asp</u>

Lowry, Patricia, "Places: Passing White Towers on road trip through time," Pittsburgh Post Gazette, December 19, 2002. (Talk on roadside architecture compliments Pittsburgh exhibit - VSB's influence - mentions Steve Iz. & Paul Hirshorn's White Towers book) <u>http://www.post-gazette.com/ae/20021219lowry5.asp</u>

MacMillan, Kyle, "Designed in the USA," <u>Denver Post</u>, February 17, 2002. (Review of US Design exhibit)

MacMillan, Kyle, "Museum curator lists top architects," <u>Denver Post</u>, February 10, 2002. (Author interviewed Terence Riley & asked for a list of his top 10 architects of 20th century - RV on the list)

"Member News," <u>Society of Architectural Historians Newsletter</u>, December 2002, p.10. (Scully Prize announcement)

"Membership Committee Matters," <u>The Carpenters' Company Quarterly Newsletter</u>, October

2002, p.8. (Dan McCoubrey up for membership - short bio)

Mermelstein, Susan, ed., <u>The New York Times Traveler's Guide to Art Museum</u> <u>Exhibitions 2002</u>, 2002, pp. 70, 273. (Lists the Out of the Ordinary exhibit dates at the San Diego Museum of Art -6/2/02-9/8/02 & Carnegie Museum of Art -11/9/02-1/12/03)

Merz, Jörg Martin, "Architekturausstellugen in den USA:" <u>Kunst Chronik</u>, January 2002, pp. 10-11. (Exhibits in US - Out of the Ordinary listed)

"Mielparque Nikko Kirifuri," <u>Jornal Arquitectos</u>, September/October 2002, pp. 47-56. (Portuguese) (Issue also includes "Toward a Scenographic Architecture for Today" translated into Portuguese - several photos of Nikko)

"Mielparque Nikko Kirifuri Resort Hotel," <u>Wellness Design</u>, April 2002, pp. 34-41. (Feature on Nikko)

"Mielparque Nikko Kirifuri Resort Hotel and Spa,"<u>architecture ASIA</u>, September-November

2002, pp. 36-41. (Includes several photos, plan + section & "Toward a Scenographic Architecture for Today" earlier in the issue pp. 36-40)

Milgrom, Melissa, "Learning from Steve Izenour," <u>Metropolis</u>, January 2002. (Tribute to Steve & his involvement with Wildwood) <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/content_0102/ob/ob05.html</u>

Milstein, Sarah, "Back to the Beach for a Blast of 50's Cool," <u>The New York Times</u>, June 28, 2002. (Wildwoods)

http://senrs.com/back_to_the_beach_for_a_blast_of_50s_cool.htm

Mitchell, C. Thomas, <u>User-Responsive Design</u>, New York: W.W. Norton & Company, Inc., 2002, pp. 122-123. (Fire Station No. 4 + Duck & Decorated shed)

Mohr, Richard D., "The Architecture of Art Tile," <u>Old House Journal Magazine</u>, November

2002. (Mentions RV's use of tile - Seattle Art Museum) http://www.oldhousejournal.com/magazine/2002/november/art_tile.shtml Moix, Llàtzer, "Una Arquitectura Fascinante," <u>La Vanguardia</u>, March 2002, pp. 50-53. (Issue dedicated to Gaudi - quote from RV) (Spanish)

Montaner, Josep Maria, <u>las formas del siglo</u>, Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili, S.A., 2002, pp. 120-22, 124-128, 130

"More News," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, February 2002, p.14. (In the More News section – VSBA got an AIA National Honor Award for Rauner – includes photo of Rauner + also announces recent VSBA promotions)

Morrison, William, <u>The Main Line</u>, New York: Acanthus Press LLC, 2002, p. xvii. (RV and SI mentioned in Introduction by Mark Alan Hewitt)

Mornement, Adam, "New entrance for U.K.'s National Gallery," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>,

December 2002, p. 24. (VSBA-Sainsbury wing mention)

Mowl, Timothy, "Desperate Love," <u>Times Literary Supplement</u>, June 21, 2002, p. 21. (Review of <u>The Architect and His Wife</u> - mentions RV)

Mulazzani, Marco, ed., <u>Giuseppe Vaccaro a cura di</u>, Italy: Electa, May 2002, pp. 33, 3739,46-49, 66-75, 77, 79, 80, 83. (Italian) (DSB & RV wrote articles for this publication - referred to in other articles as well)

Needham, Mike, "Trustees Review College's Plans," <u>The Williams Record</u>, January 15, 2002. <u>http://www.williamsrecord.com/wr/?view=article§ion=news&id=3462</u>

Neuman, William, "Architect, Ex-Politician Join Rebuild Effort," <u>New York Post</u>, September 13, 2002. (Lists members of the panel to review firms' qualifications for WTC proposal)

Neuman, William, "Design Stars Apply," <u>New York Post</u>, September 19, 2002. (Lists several well-known architects that submitted the RFQ to LMDC - RV mentioned)

Neuman, William, "Towering Ambitions," <u>New York Post</u>, August 16, 2002. (Reaction to the re-opening of the WTC site proposal process - quote by RV)

"Off the Record," <u>Architectural Record</u>, December 2002, p. 24. (Announcement: DSB & RV honored w/ Vincent Scully Prize)

Olschki, Leo S., ed., <u>Atti della Accademia delle Arti del Disegno 2001-2002</u>, Monografie 10, 2002, p. 66. (RV listed as a donor)

"Our New Home -- We're in! We're in!" <u>AdvoKids</u>, Fall 2002. (Support Center for Child Advocates newsletter - includes exterior photo of new building's entrance)

Ouroussoff, Nicolai, "Duo Could Be More Dynamically Represented," <u>Los Angeles</u> <u>Times</u>, June 24, 2002. (La Jolla exhibit - describes the exhibit as "surprisingly subdued")

"Out of the Ordinary," <u>Graham Foundation Annual Report and Guidelines 2001</u>, 2002, p. 11. (Grant awarded to publish exhibit catalog)

"Out of the Ordinary: The Architecture & Design of Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown and Associates," <u>VIEW, Museum of Contemporary Art San Diego</u>, July•August Quarterly

Newsletter 2002, pp. 1, 3. (Quick description of exhibit, mentions expansion/renovation of MCA La Jolla - photos of Vanna Venturi house models)

Paglia, Michael, "Panavision," <u>Denver Westword</u>, February 28 - March 6, 2002, p. 55. (Denver Art Museum US Design exhibit - comparing C+C to the Old Testament & LLV to the new) <u>http://www.westword.com/issues/2002-02-28/art.html/1/index.html</u>

"Panopticon: An Art Spectacular," Carnegie Museum of Art Gallery Guide, 2002, p.41. (Panopticon exhibit on display 10/5/02-8/17/03 - Queen Anne Chair)

<u>Philadelphia Museum of Art Annual Report 2001</u>, 2002, pp. 10 (Photos of Franklin Court, RV & DSB with Kathy Hiesinger & Mother's House model, & Kalpakjian andirons - lists opening of VSBA exhibit 6/10/01)

Philipp, Klaus Jan, <u>ArchitekturSkulptur</u>, Deutsche Verlags-Anstalt: Stuttgart München, 2002, pp. 52, 54, 92, 93. (In German) (Franklin Court)

Phillips, Derek, <u>The Lit Environment</u>, Woburn, MA: Architectural Press, 2002, pp. 72-73. (Ben Franklin bridge lighting)

Procter, Jo, "The Big Picture," <u>Williams Alumni Review</u>, winter 2002, p. 18-23. (Interview w/ DSB - Williams planning - includes several images of maps from final report)

"Public Programs Exhibition Related Events Fall 2002," Bard Graduate Center booklet, 2002. (Text frieze for Le Corbusier exhibition done by VSBA)

Raboteau, Robert, "Fire headquarters dedicated," <u>New Jersey Online</u>, October 10, 2002. (Quotes from RV - his impression of Trenton)

Raboteau, Robert, "Helmet is fire HQ crowning glory," <u>New Jersey Online</u>, May 4, 2002. (Trenton Fire Headquarters sign is complete - some reactions)

Rauterberg, Hanno, "Wir Sind ja fürs Unreine," <u>Die Zeit</u>, October 17, 2002, p. 42. (Interview with RV+DSB) (German)

Reynolds, Christopher, "They Build Out Loud," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, June 16, 2002. (Out of the Ordinary-La Jolla – interview w/ RV&DSB, overview of VSB's work & life) <u>http://events.calendarlive.com/top/1,1419,L-LATimes-Calendar-</u> <u>X!ArticleDetail62972,00.html</u>

Riley, Terence, Sarah Deyong, Marco Michelis, eds., <u>The Changing of the AvantGarde: Visionary Architectural Drawings from the Howard Gilman Collection</u>, New York: Museum of Modern Art, October 2002, p. 14. (RV mention)

"Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>bau</u>, HTW Chur, 2002. (German) (Pamphlet - mentions DSB & RV, lecture June 14 2002)

Rogers, Patricia Dane, "Upward Mobility," <u>Washington Post</u>, July 25, 2002. (Short article on <u>Mobile Homes</u> - mentions RV, image of cover with Vanna Venturi house)

Rossi, Carla, "Franklin Court im Independence National Historic Park in Philadelphia," 2002. (German) (Student paper -- student of von Moos. Unpublished) Rybczynski, Witold, "The Bilbao Effect," <u>The Atlantic Monthly</u>, September 2002. (Public competitions for architectural commissions -- POH) <u>http://www.theatlantic.com/issues/2002/09/rybczynski.htm</u>

Rybczynski, Witold, "Palladio Forever," <u>The New York Review of Books</u>, Vol. XLIX, No. 12, July 18, 2002, pp. 41-43. (Mentions last summer's PMA exhibit)

Rybczynski, Witold, <u>The Perfect House</u>, Scribner: New York, 2002, p. 106. (Mention of RV/Mother's house)

Saffron, Inga, "Manayunk the fashionable plays up its grittier past," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia</u>

<u>Inquirer</u>, March 6, 2002. (SI's Main St. sign, reactions) ("Now I can finally figure out where I'm going") <u>http://www.sunherald.com/mld/sunherald/business/2801517.htm</u>

Saffron, Inga, "A meeting of two great minds in architecture," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, April 17, 2002, pp. E1, E3. (Article on Bob & Rem Koolhaas - no mention of Denise?) <u>http://www.philly.com/mld/inquirer/living/people/3080450.htm</u>

Sangiorgio, Maureen P., "The 10 Best Children's Museums," <u>Child</u>, February 2002. (Houston Children's Museum selected as #2)

"Scenes from a Campus," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, May 15, 2002, pp. 18-21. (Photos of Frist) <u>http://www.princeton.edu/~paw/archive_new/PAW01-02/15-0515/features2.html</u>

Schaecher, Steve, <u>Mobile Homes by Famous Architects</u>, Pomegranate Communications, Inc.: China, 2002, pp. 38-39. (Drawing of Mother's House on wheels - cover image)

Shattuck, Mayo, "Architects unveil comprehensive campus plan detailing movement," <u>The Williams Record</u>, February 19, 2002. <u>http://www.williamsrecord.com/wr/?view=article§ion=news&id=3592</u>

Shell, Jacob A., "Jokester Towers," <u>Metropolis</u>, May 8, 2002. (Letter in reaction to Max Protech gallery's WTC exhibit - the author attributes what he feels is wrong with the designs to RV -- VSBA did not participate in the exhibit) <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/wtc/wtc_jokestertowers.html</u>

Shepherd, Roger, <u>Structures of Our Time</u> (31 Buildings That Changed Modern Life), New

York: McGraw-Hill, 2002, pp.9, 119, 155, 172-175. (Vanna Venturi House)

Sherman, Steve, "Ribbon-cutting dedicated to Main St. designer," <u>The Review</u> (Roxborough/Manayunk), March 6, 2002, p. 1,3. (Main St. Sign ceremony)

"Shouldn't the Best Teacher You Know Receive the AIA/ACSA Topaz Medallion?" <u>AIArchitect</u>, July 2002. (DSB mention - received Topaz Medal in 1996)

"Sky's the Limit," <u>The New Republic</u>, October 21, 2002, p. 4. (Response from Carlos Billembourg to Martin Filler's article on the WTC - debates Filler's approval of DSB's Op-Ed piece. Includes Filler's response)

<u>http://www.thenewrepublic.com/doc.mhtml?i=20021021&s=correspondence102102tw</u> p Smith, Roberta, "Icky Genius With a Taste for Order," <u>The New York Times</u>, November 29, 2002. (Bard's Le Corbusier exhibit - mentions frieze by VSBA) http://college3.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2002/11/29/958217.xml

Sobek, Stephen, "Dolled up dinosaurs descend on city," <u>Delaware News Journal</u>, May 2, 2002. (Wilmington fund-raiser - VSBA architect Heidi Sentivan & husband Drew designed and crafted "Fossil Fuel" described in the article, but not pictured in the link:

<u>http://www.delawareonline.com/newsjournal/local/2002/05/02dolledupdinosau.html</u>) (Image of "Fossil Fuel" found here <u>http://www.twolefthands.com/360dino/</u>)

Sorlien, Sandy, <u>Fifty Houses</u>, Baltimore: The Johns Hopkins University Press, 2002, p. 90.

(Refers to LLV)

Spangler, Todd, "Architectural Intrigue," <u>Times Herald</u>, November 19, 2002. (PMA show - Pittsburgh - photo of DSB & RV

Spier, Steven, ed., <u>Urban Visions</u>, Liverpool: Liverpool University Press, 2002, pp. 118, 121. (RV&DSB article - other articles mention VSBA as well)

Steinberg, Harris, "What might have been the orchestra's new home," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, January 31, 2002. (Op-Ed page – VSBA's design is very Philadelphia)

Stierli, Martino, "Rome in Mind", October 2002. (Master's Thesis - student of von Moos -- includes interview w/RV & DSB)

Stephens, Suzanne, "Rafael Viñoly's arresting and controversial design for the new Kimmel Center offers the Philadelphia Orchestra a concert hall under glass," <u>Architectural Record</u>, March 2002. (Background on Philadelphia architecture, history of the POH project, critical of Viñoly's design)

"Student's 'urban museum' showcases city's modern architecture," <u>Yale Bulletin &</u> <u>Calendar</u>,

Volume 31, Number 4, September 27, 2002. (Marisa Angell's project: New Haven's Urban

Museum of Modern Architecture, includes Dixwell Fire Station) http://www.yale.edu/opa/v31.n4/story2.html

Swenarton, Mark, "Tudor Walters and Tudorbethan: reassessing Britain's inter-war suburbs," <u>Planning Perspectives 17</u>, 2002, pp. 270,271. (LLV mention)

<u>Tea and Coffee Piazza</u>, Groningen: Groninger Museum, 2002, pp. 96-103. (Photos of Alessi coffee service - flower pattern on inside endpaper)

Theunissen, Karin, "Venturi Scott Brown and the tradition of the American suburban house," <u>The Architecture Annual 2000-2001</u>, Rotterdam: Delft University of Technology, 2002, pp. 22-31. (Iconography, symbolism, and the American home)

Thomas, George, "Learning from Bob and Denise," May 17, 2002. (Speech delivered at the Germantown Historical Society Hall of Fame award presentation)

Thomas, George E., and Titus D. Hewryk, <u>University of Pennsylvania: The Campus</u> <u>Guide</u>, June 2002.

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (2000s)

Tilghman, Shirley M., "Frist Campus Center: 1½ and Going Strong," <u>Princeton</u> <u>Alumni Weekly</u>, March 13, 2002, p. 2. ("Who uses the center? The short answer is everyone.") <u>http://www.princeton.edu/~paw/archive_new/PAW01-02/11-</u> <u>0313/prezpage.html</u>

Tobin, Jane and Pearman, Hugh, <u>Ten Years Ten Cities: The Work of Terry Farrell &</u> <u>Partners 1991-2001</u>, London: Laurence King Publishing Ltd., February 2002, pp. 12, 14, 24,

315. (Terry Farrell was a student of DSB & RV, several RV mentions)

Trebay, Guy, "For You and the Gang, a House Like Tony's," <u>The New York Times</u>, August 12, 2002. (Soprano home design - quote by RV - "an important aspect of the American scene is that it's eclectic...")

<u>Trenton Makes its Move! The 2002 Annual Report of the City of Trenton</u>, 2002, p.21 (Photo of the headquarters - shows entire sign)

"University of Pennsylvania Perelman Quadrangle," <u>Pennsylvania Construction</u> <u>Review</u>, 2002, pp. 102-104. (Overview of project, photos by Julie Marquart)

"Upcoming exhibitions," <u>Architecture Week</u>, No. 100. May 29, 2002. (Out of the Ordinary at MCA La Jolla)

"US Design: 1975-2000," <u>The NewsHour with Jim Lehrer</u>, May 2002. (Interview with Craig Miller by Jeffrey Brown - mentions LLV & C+C) <u>http://www.pbs.org/newshour/bb/entertainment/jan-june02/usdesign/miller1.html</u>

Urgo, Jacqueline L., "Convention Center Raises Wildwood's Hopes," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 7, 2002. (Mentions Steve Iz.'s Wildwood studio & his with influence, along with Jack Morey's to help show Wildwood what it has to offer)

Uricchio, Marylynn, "Out of the Ordinary," <u>Pittsburgh Post Gazette</u>, November 11, 2002.

("Seen" society column - lists attendees of the Founder Patrons Dinner at Heinz Arch. Center - opening of OO exhibit) <u>http://www.post-</u> gazette.com/seen/20021111event1111fnp1.asp

"US Design 1975-2000," <u>On & Off the Wall</u>, Jan/Feb 2002, pp. 4-5. (Denver Art Museum member publication - includes RV/DSB perspective of Sainsbury wing)

"Varied Views on City's New Kimmel Center," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 11, 2002.

(Editorials - responses to the Kimmel Center's design by: Lynn Herman, Ross Brightwell,

Sean O'Rourke & Gladys Cohen)

http://www.philly.com/mld/inquirer/news/editorial/2647590.htm

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates' Groundbreaking Architecture is Subject of Exhibition at MCA San Diego June 2 - September 8, 2002," News Release, MoCA, San Diego, April 18, 2002.

<u>VIEW, Museum of Contemporary Art San Diego</u>, April·May·June Quarterly Newsletter 2002, pp. 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, 9. (Coincides w/ exhibit opening - photos of Mother's House, RV&DSB, museum merchandise, Knoll chair)

Vitez, Michael, "Palm Trees Poolside, If You Like," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 21, 2002. (Plastic Palm Tree business boomed after Steve & Susan's Wildwood studio)

http://www.philly.com/mld/philly/living/columnists/michael_vitez/3109392.htm

Voelz Chandler, Mary, "Design show works on every level," <u>Rocky Mountain News</u>, February 22, 2002. (Photo of Notebook pattern - US Design 1975-2000)

Voelz Chandler, Mary, "Grand Design," <u>Rocky Mountain News</u>, February 16, 2002. (US

Design exhibit - mentions RV/DSB plan for Civic Center to become cultural complex - Nikko)

Volwahsen, Andreas, <u>Imperial Delhi</u>, New York: Prestel Verlag, 2002, p.301. (<u>Learning from Lutyens</u> mentioned in Biblio)

"VSBA Scarf," 2002. (Listing on <u>http://www.projects-us.com/html/vsba-scarf.html</u> - VSBA design for POH)

Walser, Daniel, "Mit offen Augen von Las Vegas nach Chur," <u>Tages-Anzeiger</u>, June 13, 2002. (RV/DSB lecture at HTW Chur)

Walser, Daniel, "Vordenker der Postmoderne," <u>Die Südostschweiz</u>, June 13, 2002. (RV/DSB lecture at HTW Chur)

Webb, Michael, "More can be a bore too," or "Anche il piu è una nova," <u>Domus</u> 851, September 2002, pp. 21-23. (Out of the Ordinary- La Jolla, review -- photos of Cuckoo Clock,

V'Soske rug & La Jolla Musuem) (Italian & English)

http://www.edidomus.it/Domus/review/singola_news.cfm?CodNews=14804&Tipo=1

Williamson, Sarah, "The art of design over the past 25 years," <u>Midwest Express</u>, February

2002. (US Design exhibit - mentions Sainsbury Wing's entrance)

Wilner, Elaine, "Still learning from Las Vegas," <u>Penn Current</u>, December 5, 2002, p. 5.

(Faculty feature with Susan Snyder -- Vegas studio) http://www.upenn.edu/pennnews/current/2002/120502/spotlight.html

Wines, James, "Gianni Pettena - Gentle Radical," Catalogue foreword for the Gianni Pettena Exhibition Centre Frac - Orleans, France - Feb. 21 to Mar. 30, 2002. (RV - C+C)

Yanqing, Sun, "Communication | In Architecture: Robert Venturi's Lecture in Tongji University," <u>dì: Architecture & Design</u>, February 25, 2002, pp. 106-109.

Ying, Cai, "Postmodernism | Maybe | Not Right: Talk with Mr. Robert Venturi," di:

Architecture & Design, December, 25, 2002, pp. 86-87. (Tongji University lecture)

<u>2003</u>

"1900 Cherry Street," <u>AdvoKids</u>, Fall 2003. (Child Advocates newsletter - new building)

"2003 Design Award Entries," <u>Pennsylvania Architect</u>, August 2003, p.19. (Frist was entered)

"2003 SEGD Awards," <u>Messages</u> (SEGD publication), Volume 17, No. 4 2003, pp. 26. (RV&DSB received Fellow award)

Abercrombie, Stanley, <u>A Century of Interior Design 1900-2000</u>, New York: Rizzoli, 2003.

Alden Branch, Mark, "Rudolf Revisited," <u>Architecture</u>, June 2003, pp. 42-47. (RV mention - re: A&A bldg.)

Allen, Isabel, "The Smithsons: true partners in practice and in life," <u>Architects'</u> <u>Journal</u>, March 13, 2003. (Discusses the private/professional relationship of the Smithsons - contrasts how DSB's role at VSBA has been viewed with Alison Smithson's role in her firm) <u>www.ajplus.co.uk</u>

Anderson, John, <u>Art Held Hostage</u>, New York: W. W. Norten & Co., 2003, pp. 98, 111. (mentions RV, VSBA restoration of Barnes museum)

Apple Jr., R.W., "A Farmland Showcase for Modern Architecture," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, December 5, 2003. (Article on Columbus, Ind. Architecture-fire station mentioned)

<u>Architectural Theory: From the Renaissance to the Present 89 Essays on 117</u> <u>Treatises</u>, Los Angeles: Taschen, 2003, pp. 714, 782, 784, 790, 792, 793, 804. (<u>C+C</u>, <u>LLV</u>)

"Awards of Recognition 2003: Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc., The Anlyan Center for Medical Research & Education, Yale University School of Medicine," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Architect</u>, November 2003, p. 12. (Jurors' comments: "We found the urban design aspects of this complex to be particularly commendable...)

<u>Barr & Barr, Inc. Builders: Celebrating 75 Years of Excellence</u>, 2003. (75th Anniversary booklet - photos of Princeton & Dartmouth)

"Briefly...CITY/REGION," <u>Philadelphia Daily News</u>, March 5, 2003. (Announcement of VSB's donation to CHAD) <u>http://www.philly.com/mld/philly/news/local/5318225.htm</u>

Barrett, Amy, "...8,000 Sq. Ft. House; Eclectic," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, May 18, 2003, (Web). (Interview w/ DSB/RV - photos of their house)

Bender, Thomas, "Scully's Way," <u>The Nation</u>, December 29, 2003, pp. 36, 38-40, 42. (Review of latest book-discusses RV+C+C+DSB)

Bernstein, Fred A., "An Elite Contest for a Growing U.N.," <u>The New York Times</u> <u>Magazine</u>, August 21, 2003. (RV and DSB quoted about not competing for new UN building in NYC)

Bhatt, Ritu, "Aesthetic or Anaesthetic: the Competing Symbols of Las Vegas Strip," <u>Visible</u>

Language 37.3, 2003, pp. 248-64. (draws parallels between <u>LLV</u>'s arguments and Nelson Goodman's theory of symbols in <u>Languages of Art</u> [1968], argues postmodern rhetoric limits the book's methodology and aim of making architects re-learn to see)

Blotkamp, Carel, "Tate Amsterdam," <u>De Volkskrant</u>, February 20, 2003, pp. 7. (German - RV design for the Stedelljk museum was never realized)

Brooks, Turner and Ross Anderson, Turner Brooks: Work, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 1st Edition, March 1, 1995. (RV cited as a help with his work)

Browne, Stanhope S., "Look to other cities' successes for the future of Penn's Landing," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 11, 2003. (DSB mention)

Brownlee, David B., David G. DeLong and Kathryn B. Hiesinger, <u>Out of the</u> <u>Ordinary: Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown, and Associates</u>, Philadelphia: Philadelphia

Museum of Art, 2001. (Catalog accompanying the PMA exhibition)

"Building a Collection," Metropolis, August/September 2003, p. 52. (UMMA)

"Building America," National Building Museum online exhibition, 2003. (House and Home section - Images of Vanna Venturi House) <u>http://www.nbm.org/home.html</u>

"Building Strength in Biomedical Research & Education at 300 Cedar St.," <u>Yale</u> <u>Bulletin & Calendar Special Issue Vol. II, No. 2</u>, Spring 2003, p.1, 4. (Yale School of Medicine bldg.) <u>http://www.yale.edu/opa/ybc_cab/story101.html</u>

<u>Chadvocate</u>, Vol. 1, June 2003. (CHAD Newsletter includes article on Scully Prize and CHAD Gala Champagne b-fast fundraiser - DSB & RV recipients of Designing Futures awards)

"Chamounix Mansion's Friends Benefit Committee plans 40th anniversary," <u>Main</u> <u>Line Times</u>, November 6, 2003, p. 15. (RV & DSB will be honored by Chamounix Mansion)

Chan, Bernard, ed., <u>Educational Facilities: Hundred Outstanding Architects</u>, Beijing: Pace Publishing Limited, 2003, p.216-221. (Gonda Neuroscience & Genetics Research Center)

Chan, Bernard, ed., <u>Hotels: Hundred Outstanding Architects</u>, Beijing: Pace Publishing Limited, 2003, p.196-211. (Nikko)

"Classnotes," <u>Connections</u>, (The Episcopal Academy Magazine), August 2003, p. 7. (RV '44 & DSB mentioned for the NY Times article on their home)

Collina, Francesca, "Un Hotel nel Curore del Parco Nazionale Giapponese," <u>Piscine</u> <u>Oggi 122</u>, April - June 2003, pp. 47-49. (Nikko)

"Columbus Monument Pages" Retrieved May 23, 2003, from Peter van der Krogt's Columbus

Monument web site. <u>http://cartography.geog.uu.nl/columbus/</u> (Features Penn's Landing Columbus Monument)

Conn, Steven and Max Page, eds., <u>Building the Nation</u>, Philadelphia: University of Pennsylvania Press, 2003, p.8. (Includes the VSBA augmented "Architect's Dream")

Cooperman, Emily T., "Preserving the Modern Movement in Chestnut Hill," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Architect</u>, May 2003. (Vanna Venturi House - grant for easement project)

Crosbie, Michael J., <u>Architecture for the Books</u>, Mulgrave, Australia: The Images Publishing Group, 2003, pp. 32-35. (Library architecture - Rauner is featured, & is on the cover)

Crosbie, Michael J. "Street Art," <u>The Hartford Courant</u>, June 29, 2003. (Article on UMMA, mentions RV)

"Darling," <u>Bergdorf Goodman Magazine: Fall Collections 2003</u>, 2003, pp. 150-151. (Photographs by Carter Smith – one of the photos features copies of <u>Mother's House</u> in the background)

Dederer, Claire, "Rem Readings," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, May 18, 2003. (Critical of the Seattle Art Museum) http://college3.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2003/05/18/1089550.xml

de Forest, Ann, "The Splendor that's his Rome," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u> <u>Magazine</u>, February 16, 2003, pp.15-17. (Article on Alan Epstein's book, <u>As the</u> Romans Do - RV mention)

De Witt, Dennis J., "Credit Where Credit is Due," <u>Architectural Review</u>, November 2003. (In response to Sutherland Lyall's note on VSBA's website – Gerod Clark not credited for certain projects)

<u>Dinner for Architects Serviettenskizzen für das Architekturmuseum,</u> Architekturmuseum der Technischen Universität München in der Pinakotheck der Moderne, 2003, p. 33. (Catalog accompanying exhibition of architects' sketches on napkins - RV's sketch featured)

Dixon, John Morris, "Campus=Context," <u>Architecture</u>, October 2003, pp. 41-45. (Recent trends in campus architecture)

Dorrell, Ed, "Campaign to save Venturi's 'hidden gem' - image," <u>The Architects'</u> <u>Journal</u>, February 6, 2003. (1974 Venturi & Rauch bldg. is under threat to be demolished)

Duany, Andrés, Elizabeth Plater-Zyberk and Robert Alminan, eds. <u>The New Civic Art: Elements of Town Planning</u>, New York: Rizzoli, 2003, pp. 47, 148, 150, 158, 223, 225, 226, 243, 251, 261, 301, 318.

Dunlap, Beth, "Museum takes a look at...museums," <u>Miami Herald</u>, October 12, 2003. (Museums for a New Millennium exhibit features Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego)

<u>Educational Spaces Volume 3</u>, Victoria, Australia: The Images Publishing Group, 2003, pp. 108-111. (Frist Campus Center)

Filler, Martin, "the reckoning: Cincinati's Contemporary Arts Center unveils the first major building by premature superstar Zaha Hadid," <u>House & Garden</u>, August 2003, pp. 4748, 112. (DSB reference)

Filler, Martin, "Victory at Bunker Hill," <u>The New York Review of Books</u>, Vol. 50, No. 16,

October 23, 2003, pp. 55-57, 60. (Article on Gehry - mention of RV & DSB) http://www.nybooks.com/articles/16689

Francis, Richard, "Becoming Corbusier," <u>Art in America</u>, July 2003, pp. 34-35, 37. (Bard Corbusier exhibit)

Fraser, Craig, <u>Shack Chic: Art and Innovation In South African Shack-Lands</u>, Cape Town,

South Africa: Quivertree Publications, 2003

Gao, Melissa and Lindsey McGregor, "Butler donors react to plans to demolish, redesign buildings," <u>The Daily Princetonian</u>, December 4, 2003. (RV quoted) <u>http://www.dailyprincetonian.com/archives/2003/12/04/news/9282.shtml</u>

"Gifts Acknowledged," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 11, 2003. (Inq-lings section - mentions RV/DSB donation to CHAD, photo of students & VSBAers included)

Golec, Michael, "Doing it Deadpan: Venturi, Scott Brown and Izenour's Learning from Las

Vegas," <u>Visible Language 37.3</u>, 2003, pp. 266-87. (discusses Muriel Cooper's design of the

1972 first edition of <u>LLV</u>; argues that despite RV, DSB and SI's misgivings, and more than DSB's 1977 re-design, Cooper's edition better realizes authors' stated desires for the book)

Goldberger, Paul, "Designing Downtown," <u>The New Yorker</u>, January 6, 2003, pp. 62-69. (WTC proposal process/results - names Gehry & VSB as architects that didn't participate)

Gragg, Randy, "SAM unveils a Portland face-lift," OregonLive.com, November 13, 2003.

(Discusses future addition on to Seattle Art Museum - Allied Works)

Griffiths, Sean, "Vincent and us," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, March 2003, p. 16. (Review of Scully's <u>Modern Architecture & Other Essays</u> - article mentions RV & displays photo of Wu Hall & working section of Mother's House)

Harrison, Don, "The Year in Rhyme & Reason," <u>Philadelphia Daily News</u>, December 31,

2003. ("...Greet Dick Sprague, Milton Street, Kevin Hanna, Rosemarie Greco, Lola Falana. Bob Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, The Mummers, who're assembling downtown...")

Haskin, Don, "Visionary Woman Awards: Day Offers Brilliant Display of Excellence,"

<u>Moore News</u>, issue xvii, Fall 2003. (DSB received award with Adrienne Vittadini and Jane Golden)

Hawthorne, Christopher, "Goodbye 'Fountainhead,' Hello Kibbutz," <u>The New York</u>

<u>Times</u>, April 27, 2003.

http://college4.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2003/04/27/1083937.xml

Hearn, Fil, <u>Ideas that Shaped Buildings</u>, Cambridge: MIT Press, 2003, pp. 19, 20, 76-78, 287-288, 302 -304, 306-315, 323.

Hein, Carola, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Stadt Bauwelt</u>, 24, June 2003, pp. 66-71. (Features photographs of Nicole Miller window display) (Dutch)

Hein, Carola, Jeffry M. Diefendorf, & Ishida Yorifusa, eds. <u>Rebuilding Urban Japan</u> <u>After</u>

<u>1945</u>, New York: Palgrave Macmillan, 2003, pp. 244, 248. ("Tokyo as sequel to their study of Las Vegas")

"Hospital Innovates with Architect's Help," <u>The New York Times</u>, February 18, 2003. (AP article - Lehigh Valley Hospital)

http://abcnews.go.com/wire/Living/ap20030218_1609.html

<u>Indiana Limestone Handbook</u>, 21st Edition, Bedford, Indiana: Indiana Limestone Institute of America, 2003, p. 94. (Seattle Art Museum)

Iovine, Julie, "Architects Criticize Ground Zero Publicity," <u>The New York Times</u>, January

1, 2003. (Discusses recent WTC proposals - DSB quoted)

http://www.nytimes.com/2003/01/01/arts/design/01ARCH.html?ex=1042513786&ei=1 &en=c1 337e821f2698e0

Issenberg, Sasha, "Just Telling It Like It Is," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, May 2003, pp. 73-77.

(Interview w/ RV/DSB - Penn's Landing)

Izutsu, Akio, <u>Paradise of Birds</u>, Tokyo: Kobunsha Publishers Ltd., May 2003. (In Japanese) (Cuckoo clock)

Jacobs, Karrie, "High Design in Las Vegas? Viva!" <u>The New York Times</u>, March 13, 2003.

(Article on Unica Home store owners, mentions LLV) http://www.nytimes.com/2003/03/13/garden/13VEGA.html?8hpib

Killian, Tom and Francoise Bollack, <u>The Heroic Period of American Architecture</u>, New

York, 2003. (Unpublished manuscript - Vanna Venturi house, Guild House, Copley Square, Vara/Brigio medical office, Vegas)

La Marche, Jean, <u>The Familiar and Unfamiliar in Twentieth Century Architecture</u>, Champaign: University of Illinois Press, February 2003, pp. 79-98, 99-103, 112, 114, 120, 121, 128-32, 137-38. <u>http://www.press.uillinois.edu/s03/lamarche.html</u>

Lampert-Gréaux, Ellen, "The Way of the People," <u>Archi-Tech</u>, September/October 2003, pp.18-23. (Article on NMAI - mentions VSBA)

Landmark Legacies, Vol. 3, No. 2, Pittsburgh History & Landmarks Foundation, Fall 2003. (Betty Abrams' house)

Lange, Gregg, "War and pizza," Princeton Alumni Weekly, October 22, 2003. (Frist)

"Las Vegas Stripped: Revealing Contradictions," SEGD 2003 Conference & Expo booklet, May 28-31, 2003. (Conference dedicated to Steve Izenour, DSB&RV recipients of SEGD fellow award)

Leigh, Catesby, "Italian lessons," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, November 19, 2003, pp. 14-

16. (Gordon Wu Hall)

Libby, Brian, "A Neo-Modernist Is Having His Moment," <u>The New York Times</u>, January 12, 2003. (Allied Works has been chosen to design addition to Seattle Art Museum) <u>http://college4.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2003/01/12/967401.xml</u>

Lindgren, Hugo, "When Saddam's the Client," <u>The New York Times Magazine</u>, May 18, 2003. (Interview w/ Rifat Chadirji - mentions using RV as design consultant when Chadirji was in charge of replanning Baghdad in 1980) http://www.nytimes.com/2003/05/18/magazine/18QUESTIONS.html

Loviglio, Joann, "Plan to alter Furness' Philadelphia landmark draws fire," <u>The Associated Press</u>, November 11, 2003.

Lowry, Patricia, "Out of the Ordinary couple drops in to close retrospective," <u>Pittsburgh Post-Gazette</u>, January 15, 2003. (Mentions 2/1/03 lecture, Scully Prize, CHAD)

Lyall, Sutherland, "History as bunk," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, September 2003. (Review of www.vsba.com)

Manieri Elia, M., "Robert Venturi: La produttività delle contraddizioni," <u>Topos e</u> <u>Progetto L'attesa</u>, Gangemi Editore: Rome, 2003, pp. 111-116. (Italian) (Adler House) "Member News," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, October 2003, p.17. (DSB recipient of the Visionary Woman Award.

Mendini, Alessandro, <u>tea & coffee towers</u>, Milan: Electa, 2003, pp. 9, 14, 15. (Alessi tea & coffee piazza)

Mermelstein, Susan, ed., <u>The New York Times Traveler's Guide to Art Museum</u> <u>Exhibitions 2003</u>, 2003, pp. 257. (Lists the OO exhibit dates at the Carnegie Museum of Art 11/9/02-1/12/03)

"Metropolis Honor Roll," <u>Metropolis</u>, August/September 2003, p. 128. (High School & College photos of famous designers -- DSB & RV included) <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/content_0803/yea/index.html</u>

Mezzetti, Carlo, et al<u>. Il Disegno dell'architettura italiana nel XX secolo</u>, Rome: Edizioni Kappa, 2003, pp 346, 354. (RV, Guild House, Frist Center mentioned. In Italian.)

Montaner, Josep Maria, <u>Museums for the 21st Century</u>, Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili, 2003, pp. 97, 100, 101. (Mentions National Gallery) (Also published in Spanish & Portuguese)

Muschamp, Herbert, "The Classicists of Contemporary Design," <u>The New York Times</u>,

February 28, 2003. (Article on Diller & Scofidio, mention of RV & DSB) http://www.nytimes.com/2003/02/28/arts/design/28MUSC.html

Muschamp, Herbert, "A Heritage Rediscovered, Then Remade," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>,

April 23, 2003. (Article on Gehry's concert hall for Bard College, mentions RV&DSB's library addition)

http://www.nytimes.com/2003/04/23/arts/design/23BARD.html

"The National Medal of Arts: Celebrating Design Collaboration," Knoll, Inc. pamphlet, 2003.

(Includes photo of RV & DSB + images of Knoll furniture)

Neo, Amsterdam: Centraal Museum, 2003. (Dutch)

Nerdinger, Winfried, <u>Dinner for Architects, A Collection Of Napkin Sketches</u>, W.W. Norton & Company: New York 2003 p. 31, 61, back cover. (RV sketch Mothers House & I AM A BUILDING)

Neuman, David J., ed., <u>Building Type Basics for College and University Facilities</u>, New

York: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 2003, pp. 23, 25, 28, 43, 233, 237. (Wu Hall, Gonda Neuroscience & Genetics center, LSI, Frist)

Neuman, William, "Libeskind's Lousy Rules," <u>New York Post</u>, November 5, 2003. (Article on Libeskind's design guidelines for the Ground Zero office towers -- quotes DSB)

"A New Space for Science," <u>Yale Medicine</u>, summer 2003. (Article on the Anlyan Center - includes photos of the construction and opening)

Newell, Tracey, "Less is a bore," <u>Face-to-Face</u>, London: London College of Printing, spring 2003, pp. 6-9. ("Interviews with interesting even famous people, with students asking the questions" -- interview w/ RV)

Ouroussoff, Nicolai, "In Search of Baghdad: Patron of Fear," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, December 15, 2003. (Architecture of Saddam Hussein - 1983 competition for Grand Mosque)

Pearce, Jeremy, "As Camden Struggles, Help from the Courts," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>,

March 23, 2003, Section 14, pp. 1, 8. (Photo of Aquarium & Children's Garden entrance)

Pearson, Clifford A., "Man on fire: A new film examines the work and life of Louis Kahn," <u>Architectural Record</u>, November 2003, pp. 75, 76, 78. (Review of Nathanial Kahn's film, mentions that footage of RV&DSB didn't make it into the film)

Pearson, Clifford A., "University Buildings: Cal Icahn Laboratory Lewis-Sigler Institute, Princeton, New Jersey," <u>Architectural Record</u>, November 2003, pp. 180. (New lab connects underground to the Lewis Thomas lab)

Pinard Bogaert, Pauline, "Art Alliance chief helps to guide the city's culture," The

<u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 15, 2003. (Social Scene column-DSB to receive Visionary Woman Award along with Adrienne Vittadini & Jane Golden)

Pinard Bogaert, Pauline, "Benefit features food pioneer Poses and his mother," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 4, 2003. (Social Scene column-DSB&RV attended the Woodmere Art Museum masked ball)

Pinard Bogaert, Pauline, "Moore College tips hat to three women of artistic vision," $\underline{\mathrm{The}}$

<u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 30, 2003. (Social Scene column-DSB honored with Visionary Woman award)

Plattus, Alan J., "Vincent Scully: Modern Architecture and Other Essays," <u>Constructs</u>, Fall 2003. (Review of book, mentions RV)

Postrel, Virginia, <u>The Substance of Style: How the Rise of Aesthetic Value is</u> <u>Remaking</u>

<u>Commerce, Culture, and Consciousness</u>, New York: HarperCollins Publishers Inc. 2003, pp. 134, 136-137. (DSB comments on design review, Frist Campus Center - also RV wrote comment for book jacket)

"Praxis Makes Perfect at Penn's Landing," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, May/June 2003, p.25. (DSB mention for Inq. Op-Ed) http://www.upenn.edu/gazette/0503/0503gaz8.html

"Princeton Salutes Contributors to the Anniversary Campaign," <u>Princeton: With One</u> <u>Accord</u>,

Winter 2003, p.1, 8. (RV/Frist mention)

Proto, Francesco, ed., <u>Mass. Identity. Architecture: Architectural Writings of Jean</u> <u>Baudrillard</u>, England: John Wiley & Sons, 2003, p. 17. (Football Hall of Fame) "Reconfiguring Radcliffe," <u>Harvard Magazine</u>, January-February 2003. (Discusses VSBA's Radcliffe planning study results) <u>http://www.harvardmagazine.com/online/0103121.html</u>

Reynolds, Ann, <u>Robert Smithson: Learning from New Jersey and Elsewhere</u>, Cambridge: The MIT Press, 2003, pp. 86-91, 106, 112, 118, 240, 241, 260, 261, 262.

Rice, Robin, "Eye Candy," <u>Philadelphia City Paper</u>, March 20 - March 27, 2003, p. 25. (Mention of RV&DSB as fans of Japanese visual culture)

Rubin, Elizabeth, "The Battle Within," <u>The New York Times</u>, October 12, 2003. (Article on Mowfaq al-Taey, architect in Hussein's engineering office -- mention of working with RV)

Saffron, Inga, "Auto dealership lends some flair to a roadside of dreary sameness," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 27, 2003. (VSB mentioned in association with roadside architecture)

Saffron, Inga, "Is this the right step for a grand staircase?" <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, December 19, 2003. (RV mentioned for being at PAFA protest - Saffron discusses the different views and possibilities)

Saffron, Inga, "Sorry days for an elegant trio," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 8, 2003. (Article on Giurgola bldg. - mentions RV as part of the Philadelphia School)

"SAH Tours," <u>Society of Architectural Historians Newsletter</u>, Vol. XLVII No. 3, June 2003, pp. 10-11. (Feb. 03 Las Vegas tour - LLV)

Salisbury, Stephan, "Architects to Protest Demolition at Landmark," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia</u>

<u>Inquirer</u>, December 17, 2003. (PAFA Demonstration - RV mentioned for planning to attend)

Salisbury, Stephan, "Impact on landmark feared," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 3, 2003. (Quotes from RV re: PAFA stair/tunnel proposal)

Salisbury, Stephan, "Protesters slam plan for stairwell at Furness site," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 18, 2003. (Photo of RV at protest)

Schantz, Dr. Michael W., "Looking Forward: The State Invests \$5 Million in Woodmere," <u>Woodmere Muse</u>, Volume IV, Number I, Spring/Summer 2003. (VSBA expansion)

"School of Medicine to open new biomedical building on May 2," <u>Yale Bulletin &</u> <u>Calendar Vol. 31, No. 28</u>, May 2, 2003. <u>http://www.yale.edu/opa/v31.n28/story1.html</u>

Scully, Vincent, <u>Modern Architecture and Other Essays</u>, selected and with introductions by Neil Levine, Princeton: Princeton University Press, 2003, pp. 9, 20, 22-24, 26-27, 29, 31, 33, 128, 150-51, 156, 159, 160, 161, 162, 163, 165, 166, 175, 181, 200, 228-31, 233-34, 253, 256, 258, 260-281, 270-73, 275-279, 320, 321, 324, 325, 327-36, 338, 340, 346, 347-49, 364.

Seebohm, Caroline, <u>Great Houses and Gardens of New Jersey</u>, Rutgers University Press, 2003, pp. 112-121 (Lieb [Ellman] House)

"Senso Della Deroghe: progetto della Adler House nella Montagna sopra Williamstown, MA," <u>Topos e Progetto L'attesa</u>, Gangemi Editore: Rome 2003, pp. 117 – 119. (Italian publication of RV writings of Adler House Design)

Shaw, Lytle, "Order in the Archive," <u>NYFA Quarterly</u>, spring 2003, pp. 8. (Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown architecture theory used in Smithson's work, amongst other artists)

Steinberg, Don, "Business community's hopes for mayor's second term," $\underline{\rm The}$ $\underline{\rm Philadelphia}$

Inquirer, November 9, 2003. (Interview w/ DSB)

Steinberg, Don, "In search of museum, he's got an itch to show his kitsch," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 16, 2003. (Alex Shear's collection)

Stierli, Martino, "Das verdrängte Gedächtnis der Postmoderne," <u>Neue Zürcher</u> <u>Zeitung</u>, December 13/14 2003, Nr. 290, p. 69. (German) (Features photo of Mother's House)

Stephens, Suzanne, "Bard College Performing Arts Center," <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 2003, pp. 108. (Reference to "decorated shed")

"Summer of 2004 Targeted for Groundbreaking," <u>On the Money</u>, Vol.2 Issue 1, spring 2003, p. 1. (Publication of Woodmere Art Museum Development Dept.)

Takesuye, David, "Using the Power of Ideas to Influence Development: Vincent Scully and the architecture of community," <u>From Vision to Reality: The Urban Land Institute J.C.</u>

<u>Nichols Prize for Visionary Development</u>, 2003. (Scully recipient of prize - mention of Scully's writings discussing RV)

Taylor, Robert J., "Book review: Paul Rudolf: The Florida Houses," <u>ArchitectureBoston</u>, July/August 2003, p. 45. (RV mentioned for his critique of Crawford Manor)

Tenner, Edward, "Seats of Learning," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, November 19, 2003, pp. 12-13. (Wu Hall + Frist Chairs mentioned)

Tesoriero, Heather Won, "In the City that Ben Loved," <u>Time</u>, June 29, 2003, (Web). (Article on Ben F. & Philly - mentions Franklin Court)

Theunissen, Karin, "Urban analyses by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: The topicality of Postmodernism," <u>The Architecture Annual 2001-2002</u>, Rotterdam: Delft University of Technology, pp. 30-36. (Compares Koolhaas & RV/DSB, discusses Las Vegas, VSBA's university work)

Thomas, George, letter written to Peter Saylor of Dagit Saylor Architects, November 12, 2003. (unpublished, in response to earlier letters)

"UCSB has big plans for nanoscience research," <u>Santa Barbara News Press</u>, October 23, 2003. (Lists Altoon & Porter + VSBA as architects for the project)

Upton, Dell, "Signs Taken for Wonders," <u>Visible Language 37.3</u>, 2003, pp. 332-50. (reexamines <u>LLV</u>'s semiotic presentation of architectural symbolism, argues to approach architectural symbols technically, outside socioeconomic context, overlooks important aspects of signs' functioning; empathetic and embodied meanings are essential to architecture's symbolism)

Uricchio, Marylynn, "The 10 best parties of 2002," <u>Pittsburgh Post Gazette</u>, January 6, 2003, (Web). ("Seen" society column – RV & DSB listed under "cool crowd" for Pittsburgh Opening).

"USDesign 1975-2000," pamphlet for NYU seminar, accompanying the exhibition at the Museum of Arts & Design, September 19-21, 2003. (Includes photo of Sainsbury Wing)

Vasquez, Miguel, "CHAD Update: IDEO Leaders Host Visioning Event for CHAD: 'Moving

Forward ...Brainstorming for the Plunge'," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, November 2003, p. 4. (Jamie Kolker mentioned for attending this session)

"Venturi and Scott Brown Share Scully Prize," <u>Blueprints</u>, Vol. XXI, No.1, winter 2003, p. 14.

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>Messages</u> (SEGD publication), Volume 17, No. 5 2003, pp. 18, 20. (Member News: Radcliffe campus planning - Lehigh Valley Hospital expansion -- Dumbarton Oaks - UKY Lab - OSU Lab)

Vinegar, Aron, "Skepticism and the Ordinary, From Burnt Norton to Las Vegas," <u>Visible Language 37.3</u>, 2003, pp. 288-311. (argues <u>LLV</u> "exemplified full-scale

engagement with implications of philosophical skepticism," is fundamentally about the "intolerable wrestle with words and meanings' in the city.")

Vinegar, Aron and Michael Golec, eds., "Instruction and Provocation, or Relearning from Las Vegas," <u>Visible Language 37.3</u> (Special Edition), 2003. (Scholarly journal contains five articles on <u>LLV</u>. See Bhatt, Ritu; Golec, Michael; Upton, Dell; Vinegar, Aron; and Whitely, Nigel for articles.)

Watson, Donald, Alan Plattus, and Robert G. Shibley, eds., <u>Time-Saver Standards</u> <u>for Urban Design</u>, New York: McGraw-Hill, 2003, pp. 3.1-1, 3.6-1-3.6-12, 3.8-11, 3.8-12, 5.10-

2. (Includes "A Significance for A&P Parking Lots, or Learning from Las Vegas")

Whiteley, Nigel, "Learning from Las Vegas...and Los Angeles and Reyner Banham," <u>Visible Language 37.3</u>, 2003, pp. 314-30. (examines similarities between <u>LLV</u> and <u>Los</u>

<u>Angeles: the Architecture of Four Ecologies</u> [Banham, 1971], discusses both views of Las Vegas, revealing contesting modern/postmodern values)

Wood, Carol, "Stanford's Neuman appointed University Architect," <u>Inside UVA</u>, November 21, 2003, pp. 1, 10. (RV mention)

Woodall, Martha, "A school designed to inspire learning," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 30, 2003, (Web). (CHAD - mention of RV & DSB: honorary trustees)

Worrall, Katie, "Woodmere introduces expansion plans," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, March 27, 2003, pp. 1, 7, 13.

Wortman, Marc, "The Big Move," <u>Yale Medicine</u>, Winter 2003, p. 20-29. (Congress Ave. Bldg. -quotes from RV, includes photos by Matt Wargo)

Wortman, Marc, "A Neighborhood for Cures," <u>Yale Alumni Magazine</u>, March 2003, pp. 3035. (CAB building feature, includes several photos, focuses on the diversity of its inhabitants and what that means for Yale's Medical School and research)

<u>Yale University Art Gallery Bulletin 2002</u>, New Haven: Yale University Art Gallery, 2003, pp. 122-123. (Swid Powell Candlesticks)

Zades, Stephen and Jane Stephens, "An Elegant Cordee," <u>Mad Dogs Dreamers and</u> <u>Sages</u>, Elounda Press, 2003, pp. 160-162. (DSB+RV)

Zuffi, Stefano, Oriana Cremella, Agnese Piana, Daniela Zilocchi eds. <u>The Dream</u> <u>Factory: Alessi Since 1921</u>. Milan: Mondadori Electa S.p.A. 2003, pp. 51, 80, 96.

(Campidoglio Tea Set, Cuckoo Clock, Make-up vase)

2004

"2004 Board of Directors," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, March 2004, p. 9. (Seth Cohen is on the board)

<u>1000 architects</u>, vol. 2, Mulgrave, Australia: The Images Publishing Group, 2004, p. 553. (Features Frist)

Adams, James, "What an unusual trip it's been," <u>The Globe and Mail</u>, September 29, 2004, posted at 7:47 AM EDT. (RV quote in Stephen Shore article: "the threadbare banality of the American scene.")

Allen, Barbara Chandler, "Philly friends," <u>Building Design</u>, May 7, 2004. (Letter to the editor in response to "Sebastian Melmoth's" previous letter - talks of RV&DSB's support of

CHAD)

"The Anlyan Center for Medical Research and Education, Yale University School of Medicine," A+D Georgian Project: Public Space, 2004, issue 1, pp. 76-81. (Notes VSBA as architects on project, RV in charge, Daniel McCoubrey as Project Manager, w/ DSB, Seth Cohen and Ian Smith)

Anton, Mike, "Some See UCI's Arts Project as Overdue: Bland courtyard will become a high-tech plaza with video and 'whispering benches," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, October 7, 2004. (1980's RV one of high-profile architects sought by universities.) http://www.latimes.com

Aono, Naoko and Keiichiro Fujisaki, "Louis Kahn - The Architect's Architect," <u>Casa</u> <u>Brutus</u>, July 2004, vol. 53, pp. 68-69. (RV&DSB photo, Vanna Venturi House photo)

Arbogast, Joan Marie, Buildings in Disguise: Architecture That Looks Like Animals, Food, and Other Things," Honesdale, Pennsylvania: Boyds Mills Press, Inc., 2004, p. 30. (RV, DSB and Steven Izenour, Learning From Las Vegas and "ducks.")

<u>Architecturre di Vetro La collezione Corolle d'Autore Rex Glass Architecture The</u> <u>Corolle d'Autore Collection</u>, Milan: Editoriale Domus S.p.A., 2004. (I am a glass)

Arkansas Business Staff, "Architect E. Fay Jones Dies at 83," Arkansasbusiness.com,

August 31, 2004.

http://www.arkansasbusiness.com/news/headline_article.asp?aid=38494. (Jones joined as one of 10 most influential architects of the time along w/ RV)

Artdaily.com, "Renowned Architect E. Fay Jones Dies at 83," September 9, 2004. <u>http://www.artdaily.com/section/news/index.asp?int_sec=2&int_new=10806</u>. (RV among top 10 architects w/ Jones)

Ashlock, Jesse, "Q+A Signs and Systems: Robert Venturi + Denise Scott Brown," <u>res</u> <u>magazine</u>, May/June 2004, p. 80.

Baker, Kenneth, "Lee Friedlander takes a stand on the built environment," <u>SFGate.com</u>,

November 6, 2004. (RV's "Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture") http://www.sfgate.com

Barone, Dennis, "Pike Pique," <u>Hartford Courant</u>, January 18, 2004. (Refers to RV comments on sprawl, mentions Hartford Stage Company)

Behre, Robert, "Neighborhood concept built on bricks," <u>The Post and Courier</u>, May 24, 2004. (Charleston.net) (Braunschweig Germany-competition -- RV one of judges)

Ben-Amos, Ariel, "Preservation Debate at PAFA," <u>The Philadelphia Independent</u>, winter 2004, p. 3. (Quotes by RV, mentions DSB&RV helped save Furness Fine Arts library)

Ben-Amos, Ariel, "Venturi & Scott Brown," <u>The Philadelphia Independent</u>, spring 2004, p.

3. (Interview, photo of Basco showroom & Vanna Venturi house)

Bergdoll, Barry, "Book Reviews," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u>, September 2004, pp. 390 (Review of revival writings of architecture – mentions RV in separation of structure from meaning in architecture)

Binzen, Peter, "On Business: Enduring Legacy of Louis I. Kahn," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, February 2, 2004. (Mentions RV worked & taught with Kahn - includes RV quote)

Blitt, Barry, "Photos We Couldn't Quite Get A hold of," Esquire, October 2004. (Drawing of books with caption "Al Gore's porn collection." Books include, "Complexities and Contradictions in Architecture.")

Brake, Alan G., "Zaha Hadid: Barrier breaker, conversation starter," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, May 2004, p. 25. (DSB photo and comment)

Brussat, David, "Outside Providence – Bottle New Shoreham's vintage," The Providence Journal, August 19, 2004. <u>http://www.projo.com/cgi-bin/bi/gold_print.cgi</u>. (RV's Rhode Island home more respectful of the times)

Bussel, Abby, "Architecture Patron J. Irwin Miller, 1909-2004, Transformed Indiana Town," <u>Architecture</u>, October 2004, p. 17. (Robert Venturi, I.M. Pei and Harry Weese contributed designs)

Campbell, Robert, "A night to remember in rural Wisconsin," <u>The Boston Globe</u>, November 21, 2004. (Robert Venturi says Sever Hall is best building in U.S.)

Campbell, Robert, "Is Harvard hall the best US building? Venturi extols its simple interior, detaild façade," <u>Boston Sunday Globe</u>, November 28, 2004. (Article inspired by Robert Venturi's feelings for Sever Hall in Architecture as Signs and Systems for a Mannerist Time.)

Campbell, Robert, "Readers offer favorites, debate the appeal of Sever Hall," <u>The</u> <u>Boston Globe</u>, December 19, 2004. (RV quote of Sever Hall as "my favorite building in America" from Arch. Signs and Systems...)

http://www.boston.com/ae/theater arts/articles/2004/12/19/readers offer favorites de bate the appeal of sever hall/

Campbell, Robert, "WGBH looks to wrap new headquarters in digital skin," <u>The</u> <u>Boston Globe</u>, February 2, 2004, (Web). (RV mentioned for saying "architecture as we know it will disappear, to be replaced by ever-changing information screens")

Campbell, Robert, "Why a duck? Why not an electronic billboard? A campus debate rages again." <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 2004, pp. 61-62, 64. (Discusses MIT forum, "The University as Patron of Cutting Edge Architecture" -- RV & Gehry participants)

Carmona, Jose L, "Architects honor one of their own," <u>PuertoRicoWow.com</u>, December 13, 2004. (RV influence of Luis Flores) Cassidy, Tina, "Out of the House: Campus Architecture," <u>The Boston Globe</u>, May 6, 2004. (MIT is hosting a free forum on campus architecture - RV will participate in the discussion)

"Chamounix Mansion's patrons attend reception at architects' studio," <u>Main Line</u> <u>Times</u>, February 19, 2004, p. 19. (Includes several photos)

"Chestnut Hill Modernism," <u>Penn Current</u>, January 15, 2004, p. 6. (Vanna Venturi house featured in exhibit on Chestnut Hill Modern Design) <u>http://www.upenn.edu/pennnews/current/2004/011504/calendar.html</u>

Chow, Gregory C., Knowing China, Singapore: World Scientific Publishing Co. Pte. Ltd.,

p. ix, back cover. (RV mentioned as person Chow is "indebted" to. RV blurb on back cover.) <u>Christie's: 20th Century Decorative Arts and Design Including Property from the Estates of</u>

<u>Gladys and Robert Koch</u>, New York: Christie, Manson & Woods International, Inc., March 910, 2004 auction catalogue, p. 138-39. (Grandmother pattern chairs, estimate 3,000-4,000)

Churnin, Nancy, "Top-ranked Houston kids' museum rides a happy whirl of activities," <u>The Dallas Morning News</u>, April 2, 2004. (Brief mention of RV)

"Couples," studio 360, May 15, 2004. (Radio show on NPR, RV & DSB interviewed by Kurt

Anderson -- talk about the difficulties & opportunities of making art together) <u>http://www.wnyc/studio360/</u>

Curtis, Sam, "Thomas Bitnar," <u>Western Interiors</u>, November/December 2004, pp. 103,104, 107, 108. (RV, DSB visit to Prague. Venturi vs Mies – influences)

Davis, Heather A., "The stories behind the stories: Penn's urban legends," <u>Penn</u> <u>Current</u>, January 15, 2004. (Rumors of Irvine's architect)

De Long, David, "Beauty in Complexity: An Evocative Design That is More than a Sum of

Its Parts," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, February 2004, pp. 94, 96, 98, 100. (Unbuilt Houses section - Adler House)

Dengle, Narendra, "The Relevant Expression," <u>Architecture + Design</u>, September 2004, p.

36. (Architects expressions, Venturi)

"Depth in Science, Promise in Medicine: Q & A with Medical School Dean Robert Alpern,"

<u>Yale Today</u>, fall 2004, Volume 8, Number 1. (pictured: Anlyan Center for Medical Research & Education)

Dessauce, Marc, "Modern Architecture and Other Essays," <u>l'architecture</u> <u>d'aujourd'hui</u>, January - February 2004, p. 14. (French) (Book review - photo of Vanna Venturi house model)

"Dian Boone: Interior Designer, 66," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 13, 2004. (Obituary: RV speaks of Boone's success) Douglis, Tom, "Looking Up: How two famous mid-century architects left their mark on college hockey," USCHO.com, December 4, 2004. (College hockey web article. RV's "grandmother's wedding gown" quote of modernist architectural revivalism.)

Dowdell, Katherine, "Dilworth debate contrasts value of old vs. new," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, December 29, 2004. (author excited about the prospect of a VSBA building in Wash Sq., despite historic preservation)

Drobnyk, Josh, "Giant Letter H is not OK, Bethlehem Zoners Rule," The Morning Call, August 26, 2004. <u>http://www.mcall.com/</u>. (James Kolker quote, VSBA known for iconic imagery, and RV noted as one of "America's great architecture theoreticians," by Ricardo Viera)

Duin, Harold, "Robert Venturi und sein Dicterpalast," <u>Braunschweiger</u> <u>Zeitungsverlag</u>, March 11, 2004. (German) (Poet's palace conference - RV participated)

Dunlap, David W., "For Two 9/11 Memorials, a Man Who Listened," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, September 9, 2004. (cites Frederic Schwartz's employment at Venturi, Rauch & Scott Brown)

Dyckhoff, Tom, "The check is in the post-modernism," <u>The Times</u>, March 9, 2004. (Interview w/ RV&DSB, RIBA lecture)

"Eisenman History Italy," <u>Area</u> (Italian), May/June 2004, pp. 53, 82, 84, 85, 171-173. (RV referenced throughout for comparisons/contrasts to Eisenman)

"Eisenman, History, Italy." <u>Area vol. 74</u> June 2004: 53, 82, 84-85, 171-72, 175. (issue on the work and career of Peter Eisenmen, with references to RV and his work, specifically Mannerism and C+C)

Farrell, Terry, with Nico Jackson, ed., Place: A story of Modelmaking, Menageries and

Paper Rounds, Terry Farrell – Life and Work – Early Years to 1981, London: Laurence King Publishing Ltd., 2004, pp. 78, 80, 82, 84, 124, 154, 266, 269-271. (Robert and Denise's influence on Terry Farrell, as teachers and friends. Denise Scott Brown interview; reflection on Farrell as her student)

Feng, Ke, "University of Michigan Life Science Complex, USA." <u>Time +</u> <u>Architecture</u>, 20045, pp. 102-109. (Chinese publication)

Fernandez-Galiano, Luis. "Libros. El sueño del arquitecto: cuatro textos teóricos." <u>Arquitectura Viva 99</u> 2004. (review of four new books, including AASAS. In Spanish.)

Ferraro, Roberto, "Mielparque Nikko Kirifuri Resort Hotel," <u>PIU'SPORT</u>, January, 2004, p. 38-43. (Italian)(Nikko Kirifuri Resort Hotel with photos)

Fetter, Karen, "Kent State Students Evaluate Coffee Pot," <u>Lincoln Highway Journal</u>, Volume 9, Issue 1, March, April, May 2004, pp. 1, 15. (Dan Vieyra's class -- article mentions <u>LLV</u>)

Filler, Martin, "Independence Mauled," <u>House & Garden</u>, February 2004, pp.46-49.

Filler, Martin, "The Master Builders," <u>Departures</u>, May/June 2004, pp. 176-185. (MF recommends 28 firms specializing in domestic design - VSBA featured-Coxe-Hayden house)

Forgey, Benjamin, "Hadid is First Woman to Win Pritzker Prize," <u>Washington Post</u>, March 22, 2004, p. C01. (Mentions controversy caused when DSB didn't receive Pritzker with RV in 1991)

Forgey, Benjamin, "The Champion of Urbane Renewal," Washington Post, August 21, 2004. http://www.washingtonpost.com/ac2/wp-dyn/A20352-2004Aug20?language=printer.

Friends of Benjamin Franklin House, U.S., "Benjamin Franklin and Thomas Jefferson Host Colonial Evening of Wit & Wisdom," Volume XXIII, Number 2, fall, 2004. (RV photograph with "Thomas Jefferson")

Fulford, Robert, "The Vegas vision," <u>National Post</u>, January 20, 2004, < www.canada.com/nationalpost > (discusses Las Vegas's "garage sale of cultural history" and architecture, mentions RV, DSB and SI's seminal impact on architecture with <u>LLV</u>)

Gallery, John Andrew, "Guilding Philly," <u>City Paper</u>, May 13-20, 2004, p. 73. (Guild House - Philadelphia Historic Register)

Gawne, Eleanor and Michael Snowdin. Exploring Architecture, Buildings Meaning and

Making. London: V&A Publications, 2004, pp. 104, 166, 171. (RV Complexity and Contradiction; RV, DSB, SI Learning From Las Vegas; Sainsbury Wing)

(DSB interview about U of M Frieze building - Ann Arbor News) http://www.mlive.com/printer/printer.ssf?/base/news-10/1099828154280030.xml

Giovanni, Joseph, "An Architect's Last Word," <u>The New York Times</u>, July 8, 2004. (Article on Paul Rudolph--apartment rental project completed posthumously)

Glancey, Jonathan, "Life after carbuncles," <u>The Guardian</u>, May 17, 2004. (Prince of Wales' influence on British architecture)

Goldberger, Paul, "First Chapter," 'Up From Zero,' The New York Times, September 12,

2004. <u>http://www.nytimes.com/</u>. (RV and DSB among prominent architects turned down for Winter Garden project)

Goldberger, Paul, Portraits of the New Architecture, New York: Assouline Publishing, Inc., 2004, 11, 196-199, 215. (Spread on RV, DSB and VSBA's background)

Goldberger, Paul, "Homes of the Stars," The New Yorker, September 13, 2004. <u>http://www.newyorker.com/critics/skyline/?040913crsk_skyline</u>. (RV commissioned by J. Irwin Miller to liven up Columbus, Indiana - firehouse)

Goldsmith, Diane. "Architect/designer changed corporate look... of America in 1950s." $\underline{\mathrm{The}}$

<u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 19, 2004, p. E6. (Venturi chairs: Hans and Florence Knoll) (online edition titled, "Thoroughly modern maven")

Greco, Antonella, "Americani a Roma," <u>Abitare</u>, May 2004, pp. 147-150. (RV sketches from his unpublished "My Rome" booklet)

Groome, Clark, "Outside fims selected to help with the Cathedral and Wapiti," <u>The</u> <u>Pennsylvania Episcopalian</u>, April 2004, p. 3. (VSBA to design new buildings for Philadelphia Cathedral)

"Guild House Designated," <u>Preservation Matters</u>, Spring 2004, p. 2, 8. (Philadelphia Historical Commission approved the designation of Guild House – photo p. 2)

Guterman, Lila, "Space Odyssey," <u>The Chronicle of Higher Education</u>, December 10, 2004. <u>http://chronicle.com/free/v51/i16/16a01201.htm</u> (DSB [of VSBA] quote - Michigan Life Science Inst. on article about University and lab space)

Higgot, Andrew, "Ideas that Shaped Buildings," <u>AA Files 50</u>, 2004, pp.80-85. (Book Review) (RV mention)

"2005 commemorative stamps appeal to diverse audiences and wallets at just 37 cents," PR Newswire, HispanicBusiness.com, November 8, 2004. (RV Vanna Venturi House)

Holtzman, Anna, "So I Married an Architect," <u>Architecture</u>, December 2004, p. 66. (RV and DSB collaborative couple in architecture – not without exclusions in the architect community)

Horwitz, Jamie, and Paulette Singley, eds., "Eating Architecture," MIT Press, 2004, pp. 7. (RV "Campidoglio Platter")

Hoy, Philip, Anthony Hecht in conversation with Philip Hoy, London: Between The Lines, 1999, pp. 104-105. (RV named among architects of influence)

Hughes, Thomas P., <u>Human-Built World</u>, Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 2004, pp. 147, 150, 152, 200-01. ("Architects react against order and control")

Igarashi, Taro, "Discover Design Hotels in Japan: Mielmonte Nikko Kirifuri," <u>Casa</u> <u>Brutus</u>, December 2004, vol. 57, pp. 43-46. (Photographs of Nikko, along with Robert and Denise)

Illia, Tony, "The Architecture Issue: A panel of local architects lists area gems," <u>www.lasvegaslife.com</u>, August 19, 2004, pp. 1. (mentions RV, DSB, and Steve Izenour, Learning From Las Vegas as sociological response)

"InDepth Arts News: Urban Repercussions," Absolutearts.com, July 30, 2004, http://www.absolutearts.com/artsnews/2004/07/30/32244.html. (references Robert Venturi and Learning From Las Vegas for an art film)

International House 45th Annual Global Gala Celebration: Mosaic of the Commonwealth. March 26-27, 2004. (Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc. ad., second to last page)

"Italian-American Traditions," Historical Society of Pennsylvania website (www.hsp.org),

February 2004. (Exhibit posted on site, RV mentioned)

Izutsu, Akio, "Beyond Simplicity and Complexity: Mies and Venturi/Scott Brown," presentation prepared for Carnegie Mellon University students, 2004. (Unpublished)

Jacob, Sam, "We Didn't Do it," <u>Modern Painters</u>, December 2004 / January 2005, pp. 42-45. (<u>http://www.strangeharvest.com/mt/archive/000063.html</u>, "Venturi, Scott Brown and my love that dare not speak its name," <u>StrangeHarvest.com</u>, November 15, 2004 12:15 PM.)

Jenkins, Tiffany, "Native Habitat," <u>Blueprint</u>, November 2004, pp. 76-81. (Jamie Kolker, VSBA's National Museum of the American Indian)

Jensen, Boris, "Pragmatisme: Interview med Robert Venturi og Denise Scott Brown," <u>Arkitekten</u>, February 2004, pp. 15-19. (Danish magazine)

Kamin, Blair, "Century of Progress World's Fair planners dreamed in color," <u>Chicago</u> <u>Tribune</u>, October 7, 2004. ("RV's decorated shed") http://www.chicagotribune.com

Kelly, Joseph, "Postcards from the Edge," <u>Metropolis</u>, May 2004, pp. 42-46. (Penn's Landing, mentions RV's ideas for CAMDEN-PHILADELPHIA signs)

Kelly II, Joseph, "Refabricating the Ivy League," Architecture, September 2004, p. 70. (references Robert Venturi as mentor to KieranTimberlake's historic-preservation ideas)

Kieran, Stephen, and James Timberlake, <u>refabricating ARCHITECTURE</u>, New York: McGraw-Hill, 2004, p. 90. (Less Is More - Less Is A Bore - More For Less, image of Vanna Venturi house)

Knowles, Elizabeth, ed. Oxford Dictionary of Quotations, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 6th edition, 2004, p. 808. ("less is a bore" quote from CCA 1966 ch2 – response to Mies van der Rohe's (alleged) "Less is more."

Koolhaas, Rem, ed., "Re-learning from Las Vegas," <u>Content</u>, (Interview with RV & DSB by Koolhaas & Obrist,) Köln: Taschen, 2004, pp. 150-157.

Kulkarni, Nayan and Jaspar Joseph-Lester. "Disorientation and spectacle in retail architecture." <u>Transmission: The Rules of Engagement</u>, London: Artwords Press, 2004, pp. 26-28. (RV, DSB Learning from Las Vegas)

Larcom, Geoff, "Bollinger pushed firm to offer ideas on Halo," <u>Ann Arbor News</u>, June 13, 2004. (University of Michigan stadium)

http://www.mlive.com/search/index.ssf?/base/news9/108712199345890.xml?aanews? NEA

Larcom, Geoff, "A lasting vision for U-M," <u>Ann Arbor News</u>, June 13, 2004. (Overview of planning and built works at the University of Michigan) http://www.mlive.com/news/aanews/index.ssf?/base/news-9/108712152245891.xml

Leatherbarrow, David, "Forum: Architectural History by Architects," <u>Society of</u> <u>Architectural Historians Newsletter</u>, Vol. XLVII, No. 1, February 2004, p. 2. (RV mention)

Levinson, Nancy. "Campus Planning is Breaking New Ground: Plans Go Beyond Buildings to Focus on Landscapes," Architectural Record, August 2004: 90. (DSB quote on student centers. VSBA campus designers at Penn, Princeton, and Harvard.)

Litt, Steven, "New director likes Oberlin museum's style," <u>Cleveland.com</u>, May 1, 2004. (Mentions VSBA designed the addition to the Allen Memorial Art Museum)

Littler, William, "Chamber Music a Fest of the West," Toronto Star, August 28, 2004. <u>http://www.thestar.com/</u>. (RV Museum of Contemporary Art welcoming stage to festival) Lopate, Phillip, <u>Waterfront, A Journey Around Manhattan</u>, New York: Crown Publishers, 2004, pp. 78, 87, 88. (Westway plan discussed, with image of model)

Mannweiler, David, "Columbus is home to inspired designs," <u>The Indianapolis Star</u>, August 20, 2004, p. 3. (names RV as one of architects linked to historic buildings) <u>http://www.indystar.com/articles/6/171637-4496-P.html</u>

Matthews, Maura, <u>PennDesign Annual</u>, Volume 13, Number 1, January 2005, pp. 1, 6, 15. (DSB & RV Alumni news, and DSB Speech for Holmes)

Melmoth, Sebastian, "Pomo silliness," <u>Building Design</u>, April 8, 2004.

Merrick, Jay, "The tomorrow people," <u>The Independent Review</u>, December 29, 2004, p. 10. (Review ASSMT)

Miller, David R., "Michigan's Mind Meld," <u>CAM Magazine</u>, Fall 2004, p. 67. (LSI site at U of M fits in perfectly with master plan created by Venturi, Scott Brown, but location less desirable)

Mishak, Michael J., "Woodmere addition approved despite dissent," <u>Chestnut Hill</u> <u>Local Vol. XXXXV, No. 28</u>, June 10, 2004, pp. 1, 11. (VSBA's WAM on 1, RV mentioned in Quote on 11)

"Modesty Blaze," <u>Architects Journal</u>, October 28, 2004, p. 88. (DSB speaking at Self in the City, Tate)

"More Titles," <u>I.D.</u>, June 2004, p. 91. (Crit/books section) (Review of <u>Content</u> - mentions RV&DSB interview)

"The Mount honors Women of Achievement," <u>The Mount Estate & Gardens: Annual</u> <u>News and Financial Report</u>, Vol. 24, Winter 2004. (Photo of DSB&RV - DSB received award)

Mullen, Ruth, "BIO: Roof Styles," The Oregonian, September 9, 2004, (Web). (halfgabled roof with a single slope and a smooth roof-wall junction emerged in the 1960s in the work of modern architects such as Robert Venturi)

Murphy, Kevin D., "My Architect: A Son's Journey," <u>Art New England</u>, April/May 2004, pp. 16-18. (Review of film - author spoke w/ RV&DSB - discusses RV &DSB interview's absence from final version of film)

Muschamp, Herbert, "The Library That Puts on Fishnets and Hits the Disco," <u>The</u> <u>New York</u> Times, May 16, 2004, Arts & Leisure Section 2, p.31. (Seattle's new Central Library -- mentions SAM as a "rancid piece of work")

"National Museum of the American Indian Building Features Background," Smithsonian National Museum of the American Indian, Office of Public Affairs, September 2004. (Press release for NMAI opening in Washington, D.C. VSBA's "The Way of the People" report given under architectural background.)

Nicholson, Joseph, "Mission, Market and the Museum Architect," Woodmere Muse, Vol. V. Special "Addition" 2004, pp. 5-8. (the growing relationship of famous architects and museums. RV quote, p.5, DSB, RV picture and Woodmere picture, p.6, Woodmere p.8)

O'Leary, Mary E., "The look of New Haven," <u>The New Haven Register.com</u>, November 21, 2004.

Olschki, Leo S., Atti Dell'Accademia Delle Arti Del Disegno 2003-2004, Florence: Tibergraph, 2004, p. 116. (Robert Venturi listed in Accedemici D'onore)

Olson, Sheri, "Seattle Art Museum unveils Allied Works' expansion design," <u>Architectural Record</u>, January 2004. (Record News section)

"Only Controversial and Not Detrimental: The Legacy of Modern Design in Chestnut Hill,

Philadelphia," exhibition pamphlet, Kroiz Gallery, The Architectural Archives, University of Pennsylvania, October 31, 2003 - May 2004. (Vanna Venturi house; Forrest Pearson House)

O'Reilly, John, ed., "Cities of Light," <u>Edit</u>, Issue 02, Volume 01, 2004, pp. 79, 81, 82. (RV and DSB comment on signage – speed of communication through ambient signage such as in Times Square) <u>http://corporate.gettyimages.com/edit/source/article.aspx?article=102</u>

Pain, Richard, "Lost Property," <u>Blueprint</u>, June 2004, pp. 50-53, 55. (Rediscovery of RV and DSB's Abrams House with photographs of the house – including cover photo)

<u>Penn Design Annual</u>, vol. 12, number 1, January 2004, pp. 2, 3, 5, 6, 9, 15. (Misc. VSBA news: Nancy Trainer new board member, DSB participated in Penn's Landing forum, VSB receive Scully Prize, D McCoubrey served as project manager for award winning Anlyan center, Mark Kocent named associate, DSB appointed to NYC Olympic design review panel)

"Pennsylvania Governor Rendell Presents 2004 Awards for the Arts." <u>MySan.de</u>, November 9, 2004 @ 23:50:02 CET. (PR News Wire – RV & DSB past recipients of Hazlett Memorial Award)

Pennsylvania Office of the Governor, "PA Governor Rendell Announces 2004 Awards for the Arts Winners," Yahoo Financial News, October 14, 2004, 3:40 pm ET. (RV, DSB past recipients of the award)

http://biz.yahoo.com/prnews/041014/phth054_1.html?printer=1

<u>The Phaidon Atlas of Contemporary World Architecture</u>, London: Phaidon, May 2004, p. 389. (Toulouse)

<u>Philadelphia Business Journal</u>, "People on the Move," September 24-30, 2004, p. 16. (Jamie, Dan and Nancy's promotion to principals by VSBA)

Porter, Jane, "Architecture firm comes to Brown after success on other campuses," <u>The Brown Daily Herald</u>, April 21, 2004. (Interview with Denise Scott Brown - Brown Univ. campus planning)

"Profiling the Principals," <u>Ann Arbor News</u>, June 13, 2004. (Information on DSB & RV in relation to other articles on UM in this edition) <u>http://www.mlive.com/search/index.ssf?/base/news-</u> <u>9/108712141745890.xml?aanews?NEA</u>

"Public Programs at CCA," Art Museum Network News (news.amn.org), April 20, 2004.

(Canadian Centre for Architecture exhibit "Learning from... Rausch and Venturi Scott Brown") <u>http://news.amn.org/press.jsp?id=2154</u>

Radzievich, Nicole, "Project raises a healthy debate," <u>The Morning Call</u>, July 22, 2004. (Lehigh Valley Hospital - H)

Randl, Chad, <u>A-Frame</u>, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 2004 (cites RV, DSB & SI championing A-frame architecture in LLV studies; includes A-Frame for Arts, 1998, for Mt Desert Island, ME)

Rattenbury, Kester, Robert Bevan and Kieran Long, Architects Today, London: Laurence King Pubilshing, 2004, pp. 5, 77, 216-17, 219. (two page layout on VSBA, RV and DSB. DSB, RV mentioned with other architects)

Riley, Rose Marie, "Chamounix Mansion Anniversary Celebration," <u>City Suburban</u> <u>News</u>, March 24, 2004 pp. 1, 12. (DSB photo pg. 1, DSB, RV photos w/ captions, RV and DSB honored)

Risen, Clay, "A Much-Maligned Modernist Finally Gets His Due," <u>Boston Globe</u>, November 7, 2004, pp. D2-D3. (RV explains the return of modernism, "your grandmother's wedding gown" phenomenon)

Risen, Clay, "Reality Bites," <u>The New Republic</u> (online edition only) March 23, 2004. (Article on Zaha Hadid receiving the Pritzker - mentions Martin Filler '99 article that says the Pritzker folks embarrassed themselves by honoring RV but not his partner, DSB) <u>http://www.tnr.com/doc.mhtml?i=online&s=risen032304</u>

"Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, March 2004, p. 10. (Brief interview, published in anticipation of LKE Ozolins lecture - 3/15/04)

Ruby, Ilka, Andreas Ruby and Philip Ursprung, Images: A Picture Book of Architecture, New York: Prestel, 2004, pp. 56-57, 59, 75, 80, 115, 126. Translated from the

German by J. Roderick O'Donovan and Fiona Elliot. (VSBA, Signs of Life exhibition, RV and

Vanna Venturi House, Franklin Court, Best Products Showroom, Penn. Ave. Projec, VSB Izenour Comparative Matrix of Hotels along LV strip, pictured.)

Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 5, 2004, (Web). (Conservative nature of recent Philly architecture: Robert Venturi, Kahn and Giurgola break away from this) Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline: A symbol of city's renewal deserves to be preserved,"

<u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 10, 2004, (Web). (RV, VSBA possible demolition of Dilworth house)

Salisbury, Stephen, "Dilworth home in Society Hill might be razed," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 9, 2004, A1, A20. (RV and VSBA, Wash. Sq. Condominium)

Schneider, Karin, "Venturi effect at the Venturi house," <u>A New Domestic Landscape</u>, La Industria: Caracas, 2004 p. 36-42, 63 (Definition of Venturi effect from googlism.com juxtaposed to RV bio from Pritzkerprize.com mentions C&C, Mothers House as vacuum Cleaner)

Scoblionkov, Deborah, "On Wines: Wines most worthy of Phila. celebrities," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 7, 2004. (RV "Big House Red" complete with screw top)

Scully, Vincet, Catherine Lynn, Erik Vogt and Paul Goldberger, Yale in New Haven Architecture & Urbanism, New Haven: Yale University, 2004. (RV, DSB, VSBA's Anlyan Center)

Selden, William K., "Alexander Hall Home of Richardson Auditorium: A Chronicle of Alexander Hall's Significance in the Development of the Princeton University Campus," Princeton University Press, 2004, p. 9. (RV & DSB Campus Guide intro.)

Sennott, R. Stephen, ed., <u>Encyclopedia of 20th Century Architecture Vol. 1-3</u>, New York:

Fitzroy Dearborn, 2004, pp. 1iii, 172, 279, 306, 409-10, 453, 621, 684, 750, 959, 1009, 1047, 1118, 1144, 1155, 1182-5, 1294-95, 1369, 1392-94, 1400-1401, 1423. (DSB, SI on Board of Advisors)

Shantz, Dr. Michael W., "The Function Behind the Form," Woodmere Muse, Vol. V. Special Edition 2004, pp. 2-3. (elegant façade conceived by RV and DSB –p.2. Inga Saffron blurb of RV and DSB on Woodmere addition p.3).

Sheridan, Mike, and Desiree French, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Collaborating for Success," in Leadership Legacies: Lessons Learned From Ten Real Estate

Legends, edited by Trisha Riggs, pp. vii, 60-71, Washington, D.C.: Urban Land Institute, 2004.

Shreve, Porter, "Road Trip from Glitter to Grandeur, and Back," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, November 21, 2004. (RV, DSB, SI LLV)

Sklaroff, Michael, "Commentary: Landmarks in hearts and minds, Singer, Architecture honored," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 22, 2004. (Guild House inscribed in the Philadelphia Register of Historic Places)

Smith, Tyler, "Evolution Architect," <u>The Hartford Courant</u>, March 7, 2004. (Article on Vincent Scully -- mentions RV, C+C)

"Sour Grapes," <u>Blueprint</u>, May 2004, p. 21. (Suggests RV & DSB be nominated for RIBA Gold Medal)

"The Stata: The Art in Digital Design: The Dedication of Frank Gehry's Spectacular New Building," <u>Plan Newsletter</u> (MIT), Plan #59, 2004. (Gehry and Robert Venturi addressed public forum) sap.mit.edu

Strauss, Robert, "History, no waiting," Philadelphia Inquirer (online), November 6, 2004. (RV Benjamin Franklin home in Old City)

Sudjic, Deyan, "The people's palace," <u>The Observer</u>, October 17, 2004. ("Robert Venturi built the Seattle Art Museum...")

Sullivan, C.C., "They'd Rather Be in Philadelphia," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, April 2004, p. 1. (Reprinted from <u>Architecture</u>)

Svacha, Rostislav, "Venturi and Scott Brown: what Pop-architecture does to the silent majority," <u>Stavba</u>, May, 2004, pp. 62-71. (Czech publication)

Taylor, Mark C., <u>Confidence Games. Money and Markets in a World Without</u> <u>Redemption</u>,

Chicago: The University of Chicago Press, 2004. pp. 173-74, 280-81. (author compares Wall Street to Las Vegas, referencing LFLV, and also argues for recognizing complexity in economics, citing RV and DSB, C+C)

Thompson, Bob, "Spirit Lodge: The Indian Museum Storage Facility..." <u>Washington</u> <u>Post</u>, August 2, 2004, (Web). (VSBA's involvement at NMAI)

Toyoda, Keisuke, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown interview," <u>X-Knowledge</u> <u>Home</u>, January 2004, p. 64-69. (In Japanese)(RV, DSB interview, photo of Guild House, Vanna Venturi House and RV and DSB)

Truby, Stephan, "Fassade, Tektonik, Ornament," <u>Baumeister</u>, March 2004, pp. 56-59. (German) (Duck, Decorated Shed, Guild House)

Van Allen, Peter, "Penn's Landing plans remain questionable," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Business Journal</u>, January 2-4, 2004. (VSBA mentioned for stating that "Penn's Landing needs to fulfill the needs of individuals, small groups, "Sunday strollers" and the masses that congregate for events like 4th of July fireworks")

Van Ryzin, Jeanne Claire, "Museum gives up on new building," <u>Austin American-</u> <u>Statesman</u>, February 11, 2004. (Laguna Art Museum mention)

Vécsey, Esther, "Will you be able to discover the vision inside?" <u>The Budapest Sun</u>, June 3, 2004, (Web). (RV and DSB quotes on boxes owned by Oscar Tusquets Blanca)

Vogel, Carol, "Boss Prize Finalists," <u>The New York Times</u>, February 6, 2004. (Section on "New-look Chicago" - RV submitted Chicago fountain design, artist Jaume Plensa's design was selected) von Naredi-Rainer, Paul, <u>Museum Buildings:</u> <u>A Design Manual</u>, Basel, Switzerland: Birkhäuser, 2004, pp. 112-113, 242. (Sainsbury Wing - includes photos, site & ground plans, sections)

West, Judy, "Julia Moore Converse Q & A," <u>Penn Current</u>, April 1, 2004, pp. 1, 4. (Photo of

Vanna Venturi house model - mentions VSBA renovated Fisher Fine Arts Library)

Weston, Richard, Plans, Sections and Elevations: Key Buildings Of The Twentieth

Century, London: Laurence King Publishing, 2004, pp. 17, 116, 142-143. (RV Vanna Venturi

House)

Williams, Ed, "Name Third Ward Park for Romare Bearden," <u>The Charlotte</u> <u>Observer</u>, March 20, 2004, (Web). (RV, Franklin Philadelphia House)

Woo, Elaine, "Edward Larrabee Barnes, 89; Architect Designed Noted Modernist Buildings," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, September 24, 2004. (RV)

Woodman, Ellis, "Long time coming: The Venturis are back and eager to revisit their Sainsbury Wing," <u>Building Design</u>, p. 10, March 19, 2004. (RV/DSB visit London - lecture at RIBA, visit National Gallery)

Woodward, Hiram, "Touched by a Museum," The New York Times, May 23, 2004. (Letter to the Editor: critical of Muschamp's comments on SAM in his 5-16-04 article)

Yoshida, Mika, "Philadelphia U.S.A." <u>Casa Brutus</u>, July 2004, vol. 53, pp. 185. (Photo of Bill Whitaker/Penn Archives, Vanna Venturi house) VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (2000s)

2005

Abercrombie, Stanley, "Reading List," <u>Interior Design.net</u>, September 30, 2005. (review of <u>Out of the Ordinary: Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown and Associates –</u> <u>Architecture, Urbanism, Design</u>, by David Brownlee, David De Long and Kathryn B. Hiesinger) <u>http://www.interiordesign.net/id_article/CA179038/id?stt=001</u>

Abramovitch, Ingrid, "American Scene This month on the design beat," <u>House & Garden</u>,

June 2005, p. 87. (RV's Vanna Venturi house selected for "Masterworks of Modern Architecture" stamp)

"Acclaimed Philadelphia Architect Robert Venturi to Design Dilworth House Condominiums; a Master Work by a Master Architect on the Square," <u>Business</u> <u>Wire</u>, February 11, 2005, < www.businesswire.com >. (press release)

AIA Philadelphia, <u>2004/2005 Awards for Design Excellence Yearbook</u>, Philadelphia: AIA

Philadelphia, 2005. (2004 exhibitors include Frist Campus Center; 2005 exhibitors include Bryn Mawr Campus Center; RV mentioned in back essay about Philadelphia's architectural legacy)

AIA Philadelphia, Programs and Events Notice, "Dreams and Themes," November 19,

2005, p. 2. (Lecture given by RV and DSB after accepting master builder award from Carpenters Company) $% \left({{\rm{DSB}}} \right)$

AIA Bookstore advertisement, <u>Philadelphia City Paper</u>, February 3-10, 2005. (Feb. 9 RV and

DSB book-signing of <u>ASSFMT</u>)

<u>Albenaa Magazine</u>, vol. 25, no. 183, 2005, pp. 68-73. (Saudi Arabian publication. RV pictured with quote, in Arabic. Overview of VSBA projects: Lehigh Valley Hospital, Shanghai office building, Radliffe Schlessinger library and Yale. Photos by Matt Wargo)

Amelar, Sarah, "The Long Journey Back: 50 Years of Record Houses," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, April 2005, pp.134-136. (Izenour House in Stony Creek, Connecticut, RV's <u>C+C</u>)

"American Thom Mayne Wins Pritzker Architect Prize," <u>Reuters</u>, March 21, 2005, < www.reuters.com >. (Robert Venturi last American to be awarded prize in 1991)

Apple Jr., R.W., <u>Apple's America</u>, New York: North Point Press, 2005, pp. 40, 42, 214, 350,

351, 399. (Franklin House; Venturi the father of Pop architecture; RV, DSB Allen Memorial

Art Museum; Seattle Art Museum; San Diego MOCA)

"Architect to receive Radcliffe Medal; Denise Scott Brown honored at Radcliffe Day luncheon," <u>Harvard University Gazette Press Release</u>, June 9, 2005. "Architectural Excellence Receives Stamps of Approval from the Postal Service," <u>Yahoo Financial News</u>, May 19, 2005, Press Release. (press release, Vanna Venturi House. Photograph by Matt Wargo)

"Architectural Showcase," <u>Healthcare Design</u> 5, no. 4 (September 2005), pp 152-153 (Lehigh Valley Hospital and Health Network, Muhlenberg Campus)

The Architecture League, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown Architecture as Signs and Systems," <u>The Architecture League Bulletin</u>, March 2005.

Arnardottir, Halldora and Javier Sanchez, "Como en casa de mi madre," <u>ABCDe Las</u> <u>Artes De Las Letras</u>, October 29, 2005, pp. 48-49. (Spanish publication. Article about Vanna Venturi House. Picture included)

Becker, Lynn. "Landmark This!: A rare remnant of the partnership between Daniel Burnham and John Wellborn Root gets the restoration it deserves," <u>Chicago Reader</u>, December 16, 2005, pp.12-13 (RV on Mies)

<u>Beijing Duck and Daily Bread: A Decade of Winning Competitions 1992-2003</u> (the University of Hong Kong Department of Architecture), Hong Kong: Hinge Marketing Limited, 2005. (introduction by Prof. David Lung equates title's "daily bread" with RV's "decorated shed" metaphor)

Belogolovsky, Vladimir, "Learning From Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>AC</u>

<u>Institute</u>, Summer 2005. (Interview with RV and DSB Tsinghua, Rome, USSR, Kahn, <u>C+C</u>,

LLV, Eclectic Houses, Postmodernism, Mothers House)

Bevilacqua, Mario, "Nolli Vasi Piranesi: Immagine di Roma Antica e Moderna Rappresentare e Conoscere La Metropoli Dei Lumi," Rome: Artemide Edizioni, 2004, p. 118. (<u>LLV, C+C</u>, "A View from the Top": bibliographical reference)

Biesek, Jack, "Critical Issues in Campus Wayfinding," <u>SEGDdesign</u>, Number 08, 2005, p.

42. (VSBA Bryn Mawr)

Bingham, Neil, "Wright to Gehry: Drawings from the collection of Barbara Pine," The Soane Gallery, 2005, p. 37. (Currated by Margaret Richardson. Robert Venturi's Design for alterations and additions to the Allen Memorial Art Museum, Oberlin College, Oberlin, Ohio, USA, c. 1973)

Bischoff, Dan, "Work in progress: Gallery visitors watch an artist paint and become part of the picture," <u>The Star-Ledger</u>, November 21, 2005. (Mel Leipzig's gallery in New York, Gallery Henoch. Mel talks about RV and DSB as Pop artists, like him)

Blake, Jim, <u>Station Point</u>, Palo Alto, California: Two Steps Publishing Co., 2005, pp. 5, 20,

52. (Robert Venturi listed under Post-anti-ultra-modern [Grid])

Boney, Charles H., Jr., "Architectural Commentator Charles Boney reflects on a recent visit to Seattle," <u>ArcRADIO WHQR</u>, May 26, 2005. (RV, DSB Seattle Art Museum is creation of urban oasis.)

Bottone, Edward and Michael W. Schantz, "Expansion critic has an ax to grind," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 18, 2005. (Letters to the paper concerning Woodmere Art Museum expansion)

Bronstein, Ed, "Building a case for historical board," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 25, 2005. (Dilworth House controversy)

Brown, Bay, "Philadelphia Celebrates Design," <u>Architecture</u>, March 28, 2005. (DSB of VSBA on CHAD panel for DesignPhiladelphia)

Bruderlein, Markus, ed., <u>ArquiEscultura</u>, Basel: Beyeler Foundation, 2005. (catalogue of ArquiEscultura exhibition at Guggenheim Bilbao and Beyeler Foundation museums. Introduction includes RV's "I am a Monument" sketch. In Spanish.)

Burnham, Maria, "Williamson joins the AIA College of Fellows," <u>Commercialappeal.com</u>, March 10, 2005. (RV an influence on architect James Williamson)

Burns, Carol and Andrea Kahn, eds., <u>Site Matters: Design Concepts, Histories, and</u> <u>Strategies</u>, New York: Routledge, 2005, pp. 163, 165, 167, 168, 174. (RV theory)

Brody, Carolyn Schwenker, Charles Correa, David M. Schwarz and James D. Wolfensohn, "The Vincent Scully Prize," award ceremony & symposium transcripts, January 25, 2005, p.2. (RV and DSB, complexity mentioned at award ceremony)

Brussat, David, "A 'bad-boy' capitol for Alaska," <u>Providence Journal</u>, March 24, 2005. (Mayne first American in 14 yrs to win Pritzker, since Robert Venturi)

Campbell, Robert, "From neutral container to metaphor: MIT shifts gears in its approach to its buildings: Critique," <u>Architectural Record</u>, April 2005, pp. 101. (Robert Venturi quote from MIT debate that domes and columns are merely gift wrapping for spaces behind and beneath them)

Campbell, Robert, "On the waterfront, not your average bus stop," <u>Boston Globe</u>, March 13, 2005. (RV quote that "architecture is dead and is about to be replaced by ever-changing digital facades)

Carpenters' Hall. "Announcement: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown to Receive Master

Builder Award" (RV and DSB award announcement) http://www.carpentershall.org/more/announce.htm

Carr, Richard, "Souvenir pane shows architecture milestones," <u>Sun-Sentinal.com</u>, May 15, 2005. (Venturi: Vanna Venturi House in "Masterworks of Modern American Architecture)

Carrelli, Jon, "Drexel InterView illustrates diversity," <u>thetriangle.org</u>. (Drexel University Student online publication. DSB and RV guests on Drexel InterView, among other prominent people of Philadelpha)

Carollo, Arlene, "Turnpike," WNJN-TV, press release, October 17, 2005; http://www.njn.net/about/pressrelease/05printerfriendly/05octpf-turnpike.html (Documentary on NJ Turnpike, produced by Leandra Little; features interview with RV & DSB, cites LLV)

Cast, David, "Books: Nicholas Hawkmoor: Rebuilding Ancient Wonders," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u> 63.2 (2004): p. 228-29. (book review mentions RV redirecting attention to Hawksmoor)

Claire van Rysin, Jeanne, "Art museum looking for building partner," <u>Austin</u> <u>American Statesman</u>, October 8, 2005. (RV of VSBA's plans for the AMA were not used)

Clark, Vernon, "Museum's planned addition angers some of its neighbors," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 12, 2005. (VSBA design for Woodmere challenged by residents)

Clark, Vernon, "Woodmere Art Museum receives OK for new wing," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>,

June 24, 2005. (Despite criticism and complaints by residents city approval granted)

Comstock, Paul, "An Interview with Architect Charles Jencks," <u>California Literary</u> <u>Review</u>, October 16, 2005, < www.calitreview.com > (RV and Jane Jacobs referenced as architects of the post-modern complexity of the sixties and seventies)

Conaway, James, ed., "The Short Answer: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Preservation</u>, May/June 2005, p. 26. (Short interview, <u>ASSFMT</u>)

Crimson Staff Writer, "Christmas Wishlist 2005," <u>The Harvard Crimson</u>, December 19, 2005. (RV quote, Sever Hall is 'favorite building in America')

Croft, Catherine, "More Room at the Top," <u>Building Design</u>, February 18, 2005, pp. 14-15. (Article about women in architecture, DSB exceptional in her reputation, though it was a long road, includes photo of DSB)

Crosby, Michael J., "Mixed Smoke Signals," <u>Architecture Week</u>, < www.architectureweek.com >, April 7, 2005. (Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc. 1991 program for NMAI)

Crowe, Michelle, "A showplace showcase: Heights collector fills every corner of her home," <u>Houston Chronicle</u>, April 22, 2005. (RV quote, "Less is a bore" appropriate to Kristal Kirksey home)

Czaja, Wojciech, "Wir brauchen Chaos!" <u>Falter</u>, May 23, 2005, p. 68-69. (Austrian publication)

Da Costa Meyer, Esther, "Women in Architecture: The Pioneers Who Rewrote the Rules and Intimate One-On-One with Those Making History Now," <u>Homes & Lifestyle to the Trade</u>, Spring 2005, p. 76. (DSB's look at American mass culture with a foreigner's eye in the 70s and 80s.)

Dault Gary Michael, "Rising above it all in Vegas," <u>The Globe and Mail</u>, October 29, 2005, (Web). (Film by Olivo Barbieri, "Learning from Las Vegas Again." (References <u>LLV</u>)

Davidson, Justin, "At last, 'Welcome to Manhattan': New Staten Island Ferry terminal is an elegant addition to city's architecture," <u>New York Newsday</u>, April 14, 2005. (Venturi, Scott Brown involvement and pull out from project)

Davis, Mike, "Sinister Paradise," <u>MotherJones.com</u>, July 14, 2005. (Sheik Mo "imprinted Robert Venturi's cult Learning from Las Vegas" in Dubai)

Didelon, Valery, "L'architecture comme signe et systèmes," <u>d'Architectures</u>, no. 149, October 2005, pp. 14-15. (Review of ASSFMT. French publication)

Dillon, David, "Adventurous American wins plum prize in architecture," <u>South Bend</u> <u>Tribune</u>, March 22, 2005. (Thom Maybe first American winner since Robert Venturi)

Dillon, David, "Getting the city groove," <u>Dallas Morning News</u>, February 1, 2005, (Web). ("Robert Venturi and other "star" architects noted as not having made it in Texas)

Dillon, David, "Main Strip U.S.A.," <u>Dallas Morning News</u>, September 18, 2005. (<u>LLV</u> referenced in article critiquing Las Vegas)

Dumas, Timothy, "Our Buildings, Ourselves," <u>Greenwich</u>, October 2005, pp. 112, 114. (Photo of RV's Peter Brant at White Birch farm house design. RV hired to build modernist house)

Dumbarton Oaks Research Library Ribbon Cutting Ceremony, Monday, September 26, 2005

2:15 p.m. (VSBA newletter. Includes DOM background and history. Remarks by Robert Venturi at the Ceremony)

Editorial, "Dilworth House," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 12, 2005. (Pros and cons of

Dilworth house demolition, it would be nice to have a Venturi building represented in Phila)

Eleey, Peter, "Nausea, by Shannon Ebner," <u>Frieze.com</u>, July 14, 2005. (RV, DSB, <u>LLV</u> 'vast space-connector' equivalent of Bush's use of word Freedom)

Eicher, Clay, "The Architecture of Effect," <u>Esopus</u>, no. 1, fall 2003, pp. 18, 24. (Venturi's Roadside Duck, how can such buildings be inhabitable – in relation to Gehry's work)

"Ein Gesprach mit Robert Venturi und Denise Scott Brown," <u>Architektur</u>, December

2005, p. 22-25. (in German)

Ellis, Jane Rothschild, "2005 Mies Van Der Rohe Lecture," <u>3360 News of Illinois</u> <u>Institute of Technology College of Architecture # 5</u>, 2005. (update to IIT alumni and friends about RV Learning from Mies Lecture)

Evitts, Ronald, "Extra Credit," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, May 11, 2005, page 2. (Evitts and Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates design contribution ignored in "Great Room with a View" article)

Farr, Sheila, "One week left to take a peek at SAM," <u>Seattle Times</u>, December 12, 2005. (RV credited as designer of existing Seattle Art Museum, as addition soon begins construction)

Feature in The Bund, 2005. (In Chinese)

Ferrater, Carlos, "Ornament and Transversality," <u>2G</u>, n.32, p. 133. (RV, iconography not carved in stone.)

Filler, Martin, "Museums and the Maecenas Touch," <u>Architectural Record</u>, November, 2005, p. 103. (Seattle Art Museum and Sainsbury Wing at London's National Gallery, RV and DSB)

"Finnish Lines," <u>New Haven Advocate</u>, April 1, 2005, (Web). (RV attendee at Eero Saarinen party)

Fiske, Diane, "Architecture," <u>Art Matters</u>, September 2005, p. 12. (VSBA, Woodmere Art Gallery in Chestnut Hill)

Fiske, Diane, "Architecture around town," <u>Art Matters</u>, November 2005, p. 11. (RV and

DSB will be presented the Master Builders Award Nov. 19 at the Friends Meeting House at 4th and Arch Streets... "Dreams and Themes" presentation)

Forti, Simone and Stefano Ciccani, <u>Saper Credere in Architettura: quarantaquattro</u> <u>domande a VSBA Venturi, Scott Brown & A</u>, Napoli, Italy: Clean Edizione, 2005. (interview booklet on VSBA, photographs by Matt Wargo. In Italian)

Francis, Mark, Ed., <u>POP</u>, New York: Phaidon Press Inc., 2005, pp. 19, 38-39, 176, 180-189,

281, 293, 298, 302-303. (RV and DSB and postmodernism. <u>C+C</u>, <u>LLV</u>, National College Football Hall of Fame pictured, photographs from <u>LLV</u>.)

Friends Rehabilitation Program Inc., "Inside FRP," <u>FRP News</u>, spring 2005, p. 3. (Article discussing Guild house and credit RV as designer)

Fuchigami, Masayuki, <u>A Guide to Contemporary Architecture in America: Volume 1,</u> <u>Western U.S.A.</u>, Tokyo, Japan: TOTO Shuppan, 2005, pp. 104, 193, 206-207, 304-305.

(Buildings by VSBA: UCLA Medical Research Labs, UCLA Gonda Neuroscience and Genetics Research Center, Frank G. Wells Building, SDMOCA, La Jolla, Seattle Art Museum)

Garwood, Deborah, "Airing the Linen: Vinet's textual whitewash; Baron's keepsake containers," <u>Gay City News</u>, Vol. 4, Issue 7, February 17-23, 2005. (title "Learning from New York" borrowed from <u>LLV</u>)

Gellner, Arrol, "Architecture's bad boys rise to greatness," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u> (special advertising section), August 21, 2005. (article on Frank Furness – led the charge... would agree with Robert Venturi and <u>C+C</u>)

Gellner, Arrol, "Icing on the cake, sweet or bland," <u>San Francisco Gate</u>, February 9, 2005, (Web). (RV "Less is a bore")

Geracimos, Ann, "Awards giver takes prize," <u>Washington Times</u>, January 28, 2005.

Glassman, James, "Nevada's Fertile Valley," <u>The American Enterprise Online</u>, September 2005. (Four Years Later publication. RV, DSB <u>LLV</u>; the "scandal" that the book created, and how it has changed architecture today)

Goldsmith, Diane, "The modern maven of corporate design," <u>Miami Herald</u>, January 2, 2005. (Florence and Hans Knoll / Venturi chairs)

Gordon, Douglas E., "Prince Charles Honored with Scully Prize," <u>AIArchitect</u>, November 2005. (Robert Venturi one of the previous recipients)

Gössel, Peter and Gabriele Leuthäuser, <u>Architecture in the 20th Century</u>, Bremen: Taschen, 2005, pp. 395-397, 399-400, 402-4003, 602. (<u>LLV</u>, Guild House, Vanna Venturi

House, Brant House, Steven Izenour ("My Father's House), Dixwell Fire Station, BASCO Showroom, photo credits fro Matt Wargo)

Grossberg, Deborah, "(Campus Life) Yale University," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, September 21, 2005, p. 16. (profiles Yale's architecture and master planning against other NYC-region schools. Mentions work by VSBA and shows photo of Anlyan Center)

Graves, Jen, "Making room for the arts," <u>The News Tribune</u>, March 22, 2005, (Web). (Seattle Art Museum renovations. Robert Venturi existing building.)

Greer, Nora Richter, "Libraries for a New Century," <u>SEGD Design</u>, Number 7, 2005, pp. 50, 52,53. (VSBA Baker/Berry Library and Carson Hall. Photos by Matt Wargo)

Gubler, Jaques, <u>Dear Signora Tosoni Postcards to Casabella 1982-1995</u>, Skira: Milan 2005 p. 49. (RV duck reference to Lucy the elephant)

Hacket, Regina, "Mimi Gates, Seattle Art Museum's director, doesn't shy away from a challenge," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, March 29, 2005. (Even one building project can be "messy." Such as deadlines and such of the Venturi building in 1991)

Hales, Linda, "Catching Silver's Last Gleaming," <u>Washington Post</u>, September 17, 2005, (Web). (article on dying silver industry mentions RV for work in decorative arts)

Halsband, Frances, "Charles Klauder's Brilliant Invisible Hand," <u>Chronicle of Higher</u>

 $\underline{Education},$ March 25, 2005. (Gothic identity reappeared with work of RV and DSB – Gordon Wu Hall)

Harbison, Robert, "Art of self-promotion," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, April 21, 2005. (Review of <u>ASSFMT</u>)

Hawthorne, Christopher, "Architect of Unyielding Designs Takes Top Prize," <u>Los</u> <u>Angeles Times</u>, March 21, 2005, (Web). (Thom Mayne first American to win Pritzker since Robert Venturi, 1991)

<u>Children's Aid Society of Pennsylvania Helping Hands Newsletter</u>, spring 2005, p. 1. (VSBA window design for 122nd year celebration of Children's Aid Society of Pennsylvania) Herwig, Oliver, "We Don't Go For Entertainment: Interview with Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi on Las Vegas, May 1, 2004," <u>Dream Worlds: Architecture</u> <u>and Amusement</u>, Place: Prestel: 2005, forthcoming.

Hodge, Shelby, "A birthday surprise," <u>Houston Chronicle</u>, March 13, 2005. (architectural blessings from RV to Jack Ryan and Julie Alexander, the Children's Museum of Houston capital campaign building committee co-chair)

Hogan, Meghan, "Lapidus Building Partially Demolished, Two Others Threatened," <u>NationalTrust.org</u>, April 6, 2005. ("Lapidus' work, later followed by modernist architects such as Frank Gehry and Robert Venturi...")

Holcomb, Henry J., "Heavyweight to go condo," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 8, 2005. (Sam Switzenbaum hired RV of VSBA to come up with new concept for his South Bridge condos)

Houlihan, Mary, "Writers, performers set to share ideas," <u>Chicago Sun-Times</u>, October 28, 2005, (Web). ("Home and Away" Chicago festival: RV discussing how architects can learn more fro Mies van der Rohe – Nov. 9, 2005)

Howard, Edgar B. (producer) and Murray Grigor (director), "Sir John Soane: An English Architect – An American Legacy," <u>Checkerboard Film Foundation</u>, May 19, 2005. (Film premiere booklet. RV, DSB pictured)

Iams, David, "Big names – with prices to match," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 1, 2005. (Robert Venturi works –20th century modern artisan – among auction items)

Ibelings, Hans, "Afterward," <u>Revisions of Space: An Architectural Manual</u>, Dick van Gameren, Rotterdam: NAiPublishers, 2005, pp. 152-154. (compares book to RV's <u>C+C</u> in scope and style, see also entry for Dick van Gameren, 2005)

Jordy, William H., <u>"Symbolic Essence" and Other Writings on Modern Architecture</u> and

<u>American Culture</u>, New Haven, CT: Yale University Press, 2005, pp. 2, 33, 35-37, 262-275. (Chapter of Robert Venturi. Denise Scott Brown in text)

Joy, Nicholas, "University architecture spotlighted in lecture series: Parking lots, Fine

Arts Library, Quadrangle featured in Center City discussions of Phila.," <u>The Daily</u> <u>Pennsylvanian</u>, February 11, 2005, p. 3. (VSBA Perelman Quadrangle, Clinical Research Building and Logan Hall and Vagelos Laboratories. Dan McCoubrey quoted)

The Kale Group of Companies, <u>Many Colors. One City</u>. Istanbul: Kale, 2005. (souvenir photo book from the International Union of Architects XXII World Congress of Architecturein Istanbul. Three photos of RV and DSB.)

Kamin, Blair, "Philip Johnson, America's dean of architecture, dies at 98," <u>KansasCity.com</u>, January 26, 2005. Re printed on ctnow.com, January 30, 2005. (Article framing Philip Johnson's life. RV philosophy adapted by Johnson)

Kamin, Blair, "Sticking it to the Windy City," <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, February 8, 2005. ("Masterwork of Modern American Architecture stamps: Vanna Venturi House) Kamin, Blair, "Tapped for Pritzker, California architect Mayne fought for 'own voice," <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, March 25, 2005. (RV was last to win Pritzker in 1991)

"Kentsel Karmasiklik Icinde Paradoks Olarak Mimarlik: Evrensellik ve Cok Kulturlulugun Yan Yana Geldigi Mimarlik," <u>Dunya Mimarligindan</u>, 2005, pp. 161 -169.

Kopp-Marx, Michaela, <u>Zwischen Petrarca und Madonna</u>, Munich: Verlag C. H. Beck oGH, 2005, p. 20-24. (in German)

Krasny, Elke, "Learning from Venturi & Scott Brown," <u>Architektur.aktuell</u>, June 2005, p.

12. (Interview w/ RV, DSB. In Deutsch)

Kraus, Scott, "Allentown Art Museum wants to grow, glow," <u>The Morning Call</u>, May 24, 2005, pp. A1, A4. (conceptual plans by VSBA)

Kuhlmann, Dörte, "Architektur als Zeichen und Systeme," <u>Forum</u>, July 22, 2005. (Interview with RV and DSB. Austrian publication. Includes photo)

Lang Ho, Cathy and William Menking, Eds., "Editors," <u>The Architects Newpaper</u>, June 8, 2005 p. 2. (AIA 2005 National Convention: DSB, RV and Steve Izenour's <u>LLV</u> still a draw for architects)

Lang, Jon, "Reviews, Architecture as Signs and Systems for a Mannerist Time," $\underline{Journal \ of}$

Planning Education and Research, vol. 25. (Review of ASSFMT)

Lauver, Sara, "Congregation Beth El plans to rebuild synagogue," <u>The Daily Item</u>, November 10, 2005, (Web). (VSBA, led by Robert Venturi, will work with the group to begin rebuilding next spring)

Lefaivre, Liane, "Begin with the Beginning," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, June 22, 2005, p.

17. (Review of <u>ASSFMT</u>)

Lefaivre, Liane, "Mother of All Arts," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, July 27, 2005, pp. 22-23. (Venice Biennale, 51st International Art Exhibition: Annette Messenger's installation where she transformed the building into a gambling den/whorehouse w/ red neon sign reading "CASINO" echoing Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown and Steven Izenour's concept of the "decorated shed.")

"Lehigh Valley Hospital Where excellence takes flight," <u>U.S. Airways Attaché</u>, March 2005. (Advertisement for LVH with photographs of façade and "H")

Leipzig, Mel, "Paintings of Modern Life," Gallery Henoch, November 10 – December 2, 2005. (Booklet for Leipzig exhibit at Gallery Henoch)

Levin, Lynn, Executive Producer, The Drexel Interview, Drexel University, PA, April 19, 20, 23-24, 26, May 17, 24 (rebroadcast). (Part 1 and 2 of Denise and Robert's interview.)

Levinson, Nancy, "Pixel Points," <u>Arts Journal.com</u>, March 2, 2005. (Denise Scott Brown's "Room at the Top" and feminism today)

Lewis, Hilary, "Architecture as Signs and Systems for a Mannerist Time," <u>Home</u> <u>Miami</u>, June 2005, pp. 108-109. (Review of ASSFMT: Anniversary edition of Home Miami)

"Life Sciences Institute," <u>Tradeline Inc.</u>, March 2005. (Information and costs of Life Sciences

Institute) <u>http://www.tradelineinc.com/go.cfm?id=9240631F-2B3B-B525-848557CF112C3023</u>

Lleó, Blanca, <u>Sueño de Habitar</u>, Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili, 2005, pp.149-55, 163, 165-78, 181-84. (in Spanish)

Lotozo, Eils, "Celebrating a new identity," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 1, 2005. (Robert Venturi and Louis Kahn two of more influential thinkers of modern architecture.)

Lubbock, Jules, "From Vegas to Vauxhall," <u>Times Literary Supplement</u> (London), February 25, 2005. (RV, DSB: <u>ASSFMT</u> and Terry Farrell's <u>Place</u> juxtaposed and reviewed).

"Masterworks of Modern American Architecture," <u>United States Postal Service</u>, May 20, 2005, Press Release. (Robert Venturi, Vanna Venturi House Stamp)

Mason Jr., Winslow, "Saving face," <u>Philly Blurbs.com</u>, September 19, 2005, pp. 1-2. (Best Products Panels planned distribution to musems, Bill Whitaker, RV)

Matthews, Maura, <u>PennDesign Annual</u>, vol. 13, no. 1, January 2005, pp. 1, 6, 15. (DSB & RV Alumni news, and DSB Speech for Holmes)

Meckel, Katherine, "Scully: a portrait of an art critic as a Yale man," <u>The Yale</u> <u>Herald</u>, April 22, 2005. (Scully announces retirement. Once of first champions of internationally acclaimed architect Robert Venturi)

Melvin, Jeremy, <u>...isms: Understanding Architecture</u>, London: Herbert Press, 2005, pp. cover, 128,129, 159. (Photo of Vanna Venturi House on cover w/ photo credit to Matt Wargo on page 159. RV and DSB in Postmodernism section. Vanna Venturi House a key building.)

Menking, William, Ed., "Stamp of Approval," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, June 8, 2005, p.

3. (Masterworks of Modern Architecture Stamps: Vanna Venturi House)

Merkel, Jayne, "Position is Power," <u>The Architects Newspaper</u>, December 14, 2005 pp.10, 14 (Mentions RV and <u>C+C</u>)

MIT School of Architecture and Planning, "The Stata: the Art in Digital Design" <u>Plan 59: The Newsletter of the School of Architecture and Planning at MIT</u>, 2005 issue # 59 p.4.

(Announcement of RV to speak with Frank Gehry at MIT)

Mitchell, Bill, "Canon fodder," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, August 2005, p. 20. (Also published on <u>www.bdonline.co.uk</u> on July 26, 2005. Commentary on Master stamps. Vanna Venturi House one of the modest among the stamps, arguably most influential.)

Mitchell, Bill, "Stuff happens," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, June 2005. (Review of <u>ASSFMT</u>. Also published on <u>www.bdonline.co.uk</u> on June 1, 2005.)

Mitchell, William J., <u>Placing Words: Symbols, Space, and the City</u>, Cambridge: MIT Press, 2005, pp. 86, back cover. (RV's <u>C+C</u> and reaction to modernism. RV book blurb on back cover.)

"Modern American Architecture Honored by USPS," <u>The American Institute of</u> <u>Architects</u>, May 2005. (Venturi's Vanna Venturi House) <u>http://www.aia.org/aiarchitect/thisweek05/tw0520/0520conv_stamps.htm</u>

"Modernism in American Silver: 20th-Century Design," <u>Artdaily.com</u>, May 6, 2005, Press Release. (Works of Robert Venturi featured)

Moneo, Rafael, <u>Inquietud Teórica y Estrategia Proyectual: en la obra de ocho</u> <u>arquitectos contemporáneos</u>, Barcelona, Spain: Actar, 2004, pp. 51-99.

Nance, Kevin, "The man of steel," <u>Chicago Sun-Times</u>, November 27, 2005. ("Avoiding the wild eclecticism associated with postmodernist structures by Michael Graves, Robert Venturi and others, Smith [Adrian] produced a series of buildings in the 1980s that worked hard -- at times too hard, as he later thought -- to fit in.")

Nance, Kevin, "Venturi clarifies his ridicule of Mies," <u>Chicago Sun-Times</u>, November 11, 2005. (RV lecture at S.R. Crown Hall at Illinois Institute of Technology)

<u>National Building Museum's Vincent Scully Prize awarded to His Royal Highness</u> <u>The Prince of Wales</u>, Washington, D.C.: National Building Museum, 2005. (event program's introduction mentions RV and DSB as past prize recipients)

Neiman Marcus essentials catalogue, <u>The Neiman Marcus Group, Inc. 2005</u>, p. 27. (Model posing in front of WhiteHall Ferry Terminal Sign)

"News," <u>Architecture Magazine</u> May 15, 2005. (excerpts printed from <u>ASSFMT</u>)

Nickels, Thom, "Dilworthing' the Athenaeum," <u>Philly1.com</u>, July 15, 2005. (Dilworth controversy. Venturi kept his word to Athenaeum with Dilworth Plan)

Nickels, Thom, "Finding Furness: Looking back at genius," <u>Metro</u>, May 17, 2005, p. 25. (Venturi's adoration and respect for Furness)

Nickels, Thom, "Sexy [historical] significance on Washington Sq." <u>Philly1.com</u>, August 5, 2005. (Venturi and Scott Brown's defenses and comments on the Dilworth debate.)

Nickels, Thom, "Under (and now Over) Billy Penn's Hat," <u>Philly1.com</u>, May 6, 2005. (Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown a part of Philadelphia's architectural history)

Nigra Snyder, Susan and George E. Thomas, "LfLV for Philadelphia's Future," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Architect</u>, July/August 2005. (As Philadelphia enters gaming world, what can

Philadelphia learn from Las Vegas, as studied by Steven Izenour, Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi) www.aiaphila.org Novia, Laura J., ed., "Cor Unum Complete: The New Heart of Stuart," <u>Stuart News:</u> <u>Cor Unum: The New Heart of Stuart Alumnae Magazine</u>, 2005, pp. 2-3. (Cor Unum chapel design by RV. DSB mentioned)

Orazi, Manuel, "Nothing is Fair or Good Alone" (Ralph Waldo Emerson), <u>domus 883</u>, July/August 2005, pp. 106-107. (Review of <u>ASSFMT</u>)

Orvell, Miles, "American Literary History," forthcoming. (RV and DSB among most influential architects and theorists in 20th century)

Ouroussoff, Nicolai, "Where MoMA Has Lost Its Edge," <u>New York Times</u>, February 2005. (Venturi's <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, marked MoMA as platform for changing Americans views on design.)

Özkan, Suha, "UIA 2005 Istanbul'da artik dendimizle yarisiyoruz," <u>Yapi</u>, 283, June 2005, pp. 24, 25. (DSB and RV pictured with comments. Turksih publication)

Pearson, Clifford A., "What's Left to Learn from Las Vegas?" <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 2005, p. 195. (30 yrs after <u>LLV</u>)

Penn's Landing Corporation, "Vitality on Philadelphia's Waterfront: Thousands Visit Penn's

Landing for a Diversity of Attractions and Activities," <u>Primezone Media Network</u>, May 4,

2005. (RV's Columbus Monument listed under attractions) http://www.primezone.com/newsroom/?d=77246

"Philadelphia full of landmarks from America's start," <u>Ventura County Star</u>, July 3, 2005.

(Venturi's Franklin Court)

http://www.venturacountystar.com/vcs/travel/article/0,1375,VCS_153_3901008,00.ht ml

Phillips, Derek, <u>Daylighting: Natural Light in Architecture</u>, Oxford: Architectural Press, 2005, pp. 76-77. (VSBA, Toulouse)

Phillips, Derek, <u>Lighting Modern Buildings</u>, Oxford: Architectural Press, 2000, pp. 204205. (VSBANational Gallery, Sainsbury Wing, London)

Phillips, Derek, <u>The Lit Environment</u>, Oxford: Architectural Press, 2002, pp. 72. (VSBA, Benjamin Franklin Bridge)

Pogrebin, Robin, "Colossal Las Vegas project enlists army of architects," <u>Arkansas</u> <u>Democrat-Gazette</u>, (Northwest Arkansas Edition), September 18, 2005. (DSB quoted on the change experienced by Las Vegas since the 1960's)

Pogrebin, Robin, "Making the Desert Bloom With Architecture," <u>New York Times</u>, September 15, 2005. (MGM Mirage new design. DSB Interviewed: Las Vegas she and RV studied is long gone. Not sure about the new project)

Princeton, "Frist Plays Hospital on House," <u>Princeton: With One Accord</u>, Princeton University's Office of Development Communications: fall 2005. (Alumni newsletter alerting Princeton community to Frist campus center being featured as hospital on TV show House)

Radzievich, Nicole, "\$60 million expansion has been two years in the making," <u>The</u> <u>Morning Call</u>, March 9, 2005. (Lehigh Valley Hospital. RV quoted)

Rappaport, Nina, Ed., <u>Constructs: Yale Architecture</u>, Fall 2005, pp. 8, 13, 22. ("Giving Form (& Substance) to Eero Saarinen:" panel discussion including RV who worked with

Saarinen, sharp exchanges between Roche and Venturi. "A Tribute to William H. Jordy:"

Surprising that he discussed Robert Venturi. Academic News: Yale Builds Anew: Medical School's 2003 Anlyan Center for Medical Research and Education by VSBA with Payette Assoc.)

Rashid, Hani, "Installing space," <u>Arch'it</u>, online, May 2005. (RV, DSB: iconography an symbolism tied to commerce and the generic...)

Richards, Larry Wayne, <u>Canadian Architect</u>, August 2005, p. 29. (Brief discussion of $\underline{C+C}$ and \underline{LLV})

Riley, Rose Marie, "Evening Hours: Symbols of China," <u>City Suburban News</u>, June 22 – June 28, 2005, p. 12. (International House event; Denise and Robert pictured – members of the committee, Mt. Airy)

Risen, Clay, "Phyllis Lambert wins 7th Vincent Scully Prize" <u>The Architects</u> <u>Newspaper</u>, December 14, 2005, p. 12. (mentioning RV and DSB as previous Scully prize winners)

Risen, Clay, "Prince of Wales wins Vincent Scully Prize" <u>The Architects Newspaper</u>, November 16, 2005, p. 12. (Article mentioning RV and DSB as previous Scully prize winners, and also mentions Charles disdain for a modern addition to the National Gallery)

Rosenfeld, Lucy, <u>Inside Art Deco: A Pictorial Tour of Deco Interiors From Their</u> <u>Origins</u>

<u>To Today</u>, Atglen, Penn.: Schiffer Publishing Ltd., 2005 pp. 192-3, 202, 239. (Examples of Art Deco, Memorial Hall in Hartford praised for a faithful restoration of interior decoration, and the Metropolitan in Philadelphia, a Deco interpretation. Also provides VSBA contact info)

Rybczynski, Witold, "When Architects Plagiarize," <u>Slate.com</u>, September 14, 2005. (RV quote: "at least we had an idea)

Saffron, Inga, "Design prophet may be cherished by hometown yet," <u>FortWayne.com</u>, April 7, 2005. (same as Inquirer article titled, "The Prophet Phila. may yet cherish)

Saffron, Inga, "The Prophet Phila. may yet cherish," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 1, 2005. (Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown article – lack of Philadelphia buildings, controversy with design)

Salisbury, Stephen, "Committee silent on condos planned for Dilworth tract," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 27, 2005. (RV quoted: Condo plan "responsive to the context" of Washington Square)

Salisbury, Stephan, "Controversy builds on Dilworth House," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 16, 2005.

Salisbury, Stephen, "Panel: Dilworth home is significant," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 29, 2005. (a meeting considering a request to demolish)

Salisbury, Stephen, "Protesters oppose demolition of Dilworth's home," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, June 3, 2005. (Washington Square Condominium)

Samuel, Ed, "Architecture by Virtue of the Absurd," <u>Yale MED Thesis1994</u>, 2005, unpublished. (revised version of Thesis)

Satullo, Chris, "Center Square: Iraqis now have the freedom to choose a theocracy. How much stranger can it get?" <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 31, 2005. (Venturi/Dilworth House irony: "preserving history vs. making history?")

Saumarez Smith, Carles, "Making An Entrance At The National Gallery," <u>Apollo:</u> <u>The International Magazine Of Art and Antiques</u>, September 2005 pp. 27-8 (Current gallery director discusses history & evolution of the National Gallery, including Sainsbury Wing)

Scully, Vincent, <u>Louis I. Kahn: 1. BUILDINGS AND PROJECTS, 1926-1958</u>, Ed. Alexander Tzonis, New York: Garland Publishing, Inc., 1987, pp. xx, xxii. (Kahn and Venturi's relationship. Denise Scott Brown's suggestion of such influence.)

Schelter, Craig, "Letters: Give modern architecture a chance," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 27, 2005. (Phila Historical Commission to hear Dilworth House arguments to set fate. RV designed condo)

"Schlesinger Library Renovation Completed," <u>Archival Outlook</u>, Chicago: Society of American Archivists, Mar/April 2005, p.17

Schumacher, Thomas L., "Introduction Frank Schlesinger: Origins/Results," <u>The</u> <u>Architecture of Frank Schlesinger</u>, Washington, DC: Grayson Publishing, 2005, p10. (RV and Kahn of the "Philadelphia School" were influences.)

Shane, D. Grahame, "The New Town and Gown," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, September

21, 2005, p. 16. (Anlyan Center for Medical Research Featured. Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc. noted. Photo by Matt Wargo)

Silverman, Rachel, "Setting the stage," <u>The Princeton Packet</u>, February 11, 2005. (<u>www.princetonpacket.com</u>) (RV student of Prof. Labatut at Princeton, designed performing arts wing. Also mention VSBA, Frist Campus Center and Sainsbury Wing)

"Sir John Soane: An English Architect – An American Legacy," <u>Checkerboard Film</u> <u>Foundation</u>

Steinberg, Harris, "Designing the Barnes: Philly firm is ready, able," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, p. A11. ("Architects Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi would create just the right building for the Barnes Foundation, adding to the allure of the Parkway.") Steinberg, Harris, "DesignPhiladelphia Luminary Award, 2005: Remarks made by Harris Steinberg," <u>DesignPhiladelphia.org</u>, April 2005. <u>http://www.designphiladelphia.org/php/aboutaward_master.php</u>

Stephens, Suzanne, "An Era's Icon is Remodeled," <u>Architectural Record</u>, October 2005, pp. 283-4. (Izenour House remodeled – Records House)

Stierli, Martino, "Die Stadt Ins Bild Gerückt," <u>Stadtformen: die architektur der stadt</u> <u>zwischen imagination und konstruktion</u>, Zürich: gta Verlag, 2005, pp. c., 283-299, 334. (German book. Martino Stierli chapter on Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown and <u>LLV</u>.

Cover photo from VSBA photo archives.)

Stierli, Martino, "Interview 4: Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," <u>SVM Die</u> <u>Festschrift</u>, Zurick: Autoren und gta Verlag, pp. 8-9, 249-258. (Book dedicated to Stanislaus von Moos: pp. 8-9 gift drawing to SvM from RV. Interview with DSB and RV, March 21, 2005 @ VSBA office)

Stierli, Martino, "Von Las Vegas lernen hißt bauen lernen," <u>Frankfurter Allgemeine</u> <u>Zeitung</u>, January 15, 2005. (VSBA photograph of Las Vegas used in German publication.)

Stofik, M. Barron, <u>Saving South Beach</u>, Gainesville, FL: University Press of Florida, 2005. pp. 47, 102, 244, 245 (RV and <u>LLV</u> mentioned, Master plan for Washington Ave. Mercantile Corridor mentioned, a call from RV and DSB to preserve middle Miami)

Sudjic, Deyah, "Blueprints and Red Faces at Ground Zero," <u>New York Times</u>, October 23, 2005. (RV and DSB's design for Saddam Hussein did not happen due to war. Relates this to the Freedom Tower problem)

Sudjic, Deyan, "Building blocks for future dreams," <u>Guardian Unlimited</u>, June 26, 2005.

(40 under 40 architects in Britain: Sean Griffiths dedicated to recycling the works of Robert Venturi)

Swanson, Stevenson, "Franklin's Philly: Our nation's nursery takes a year to celebrate the 300th birthday of its legend" <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, December 18, 2005, (Web). (credits RV with design for Franklin Court)

Tan, Ekim, "A tram runs through it, or not?" <u>TUDELTA</u>, NR JAARGANG 37, April 20, 2005. (RV, DSB trip to Delft. Comments on the campus)

"The Prince of Wales to Accept Award and Speak in Washington," <u>PR Newswire.com</u>, October

25, 2005. (notes RV and DSB as past recipients, after Vincent Scully received it from the National Building Museum)

Theunissen, Karin, "Architectuur als beeldwerk," <u>de Architect</u>, April 2005, pp. 18-31, 117. (Dutch publication. Article and Interview on DSB, RV and VSBA)

Thiel-Siling, Sabine, Ed., <u>Icons of Architecture: The 20th Century</u>, New York: Prestel, pp. 102-103. (Vanna Venturi House)

Thomas, Marita, "Switzenbaum Plans \$80M Conversion of Artillery Depot," <u>GlobeSt.com</u>, November 11, 2005. (VSBA hired as architect for the project. RV and DSB names mentioned. "Venturi will retain the building's 1940s industrial look and feel...")

Thomas, Marita, "Turchi Plans Dilworth Condos on Washington Square," <u>GlobeSt.com</u>, February 14, 2005. (Mentions SAM, Sainsbury Wing, SDMOCA and Nikko Kirifuri)

Tilman, Harm, "Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: 18 February 2005," <u>Architect Magazine</u>, forthcoming. (Interview with RV and DSB on architecture and signage, and relevance of ideas for architecture today. Netherlands)

Tobias, Peter, "Wrapping up the holiday shopping," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 24, 2005. pp. A1 (Photograph only (no text) of VSBA store window on Christmas eve on front page of <u>Inquirer</u>)

Tschumi, Bernard, "Tschumi on Moneo," <u>The Architect's Newpaper</u>, #10 May 25, 2005, p.

10. (review of Rafael Moneo's <u>Theoretical Anxiety and Design Strategies in the work</u> <u>of Eight Contemporary Architects</u>; includes RV and DSB)

Twardy, Chuck, "Culture Club: Architects' Olympics, Does the convention signal Vegas is at a crossroads?" <u>Las Vegas Weekly</u>, May19-25. (Venturi, Scott Brown and Izenour <u>LLV</u> impact on the city and where Las Vegas is headed)

United States Post Office, "Masterworks of Modern American Architecture," <u>The</u> <u>2005</u>

<u>Commemorative Stamp Year Book</u>, New York: HarperCollins Publishers, 2005. p. 32-3 (Mother's House Stamp)

Urcan, Melissa, "Still Learning From Las Vegas," <u>Ten by Ten Magazine</u>, Number 10: Luck. (interview with RV and DSB) <u>http://www.tenbyten.net/vegas.html</u> van Gameren, Dick, <u>Revisions of Space: An Architectural Manual</u>, Rotterdam: NAi Publishers, 2005, pp. 12, 19-20; 152-54 (spatial analysis of Vanna Venturi House, with afterward by Hans Ibelings comparing book to <u>C+C</u>; see also entry for Hans Ibelings, 2005)

Vanderbilt, Tom, "Circuit City," <u>Artforum</u>, November 2005, p. 65. (RV quote from <u>ASSFMT</u>: "Viva the façade as computer screen!... Viva iconography... not eternally, proclaimed!")

Varawalla, Hussain, "Getting inspired by Robert Venturi," <u>Express Healthcare</u> <u>Management</u>, April 18, 2005. (Venturi and Pop Art) http://www.expresshealthcaremgmt.com/cgi-bin/

von Moos, Stanislaus, <u>Nicht Disneyland: Und andere Aufsätze über Modernität und</u> <u>Nostalgie</u>, Zürich: Scheidegger & Spiess, pp. 49, 51, 53, 158, 187, 188.

Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc. Advertisement, "Grand Lodge of Pennsylvania

Order Sons of Italy in America: Twenty Second Annual Purple Aster Awards Ball," May 21, 2005. (Robert Venturi past honoree)

Williams, Candice, "New building offers hi-tech health care," <u>NJ.com</u>, March 9, 2005. (Lehigh Valley Hospital)

Wise, Michael Z., "Top Ten: Space Odyssey," <u>Travel and Leisure</u>, November 2005. ("10 hotels where style meets substance," RV and DSB: Mielmonte Nikko Kirifuri, Japan) Zate, Maria, "Contractor's Corner," <u>Santa Barbara Press</u>, January 1, 2005. (UCSB Nanosystems Institute. VSBA designed the structure.)

Zevitas, Steven T. Ed., <u>New American Paintings: Book LVII</u>, Boston, Mass.: The Open Studios Press, 2005, p. 99. (Mel Leipzig Painting of Denise and Robert)

<u>2006</u>

<u>20 Lectures on Postmodern Architecture</u>, p. 9-24. (in Chinese, information unknown) (includes essay on RV with images of work)

"A Chat with the Venturis," <u>Hinge</u>, April 2006, p. 36-38.

"AIA Gallery: Sustainable Design," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, April 2006, p. 10. (Schlesinger Library Renovation at Harvard achieved LEED certification)

Alemany, Luis, "Apologia de la arquitectura 'trash'," <u>El Mundo</u>, May 5, 2006, p. 53. (DSB's lecture, "The Art in Waste," May 4, 2006 in Madrid, sponsored by Basurama, a Spanish recycling art festival. In Spanish.)

American Academy of Arts & Sciences, <u>Book Of Members</u>, Cambridge, Mass.: Norton's Woods, 2006, pp. 371, 424. (RV, DSB listed as members)

<u>American Philosophical Society Yearbook 2006</u>, Philadelphia: American Philosophical Society, 2006, pp. 96, 106. (Yearbook of members, contact info for RV and DSB)

The Architectural League, "Published on the occasion of the dinner celebrating the 125th anniversary of the founding of the Architectural League," <u>The Architectural League of New</u>

<u>York 125 Years</u>, January 18, 2006, p. 93. (mentions RV & DSB presented with 1985 Presidents Medal in recognition of 20th anniversary of <u>C+C</u>)

"Archives of Venturi Scott Brown Associates Donated to School of Design at University of

Pennsylvania," University of Pennsylvania Office of University Communications, November 9, 2006. (press release noting VSBA's gift to Penn)

"Art Auction John Ambrose," <u>Newsgoogle: New Art Topics</u>, November 3, 2006. (auction features an original drawing by RV) <u>Art Matters</u>, November 2006, pp. 17, 21. (photo of DSB and RV at Woodmere exhibit, advertisement for "Mother's House" exhibit)

Aureli, Pier Vittorio and Manuel Orazi, "The Solitude of the Project," <u>Log</u>, Eds. Cynthia Davidson, Denise Bratton, New York: Anyone Corporation, winter/spring 2006. (RV & DSB research models)

Aymonino, Aldo and Valerio Paolo Mosco, <u>Contemporary Public Space Un-Volumetric</u> <u>Architecture</u>, Milan: Skira, 2006, pp. 9-13, 16, 64-67, 292, 355. (DSB writes foreword on unvolumetric architecture, RV, LLV, C&C, Denver Master Plan, BASCO showroom discussed later in book)

Barker, Jeremy, "Museum features influential architects," <u>The Review</u> [Manayunk and Roxborough], November 9, 2006, (Web). (Mother's House and Decorated Decorative Arts exhibits at the Woodmere Art Museum)

Becker, Lynn, "Bobbing for Mies - Robert Venturi at IIT," <u>Repeat: An Archive of</u> <u>Writings on Architecture in Chicago and the World</u>, <

<u>http://lynnbecker.com/repeat/venturi/venturi.htm</u> > January 12, 2006. (Becker analyzes RV's lecture at IIT, 'Mies is More')

Beautyman, Mairi, "\$212 Million Campus Center Grows Outside Philadelphia," Interior

<u>Design</u>, August 15, 2006, (Web). (VSBA designing Episcopal chapel. RV graduated from Episcopal Academy and designed chapel for college thesis)

Beautyman, Mairi, "The National Building Museum Bestows Design Award," <u>Interior</u>

<u>Design, the Information Behind the Inspiration</u>, February 9, 2006, (Web). (RV and DSB past Vincent J. Scully Prize recipients)

Bernstein, Fred A., "Architecture," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, January 25, 2006, pp. 4445. (RV & DSB mentioned, heavy emphasis on theory aided RV in developing personal style)

Birmingham, Pam, "Decorated Decorative Arts by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," Philadelphia: Woodmere Art Museum, 2006. (gallery handout for exhibit)

Blackler, Zoe, "Is the Future in the Past?" <u>Building Design Magazine</u>, March 31, 2006, pg.

10.

"BOLD Move: The Episcopal Academy's New Campus – Opening Fall 2008," <u>The</u> <u>Main Line Times</u>, August 31, 2006. (Advertisement for Episcopal's new campus)

Bussel, Abby, "The Next Best Thing," <u>Architecture</u>, June 2006, pp. 68-73. (Article on Best Panel relocation, Jamie Kolker mentioned)

"Campus Architecture," <u>The Chronicle of Higher Education</u>, April 28, 2006, p. B9. (small profile of VSBA's Schlesinger Library at Radcliffe)

Castilla, Amelia, "Denise Scott Brown defiende la arquitectura del dia a dia frente al monumentalismo," <u>El Pais</u>, May 4, 2006, p. 51. (DSB's lecture, "The Art in Waste,"

May 4, 2006 in Madrid, sponsored by Basurama, a Spanish recycling art festival. In Spanish.)

Castner, Joseph, "From the President: Busy Fall for Emerging Professionals," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Architect</u>, September, 2006. (Article highlighting AIA assoc. events for fall, Learning from Bob and Denise trailer to follow my architect)

Chaffee, Kevin, "British Embassy marks 75th," <u>Washington Times</u>, October 20, 2006, (Web).(the 75th anniversary party for the Embassy residence included a guest list of notable architects, RV quoted.)

Chen, Yawei and Gerard Wigmans, "Jin Mao Tower in Shanghai having wings and roots at the same time," <u>The Architecture Annual 2004-2005</u> (Delft University of Technology), Eds. Henco Bekkering, Deborah Hauptmann, Julius Klatte and Hanneke van Veldhuizen, Rotterdam: 010 Publishers, 2006, p. 58. (RV kitsch of American City)

Chimacoff, Alan, "Quintessentially Princeton," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, July 19, 2006, p.

18. (success of Frist Campus Center at Princeton)

Chul, Kim Soek, <u>40 Years of Architecture and Urban Design</u>, Seoul: Hanssem Co., Ltd., 2006, p. 5. (RV writes a short "Greetings" note in the book's Forward)

Cofiell, Trish, "In Search of Franklin's World – on Foot," <u>The Daily Times</u>, February 3,

2006, (Web). (Franklin Court credited to RV)

Columbia University Graduate School of Architecture, Planning and Design, "125 Anniversary," September 2006. (Columbia lecture schedule celebrating 125th Anniversary) "Complexity and Contradiction, revisited," <u>Progressive Reactionary</u>, September 14, 2006. November 3, 2006. progressivereactionary.blogspot.com> (personal account of RV's lecture at Columbia, celebrating 40 years of <u>C+C</u>)

"Con H de Hospital," <u>Summa+ 82</u>, September 2006, pp. 104-07. (profile of Lehigh Valley Hospital, including plans, interior, exterior images. In Spanish.)

Crow, Kelly, "Gift of the Week: First the Land, Now the School," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, December 8, 2006, (Web). (donation to new Episcopal Academy campus, mentions RV as chapel's architect)

"Culture Exhibits, Modernism in American Silver: 20th Century Design," <u>Architect</u>, October

2006, p. 124. (mentions traveling exhibit at Wolfsonian museum, includes silver designed by RV)

Daily, Mary, "The Carnesdale Years," <u>UCLA Today</u>, June 27, 2006, p.S2. (Photo of UCLA Gonda [Goldschmied] Neuroscience and Genetic Research Center, Matt Wargo for VSBA)

Dallas Museum of Art, <u>Modernism in American Silver</u>, New Haven: Yale University Press, 2005, pp. 308, 312-15, 372-73. (includes RV's Swid Powell Candlestick, Carving Set and Platter Spoon in exhibition) "Design Awards Preview," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, September 2006, p. 1. (Palmer Drive Development shown)

Didelon, Valery, "Learning from Las Vegas: a retroactive manifesto for suburbanism," <u>eaV</u>, issue 11, 2005/2006 pp. 4-9. (impact of <u>LLV</u>, draws comparison with Koolhaas)

Dietsch, Deborah K., "New Dumbarton Library: Venturi's Way," <u>Washington Times</u>, March 21, 2006, (Web). (Dumbarton Oaks Library review, praises RV contextual suggestion, DSB planning also mentioned)

Dobrin, Peter, "Buildings' sale will benefit Curtis Institute," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 3, 2006, (Web). (VSBA hired to develop conceptual plan for possible Curtis Expansion, Dan McCoubrey quoted.)

Dunlop, Beth, "Silver Linings: Wolfsonian-FIU show reflects both art and life in the 20th century," <u>Miami Herald</u>, November 12, 2006, (Web). (show includes silver pieces by RV)

Eisenman, Peter, "Duck Soup," <u>Log</u>, Eds. Cynthia Davidson, Denise Bratton, New York: Anyone Corporation, winter/spring 2006. (RV Duck & Decorated shed)

Eisner, Lisa et al, eds., <u>The Book on Vegas</u>, New York: Greybull Press, 2006, pp. 270-73. (two full page color spreads re-printed from <u>LLV</u>)

Emgarth, Annette H. and Lynn H. Miller, <u>French Philadelphia</u>, Wayne, Penn: Beach Lloyd Beach Publishers, 2006. (VSBA named prestigious architects of University of Pennsylvania)

Farr, Sheila, "Olympic Sculpture Park opening rescheduled for January," <u>Seattle</u> <u>Times</u>, September 14, 2006, (Web). (mentions RV as designer of Seattle Art Museum)

Farr, Sheila, "Sculpture park's planned opening a bust," <u>The Seattle Times</u>, September 15, 2006, (Web). (mentions RV as designer of Seattle Art Museum)

Filler, Martin, "Concerto in Brick Major," <u>House and Garden</u>, January 2006, pp. 50-52, 116. (Venturi and Scott Brown's Dumbarton Oaks Library in Washington D.C.)

Fiske, Diane, "Architecture," <u>Art Matters</u>, January 2006, p. 13. (Article discusses VSBA as only "world class firm" in Philadelphia and Carpenters Company award)

Fuchigami, Masayuki, <u>A Guide to Contemporary Architecture in America, Vol. 2,</u> <u>Eastern</u>

<u>USA</u>, Tokyo: TOTO Shuppan, 2006, pp. 18, 21-25, 28, 199, 238, 258, 269, 270-71, 284, 294-95, 298, 338, 347. (color photos and drawings of 11 VSBA projects, including full-page spreads on Franklin Court, Mother's House, Frist Campus Center and Wu Hall)

Gilbane Building Company, "Dimensions for Discovery," <u>Gilbane Bulletin</u>, 26.3, 2006, p. P2-P4. (industry bulletin highlights University of Kentucky's BBSRB)

Gellner, Arrol, "Architects, review boards play it safe at the cost of originality," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 22, 2006, p. CML K1-2 (Article on review boards misinterpretation of context, RV mentioned)

Graves, Jen, "Deco Fabulous," <u>The Stranger</u>, January 19, 2006, (Web). (Seattle news publication, mentions Seattle Art Museum as a execrable edifice)

Groer, Annie, "Architects Drawn to a Fundraiser," <u>The Washington Post</u>, September 14,

2006, (Web). (Architects asked to provide napkin sketch for charity auction, RV drew Mother's House)

Hasanovic, Aisha, Ed., <u>2000 Architects</u>, Victoria, Australia: The Images Publishing Group Pty Ltd., 2006, p. 626. (reference info on VSBA)

Hatzopoloulos, Pavlos, "Denise Scott Brown—Learning From…," <u>Re-public:</u> <u>re.imagining Democracy</u>, August 30, 2006. <<u>http://www.re-public.gr/en/?p=54</u>> (interview with DSB on architects' roles in democracy, building cities)

Haughney, Christine, Michael Corkery and Alex Frangos, "Venturi's Venture," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, August 9, 2006. (article on Episcopal Academy, RV and DSB mentioned)

"Herzog & de Meuron win Gold Medal," <u>Building Design</u>, October 6, 2006, p.? (RV and DSB were also considered for Gold Medal, DSB receives international RIBA fellowship)

Hingston, Sandy, "The Ultimate Philly Face-Off," <u>Philadelphia</u>, February 2006, p. 104.

(Poll of "Philly's all time everything' RV vs. Frank Furness: winner Furness 28%, Venturi 19%)

Huxtable, Ada Louise, "When Outrageous Became Mainstream," <u>Wall Street</u> Journal, February 16, 2006, p. D7. (RV's $\underline{C+C}$)

Iovine, Julie V., "Philadelphia," <u>Elle Décor</u>, March 2006, pp. 80-88. (about "Philadelphia's creative renaissance," mentions RV, Franklin Court, Mother's house)

Jacob, Sam, "Topsy Turvy VSBA: Inverted Heroes of an Upside Down Avant Guard," <u>Strange Harvest</u>, May 24, 2006; <u>http://strangeharvest.com/wp11/?p=236</u>

Johnson, Patricia C., "My, how children's museum has grown," <u>Houston Chronicle</u>, October 11, 2006, (Web). (Children's Museum of Houston is experiencing huge attendance and plans to expand, former VSBA associate partner Jeffrey Ryan is new architect, design has been approved by RV)

Judt, Tony, Richard Gardner, Frank Gehry and Nicolai Ouroussoff, "A Conversation With Former U.S. Ambassador to Italy Richard Gardner; A Conversation

Between Architect Frank Gehry and 'New York Times' Architecture Critic Nicolai Ouroussoff," <u>The Charlie Rose Show</u>, April 10, 2006. (Frank Gehry interview credits RV with buildings becoming billboards)

Katsilometes, John, "John Katsilometes gets Frank Gehry's succinct opinion of architecture in Las Vegas," <u>Las Vegas Sun</u>, December 14, 2006, (Web). (Gehry mentions RV and DSB's take on Las Vegas architecture, "on the Bob Venturi level, Las Vegas is appealing.")

Lange, Alexandra, "Once a Teardown, a Modernist Gem is Reborn," <u>New York</u> <u>Times</u>,

November 2, 2006, (Web). (Rudolph home-owners mention RV and DSB's attack of Paul Rudolph in <u>LLV</u>)

Leffingwell, Edward, "Mel Leipzig at Gallery Henoch," <u>Art in America</u>, April 2006, p.? (on Mel Leipzig's methods, painting of RV and DSB at VSBA discussed)

Leigh, Catesby, "Sacred Spaces & Other Places," <u>First Things</u>, 163, May 2006, p. 34. (RV's phrase "complexity and contradiction" mentioned)

Leigh, Catesby, "Victims of Fashion: Architects Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>The Wall Street Journal</u>, December 28, 2006, p. D6. (a look at the careers of RV and DSB)

Leithart, Peter J., "Flattened Modernity," November 4, 2006.

<http://www.leithart.com> (summary of the introduction in All That Is Solid Melts Into Air by Marshall Berman, which cites RV as 20th century voice of postmodernism)

Lewis, Hilary, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Talking Buildings," <u>Home</u> <u>Fort</u>

<u>Lauderdale</u>, September 2006, pp. 55-58. (interview with RV and DSB about their feelings on Miami and its Art Deco and Modern architecture, how these styles influence their work)

Lewis, Hilary, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Talking Buildings," <u>Home</u> <u>Miami</u>, September 2006, pp. 45-48. (interview with RV and DSB about their feelings on Miami and its Art Deco and Modern architecture, how these styles influence their work)

Lewis, Michael J., <u>American Art and Architecture</u>, London: Thames & Hudson Ltd., 2006, pp. 281-84, 312, 317. (summary of RV's influence on American architecture: "Venturi was a protégé of Kahn, who inculcated in him a humanist understanding of architecture. But their critique of modernism took entirely different paths; Kahn confronted the modernist box with the archeological ruin, Venturi with the highway billboard.")

Lewis, Robert K., "Shaping the City," <u>The Washington Post</u>, December 9, 2006, (Web). (opEd piece that invokes RV's notions of "messy vitality" in contrasting two suburban Virginia cities, mentions <u>C+C</u>, <u>LLV</u>)

Loayza, Eva, "In the dark," <u>Times of Trenton</u>, November 1, 2006, (Web). (ongoing woes with the sign at the Trenton Fire Headquarters & Museum, RV quoted: "technology requires maintenance.")

Long, Kieran, "Taking Serious the Unserious," <u>The Architects Newspaper</u>, June 21, 2006,

p. 19. (Koolhaas credits RV and DSB as inspiration for his working method, mentions \underline{LLV}

Lyall, Sutherland, "Bought the T-shirt," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, February 7, 2006. (critical article of bobanddenise.org)

Marsh, Bill, "People Stop Fighting Philadelphia City Hall," <u>New York Times</u>, July 25, 2006, (Web). (history of Philadelphia's City Hall, RV regards fondness for it.)

Maffucci, Doug, "Celebrate Diversity...of Design," <u>Bar Harbour Times</u>, January 26, 2006, p. A7. (Letter to Editor discusses modern, twisted interpretation of RV's architecture in context applied to zoning/planning)

Maki, Amos, "All the best by design," <u>The Commercial Appeal</u>, March 5, 2006, p. D1. (RV remarking positively on Whitehaven Visitors Center and FedEx Forum)

Mastrigli, Gabriele, "The Last Bastion of Architecture," <u>Log</u>, Ed. Cynthia Davidson, Denise Bratton, New York: Anyone Corporation, winter/spring 2006. (RV & DSB theory)

Marcus, J.S., "Building on 80 Years of the Bauhaus in Dessau," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, February 17, 2006. (restoration and influence of the Bauhaus over the years, RV "less is a bore")

MC Lars, "Space Game," <u>The Graduate</u>, MC Lars, 2006. (song lyrics reference post modernism and RV: "But you can't rhyme 'Bob Venturi' with 'dynamite"")

Miller, Keith, "Just like he said he would...," <u>Telegraph [</u>UK], April 4, 2006, (Web). (profile of man recreating his original Polish family estate in London, quotes RV "less is a bore")

"Modernism in American Silver: 20th Century Design," <u>Artdaily.com</u>, November 13, 2006. (show includes silver pieces by RV)

Momus, "It's Madvertising!," <u>Wired</u>, October 24, 2006, (Web). (saturation of advertising in the East vs. West, with excerpt from RV in IAE)

Morgan, William, <u>The Cape Cod Cottage</u>, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 2006, pp. 23, 84-87. (examines history of Cape Cod cottage and its influence on American architecture, RV, DSB; Mother's house, Coxe-Hayden, Trubek & Wislocki houses included)

<u>Mother's House: Robert Venturi's Big Little House for Vanna Venturi (an exhibition)</u>,

Philadelphia: Woodmere Art Museum, 2006. (includes excerpt from <u>Mother's House:</u> <u>The Evolution of Vanna Venturi's House in Chestnut Hill</u> [Frederick Schwartz, New York:

Rizzoli, 1992])

"No Dancing," Building Design, October 13, 2006, p. ? (For the second year in a row, the Venturis' nomination for the RIBA Gold Medal provoked an apoplectic reaction from a jurist—this time Chris Wilkinson)

<u>Not a box: the Orange County Government Center</u>, November 9, 2006. November 10, 2006. <ocgenotabox.blogspot.com> (post about Paul Rudolph lists reference book <u>Conversations with Architects</u>, which includes RV and DSB)

O'Malley, Christine, "Journey to Japan: Modernist Visions," <u>SAH (Society of</u> <u>Architectural Historians) News</u>, December 2006, pp. 5, 7, 8. (SAH study tour to Japan included stay in VSBA's Kirifuri Resort in Nikko, mentions RV and DSB as modern Western architects who have built in Japan. Same trip to be offered in May 07)

<u>Officina Alessi Catalogue</u>, Italy: Alessi, 2006, pp. 62, 74-77. (catalogue includes tea and coffee set and Campidoglio Tray by RV and DSB)

Orvell, Miles, "The Logic of a New Order, the Logic of Living Things," <u>AmericanLiterary History</u>, spring 2006, 18.1, pp. 144-52. (RV & DSB mentioned as influential architects and theorists, <u>LLV</u>, <u>C+C</u>)

Ötsch, Silke, <u>Überwältigen und Schmeicheln</u>, Weimar: Verlag der Bauhaus-Universitat Weimar, 2006, pp. 17, 97, 99, 100, 110, 111, 142. (in German, with various project, LV images)

Ostroff, Tracy, "Architects Are AbZOOlutely Fabulous," <u>AIArchitect</u>, < www. Aia.org/aiarchitect/this week >, November 3, 2006. (AbZOOlutely Chestnut Hill will feature

10 painted animal sculptures on the streets and public spaces, each designed by a Philadelphia-area architecture firm. VSBA designed a Llama called "Llama Mia")

Pain, Richard, "Medallists' Debt," <u>Building Design</u>, October 20, 2006, p. ? (Pain reacts to the veto of the Venturis' nomination for the 2006 RIBA Gold Medal, saying many architects, including that year's winners, owe the Venturis a huge debt, and the award is meant for a lifetime's work more than this year's fashion)

Paperny, Vladimir, "[Interview with RV and DSB]," <u>Architectural Digest</u> (Russia), July 2006, pp. 36-41. (in Russian)

Pelkonen, Eeva-Liisa and Donald Albrecht, Eds., <u>Eero Saarinen: Shaping the Future</u>,

New Haven: Yale University Press, 2006, pp. 2, 13, 14, 27 n. 9, 332, 355-56, 358, 360-61, 36364. (RV mentioned in essay by Vincent Scully, transcript of panel discussion at Yale

University with RV, Cesar Pelli, Kevin Roche, Harold Roth, moderator Robert Stern)

Pell, Ben, "Walldrobe/Wearpaper," <u>306090 Books</u>, vol. 10, 2006, pp.114-22. (photos of two VSBA/Knoll furniture pieces to help illustrate author's definition of decoration vs. ornamentation)

Pisani, Mario, "Designing Today," <u>Abitare la Terra</u>, May 2006, pp. 14-17. (color photos of and text about Yale's Anlyan Center and Penn's Perelman Quadrangle)

"Class notes," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, January 25, 2006, p.44-45. (RV noted for Mother's House stamp)

Powell, Kenneth, <u>The National Gallery, London</u>, London: Scala Publishers Ltd, 2006 (RV + DSB mentioned on pp. 26, 51.

Project Projects, "Guide 1981-1985," <u>Metropolis</u>, April 2006, p. 100. (Photo of Knoll Chairs with RV)

Rattenbury, Kester, "Fat Frenzy," <u>The Architects Newspaper</u>, May 24, 2006, p. 22. (FAT architects compared to RV)

"Regional arts and entertainment events," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 29, 2006, (Web). (Mother's House exhibit, at the Woodmere Art Museum, profiled)

Reiser, Jesse and Nanako Umemoto, <u>Atlas of Novel Tectonics</u>, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 2006, pp. 24-25, 151, 253. (RV, Gordon Wu Hall, Mothers House, <u>C+C</u> mentioned)

"Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, Architects," <u>Web of Stories</u>, 2006; <u>http://www.webofstories.com/play/51527?o=L</u> (online recorded interview with RV & DSB; links include brief Biography and accompanying Transcripts to each interview segment; also in BIBLIO D; DVD copy in BIBLIO A)

"Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Festschrift," <u>Parametro</u>, 263, May/June 2006. (commemorative volume of the life and work of RV and DSB, including interviews and essays. Also includes 80th birthday wishes to RV from colleagues at the end.)

Roberts, Lisa S., <u>Antiques of the Future</u>, New York: Stewart, Tabori & Chang, 2006, pp.

118
 19. (Roberts's collection includes Necktie with Grandmother Pattern by RV from 1980's

Rochford, Brian, "Going Out," <u>The Evening Bulletin</u>, April 2006, p. ? (RV and DSB receive Founders Award Historical Society of Pennsylvania)

Rockewell, David, <u>Spectacle</u>, New York: Phaidon Press Limited, 2006, pp. 19, 64, 118. (includes photos and interview with RV and DSB, mention of <u>LLV</u> in another interview)

Rose, Steve, "Give us a frill," April 17, 2006, (Web). (profile of FAT architects, mentions <u>LLV</u> and reigniting debate of postmodernism)

Rosenberg, Amy S., "In Philadelphia, a love for ruins," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 19, 2006, (Web). (profile of photographer Vincent D. Feldman with quote from RV)

Rybczynski, Witold, "Failed Icons: Why it's so hard to make unforgettable architecture," <u>Slate</u>, August 9, 2006. (RV original architect for Kimmel Center, his design not iconic enough)

Saffron, Inga, "A historic site that has defied designers," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 8, 2006, (Web). (planned Presidents House on Independence Mall, none of the entries have captured Franklin Court's spare poetry)

Saffron, Inga, "Architects star on screen," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 3, 2006, p. E1,E6 (article on the documentary film "Learning from Bob and Denise")

Saffron, Inga, "Touch of the mod in his backyard," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 9,

2006, (Web). (Washington Square Condo approved by Philadelphia Historical Committee, RV & Carey Yonce mentioned)

Salisbury, Stephan, "Owner Submits New Plan for Dilworth House," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, February 23, 2006, (Web). (Controversy highlighting struggle over Washington Square condo) Salisbury, Stephen, "Panel Urges Rejection of Dilworth House Proposal," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 1, 2006, (Web). (PA Historical Society opposed to the plan to raze all but the buildings facade)

Sang-leem, Lee, "Learning from Las Vegas/ Robert Venturi & Scott Brown," <u>MAXMIX</u>, March 2006, pp. 152-154. (Lessons learned from <u>LLV</u> applied to Korean city planning.)

Sang-leem, Lee, "Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown," <u>Space</u>, 458, January 2006, pp.

192-216. (interview with RV and DSB)

"Opening dates set for Olympic Sculpture Park, downtown museum," <u>Seattle</u> <u>PostIntelligencer</u>, September 15, 2006. (Mentions RV as architect of Seattle Art Museum)

Seavy, Todd, "Art Deco, Ground Zero: Five years later, how about a design actual human beings might like?" <u>Reasononline</u>, September 11, 2006. (RV's <u>LLV</u> one of first signs of postmodern movement, Firemen not happy with Dixwell firehouse)

Semmes, Ben, "Squirrel Hill house is post-modern art," <u>Pittsburgh Business Times</u>, October 13-19, 2006, p. 31. (profile of the Abrams House, now for sale by original owner)

Sommer, Richard M., "Beyond Centers, 'Fabric,' and the Culture of Congestion: Urban Design as a Metropolitan Enterprise," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, fall 2006/winter 2007, pp. 50-59. (names RV and DSB among most influential theorists/practitioners of mid-twentieth century urban design; article focuses on finding ways to better mine the ideas of these individuals, who also include Kevin Lynch and Rem Koolhaas)

"South Bridge Advertisement," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 25, 2006 p. J9. (advertisement for South Bridge Condos)

"South Bridge Advertisement," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 8, 2006 p. R1. (advertisement for South Bridge Condos)

Sozanski, Edward J., "That Golden Boy, King Tut," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 10, 2006, (Web). (mention of upcoming Mother's House exhibit at Woodmere)

Stevens, Ruth, "Kaleidoscope conference focuses on diversity issues," <u>News@Princeton</u>, November 10, 2006. (Princeton President Emeritus William G. Bowen quoted RV in his remarks at diversity conference)

Sullivan, C.C., "Face Values," <u>Architecture</u>, February 2006, pp. 45-46. (on active facades, RV and DSB mentioned, "Viva electronic pixels over decorative rivets," who will design LED message?)

"Surf the Serifs in NYC," <u>gridskipper: the urban travel guide</u>, September 6, 2006. <http://www.gridskipper.com> (architecture and typology, RV & Seattle Art Museum mentioned as a bland example)

Theunissen, Karin, "Re-building as Urban Tactic: Examining Venturi, Scott Brown and

Associates transformations from within the American campus," <u>The Architecture</u> <u>Annual</u>

<u>2004-2005</u> (Delft University of Technology), Eds. Henco Bekkering, Deborah Hauptmann, Julius Klatte and Hanneke van Veldhuizen, Rotterdam: 010 Publishers, 2006, pp. 64-69. (DSB, RV, U Penn, Planning Perleman Quad, rethought for students)

Thorne, Martha, "Q & A," <u>The Architects Newspaper</u>, March 8, 2006, p.27. (mentions DSB's exclusion from RV's Pritzker Prize)

<u>Top Architects USA</u>, Seoul: Archiworld Co., Ltd. 2006, pp. 277-287. (profiles of Lehigh Valley

Hospital and Edison School & Headquarters projects, with images) "Venturi/Scott Brown," <u>Hinge</u>, 129, April 2006, pp.34-38. (interview with RV and DSB in Hong Kong)

Wagner, Ina and Ruth Wodak, "Performing success: identifying strategies of selfpresentation in women's biographical narratives," <u>Discourse & Society</u>, London: SAGE Publications, Vol. 17(3), 2006, pp. 385-411 (cites DSB and "Sexism and the Star System in Architecture," pp. 396, 397)

Weaver, Jim, "Postmodern Marvel: The Vanna Venturi House on View at Woodmere," <u>Art Matters</u>, September 2006, p. ? (on Woodmere art museum exhibit)

Williams, Richard J., "Ahead in the Clouds," <u>Frieze</u>, 104, October 2006, (Web). (on the manufacturing and design of the Boeing 737, cites RV's notion of "ugly and ordinary" in explaining the aircraft's longevity)

Woodman, Ellis, "Denise Scott Brown," <u>Cities. Architecture and Society</u>, Venice: Fondazione La Biennale di Venezia 2006, p 84. (interview with DSB, a conversation on cities: Philadelphia, Las Vegas, Tokyo and Shanghai)

Woodman, Ellis, "The Last Laugh," <u>Building Design</u>, April 28, 2006, pp. 14-20. (profile of FAT architects and mentions RV and DSB as their "spiritual grandparents")

Xue, Charlie Q. L., <u>Building a Revolution: Chinese Architecture Since 1980</u>, Hong Kong: Hong Kong University Press, 2006, pp. 3, 36 (Mentions RV, <u>C+C</u>)

Yan-qing, Sun, ed., "The Art Museum as a Setting for Art as Well as a Setting as Art: The Museum Design Idea of Robert Venturi," <u>Time + Architecture</u>, November 2006, pp. 38- 41.

(in Chinese with English abstract and synopsis, with photos of Sainsbury Wing and Seattle Art Museum)

Yee, Roger, <u>Healthcare Spaces No. 3</u>, New York: Visual Reference Publications, Inc., 2006, pp. 90-1. (Lehigh Valley Hospital profiled)

Zeleniak, James, "Hot Places + Cool Spaces," <u>Philadelphia Style</u>, March/April 2006, pp. 110-112. (South Bridge Condo write-up)

<u>2007</u>

<u>AIA Philadelphia Yearbook: 2006 Awards for Design Excellence</u>, Philadelphia: AIA Philadelphia, 2007, p. 35, 44, 53. (Michigan Palmer Drive exhibited, RV and VSBA

mentioned in history of awards and Philadelphia architecture) al-Asad, Mohammad and Majd Musa, eds., <u>Exploring the Built Environment: Essays on the Presentation</u> <u>of Diwan Al-Mimar and Affiliated Public Lectures</u>, Amman, Jordan: Center for the Study of the Built Environment (CSBE), 2007, pp. 55, 58-9. (J. Rykwert discusses RV decorated shed, Football Hall of Fame, with image)

Ambasz, Emilio, ed., <u>The Universitas Project: Solutions for a Post-Technological</u> <u>Society</u>, New York: Museum of Modern Art, 2007, pp. 340, 364, 368-69, 371, 380, 407-08, 469, 500.

(DSB is among the speakers at the second and third sessions of the symposium [January 8-9,

1972], which are transcribed beginning on p. 297. Her comments are recalled in "Symposium Afterthoughts" of Erich Jantsch and Richard L. Meier, see Section C for more information)

<u>The American Institute of Architects College of Fellows History & Directory, 2007</u> <u>Edition</u>,

Washington, D.C.: The American Institute of Architects, 2007, pp. 157, 176, 209, 317, 337, 341. (RV FAIA in 1978, VRSB Firm Award 1985, DSB Topaz Medallion 1996)

<u>The Architect's Table: Swid Powell and Postmodern Design</u>, New Haven: Yale University Art Gallery, 2007. (show includes decorative arts by RV and DSB, including Knoll Chippendale chair, Notebook buffet plate, Five-Piece Place Setting, Grandmother cup and saucer)

"Architecture Awards Go to Kieran-Timberlake Associates, Stanley Tigerman," <u>The</u> <u>Chronicle of Higher Education</u> (on-line), December 13, 2007, (Web). (KTA wins Firm Award, association with VSBA is noted)

Andreani, Gianmario and Qin Lei, eds., "Books," <u>Domus</u> (China), February 2007, p. 137. (book review of <u>ASSFMT</u>, author undetermined, in Chinese)

Bambarger, Bradley, "Arts Notes," <u>The Star-Ledger</u>, December 8, 2007, (Web). (brief mention of Allentown Art Museum's new director and VSBA's planned addition)

Barker, Jeremy, "A Holiday Message," <u>The Review</u> [Manayunk, Roxborough], January 10, 2007, p. 1. (front page photo of VSBA office window display "make peace")

Bayley, Stephen, "Doyenne of the drawing board," <u>The Observer</u>, June 24, 2007, (Web).

(on Zaha Hadid's career, cites DSB as another prominent female architect, co-author of $\underline{\text{LLV}}$)

Becker, Lynn, "Bob and Denise Update Themselves," <u>ArchitectureChicago Plus</u>, < arcchicago.blogspot.com >, October 22, 2007. (positive comments on VSBA website update)

Bennett, Lennie, "The art's inside, not out," <u>St. Petersburg Times</u>, July 8, 2007, (Web). (interview with Stanley Saitowitz, he dislikes Venturi's work)

Benston, Liz, "Building wraps: art or schlock?," <u>Las Vegas Sun</u>, November 4, 2007, (Web).

(RV quoted about loving banner ads, billboards as pop and folk art, mentioned as author with DSB of <u>LLV</u>)

Bevolo, Marco, <u>City.People.Light: Future Urban Lighting Concepts</u>, Amsterdam: Philips Lighting, 2007, pp. 7, 67, 86, 160, 161 (publication resulting from a series of international workshops in 2007; RV/DSB participated in Philadelphia workshop)

Binzen, Peter, "Dilworth House, a happy outcome," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 27, 2007, p. A19. (op-ed praising outcome of VSBA condo compromise on Washington Square)

Blanc, Françoise, "Conférence," <u>Plan Libre</u> 49, April 2007, p. 13. (advertisement for conference/lecture with RV and DSB in Toulouse, in French)

Boddy, Trevor, "A home to revel in," <u>Globe and Mail</u>, September 21, 2007, (Web). (RV one of "intellectually-inclined designers" to design a home for a parent)

Boddy, Trevor, "The new SAM: the architecture," <u>Seattle Times</u>, May 2, 2007, (Web). (VSBA's 1991 wing "has never looked better," like "a charmingly opinionated East Coast granny coming into her own in late middle age, going on about Chagall and socialism.")

Brown, Brice, "The Father of Modern Design," <u>New York Sun</u>, September 27, 2007, (Web). (Piranesi exhibit at Cooper-Hewitt, mentions RV and DSB's inclusion)

Brune, Adrian, "The Objets D'Art of Architects," <u>Hartford Courant</u>, September 21, 2007, (Web). (Swid Powell exhibit at Yale Art Gallery)

Casciato, Maristella and Stanislaus von Moos, eds., <u>Twilight of the Plan:</u> <u>Chandigarh and Brasilia</u>, Mendrisio, Switz.: Mendrisio Academy Press, 2007, p.90. (Long

Island duckling and duck/decorated shed drawing from <u>LLV</u> shown in section entitled "Commercial Space")

Centre Canadien d'Architecture, "International Scholars, Journalists and Architects to

Speak at the CCA about the Challenge and Lessons of Contemporary Cities; 'Learning

From...' A Lecture and Film Series on Urban Development and the Future of Cities," Montreal: Centre Canadien d'Architecture, March 27, 2007. (press release about CCA's spring lecture series, named and formed in the spirit of <u>LLV</u>)

Cheek, Lawrence W., "SAM's plain wrapping covers wonderful places to show art," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, May 3, 2007, (Web). ("Venturi's way... looks like more fun, but it actually leads nowhere... It's the kind of contradiction that Venturi, a more successful architectural philosopher than architect, would love.")

"Clearing the Record," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 15, 2007, (Web). (corrects Nov. 14 editorial, states that the main sections of the Dilworth House will be restored, not demolished) "Complexity and Contradiction' was theme of Woodmere's benefit," <u>Main Line</u> <u>Times</u>, January 4, 2007, p. 20. (photos of attendees at Woodmere benefit includes one of RV with group)

"Cooper-Hewitt Announces Winners of Eighth Annual National Design Awards," CooperHewitt National Design Museum Press News, May 15, 2007. (press release, DSB and RV to receive 2007 National Design Mind Award)

"Cooper-Hewitt Museum Presents 'Piranesi as Designer'," <u>Huliq.com</u>, April 30, 2007. (Piranesi drawings will be featured alongside work of contemporary architects he's had influence on, including RV and DSB)

"David Brownlee Chosen as Next Editor of JSAH," <u>Journal of the Society of</u> <u>Architectural Historians</u>, vol. LI no. 5, October/November 2007, p. 5. (Brownlee noted as author of <u>Out of the Ordinary</u>)

"Dennis [sic] Scott Brown: Campus Plan Suggestions, Tsinghua University, Beijing, China, 2004-2005," <u>World Architecture 209</u> ("Women in Architecture" issue), November 2007, pp.

28-30. (profile of DSB leads off anthology of contemporary women architects, illustrates Tsinghua planning)

Devanney, Joseph, "Dedicating a Historical Neon Sign," <u>Sign Builder Illustrated</u>, August 2007, pp. 36-7. (dedication of restored Reading Terminal Market sign, cites RV's opening remarks, includes photo)

Dingwall, Austin, "An Educated Guess About the Future of Campus Architecture," <u>Michigan Daily</u> [U. Michigan], November 11, 2007, (Web). (On UM's architectural future, mentions VSBA's campus planning framework)

Dobrin, Peter, "A first 'yes' vote for Curtis demolition,"<u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 24,

2007, (Web). (Historical Commission architectural committee approved VSBA design for Curtis expansion, quotes from D. McCoubrey and S. Cohen)

Dobrin, Peter, "Curtis delays project review," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 13, 2007, (Web). (Curtis meeting with Historical Commission architectural committee is postponed until October 23)

Dobrin, Peter, "Curtis' need to grow vs. historical concerns," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 4, 2007, (Web). (Curtis expansion project goes before Historical Commission's architectural Committee, but there was no quorum to reach a decision)

Dobrin, Peter, "New leadership at arts academy," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 18, 2007, (Web). (new director of PAFA is former Allentown Art Museum director, worked with VSBA on expansion)

"Don't demolish Philadelphia's history," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 14, 2007, A10. (short editorial against VSBA's Washington Square condo plan, erroneously stating that all but the facade of the Dilworth House will be demolished, cites RV as city's "greatest architect")

"Editors," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, February 14, 2007, p. 3. (editorializes the marginal role women have played in architecture field, quotes from DSB preview interview with her to be published in next issue)

Esperdy, Gabrielle, "I am a Modernist': Morris Lapidus and His Critics," <u>Journal of the</u>

<u>Society of Architectural Historians</u>, vol. 66, no. 4, December 2007, pp. 512-13. (cites DSB and RV's appreciation for Lapidus, which helped cause the architectural establishment to reconsider his work)

Exley, Sharon and Peter Exley, <u>Design for Kids</u>, Mulgrave, Australia: The Images Publishing Group Pty Ltd, 2007, pp. 2, 7, 10. (RV and DSB opening quote, Foreward by Daniel I. Vieyra mentions SI, RV and DSB)

Farr, Shiela, "Roman art from Louvre, Impressionists to fill SAM's expanded space," <u>Seattle Times</u>, February 13, 2007, (Web). (mentions RV as architect of original SAM building)

Farr, Shiela, "With a new home and new art, will museum gain new profile?" <u>Seattle Times</u>, April 29, 2007, (Web). (notes disappointment felt by some about RV's Seattle Art Museum, over both its "dated" decorative exterior and functionality)

Farrelly, Liz, "FAT's Imperfect Proportions," <u>BuisnessWeek</u>, April 6, 2007, (Web). (profile of London architects, FAT, mentions RV and DSB as antecedents)

Filler, Martin, <u>Makers of Modern Architecture</u>, From Frank Lloyd Wright to Frank <u>Gehry</u>,

New York: NYREV, Inc., 2007, pp. xvi, 50, 51, 82, 110, 127, 149-168, 195, 227, 283. (chapter 10 is "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," plus other references to RV and DSB in chapters on other architects)

Filler, Martin, "Through a Glass Brightly," <u>House and Garden</u>, February 2007, pp. 48-52. (profile of new laboratory building at University of Arizona cites VSBA's influential body of academic science facilities, mentions decorated shed/flexible loft idea)

Fortmeyer, Russell, "Signore Piranesi on his own terms," <u>Architectural Record</u>, November

2007, pp. 61-2. (RV, DSB included in exhibition, quotes from RV and DSB on Piranesi) Fuchigami, Masayuki, <u>World Architects 51: Concepts & Works</u>, Tokyo: ADP Company, 2007, pp. 286-291. (VSBA's work, with many images and text)

Gammage, Jeff, "Episcopal Academy prepped for big change," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 21, 2007, (Web). (profile of the school and its relocation to a new campus, mentions

RV as notable alumnus and architect of school's new chapel)

Gammage, Jeff, "Venturi's new chapel: a design 'that pays reference to the past'," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 21, 2007, (Web). (RV discusses new chapel at Episcopal Academy)

Gardner, James, "The Skyline of Architectural History," <u>The New York Sun</u>, December 17,

2007, (Web). (review of Felicity D. Scott's book <u>Architecture or Techno-Utopia</u>: <u>Politics After Modernism</u> [MIT Press], which suggests that Postmodernism's inaugural moment was 1972 publication of <u>LLV</u>)

Garrison, James B., "The New Episcopal Academy: Pursuing the Golden Mean," <u>Construction Today</u>, fall 2007, pp. 20-23. (VSBA's new chapel, includes rendering)

Glazer, Nathan, "Where Modernism hit an Art Deco wall," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, March 24,

2007, (Web). (American public's aversion to Modernism, references Prince Charles, Sainsbury Wing, RV and DSB)

Golling, Daniel, "Pari Design," <u>Plaza</u>, February 2007, p 72. (Interview with RV and DSB, in Swedish)

Gössel, Peter, ed., <u>The A-Z of Modern Architecture</u>, Köln: Taschen, 2007, pp. 616, 790, 794,

989-991. (profile of RV/DSB work in alphabetical anthology of architects, brief mentions of RV in subjects on Postmodernism)

Goulimari, Pelagia, ed., <u>Postmodernism. What Moment?</u>, Manchester: Manchester University Press, 2007, pp. 2-3, 19-21. (includes RV's essay "A Bas Postmodernism, Of

Course" from <u>Architecture</u>, May 2001. Mentions RV, DSB, <u>C+C</u> and <u>LLV</u> in introduction)

Graham, Dan, "Dialogue: Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown, and Dan Graham," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, March 7, 2007, pp. 14-15. (interview with RV and DSB, all share love of high and low culture)

Graves, Jen, "In Art News," <u>The Stranger</u> [Seattle], April 25, 2007, (Web). (SAM museum shop open, "remember the darkness of the galleries in the Robert Venturi building?")

Graves, Jen, "Shock and Awe," <u>The Stranger</u> [Seattle], May 2, 2007, (Web). ("the new

Seattle Art Museum blows the old one away... So much better than the old... it's shocking")

Gray, Lisa, "The perfect finish," <u>Houston Chronicle</u>, October 10, 2007, (Web). (Philip Johnson's last design is built, mentions Johnson's appropriation of Venturi's ideas)

Greco, JoAnn, "Building a Collection," <u>Portfolio.com</u>, July 13, 2007. (architects' drawings as art/collector's items, mentions RV with quote from J. Izenour about VSBA archives)

Griffiths, Sean, "Medallion Men," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, 114.2, February 2007, p. 13. (Sean Griffiths comments on Herzog & de Meuron winning 2007 RIBA Gold Medal: "[they] deserve [it] but perhaps not this year, when I think Venturi, Scott Brown should have got it.")

Hawthorne, Christopher, "A paean to art, not the architect," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, May 2, 2007, (Web). (RV and DSB's 1991 Seattle Art Museum is "tinny and overly mannered" yet also "a reminder of what the new wing is missing.")

Hacket, Regina, "Fans flock to reopened SAM," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, May 5, 2007, (Web). (original RV staircase re-named "art ladder" and re-programmed for hands-on art education)

Hackett, Regina, "SAM's modern art curator has high hopes for his expanded collection," <u>Seattle Post-Intelligencer</u>, March 15, 2007, (Web). (new installation will "enliven RV's grand staircase")

Hackett, Regina, "Seattle Art Museum rises artfully to a whole new level," <u>Seattle PostIntelligencer</u>, May 3, 2007, (Web). ("Venturi's 1991 building is a faux art deco merger of a traditional Chinese palace and a McDonald's drive-through, five stories of muted razzle dazzle... Cloepfil's work recedes as Venturi's advances.")

Harteveld, Maurice and Denise Scott Brown, "On Public Interior Space," <u>AA Files</u>, no. 56, 2007, pp. 64-73. (An article in interview format that examines DSB's thoughts on interior space, the street-through-the-building concept, and its manifestation in VSBA work. Includes project images and dwgs, see also Section C)

Harvey, Michael, "Twelve Letters on a Grand Scale," EJF Journal, no. 12, November 2007, pp. 11-23. (memoirs of designing and carving the lettering in the Sainsbury Wing's stair hall, with construction and final photos)

Hatzopoulos, Pavlos and Denise Scott Brown, "Learning From...," <u>Re-public</u>, < http://www.re-public.gr/en/?p=54 > October, 2007. (Interview with DSB about architecture and its relationship to democracy and political conditions, see also Section C)

"Honors," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, February 14, 2007, p. 8. (DSB awarded 2007 Vilcek Foundation Prize)

Heller, Karen, "Faces forward for art," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 29, 2007, p. D1, D5. (profile of painter Alexandra Tyng, mentions her portrait of RV and DSB)

Heller, Karen, "Gala night for one who gives much," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 19, 2007,

(Web). (86th annual Philadelphia Award presented to Leonore Annenberg, won also by Walter Annenberg in 1993, the first married couple to win it in separate years, notes RV and DSB shared award in 1992)

Hess, Alan, "Rethinking Suburbia," <u>San Jose Mercury News</u>, February 18, 2007, (Web). ("a much more daring and useful exhibit would have attempted to balance perception and reality... we should hear from observers like Bruegmann, Denise Scott Brown, ...")

Hirshhorn, Paul, and Steve Izenour, "<u>White Towers</u>," - revised edition, Cambridge, MA: The MIT Press, 2007, p. viii (with personal inscription from Paul Hirshhorn to DSB)

Hughes, Samuel, "Journey to Estonia," <u>Pennsylvania Gazette</u> [Penn Alumni Assoc.], Jan/Feb 2007, p. 39. (on Louis Kahn's family and roots, mentions a portrait of RV and DSB by Kahn's daughter, Alexandra Tyng)

Hughes, Samuel, "Venturi Scott Brown Archives Come to Penn," <u>Pennsylvania</u> <u>Gazette</u> [Penn Alumni Assoc.], Jan/Feb 2007, p. 61. (on gift of VSBA's archives to Penn's Architectural Archives)

Iams, David, "Auctions: 20th-century furniture of fine design," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, April

13, 2007, (Web). (RV-designed Queen Anne chair to be auctioned at Solo Rago's auction in Lambertville, NJ)

Iams, David, "Freeman's sale a bibliophile's dream," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 25, 2007, (Web). (Signed first edition copy of <u>LLV</u> and RV-designed Venturi Produce ruler being auctioned, estimated \$800-1200)

Jourden, John, "Denise Scott Brown Receives Vilcek Prize 2007," <u>Archinect News</u>, March

12, 2007, < www.archinect.com > (DSB Vilcek Prize notice)

Kamin, Blair, "Favorite buildings poll has some design flaws," <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, February 7, 2007, (Web). (quotes "less is a bore" and "learning from Las Vegas" in terms of the public's tastes in architecture, via AIA poll)

Kan, Saori, "A host of birdhouse ideas," <u>Daily Yomiuri</u>, July 15, 2007, (Web). (RV-designed birdhouse part of exhibit in Osaka, Japan)

Keels, Thomas H., <u>Forgotten Philadelphia: Lost Architect of the Quaker City</u>, Philadelphia: Temple University Press, 2007, pp. 45, 217, 218, 248, 280, 283, 287. (profiles

Franklin Court, South Street Expressway proposition, Louis Kahn, Bicentennial, Orchestra Hall)

Killian, Tom, "The Strip: Origins of Aesthetic and Social Validity," <u>Material Culture</u>, vol. 39, no. 1, spring 2007, pp. 1-8. (cites RV's and Kenneth Frampton's opposing views in discussing the strip)

King, John, "Place: Architectural whimsy, inspiration along I-80," <u>San Francisco</u> <u>Chronicle</u>, September 4, 2007, (Web). (exalts the roadside and mentions RV's past celebration of it)

<u>Knoll Textiles: 60 Years of Modern Design</u>, New York: Knoll Inc., 2007, p. 30-31. (RV's "grandmother pattern" for Knoll collection shown)

Kuhlmann, Dörte, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown talking with Dörte Kuhlmann:

Signs and Systems," <u>Focus on Blur</u>, ed. Österreichische Gesellschaft für Architektur, Salzburg: Verlag Anton Pustet, 2007, pp. 14-18. (Interview with RV and DSB discussing architectural space, Neo-Modernism, Mannerism, with references to <u>ASSFMT</u>. Interview in English, book in German.)

Lawrence, Sarah, <u>Piranesi as Designer</u>, New York: Smithsonian Cooper-Hewitt, National

Design Museum, 2007, pp. 320-21. (catalog of exhibit at Cooper-Hewitt, includes images of Episcopal Academy)

Lee, Sang, "Architecture of Iconography, Representation and Convention," in <u>The</u> <u>Domestic and the Foreign in Architecture</u>, eds. Sang Lee and Ruth Baumeister,

Rotterdam: 101 Publishers, 2007, pp. 260-275. (interview with RV and DSB, subjects include representation and scenography in Las Vegas and Asia, cross-culturalism and cultural hegemony, design and administrative process, technology and materiality, the loft, the universal and local, process and patterns, and the computer. Includes images of Nikko, Tsinghua, and Lehigh Valley Hospital. Also in Writings by DSB.)

Lee, Sang, "Being a Local Architect in New York," in <u>The Domestic and the Foreign in</u>

<u>Architecture</u>, eds. Sang Lee and Ruth Baumeister, Rotterdam: 101 Publishers, 2007, pp. 298308 (interview with Frederic Schwartz, who makes reference to RV & DSB, VSBA and his time working there)

Lee, Sang, "Navigating the Local," in <u>The Domestic and the Foreign in Architecture</u>, eds. Sang Lee and Ruth Baumeister, Rotterdam: 101 Publishers, 2007, pp. 340-350 (interview with Rem Koolhaas, who makes reference to DSB & RV as authoritative critical voices, which are rare now)

Lee, Sang and Ruth Baumeister, "Introduction," in <u>The Domestic and the Foreign in</u> <u>Architecture</u>, eds. Sang Lee and Ruth Baumeister, Rotterdam: 101 Publishers, 2007, pp. 13-

33. (RV and DSB included in overview of book)

Leigh, Catesby, "Traditional Style and Substance: Princeton's New Whitman Hall," \underline{Wall}

<u>Street Journal</u>, September 25, 2007, D6. (mentions Wu Hall among Princeton's architecture)

Lewis, Roger K., "Honoring the Vanguard of the Creative Trades," <u>Washington Post</u>, September 1, 2007, (Web). (RV and DSB Design Mind Award, capsule of their career)

Litt, Steven, "Long Inner belt project will be a bridge from progress in 2007 to an uncertain future," <u>Cleveland Plain-Dealer</u>, December 30, 2007, (Web). (recap of year in architecture lists 30th anniversary of Allen Art Museum with RV and DSB as highlight)

Litt, Steven, "Oberlin celebrates addition that launched a design," <u>Cleveland Plain</u> <u>Dealer</u>, March 20, 2007, (Web). (a look back at the Allen Memorial Art Museum addition and coverage of 30th anniversary symposium at Oberlin College, attended by RV and DSB)

"LSI Today: Pushing the Boundaries of Big Science," <u>Explore LSI</u>, vol. 3, no. 1, March 2007, p. 1, 6. (UM's Life Science's department newsletter shows image of Life Sciences building)

Luby, Abby, "Pull up a postmodern chair at new Yale exhibit," <u>Stamford Advocate</u>, September 20, 2007, (Web). ("The Architect's Table: Swid Powell and Postmodern Design" at Yale gallery includes VSBA decorative arts)

Makhnovetsky, Alina, "Living Visions," <u>Lifestyle</u>, June 2007, pp. 14, 16. (Main Line magazine profiling RV and DSB, biographical summaries and current work with photos of Franklin Court and Guild House)

Marchand, Bruno, <u>Jean-Marc Lamunière</u>, <u>Regards Sur Son Oeuvre</u>, Gollion, Switzerland: Infolio Editions, 2007, pp. 54, 59, 70, 74, 79, 80, 82, 83, 152, 191, 212. (In French, includes photo of Jean-Marc with RV and DSB on p. 212)

Metz, Don, <u>Confessions of a Country Architect</u>, Piermont, New Hampshire: Bunker Hill Publishing, 2007, pp. 17-19. (Metz remembers RV as a visiting critic at Yale, and describes his revolutionary impact on architecture)

Milovanovic-Bertram, Smilja, ed., <u>Lessons from Rome: The Works of Robert Venturi</u>, <u>Tod Williams, Thomas Phifer, and Paul Lewis</u>, Rome: American Academy in Rome, 2007. (exhibition at the AAR, catalog includes images and text by RV)

Mitchell, William J., <u>Imagining MIT: Designing a Campus for the Twenty-First</u> <u>Century</u>, Cambridge: MIT Press, 2007, pp. 18, 19, 81, 130. (RV quote, sketch of VSBA's proposed 2002 renovation, reference to RV's theories about modest workspaces)

Morpurgo, Guido, ed., <u>Festschrift, per gli ottant' anni di Vittorio Gregotti</u>, Milan: Skira editore, 2007, p. 285. (RV's sketch "Vittorio Gregotti is a monument" included in tribute of architects and thinkers)

Murdock, James, "AIA Announces Awards – Piano Wins Gold," <u>Architectural Record</u> (online), December 12, 2007. (KieranTimberlake wins Firm Award, notes association with VSBA)

Murray, Hubert and Rachel Levitt, "Sir John Soane: An English Architect, An American Legacy," <u>Architecture Boston</u>, July, August 2007, pg. 9.

Nahmias, Alysa, "Divine Wind & Death-Rays," <u>Pidgin 2</u>, eds. Marc McQuade et al, Princeton: Pidgin Magazine, 2007, p. 226. (mentions DSB's essay "What Should New Orleans Do?" originally published in <u>Artforum</u>, Dec. 2005)

"The Next Great Waterfront; World Class Design Expertise for the Delaware," <u>Philadelphia Daily News</u>, February 26, 2007, (Web). (editorial mentions DSB among "formidable group of designers" converging in weekend's planning charrette)

O'Reilly, David, "Mt. Sinai in the suburbs," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 7, 2007, (Web). (Frank Lloyd Wright's Beth Shalom Synagogue gains National Historic Landmark status, VSBA has been hired to design visitors' center)

Oberlin College, "Venturi at Oberlin for 30th Anniversary of Museum Addition," < www.oberlin.edu >, March 9, 2007. (press release of visit by RV and DSB, 30th anniversary of building and concurrent exhibition of RV's architectural drawings)

Ouroussoff, Nicolai, "A Fine View, on the Outside at Least," <u>New York Times</u>, July 14, 2007, (Web). (review of Akron Museum of Art, mentions decrepit Main Street USA, "the dark side of America recalled by Robert Venturi")

Ouroussoff, Nicolai, "Complex, Contradictory Robert Moses," <u>New York Times</u>, February 2, 2007, (Web). (allusion to RV's <u>C+C</u> in headline)

Ourossoff, Nicolai, "For Piranesi, Imagination Trumps Classical Boundaries," <u>New</u> <u>York Times</u>, September 28, 2007, (Web). ("the show ends with videos of architectural talking heads, all of them extolling Piranesi's virtues," including RV and DSB) Ouroussoff, Nicolai, "Keeping Houses, Not Building Them," <u>New York Times</u>, October 31,

2007, (Web). (on female architects, "Women in Modernism" symposium at MoMA, mentions DSB in opening paragraph)

Pearman, Hugh, "If that's art, I'm a Dutchman," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, 114.2, February 2007, p. 42. ("RV and DSB were roughed up by the Establishment over the National Gallery extension and never worked here again," among references to famous overseas architects who have built in the UK)

Pepe, Daniele, "I(r)onic Architects," <u>Chic Today</u>, issue 10, October 2007. (photo spread of

VSBA work as pop architecture, includes Dixwell Fire Station, Allen Art Museum, Franklin Court, Guild House, Frank G. Wells Building)

"Philadelphians Named Design Minds," <u>Context Magazine: The Journal of AIA</u> <u>Philadelphia</u>, Summer/Fall 2007, pg. 11.

Pile, John, <u>Interior Design</u>, 4th ed., Upper Saddle River, NJ: Prentice Hall, 2007, pp. 29, 120, 134-135, 152-153 (includes Radcliffe Institute's Schlesinger Library)

Pimlott, Mark, <u>Without and Within</u>, Rotterdam: Episode Publishers, 2007, pp. 182, 223, 225, 226, 228, 238, 239, 273, 299, 300, 315. (essays on territory and the interior include references to <u>C+C</u>, <u>LLV</u>, RV, DSB; Sainsbury Wing brought American typology to European museums)

<u>The Planning of Center City Philadelphia</u>: from William Penn to the Present, Philadelphia:

The Center for Architecture, Inc., 2007, p. 39, 57. (DSB profiled among nine eminent Philadelphia planners, includes photo and image of U. Michigan, also mentioned for work against South Street expressway)

Pogrebin, Robin, "Couples Who Build More Than Relationships," <u>New York Times</u>, April 22, 2007, (Web). (husband-and-wife architect partnerships, mentions DSB and RV with quotes from DSB)

Quillinan, Kathy, "The Pennsylvania Academy of the Fine Arts, Philadelphia, PA," <u>Prospectus</u>, ed. Sarah R. Katz, Philadelphia: University of Pennsylvania, 2007, pp. 77-78. (article from annual publication from the Graduate Program in Historic Preservation, mentions RV's 2003 protest against adding stairs underneath original staircase)

Rapport, Nina and Sean Griffiths et al, "FAT," <u>Constructs</u> [Yale Architecture], 2007, p. 4. (mentions VSBA influence)

Rattenbury, Kester and Samantha Hardingham, eds., <u>Supercrit #2 Robert Venturi</u> <u>and Denise Scott Brown: Learning From Las Vegas</u>, London: Routledge, 2007. (With RV, DSB, and others. Based on the Supercrit symposium, "Learning from Learning from Las Vegas," at the University of Westminster, March, 2004. A retrospective look at <u>LLV</u> including many images, data, essays, and a transcript of the symposium. See also sections C, E.) Rawsthorn, Alice, "Muriel Cooper: The unsung heroine of on-screen style," <u>International</u>

<u>Herald Tribune</u>, September 30, 2007, (Web). (mentions Cooper's design of <u>LLV</u> first edition)

"Record News" <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 2007, p. 40. (Cooper-Hewitt 2007 National Design

Mind Award to DSB and RV)

"Revealed: Museum Place Post Office," <u>Forth Worthology</u>, January 8, 2007, <www.fortworthology.com> (reveals rendering of new museum designed by VSBA)

"Robert Venturi – American Academy in Rome Photographs 1954-1956," <u>AA Files</u>, no. 56,

2007, pp. 56-63. (selection of RV's photographs from his years in Europe while at the American Academy. See also: M. Stierli's "In the Academy's Garden" in same issue)

"Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown,"<u>About.com</u>, April 16, 2007. (online profile of RV and DSB under category "Contemporary Architects, United States," images of Oberlin, mentions Celebration Bank)

Robson, John, "Ottowa needs a castle," <u>Ottowa Citizen</u>, September 21, 2007, (Web). (uses

RV's <u>C+C</u> theories as launching point to criticize proposed Ottowa Congress Centre)

Rohan, Timothy M., "Challenging the Curtain Wall," <u>Journal of the Society of</u> <u>Architectural Historians</u>, vol 66 no 1, March 2007, p 106. (Paul Rudolph's Blue Cross and Blue Shield Building, cites "duck" label by RV, DSB, SI)

Rosenbaum, Lee, "The Seattle Art Museum: A Work in Progress," <u>Wall Street</u> <u>Journal</u>, July 18, 2007, p. D10. (mentions VSBA-designed original wing of SAM)

Rybczynski, Witold, "Genius in Concrete," <u>New York Review of Books</u>, vol. LIV, no. 8, May 10, 2007, p. 34. (on Ove Arup, mentions work with long line of Pritzker winners, including RV)

Rybczynski, Witold, "In Praise of the Anti-Icon," <u>Slate.com</u>, October 3, 2007. (slide show essay includes Philadelphia Orchestra Hall project as an example of ordinary and fitting architecture replaced by heroic grandeur, with consequences)

Saffron, Inga, "Architects association honors Phila. design firm," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, December 14, 2007, (Web). (Kieran-Timberlake wins Firm Award, notes association with VSBA)

Saffron, Inga, "As Charles visits, his village reveals his mix of passions," <u>Philadelphia</u>

<u>Inquirer</u>, January 25, 2007, (Web). (Prince Charles's criticism of first design for National Gallery addition led to the commission going to RV and DSB, to mixed reviews from British critics)

Saffron, Inga, "Bob and Denise: Feted in Washington, Rejected in Chestnut Hill," <u>Skyline</u>

<u>Online,</u> < changingskyline.blogspot.com >, July 19, 2007. (Design Mind Award at White

House, new setback for Woodmere expansion)

Saffron, Inga, "Venturi & Scott Brown Pile Up Prizes," <u>Skyline Online</u>, < changingskyline.blogspot.com >, May 17, 2007. (Cooper-Hewitt Design Mind Award to RV and DSB, Vilcek Prize to DSB)

Salisbury, Stephan, "Dilworth Condos Approved," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 10, 2007, A1, A7. (Dilworth condos and Curtis expansion approved by Historical Commission, but not without some complaints)

Salisbury, Stephan, "Society Hill condo plan advances," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 8, 2007, (Web). (Historical Commission's architectural committee approves condo plan with stipulation that south facade be re-worked and resubmitted for approval)

Sang-leem, Lee, "Archi-Talk Tour 10, Leading Architects of the 20th Century_Kenneth

Frampton," <u>Space</u>, 474, May 2007, pp. 141, 145. (Sang-leem asks Frampton his thoughts on RV and DSB, mentions previous interview with RV and DSB)

Sardar, Zahid, "Spectacle as Ritual, From Burning Man to Broadway," <u>San</u> <u>Francisco Chronicle</u>, March 25, 2007: (Web). (David Rockwell and Bruce Mao's book <u>Spectacle</u>, mentions contribution on Las Vegas by RV)

Schmidt, Jessica, "Denise Scott Brown: Fusing Planning and Architecture," <u>Panorama</u> (Journal of the Department of City and Regional Planning, Penn), Philadelphia: University of Pennsylvania, 2007, pp. 57-61. (DSB's impact on architecture and planning and her role in partnership with Venturi)

"Scott Brown Wins Vilcek," <u>ArtForum</u>, January 23, 2007, < www.artforum.com >. (DSB selected to receive this year's Vilcek Prize, to foreign-born individuals who have made extraordinary contributions to US society in area of arts, humanities, biomedical research)

Scott, Felicity D., <u>Architecture or Techno-Utopia: Politics after Modernism</u>, Cambridge, Mass.: The MIT Press, 2007, pp. ? (1972 publication of <u>LLV</u> is definitive beginning of Postmodernism)

Seyfert, Leigh, "Houston Hall, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, PA," <u>Prospectus</u>, ed. Sarah R. Katz, Philadelphia: University of Pennsylvania, 2007, pp. 128-34. (article from annual publication of the Graduate Program in Historic Preservation, focusing on VSBA's 1980's and 2000 renovation/restoration of Houston Hall)

Sheets, Hilarie M., "Where Money's No Object, Space is No Problem," <u>New York</u> <u>Times</u>,

January 14, 2007, (Web). (Seattle Art Museum's expansion and new Olympic Sculpture Park, mentions RV and DSB as architects of 1991 SAM building)

Shinn, Dorothy, "Anniversary event Saturday in Oberlin," <u>Beacon Journal</u> [Akron], March 8, 2007, (Web). (RV and DSB to celebrate 30th anniversary of Allen Memorial Art Museum's Ellen Johnson Gallery and Art Building addition, RV architectural drawings on display)

Small, I. Polarités, "Piranesi's Shape of Time," <u>Image [&] Narrative</u> 18 (e-journal), 2007.

(paper on Santa Maria del Priorato, Rome, compares it to decorated shed, cites RV, DSB, SI, <u>LLV</u> and includes VSBA image of Golden Nugget casino)

"Sneak Peek," The Philadelphia Inquirer, September 23, 2007 (Spread inviting the public to attend Fall Open House at Episcopal Academy to showcase new campus)

Sokol, David, "Denise Scott Brown Awarded the Vilcek Prize for Arts and Humanities," <u>Architectural Record News</u>, March 13, 2007, < www.archrecord.com > (DSB Vilcek Prize)

Sonzanski, Edward, "Five opening shows of riches," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 9,

2007, (Web). (RV Knoll chairs among show of furniture and decorative objects in new Perelman Building at the PMA)

"Stern, Scott Brown and Barnett to Receive CNU Athena Awards," <u>CNU News</u> (Congress for the New Urbanism), April 4, 2007, < www.cnu.com > (DSB to receive pioneers' Athena Award at CNU XV conference, in Philadelphia)

Stierli, Martino, "In the Academy's Garden: Robert Venturi, the Grand Tour and the Revision of Modern Architecture," <u>AA Files</u>, no. 56, 2007, pp. 42-55. (chronicles RV's two years at the American Academy and documents his design for studios in the Academy garden, includes many images and dwgs. See also: "Robert Venturi – American Academy in Rome Photographs 1954-1956" in same issue)

Stierli, Martino, "Ins Bild Gerückt: Ästhetik, Form und Diskurs der Statdt in Venturis und Scott Bowns Learning From Las Vegas," ("Put Into Perspective: Aesthetics, Form and Discourse of the City in Venturi and Scott Brown's Learning from Las Vegas") Ph.D. Thesis, Universität Zurich, 2007. (discusses <u>LLV</u> in the context of architectural and urbanistic discourse of the 1960s, in German)

Su, Anny, "Franklin Court, Philadelphia, PA," <u>Prospectus</u>, ed. Sarah R. Katz, Philadelphia:

University of Pennsylvania, 2007, pp. 21-27. (article from the Graduate Program in Historic Preservation, summarizing the design and preservation solutions of Franklin Court)

Suamarez Smith, Charles, "Narratives of Display at the National Gallery, London," <u>Art</u>

<u>History</u>, 30:4, 2007, pp. 622-624. (on the approach of hanging paintings in the Sainsbury

Wing, mentions RV's admiration for Soane's Dulwich Picture Gallery and design approach)

Sykes, A. Krista, ed., <u>Essential Writings from Vitruvius to the Present: the</u> <u>Architecture</u> <u>Reader</u>, New York: George Braziller, Inc., pp. 12, 18, 19, 23, 29, 188-197, 206-214. (chapter 21 on RV includes excerpt from <u>C+C</u>, chapter 23 on DSB re-prints 1971 article "Learning from Pop")

Takahama, Valerie, "Gehry building at UCI razed," <u>Orange County Register</u>, January 23, 2007, (Web). (RV and DSB among notable architects hired by university in the 1980s)

Tell, Darcy, <u>Times Square Spectacular: Lighting Up Broadway</u>, New York: Smithsonian Books, 2007, pp. 142-43, 154-56. (Notes <u>C+C</u>'s enthusiasm for the vernacular, VSBA's proposed Big Apple design in 1984)

Theunissen, Karin, "Re-opening the Dutch city block: recent housing projects as experiments in the public domain," Architectural Research Quarterly, vol. 10, no. ³/₄, 2007, p. 207-09. (references VSBA's redevelopment plan for Austin, with images)

Trescott, Jacqueline, "National Design Awards Presented At White House," <u>Washington</u>

<u>Post</u>, July 19, 2007, C09. (coverage of White House reception honoring winners, photo of RV, DSB with First Lady, Laura Bush)

"Trubeck and Wislocki Houses," <u>About.com</u>, April 30, 2007. (online profile of project)

Tung, Jennifer, "Designing the perfect New Year's Eve," <u>Food & Wine</u>, January 2007, pp. 6, 76. (subjects' dining table has two RV Knoll chairs, photos by James Merrell)

"UCI's grand designs," <u>Orange County Register</u>, February 11, 2007, (Web). (mentions RV with other "prominent postmodern architects" who built at the university during 1980's expansion)

"Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: The 'Best' Phlower Power Window," <u>Fabric</u> <u>Workshop and Museum</u>, February-March 2007. (poster advertising winter exhibits, including VSBA's "Best" flowers display)

"Venturiworld," <u>Building Design</u>, November 16, 2007, (Web). (retrospective photo of RV and DSB in 1974 with Las Vegas mementos, with commentary)

Vilcek Foundation, <u>Vilcek Prize 2007: Rudolf Jaenisch, Denise Scott Brown</u>, 2007. (event program, March 14, 2007, includes biography and photo of DSB)

"Vilcek Foundation Honors Denise Scott Brown," < www.artinfo.com >, March 17, 2007. (coverage of awards reception and short profile of DSB, with photo of DSB and Marcia Vilcek)

"Vilcek Prize 2007," <u>Metropolis</u>, March 2007, p 82. (ad announcing 2007 Vilcek Prize recipient DSB)

"VSBA Archives Coming to Penn," <u>PennDesign Annual</u>,15.1, January 2007, pp. 1, 7. (RV and DSB's gift to Penn)

Weber, Cheryl, "Report From the Front: Are Women Architects Still Waging War Against the Glass Ceiling?," <u>Residential Architect</u>, May 2007, pp. 24-37. (DSB quoted throughout, on glass ceiling, white male clients, Pritzker Prize and overall satisfaction with a strong, life long collaborative partnership) Weko, Amanda Gibney, ed., <u>Dreamhomes, Greater Philadelphia</u>, Dallas: Panache Partners, LLC, 2006, pp. 92-9, BC. (VSBA firm profile and images of Abrams House in Pittsburgh and House in Maine, with image of Vanna Venturi House on back cover)

Weld, Linda R., "Sir John Soane: An English Architect, an American Legacy," <u>Architecture Boston</u>, July/August 2007, p. 9 (review of documentary about Soane, DSB and RV among architects influenced by him)

The White House, "Mrs. Bush's Remarks at the Cooper-Hewitt National Design Awards," July 18, 2007. (press release of transcript includes photo of Mrs. Bush with RV and DSB)

Williamson, James, <u>The Architect</u>, Nashville: Cold Tree Press, 2007. (Williamson worked with VBSA from 1984-1986, at VSBA from 1986-1988, and with VSBA again through the mid-1990's. His hero's experiences and opinions reflect those lived and heard at VSBA at the time. DSB and RV provide blurb on back cover, see also sections E and F.)

Wilsted, Thomas, <u>Planning New and Remodeled Archival Facilities</u>, Chicago: Society of

American Archivists, 2007, pp. 28, 29, 76, 102, 104, 105, 138 (Radcliffe Institute, Schlesinger Library renovation)

Wind, Kyle, "Briefings," <u>Trust</u>, vol. 10, no. 1, spring 2007, p. 33. (Pew Charitable Trust newsletter, Pew's pledge to help modernize, redesign Franklin Court, mentions RV architect and color photo of project)

Wiseman, Carter, <u>Louis I. Kahn: Beyond Time and Style – A Life in Architecture</u>, New York: W.W. Norton & Co., 2007, pp. 104-105, 132, 202, 241 (RV's influence on Kahn)

Zaretsky, Robert, "Architecture in our time," <u>Houston Chronicle</u>, December 28, 2007, (Web). (review of Martin Filler's book, Makers of Modern Architecture, where RV and DSB figure prominently and positively in Filler's essays)

2008

<u>AIA Philadelphia Yearbook, 2007 Awards for Design Excellence</u>, Philadelphia: AIA Philadelphia, 2008, pp. 42, 59, 60. (VSBA's Dumbarton Oaks entry, chronicle of Philadelphia's architectural history includes VSBA)

"As Opening Day Approaches, Campus Takes Shape!" <u>Ever Episcopal</u>, Summer 2008, p. 8 (EA Chapel)

Azara, Pedro, <u>Ciudad del espejismo: Bagdad, de Wright a Venturi (City of Mirages:</u> <u>Baghdad, from Wright to Venturi)</u>, Barcelona: Departament de Composició, Universitat

Politècnica de Catalunya, 2008, pp. 185, 186, 230, 231-239, 307,308-311 (Project for the

Competition of the National Mosque of Baghdad (1982) and Project for a Commercial and Residential Block on Khulafa Street (1981-1982))

Barone, Dennis, "Seeing Sprawl From Students' Perspective," <u>Hartford Courant</u>, March 30, 2008, (Web). (Barone's course, The Literature of Sprawl, at St. Joseph's College, included essays from <u>LLV</u> as part of its reading list)

Bayley, Stephen, "You want the brutal truth? Concrete can be beautiful," <u>The</u> <u>Observer</u>, March 2, 2008, (Web). (Smithsons' Robin Hood Gardens, mentions RV's support to save it from demolition)

Bernsetein, Mark F., "Princeton's Most Influential Alumni," <u>Princeton Alumni</u> <u>Weekly</u>, January 23, 2008, pp. 30-53. (RV ranked #19 on list of 25 that includes presidents Monroe and Wilson, Dr. Benjamin Rush, Alan Turing, and F. Scott Fitzgerald. RV falls between Laurance Rockefeller and Jeff Bezos. See seperate profile by Deborah Fausch.)

Binswanger, Daniel, "Von Las Vegas Lernen (To Learn from Las Vegas)," <u>Das</u> <u>Magazin</u>, 2008; <u>http://dasmagazin.ch/index.php/von-las-vegas-lernen/</u>; (in German)

Blanciak, François, <u>SITELESS: 1001 Building Forms</u>, Cambridge, MA: The MIT Press, 2008, p. xiii (quote from LLV)

Blauvelt, Andrew, ed., <u>Worlds Away, New Suburban Landscapes</u>, Minneapolis: Walker

Art Center, 2008, pp. 43, 49-69, 265, 268, 276. (essays on suburban landscapes include

Beatriz Colomina's interview with RV & DSB, references to <u>LLV</u> and LLT by Robert Bruegmann, and the definition of "Duck" in the Lexicon of Suburban Neologisms; see also Section D)

"Bloomsbury LFA installation becomes interactive," <u>Building Design</u>, July 10, 2008, (Web). ("installation sought to draw on architectural language of Robert Venturi and the architecture of the billboard")

Bouras, Effie, "Las Vegas: An Unconventional History, etc.," <u>Journal of the Society of</u> <u>Architectural Historians</u>, 67.1, March 2008, p. 155. (reference to RV, DSB, SI's <u>LLV</u>)

Brainard, Gabrielle, "Is and Ought," <u>Yale Perspecta 41</u>, 2008, pp. 36-41, 126-129 (interview with RV and DSB)

Brandon, Simon, "Part of the Solution," <u>Inside Housing</u>, September 26, 2008, pp. 32-34 (re DSB's lecture at 2008 Venice Biennale courtesy of The British Council)

Brown, Jane Roy, "Going to bat for Beatrix Farrand," <u>View</u> no. 8, summer 2008, p. 18.

(Dumbarton Oaks Library treads lightly on the landscape); http://www.lalh.org/view/view08.pdf

Brown, Joe, "This time, history may not be kind," <u>Las Vegas Sun</u>, Sept. 11, 2008, <u>http://www.lasvegassun.com/news/2008/sep/11/time-history-may-not-be-kind/</u> (David Schwarz's Yale studio, "Learning in Las Vegas")

Caldwell, Christopher, "Learning from Venturi," <u>The Weekly Standard</u>, Vol 014, No. 15, Dec 29, 2008,

http://www.weeklystandard.com/Content/Public/Articles/000/000/015/934rmoey.asp (review of LLV)

Cadman, Emily, "Everyone's talking about Robin Hood Gardens," <u>Building Design</u>, May 30, 2008, (Web). (RV one of "big names" to sign petition to save Robin Hood Gardens)

Carpetbomberz, "Gordon Bunshaft vs. Robert Venturi," Carpet Bomberz Inc. (blog), November 12, 2008; <u>http://carpetbomberz.com/2008/11/</u> (reflection on RV battles with Bunshaft over Transportation Square office bldg, as described in LLV)

Chen, Jeremy, "Robert Venturi's 1983 Gordon Wu Hall: A Postmodern Architecture of Complexity & Contradiction," unpublished academic essay, 5/13/2008

<u>Connections: The Magazine of the Episcopal Academy</u>, Fall 2008, pp. 4-5. (Features new Episcopal Academy Chapel)

Conniff, Richard, "The Patriarch," <u>Yale Alumni Magazine</u>, March/April 2008, pp. 36-47.

(Vincent Scully's close relationship with RV and his foreword written for $\underline{C+C}$)

Crawford, Matt, "New Villanova Master Plan," <u>Villanova Times</u> (Villanova University), April 2, 2008, p. 6. (new campus master plan by VSBA)

Crosbie, Michael J., ed., <u>Architecture of the Cape Cod Summer: The Work of</u> <u>Polhemus Savery DaSilva</u>, Victoria, Australia: The Images Publishing Group, 2008, pp. 7, 255, 257. (RV Foreword, RV & DSB thanked in Acknowledgments, VRSB cited in John DaSilva's bio; see also Section B)

Czarnecki, John E., "Filmmaker Son of Scott Brown and Venturi to Set Record Straight?"

<u>Architectural Record</u>, June 2, 2008, (Web). (Jim Venturi's upcoming documentary on RV and DSB)

De Monchaux, Thomas, "Axon and On," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, 11/19/08, pp. 37-38

(review of Peter Eisenman, <u>Ten Canonical Buildings: 1950-2000</u>, which features Vanna Venturi House)

"Denise Scott Brown," Global South Africans,

http://globalsouthafricans.org/2008/08/02/denise-scott-brown/ (profile of GSA member DSB), posted 8/2/2008

"Denise Scott Brown on why we love suburbia – even if architects don't," <u>Building:</u> <u>Regenerate</u>, September 12, 2008,

http://www.building.co.uk/regen_story.asp?sectioncode=749&storycode=3122056&c= 2 (mp3 file of interview w/DSB from Venice Biennale 2008)

"Denise Scott Brown to Speak at Biennale," posted August 27, 2008, <u>http://blog.jdsarchitects.com/jds-architecture/denise-scott-brown-to-speak-at-biennale/</u> (DSB lecture announcement re 2008 Venice Biennale)

Didelon, Valéry, "When Denise was 'Learning from Pop," In: Daniela Konrad, ed., <u>Interrogating POP in Architecture</u>, Berlin: Ernst Wasmuth Verlag Tübingen, 2008, pp. 17, 50-53. Dietsch, Deborah, "Subtle, artful renewal," <u>Washington Times</u>, April 19, 2008, (Web).

(Dumbarton Oaks renovations by VSBA)

Dorbin, Peter, "Kimmel weighs renovations"; <u>Philly.com</u>; November 14, 2008; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/news/year-in-</u>review/20081119 Kimmel weighs renovations.html (VSBA briefly mentioned)

Dove, Chris, "Where are the female architects?" <u>Modern Design</u>, January 2008, p. 32. (DSB profiled among other prominent female architects, includes portrait, brief overview of career, and image of Toulouse capitol building)

Eisenman, Peter, <u>Ten Canonical Buildings 1950-2000</u>, New York: Rizzoli, 2008, pp. 11, 20, 23, 27, 51, 128-152, 181, 202, 206-207. (Chapter 5 is on the Vanna Venturi House, with drawings and photos)

Farel, Alain, <u>Architecture et complexité: Le troisième labyrinthe</u>, Marseille: Éditions Parenthèses, 2008, p. 119-20. (RV + DSB architectural theory referenced and footnoted, in French)

Fausch, Deborah, "Robert Venturi '47 *50," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, Janurary 23, 2008, pp. 43-44. (RV ranked #19 on list of Most Influential Princeton Alumni; Fausch contributes a short essay on his work, with photos of National Gallery, Vanna Venturi House and all Princeton buildings)

Filler, Martin, "Flying High with Eero Saarinen," <u>The New York Review of Books</u>, vol. LV, no. 10, June 12, 2008, pp. 37-8. (Filler thinks RV's insights on Saarinen at 2005 Yale

Saarinen symposium were the keenest of the panel)

Filler, Martin, "Why do architects talk so much?" <u>Architectural Record</u>, December 2008, p.

48 (review of Hanno Rauterberg's <u>Talking Architecture: Interviews with Architects</u>)

Fiske, Diane, "Architecture," <u>Art Matters</u>, December 2008, p. 8, 13 (Woodmere Art Museum controversy with neighbors over design)

Flora, Carlin, "Dream Teams," <u>Psychology Today</u>, June 2008, p. 80-1. (profiles of four working partnerships includes RV and DSB under headline "Master Builders," discusses their working dynamic, with color portrait);

http://www.psychologytoday.com/articles/200804/dream-teams

Foppiano, Anna and Poli, Matteo, <u>S.O.S. Abitare: How can history be put to good use</u> <u>in a modern-day project?</u>, Abitare 487, November 2008, pp. 48, 56-59 (interview w/DSB during Venice Biennale, Sept. 12, 2008; Bulgarian edition published May/June 2009, pp. 60, 68-71)

Frank, Frédéric, "La reception critique de Learning from Las Vegas dans le context Suisse des années 1970," <u>Matières</u>, No. 9, 2008

<u>FYI: Mildred Lane Kemper Art Museum Newsletter</u>, Spring 2009, pg. 5 (Mentions <u>Eero Saarinen: Shaping the Future catalog which features RV</u>)

Galilee, Beatrice, "The Ten Best Architecture books," <u>The Independent</u>, May 1, 2008, (Web). (<u>LLV</u> ranked #4)

"Galleria d'immagini: Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc," <u>archimagazine</u>, < <u>www.archimagazine.com/galleria/venturi</u> > January 28, 2008. (online photo gallery of VSBA's recent and notable work)

Garrison, James B., <u>Houses of Philadelphia: Chestnut Hill and the Wissahickon Vely</u> <u>1880-1930</u>, New York: Acanthus Press, 2008, p. 137 (cites RV, Vanna Venturi House)

Gehrman, Elizabeth, "Panel discusses paucity of designing women," <u>Harvard</u> <u>University Gazette</u>, March 20-April 2, 2008, p. 13-14. (discussion quotes from DSB on women working in the field and women's solidarity, with image of panel)

Gleiniger, Andrea and Georg Vrachliotis, eds., <u>Complexity: Design Strategy and</u> <u>World View</u>, Boston: Birkhäuser, 2008, pp. 9, 10, 13-34, 83, 89, 90, 119, 121,123,127. (published in German and English; essays by RV and DSB, see Writings by RV and Writings by DSB)

Gleiniger, Andrea, "Of Mirrors, Clouds, and Platonic Caves: 20th-Century Spatial Concepts in Experimental Media," in: Andrea Gleiniger and Georg Vrachliotis, eds., <u>Simulation: Presentation Technique and Cognitive Method</u>, Boston: Birkhäuser, 2008, pp.

35-37 ("Context Architecture" series, published in German and English; cites RV, DSB, LLV)

Goldberger, Paul, "Closing remarks," 2008 American Planning Association Conference, Las Vegas, May 1, 2008. (summarizes RV and DSB's ideas in <u>LLV</u>, which he feels were ahead of their time and are no longer scandalous)

Green, Penelope, "Starting Over, and Over, and Over," <u>New York Times</u>, January 24, 2008, (Web). (on interior renovations of Michael Haverland and Philip Galanes's home, mentions Haverland once worked for VSBA and met Galanes on tour of the Princeton Club in New York)

Hart, Vaughan, <u>Sir John Vanbrugh: Storyteller in Stone</u>, New Haven: Yale University Press, 2008, p. 246. (paraphrases RV when indentifying Vanbrugh's work as complex and contradictory)

Hawthorne, Christopher, "At auction: architectural history," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, June 3,

2008, (Web). (auctioneer of Kahn's Esherick House would love to auction off the neighboring Vanna Venturi House)

Hawthorne, Christopher, "Chinese architects the winners in Games, <u>Los Angeles</u> <u>Times</u>,

August 4, 2008, (Web). (Olympic Water Cube building is "ultimate 'duck", reference to <u>LLV</u>)

Hawthorne, Christopher, "Exhibition offers new views of suburbia," <u>Los Angeles</u> <u>Times</u>, February 25, 2008, (Web). (Worlds Away exhibit at Walker Art Center echoes "the populism of RV's hugely influential declaration in his 1966 book <u>C+C</u> that 'Main Street is almost all right'...") Hawthorne, Christopher, "N.Y. facade spells trouble," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, September 25,

2008, <u>http://www.latimes.com/entertainment/news/arts/la-et-columbus25-2008sep25,0,5446580.story</u> (cites SAM)

Hawthorne, Christopher, "The U.S. Embassy in Berlin," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, July 20, 2008, (Web). (Moore Ruble Yudell won embassy commission over RV and DSB, among others)

Hurst, Will and Rory Olcayto, "Profession rallies to save threatened housing estate," <u>Building Design</u>, February 29, 2008, p. 1. (RV and DSB's signatures add weight to <u>BD</u> campaign to save Alison and Peter Smithsons' Robin Hood Gardens, photo of DSB under subheading "Big Guns Come to Smithsons' Defence")

Huxtable, Ada Louise, <u>On Architecture: Collected Reflections on a Century of</u> <u>Change</u>,

New York: Walker & Co., 2008; pp. 16, 215, 241-242, 243-246, 247-249, 276, 451 (cites RV &

DSB; C&C; Guild House: "Plastic Flowers Are Almost All Right," NY Times 10/10/71; Allen Memorial Art Museum: "The Venturi Antistyle," NY Times, 1/30/77)

"In the News," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, May 14, 2008, (Web). (Ron McCoy, named new University architect at Princeton, was project manager of Lewis Thomas Labs when he worked for VSBA)

Ireland, Corydon, "Living in the green zone at 'Rock Hall'," <u>Harvard Gazette</u>, November 13, 2008; <u>https://news.harvard.edu/gazette/story/2008/11/living-in-the-green-zone-at-rockhall/</u>

Jackson, John Brinckerhoff, ed. Helen Lefkowitz Horowitz, <u>Landscape in Sight:</u> <u>Looking at America</u>, New Haven: Yale University Press, 1997; p. 269 (cit C&C)

Kamin, Blair, "A new film about Venturi and Scott Brown will be screened tonight," <u>The Skyline</u> (Chicago Tribune blog), June 4, 2008, <

http"//featuresblogs.chicagotribune.com/ theskyline/2008 > ("Learning from Bob and Denise" documentary trailer screening at Pecha Kucha night, for young architects)

Keegan, Edward, "Princeton Names Ron McCoy as New Campus Architect," <u>Architect</u>, June 2008, p. 17. (McCoy once worked for VSBA)

Kegler, Karl R., "Vegas Studio," <u>Deutsche Bauzeitung</u>, May 20, 2009, p. 7 (in German; review of <u>Las Vegas Studio</u>, by Martino Stierli & Hilar Stadler, 2008)

Kennicott, Philip, "A Scholarly Patina," <u>Washington Post</u>, April 17, 2008, (Web). (review of Dumbarton Oaks renovations and library)

Kimball, Roger, "Architecture's Rogues' Gallery," <u>City Journal</u>, January 11, 2008, (Web).

(negative review of A. Krista Sykes's book of essays, <u>The Architecture Reader</u>, calling it a

"rogues' gallery of brittle egotism," mentions inclusion of writings by RV and DSB, see Sykes, Section A, 2007)

Krasny, Elke, <u>The Force is in the Mind: The Making of Architecture</u>, Boston: Birkhauser,

2008, pp. 124-129, 134 (describes VSBA as a firm; published to accompany the exhibition "Architektur beginnt im Kopf. The Making of Architecture," Oct. 16, 2008 – Feb. 2, 2009 at the Architekturzentrum Wien)

Kucharek, Jan-Carlos, "Eisenman unwrapped," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, November, 2008, pg. 18. (Brief mention of VV House)

Lacovara, Vincent, "Three cheers for less and more: Finding a future for Florey," <u>Architectural Research Quarterly</u>, Vol. 12, no. 1, 2008, pp. 4-7

Lacovara, Vincent, "On shadows and neon: simplicity and contradiction," <u>Architectural Research Quarterly</u>, 12.1, March, 2008, pp. 4-6. (letter to editor responding to Marc Trieb's essay "Simplicity and Belief" in vol. 11, no. 3+4, celebrates RV's ideas in <u>C+C</u>)

Lang, Brent, "Living in a Venturi," <u>Block Island Summer Times</u>, July 2008, p. 1, 5, 6. (profile of Weld Coxe and his Coxe-Hayden House and Studio)

Langdon, Philip, "Yale's Architectural Do-Overs," <u>Hartford Courant</u>, March 23, 2008, (Web). ("disastrous science center proposed in 2005 by VSBA of Philadelphia")

"Las Vegas Studio: Bilder aus dem Archiv von Robert Venturi und Denise Scott Brown,"

Museum Im Bellpark Kriens (in German, flyer for exhibition Nov. 22, 2008 – March 8, 2009)

"Learning from Las Vegas: Denise Scott Brown und Robert Venturi," Museum im Bellpark brochure, 2008.

Lin, Jennifer, "Demolition rejected for Dilworth House condo project," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Sept. 10, 2008,

http://www.philly.com/inquirer/local/20080910 Demolition rejected for Dilworth H ouse_con_do_project.html

"Louis Kahn and Robert Venturi: The Yale-Philadelphia Axis," <u>SAH News</u>, vol. LI, no. 6,

December 2007/January 2008, p. 7. (Society of Architectural Historians' summer tour, visit to Philadelphia to study Kahn and VSBA work and archives at Penn, see Vanna Venturi House, etc.)

Lubell, Sam, "Las Vegas is Learning," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, July 09, 2008, p. 17. (on Las Vegas's changing face, leads with reference to 'RV and DSB changed the way we think about Las Vegas')

Lyall, Sutherland, "Unsung glory of Branson Coates," September 22, 2008, <u>http://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/comments/webwatch/2008/09/unsung_glory_of_branson_c</u>

 $\underline{oates.html;} \\ jsessionid = 56C53C1EC9DC4975507C6E0650CA3522?tmcsTrackingInfo = \\ \underline{$cETGlS} \\ \label{eq:sceneral}$

 $\frac{VmCab2Gq2X1aXGZSHo8VLWVThfa50v7ET4iQLLiS8y_KBuaBR3QYn04feGAEpW}{PGGHp}$

<u>2j\$</u> (re VSBA website)

Makovsky, Paul, Belinda Lanks, and Martin C. Pederson, "Iconic Workplace: Eero Saarinen and Associates, Bloomfield Hills, Michigan, 1953-1961," <u>Metropolis</u> Vol. 28, no. 4,

November 2008, pp. 77 (RV quote about working for Eero Saarinen)

Mallgrave, Harry Francis and Christina Contandriopoulos, eds., <u>Architectural</u> <u>Theory, Volume II, An Anthology from 1871-2005</u>, Malden, Mass.: Blackwell Publishing, 2008, pp. 384-86, 390-91, 436-40. (includes excerpts of RV's <u>C+C</u>, DSB and RV's "On Ducks and Decoration," DSB's "Learning from Pop," and Kenneth Frampton's rebuttal to "Learning from Pop"; see also: sections B, C, E)

Martin, Antionette, "Honors for Restored Wright House," <u>The New York Times</u>, October 17, 2008; <u>http://www.nytimes.com/2008/10/19/realestate/19njzo.html</u>

Martin, Reinhold, "Postmodern Precision? – The Science of Images," in <u>Precisions:</u> <u>Architecture between Science and the Arts</u>, eds. Akos Moravanszky and Ole W. Fischer, Berlin: jovis Verlag HmbH, 2008, pp. 99-111. (on the architecture of science laboratories, including Venturi Scott Brown's introduction of the "domestic" into lab buildings, with images of Princeton, Penn and UCLA labs)

Maynard, W. Barksdale, "The Gehry that landed on Ivy Lane," <u>Princeton Alumni</u> <u>Weekly</u>, Oct. 8, 2008, p. 25 (cites changing architectural aesthetic on Princeton campus: "as Gehry succeeds Robert Venturi '47*50 as Princeton's definition of hip")

McGrath, Tom, "The \$212,000,000 School," <u>Philadelphia</u>, September 2008, pp. 86-87, 132134, 138-139 (EAC)

McMillan, Elizabeth, "Robert Venturi, Pritzker Prize Winner," <u>Veranda</u>, May-June 2008, pp. 118-124, 251. (profile of RV with images of Sainsbury Wing, Vanna Venturi House, Toulouse, Franklin Court, Kamp Kippy, Nikko, Episcopal Academy Chapel)

Middleton, Robin, "Piranesi as Designer," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural</u> <u>Historians</u> vol. 67 no. 2, June 2008, p. 275. (DSB and RV contributed their thoughts on Piranesi's influence to the exhibition.)

Millard, Bill, "Venturi House on Jersey Shore May Fall," <u>Architecture</u>, Dec. 23, 2008; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/industry-news.asp?sectionID=1012&articleID=835147</u> (Lieb House)

Milovanovic-Bertram, Smilja, <u>Rome Sojourn: Four Architects – The Work of Robert</u> <u>Venturi, Tod Williams, Thomas Phifer, & Paul Lewis</u>, Austin, TX: The Center for American

Architecture and Design at The University of Texas at Austin, 2008, pp. 3, 8, 9,17-25, 90, 95 (derived from exhibition, "The Lessons from Rome," curated by SMB, about architects' experiences at The American Academy in Rome)

Milteer, Blake L., "Dave Yust: Looking Back/Looking Forward, 1970s-2008: Explorations in Symmetry and Inclusion Series: Circles and Ellipses," Colorado Springs: Colorado Springs Fine Arts Center, 2008 (exhibition brochure cites RV as inspiration)

Mitchell, William J., <u>World's Greatest Architect: Making, Meaning, and Network</u>

<u>Culture</u>, Cambridge, MA: The MIT Press, 2008, pp. xii, 9-12, 14 (references to RV, DSB, <u>C&C</u>, <u>LLV</u>)

Morris, Chris, "More on the 'most influential list'," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, April 8, 2008, (Web). (cheers RV's inclusion)

Mosco, Valerio Paolo, <u>Architettura Contemporanea: Stati Uniti – East Coast</u>, Milan: Motta Architettura, 2008, pp. 11, 44-45, 143 (Signs of Life, C&C, Vanna Venturi House; RV & DSB bios)

Mosco, Valerio Paolo, <u>Architettura Contemporanea Stati Uniti West Coast</u>, Milan: Motta Architettura, 2008, pp. 82-3. (Seattle Art Museum profiled, with image and plan, in Italian)

Mull, Robert, "Supercrit, not super critical," <u>The Architects' Journal</u>, June 19, 2008, pp. 51-

53. (review of Supercrit 2: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Learning from Las Vegas)

Nanfeldt, Mikael, "A time of change," in Gert Wingårdh, <u>Thirty years of architecture</u> <u>through four decades</u>, Basel: Birkhäuser, 2008, pp. 492-495. (essay on Wingårdh's work, cites influence of RV with photo of Vanna Venturi house)

National Building Museum Online, "Revisiting Learning from Las Vegas: Interview with the New Yorker's Paul Goldberger," <u>http://www.nbm.org/about-us/publications-news/nationalbuilding-museum-online/revisiting-learning-from-vegas.html</u>

Nishimoto, Taeg, "Lessons from Rome," <u>Texas Architect</u>, Sept/Oct 2008, pp. 35-37 (review of Smilja Milovanovic-Bertram's exhibition on American Academy in Rome, which includes RV)

"Oh Callcutt!" <u>Building Design Online</u>, September 19, 2008, <u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/story.asp?sectioncode=437&storycode=3122960&c=2&enc</u> <u>Code=00 000000018219b0</u> (re discussion following DSB et al talks at Venice Biennale 2008)

O'Kelly, Emma, "Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi in Conversation with Richard Pain," <u>Wallpaper</u>, 10 Dec 2008, <u>http://www.wallpaper.com/art/venturiinterview/2916</u>

"Panel discussion marks conclusion of campus planning effort, Feb. 26," <u>News@Princeton</u>, < <u>www.princeton.edu/main/news</u> > February 18, 2008. (DSB a panelist for discussion called "The Open Campus: A Conversation about the Changing Nature of Campuses and Campus Planning")

Pinto, John, Book reviews of Mario Bevilacqua, Heather Hyde Minor, and Fabio Barry, eds., <u>The Serpent and the Stulus: Essays on G.B. Piranesi</u> (University of Michigan Press, 2006) and Sarah E. Lawrence, ed., <u>Piranesi as Designer</u> (Smithsonian Institution, 2007),

<u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u>, Vol. 67, No. 4, December 2008, pp. 604-606 (cites RV & DSB, who contributed to Smithsonian exhibition)

Pitz, Marylynne, "Modern Venture: Home designed by famous architect on history group's

East End tour," <u>Pittsburgh Post-Gazette</u>, May 31, 2008, (Web). (Abrams House part of Pittsburgh History & Landmarks Foundation home tour, with background information on house's history and design)

Pogrebin, Robin, "I'm the Designer. My Client's the Autocrat." <u>New York Times</u>, June 22, 2008, (Web). (RV and DSB's work on mosque for Saddam Hussein puts them on list of architects who have worked with political despots or totalitarian regimes.)

Puglisi, Luigi Prestinenza, <u>New Directions in Contemporary Architecture</u>, West Sussex: John Wiley & Sons, Ltd, 2008, pp. 50, 60, 199, 233. (Sainsbury Wing, with photo, catalogued in Post-Modern era, RV's IAE cited in recommended reading)

Rahner, Mark, "Talking with Rem Koolhaas, the architect behind the Central Library," <u>The Seattle Times</u>, Sept. 9, 2008,

http://seattletimes.nwsource.com/html/entertainment/2008167399_remkoolhaas09.ht ml (reference to SAM)

Rattenbury, Kester, "Sex, Bacon, and London alleyways," <u>Architectural Journal</u>, 30 October 2008, pp. 41-42 (DSB in panel discussion at Tate Britain, "Back to the City: Architecture and Design in the Bacon Era" on Oct 22, 2008)

Rauterberg, Hanno, <u>Talking Architecture: Interviews with Architects</u>, Munich: Prestel Verlag, 2008pp. 144-149 (Interview w/RV & DSB)

Rhys, Richard, "Why are Men Who Build Skyscrapers Afraid of this Woman?" <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, March 2008, pp. 160. (DSB says that <u>Inquirer</u> architecture critic Inga Saffron's lack of a formal architecture education does not mean she isn't qualified for her position)

Richards, Ryan, "Sacred space transcends time and place," <u>Suburban Spotlight</u>, July 31, 2008, 1-D. (Episcopal Academy chapel)

"Robert Venturi commented about our architecture" <u>www.zokazola.com</u> (RV endorsement blurb on website homepage)

"Robert Venturi Q&A," <u>Dwell</u>, June 2008, p. 70. (Questions for RV in honor of his 83rd birthday, photos of RV, LLV, Vanna Venturi and Brant houses)

Rodell, Sam, "The Influence of Robert Venturi on Louis Kahn," Master's Thesis, Washington State University School of Architecture, 2008 (unpublished)

Rybczynski, Witold, "Thom Mayne's U.S. Federal Building," <u>Slate.com</u>, July 23, 2008. (compares Mayne's "mannered approach" to RV's)

Saffron, Inga, "Adding coffee to the culture," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 4, 2008, (Web).

(irony of new café on Independence Mall "won't be lost on those who recall Venturi, Scott Brown's early scheme")

Saffron, Inga, "Builders look past, and through, convention," Philadelphia Inquirer, July

14, 2008, (Web). (Kieran
Timberlake's Cellophane House at MoMA, met working for RV and DSB)
 $\ensuremath{\mathsf{N}}$

Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline: For real this time" <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 28,

2008, pp. E1, E4;

<u>http://www.philly.com/philly/entertainment/20081128</u> Changing Skyline For real <u>this_tim_e.html</u> (Episcopal Academy Chapel)

Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline: Science Center can't seem to get it right," <u>Philadelphia</u>

<u>Inquirer</u>, August 15, 2008, <u>http://www.philly.com/inquirer/magazine/27009634.html</u> (mentions ISI Building)

Saffron, Inga, "On the market: Masterpieces to live in," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 28,

2008, (Web). (auction of Louis Kahn's Esherick House, but the neighboring Vanna Venturi House is the most important on the block)

Salewski, Christian, "A Duck is Not a City," 2008. (presented at conference on urban history in Lyon in August 2008, Salewski is a researcher at ETH Zurich)

Schoenmann, Joe, "Planning official up in arms over putdowns of Las Vegas," <u>Las Vegas Sun</u>, May 3, 2008, (Web). (about P. Goldberger's closing remarks at APA conference, which talked about <u>LLV</u>, see also Goldberger, 2008)

Schwaner-Albright, Oliver, "In Brooklyn, Ikea Will Quack Like a Duck," New York Sun, June 13, 2008, (Web). (new Ikea is a "decorated shed that quacks," says Ikea has created a decorated shed so iconic it's become a duck)

"Scott Brown to top Biennale speakers," <u>Building Design Online</u>, August 20, 2008, <u>www.bdonline.co.uk</u> (DSB to be keynote speaker at British Council debate on housing)

Sen, Arijit, "Architecture as Signs and Systems for a Mannerist Time," <u>Material</u> <u>Culture</u> 40:2 (Fall 2008), pp. 123-126 (book review)

Shapiro, Gary, "Soane Gala Salutes American Architect," <u>New York Sun</u>, April 25, 2008, (Web). (Sir John Soane Museum Foundation honors Robert A. M. Stern, mentions the reappraisal of Soane's work led by Philip Johnson and Robert Venturi)

Sokol, David, "Structural Integrity," <u>Nextbook.org</u>, < www.nextbook.org >, March 13, 2008.

(forgotten Jewish architects of prewar Germany, Willhelm Haller's Jewish Cemetary in Halle/Saale "hints at postmodernism of Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown")

Solomon, Nancy B., ed., <u>Architecture: Celebrating the Past, Designing the Future</u>, New

York: Visual Reference Publications, Inc., 2008, pp. 49, 50, 51, 267, 302, 303. (RV, DSB and

VSBA's role in American architecture, images of Vanna Venturi House, Wu Hall, and Sainsbury Wing)

Song, Steven, "Shifting Paradigms: Renovating the Decorated Shed," <u>Archinect</u>, May 15,

2008; http://archinect.com/features/article.php?id=75248_0_23_72_M and

<u>http://archinect.com/features/article.php?id=75250_0_23_72_M</u> (article in two parts explores theories discussed by RV and DSB in <u>ASSFMT</u>)

Spears, Dorothy, "When the Final Touch is the Exit Door," <u>New York Times</u>, March 12, 2008, (Web). (on museum directors who leave after finishing high-profile construction projects, including J. Gates leaving after VSBA's 1991 SAM building finished)

Stadler, Hilar and Martino Stierli, eds., <u>Las Vegas Studio: Images from the Archives</u> <u>of Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown</u>, Zurich: Verlag Scheidegger & Spiess, 2008 (exhibition catalog for "Las Vegas Studio. Bilder aus dem Archiv von Robert Venturi und

Denise Scott Brown," curated by Hilar Stadler and Martino Stierli for Museum Im Bellpark, Kriens)

Steinberg, Harris, "Doing the Kimmel right this time," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Nov. 28, 2008, <u>http://www.philly.com/inquirer/opinion/35209589.html</u>

Stern, Robert, "Campus growth plan butts up with the town," <u>Times of Trenton</u>, February 27, 2008. (Web). (coverage of Princeton campus planning panel, quote from DSB about society's shifting preference for open and closed college campuses)

Stevens, Ruth, "Stewarding a precious resource: Hlafter spends 40 years making connections on the campus," <u>News@Princeton</u>, < <u>www.princeton.edu/main/news</u> >, March 13, 2008. (on the retirement of Hlafter, university architect at Princeton, mentions he oversaw work by VSBA and his attention to transitional buildings like Wu Hall)

Stierli, Martino, "Congruenze Nascoste. Differenza e Analogia in Aldo Rossi e Robert Venturi [Hidden Congruences. Difference and Analogy in Aldo Rossi and Robert Venturi]," in <u>La Lezione di Aldo Rossi</u>, ed. Annalisa Trentin, Bolognia: Bononia University Press, 2008, pp. 116-121. (relationship between Rossi and Venturi's positions on architecture and urbanism and the sources for their joint theoretical concerns. In Italian.)

Stierli, Martino, "The Invention of the Urban Research Studio: Robert Venturi, Denise

Scott Brown, and Steven Izenour's Learning from Las Vegas, 1972," <u>Explorations in</u> <u>Architecture: Teaching Design Research</u>, Basel: Birkhäuser Verlag AG, 2008; pp, 48-49

(published in conjunction with the official Swiss contribution to the 11th International Architecture Exhibition in Venice, 2008)

Szenasy, Susan S., "ICFF: 20 Years and Counting," <u>Metropolis</u>, April 2008, p. 132. (RV's

Knoll furniture offered alternatives to those dissatisfied with Modernism's limitations) $% \left({{{\left[{{{\rm{S}}_{\rm{T}}} \right]}}} \right)$

Tobias, Jennifer, "The Architecture and Landscapes of Louis I. Kahn, Part Two," <u>Newsletter of the Society of Architectural Historians</u>, Vol. LII, no. 5 (October/November 2008), pp. 6-7. Trubek, Ann, "Learning from Nantucket," <u>Dwell</u>, June 2008, pp. 197, 198, 200. (Trubek contributes photos and essay about her childhood vacation home, the Trubek House on Nantucket Island)

Vaughan, Richard, "Saddam's Architect," <u>The Architects' Journal</u> 15.227, April 2008, pp. 34-35. (on Rifat Chadirji, quotes from RV and DSB about Baghdad Mosque project, with image)

Vinegar, Aron, <u>I Am A Monument: On Learning from Las Vegas</u>, Cambridge, MA: The

MIT Press, 2008 (author's study and analysis of <u>LLV</u> (1st & 2nd ed) and its impact on the field of architecture as well as history and culture in general) von Moos, Stanislaus, "Von Las Vegas Lernen," <u>Das Magazin</u>, No. 48, December 5, 2008, pp. 32-42 (in German; review of <u>Las Vegas Studio</u>, by Martino Stierli & Hilar Stadler, 2008)

Weiß, Peter, <u>Tea & Coffee, Piazza & Tower</u>, Munster: Kettler, 2008, pp. 54-57. (RV's Alessi tea set profiled, in German)

White, David, blog posting on topic, "What did you learn from Bob and Denise?", Nov. 16,

2008

http://www.facebook.com/home.php?ref=home#/topic.php?uid=20508438930&topic=5 523

Wiley, Amber, N., "The Architecture and Landscapes of Louis I. Kahn, Part One," <u>Newsletter of the Society of Architectural Historians</u>, Vol. LII, no. 5 (October/November 2008), pp. 3-5.

Wright, Gwendolyn, $\underline{\mathrm{USA}}$ (Modern Architectures in History series), London: Reaktion

Books Ltd, 2008, pp. 195, 196, 197, 210, 211, 217, 218, 226, 245. (concise history of 20th Century modern American architecture covers the role RV and DSB have played, with images of Vanna Venturi House and Guild House)

Zandberg, Esther, "What looks like a duck," <u>Ha'aretz</u>, Aug. 28, 2008 (w/ English translation by Leonard Gordon)

<u>2009</u>

"\$25 Million Gift Allocated to Westphal College; Venturi Building to Become Design Center," <u>Drexelink</u>, 15:2, February 9, 2009 (ISI Building)

Adam, Hubertus, "Faszination Las Vegas: Bilder aus dem Archiv von Robert Venturi und

Denise Scott Brown im Museum Bellpark in Kriens," <u>Neue Zürcher Zeitung</u>, No. 34, Feb. 11,

2009, p. 43 (in German; review of <u>Las Vegas Studio</u>, by Martino Stierli & Hilar Stadler, 2008)

Adam, Hubertus, "Las Vegas Studio: Aus dem Archiv von Robert Venturi und Denise Scott

Brown," <u>Bauwelt</u>, No. 5, 2009, p. 2 (in German; review of <u>Las Vegas Studio</u>, by Martino Stierli & Hilar Stadler, 2008)

Adelson, Fred B., "Only 40 but Having a Change of Life," <u>New Jersey Architect</u>, Vol. 1, 2009, p. 13-14 (Lieb House)

AIA-NJ, "Architects Tour Bell Labs, Architecturally Significant Modernist Building in Holmdel, N.J.," press release, July 21, 2009; <u>http://www.pr-inside.com/architects-</u> tour-belllabs-architecturally-signific-r1400150.htm (RV quote re Eero Saarinen)

Algar, Selim, "Art House a 'Mobile' Home Now," <u>New York Post</u>, Feb. 2, 2009 (Lieb House)

American Institute of Architects, Philadelphia, "Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc., Congregation Beth El," <u>AIA Philadelphia Yearbook: 2008 Awards</u> <u>for Design Excellence</u>, Philadelphia: AIA Philadelphia, 2009

"Architectural Showcase," <u>Healthcare Design</u> Vol. 9, no. 9 (September 2009), p. 147 (Lehigh Valley Health Network, Kasych Family Pavilion)

Article 25, <u>Art for Architecture</u>, London: The Louise T Blouin Foundation, Thursday December 3, 2009. (RV's <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u> included in the exhibit)

Architectural Association, <u>First Works: Emerging Architectural Experimentation of the</u>

<u>1960s and 1970s</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009/2010. (RV mentioned in "First

Works: Emerging Architectural Experimentation of the 1960s and 1970s" and DSB's <u>Having Words</u> also included)

Armstrong, Helen, <u>Graphic Design Theory: Readings from the Field</u>, Princeton: Princeton Architectural Press, 2009 (Article on <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>)

Associated Press, "\$1 house comes with a catch," <u>Wilmington Star-News</u>, March 13, 2009

Associated Press, "NJ house by famed architect set for move to NY," <u>The Baltimore</u> <u>Examiner</u>, Feb. 10, 2009, <u>http://www.baltimoreexaminer.com/ap/?c=y&id=1618607</u> (Lieb House)

Associated Press, photo with caption on Lieb House relocation, <u>United Newspaper</u> (Taipei, Taiwan), March 15, 2009

Attner, Anna, et al, <u>1000x Landscape Architecture</u>, Berlin: Verlagshaus Braun, 2009, pp. 297, 946 (Wynn Commons/Perelman Quad and Nikko Kirifuri Resort)

Ayyüce, Orhan, "Venturi's Lieb House in New Jersey to be Demoed or Moved," <u>Elseplace:</u> for all Architectures, Jan. 29, 2009,

 $\underline{http://elseplace.blogspot.com/2009/01/venturis-lieb-housein-new-jersey-to-be.html}$

Baker, Dorie, "National Trust for Historic Preservation Gives Highest Award to Vincent J. Scully," <u>Yale eline</u>, October 29, 2009 (cites RV & DSB as winners of Scully Prize)

Baker, Dorie, "Yale University: Yale School of Architecture Announces Exhibitions for Fall

Term of Academic Year, tradingmarkets.com, August 11, 2009 (includes 2 exhibitions, collectively named "What We Learned: The Yale Las Vegas Studio and the Work of Venturi Scott Brown & Associates"); http://www.tradingmarkets.com/.site/news/Stock%20News/2472471/

Bennett, Rob, "Moving on a Barge to a Long Island Berth," <u>New York Times</u>, March 14, 2009; <u>http://www.nytimes.com/slideshow/2009/03/14/nyregion/0314-</u> LIEB index.html (slide show re Lieb House)

"Ben's House: Interpreting History at Franklin Court," in: <u>Proudly Penn: An</u> <u>Invitation to Engage 2009-2010</u>, Supplement to the <u>Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, Sept-Oct 2009, p. 37 (notice of exhibition featuring VSBA's Franklin Court at the U. Penn. Architectural Archives)

Bergdoll, Barry, "Sustainable colours and non-standard forms. On Sauerbruch Hutton's recent work," <u>2G</u>, No. 52, 2009, pp. 4-15 (cites RV & DSB)

Boney, Jr., Charles, <u>Talk About Architecture</u>, self-published, 2006, pp. 1, 53, 82 (cites RV, DSB, JV)

Borysevicz, Mathieu, <u>Learning from Hangzhou</u>, China: Timezone 8 Limited, 2009, p. 9, 23, 326 (endnote) (with Preface by RV & DSB; cites RV, DSB, LLV as origin & inspiration for this book)

Bradbury, Dominic, <u>The Iconic House: Architectural Masterworks Since 1900</u>, London: Thames & Hudson, 2009, pp. 164-165 (Vanna Venturi House)

Brake, Alan G., "Barnes Storming?" <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, November 4, 2009, p. 7

(cites RV objection to relocation of Barnes via letter to Friends of the Barnes); http://www.archpaper.com/e-board_rev.asp?News_ID=4008

Brake, Alan G., "Dil-Worthless?" <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, April 15, 2009, p. 26 (Philadelphia controversy re preservation issues over Dilworth House conversion to Washington Square Condos)

"Charleston mayor to speak at Quality of Life Summit," <u>Hattiesburg American</u>, May 2, 2009;

http://www.hattiesburgamerican.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=2009905020318 (cites RV as one of several "internationally acclaimed architects" who have built in Columbus, OH, in the 20th century)

Chatfield-Taylor, Adele, "Laurance P. Roberts Centenary Celebration," <u>Society of</u> <u>Fellows News</u>, American Academy in Rome, Winter 2008, p. 3 (mentions RV)

Checkerboard Foundation, Inc., <u>KieranTimberlake: Loblolly House (2007)</u>, <u>Cellophane</u>

<u>House (2008)</u>, New York: Checkerboard Foundation, Inc., 2009 (film on KT; they cite RV & DSB and VRSB as influences on their careers)

Chestnut Hill Historical Society, Newsletter, No. 26, Winter 2009, p. 4 (highlights publication of a self-guided tour map of Chestnut Hill, which includes RV's Vanna Venturi House)

Clendenin, Malcolm, ``Preserve Philadelphia! The matic Context Statement-Modernism:

1945-1980," Philadelphia: Preservation Alliance, July 2009; <u>www.PreservePhiladelphia.org/wp-content/uploads/HCSModernism.pdf</u> (cites significance of the "Philadelphia School," including RV & DSB)

Curtis, David, "World's Largest Hot Dog Chain," <u>Las Vegas Examiner</u>, September 9, 2009; <u>http://www.examiner.com/x-18969-Las-Vegas-Architecture-</u> <u>Examiner~y2009m9d9-Worldslargest-hot-dog-chain</u> (cites RV & Vanna Venturi House as theoretical precursor to design for Wienerschnitzel building)

Davies, Paul, "Book Review: Las Vegas Studio," <u>Blueprint</u>, May 22, 2009; <u>http://www.blueprintmagazine.co.uk/index.php/architecture/book-review-las-vegasstudio/?utm_campaign=feed=feed=blog</u> (review of Hilar Stadler & Martino Stierli, <u>Las Vegas Studio: Images from the Archives of Robert Venturi and Denise</u> <u>Scott Brown</u>, Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 2009 [English edition of 2008 Swiss exhibition catalog])

"Denise tells all," <u>Building Design</u>, May 8, 2009, p. 9; <u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/story.asp?sectioncode=437&storycode=3140112&channel=426&c= 2&encCode=0000000019768ab</u> (re DSB lectures at AA April 30 & May 1, 2009)

"Denise Scott Brown: Having Words," <u>Casabella</u> No. 783, November 2009, p. 95 (Book Review; in Italian)

De Olde, Clemens, <u>De geest van het modernisme</u>, Amsterdam: Stichting de Dreihoek, 2009, p.38, 88 (in Dutch; features VSBA's "Architect's Dream")

Dobrin, Peter, "\$65 million crescendo for Curtis," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 7, 2009, p.

A1 (VSBA-designed Lenfest Hall at Curtis Institute); http://www.philly.com/philly/news/homepage/42571527.html

Dobrin, Peter, "Curtis begins work on new building project," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April

28, 2009; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/news/local/43860582.html</u> (Curtis Institute) Dobrin, Peter, "Philadelphia in Venice," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 31, 2009, pp. H1, H4; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/entertainment/46460232.html</u> (cites RV as participant in 1976 Venice Biennale)

Dobrin, Peter, "Woodmere chief leaving," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 3, 2009, pp.

E1, E8

Donohoe, Victoria, "Villanova showcases works of Mel Leipzig," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, Jan. 30, 2009 <u>http://www.philly.com/inquirer/weekend/20090130 Villanova showcases works of Mel Leip zig .html</u> (note subhead article: "Architecture in miniature" re exhibition of models citing some by RV at U. Penn Archives)

Downey, Sally A., "Architect Mark Ueland, energy-saving innovator," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, October 16, 2009; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/obituaries/64473812.html;</u> (cites RV as colleague)

"Drexel gets biggest gift ever: \$25M," <u>Philadelphia Business Journal</u>, Jan. 6, 2009; <u>http://philadelphia.bizjournals.com/philadelphia/stories/2009/01/05/daily23.html</u> (ISI Building)

Enriquez, Susana, "N.J. house readied for voyage to Glen Cove," <u>Newsday</u>, March 12,

2009;

http://www.newsday.com/news/local/nassau/nylibarg1312542453mar13,0,1091153.st ory (Lieb House)

Enriquez, Susana, "House completes New Jersey to Glen Cove Journey," <u>Newsday</u>, March

14, 2009;

 $\frac{http://www.newsday.com/news/local/nassau/nylihous146068683mar14,0,236941.stor}{y} (Lieb House)$

Enriquez, Susana, "Saving an architectural 'sibling," <u>Newsday</u>, Feb. 22, 2009; <u>http://www.newsday.com/services/newspaper/printedition/sunday/lilife/nylftstory604</u> <u>1909feb22,0,6732864.story</u> (Lieb House)

"Exhibition Explores the Enduring Nature of Ornament and Design in Industrial Production," <u>artdaily.org</u>, May 28, 2009;

http://www.artdaily.org/index.asp?int_sec=2&int_new=30961 (cites RV; exhibition announcement for "Visual Delight: Ornament and Pattern in Modern and Contemporary Design" at the Philadelphia Museum of Art, May 16-Dec 31, 2009 featuring BEST panels)

Finch, Paul, "Bob and Denise: signs for the times," <u>Letter from London</u> blog, May 14, 2009; <u>http://blog.emap.com/letterfromlondon/2009/05/14/bob-and-denise-signs-for-the-times/</u> (re DSB & RV lecture & panel at U Westminster, London, 5/1/09)

Fiske, Diane, "New visitors center to be shaped out of Beth Sholom interior," <u>Art Matters</u>, June 2009. p. 6

Gallanti, Fabrizio, "Lieb House Floats," <u>Abitare</u>, March16, 2009; <u>http://abitare.it/reader/la-casa-lieb-galleggia/</u> (Lieb House barge transport photo gallery)

Gates, Kellie Patrick, An evening with Denise Scott Brown, PlanPhilly.com, Nov. 17, 2009; <u>http://www.planphilly.com/denis-scott-brown</u> (book signing event at Center for Architecture, Phila: DSB presents Having Words)

Glantz, Joseph, <u>Philadelphia Originals</u>, Atglen, PA: Schiffer Publishing Ltd., 2009, pp. 7678 (cites Franklin Court and lighting scheme for Benjamin Franklin Bridge, reprinted from VSBA website)

Goldiner, Dave, "Architect Robert Venturi's fans save historic cottage from wrecker for just a dollar," <u>New York Daily News</u>, March 13, 2009; <u>http://www.nydailynews.com/ny_local/2009/03/12/2009-</u> 0312 architect robert venturis fans save hist.html (Lieb House)

Griffiths, Sean, "Loving Las Vegas," <u>Building Design</u>, 3 April 2009, p. 17 (book review of

Hilar Stadler & Martino Stierli, <u>Las Vegas Studio: Images from the Archives of</u> <u>Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown</u>, Zurich: Verlag Scheidegger & Spiess, 2008)

Gubler, Jacques, <u>Jean Tschumi: Architecture at Full Scale</u>, Milan: Skira Editore S.p.A.,

2008, p. 16 (cites RV & DSB's use of mock-ups in designing the ceilings of Sainsbury Wing,

National Gallery, London; and windows of the assembly room of the Haute-Garonne District Hall, Toulouse)

Hambrose, Harold, <u>Wrench in the System</u>, Hoboken, NJ: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 2009, pp. 144-145 (cites Sainsbury Wing as an example of exemplary systems design and development; DSB endorsement blurb on back cover; see also Writings by DSB)

Hammond, Anna, ed., "Upholstery Fabric, 'Tapestry' Pattern," <u>Yale University Art</u> <u>Gallery</u>

<u>Bulletin 2008: Recent Acquisitions</u>, New Haven: Yale University Art Gallery, 2008, p. 177

(cites RV & DSB as designers)

Handelsman, Walt, cartoon of Lieb House on barge, Newsday, March 2009

Haumann, Sebastian, "Vernacular Architecture as Self-Determination: Venturi, Scott

Brown and the Controversy over Philadelphia's Crosstown Expressway, 1967-1973," <u>Footprint Journal</u>, issue #4 Agency in Architecture: Reframing Criticality in Theory and Practice, Spring 2009, pp 35-48

Haw, Alex, "Prinz Charles' Hitzibe Liebe zur Architektur," <u>Deutsche Bauzeitung</u>, May 20,

2009, p. 13 (in German; cites RV & DSB re Prince Charles on Sainsbury Wing)

Hill, John, "Of Ducks & Sheds," <u>Architect</u>, June 2009, pp. 54, 56; http://www.architectmagazine.com/industry-

<u>news.asp?sectionID=1006&articleID=985915</u> (review of Aron Vinegar, <u>I Am a</u> <u>Monument: On Learning from Las Vegas</u>, MIT Press, 2008) "Historic cottage saved from bulldozer," <u>Architecture & Design</u>, March 16, 2009; <u>http://www.architectureanddesign.com.au/article/Historic-cottage-saved-</u> frombulldozer/473151.aspx# (Lieb House)

Hoell, Rob, "NJ House Sets Sail to New LI Home," <u>WPIX News</u>, March 13, 2009; <u>http://www.wpix.com/landing/?NJ-House-Sets-Sail-To-New-LI-</u> <u>Home=1&blockID=239128&feedID=1404</u> (Lieb House; includes video clip) Hoffmann, Joel, "Court backs Woodmere plans; neighbors to appeal," <u>The Chestnut Hill</u>

Local, Feb. 12, 2009 <u>http://chestnuthilllocal.com/issues/2009.02.12/news2.html</u> (Woodmere)

Holmberg, Ryan, "The Snake and the Duck: On Huang Yong Ping," <u>Yishu: Journal</u> of

<u>Contemporary Chinese Art</u>, Vol. 8, No. 5, September/October 2009, pp. 38-46 (refers to RV & DSB's "duck" of LLV as progenitor for new Tower Snake sculpture)

Hughes, C.J., "Venturi's Lieb House Relocated by Boat," <u>Architectural Record</u>, March 10, 2009,

 $\underline{http://archrecord.construction.com/news/daily/archives/090310liebhouse.asp}$

"Iconic beach house sets sail for N.Y.," <u>The Sun News</u> (Myrtle Beach, SC), March 13, 2009, p. 10A (AP wire: Lieb House)

"Iconic NJ beach house arrives in NY," <u>AP</u>, March 13, 2009; <u>http://www.amny.com/news/local/wire/newyork/ny-bc-ny-</u> <u>movinghistorichou0313mar13,0,6109996.story</u> (Lieb House)

"Industrial Ornament in Phila," <u>Artnet Design</u>, May 21, 2009; <u>http://www.artnet.com/magazineus/news/artnetdesign/artnetdesign5-21-09.asp</u> (cites RV; exhibition announcement for "Visual Delight: Ornament and Pattern in Modern and Contemporary Design" at the Philadelphia Museum of Art, May 16-Dec 31, 2009 featuring BEST panels)

Infante, Jessica, "Long' ride to save house," <u>Asbury Park Press</u>, Jan. 23, 2009, <u>http://www.app.com/article/20090123/NEWS02/901230366/1070/NEWS02</u> (Lieb House) Ingels, Bjark, <u>Yes is More</u>, Köln: Evergreen GmbH, 2009 (cites RV quote, "Less is a Bore")

Jacob, Sam, "The flight of Lieb House is an extreme example of the possibilities of postoccupancy architecture," <u>Architectural Review</u>, April 2009, p. 42

Jacob, Sam, "Las Vegas Studio: Images from the Archive of Robert Venturi and Denise

Scott Brown," <u>Architects Journal</u>, March 27, 2009 (book review of Hilar Stadler & Martino

Stierli, <u>Las Vegas Studio: Images from the Archives of Robert Venturi and Denise</u> <u>Scott Brown</u>, Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 2009 [English edition of 2008 Swiss exhibition catalog])

Jacob, Sam, "Philadelphia's Floating Architecture," <u>Strange Harvest</u>, March 13, 2009; <u>http://strangeharvest.com/wp11/?p=63</u> (Relocation of Lieb House by barge from New Jersey Shore to North Shore of Long Island, NY)

Jacob, Sam, "Viva Las Vegas," <u>Architects Journal</u>, March 26, 2009, pp. 49-51 (book review of Hilar Stadler & Martino Stierli, <u>Las Vegas Studio: Images from the</u> <u>Archives of Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown</u>, Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 2009 [English edition of 2008 Swiss exhibition catalog]) Johnston, Pamela, et al, eds., <u>AA Book Projects Review 2009</u>, London, UK: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 12, 292-293, 317, 321 (includes photos of DSB, RV, <u>Having Words</u> cover, and description of DSB lecture in April 2009)

Keats, Jonathan, "Haus Proud," <u>ForbesLife Magazine</u>, September 21, 2009 (posted online

9/9/09); <u>http://www.forbes.com/forbes-life-magazine/2009/0921/bauhaus-90th-</u> <u>anniversarydesigners.html</u> (calls RV "dean of the postmodernists" who characterized the "best attributes of postmodernism [i.e., Bauhaus]...as 'complexity and contradiction"; also cites "less is a bore" and "messy vitality")

Kellogg, Valerie, "Historic house moving by barge to Glen Cove," <u>Newsday</u>, March 13,

2009;

<u>http://weblogs.newsday.com/realestate/blog/2009/03/historic house moving by barge .html</u> (Lieb House)

Kennicott, Philip, "Architectural review of Las Vegas CityCenter hotel-casinoshopping complex," <u>The Washington Post</u>, December 27, 2009;

http://www.washingtonpost.com/wpdyn/content/article/2009/12/24/AR200912240015 7.html (cites RV & DSB's LLV)

King, Jason and Charles MacBride, "Programming the Image of American Culture: An Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown" (unpublished paper)

Klein, Julia, "The Rabbi and Frank Lloyd Wright," <u>Wall Street Journal</u> (online), December

22, 2009;

<u>http://online.wsj.com/article/SB10001424052748704779704574555643633936228.ht</u> <u>ml</u> (Beth Sholom synagogue)

Knight, Christopher, "Architect Robert Venturi slams planned Barnes Foundation move," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, October 6, 2009;

http://latimesblogs.latimes.com/culturemonster/2009/10/architect-robert-venturislamsproposed-barnes-foundation-move.html (re letter from RV in support of keeping Barnes in Merion, not relocating to Center City Philadelphia; letter also included via link to pdf)

Komossa, Susanne, Kees Rouw, Joost Hillen, eds, <u>Colour in Contemporary</u> <u>Architecture/Kleur in de hedendaagse architectur</u>, Amsterdam: SUN, 2009 (references

RV/DSB throughout, VSBA projects, images of Lewis Thomas Laboratory at Princeton University)

Kostelni, Natalie, "Woodmere Art Museum expanding," <u>Philadelphia Business</u> <u>Journal</u>, September 4-10, 2009, p. 5 (correction posted online on 9/10/09 that Woodmere is not affiliated with Phila Museum of Art)

Lacayo, Richard, "Prince Charles: Should Architects Boycott His Talk?" <u>TIME</u> blog, "Looking Around," May 11, 2009;

http://lookingaround.blogs.time.com/2009/05/11/princecharles-should-architectsboycott-his-talk/ (mention of RV & DSB re Sainsbury Wing) Lafore, Benjamin and Aurélien Gillier, "The Prima Donnas Are All Male," <u>face b//</u> <u>architecture from the other side</u>, Paris: faceb_paris, 2009, pp. 2, 4, 8-71 (in English and French; interview with Denise Scott Brown)

La Gorce, Tammy, "Moving on a Barge to a Long Island Berth," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, Feb.

11, 2009,

<u>http://www.nytimes.com/2009/02/11/nyregion/11lieb.html?</u> r=1&scp=1&sq=venturi& st=cse (Lieb House)

La Gorce, Tammy, "To Save a Venturi House, It Is Moved," <u>New York Times</u>, March 14,

2009;

<u>http://www.nytimes.com/2009/03/14/nyregion/14lieb.html?_r=1&scp=1&sq=venturi&st=cse</u> (Lieb House)

Lash, Jennifer, ed., "Houseboat, Briefly," Architect, April 2009, p. 24

Lathouri, Marina, "Robert Venturi: North Penn Visiting Nurses' Association Headquarters, Ambler, Pennsylvania, USA," in: <u>First Works: Emerging</u> <u>Architectural</u>

Experimentation of the 1960s & 1970s, Brett Steele and Francisco González de Canales, eds.,

London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 30-41 (AA exhibition catalog)

LasVegasLynn, "Venturi and Brown Revisit 'Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Classic Las</u> <u>Vegas History Blog</u>, July 7, 2009; <u>http://classiclasvegas.squarespace.com/classic-las-vegasblog/2009/7/7/venturi-and-brown-revisit-learning-from-las-vegas.html</u> (report on RV & DSB in Las Vegas w/ JV documentary crew)

"Las Vegas Studio," silverpoetics (blog site), June 8, 2009 (review of <u>Las Vegas</u> <u>Studio</u>, by Martino

Stierli & Hilar Stadler, 2009); <u>http://silverpoetics.wordpress.com/2009/06/08/las-vegas-studio/</u>

"Las Vegas Studio: photo book and exhibition," <u>GoSee News</u>, Issue 5, 2009; <u>http://www.gosee.de/news/events/las-vegas-studio-photo-book-and-exhibition-6600</u> (review of <u>Las Vegas Studio</u>, by Martino Stierli & Hilar Stadler, 2008)

Lee, Y.R., "Architect of the New Generation, Steven Song, to create a think tank of Architecture," <u>Herald Business</u>, July 14, 2009;

http://www.heraldbiz.com/SITE/data/html_dir/2009/07/14/200907140668.asp (expanded version of Steven Song interview w/ <u>Herald Business</u>)

Lee, Y.R., "Architecture without consideration for people is a building without life," <u>Herald Business</u>, July 14, 2009;

<u>http://www.heraldbiz.com/SITE/data/html_dir/2009/07/14/200907140634.asp</u> (Steven Song interview w/ <u>Herald Business</u>; in Korean, with translation by SS)

Lee, Y.R., "Master Architects say, 'Ambiguity for Modern Architecture,"" <u>Herald</u> <u>Business</u>,

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (2000s)

July 14, 2009;

<u>http://www.heraldbiz.com/SITE/data/html_dir/2009/07/14/200907140583.asp</u> (Steven Song interview w/ <u>Herald Business</u> re RV, DSB, & ASSFMT; in Korean, with translation by SS)

Lewis, Michael J., "This Library Speaks Volumes," <u>The Wall Street Journal</u>, November

14, 2009; (Mentions VSBA restoration)

 $\underline{https://www.wsj.com/articles/SB10001424052748704402404574526080260245184}$

Linn, Charles, "VSBA's Decorated Shed Celebrates Lincoln Highway," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, December 2009, p. 22

Lubell, Sam, "Cool for School," <u>The New York Times Style Magazine</u>, Winter 2009, p. 16 (photo & mention of Episcopal Academy)

Lutyens, Dominic, "I hang on to things for ever," <u>Financial Times</u>, Feb. 21, 2009, <u>http://www.ft.com/cms/s/2/7fdc3c22-fe1c-11dd-932e-000077b07658.html</u> (interview w/ Alberto Alessi; mentions loving library in his house done by RV)

Luxor, Scott Orion, "Love Floats: Historical House Travels East River to New Home,"

<u>New York Post</u>, March 13, 2009; <u>http://www.nypost.com/video/?vxSiteId=0db7b365-a2884708-857b-</u>

<u>8bdb545cbd0f&vxChannel=NY%20Post&vxClipId=1458_469691&vxBitrate=300</u> (Lieb House, news video)

Manaugh, Geoff, "Transforming Shanghai," <u>Dwell Blog</u>, Jan. 26, 2009, <u>http://www.dwell.com/daily/blog/38180879.html</u> (review of Iker Gil's <u>Shanghai</u> <u>Transforming</u>, to which RV & DSB contributed)

Marshall, Scrap, "Learning from Denise (and Bob)," <u>AArchitecture</u>, Issue 9, 2009, pp. 2-3 (report on DSB & RV lecture & symposium at AA, April 30 & May 1, 2009)

Martinson, Tom, <u>The Atlas of American Architecture</u>, New York: Rizzoli International

Publications, Inc., 2009, pp. 97, 115, 201, 210-212, 374, 413 (section on RV includes Mother's

House, Guild House, Columbus IN Firestation No. 4, Franklin Court/Ghost House, ISI HQ,

Hennepin Ave Streetscape, Gordon Wu Hall, Reedy Creek Emergency Services HQ) Mazzaccaro, Pete, "Love to spare," <u>The Chestnut Hill Local</u>, Feb. 12, 2009 <u>http://chestnuthilllocal.com/issues/2009.02.12/opinion1.html</u> (op ed re Woodmere) McDonald, Frank, "Prince's intervention causes king-size row with architects," <u>The</u> Irish Times, June 25, 2009;

http://www.irishtimes.com/newspaper/property/2009/0625/1224249487703.html (cites RV & DSB re Sainsbury Wing)

McGetrick, Brendan, "Diary of the Spectacle: Architecture on the Olympic Green," <u>World Information, http://www.896rx.com/article/africa/2009-02-13/13903.html</u> (blog survey of architecture featured in 2008 Beijing Olympic Games; cites duck & decorated shed, RV, DSB, <u>LLV</u>)

McNamara, Elizabeth, "Pa. Diner Restoration Begins," <u>Preservation Magazine</u> (online), June 26, 2009; <u>http://www.preservationnation.org/magazine/2009/todays-news/pa-dinerrestoration-begins.html</u> (Lincoln Highway visitors center)

Mead, Andrew, "Critics Choice: Grand tours get a lively examination in the Yale Architectural Journal," <u>Architects Journal</u>, March 26, 2009 (review of <u>Yale Perspecta</u> <u>41</u>, 2008, and cites interview with RV and DSB by Gabriel Brainard, "Is and Ought")

"Meet the parents," <u>Building Design</u>, April 24, 2009, p. 9 (Jim Venturi hosting preview of "Learning from Bob and Denise" in London on 4/27/09)

Meis, Morgan, "That's My Story and I'm Sticking to It," <u>The Smart Set from Drexel</u> <u>University</u> (blog), December 24, 2009;

http://www.thesmartset.com/article/article12240901.aspx (review of James Cameron's film Avatar that starts by citing RV's "less is a bore")

"Member News," <u>Context</u>, Fall 2009, p. 41 (cites Beth Sholom Synagogue)

"Mit Robert und Denise," <u>Deutsche BauZeitschrift</u>, March 2009 (in German; review of <u>Las Vegas Studio</u>, by Martino Stierli & Hilar Stadler, 2008)

Morton, David S., Review of Aron Vinegar, <u>I Am a Monument: On Learning from Las</u> <u>Vegas</u> (MIT Press, 2008), <u>Urban Design Review</u>, Spring/Summer 2009, pp. 4-6

NBC TV Philadelphia, "House Gets Loaded onto a Barge for Big Trip," <u>http://www.nbcphiladelphia.com/news/local/House Gets Loaded onto a Barge for</u> <u>Big Trip Philadelphia.html</u> (Lieb House, video clip)

New York Times Critics, "Art and Architecture Books," <u>The New York Times</u>, November 22, 2009; <u>http://www.nytimes.com/gift-guide/holiday-2009/gift-guide-art-books/list.html</u>

Nickels, Thom, "in the very hands of God" and "Never Call Him a Visionary," <u>ICON</u> <u>Magazine</u>. November 2009, pp. 34, 35, 62

Nicolin, Paola, "Saving Robert Venturi Cottage," <u>Abitare</u>, February 13, 2009; <u>http://abitare.it/reader/salvare-il-cottage-di-robert-venturi/</u> (Lieb House awaiting transport)

Oberholzer, Niklaus, "Denise Scott Brown und Robert Venturi, 'Las Vegas Studio," <u>Kunstbulletin</u>, Jan-Feb 2009, p. 62. 63 (in German; review of <u>Las Vegas Studio</u>, by Martino Stierli & Hilar Stadler, 2008)

O'Kelly, Emma, "Double Vision," <u>Wallpaper</u>, Jan 2009, pp. 115, 122-123 (re mentors and protégés, featuring RV & DSB with Richard Pain)

Oliver, Oscar and Marcelo López Dinardi, "A Discussion About Rhetoric, the 'Learning

From...' and the Virtues of the Generic: A Talk with Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," <u>Polimorfo</u>, Vol. 1, 2009, pp. 136-141

"On the Boards," <u>Context</u>, Summer 2009, p. 45 (Serro's Diner Restoration)

O'Shea, Karen, "Boathouse passes through Staten Island waterways," <u>Staten Island</u> <u>Advance</u>, March 14, 2009;

http://www.silive.com/news/advance/index.ssf?/base/news/1237011318118090.xml&c oll=1 (Lieb House)

Ouroussoff, Nicolai, "The Lessons of Las Vegas Still Hold Surprises," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, December 23, 2009;

<u>http://www.nytimes.com/2009/12/23/arts/design/23yale.html?_r=2&scp=1&sq=Ventu</u> <u>ri&st=cs e</u> (review of Yale exhibition, "What We Learned: The Yale Las Vegas Studio and the Work of Venturi, Scott Brown & Associates")

Panza, Pierluigi, "L'arte di clonare monumenti e dipinti," Corriere della Sera, August 30,

2009;

<u>http://archiviostorico.corriere.it/2009/agosto/30/arte_clonare_monumenti_dipinti_co_8_09083_0033.shtml</u> (mentions RV in comparison of Las Vegas hotels to classic Italian structures)

Parissien, Steven, <u>Interiors: The Home Since 1700</u>, London: Laurence King Publishing Ltd, 2009, pp.266-267, 285-286 (Vanna Venturi House, House in Glen Cove, NY)

Parry, Wayne, "Iconic NJ beach house ready to sail to NY" (abstract), <u>Associated</u> <u>Press</u>, March 12, 2009;

<u>http://www.google.com/hostednews/ap/article/ALeqM5jGgqkVjwj_ceKWfMxsfi2gsbcz_dgD96SI SCO1</u> (Lieb House)

Parry, Wayne, "Iconic NJ beach house ready to sail to NY" (full article), <u>Associated</u> <u>Press</u>,

March 13, 2009;

http://hosted.ap.org/dynamic/stories/M/MOVING_HISTORIC_HOUSE?SITE=AZPH G&SECT ION=HOME&TEMPLATE=DEFAULT (Lieb House)

Parry, Wayne, "Iconic NJ beach house ready to sail to NY," <u>Newsday</u>, March 12, 2009; <u>http://www.newsday.com/news/local/wire/newjersey/ny-bc-nj-movinghistorichou0312mar12,0,4564720.story</u> (Lieb House)

Peterson, Kristen, "An early chapter in Vegas architecture," <u>Las Vegas Sun</u>, March 26, 2009; <u>http://www.lasvegassun.com/news/2009/mar/26/early-chapter-vegas-architecture/</u>

(interview w/ DSB and book review of Hilar Stadler & Martino Stierli, <u>Las Vegas</u> <u>Studio:</u>

<u>Images from the Archives of Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown</u>, Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 2009 [English edition of 2008 Swiss exhibition catalog])

Peterson, Kristen, "Revisiting the building blocks of their career," <u>Las Vegas Sun</u>, July 2,

2009; <u>http://m.lasvegassun.com/news/2009/jul/02/revisiting-building-blocks-their-career/</u> (report on RV & DSB in Las Vegas w/ JV documentary crew)

"Philadelphia Museum Shows Off Ornament & Patterns In Design," Antiques and the Arts

Online, August 11, 2009 (new PMA exhibition includes RV Sheraton chair (photo) and $8\,$

BEST panels); <u>http://antiquesandthearts.com/Antiques/TradeTalk/2009-08-11_12-34-</u>

<u>17.html</u>

"Pop Art House Sails Past Manhattan," <u>NY1 News</u>, March 13, 2009; <u>http://www.ny1.com/content/ny1 living/95530/pop-art-house-sails-pastmanhattan/Default.aspx</u> (Lieb House, includes video clip)

Proto, Francesco, "A Short History of Western Architecture from Vitruvius to Rem Koolhaas," Vol 79 No 1, Jan/Feb 2009, pp. 14-15 (cites LLV as one of 10 most influential architecture texts ever written)

Proskow, Christine, "In Their Element," <u>The Artist's Magazine</u>, April 2009, pp. 52-58 (about artist Alex Tyng; includes her painting of RV & DSB)

Proto, Francesco, "That Old Thing Called Flexibility: An Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Architectural Design</u>, Vol 79 No 1, Jan/Feb 2009, pp. 70-75

Proto, Francesco, "Theory in Architecture: XIII to XX Century," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Design</u>, Vol

79 No 1, Jan/Feb 2009, p. 13 (C&C and LLV cited in list of influential works)

"Proud moment," Editorial, <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 11, 2009; <u>http://www.philly.com/inquirer/opinion/42841237.html</u> (Curtis Institute)

Purohit, Janhavi, "CoMAD receives \$25 million gift," <u>The Triangle</u>, Jan. 9, 2009 (ISI building)

"Quirky, Iconic Lieb House Journeys to New Home," <u>Interior Design</u>, March 12, 2009; <u>http://www.interiordesign.net/article/CA6643963.html</u> (Lieb House, from <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u> article, 3/1/09, by Inga Saffron)

Richards, Kristen, "Happy Ending for the Little Beach House That Could," <u>ArchNewsNow.com</u>, March 16, 2009;

http://www.archnewsnow.com/features/Feature281.htm (Lieb House)

Risebero, Bill, <u>Modern Architecture and Design: An Alternative History</u>, Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1983, pp. 242-243 (cites RV, and has sketches of Vanna Venturi House & Guild House)

"Robert A.M. Stern on Starchitects, Limestone, and Life without a Computer," <u>mediabistro.com</u>, June 25, 2009;

<u>http://www.mediabistro.com/unbeige/architecture/robert_am_stern_on_starchitects_l</u> <u>imeston e_and_life_without_a_computer_120005.asp</u> (RAMS cites RV as one of his inspirations) "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown in Las Vegas, 1966" (photo/poster), in: <u>Constructs: Yale Architecture Fall 2009</u>, Vol. 12, No. 1, pp. 14-15 (photo of RV & DSB in car from behind, driving down LV Strip)

"Robert Venturi Struggles to Save House From Wrecking Ball in Just 10 Days," <u>mediabistro.com</u>, Jan. 26, 2009,

http://www.mediabistro.com/unbeige/architecture/robert_venturi_struggles_to_save_ house_fr_om_wrecking_ball_in_just_10_days_106792.asp (Lieb House)

Rose, Charlie, "A conversation with architecture critic Ada Louise Huxtable," <u>The</u> <u>Charlie Rose Show</u>, April 2, 2009; <u>http://www.charlierose.com/view/interview/10192</u> (mentions RV & DSB and Guild House)

Rosen, Daniel Edward, "House makes voyage to Glen Cove," <u>Newsday</u>, March 13, 2009; <u>http://www.newsday.com/iphone/ny-lihous0314,0,6047345.story</u> (Lieb House)

Rowland, Ingrid D., "The Passions of Palladio," <u>The New York Review of Books</u>, Vol. LVI,

No. 20, December 17, 2009 (review of Paolo Portoghesi, <u>The Hand of Palladio</u>, Umberto

Allemandi, 2008; cites RV & DSB as participants in Portoghesi's inaugural Venice Architectural Biennale in 1980)

Ruby, Ilka and Andreas, eds., <u>EM2N: Both And</u>, Zurich: gta Verlag, 2009 (German and

English editions; with essays by Pier Vittorio Aureli, Andre Bideau, Roger Diener, Gerhard

Mack and Stanislaus von Moos; citations throughout of RV, DSB, LLV, C&C)

Russell, Chris, "Design opportunity on Market," <u>The Triangle</u>, Jan. 23, 2009, <u>http://media.www.thetriangle.org/media/storage/paper689/news/2009/01/23/EdOp/De</u> <u>sign.Op portunity.On.Market-3595235.shtml</u> (ISI Building)

Rybczynski, Witold, "Careful with that Matisse," <u>Slate</u>, October 14, 2009; <u>http://www.slate.com/id/2232137/</u> (re Barnes Foundation proposed move; cites RV comments via LA Times article by Christopher Knight, Oct. 6, 2009)

Rybczynski, Witold, "Northern Lights," In: <u>Moshe Safdie I</u>, ed. Diana Murphy, Victoria, Australia: Images Publishing Group Pty Ltd, 2009, p. 29 (cites RV as employing postmodern details as ironic or humorous inflection) Safdie, Moshe, "On Ethics, Order and Complexity," In: <u>Moshe Safdie II</u>, ed. Diana Murphy, Victoria, Australia: Images Publishing Group Pty Ltd, 2009, p. 9 (cites RV,

DSB, & LLV)

Saffron, Inga, "Barnegat house arrives on Long Island," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 13, 2009; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/news/breaking/41211142.html</u> (Lieb House)

Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline: Modernist gems of the Great Northeast," <u>Philadelphia</u>

<u>Inquirer</u>, April 24, 2009; <u>http://www.philly.com/inquirer/magazine/43607667.html</u> (mentions RV among the Philadelphia School as significant in Philadelphia's architectural history)

Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline: Renovation keeps an icon its singular, 'ordinary' self," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 21, 2009 (Guild House);

http://www.philly.com/inquirer/magazine/20090821_Changing_Skyline_Renovation keeps an icon its singular_ordinary_self.html

Saffron, Inga, "Classic cottage may soon sail away," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Jan. 28, 2009,

http://www.philly.com/inquirer/entertainment/20090128 Classic cottage may soon sail awa y.html (Lieb House; correction to new owners' names posted Jan. 30, 2009: http://www.phillymobile.com/topic/1179-

World%20and%20National%20News/articles/190016289)

Saffron, Inga, "Fate of Venturi Shore House Uncertain," <u>Skyline Online</u>, Jan. 15, 2009; <u>http://changingskyline.blogspot.com/2009/01/fate-of-venturi-shore-house-uncertain.html</u> (Lieb House)

Saffron, Inga, "House on a boat now a New Yorker," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 14,

2009, p. A1, A6;

<u>http://www.philly.com/philly/news/homepage/20090314_House_on_a_boat_now_a_New_York_er.html#</u> (Lieb House)

Saffron, Inga, "Landmark beach cottage sets sail," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 13, 2009; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/news/local/41194392.html</u> (Lieb House)

Saffron, Inga, "New Barnes design is ...that good," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 6, 2009;

http://www.philly.com/philly/news/breaking/20091006 New Barnes design is th at good. html (re Barnes Foundation relocation plans; cites RV as one of "Philadelphia's 20th century architectural triumvirate" along with Cret & Kahn)

Saffron, Inga, "Shirt Corner closing, site's future in play," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Jan.

27, 2009,

http://www.philly.com/philly/news/local/20090127 Shirt Corner closing site s futu re in pl ay.html (RV comments on building's sign)

Saffron, Inga, "Quirky, iconic Lieb House to set sail," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 10,

2009, p. B6;

http://www.philly.com/inquirer/local/20090310 Quirky iconic Lieb House to set s ail.html

Saffron, Inga, "A Sea Rescue for Venturi's Lieb House?" <u>Skyline Online</u>, Jan. 28, 2009, <u>http://changingskyline.blogspot.com/2009/01/sea-rescue-for-venturis-lieb-house.html</u> (Lieb House)

Sanchez, Hazel, "\$100,000, A Dream & A Really Big Boat," CBS News, March 14, 2009; <u>http://wcbstv.com/seenat11/floating.house.lieb.2.959054.html</u> (Lieb House)

Sawin, Martica, <u>Alan Gussow: A Painter's Nature</u>, New York: Hudson Hills Press, 2009, pp. 13, 25 (RV cited in Acknowledgements and in text as a contemporary at American Academy in Rome)

Schu, Jennifer, "Villanova's Master Plan: a Flexible Road Map for the Coming Years," <u>Villanova</u> magazine, Spring 2009, pp. 6-9

"Semiopticon Exhibit at Drexel University's Leonard Pearlstein Gallery," <u>www.streettalkin.com</u>, August

3, 2009; <u>http://streettalkin.com/semiopticon-exhibit-at-drexel-universitys-leonard-pearlstein-gallery/</u> (cites ISI building purchase)

Shigematsu, Shohei, <u>Venturi and Scott Brown: What Turns Them On</u>, Special Issue: <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u>, June 2009 (interview w/ RV & DSB)

Simpson, Bennett and Chrissie Iles, <u>Dan Graham: Beyond</u>, Cambridge, MA: The MIT

Press, 2009, pp. 247, 259, 269, 270, 272-275, 310 (exhibition catalog; essays cite Western Plaza, Washington DC; City Edges proposal; St. Francis de Sales renovations; Knoll furniture; Franklin Court)

Smith, Julian, "A 360-Degree Virtual Reality Chamber Brings Researchers Face to Face with Their Data," <u>Scientific American</u>, September 15, 2009; <u>http://www.scientificamerican.com/article.cfm?id=allosphere-ucsb</u> (re CNSI building at UCSB)

Smith, Katherine, "A Symbolic Situation: Claes Oldenburg and Robert Venturi at the Allen

Memorial Art Museum, Oberlin College," <u>Archives of American Art Journal</u>, 2009, 48:1-2; pp. 46-55

Snyder, Susan, "Drexel gets \$25 million donation, biggest ever," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, Jan. 6, 2009;

<u>http://www.philly.com/philly/blogs/from the source/Drexel gets 25 million donation</u> <u>biggest ever.html</u> (ISI Building)

Song, Steven Phillip, "Shifting Paradigms: Renovating the Decorated Shed," <u>SPACE</u>, No. 496, March 2009, pp. 117-129 (modified from article previously published online w/ same title at <u>Archinect</u>, May 15, 2008)

Sozanski, Edward, "Art: Shedding Light on an Obscure Artist," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, July 26, 2009

(cites new wing of Woodmere designed by RV & DSB);

http://www.philly.com/philly/entertainment/20090726_Art__Shedding_light_on_an_o bscure_artist.html

Sozanski, Edward J., "New start prompts a look back," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Jan. 4, 2009; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/entertainment/36941284.html</u> (Fabric Workshop's "Threads of History" exhibit, in which VSBA is included)

Stark, Stanley, review of <u>I Am a Monument: On Learning from Las Vegas</u>, by Aron

Vinegar (Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 2008), in "Raves & Reviews," <u>Oculus</u>, Fall 2009, p. 40

Steele, Brett, ed., "First Works Model Pack," London: Architectural Association, 2009 (kit for assembling paper models of buildings featured in exhibition and catalog, <u>First Works: Emerging Architectural Experimentation of the 1960s & 1970s</u>, Brett Steele and Francisco González de Canales, eds., London: Architectural Association, 2009)

Steinberg, Harris M., "Philadelphia in the Year 2059," in: Scott Gabriel Knowles, ed., <u>Imagining Philadelphia: Edmund Bacon and the Future of the City</u>, Philadelphia: University of Pennsylvania Press, 2009, p. 120, 123-124 (cites RV & DSB, Philadelphia Orchestra Hall cum Kimmel Center)

Stern, Robert A.M., ed. Cynthia Davidson, <u>Architecture on the Edge of</u> <u>Postmodernism: Collected Essays 1964-1988</u>, New Haven: Yale University Press, 2009 (citations throughout of RV, DSB, SI, JR, V&R, VSBA, C&C, LLV, etc.)

Strickland, Carol, "Mosque modern: A Turkish designer brings a woman's touch – and perspective – to the interior," <u>The Christian Science Monitor</u>, August 3, 2009, <u>http://www.csmonitor.com/2009/0803/p17s01-algn.html</u> (quotes DSB re gender roles and opportunities for women in architecture etc.; cites positive reception of both DSB & RV at Istanbul conference, UIA 2005)

Strike, Sam, "Villanova will focus on campus," <u>Main Line Suburban Life</u>, Vol.1, No. 16, April 29, 2009, p.1 (VSBA Master Plan for Villanova)

Suwa, Akira, "Setting Sail for Glen Cove," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Jan. 31, 2009, p. A1 (Lieb House)

Tepfer, Daniel, "Divorce case reveals how the rich live," <u>Connecticut Post</u>, Nov. 1, 2009; <u>http://www.connpost.com/ci 13685358</u> (re Brant house in Connecticut)

"This week's ups and downs: Moving Home," <u>Building Design</u>, Feb. 13, 2009, <u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/story.asp?sectioncode=430&storycode=3133956&c=2</u> (Lieb House)

United Press International, "N.J. beach house sails to New York," <u>Marketwatch.com</u>, March

13, 2009; <u>http://www.marketwatch.com/news/story/nj-beach-house-sails-new/story.aspx?guid=%7BC94F016B-C884-44FB-98C0-</u> 2C5B7AB3BC16%7D&dist=msr_1 (Lieb House)

"Venturi House, Delivered by Boat, Cost Just \$1," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, March 13, 2009; <u>http://blogs.wsj.com/developments/2009/03/13/venturi-house-delivered-by-boat-cost-just-1/</u> (Lieb House)

Verso, Tom, "Italian American Culture: Robert Venturi vs. Frankie Valli," <u>http://www.iitaly.org/bloggers/8137/italian-american-culture-robert-venturi-vs-frankie-valli</u> (blog essay)

Vinegar, Aron and Michael J. Golec, eds., <u>Relearning from Las Vegas</u>, Minneapolis: University of

Minnesota Press, 2009 (collection of essays re LLV)

"VSBA Restores Guild House," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, August 27, 2009

Wang, Michael, "Show Boat," <u>Artforum</u>, March 18, 2009; <u>http://www.artforum.com/diary/id=22283</u> (Lieb House relocation)

Ward, Collier, "Learning from Las Vegas Again," blog posting, October 26, 2009; <u>http://www.buildingcontent.highercontent.com/learning-from-las-vegas-again.html</u>

Weaver, Donna, "At least they don't have to put it back: LBI house-move lacked county permit," <u>The Press of Atlantic City</u>, Feb. 5, 2009, <u>http://www.pressofatlanticcity.com/183/story/394148.html</u> (Lieb House)

Weaver, Donna, "Lieb House hits the road next week," <u>The Press of Atlantic City</u>, Friday, March 6, 2009.

Weaver, Donna, "Moved house won't stay, Barnegat Light mayor says," <u>The Press of Atlantic City</u>, Feb. 10, 2009,

http://www.pressofatlanticcity.com/183/story/398531.html (Lieb House)

Weaver, Donna, "Noted architect Venturi has 10 days to save Barnegat Light creation,"

The Press of Atlantic City, Jan. 23, 2009,

http://www.pressofatlanticcity.com/183/story/381536.html (Lieb House)

Weaver, Donna, "Threatened house rescued on Long Beach Island," <u>The Press of Atlantic City</u>, Jan. 31, 2009

<u>http://www.pressofatlanticcity.com/186/story/389241.html</u> (Lieb House; includes short video of house on transport lift)

Weaver, Donna, "Venturi home sets off for New York on Barnegat Bay," <u>Press of Atlantic City</u>, March 12, 2009;

<u>http://www.pressofatlanticcity.com/183/story/426721.html</u> (Lieb House; includes photos & short video)

Weaver, Donna, "Venturi house moves to N.Y. by barge next week," <u>Press of Atlantic City</u>, March 5, 2009; <u>http://www.pressofatlanticcity.com/186/story/420737.html</u> (Lieb House)

Weaver, Thomas, "On Being Bob and Denise," AArchitecture, Issue 7 (Spring 2009), pp. 24-25 (re filming RV & DSB at AA, Oct. 2008)

Winston, Anna, "Change of Address for Venturi's Lieb House," <u>Building Design</u>, March 16,

2009;

<u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/story.asp?sectioncode=781&storycode=3136295&channel=426&c=2</u> (Lieb House)

Winston, Anna, "Venturi beach house is on the move," <u>Building Design</u>, Feb. 10, 2009; <u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/story.asp?storycode=3133519</u> (Lieb House; Richard Pain comment appended corrects location of house)

VSBA Bibliography - Writings About Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates (2000s)

Witcher, T.R., "Learning from Las Vegas, 2.0," <u>Las Vegas Weekly</u>, June 25, 2009; <u>http://www.lasvegasweekly.com/news/2009/jun/25/learning-las-vegas-20/</u> (report on RV & DSB in Las Vegas w/ JV documentary crew)

Wright, Jack, <u>A Wild Ride: The Story of Morey's Piers, Planet Earth's Greatest</u> Seaside

<u>Amusement Park</u>, Cape May, NJ: Exit Zero Publishing, Inc., 2009, pp. 134-137, 140, 158-159 (40th anniversary publication of Morey's Piers in Wildwood, NJ; cites consultation with and influence of Steve Izenour, Rich Stokes, RV & DSB, and VSBA)

Zettler, Steve, "Bye-bye, box," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 18, 2009 (letter to the Editor re Lieb House)

"VSBA's Decorated Shed Celebrates Lincoln Highway," <u>Architectural Record</u>, December 2009, pp. 22.

Zwirner, Lucas, "Commercial architecture shines," <u>Yale Daily News</u>, October 29, 2009, p.3

(review of VSBA LLV exhibition "What We Learned" in Paul Rudolph Hall at Yale)

Zych, Matthew, "Viva Vulgarity!" <u>Metropolis Magazine</u>, Nov. 6, 2009; <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/pov/20091106/viva-vulgarity#respond</u> (review of VSBA LLV exhibition "What We Learned" in Paul Rudolph Hall at Yale)

<u>2010</u>

"200+ Lucky Supporters Take Home Art Cards," Sir John Soane's Museum Foundation Newsletter, Winter 2010;

<u>http://www.soane.org/exhibitions/inspired_by_soane</u> (cites RV as one of 25 American artists and architects who submitted artcards)

"A conversation with Robert A.M. Stern," <u>Perspecta 43: The Yale Architectural</u> <u>Journal</u>, 2010, pp.127-128 (cites RV re: traditional architecture in the postmodern era and includes large photo of RV and DSB)

Allison, Cheryl, "Architects OK'd for Narberth Bridge," <u>Main Line Times</u>, August 12, 2010, p. 5, 6;

<u>http://www.mainlinemedianews.com/articles/2010/08/11/main_line_times/news/doc4c</u> <u>62bc5901db0551184942.txt</u> (re Narberth borough council approval of VSBA to design exterior of Narberth bridge)

"Alumni Notes," The Pennsylvania Gazette, May/June 2010, p. 81 (cites Dan McCoubrey lecture at Annual Forum on Philadelphia Preservation Practice, using Lenfest Hall (Curtis Inst.) as example)

"Architecture After Las Vegas," Constructs (Yale Architecture), Spring 2010, pp. 11 (Review on Stanislaus von Moos' symposium entitled "Architecture after Las Vegas").

Asahi Newspaper article, depicts two young musicians posing with Venturi chairs, 2010. (In Japanese)

Atwood, Charles and David Schwarz, <u>Yale School of Architecture Edward P. Bass</u> <u>Distinguished Visiting Architecture Fellowship: Learning in Las Vegas</u>, New York: W.W. Norton & Co., Inc., 2010, pp. 7, 8, 20, 32-51, 58, 105 (2008 Yale studio's analysis of Las Vegas, hearkening to 40th anniversary of RV & D SB's 1968 Yale studio that produced LLV; comparisons of LV then and now)

Aymonino, Aldo and Valerio Paolo Mosco, "Zero-volume for an architecture that is still public," <u>Area</u>, July/August 2010, pp. 4-25 (in Italian and English, cites RV, DSB, SI, LLV, and includes photo of Franklin Court)

Barros, Ricardo, "Final Scene: Lewis Thomas Lab," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, Vol. 111, No. 1, September 22, 2010, p. 80 (cites LT lab and other neighboring science buildings on campus as "counterpoint to Princeton's more traditional spaces")

Bernstein, Fred, "A View of Postmodernism Through a Vegas Lens," <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>, January 3, 2010 (re exhibition at Yale, "What We Learned: The Yale Las Vegas Studio and the Work of Venturi Scott Brown and Associates.")

Bevolo, Marco, <u>The Golden Crossroads: Multidisciplinary findings for business</u> success from the worlds of fine arts, design and culture, New York: Palgrave MacMillan, 2010, pp. ix, x, 19 (cites DSB & RV as invaluable resources in his research for this book) **Brown, Lori**, "Moving Beyond Patronage," in <u>Beyond Patronage: Reconsidering</u> <u>Models of Practice</u>, edited by Martha Bohm, Joyce Hwang, and Gabrielle Printz, New York: Actar Publishers, 2015, p. 175.

Books LLC, <u>People of Zambian Heritage: British People of Zambian Descent, Robert Earnshaw, Robert John 'Mutt' Lange, Jeff Whitley, Denise Scott Brown</u>, Memphis, TN: Books LLC, 2010, p. 27-30;

<u>http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Denise%5FScott%5FBrown</u> (DSB bio & CV; print edition of online book; BIBLIO A; also in Writings by DSB)

Boschi, Antonello, <u>Fenomenologia Della Facciata</u>, Milan: FrancoAngeli s.r.l., 2010, pp. 9, 24, 25n, 52n, 115n, 201, 201n, 218, 219n, 220, 220n, 221n, 222, 222n, 223 (in Italian)

Burt, Jillian, "A new aesthetics of bookbinding," <u>bibliostructures</u> (blog site), March 15, 2010; <u>http://editionsballard.wordpress.com/2010/03/15/a-new-aesthetics-of-bookbinding/</u> (cites RV Knoll chairs)

Bushnell, Asa, "ClassNotes '47," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, Vol. 111, No. 1, September 22, 2010, p. 53 (cites RV & DSB as admired friends of the late Jim Harrington; also praises the Episcopal Academy chapel)

Butler, Cornelia and Alexandra Schwartz, eds., <u>Modern Women: Women Artists at</u> <u>the Museum of Modern Art</u>. New York: Museum of Modern Art, 2010, pp. 189, 218, 230, 267, 269 (essay on DSB, citations of DSB & RV throughout)

Chipkin, Clive M., <u>Johannesburg Transition: Architecture & Society from 1950</u>, Johannesburg: STE Publishers, 2010, pp. 105, 309-311, 341, 343-345, 347, 359 (citations of RV, DSB, *C&C*, *LLV*)

Clendenin, Malcolm, and Emily T. Cooperman, "A Complicated Modernity: Philadelphia Architectural Design 1945-1980," <u>Preservation Matters</u>, Fall 2010, p. 1 (cites significance of the "Philadelphia School," including RV & DSB; article adapted from an historic context statement produced for the Preservation Alliance in 2009: <u>www.PreservePhiladelphia.org/wp-content/uploads/HCSModernism.pdf</u>)

Colin, Silvio, <u>The Poetics of Differences in the Work of Robert Venturi and Denise</u> <u>Scott Brown</u>, Rio de Janeiro: UFRJ/FAU, 2010 (Ph.D. thesis in two volumes; in Portuguese with chapter introductions in English)

Colomina, Beatriz, "Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi: 'Learning from Levittown' at the Yale School of Architecture," <u>Radical Pedagogies.com</u>, 2010; <u>http://radical-pedagogies.com/search-cases/a14-new-haven-denise-scott-brown-robert-venturi-learning-levittown-yale-school-architecture/</u>

Creager, Morgan, "Architecture book on display at MFAH," <u>The Daily Cougar</u>, April 7, 2010; <u>http://thedailycougar.com/2010/04/07/architecture-book-on-display-at-mfah/</u> (exhibition on photography and artists' books at Museum of Fine Arts, Houston, features LLV)

Crinson, Mark and Claire Zimmerman, eds., <u>Neo-avant-garde and Postmodern</u> (Studies in British Art 21), New Haven: Yale University Press, 2010 (many references throughout to RV & DSB, VRSB/VSBA, C&C, LLV, esp. chapter by Martino Stierli, "Taking on Mies: Mimicry and Parody of Modernism in the Architecture of Alison and Peter Smithson and Venturi/Scott Brown," pp. 151-174, listed elsewhere in Writings about VSBA)

Davis, Karen B., "Stories depict arts connection," <u>Philadelphia Business Journal</u>, Vol. 29, No. 9, April 16-22, 2010 (Op-Ed article re Arts & Business Council Awards Luncheon; RV & DSB to receive the Anne d'Harnoncourt Award for Artistic Excellence)

Didelon, Valéry, "L'architecture crève l'écran," <u>Criticat</u>, No. 5, March 2010, pp. 110-123 (in French; showcases RV & DSB's Duck & Decorated Shed principle)

Diez, Marion, Irène Tsuji, and Julie Houis, eds., Dreamlands: Des parcs d'attractions aux cités du futur, Paris: Éditions du Centre Pompidou, 2010 (exhibition catalog; citations throughout of RV, DSB, SI, LLV, VSBA, including photos from LLV; includes essays by Martino Stierli and Aron Vinegar, listed below)

Dobrin, Peter, "Woodmere museum finds a new director," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 16, 2010;

http://www.philly.com/inquirer/columnists/peter dobrin/20100916 Woodmere muse um finds a new director.html (cites director's intent to seek to finally implement VSBA's proposed addition to main building, and RV & DSB's relationship with Woodmere)

Downey, Sally A., "H. Mather Lippincott Jr., 88, Quaker Architect," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 29, 2010, p. B8; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/obituaries/20100929 H Mather Lippincott Jr 88</u> <u>Quaker architect.html</u> (cites RV partnership with HML on Guild House in early 1960s)

Duflos, Chloé and Augustin Cornet, <u>MUSEUMTOUR 08: New Art Museums in United</u> <u>States</u>, Paris: MUZ Architecture, 2010; Interview w/ RV & DSB, pp. 118-128; Seattle Art Museum, p. 101, 183; MoCA San Diego, p. 165

du Prey, Pierre, "Nine Architects' Homes," from <u>Architecture in the Classical</u> <u>Tradition</u> website, <u>http://act.art.queensu.ca/index_segment.php?i=48</u> (features Venturi house on Wissahickon Avenue, photos of exterior & interior, starting here: <u>http://act.art.queensu.ca/segment.php?t=21&p=19&i=48</u>)

Elgin, Katherine, "Historic site sparks concern," <u>The Daily Princetonian</u>, March 10, 2010 (cites RV & DSB letter re opposing demolition of Osborn Clubhouse on Princeton campus); <u>http://www.dailyprincetonian.com/2010/03/10/25498/</u>

Epstein, Ian, "One Bag, One Month, Two Books: Michael Cunningham on Art World Angst & Learning from Las Vegas in Vegas," Hyperallergic, October 1, 2010; <u>http://hyperallergic.com/9673/learning-from-las-vegas-in-vegas/</u> (book review of Learning from Las Vegas)

Fausch, Deborah, "Architecture After Las Vegas," <u>Constructs: Yale Architecture</u>, New Haven: Yale School of Architecture, Vol. 13, No. 1, Fall 2010, pp. 4-5 (review of Yale symposium of same name held in January 2010)

Figueira, Jorge, "Denise Scott Brown é a avó da arquitectura: As mulheres jovens não têm consciência feminista," <u>P2 Publico</u>, June 21, 2010, pp. 4-5 ("Denise Scott

Brown is the grandmother of architecture: Young women do not have a feminist conscience"; interview with DSB conducted in Guimaraes, Portugal, during European Architectural History Network (EAHN) conference, June 17-20, 2010)

Filler, Martin, "The World's Foremost Female Architect," <u>The New York Review of</u> <u>Books</u>, March 25, 2010; <u>http://blogs.nybooks.com/post/470717693/the-worlds-</u> <u>foremost-female-architect</u> (review of DSB's <u>Having Words</u>, but also covers <u>LLV</u>)

Fiske, Diane, "Having Words' by Denise Scott Brown, Philadelphia's world-class woman architect," Art Matters, June 2010, p. 6 (review of DSB's HW)

Forster, Kurt W. and Stanislaus von Moos, "Stanislaus von Moos in Conversation with Kurt W. Forster," Constructs (Yale Architecture), Spring 2010, pp. 6 (interview with von Moos about Learning from Las Vegas)

Fox, William L., "Las Vegas," The Design Observer Group (blog site), January 7, 2010; <u>http://places.designobserver.com/entry.html?entry=11457</u> (cites, RV, DSB, SI & LLV; compares Yale studio's analysis of LV with that of other contemporary observers)

Friedland, Katy and Marla K. Shoemaker, <u>Art Museum Opposites</u>, Philadelphia: Temple University Press, 2010 (features a photo of RV/Knoll Gothic Revival Chair in Paola Navone pattern)

Gates, Kellie Patrick, "Student competition is also the goal of a new non-profit," <u>PlanPhilly</u>, December 8, 2010; <u>http://planphilly.com/student-competition-topic-also-goal-new-non-profit</u> (DSB receives Edmund N. Bacon Prize; talks openly about her disagreements with Bacon in person back in her days at U. of Penn.)

Goldberger, Paul, "Wave Effect: Jeanne Gang and architecture's anti-divas," <u>The</u> <u>New Yorker</u>, February 1, 2010;

<u>http://www.newyorker.com/arts/critics/skyline/2010/02/01/100201crsk_skyline_goldb</u> <u>erger?printable=true#ixzz0eOFTWNSH</u> (cites DSB as "a dominant force in the field of planning and urban design for more than a generation.")

Gordon, John Stuart, "Dining with Architects," Modern, Summer 2010, pp. 92-97 (includes Swid Powell flatware)

Graham, Dan, "Quando l'America incontra il Giappone"/"When America meets Japan," <u>ABITARE</u>, No. 505, September 2010, pp. 61-65 (RV as influence on contemporary Japanese architects Itsuko Hasegawa and Atelier Bow Wow; features Dixwell Fire Station, Lieb House, and Vanna Venturi House as examples)

Gruber, Michael, ed., <u>Collab Journal 2010</u>, Philadelphia: Philadelphia Museum of Art, 2010, pp. 4-5, 25, 41 (cites RV & DSB 1994 winners of Collab Design Excellence Award, RV Tea and Coffee Piazza Project (T&CP) 1983, RV's Grandmother dinner service)

Hagar, Kristin, "Modernism Initiative to Shed Light on Philadelphia's Youngest Historic Buildings," <u>Preservation Matters</u>, Fall 2010, p. 2 (cites SI, LLV, VSBA)

Hanks, David, ed., <u>The Century of Modern Design: Selections from the Liliane and</u> <u>David M. Stewart Collection</u>, Paris: Flammarion SA, 2010 (catalogue of collection at Montreal Museum of Fine Arts; includes article on RV & DSB, and photos of Queen Anne and Art Deco Knoll chairs, and Swid Powell silver candlesticks) Harbison, Robert, "Building a Library 4: Learning from Las Vegas by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," bdonline.com, March 26, 2010; http://www.bdonline.co.uk/story.asp?sectioncode=429&storycode=3160549&channel= 783&c=2 (LLV as #4 of the top 50 books every architectural library should have)

Hart, Annie, "Generosity – You Always Get More Than You Give," <u>Stories Change</u> <u>The World: Inspiring Change Through Story</u> (blog), October 3, 2010; <u>http://anniehart.com/2010/10/generosity-you-always-get-more-than-you-give/</u> (describes chance encounter by author w/ RV & DSB)

Hawthorne, Christopher, "Exhibition review: 'Las Vegas Studio: Images from the Archives of Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," Los Angeles Times, March 30, 2010; <u>http://latimesblogs.latimes.com/culturemonster/2010/03/exhibition-review-las-vegas-studio-images-from-the-archives-of-robert-venturi-and-denise-scott-brown.html</u>

Hayes, Richard W., "VSBA XL: The Scale of the Highway in Three Projects by Venturi, Scott Brown," unpublished paper, May 27, 2010

Herron, Jerry, "Borderland/Borderama/Detroit: Parts 1, 2, 3," <u>Design Observer</u>, July 6, 7, 8, 2010; Part 1: <u>http://places.designobserver.com/entry.html?entry=13778</u>, Part 2: <u>http://places.designobserver.com/entry.html?entry=13808</u>, Part 3: <u>http://places.designobserver.com/entry.html?entry=13818</u> (a meditation on the meanings of Detroit in American history and culture; Part 3 cites RV, DSB & LLV)

Hiesinger, Kathryn Bloom, "Alessi: Ethical and Radical," <u>Developments</u> (Philadelphia Museum of Art newsletter), Vol. XIX, No. 3, Fall 2010, p. 11 (cites RV as one of the architects and designers featured in Alessi exhibition, Nov. 21, 2010 – April 10, 2011)

Hingston, Sandy, "The Real College Confidential," sidebar to article "The New Rules of Getting In," <u>Philadelphia</u>, September 2010, p. 62 (RV included among prominent Philadelphians' stories of college applications and admissions)

Holland, Charles, "What We Learned," <u>ICON</u>, April 2010, pp. 76-77 (review of Yale Symposium, "Architecture After Las Vegas," and accompanying exhibition, "What We Learned"); <u>http://www.iconeye.com/index.php?view=article&catid=441%3Aicon-082--april-2010&layout=default&id=4358%3Awhat-we-learned&option=com_content</u>

"Honor Award for Excellence in Planning for an Established Campus – Campus Master Plan, Haverford College," <u>Planning for Higher Education</u>, Vol. 39, Number 1, October - December 2010.

Hood, John, "Some of the Many Milestones of Michael Graves," BlackBook Magazine (online), October 20, 2010; <u>http://www.blackbookmag.com/article/some-of-the-many-</u><u>milestones-of-michael-graves/22925</u> (mentions RV as Graves's competitor for Disney resort project)

"Hope to Achieve Beauty': A Class Day Talk at the Graduate School of Design," <u>Harvard Magazine</u>, May 27, 2010; <u>http://harvardmagazine.com/commencement/2010-design-school</u> (article re DSB commencement address)

Howard, Edgar, <u>Vincent Scully: An Art Historian Among Architects</u>, New York: Checkerboard Film Foundation, Inc., 2010 (DVD includes interview excerpts w/ Robert Venturi and Vincent Scully at Mother's House)

Hurber, Nicole and Ralph Stern, "From Excess to Environment," from <u>Return of</u> <u>Landscape</u>, ed. by Donata Valentien, Berlin: Jovis, 2010, pg. 160-171.

Hurley, Amanda Kolson, "The Second Annual Architect 50," <u>Architect</u>, May 2010, p. 51; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/business/the-architect-50.aspx?page=1</u> (VSBA ranks #76)

Iadicicco, Alessandra, "Las Vegas, la città del nulla è diventata un modello," <u>La</u> <u>Stampa</u>, December 8, 2010, pp. 46-47 (in Italian; "Las Vegas, the city has become a model of nowhere" – review of new Italian edition of LLV)

Iovine, Julie V., "Haunting Franklin's House," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, May 7, 2010, pp. 1, 7; <u>http://www.archpaper.com/e-board_rev.asp?News_ID=4519&PagePosition=1</u> (re Franklin Court renovations)

Jacob, Sam, "Denise Scott Brown, Queen of the Desert," <u>Strange Harvest</u>, December 6, 2010; <u>http://strangeharvest.com/wp11/?p=2342</u>

"Jury Award – VSBA Window Displays," <u>SEGD DESIGN</u>, No. 29, 2010, p. 86; <u>http://segd.org/content/venturi-scott-brown-window-displays</u>

Katz, Jennifer, "New director, new direction for Woodmere," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, September 23, 2010; <u>http://chestnuthilllocal.com/issues/2010.09.23/news.html</u> (cites VSBA expansion, DSB comment)

Kenny, Timothy, "Philadelphia firms shutout in 2nd annual Architect 50," <u>Philadelphia Green Building Materials Examiner</u>, May 10, 2010; <u>http://www.examiner.com/x-42063-Philadelphia-Green-Building-Materials-Examiner~y2010m5d10-Philadelphia-firms-shutout-in-2nd-annual-Architect-50</u> (VSBA not on 2009 list at all; now in top 100 (#76) for 2010)

King, Tyler, review of Denise Scott Brown's <u>Having Words</u>, in: <u>inform: Architecture</u> + <u>Design in the Mid-Atlantic</u>, Vol. 21, No. 2, 2010

Kobasa, Stephen, "Architect, Robert Venturi is Subject of Yale School of Architecture Show – Losing Las Vegas: Reconsiderations of Venturi Scott Brown," ARTESmagazine, January 29, 2010;

 $\underline{http://www.artesmagazine.com/2010/01/architect-robert-venturi-is-subject-of-yaleschool-of-architecture-show/\#more-1858}$

Lautin, Jessica, "More Than Ticky Tacky: Venturi, Scott Brown, and Learning from the Levittown Studio," in: <u>Second Suburb: Levittown, Pennsylvania</u>, ed. Diane Harris, Pittsburgh: University of Pittsburgh Press, 2010, pp. 11, 314-339, 406-412

"Learning from Las Vegas," in: Dreamlands: From Amusement Parks to Cities of Tomorrow, ed. Julie Houis and Irène Tsuji, Paris: Éditions du Centre Pompidou, 2010, pp 20-21 (album to accompany exhibition)

Léon, Ana María, "women architects: fing cool," aml (blog), March 24, 2010; <u>http://aml7.tumblr.com/post/471237715/women-architects-fing-cool</u> (discusses DSB and Martin Filler's 3/24/10 article in NYRB, and women architects in general) **Lequeux, Emmanuelle and Antje Kramer**, "Architecture et Utopie: 7 Projets pour Ré-enchanter la Ville -- Robert Venturi: Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Dreamlands: des</u> <u>Parcs d'Attractions aux Cités du Futur – au Centre Pompidou</u>, Paris: Beaux Arts/TTM Éditions, 2010, pp. 24-27 (exhibition catalogue)

Lugon, Olivier, "Avant la 'forme tableau': Le grand format photographique dans l'exposition 'Signs of Life' (1976)," in: etudes photographiques No. 25, May 2010, pp. 6-41 (features photos from "Signs of Life" exhibition)

Lutz, Brian, <u>Knoll: A Modernist Universe</u>, New York: Rizzoli International Publications, Inc., 2010, pp. 214-215 (Venturi collection chairs, 1984)

Marcus, Adam, "Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," <u>MUSEO</u>, Vol. XIV, April 2, 2010; <u>http://www.museomagazine.com/issue-14/denise-scott-brown-and-robert-venturi</u> (interview)

McCoy, Ron, "Building Princeton upon Princeton," <u>The Daily Princetonian</u>, April 13, 2010; <u>http://www.dailyprincetonian.com/2010/04/13/25795/</u> (Opinion column re Osborn Clubhouse; cites RV & DSB)

McCulley Design Lab, "Is Denise Scott Brown 'The World's Foremost Female Architect'? Reread her seminal book 'Learning from Las Vegas," mcculleydesign.posterous.com (blog), March 25, 2010; <u>http://mcculleydesign.posterous.com/is-denise-scott-brown-the-worlds-foremost-fem</u> (re Martin Filler NYRB article re DSB, 3/24/10)

Menétrey, Sylvain, and Catherine Rüttimann, eds., "The Big Architect's Quiz," Dorade No. 2, Summer/Fall 2010, pp. 84-85 (Charles Holland and Étienne Descloux both cite RV's Vanna Venturi House; also includes RV contribution, see Writings by RV)

Menking, William, "Twice Charmed,' The Architect's Newspaper, February 3, 2010, pp. 5.

Merkel, Jayne, "When Less Was No longer More," <u>The New York Times</u>, July 29, 2010; <u>http://opinionator.blogs.nytimes.com/2010/07/29/when-less-was-no-longer-more/</u> (cites RV, C&C, and Vanna Venturi House)

Merrick, Jay, "Tower of strength: The Salvation Army Citadel in Chelmsford," <u>The Independent</u>, January 4, 2010; <u>http://www.independent.co.uk/arts-</u><u>entertainment/architecture/tower-of-strength-the-salvation-army-citadel-in-</u><u>chelmsford-1856616.html</u> (Anthony Hudson's "new Citadel acts rather like the architecture-as-billboard concept championed by the American visionary Robert Venturi...")

Micheli, Silvia, ed., "Learning from Denise Scott Brown," gizmoweb, December 13, 2010; <u>http://www.gizmoweb.org/2010/12/learning-from-denise-scott-brown/</u> (interview w/ DSB, conducted June 24, 2010; also in Writings by DSB)

"Milestones in Historic Preservation in Philadelphia," Preservation Matters, Spring 2010, p.7 (cites 1960, when RV met DSB at meeting to discuss fate of U. Penn's Furness library, and leading to VSBA renovation in 1980s)

Moore, Rowan, "Luigi Moretti: From Rationalism to Informalism, Rome, Italy," <u>The</u> <u>Architectural Review</u>, July 27, 2010 (cites Moretti's influence on RV, esp. Casa Girasole, which was included in C&C); <u>http://www.architectural-</u> <u>review.com/8603499.article</u>

O'Connor, Cozen, "Anne D'Harnoncourt Award for Artistic Excellence," <u>Planet Art</u> <u>Awards 2010</u> booklet, April 27, 2010.

Obrist, Hans Ulrich and Rem Koolhaas, "Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown," in: <u>Hans Ulrich Obrist: Interviews</u>, Volume 2, ed. Charles Arsène-Henry, Shumon Basar and Karen Marta, Milan: Edizione Charta srl, pp. 248-263 (reprint of interview with RV & DSB in Geneva in August 2000, "Re-learning from Las Vegas" published in 2001 and 2004 – see separate entries in Biblios A and D)

Ollwerther, W. Raymond, "Historic building to be history," <u>Princeton Alumni</u> <u>Weekly</u>, April 28, 2010 (re Osborn Clubhouse to be demolished; cites RV as one of those who wrote letters opposing the measure)

Orazi, Manuel, "Building Arguments: Interview with Denise Scott Brown," <u>Abitare</u>, No. 506, October 2010, pp. 154-157

Orazi, Manuel (ed.), <u>Imparare da Las Vegas</u>, Macerata: Quodlibet, 2010; <u>http://www.quodlibet.it/schedap.php?id=1918</u> (new Italian edition of LLV, translated by Maurizio Sabini; book description and published reviews from Quodlibet website)

Paulsen, Michael, "Review: The Dude," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, April 21, 2010, pp. 21-22; <u>http://archpaper.com/e⁻board rev.asp?News ID=4397</u> (review of <u>Ed</u> <u>Ruscha's Los</u> Angeles, by Alexandra Schwartz, MIT Press, 2010; mentions RV & DSB, inter alia, with regard to "the relationship between Ruscha's photographic projects and new developments in contemporary urban theory")

Paumann, Luisa, <u>Vom Offenen in der Architektur</u>, Vienna: Passagen Verlag, 2010, p. 215 (in German; RV's "I AM A MONUMENT" sketch; RV & DSB also cited in Bibliography for LLV and an interview conducted during XXII UIA World Congress of Architecture, Istanbul 2005)

Pell, Ben, Review of "What We Learned: The Las Vegas Studio and The Work of Venturi Scott Brown & Associates," <u>Journal of Architectural Education</u>, Vol. 64, No. 1, September 2010, pp. 144-147

Pell, Ben, <u>The Articulate Surface: Ornament and Technology in Contemporary</u> Architecture, Basel: Birkhauser, 2010, pp. 10-17 (cites RV, DSB, & LLV)

Peltason, Ruth and Grace Ong-Yan, eds., "1991: Robert Venturi," In: <u>Architect: The</u> <u>Work of the Pritzker Prize Laureates In Their Own Words</u>, New York: Black Dog & Leventhal Publishers, Inc., 2010, pp. 222-233 (retrospective of RV's works, projects, and writings, via excerpts from various published works by others)

Perez, Adelyn, "AD Classics: Vanna Venturi House/Robert Venturi," ArchDaily, June 2, 2010; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/62743/ad-classics-vanna-venturi-house-robert-venturi/</u> (Features Vana Venturi House)

Printz, Gabrielle, "Conversation with Lori Brown," in <u>Beyond Patronage:</u> <u>Reconsidering Models of Practice</u>, edited by Martha Bohm, Joyce Hwang, and Gabrielle Printz, 2010, p.196-197.

"Protected Buildings," <u>Preservation Matters</u>, Fall 2010, p.3 (lists Guild House w/ photo as one of only six Mid-Century Modern buildings in Philadelphia)

Rambow, John, "Creative Destinations: Manayunk, Philly's Own Piece of the San Francisco Vibe," <u>www.fastcodesign.com</u>, October 28, 2010; <u>http://www.fastcodesign.com/1662568/creative-destinations-manayunk-phillys-own-piece-of-the-san-francisco-vibe</u> (Cites VSBA as one of the earliest businesses to set up along Main Street following the slump that ensued from the Great Depression; also includes comments by JET about VSBA and Manayunk)

"Redecorated Shed," Advocacy Updates in: Preservation Matters, Spring 2010, p. 7 (Drexel U. renovation plans for ISI building)

Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline: Brick pile's colliding tales," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 17, 2010;

<u>http://www.philly.com/inquirer/magazine/20101217</u> Changing Skyline Brick pile <u>s_colliding_tales.html</u> (cites RV's Franklin Court in comparison to new President's House historic site on Independence Mall)

Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline: For tourists and city, not re-created equal," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 26, 2010; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/news/20101226 For tourists and city not re-</u>

<u>created_equal.html</u> (mentions VSBA re early planning of Independence Mall in 1990s)

Saffron, Inga, "City's green groundbreakers: Architects champion new views of digital design and prefab construction," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 17, 2010 (VSBA mentioned in relation to Kieran Timberlake)

Saffron, Inga, "Franklin Court renovation plan needs reworking," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, July 23, 2010; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/home/99084764.html</u>

Saffron, Inga, "I-beam at the eye of architectural storm," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 16, 2010; <u>http://www.philly.com/inquirer/magazine/91010669.html</u> (re ISI building at Drexel, cites RV & DSB, VSBA)

Saffron, Inga, "Nissenblatt House: Edgy design finds a home at Jersey Shore," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, October 15, 2010;

<u>http://www.philly.com/inquirer/home_design/20101015_Changing_Skyline_Nissenbl</u> <u>att_House_Edgy_design_finds_a_home_at_Jersey_Shore.html</u> (mentions RV, Lieb House)

Saito, Mari, "Art's 1% slice of the pie: Paint a smile on Julia Guerrero, the face of public art," <u>Philadelphia Daily News</u>, January 5, 2010;

http://www.philly.com/philly/entertainment/20100105 Art s 1 slice of the pie P aint_a_smile_on_Julia_Guerrero__the_face_of_public_art.html (cites RV & Franklin Court) Schwartz, Alexandra, <u>Ed Ruscha's Los Angeles</u>, Cambridge, MA: The MIT Press, 2010, pp. 131, 143, 146, 152-160, 162, 288n16 & n21, 292n43 & n44, 294n48 (mentions RV & DSB, inter alia, with regard to "the relationship between Ruscha's photographic projects and new developments in contemporary urban theory")

Sharif, Amir, "At Architecture School, what happened in Vegas still matters," <u>Yale</u> <u>Daily News</u>, January 25, 2010, p. 7 (coverage of "Architecture After Las Vegas" symposium, Jan 21-24, 2010 at Yale U.)

Sharif, Amir, "School of Architecture playing catch-up to acquire archives," <u>Yale</u> <u>Daily News</u>, September 15, 2010;

<u>http://www.yaledailynews.com/news/2010/sep/15/school-of-architecture-seeks-to-acquire-archives/</u> (includes comments by DSB re VSBA Archives)

Sharif, Amir, "School of Architecture runs on starpower," <u>Yale Daily News</u>, Vol. CXXXII, No. 114, April 2, 2010, pp. 1, 6;

http://www.yaledailynews.com/news/features/2010/04/02/school-architecture-runsstarpower/ (re Pritzker Prize laureates (including RV) who have taught at Yale, how they perceive themselves as well as how they are perceived by students and the public)

Sharif, Amir, "Venturi, Scott Brown reflect on Vegas," <u>Yale Daily News</u>, January 26, 2010, pp. 6-7 (interview in conjunction with "Architecture After Las Vegas" symposium, Jan 21-24, 2010 at Yale U.); <u>http://www.yaledailynews.com/news/art-news/2010/01/26/venturi-scott-brown-reflect-vegas/</u>

Shearcroft, Geoff, "First Works: The AA brings together the debuts of the starchitects – can it offer any pointers to today's young practices?" <u>ICON</u> No. 079, January 2010;

<u>http://www.iconeye.com/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&catid=436:ico</u> <u>n-079--january-2010&id=4267:first-works</u> (review of First Works exhibition at AA London, which includes RV's NPVNA)

Society of American Registered Architects, "International Award," <u>SARAscope</u>, July – August 2010, pp. 11-12 (biographies of RV & DSB, who were 2010 awardees)

Society for College and University Planning, "Master plan supports academic vision, future growth and more sustainable campus – Honor Award: Planning for an Established Campus," <u>Tribute to Excellence</u>, Ann Arbor: Society for College and University Planning, 2010, p. 1;

http://www.scup.org/page/awards/2010/recipient/award4 (Haverford College Master Plan given 2010 Honor Award by SCUP)

Song, Steven, et al., "Learning from 'Learning from': On Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, and the Recent Yale Symposium on their Works and Writings," Spring 2010. (Unpublished, looks at *Learning from Las Vegas*, Yale School of Architecture exhibition *What We Learned* and other works by RV and DSB within the contemporary context of the younger generation of architects)

Stabert, Lee, "Face Lift: The Curtis Institute of Music's expansion project goes green while preserving the character of an historic block," <u>Grid</u>, February 2010, pp. 10 (Highlights Seth Cohen)

Stephens, Suzanne, Review of <u>Having Words</u>, by Denise Scott Brown (London: Architectural Association, 2009), <u>Architectural Record</u>, August 2010, p. 41

Stettler, Andy, "ART THOU: Woodmere names Valerio new director and CEO," <u>Montgomery</u> <u>News</u>, September 28, 2010;

http://www.montgomerynews.com/articles/2010/09/28/entertainment/doc4ca257e5e9df865906 8588.txt (cites RV & DSB expansion plan)

Stierli, Martino, <u>Las Vegas im Rückspiegel: Die Stadt in Theorie, Fotografie und</u> <u>Film</u>, Zurich: gta Verlag, 2010 (in German; cites RV, DSB, VSBA, LLV throughout)

Stierli, Martino, "*L'Enseignement de Las Vegas*: histoire d'une controverse critique," in: Dreamlands: Des parcs d'attractions aux cités du futur, ed. Marion Diez, Irène Tsuji, and Julie Houis, Paris: Éditions du Centre Pompidou, 2010, pp. 189-193

Stierli, Martino, "Taking on Mies: Mimicry and Parody of Modernism in the Architecture of Alison and Peter Smithson and Venturi/Scott Brown," in: Mark Crinson and Claire Zimmerman, eds., <u>Neo-avant-garde and Postmodern</u> (Studies in British Art 21), New Haven: Yale University Press, 2010, pp. 151-174 (see also Crinson/Zimmerman book, listed elsewhere in Writings about VSBA)

Stierli, Martino, "Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi: 'Learning from Las Vegas' at the Yale School of Architecture," <u>Radical Pedagogies.com</u>, 2010; <u>http://radical-pedagogies.com/search-cases/a15-las-vegas-yale-school-architecture/</u>

Stroud, Marion Boulton, <u>Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown, and Steven Izenour at</u> <u>Acadia Summer Arts Program</u>, New York: Acadia Summer Arts Program, 2010

Tenenbaum, Jeremy, with Denise Scott Brown, "DevOut of the Ordinary," <u>Faith & Form</u>, Vol. XLIII, No. 2, 2010, pp. 18-21 (interview w/ RV & DSB re VSBA's religious architecture, specifically Episcopal Academy and Temple Beth El, as well as their personal thoughts re religion, design, and religious design)

Theunissen, Karin, "Flows from Early Modernism into the Interior Streets of Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>ARQ</u>, Vol. 14, No. 1, 2010, pp. 53-62

Thomas, George E., <u>Buildings of Pennsylvania: Philadelphia and Eastern</u> <u>Pennsylvania</u>, Charlottesville: University of Virginia Press, 2010, inside front bookflap, 1, 12-13, 14, 28, 29, 47, 52-53, 92, 97, 114, 124, 128-132, 144, 153-154, 156, 166, 168, 202, 229, 279-280, 328, 362, 369, 397-398, 454, 483, 525, 529 (part of the series "Buildings of the United States" published by the Society of Architectural Historians; many citations of RV, DSB, VSBA)

Tigerman, Stanley and James Stamp, "<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u> reviewed by Stanley Tigerman and James Stamp," Constructs (Yale Architecture), Spring 2010, pp. 7.

Tilghman, Shirley, "The President's Page: The Frist Campus Center Turns 10," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, November 17, 2010, Vol. 111, No. 4, p. 2

Valania, Jonathan, "Exiles on South Street," <u>Philadelphia City Paper</u>, November 4-11, 2010, pp. 12-18 (DSB featured on p. 14) Vasconcelos, Diogo, et al, "Denise Scott Brown," <u>Revista Nu</u>, No. 34, October 2010, pp. 43-49

VSBA's Modernization of Allentown Art Museum Under Way," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Architect: News and Events from the American Institute of Architects</u>, March 10, 2010 (News update on the renovation of the Allentown Art Museum)

Vinegar, Aron, "La Fantasie du Canard et du Hangar Décoré," in: Dreamlands: Des parcs d'attractions aux cités du futur, ed. Marion Diez, Irène Tsuji, and Julie Houis, Paris: Éditions du Centre Pompidou, 2010, pp. 194-198

von Moos, Stanislaus, "The City as Spectacle: A View from the Gondola," <u>Retrospecta 2009-2010</u>, Cambridge, MA: Yale School of Architecture, 2010, p. 9 (lecture excerpt in Spring Lecture Series insert; cites RV & DSB and their use of "Venice as a stage for spectacular variations on the theme of the 'decorated shed")

Waxman, Lori, "When Vegas had something to teach," <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, November 26, 2010; <u>http://www.chicagotribune.com/entertainment/events/ct-ott-1126-galleries-review-20101126.0,1070352.story</u> (review of Las Vegas Studio show at Graham Foundation, Chicago)

Weinstein, Norman, "Book Review: Sage Architectural Reflections from Architecture's 'Athena': Denise Scott Brown's "Having Words" distills a lifetime of theorizing and practice into practical and succinct guidance for thriving through difficult times," <u>ArchNewsNow.com</u>, April 27, 2010; <u>http://www.archnewsnow.com/features/Feature330.htm</u>

"What We Learned: The Yale Las Vegas Studio & the Work of Venturi Scott Brown & Associates," <u>Retrospecta 2009-2010</u>, Cambridge, MA: Yale School of Architecture, 2010, p. 18-19 (includes interview w/ RV & DSB and insert section "Exhibition Checklist"; also in Writings by DSB)

Whitaker, Craig, "Rebuilding from Below the Bottom: Haiti," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, 2010, forthcoming special issue (cites RV & decorated shed)

"Women of Distinction: Nancy Rogo Trainer, Principal," <u>Philadelphia Business</u> <u>Journal</u>, November 26 – December 2, 2010, p. B9

Zeiger, Mimi, "Pop Rules: Weighing the legacy of the Yale Las Vegas studio," <u>Architect</u>, March 2010, pp. 40-41;

<u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/conferences/pop-rules.aspx</u> (re RV & DSB at Yale symposium "Architecture After Las Vegas" (Jan 2010) and companion exhibition "What We Learned: The Yale Las Vegas Studio")

<u>2011</u>

Adamson, Glenn, and Jane Pavitt, eds., <u>Postmodernism: Style and Subversion 1970-1990</u>, London: V&A Publishing, 2011 (catalogue for exhibition running September 24, 2011 through January 8, 2012; includes an essay by DSB, "Our Postmodernism" [see Writings by DSB])

Adelson, Fred B., "House Beautiful: Alessi exhibit at The Philadelphia Museum of Art celebrates aesthetics of housewares," <u>Courier Post</u>, p. 1C-2C, January 29, 2011 (exhibition includes Alessi tea & coffee service by RV)

AIA Pennsylvania, "Citation of Merit: Haverford College Campus Master Plan," <u>Pennsylvania Architect 2011: 2011 Architectural Excellence Awards</u>, Louisville, KY: Innovative Publishing Ink, 2011, p. 23; <u>http://www.mydigitalpublication.com/publication/?i=76023</u>

Anthony, "Postmodernism: Style and Subversion, 1970-1990," <u>Time's Flow Stemmed</u>, October 8, 2011; <u>http://timesflowstemmed.com/2011/10/08/postmodernism-style-and-</u><u>subversion-1970-1990/</u> (blog; review of V&A PoMo Exhibition; cites RV & DSB; complains that literature is not represented)

"Architecture film," <u>The Republic</u>, June 19, 2011; <u>http://www.therepublic.com/view/local_story/Architecture_film_1308540957/</u> (Program announcement: Columbia Indiana Architectural Archives showing short film on Pritzker Prize winners who designed buildings in Columbus, including RV)

Arizuno, Lee, "Dancing About Architecture: Postmodernism at the V&A," <u>The</u> <u>Quietus</u> (blog); December 6, 2011; <u>http://thequietus.com/articles/07498-</u> <u>postmodernism</u> (review of PoMo show; cites RV & DSB, *LLV*, and features photos of them in LV desert)

"Artists in Residence: Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown & Associates," <u>Fabric</u> <u>Workshop and Museum</u>, website, 2011;

http://fabricworkshopandmuseum.org/Artists/ArtistDetail.aspx?ArtistId=9fc9fcb5f545-47f8-9f91-aee0af1d5d93 (textile designs created by RV, DSB, & SI)

Baer, Geoffrey, Producer, "Architect Robert A.M. Stern: Presence of the Past," Chicago: WTTW, 2011 (DVD, documentary film; features brief material on RV & DSB; video also available online at <u>http://video.wttw.com/video/1855528728/</u> and <u>http://www.wttw.com/main.taf?p=81,3</u>)

Barba, José Juan, "ROBERT VENTURI. Contemporary classicals, TODAY," <u>metalocus</u> (blog), November 20, 2011;

<u>http://www.metalocus.es/content/en/blog/robert-venturi-contemporary-classicals-today</u> (features John Thornton's video of RV, see below; also Frank Hanswijk portrait of RV & DSB and photos of Vanna Venturi House)

Bayley, Stephen, "Irony Bites," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, October 19, 2011, p. 24 (review of V&A PoMo show; cites RV and Sainsbury Wing)

Bear, Rob, "Louis Kahn's 1-bedroom Esherick House continues to linger on the market," <u>Yahoo! News Network</u>, July 18, 2011; <u>http://curbed.com/archives/2011/07/18/louis-kahns-esherick-house-continues-to-linger-on-the-market.php</u> (cite's RV's Vanna Venturi House as neighboring property)

Bear, Rob, "A Midcentury Modern Gem Called the 'Athens of the Prairie,"" <u>Curbed</u> (blog); December 19, 2011; <u>http://curbed.com/archives/2011/12/19/a-midcentury-modern-gem-called-the-athens-of-the-prairie.php</u> (re Notable architecture of Columbus, IN, sponsored by J. Irwin Miller; cites RV)

Begier Jr., Harry P., "Nothing wrong with 'plain vanilla," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 23, 2011, p. A19 (reader response to Inga Saffron's "Respectable Lenfest Hall," <u>Phila Inq</u>, Aug. 19, 2011)

Blake, Jim, "The History of Postmodernism," Lecture Series, posted online July 11, 2011; <u>http://www.theblissengine.com/blog/jim-blake-lecture-series/</u> and <u>http://vimeo.com/26298379</u> (Part 2 refers to RV's ideas)

Blanc, Françoise, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Learning from Shanghai," <u>Architecture Aujourd'hui</u>, No. 382, March-April 2011, pp. 16-43 (includes excerpts of DSB's essay "Words About Architecture," from <u>Having Words</u> [2009] and RV & DSB's essay, "Two Naifs in Japan," from <u>Iconography and Electronics Upon a</u> <u>Generic Architecture</u> [1996])

"Brady backs Venturi and Scott Brown for RIBA Gold Medal," <u>bdonline</u>, October 6, 2011; <u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/news/brady-backs-post-modernists-for-riba-gold-medal-2012/5025801.article</u>

Burstein, Julie, "Intertwined Creativity," in: <u>Spark: How Creativity Works</u>, New York: HarperCollins Publishers, 2011, pp. xii, 172-185, Notes 175, 176, 178, 179, 182 (Chapter on creative partnership dynamic re RV & DSB)

Caldenby, Claes, and Erik Nygaard, eds., <u>Arkitekturteoriernas Historia</u>, Stockholm: Forskningsrådet Formas, 2011, pp. 148, 428, 431-33, 437, 440, 447, 449 (in Swedish; several citations of RV, esp. in chapter on Postmodernism, including an image from *LLV*)

Cataluccio, Francesco M., "T come Tracce/T as in Tracks," <u>Inventario No. 4</u>, Mantova, Italy: Corraini Edizioni, 2011, p. 89 (Franklin Court)

Chatfield-Taylor, Adele, "The American Academy in Rome," in: <u>City Secrets: Rome –</u> <u>The Essential Insider's Guide</u>, ed. Robert Kahn, New York: Fang Duff Kahn Publishers, 2011, pp. 290-291 (cites RV as one of "many great Americans" who spent time there)

<u>Columbus, Indiana: Innovation in Design – Introduction to the Cummins</u> <u>Foundation Program: Pritzker Prize Winners</u>, Columbus, IN: Columbus Indiana Architectural Archives, 2011 (DVD documentary; includes RV and Fire station No. 4)

Cooke, Julian, "Denise Scott Brown," <u>Architecture South Africa</u>, September/October 2011, p. 1 (Editor's Note re DSB's being awarded honorary doctorate)

"Contemporary Arts Museum Houston presents 'The Spectacular of Vernacular,"" <u>Your Houston News</u>, July 26, 2011;

http://www.yourhoustonnews.com/greater_houston/entertainment/article_11e3cb7ab7d0-11e0-963b-001cc4c002e0.html (cites LLV as basis for design of this exhibition)

Craven, Jackie, "Happy Birthday, Robert Venturi," <u>about.com</u>, June 25, 2011 (short statement re RV on his birthday); <u>http://architecture.about.com/b/2011/06/25/happy-birthday-robert-venturi.htm</u>

Craven, Jackie, "The Vanna Venturi House," <u>about.com</u>, 2011 (short statement re Vanna Venturi House; part of a larger photo-essay "Pictures of Modern and

Postmodern Houses"); <u>http://architecture.about.com/od/greatbuildings/ig/Modern-and-Postmodern-Houses/Vanna-Venturi-House.htm</u>

Crimmins, Peter, "Renovated Allentown Museum reopens with dazzling new space," <u>NewsWorks</u>, October 15, 2011; <u>http://www.newsworks.org/index.php/art-</u> <u>entertainment-sports/item/28334-renovated-allentown-museum-reopens-with-</u> <u>dazzling-new-space</u>

Crosbie, Michael, "Yale Tigerman Exhibit Shows Architect's Influences," <u>The Hartford Courant</u>, October 2, 2011; <u>http://www.courant.com/news/opinion/hc-op-crosbie-tigerman-yale-1002-20111002,0,6446572.story</u> (cites RV as an influence)

Cross, Stephanie, "Review: Architecture: Windsor Style Wars 1984-2011," <u>The</u> <u>Guardian</u>, June 26, 2011; <u>http://m2m.tmcnet.com/news/2011/06/26/5597531.htm</u> (chronicle of Prince Charles's involvement in UK architecture; cites RV & DSB re Sainsbury Wing)

"Curtis Institute of Music, Lenfest Hall," in "Urban Construction," mailer from INTECH Contractors & Construction Managers, June 2011

Darwent, Charles, "Postmodernism: Style and Subversion, Victoria & Albert Museum, London," <u>The Independent</u>, September 25, 2011; <u>http://www.independent.co.uk/arts-entertainment/art/reviews/postmodernism-style-and-subversion-victoria-amp-albert-museum-london-2360371.html</u>

Daugherty, Michael, "Lost Vegas," Hollywood Bowl, May 29, 2011; <u>http://www.hollywoodbowl.com/philpedia/piece-detail.cfm?id=3277</u> (West Coast Premiere at Walt Disney Concert Hall in Los Angeles; music inspired by RV & DSB's LLV)

Davidson, Jenni, "The postmodern look: Postmodernism – Style and Subversion comes to the V&A," <u>Culture24</u>, October 5, 2011;

<u>http://www.culture24.org.uk/art/art365592</u> (review of PoMo show at V&A; acknowledges RV & DSB as "some of the earliest postmodernists," cites LV studio; includes photos of RV & DSB in LV desert)

Denby, Jonathan, "Introducing the Architecture and Design Film Festival," <u>Examiner</u>, October 18, 2011; <u>http://www.examiner.com/world-travel-in-new-york/introducing-the-tribeca-architecture-and-design-film-festival</u> ("legendary architect Robert Venturi" attended 2010 festival)

"Design Profile: Haverford College, Campus Master Plan: Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, Inc.," <u>Context</u>, Fall/Winter 2011, pp. 42-43

DesignTex, "Varick Street Global Headquarters," Internal Memo; October, 2011 (description and elevations of interior designs for 50th anniversary, featuring RV & DSB photo and bio)

Didelon, Valéry, <u>La Controverse *Learning from Las Vegas*</u>, Wavre, Belgium: Éditions Mardaga, 2011 (in French)

Dobrin, Peter, "Curtis Institute Annex Takes Shape," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 19, 2011;

<u>http://www.philly.com/philly/blogs/artswatch/Curtis_Institute_Annex_Takes_Shape.</u> <u>html?text=med&c=y</u>

Dobrin, Peter, "Curtis is playing to the world, and thriving," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 5, 2011; <u>http://articles.philly.com/2011-12-05/news/30477964_1_classical-</u><u>music-new-technology-conservatory</u>

Dobrin, Peter, "Lenfest Hall opens a new era for Curtis Institute of Music," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, September 6, 2011;

http://www.philly.com/philly/columnists/peter_dobrin/20110906_Lenfest_Hall_opens_____a_new_era_for_Curtis_Institute_of_Music.html

Donohoe, Victoria, "Solo Series 2011' explores art's middle ground," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, September 16, 2011;

<u>http://www.philly.com/philly/entertainment/arts/129900888.html</u> (cites RV as influence for artist Erin Murray's drawings of the built environment)

dos Sousa, Paulo, "Dialogue between Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," <u>Jornal Arquitectos</u>, No. 242, July/August/September 2011, pp. 32-33 (recorded March 4, 2011; in English & Portuguese; also in Writings About VSBA)

Downey, Sally A., "Weld Coxe, 81; promoted architects," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, March 24, 2011, p. B6; http://www.philly.com/philly/obituaries/20110324 Weld Coxe 81 promoted archit

<u>ects.html</u> (cites RV designed house and studio on Block Island, RI)

Duany, Andrés, "New Urbanism: The Case for Looking Beyond Style," <u>Metropolis</u>, April 2011, p. 79 (cites RV & DSB Las Vegas and Levittown studies)

Dunlop, Beth, <u>Building a Dream: The Art of Disney Architecture</u>, New York: Disney Editions, 2011, pp. 14, 15, 47, 94-96, 108, 137, 150, 152, 153, 156, 166-169, 201, book flap (Reedy Creek Fire Station, McDonald's, Celebration bank, Frank G. Wells building)

Dvir, Noam, "Interview with Denise Scott Brown," <u>Haaretz</u>, November 27, 2011

Erbani, Francesco, "La Post Citta," <u>La Repubblica</u>, Vol. 36, No. 26, February 1, 2011, p. 55 (interview w/ DSB; also in Writings by DSB) [BIBLIO A]

Everett, Jennifer, "Westphal to renovate URBN Center," <u>The Triangle</u>, November 4, 2011; <u>http://thetriangle.org/2011/11/04/westphal-to-renovate-urbn-center/</u> (cites RV as designer of original building)

"Exhibitions – Las Vegas Studio: Images from the Archives of Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Journal of Architectural Historians,</u> 2011, pp. 375 - 376

Falcone, Alissa, "Drexel's future highlighted at Convocation: Speakers promote University's partnership with Academy of Natural Sciences," <u>The Triangle</u>, September 30, 2011; <u>http://thetriangle.org/2011/09/30/drexel%E2%80%99s-futurehighlighted-at-convocation/</u> (cites RV & DSB as architects of recently acquired ISI building, to house Drexel's studio-based programs)

Farrell, Terry, <u>Interiors and the Legacy of Postmodernism</u>, London: Laurence King Publishing Ltd, 2011, pp. 7, 67 (cites RV, DSB, C&C)

Fausch, Deborah, Exhibition review, "Las Vegas Studio: Images from the Archives of Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural</u> <u>Historians</u>, Vol. 70, No. 3, September 2011

Figueira, Jorge, "Interview: Denise Scott Brown – I Encourage Young Women to Risk It and Young Men to Discipline Themselves," <u>Jornal Arquitectos</u>, No. 242, July/August/September 2011, pp. 28-31 (in English & Portuguese; also in Writings by DSB)

Filler, Martin, "London's Apocalypse Then & Now," <u>The New York Review of Books</u>, Vol. LVIII, No. 20, December 22, 2011, pp. 44, 46-67 (cites RV, DSB, *LLV* as part of V&A PoMo show)

Filler, Martin, "Seems Like Old Times: Reassessing the rise and fall of Postmodern architecture," <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 2011, p. 33

Fisher, Frederick, "Venturi's Rome," in: <u>City Secrets: Rome – The Essential Insider's</u> <u>Guide</u>, ed. Robert Kahn, New York: Fang Duff Kahn Publishers, 2011, pp. 86-87 (how RV wrote C&C following his fellowship in the American Academy in Rome, and that most of the photographic examples in C&C are of places in Rome)

Foster, Hal, The Art-Architecture Complex, New York City: Verso Books, 2011

Fournier, Colin, "The Legacy of Postmodernism," in: <u>Interiors and the Legacy of</u> <u>Postmodernism</u>, by Terry Farrell, London: Laurence King Publishing Ltd, 2011, pp. 8-11 (cites RV, C&C)

Fox, Tina Isen, "Designing for the Way We Live: How cultural heritage shaped the visions of four unique architects," <u>Chutzpah</u>, Winter 2011, pp. 56-60 (features DSB, "The Grandmother of Architecture" and includes photos of Perelman Quad at U. Penn and Congregation Beth El)

Freeman, Belmont, "Kevin Roche: Architecture as Environment," Design Observer, May 16, 2011; <u>http://places.designobserver.com/feature/kevin-roche-architecture-as-</u><u>environment/26558/</u> (cites RV as contemporary of KR)

Friedman, Bernard, <u>American Homes</u> (DVD), Los Angeles: Flying Mind, 2011 (includes segments with DSB & RV; booklet includes photos & bios of both)

Friedman, Sally, "A home built on art," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 11, 2011; <u>http://articles.philly.com/2011-11-11/news/30387366 1 outdoor-art-art-classes-architect</u> (cites RV)

Gianakaris, Niki, "Drexel Begins Construction of Westphal College's URBN Center," <u>Media Newswire</u>, October 27, 2011; <u>http://media-</u> newswire.com/release_1161024.html

Giufrè, Maurizio, "Le inutili papere che imbellettano le metropolis," <u>Il Manifesto</u>, February 6, 2011, p. 11-12 (review of LLV, RV & DSB)

Greenwood, Katherine F., "DaSilva '85 showcases summer house designs," <u>Princeton</u> <u>Alumni Weekly: The Weekly Blog</u>, August 19, 2011; <u>http://blogs.princeton.edu/paw/2011/08/dasilva_85_show.html</u> (cites RV's endorsement of DaSilva's books, see Writings about VSBA and Writings by RV) **Gruber, Michael**, ed., <u>Collab Journal 2011</u>, Philadelphia: Philadelphia Museum of Art, 2011, pp. 4-5 (cites RV & DSB 1994 winners of Collab Design Excellence Award)

Guide, Alicia, "Architects Unveil Preliminary Drawings for Narberth Avenue Bridge," <u>Narberth-Bala Cynwyd Patch</u>, February 17, 2011; <u>http://balacynwyd.patch.com/articles/architects-unveil-preliminary-drawings-for-narberth-avenue-bridge</u>

Guiney, Anne and Brandan Crain, <u>By the City/For the City: An Atlas of Possibility</u> for the Future of New York, New York: Institute for Urban Design, 2011 (cites DSB as a jurist)

Holland, Charles, "London loves," <u>fantastic journal</u> (blog), July 25, 2011; <u>http://fantasticjournal.blogspot.com/2011/07/london-loves.html</u> (review of DSB's "In defence of the Sainsbury Wing," <u>Building Design</u>, July 22, 2011)

Holland, Charles, and Jack Pringle, "Should the Venturis be given this year's RIBA Gold Medal?" <u>Building Design</u>, October 21, 2011; <u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/comment/should-the-venturis-be-given-this-</u> <u>year%E2%80%99s-riba-gold-medal?/5026459.article</u> (Pro & con opinion)

Hutton, Thomas, "Two Ways: Dan Graham and the Architecture of Mies van der Rohe and Robert Venturi," <u>Retrospecta YSOA 2010/2011</u>, p. 82 (Elective course description, included under "Art in Architecture 1945-1965: 3231B – Stanislaus von Moos")

Iovine, Julie V., "History, Repeating Itself," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, December 21, 2011; <u>http://online.wsj.com/article/SB10001424052970203430404577094450508750044.ht</u> <u>ml?mod=googlenews_wsj</u> (review of V&A show; cites RV, DSB, SI, *LLV*)

James, Jenepher, "Denise Scott Brown – A Personal Memoir," <u>Architecture South</u> <u>Africa</u>, September/October 2011, pp. 13-14 (Tribute to DSB)

Jencks, Charles and FAT, "Radical Post-Modernism," <u>Architectural Design</u>, Vol. 81, No. 5, Profile No. 213, September/October 2011 (citations/photos throughout re RV, DSB, VSBA)

John-Hall, Annette, "Disharmony on Avenue of the Arts" (online version: "Jamaican Jerk Hut vs. Symphony Hall"), <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 7, 2011; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/news/local/20110107</u> <u>Annette John-Hall_Jamaican_Jerk_Hut_vs_Symphony_House.html?page=2&c=y</u> (cites RV & DSB as owners of lot that neighbors JJH, with whom they've cooperated for years)

Julius, Corinne, "Status symbols: Charles Jencks' townhouse embraces postmodernism, kitsch and theory of 'cosmic time," <u>The Independent</u>, October 7, 2011; <u>http://www.independent.co.uk/life-style/house-and-home/property/status-</u> <u>symbols-charles-jencks-townhouse-embraces-postmodernism-kitsch-and-theory-of-</u> <u>quotcosmic-timequot-2366758.html#</u> (cites RV: they "disagreed...that a sign and a symbol are the same thing")

Kaminer, Tahl, <u>Architecture, Crisis and Resuscitation: The reproduction of post-</u> <u>Fordism in late-twentieth-century architecture</u>, New York: Routledge, 2011 (citations of and references to RV, DSB, VSBA throughout) **Keegan, Edward**, "Weld Coxe, Hon. AIA, Dies at 81," <u>ARCHITECT</u>, March 18, 2011; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/business/weld-coxe-hon-aia-dies-at-81.aspx</u> (Quotes RV re WC as client)

Kent, Sarah, "Postmodernism: Style and Subversion 1970-1990, V&A," <u>The Arts</u> <u>Desk</u>, September 23, 2011; <u>http://www.theartsdesk.com/visual-arts/postmodernism-</u> <u>style-and-subversion-1970-1990-va</u>

Kimmelman, Michael, "Pleasures of Life in the Slow Lane," <u>The New York Times</u>, November 7, 2011; <u>http://www.nytimes.com/2011/11/08/arts/design/a-bike-lane-</u> <u>perch-for-the-urban-show.html? r=1&emc=eta1</u> (cites RV & DSB re LV thesis of "how we see cities differently at different speeds")

Klein, Julia M., "All the President's Men," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, January 4, 2011; <u>http://online.wsj.com/article/SB10001424052748704774604576035873775375418.ht</u> <u>ml?mod=googlenews_wsj</u> (cites RV & DSB's Franklin Court in comparison to new President's House historic site on Independence Mall)

Klemek, Christopher, <u>The Transatlantic Collapse of Urban Renewal</u>, Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 2011, pp. 3, 7, 79-80, 96, 97, 100-103, 175, 176, 184-186, 194-199, 212-214, 216, 235, 270 (n.13), 288-89 (ns.18-19), dust jacket endorsement by DSB. (Includes the fight against Philadelphia's Crosstown Expressway and DSB's role as advocate for communities along South Street; see also Writings by DSB.)

Knight, David, "The postmodern plan" and "Times of the signs," <u>Architecture Today</u>, No. 221, September 2011, pp. 4-8 and 13 (cites RV, DSB, and "Signs of Life" & "Learning from Levittown" studies)

Kotze, Paul, "Citation: Denise Scott Brown for Doctor of Architecture (Honoris Causa)," Graduation Ceremony booklet, University of the Witswatersrand, Johannesburg, July 21, 2011 (introduction/bio to accompany DSB's video address to Univ of Witswatersrand, July 21, 2011; see also Writings by DSB)

Kotze, Paul, "Citation," <u>Architecture South Africa</u>, September/October 2011, pp. 14-15 (DSB bio)

Kullack, Tanja, <u>Architecture: A Woman's Profession</u>, Berlin: Jovis Verlag, 2011, pp. 40-41, 45-46, 113-114, 126-127, 132, 134-139, 149-150, 170-172 (English and German editions; changing demographic toward more women entering field of architecture and how that stands to change the profession; includes segments by DSB; also in Writings by DSB)

Kunzru, Hari, "Postmodernism: from the cutting edgeto the museum," <u>The</u> <u>Guardian</u>, September 15, 2011;

<u>http://www.guardian.co.uk/artanddesign/2011/sep/15/postmodernism-cutting-edge-to-museum</u> (re V&A PoMo exhibition; cites RV & DSB)

Lamster, Mark, "Up, Up, and Away," <u>Architect</u>, July 2011, pp. 76,78-79 (review of Bjark Ingels, <u>Yes is More</u>, Köln: Evergreen GmbH, 2009; cites RV)

"Lenfest Hall," <u>Grey Area: Provocations on the Future of Preservation</u>, Design Philadelphia, 2011 (Curtis Institute, Lenfest Hall) Lerner, Nathan, "Hiller curates Art Museum show by Iraqi architect," <u>Chestnut Hill</u> <u>Local</u>, September 20, 2011; <u>http://chestnuthilllocal.com/blog/2011/09/20/hiller-</u> <u>curates-art-museum-show-by-iraqi-architect/</u> (article about Kathy Hiesinger, curating Zaha Hadid exhibition at PMA; cites her prior book, <u>Robert Venturi, Denise</u> <u>Scott Brown and Steven Izenour at Acadia Summer Arts Program</u> [see full listing above])

"Local Blogger Shares His Love of Philly Architecture," <u>Philadelphia Weekly</u>, November 18, 2011 (cites RV & "Gild House" [sic]); <u>http://blogs.philadelphiaweekly.com/style/tag/robert-venturi/</u>

"London," <u>Domus Guide to Architecture</u> (Version 1.0), Milan: Editoriale Domus SpA, 2011 (National Gallery photos; Software: iPhone, iPod touch; Available from <u>http://itunes.apple.com/it/app/londra-domus-guide-di-</u> <u>architettura/id446109511?mt=8</u>)

Louw, Etienne, "Learning from Denise Scott Brown," <u>Architecture South Africa</u>, September/October 2011, p. 13 (Tribute to DSB)

Makower, Tim, "Postmodernism and the Rebirth of Architectural Storytelling," in: <u>Interiors and the Legacy of Postmodernism</u>, by Terry Farrell, London: Laurence King Publishing Ltd, 2011, pp. 183-187 (cites RV, C&C)

Matero, Frank G., "Ben's House," <u>penndesign/now: 2010</u>, Philadelphia: University of Pennsylvania School of Design, 2011, pp. 34-35 (re exhibition on Franklin Court held at Penn's Architectural Archives in 2009-2010)

Maymind, Alexander and Matthew Persinger, "Manhattanisms: RAM(S) vs. REM," <u>Pidgin Magazine</u>, 2011;11, pp. 208-219 (cites RV re theorizing postmodernism)

Marzo, Mauro, <u>L'architettura come testo e la figura di Colin Rowe</u>, Venezia: Università IUAV di Venezia: Marsilio, 2010 (VSB image of the Vegas Strip on pl. 172)

McGetrick, Brendan, "Interview: Denise Scott Brown, Philadelphia – Beijing, April 10th, 2011," <u>Domus China</u>, No. 055, July 2011, pp. 129-144 (in Chinese with English introduction; interview w/ DSB re. growing up in post-war South Africa, researching in America, and working in China; also in Writings by DSB)

McGuirk, Justin, "Has postmodernist design eaten itself?" <u>The Guardian</u>, September 12, 2011; <u>http://www.guardian.co.uk/artanddesign/2011/sep/12/postmodernist-design-v-and-a-retrospective</u> (re V&A PoMo exhibition; cites RV & DSB)

Mezzadra, Sandro, "Frammenti di polis," <u>Il Manifesto</u>, February 6, 2011, p. 11 (review of LLV, RV & DSB)

Milheiro, Ana Vaz, "The Architect's Wife," <u>Jornal Arquitectos</u>, No. 242, July/August/September 2011, pp. 2-3 (editorial; in English & Portuguese; cites DSB & RV)

Minnite, Diane, "Collab: Four Decades of Giving Modern and Contemporary Design," <u>Collab Journal 2011</u>, Philadelphia: Philadelphia Museum of Art, 2011, pp. 18-21 (features RV Sheraton Chair for Knoll, 1984) **Moore, Rowan**, "PoMo power: the return of postmodernism, <u>The Guardian</u>, September 4, 2011;

<u>http://www.guardian.co.uk/artanddesign/2011/sep/04/postmodernism-return-</u> <u>exhibition-rowan-moore</u> (re PoMo exhibition at V&A, featuring DSB)

Munro, Kathy, and Natalie Knight, "The Art of shaping professionals," <u>WITSReview</u>, Vol. 18, October 2011, pp. 30-35;

http://www.wits.ac.za/alumni/news/features/14187/professionals.html (cites Robert and Denise Scott Brown, RV, and DSB's honorary doctorate bestowed July 21, 2011)

"Museum Publications on Exhibitions and Collections Garner Awards," <u>Developments</u>, Vol. XX, No. 3, Fall 2011, p. 21 (Philadelphia Museum of Art magazine; features a photo of RV/Knoll Gothic Revival Chair in Paola Navone pattern, from <u>Art Museum Opposites</u>, by Katy Friedland and Marla K. Shoemaker; see above in Writings About VSBA)

"New documentary about 'Learning from Las Vegas' authors/architects to debut at Las Vegas Market," <u>homeaccentstoday.com</u>, January 17, 2011; <u>http://www.homeaccentstoday.com/blog/Designer_Insight/41781-</u> <u>New_documentary_about_Learning_from_Las_Vegas_authors_architects_to_debut_at_Las_Vegas_Market.php</u> (notice of screening of preview plus "Saving Lieb House" in Las Vegas)

"Nicholas Gianopulos to Receive Biddle Award for Lifetime Achievement," <u>Preservation Matters</u>, Spring 2011, p. 1 (article mentions RV)

"Obituary: Weld Coxe, 81," <u>Block Island Times</u>, March 21, 2011; <u>http://blockislandtimes.com/bookmark/12408931#site footer container</u> (cites RV, but names him as William Venturi!)

Ohtake, Miyoko, "Robert Venturi Print Collection", <u>dwell: At Home In The Modern</u> <u>World</u>, February 2, 2011; <u>http://www.dwell.com/travel-reports/article/robert-venturi-</u> <u>print-collection</u> (Cites Venturi portfolio drawing series)

Oliver, Sharon, "Corporate charitable contributors," <u>Philadelphia Business Journal</u>, April 29, 2011, p. B14 (VSBA ranked #54 among 2009 data)

Ouroussoff, Nicolai, "Wartime Architects: Creating Amid Chaos," <u>New York Times</u>, June 1, 2011; <u>http://www.nytimes.com/2011/06/02/arts/design/architecture-in-</u> <u>uniform-in-montreal-review.html? r=1</u> (cites RV, C&C)

"Our Postmodernism," <u>PIN-UP</u>, Fall Winter 2011, pp. 70-75 (previously published in <u>Postmodernism: Style and Subversion 1970-1990</u>, ed. Glenn Adamson and Jane Pavitt, London: V&A Publishing, 2011)

Pacheco, Mónica, Book Review: Having Words, by Denise Scott Brown (London: AA, 2009), <u>Jornal Arquitectos</u>, No. 242, July/August/September 2011, pp. 125-126 (in English & Portuguese)

"Park & Ride at Pembroke North in Wayne," Main Line Times, September 21, 2011, p. 1 (Real Estate section, ad cites RV)

Pearson, Marjanne, "A Tribute to Weld Coxe," <u>Marketer</u>, Vol. 30, No. 4, August 2011, pp. 7, 8-20 (cites RV, VSBA and Coxe-Hayden House and Studio, Block Island; RV's tribute on p. 18, also in Writings by RV)

Pierce, Ellen, "The Architecture of Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Democratic and Dangerous," <u>Lehigh Review</u> 19, no. 5, 2011.

Philagrafika, <u>The Graphic Unconscious</u>, Philadelphia: Philagrafika, 2011, 204, 208 (exhibition catalog; cites RV's Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego, twice)

"Postmodernism: Style and Subversion, 1970-1990," London: V&A Museum, 2011; (teacher's resource – PowerPoint presentation; includes slides of RV & DSB in LV desert)

 $\underline{http://media.vam.ac.uk/media/website/uploads/files/teachers_resource_postmodernis} \\ \underline{m.pdf}$

"Profile: Denise Scott Brown," <u>Wits Weekly</u>, Issue 29, August 10, 2011; <u>http://www.wits.ac.za/newsroom/newsitems/201108/13487/news item 13487.html</u> (enewsletter that links to DSB bio and video address on occasion of her receiving Honorary Doctor of Architecture degree, July 21, 2011; see also Writings by DSB)

Ramirez, Enrique, Book Review: <u>Neo-avant-garde and Postmodern: Postwar</u> <u>Architecture in Britain and Beyond</u>, ed. Mark Crinson and Claire Zimmerman (Yale U Press, 2010), in: <u>Constructs: Yale Architecture</u>, Fall 2011, p. 19 (review of book that includes RV & DSB; see full citation in Writings about VSBA)

"Recently released: <u>Learning in Las Vegas</u>, by Charles Atwood and David M. Schwarz, W.W. Norton, 2010," in: <u>Constructs: Yale Architecture</u>, Fall 2011, p. 23 (cites RV & DSB)

Restemeyer, Virginia, and E.I. Weiner, <u>Hip & Hidden Philadelphia: The unexpected</u> <u>house in a city of tradition</u>, Philadelphia: Probasco Haus Press, 2011, pp. 120, 130-131 (includes Vanna Venturi House)

"Robert Venturi + Denise Scott Brown: 'Orchestra Hall' Scarf and 'Notebook' Necktie," <u>Objects of Change: Art Auction + Exhibition</u>, London: Article 25, 2011 (catalogue of items donated for charity auction)

"Robert Venturi on the Sainsbury Wing," <u>ArchTalks</u>, July 6, 2011; <u>http://archtalks.com/archtalks-home/2011/7/6/robert-venturi-on-the-sains</u> (Video interview featuring Robert Venturi)

Rosenberg, David, "Long Shadow," <u>Building Design</u>, November 9, 2011 (review of <u>Radical Postmodernism</u>, ed. Charles Jencks and FAT, London, Wiley, 2011)

Rubio, Emmanuel, <u>Vers une Architecture Cathartique (1945-2001)</u>, Paris: Editions Donner Lieu, 2011, pp. 145-147, 149 (citations of Vanna Venturi House [w/ photo], RV, DSB)

Russell-Clarke, Jo, "Venturi, the Platypus and 5000+," <u>PLACE</u>, November 2011, p. 9; <u>http://www.placemagazine.com.au/</u> (cites <u>LLV</u>, RV, DSB, SI; features "I AM A MONUMENT" sketch)

Sabinson, Allen, "Spectacular News: Drexel's URBN Center," e-newsletter for Drexel Antoinette Westphal College of Media Arts & Design, October 4, 2011 (gives brief history of RV & ISI building)

Saffron, Inga, "Respectable Lenfest Hall," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 19, 2011, pp. D1, D5;

http://www.philly.com/philly/columnists/inga_saffron/20110819_Changing_Skyline Design of Curtis Institute s Lenfest Hall has strong points but lacks spark.htm l

Saitowitz, Stanley, "Learning from the Veld," <u>Architecture South Africa</u>, September/October 2011, p. 12 (Tribute to DSB)

Sarfatti-Larson, Magali, "Unanswered query about the Kimmel," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, May 5, 2011 (letter to the editor reminding that RV won the int'l competition to build the Kimmel Center)

Semes, Steven W., "Modern Roman Masters: Armando Brasini," <u>The View from</u> <u>Rome</u> (blog site), October 25, 2011; <u>http://traditional-</u> <u>building.com/Steve_Semes/?m=201110</u> (cites RV, C&C)

Semes, Steven W., "Modern' Rome," in: <u>City Secrets: Rome – The Essential Insider's</u> <u>Guide</u>, ed. Robert Kahn, New York: Fang Duff Kahn Publishers, 2011, pp. 302-306 (points out that RV endorses Armando Brasini in C&C, who is otherwise relegated to obscurity)

"Signs of the Times," <u>Architecture Today</u>, No. 221, September 2011, pp. 12-13 (exhibition review of "Postmodernism: Style and Subversion 1970 – 1990, V&A London, 24 Sept – 15 January, includes photos of RV & DSB in Las Vegas desert w/ skyline)

Society of American Registered Architects, <u>SARAscope</u>, November-December 2011, pp. 32, 43 (DSB & RV listed as Honorary Members and winners of 2010 International Award)

Song, Steven, "Architecture in the Givenness: Toward the Difficult Whole," <u>Archinect.com</u>, 2011; Part 1:

http://archinect.com/features/article/2216621/architecture-in-the-givenness-towardthe-difficult-whole-again-part-1; Part 2:

 $\frac{http://archinect.com/features/article/2220223/architecture-in-the-givenness-toward-the-difficult-whole-again-part-2}{the-difficult-whole-again-part-2}$

Sooke, Alastair, "Post-modernism: Style and Subversion 1970-1990, V&A," <u>The</u> <u>Telegraph</u>, September 18, 2011; <u>http://www.telegraph.co.uk/culture/art/art-</u> <u>features/8765965/Post-modernism-Style-and-Subversion-1970-1990-VandA.html</u> (cites RV)

Sozanski, Edward J., "Art: Museum celebrates its new look," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, November 13, 2011; <u>http://articles.philly.com/2011-11-</u> 13/news/30394206_1_allentown-art-museum-samuel-h-kress-regional-museums

(Allentown Art Museum)

Stierli, Martino, Venturis Grand Tour, Basel: Standpunkte, 2011 (in German)

Stoelker, Tom, "Vital Venturi," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, May 4, 2011, p. 34 (re Vanna Venturi House); <u>http://archpaper.com/news/articles.asp?id=5377</u>

"Symphony House Residents Ironically Don't Enjoy the Music," nakedphilly.com, March 17, 2011; <u>http://nakedphilly.com/graduate-hospital/symphony-house-</u><u>residents-ironically-dont-enjoy-the-music/</u> (cites RV & DSB as landlords to Jamaican Jerk Hut)

Tamas, Andrea, "Interview: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," ArchDaily.com, April 25, 2011; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/130389/interview-robert-venturi-denise-scott-brown-by-andrea-tamas/#more-130389</u>

Thomas, Helen and Adam Caruso, "Signs of the times," <u>Building Design</u>, September 30, 2011, pp. 20-21 (review of PoMo show at V&A; main illustration is of Franklin Court)

Thornton, John, "Robert Venturi: Architecture's Improper Hero," YouTube video in two parts, 2011; <u>http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BPuM7_5QPAg</u>

Triennale Design Museum, <u>Dream Factories: People, ideas and paradoxes of Italian</u> <u>design</u>, Milan: Triennale Design Museum, 2011, pp. 36-37, 317 (exhibition catalog; mentions RV and includes passage from C&C)

Van Schaik, Leon, <u>Meaning in Space: Housing the Visual Arts, or, Architectures for</u> <u>Private Collections</u>, Victoria, Australia: Lyonhousemuseum, 2011 (makes references to VSBA/RV/DSB's Sainsbury Wing addition to National Gallery, London)

Vinnitskaya, Irina, "Video: Robert Venturi," ArchDaily, August 1, 2011; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/154652</u> (features film by John Thornton shot in VSBA office on April 19, 2011, and links to RV & DSB interview with Andrea Tamas, posted to ArchDaily on April 25, 2011, both listed above)

von Kruse, Ingrid, <u>Eminent Architects</u>, Berlin: Jovis Verlag GmbH, 2011, pp. 8, 13, 148-156, 279, 283-284 (exhibition catalogue, DAM Frankfurt, Nov 18, 2011 – Jan 15, 2012; features DSB & RV)

Welton, J. Michael, "Masters of the Postmodern Universe," <u>Huffington Post</u>, November 4, 2011; <u>http://www.huffingtonpost.com/j-michael-welton/postmodern-art-new-york b 1072679.html</u> (preview of "Reconsidering Postmodernism" conference in NYC, Nov. 11-12, 2011; cites RV & DSB re Sainsbury Wing)

Wright, Herbert, "Postmodernism – what is the V&A take?" The Other Site, September 29, 2011; <u>http://herbertwright.wordpress.com/2011/09/29/postmodernism-what-is-the-va-take/</u> (review of V&A PoMo show)

Yellamraju, Vijaya, "Success Stories: Case Study Two: Rockefeller Hall Renovation – Harvard Divinity School, Cambridge, MA," in: <u>LEED-New Construction Project</u> <u>Management</u>, New York: McGraw-Hill, 2011, pp. 232-245

Zalot, Morgan, ed., "How to Save Your Marriage (In Only Six Words): Wisdom in coupledom from around town," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, June 2011, p. 71; posted online May 23, 2011,

http://www.phillymag.com/articles/how to save your marriage in only six words/? &&slide_jump=12 (BIBLIO A; includes a quote and photo of DSB & RV; also in BIBLIO E)

<u>2012</u>

"19th Annual Preservation Achievement Awards," <u>Preservation Matters</u>, Spring 2012, pp. 2, 4 (includes Curtis Institute of Music Lenfest Hall for Grand Jury Awards and Vanna Venturi House for 2012 AIA Philadelphia Landmark Building Award)

Abraham, Ben, "This week in Video Game Criticism: From the state of music games to Wu-Tang Clan," <u>Gamasutra</u>, May 1, 2012;

http://www.gamasutra.com/view/news/169393/This week in Video Game Criticism From the state of music games to WuTang Clan.php (cites RV on LV in an exploration of architecture as art form and how that relates to linear vs. nonlinear space)

<u>A Student, An Architect and 2 Chapels: Robert Venturi and Episcopal Academy's</u> <u>Class of 1944 Chapel</u>, Newtown Square, PA: The Episcopal Academy Crawford Campus Center Gallery, 2012 (booklet to accompany exhibition on EA campus, March 1 – April 5, 2012)

"Award Submissions," <u>Pennsylvania Architect 2012: Architectural Excellence</u> <u>Awards</u>; <u>http://www.mydigitalpublication.com/publication/?i=120213</u> (VSBA listed as submitting Allentown Art Museum, Lenfest Hall)

Baer, Geoffrey, Dan Andries, and Liz Reeves, Producers, <u>Architect Michael Graves</u>: <u>A Grand Tour</u>, Chicago: WTTW, forthcoming 2012 (documentary film; features brief interview footage of DSB; also in Writings by DSB)

Barnett, Robert Spencer, Hindsight Foresight: From the Founding to the Future of Five Ivy League Campuses, Creative Commons, October 2012 (references works and plans by VSBA)

Baruffi, Kathy, "Insider's Guide to Philadelphia," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, May 18, 2012; <u>http://online.wsj.com/article/SB10001424052702304743704577384031369215446.ht</u> <u>ml?KEYWORDS=denise+scott+brown#articleTabs%3Darticle</u> (DSB among those interviewed re favorite places in Philadelphia to visit)

"Beyond Retro X Fashion Bloggers," "Trendstop" (Blog), February 9, 2012; <u>http://blog.trendstop.com/2012/02/beyond-retro-x-fashion-bloggers/</u> (cites PoMo show at V&A and RV & DSB in particular as inspirations for collage-style art)

"Biographies of Designers: Robert Venturi," Vitra Design Museum (website), 2012; <u>http://www.design-museum.de/en/collection/biographies-of-</u> <u>designers/detailseiten/robert-venturi.html</u>

Borghi, Antonio, "Learning from Veria – Heritage as an Opportunity," <u>Well</u> <u>Designed and Built</u> (blog); January 11, 2012; http://welldesignedandbuilt.com/2012/01/11/learning-from-veria-heritage-as-an<u>opportunity/</u> (cites RV, DSB, *LLV* as basis for understanding cities and their architecture)

Bradbury, Dominic; with photographs by Richard Powers, <u>The Iconic Interior</u>: 1900 <u>to the present</u>, London: Thames & Hudson Ltd, September 24, 2012, pp. 164-167 (Cites Venturi, Scott Brown residence)

Brillembourg, Carlos, "Dan Graham with Carlos Brillembourg," The Brooklyn Rail, July-August 2012; <u>http://www.brooklynrail.org/2012/08/art/dan-graham-with-carlos-brillembourg</u> (frequent citations of RV)

Brin, Joseph G., "Living With Guild," "Point of View" (blog), <u>Metropolis Magazine</u>, February 9, 2012; <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/pov/20120209/living-with-guild</u> (re Guild House)

Brinkerhoff, Courtney, "A Student, An Architect, and 2 Chapels," CBR Productions, ParkerDigital, 2012; (video made to accompany exhibition at Episcopal Academy; posted online 3/12/12 as "Robert Venturi/Episcopal Academy Chapel" – <u>http://vimeo.com/38369471</u>)

Capps, Kriston, "Robert Venturi Retires," Architect, July 23, 2012; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/architects/robert-venturi-</u> <u>retires.aspx?cid=ABU:072412</u>

Chan, Kelly, "Robert Venturi Retires; Venturi, Scott Brown & Associates Rebrands and Chooses Strangely Appropriate Font," ArtInfo, July 30, 2012; <u>http://blogs.artinfo.com/objectlessons/2012/07/24/robert-venturi-retires-venturi-scott-</u> <u>brown-associates-rebrands-and-chooses-strangely-appropriate-font/</u>

Ciorra, Pippo and Sara Marini, <u>RE-CYCLE</u>, Milan: Mondadori Electa S.p.A., 2012, pp. 178-181 (segment on <u>Saving Lieb House</u>, by John Halpern & Jim Venturi)

R. Costanzo, Denise, "Venturi and Scott Brown as Functionalists: Venustas and the Decorated Shed," in Function-Purpose-Use: In Architecture and Urbanism, Berlin: Cloud- Cuckoo-Land, 2012, pp. 10-25; <u>http://www.tu-cottbus.de/wolkenkuckucksheim/</u> inhalt/en/issue/issues/112/Articles/2.1%20%20%20Costanzo.pdf

Décima, Juan, "Adiós a Las Vegas," <u>Arquitectura</u>, July 25, 2012; <u>http://arq.clarin.com/arquitectura/Adios-Vegas 0 743325913.html</u> (in Spanish; re RV retirement)

Edmund and Corrigan, <u>Cities of Hope : Remembered / Rehearsed</u>, London: Thames & Hudson, 2012, pp. 179 ('Learning From Bob and Denise' introduction screening presented by Jim Venturi on November 10, 2008)

Esperdy, Gabrielle, "The Incredible True Adventures of the Architectress in America," <u>The Design Observer Group</u>, September 9, 2012; <u>http://places.designobserver.com/feature/incredible-true-adventures-of-the-</u> <u>architectress-in-america/35578/</u> (References DSB's article "Room at the Top")

Filler, Martin, "Victory!" <u>The New York Review of Books</u>, Vol. LIX, No. 12, July 12, 2012, pp. 14, 16, 18 (review of books re new Barnes Museum in Philadelphia; cites RV & DSB as one of a few examples of famous husband & wife architectural teams)

Frankowski, Meg, "Philadelphia architect Robert Venturi retires at age 87," NewsWorks, July 26, 2012; <u>http://www.newsworks.org/index.php/local/item/41987</u>

Friedman, Nicole, "Center for Architecture Opens Two Exhibitions on Middle Eastern Architecture and Engineering in February," <u>PR Newswire</u>, February 21, 2012; <u>http://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/center-for-architecture-opens-twoexhibitions-on-middle-eastern-architecture-and-engineering-in-february-139820003.html (cites RV, DSB, VRSB)</u>

Friedman, Sally, "Dream come true: Two architects add livability to their blah home," <u>Inquirer</u>, January 27, 2012; <u>http://articles.philly.com/2012-01-</u> <u>27/news/30670819 1 dream-house-fireplace-architects</u> (re Cueto-Kearney home; cites them as alumnae of VSBA)

Goldberger, Paul, "A Fond Farewell to Robert Venturi, the Architect Who Taught Us to Stop Worrying and Love Las Vegas," <u>Vanity Fair</u>, August 2, 2012; <u>http://www.vanityfair.com/online/daily/2012/08/farewell-to-robert-venturi-las-vegas-architect#slide=1</u>

Gordon, Katerina, "Robert Venturi se retira," <u>Plataforma Arquitectura</u>, July 27, 2012; <u>http://www.plataformaarquitectura.cl/2012/07/27/robert-venturi-se-retira/</u>

Hahn, Ashley, "Robert Venturi retires, VSBA is born," PlanPhilly, July 24, 2012; http://planphilly.com/eyesonthestreet/2012/07/24/robert-venturi-retires-vsba-is-born/

Hawthorne, Christopher, "Critic's Notebook: Matthew Marks Gallery design blurs line between art, architecture," <u>LA Times</u>, January 29, 2012; <u>http://www.latimes.com/entertainment/news/la-ca-matthew-marks-</u> <u>20120129,0,3843722.story</u> (cites RV, *C&C*)

Hawthorne, Christopher, "Pritzker Prize goes to Wang Shu, 48-year-old Chinese architect," Los Angeles Times, February 27, 2012; <u>http://latimesblogs.latimes.com/culturemonster/2012/02/pritzker-prize-wang-shuarchitect.html</u> ("In 1991 the Pritzker jury blundered by giving the award to Robert Venturi without honoring Denise Scott Brown, his wife and collaborator.")

"History and mission of Children's Museum," Click 2 Houston, February 6, 2012; http://www.click2houston.com/History-and-mission-of-Children-Museum/-/1736084/8602290/-/eohn2vz/-/index.html (re Houston Children's Museum)

"Honoring Robert Venturi '44: A Student, An Architect and 2 Chapels," Connections, Summer 2012, p. 30 (review of EA exhibit of RV chapel designs)

Horne, Rebecca, "Treading on the (Google) Earth," <u>Wall Street</u> Journal, January 13, 2012; <u>http://blogs.wsj.com/ideas-market/2012/01/13/treading-on-the-google-earth/</u> (cites RV's "Leaving Las Vegas" [sic])

Horowitz, Daniel, <u>Consuming Pleasures: Intellectuals and Popular Culture in the</u> <u>Postwar World</u>, Philadelphia: University of Pennsylvania Press, 2012 (citations throughout, esp. Ch. 10, "Learning from Consumer Culture," re RV, DSB, SI, JV, *C&C* and *LLV*) Jacob, Sam, "Postmodernism: Style & Subversion 1970-1990," <u>Constructs: Yale</u> <u>Architecture</u>, Spring 2012, p. 12 (review of PoMo exhibition catalog; cites RV & DSB, *LLV*)

Jana, Reena, "Does the myth of the lone design visionary limit women architects?" SmartPlanet, May 15, 2012; <u>http://www.smartplanet.com/blog/design-</u> <u>architecture/does-the-myth-of-the-lone-design-visionary-limit-women-architects/6296</u> (cites RV/DSB Pritzker faux pas)

Kim, Jennifer, "EA Alumni and World-Renowned Architect Discusses Creating the School's Chapel," <u>Marple Newtown Patch</u>, March 28, 2012; <u>http://marplenewtown.patch.com/articles/ea-alumni-and-world-renowned-architect-</u> <u>discusses-creating-the-school-s-chapel</u> (re exhibition at Episcopal Academy on RV chapel designs; includes video by Courtney Brinkerhoff [see above listing])

Kim, Sun Joo, "Learning from Venturi and Scott Brown," <u>SmartPlanet</u>, August 15, 2012; <u>http://www.smartplanet.com/blog/design-architecture/learning-from-venturi-and-scott-brown/8200</u> (RV & DSB retirement; online link includes links to video by John, Thornton, "Robert Venturi: Architecture's Improper Hero," YouTube video in two parts, 2011 [see above in Writings about VSBA])

Koehler, Myrta, <u>BauNetzWoche</u> No. 276, June 29, 2012 (features RV's drawing, "I AM A MONUMENT." German online architecture magazine BauNetz (<u>www.baunetz.de</u>); an article on the conference "Spatial Perspectives", held at the University of Oxford on June 22.)

Kostelni, Natalie, "Renowned Phila. Architect retires, firm renamed," <u>Philadelphia</u> <u>Business Journal</u>, July 24, 2012;

 $\underline{http://www.bizjournals.com/philadelphia/blog/natalie-kostelni/2012/07/renowned-phila-architect-retires.html}$

Kries, Mateo, Louis Kahn The Power Of Architecture, Weil am Rhein: Vitra Design Museum, September 1, 2012, pp. 12, 25-26, 37, 42-44, 47, 186, 199, 257, 272, 275, 281. (Cites work of RV and DSB)

Kries, Mateo, <u>Pop Art Design</u>, Weil am Rhein: Vitra Design Museum, October 10, 2012, pp. 19, 114-119, 191. (Cites Las Vegas imagery by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown)

Lasn, Kalle and Adbusters Media Foundation, <u>Meme Wars: The Creative</u> <u>Destruction of Neoclassical Economics</u>, New York: Seven Stories Press, 2012 (reproduces DSB's Car View of the Strip, Las Vegas)

Lempieri, Jason, "Still Learning from Venturi: An Appreciation," <u>HiddenCityPhiladelphia</u>, July 25, 2012; <u>http://hiddencityphila.org/2012/07/still-</u> <u>learning-from-venturi/</u> (re RV retirement, legacy of ideas)

"Lenfest Hall: Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates," <u>Context</u>, Spring/Summer 2012, pp. 26-29 (featured in Design Profiles)

Lewis, Michael J., "Building Power. Face & Forum: The Art & Caricature of Frank Furness", <u>The Wall Street Journal</u>, November 7, 2012;

<u>http://online.wsj.com/article/SB10001424052970203630604578074961417417452.ht</u> <u>ml</u> (Quotes RV)

Lind, Diana, "Philly Forward," <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 2012, pp. 54-56 (cites RV/DSB "I am a Monument")

Lui, Ann Lok, "Working in the Shadows," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, April 25, 2012; <u>http://www.archpaper.com/news/articles.asp?id=6016</u> (Cites RV and DSB regarding the Pritzker Prize)

Mabaso, Alaina, "PBS film crew visits Venturi house in Chestnut Hill," <u>NewsWorks</u>, May 4, 2012; <u>http://www.newsworks.org/index.php/arts-and-culture-</u> <u>everything/item/37916-venturi-house&Itemid=17</u> (includes 4 informal photos of house and one-minute computer modeling video of house)

Maynard, W. Barksdale, <u>Princeton: America's Campus</u>, University Park: The Pennsylvania State University Press, 2012 (citations throughout of RV & DSB and work of VRSB/VSBA on campus, esp. Chapter 16, "Complexity and Contradiction with Venturi," pp. 202-219; also RV endorsement on back cover – see also Writings by RV)

Mazzaccaro, Pete, "Architecture's dynamic duo retiring after whirlwind careers," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, August 2, 2012

McGuigan, Cathleen, "Designing Women," <u>Architectural Record</u>, May 2012, p. 22 (Editor's Letter; cites RV & DSB as famous example of Pritzker Prize being awarded to half a couple, as foreshadowing to 2012's prize going to Wang Shu and not to his wife as well)

Millard, Bill, "The Mosque that Might Have Been," <u>Oculus: Reports from the Field</u>; May 9, 2012; <u>http://www.aiany.org/eOCULUS/newsletter/?p=13238</u> (DSB participated in panel discussion of 1982 VRSB Baghdad mosque project)

Miller, Linda, "Reports from the Field: Hand-Tufted Magic," <u>eOCULUS</u>, May 25, 2012; <u>http://www.aiany.org/eOCULUS/newsletter/?cat=20&paged=4</u> (Exhibition at Center for Architecture, May 20-28, 2012; V'Soske Rugs by Architects; RV listed among designers)

Moran, Robert, "Luxury condos at Dilworth house on ropes," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 10, 2012, p. B2;

http://www.philly.com/philly/news/breaking/20120409 Luxury condos on Washingt on Square dealt setback.html (mentions VSBA as architect for proposed condos)

Morgan, Susan, <u>Piecing Together Los Angeles: An Esther McCoy Reader</u>, Valencia, CA: East of Borneo Books, 2012 (cites RV)

Mowad, Michelle, "Last Chance in La Jolla," La Jolla Patch, May 14, 2012; http://lajolla.patch.com/articles/last-chance-in-la-jolla-movie-in-the-park-andregister-to-vote-mcasd (cites RV re MCASD; photo of RV-designed lantern)

Mr. Gropius, "Robert Venturi," <u>I Like Architecture</u> (blog); January 23, 2012; <u>http://www.ilikearchitecture.net/2012/01/robert-venturi/</u> (brief slideshow bio of RV) **NewsWorks Staff**, "Architect Robert Venturi retires; firm rebranded," NewsWorks, July 23, 2102; <u>http://www.newsworks.org/index.php/local/the-feed/41851-architect-</u> <u>robert-venture-retires-firm-rebranded</u>

Nobel, Philip, "Rem's Love Letter," <u>Metropolis Magazine</u>, January 25, 2012; <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/story/20120125/rems-love-letter</u> (review of new book by Rem Koolhaas and Hans Ulrich Obrist, <u>Project Japan: Metabolism</u> Talks; cites RV among 1960s architects whom Koolhaas contrasts with current generation of architects)

Orsi-Éva, Inc., "{Architectural Interiors} Robert Venturi's Pembroke North in Wayne," blogorsieva, June 21, 2012;

<u>http://blogorsieva.wordpress.com/2012/06/21/architectural-interiors-robert-venturis-pembroke-north-in-wayne/</u> (professional photographer's website featuring Pembroke North interiors)

Orvell, Miles, <u>The Death and Life of Main Street: Small Towns in American</u> <u>Memory, Space, and Community</u>, Raleigh: The University of North Carolina Press, 2012, pp. 151, 219, 239; (Cites 'Welcome to Manayunk' sign, and Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates)

Ostapkovich, John, "Famed Philadelphia Architect Robert Venturi, 87, Announces Retirement," CBS Philly, July 25, 2012;

http://philadelphia.cbslocal.com/2012/07/25/famed-philadelphia-architect-robertventuri-87-announces-retirement/

O'Toole, Fintan, "Would the last postmodernist please turn out the lights?" <u>Irish</u> <u>Times</u>, January 28, 2012;

http://www.irishtimes.com/newspaper/weekend/2012/0128/1224310849673.html (review of V&A postmodernism show)

Quirk, Vanessa, "Birthdays Abound! Happy Birthday Alvaro Siza and Robert Venturi!" ArchDaily, June 25, 2012; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/248154</u>

Raman, Pattabi Ganapathi, "Pop Culture, Ordinariness, City Form," <u>Art South</u> <u>Africa</u>, March 2012, pp. 40-43 (feature on DSB & her work)

Richards, Simon, Architect Knows Best: Environmental Determinism in Architecture Culture from 1956 to the Present, Burlington, VT: Ashgate Publishing Co., 2012, pp. 6-7, 16, 54-58, 85, 152, 157 (cites DSB, RV)

"Robert Venturi: A Student, An Architect, & Two Chapels," <u>AIA Philadelphia</u> (website – event calendar), March 7, 2012; <u>http://aiaphiladelphia.org/events/robert-venturi-student-architect-two-chapels</u> (planned tribute to RV, in context of exhibition on RV chapel designs in student thesis and built version)

"Robert Venturi: A Rare 'Boomerang' Mirror, 1995," <u>Christie's New York: Important</u> <u>20th Century Decorative Art & Design</u>, Auction Catalog #2569, June 14, 2012, p. 115

Rogue, Mike, "D is for Duck," <u>Highways and Hallowed</u> Halls (bog), January 13, 2012; <u>http://highwaysandhallowedhalls.com/tag/robert-venturi/</u> (acknowledges RV and "duck")

Rosenfield, Karissa, "Robert Venturi: An Icon Retires; A Firm Rebrands," ArchDaily, July 26, 2012; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/257762/an-icon-retires-a-firm-rebrands/</u>

Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline: A floor plan open to anything", <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Inquirer</u>, November 24, 2012; <u>http://articles.philly.com/2012-11-</u> <u>24/news/35319939_1_open-plan-facade-scott-brown</u> (Quotes RV and DSB)

Schambelan, Elizabeth, "Postmodernism: Style and Subversion, 1970-1990,' Victoria and Albert Museum, London," <u>ARTFORUM</u>, January 2012; <u>http://www.artforum.com/inprint/issue=201201&id=29805</u> (review of V&A show, cites RV & DSB)

Schwartz, Frederic, <u>Saving Lieb House: The Preservation and Restoration of the Lieb House</u>, 2012 (unpublished)

Seiler, Douglas E., Architecture Ornament and the Abstract Truth, June 2012, p. 110 (unpublished essay; cites RV & DSB re "ducks")

Semple, Maria, "<u>Where'd You Go, Bernadette</u>," New York: Back Bay Books, 2012, pg.111 (Mention of DSB)

Stephens, Josh, "Learning from Robert Venturi," California Planning and Development Report, August 9, 2012; <u>http://www.cp-dr.com/node/3248</u> (RV retirement)

Stephens, Suzanne, "Newsmakers: Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," Architectural Record, July 25, 2012; <u>http://archrecord.construction.com/news/2012/07/120725-Newsmaker-Denise-Scott-Brown.asp</u> (re RV retirement; firm's transition to VSBA)

Szenasy, Susan S., "In Search of Excellence," Metropolis, June 8, 2012; <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/story/20120608/in-search-of-excellence</u> (re Columbus, OH; cites RV among work done there by famous architects)

Tabachnick, Toby, "Huntingdon Co. center to preserve central PA Jewish history," <u>The Jewish Chronicle</u>, January 25, 2012; <u>http://thejewishchronicle.net/view/full_story/17285811/article-Huntingdon-Co--</u> <u>center-to-preserve-central-PA-Jewish-history-</u> ?instance=secondary_stories_left_column (includes Temple Beth El)

University of Arkansas, "Architecture Professor Thinks Outside the Book: Original Texts Show Historical Development of Architectural Theories," <u>Newswise</u>, April 30, 2012; <u>http://www.newswise.com/articles/architecture-professor-thinks-outside-thebook-original-texts-show-historical-development-of-architectural-theories</u> (review of Korydon Smith, <u>Introducing Architectural Theory</u>, Routledge Press, 2012; cites RV, C&C, presented as counterpoint to Marcel Breuer, as one example of book's structure)

Viladas, Pilar, "Domesticities: Lieb House, Saved," <u>The New York Times Style</u> <u>Magazine</u>, February 8, 2012;

http://tmagazine.blogs.nytimes.com/2012/02/08/domesticities-lieb-house-saved/

Waite, Richard and Ann-Marie Corvin, "Shock survey results as the AJ launches campaign to raise women architects' status," <u>The Architects' Journal</u>, January 12,

2012; <u>http://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/daily-news/shock-survey-results-as-the-aj-launches-campaign-to-raise-women-architects-status/8624748.article</u> (cites DSB as one of "The Greatest Contributors to the Status of Women in the Architectural Industry")

Watanabe, Naoko, "Mr. Izutsu and Birdhouses," <u>Kurashi No Tetyo</u> (Notebook of a Beautiful Life), 2012;56:161-167 (photos include miniature and full-size Knoll chairs, and Alessi cuckoo clock)

Wills, Eric, "The Burden of History," Architect, April 2012, pp. 80-87; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/cultural-projects/the-burden-of-history.aspx?cid=ABU:041012</u> (cites VSBA renovations to Barnes in 1995)

Zara, Janelle, "Rising Architects Hit the 'Street' in Shenzhen With a Show of Futuristic Façades," <u>Artinfo</u>, January 4, 2012; <u>http://artinfo.com/news/story/754982/rising-architects-hit-the-street-in-shenzhen-with-a-show-of-futuristic-fa%C3%A7ades</u> (cites RV & Strada Novissima from 1980 Venice Biennale)

<u>2013</u>

"10 Buildings That Changed America," WTTW Chicago: May 12, 2013; http://interactive.wttw.com/tenbuildings/vanna-venturi-house (Television feature on the Vanna Venturi House with interviews with RV and DSB, direct video link <u>embedded here</u>)

Allen, Katherine; "On Gender, Genius, and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Arch Daily</u>, November 2, 2013; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/444021/on-gender-genius-and-denise-scott-brown/</u>

Alter, Lloyd, "SHED uses a simple prefab structure to create a home for local food" <u>Treehugger</u>, August 2013, <u>http://www.treehugger.com/green-architecture/shed-prefab-home-for-local-food.html</u>

"Architecture Prize Should Belatedly Honor Pioneering Women," <u>The Boston Globe</u>, Editorials, May 28, 2013;

<u>http://www.bostonglobe.com/editorials/2013/05/28/architecture-prize-should-belatedly-honor-pioneering-woman/6R6m2uHRqMgRrz7uwMjw5L/story.html</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Ayyuce, Orhan, "The Influence of Robert Venturi on Louis Kahn," <u>Archinect News</u>, June 18 2013; <u>http://archinect.com/news/article/75520385/the-influence-of-robert-</u> <u>venturi-on-louis-kahn</u> (Cites Sam Rodell's Washington State University Thesis 2008 which references RV's relationship with Louis Kahn) "Book of Copies," <u>San Rocco Magazine</u>, Biennale di Venezia: 13th International Architecture Exhibition (features photocopies of pages titled DSB "diners" and RV "banks"), 2015

Belz, Kristin, "Architecture by the 50%," <u>Portland Monthly Magazine</u>, June 19, 2013; <u>http://www.portlandmonthlymag.com/home-and-garden/at-home/articles/architecture-by-the-50-june-2013</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Bernstein, Fred A., "History for Sale: On the market, major houses by Eisenman, Kahn, and Venturi have uncertain futures," <u>Architectural Record</u>, April 30, 2013; <u>http://archrecord.construction.com/news/2013/04/130430-Eisenman-Kahn-and-Venturi-Houses-For-Sale.asp</u> (references Vanna Venturi house)

Blaschitz, Mark, Edith Hemmrich, and Katharina Koglberger, <u>Immer noch Lernen</u> <u>von Las Vegas</u>, New York: Springer Wien, 2013. ("Still Learning from Las Vegas" in German)

Brouws, Jeff, Wendy Burton and Hermann Zschienger, <u>Various Small Books</u>: <u>Referencing Various Small Books by Ed Ruscha</u>, Cambridge: The MIT Press, 2013, pp. 36-39, 280 (cites RV, DSB, SI, LLV, & VSBA)

Capps, Kriston, "More Than an Asterisk, Please," <u>ARCHITECT Magazine</u>, March 27, 2013; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/codes-and-standards/pritzker-architecture-prize-committee-mulls-denise-scott-brown-petition.aspx</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Capps, Kritson, "Media Ratchets Up the Pressure on Pritzker Prize Jury," <u>ARCHITECT Magazine</u>, April 18, 2013;

http://www.architectmagazine.com/design/media-ratchets-up-the-pressure-onpritzker-prize-jury.aspx (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Capps, Kritson, "AIA Changes Criteria for Gold Medal Award," <u>ARCHITECT</u> <u>Magazine</u>, June 20, 2013; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/awards/aia-changes-</u> <u>criteria-for-gold-medal-</u>

<u>award.aspx?utm_source=newsletter&utm_content=jump&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=ABU_062113&day=2013-06-21</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Cary, John, "A Call for Equal Recognition of Women in Architecture," <u>Good.</u> June 20, 2013; <u>http://www.good.is/posts/a-call-for-equal-recognition-of-women-in-architecture</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Caspary, Uta, Ornamente Der Fassade: In Der Europaischen Architektur seit den 1990s Jahren, Berlin: Jovis Verlag, 2013 (Cites VSBA's 1964 Guild House and 1978 Best Products Catalog Showroom) **Chalcraft, Emilie**, "Denise Scott Brown demands Pritzker recognition," <u>Dezeen</u> <u>Magazine</u>, March 27, 2013; <u>http://www.dezeen.com/2013/03/27/denise-scott-brown-demands-pritzker-recognition/</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Chan, Kelly, "Denise Scott Brown Reveals Shocking Details About Sexism in Architecture," <u>Art Info</u>, April 5, 2013; <u>http://blogs.artinfo.com/objectlessons/2013/04/05/denise-scott-brown-reveals-</u>

<u>shocking-details-about-sexism-in-architecture/</u> (Cites DSB, links interview from ARCHITECT Magazine)

"Chestnut Hill Historical Society's 20th Century Program is a success!," <u>Chestnut</u> <u>Hill Local</u>, June 12, 2013; <u>http://chestnuthilllocal.com/blog/2013/06/12/chestnut-hill-historical-societys-20th-century-program-is-a-success/</u> (Cites Vanna Venturi House and exhibition sponsored by VSBA LLC)

Clemence, Paul, "Lina Bo Bardi's Personal Modernism," <u>Metropolis Magazine,</u> September 2013; <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/Point-of-View/September-</u> 2013/Lina-Bo-Bardis-Personal-Modernism/index.php?cparticle=1&siarticle=0#artanc

Comaroff, Joshua and Ong Ker-Shing, <u>Horror in Architecture</u>, ORO Editions, 2013, pp. 78-79 (References Lieb House)

Cook, Gareth, "What About Denise?," <u>The New Yorker</u>, April 15, 2013; <u>http://www.newyorker.com/online/blogs/culture/2013/04/what-about-denise.html</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

"Creating Dialogue Through Denise," <u>Beverly Willis Architecture Foundation</u>, April 25 2013; http://bwaf.org/creating-dialogue-through-denise/ (References DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate, and quotes petition founders Arielle Assouline-Lichten and Caroline James)

Crimmins, Peter, "Venturi-Designed Chestnut Hill House one 'that Changed America," <u>News Works</u>, April 22, 2013; <u>http://www.newsworks.org/index.php/local/item/53802-venturi-designed</u> (features Vanna Venturi House)

Davies, Catriona, "Denise Scott Brown: Architecture favors 'lone male genius' over women," <u>CNN: Leading Women</u>, May 29, 2013; <u>http://edition.cnn.com/2013/05/01/business/denise-scott-brown-pritzker-prize/</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Davidson, Justin, "Mr. & Mrs. Architect: The beauty- and complexity and contradiction- of designing with a spouse," <u>New York Magazine</u>, June 16, 2013; <u>http://nymag.com/arts/architecture/features/architect-couples-2013-6/</u> (Features RV and DSB alongside other couples in the profession of architecture)

Davis, Eric, "Both/and instead of either/or," <u>Oak Park Journal</u>, July 9th, 2013; <u>http://www.oakpark.com/News/Articles/7-9-2013/Both%2Fand-instead-of-</u> <u>either%2For/</u> (References RV and <u>Complexity and Contradiction</u>)

"Denise Scott Brown Calls for Inclusion in Pritzker Recognition," <u>Designboom.com</u>, April 18, 2013; <u>http://www.designboom.com/architecture/denise-scott-brown-calls-for-inclusion-in-pritzker-recognition/</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

"Equal Recognition for Equal Work," <u>Design For Equality</u>, July 2013; <u>http://designforequality.org/petition-campaign/</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Fairs, Marcus, "Zaha Hadid joins calls for Denise Scott Brown to get Pritzker," <u>Dezeen Magazine</u>, March 31, 2013; <u>http://www.dezeen.com/2013/03/31/architects-</u> <u>call-for-pritzker-organisers-to-correct-scott-brown-oversight/</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Filler, Martin, <u>Makers of Modern Architecture, Volume II, From Le Corbusier to</u> <u>Rem Koolhaas</u>, New York: The New York Review of Books, 2013, pp. 158-159, 192-193, 201, 309 (References DSB and RV's work re Learning From Las Vegas and the Sainsbury Wing)

Fiske, Diane; "New, improved Franklin museum to pay just tribute to Philly's 'first citizen," <u>Main Line Media News.</u> September 1, 2013, p. 14 (References RV and DSB re: Ghost House)

Frearson, Amy, "Robert Venturi joins call for Pritzker to recognize Denise Scott Brown," <u>Dezeen Magazine</u>, April 4, 2013; <u>http://www.dezeen.com/2013/04/04/robert-venturi-calls-for-pritzker-to-recognise-denise-scott-brown/</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Freleng, Maggie, "Architect Keeps Building Her Case for 1991 Pritzker," <u>WeNews</u>, April 29, 2013; <u>http://womensenews.org/story/media-stories/130429/architect-keeps-</u> <u>building-her-case-1991-pritzker#.Ucm65JxKAg8</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

"Gender Politics at Pritzker: The Denise Scott Brown Petition," Harvard Graduate School of Design News, April 23, 2013; <u>http://www.gsd.harvard.edu/#/news/gender-</u> <u>politics-at-pritzker-the-denise-scott-brown-petition.html</u> (References DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Goldhagen, Sarah Williams, "Yes, Denise Scott Brown Deserves a Pritzker Prize; She shared the work with her husband. She should share the prize, too." <u>The New</u> <u>Republic</u>, May 24, 2013; <u>http://www.newrepublic.com/article/113264/denise-scottbrown-deserves-pritzker-prize#</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate, focus on RV and DSB teamwork during their shared architectural career) **Goldhagen, Sarah Williams**, "Crashing the Boy's Club" <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 2013; <u>http://archrecord.construction.com/features/2013/1306-Women-In-</u> <u>Architecture-Now/1306-women-in-architecture-now.asp</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Harris, Melissa, "Digital push builds to rectify 1991 Pritzker Prize omission," <u>The Chicago Tribune</u>, May 23, 2013; <u>http://articles.chicagotribune.com/2013-05-</u>23/business/ct-biz-0523-confidential-architecture-20130523 1 denise-scott-brown-robert-venturi-pritzker-prize (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

"Harvard Students Fire Back at Pritzker Jury's Response to Denise Scott Brown Petition" <u>Architectural Record</u>, July 11, 2013; <u>http://archrecord.construction.com/news/2013/07/130711-Harvard-Design-Denise-Scott-Brown-Petition-Pritzker-Jury.asp</u> (References DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Hawthorne, Christopher, "Review: '10 Buildings That Changed America' is a rewarding tour," Los Angeles Times, May 11, 2013; http://articles.latimes.com/2013/may/11/entertainment/la-et-st-ten-buildingschanged-america-review-pbs-20130511 (References Robert Venturi)

Hazard, Patrick D., "Denise Scott Brown, ignored for a Pritzker," <u>Broad Street</u> <u>Review</u>, April 27, 2013; http://www.broadstreetreview.com/art/denise scott brown ignored for a pritzker

Heller, Gregory L. <u>Ed Bacon: Planning, Politics, and the Building of Modern</u> <u>Philadelphia</u>, Philadelphia: University of Pennsylvania Press, 2013, p. 160, 220-21.

Hill, John, "Denise Scott Brown Denied Retroactive Pritzker," <u>World-Architects</u> <u>eMagazine</u>, June 24, 2013; <u>http://www.world-</u> <u>architects.com/en/pages/page_item/denise-scott-brown-denied-pritzker</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Hopkirk, Elizabeth, "AIA piles pressure on Pritzker by opening up Gold Medal to duos," <u>Building Design</u>, June 24, 2013; <u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/news/aia-piles-pressure-on-pritzker-by-opening-up-gold-medal-to-duos/5056695.article</u> (References DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Horton, Guy, "The Indicator: The Pritzker's Better Half," <u>ArchDaily</u>, April 5 2013; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/355332/the-indicator-the-pritzker-s-better-half/</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Horton, Guy, "Denise Scott Brown Pritzker Petition Nears 15,000," <u>Huffington Post</u>, June 10 2013; <u>http://www.huffingtonpost.com/guy-horton/denise-scott-brown-</u> <u>pritzker-petition b 3047963.html</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate) **Horton, Guy,** "Pritzker Prize Rejects Denise Scott Brown," <u>Huffington Post</u>, June 17 2013; <u>http://www.huffingtonpost.com/guy-horton/pritzker-prize-rejects-</u> <u>de b 3445457.html</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Jansen, Nathalie, and Mercedes Kraus, "An Interview with Sarah Wigglesworth," Abitare, April 25, 2013; <u>http://www.abitare.it/en/women-in-housing/women-in-architecture-an-interview-with-sarah-wigglesworth/</u> (References DSB as feminist role model in architecture, references Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Jeffries, Pat, "From the home front: Denise Scott Brown and other overlooked female architects," <u>The Oregonian</u>, April 11, 2013; <u>http://www.oregonlive.com/hg/index.ssf/2013/04/from the home front denise sco.ht</u> <u>ml</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Becker, Jochen, "Denise Scott Brown: An African Perspective," an interview conducted in September 2013 in tandem with Becker's essay entitled "Stripped Religion Industries" and a conversation during a conference at the *Haus der Kulturen der Welt* entitled "Global Prayers.

Klettner, Andrea, "Koolhaas: 'Embarrassing injustice must be undone," <u>Building</u> <u>Design</u>, April 5, 2013; <u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/news/koolhaas-embarrassing-</u> <u>injustice-must-be-undone/5052885.article</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Ladwig, Boris, "Ind. Fire Station Dazzles Architecture Enthusiasts," <u>The Republic</u>, June 12, 2013;

http://www.therepublic.com/view/story/28e622f51fc2493c996b26d6e180a7d6/IN--Exchange-Star-Fire-Station (Features Indiana Fire Station no.4)

Lander, Jessica, "Setting Things Straight," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, June 5, 2013; <u>http://paw.princeton.edu/issues/2013/06/05/pages/2215/index.xml?__xsl</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate. Features Caroline James, initiator of petition)

Lang, Alexandra, "Architecture's Lean in Moment: The recent controversy over Denise Scott Brown and the Pritzker Prize served as both a litmus test on the status of women in the field and a wake-up call for an entire profession struggling for relevancy and respect," <u>Metropolis Magazine</u>, July/August 2013; <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/July-August-2013/Architectures-Lean-In-Moment/</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Lavin, Sylvia and Kimberli Meyer, eds., "Letters" in <u>Everything Loose will Land -</u> <u>1970s Art and Architecture in Los Angeles</u>; West Hollywood: MAK Center for Art and Architecture, 2013 pp. 82-90, 316-318

Lempieri, Jason, "Venturi's Guild House: 50 Years of Everyday Extraordinary Design," Hidden City Philadelphia, July 30, 2013;

http://hiddencityphila.org/2013/07/venturis-guild-house-50-years-of-everydayextraordinary-design/ (Features the Guild House)

Levinson, Nancy, "Beyond the Pritzker: Women Architecture and the Politics of Family Leave," <u>The Design Observer Group</u>, July 30, 2013; <u>http://places.designobserver.com/feature/women-in-architecture-and-familyleave/38017/</u> (References DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Lipton, Jane, "Rewriting History- Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown Ushered in a New Era of Design," <u>Manayunk.com Magazine</u>, July 18, 2013; <u>http://manayunk.com/news-and-events/blog/2013/06/25/rewriting-history-robert-venturi-and-denise-scott-brown-ushered-in-a-new-era-of-design/</u> (Interview with DSB and RV)

Lipton, Jane, "The Places They Built: Reflecting on the Storied Careers of Two of Philadelphia's Most Prominent Architects," <u>Manayunk.com Magazine</u>, Summer 2013 (Interview with DSB and RV)

Mankad, Raj, "Denise Scott Brown and the Long History of the Future of Education," <u>OffCite</u>, October 31, 2013; <u>http://offcite.org/2013/10/31/denise-scott-</u> <u>brown-and-the-long-history-of-the-future-of-education</u> (References DSB in 'Shoulder Carrel' development)

Mark, Laura, "Amanda Levete joins calls for Pritzker recognition for Scott Brown," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, April 15, 2013;

http://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/amanda-levete-joins-calls-for-pritzkerrecognition-for-scott-brown/8646562.article?blocktitle=Latest-News&contentID=3 (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Mark, Laura, "Richard Meier signs petition for Denise Scott Brown's Pritzker recognition," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, April 19,

2013; <u>http://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/richard-meier-signs-petition-for-denise-scott-browns-pritzker-recognition/8646811.article?blocktitle=Daily-news&contentID=7914</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Mark, Laura, "Piano and Moneo sign petition for Denise Scott Brown's Pritzker recognition," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, April 26, 2012;

<u>http://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/piano-and-moneo-sign-petition-for-denise-scott-browns-pritzker-recognition/8647204.article</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

McGuigan, Cathleen, "New York AIA Chapter Recommends a Change to Gold Medal Rules," <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 4, 2013;

<u>http://archrecord.construction.com/news/2013/06/130604-New-York-AIA-Chapter-Recommends-a-Change-to-Gold-Medal-Rules.asp</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Miranda, Carolina A., "One Standing Ovation, One Outstanding Question," <u>ARCHITECT Magazine</u>, May 30,

2013; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/awards/pritzker-prize-jurors-decline-to-discuss-denise-scott-brown-at-ceremony.aspx</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Miranda, Carolina A., "Denied: Despite a Public Outcry, the Pritzker Architecture Prize Committee will not Honor Denise Scott Brown's Request For Pritzker Recognition," <u>ARCHITECT Magazine</u>, June 14,

2013; <u>http://artsbeat.blogs.nytimes.com/2013/06/14/no-pritzker-prize-for-denise-scott-brown/</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Miranda, Carolina A., "Pritzker Architecture Prize Committee Denies Honors for Denise Scott Brown," <u>ARCHITECT Magazine</u>, June 14, 2013; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/design/pritzker-architecture-prize-committee-</u> <u>refuses-to-honor-denise-scott-brown.aspx</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion

debate)

Miranda, Carolina A., "Q & A Denise Scott Brown," <u>ARCHITECT Magazine</u>, May 2013, also published online April 5, 2013; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/design/denise-scott-brown-interview.aspx</u> (Also published in <u>Residential Architect</u>, April 5, 2013; <u>http://www.residentialarchitect.com/design/denise-scott-brown-interview.aspx?rssLink= Denise+Scott+Brown+Interview</u>) See also Biblio C

Mirviss, Laura, "Denise Scott Brown Reflects on Petition and Career During Harvard Visit," <u>Architectural Record</u>, October 30, 2013; <u>http://archrecord.construction.com/news/2013/10/131028-Denise-Scott-Brown-Reflects-on-Petition-and-Career-During-Harvard-Visit.asp</u>

Mirviss, Laura, "The Women Behind the Denise Scott Brown Petition," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, April 9, 2013; <u>http://archrecord.construction.com/news/2013/04/130409-The-</u> <u>Women-Behind-the-Denise-Scott-Brown-Petition.asp#.UWTR5NBA8q8.facebook</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Moffett, Kenneth M., "Some Comments on Robert Venturi's Guild House," yet to be published, July 3, 2013

Moonan, Wendy, "Second Time Around: Will Denise Scott Brown Get Her Pritzker?," <u>Architectural Record</u>, April 18, 2013;

<u>http://archrecord.construction.com/news/2013/04/130418-Second-Time-Around-Will-Denise-Scott-Brown-Get-Her-Pritzker.asp</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Moussaoui, Raja, "Snubbed female architect inspires retroactive Pritzker campaign" <u>CBC News</u>, April 10, 2013; <u>http://www.cbc.ca/news/arts/story/2013/04/09/pritzker-architecture-denise-scott-brown-retroactive-campaign.html</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Murray, Christine, "Robert Venturi on winning the 1991 Pritzker Prize - acceptance speech," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, April 11, 2013; <u>http://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/daily-news/from-the-archive-robert-</u> <u>venturis-acceptance-speech-for-the-1991-pritzker-</u> <u>prize/8646423.article?blocktitle=Daily-news&contentID=7914</u> (Cites RV Pritzker Prize acceptance speech) **Nazareth, Ian,** "Pritzker Challenge: Recognition in the Age of Creative Partnerships," <u>ArchDaily</u>, April 2, 2013; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/365674/pritzker-</u> <u>s-challenge-recognition-in-the-age-of-creative-partnerships/</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Nettler, Jonathan, "Denise Scott Brown's Pritzker Snub Becomes News Again, More than 20 Years Later," <u>Planetizen</u>, April 7, 2013;

<u>http://www.planetizen.com/node/61694?utm_campaign=twitter&utm_source=twitter</u> <u>feed&utm_medium=twitter</u> (References DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Ng, David, "Pritzker Prize jury won't retroactively honor Denise Scott Brown," <u>Los</u> <u>Angeles Times</u>, June 17, 2013;

http://www.latimes.com/entertainment/arts/culture/la-et-cm-pritzker-prize-denisescott-brown-20130616,0,5507897.story (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Olgiati, Valerio, <u>The Images of Architects,</u> Lucerne: Quart Publishers, 2013 (Includes 15 images submitted by RV and DSB, and a short biography. Book has no page numbers.)

"Petition for Architect Denise Scott Brown," <u>Art Media Agency (AMA)</u>, April 18, 2013; <u>http://www.artmediaagency.com/en/65030/petition-for-architect-denise-scott-brown/</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Pogrebin, Robin, "Partner Without the Prize," <u>The New York Times</u>, April 17, 2013, <u>http://www.nytimes.com/2013/04/18/arts/design/bid-for-pritzker-prize-to-</u> <u>acknowledge-denise-scott-brown.html?pagewanted=all</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Pogrebin, Robin, "No Pritzker Prize for Denise Scott Brown," <u>The New York Times</u>, June 14, 2013, <u>http://artsbeat.blogs.nytimes.com/2013/06/14/no-pritzker-prize-for-</u><u>denise-scott-brown/</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Porada, Barbara, "The Scott Brown Petition & Women's Role in Architecture," <u>ArchDaily</u>, May 19, 2013; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/371487/the-scott-brown-petition-and-women-s-role-in-</u>

<u>architecture/?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=feed&utm_campaign=Feed%3</u> <u>A+ArchDaily+%28ArchDaily%29</u> (References DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Quirk, Vanessa, "Pritzker Rejects Petition for Denise Scott Brown's Retroactive Award," <u>ArchDaily</u>, June 14, 2013, <u>http://www.archdaily.com/389074/pritzker-</u> <u>rejects-petition-for-denise-scott-brown-s-retroactive-award/</u> (References DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Rackard, Nicky, "The 10 Most Overlooked Women in Architecture History," <u>The</u> <u>Huffington Post</u>, March 8, 2013; <u>http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2013/03/08/the-10-</u> <u>most-overlooked-women-in-architecture_n_2836782.html</u> (A short bio of DSB)

Rajagopal, Avinash, "Charlotte Perriand Takes the Spotlight at Design Miami," <u>MetropolisMag.com</u>, Dec. 5, 2013; http://www.metropolismag.com/Point-of-View/December-2013/Charlotte-Perriand-Modernist-Designer-Takes-The-Spotlight-At-Design-Miami/ **Rose, Steve**, "Pop Art Design at the Barbican Art Gallery," <u>bdonline.co.uk</u>, October 22, 2013; <u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/culture/pop-art-design-at-the-barbican-art-gallery/5062403.article</u>

Rosenfield, Karissa, "Denise Scott Brown Demands Recognition from Pritzker," <u>ArchDaily</u>, March 29, 2013; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/349920/denise-scott-brown-demands-recognition-from-pritzker/</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Rosenfield, Karissa, "Pritzker Responds to Denise Scott Brown Controversy," <u>ArchDaily</u>, April 1, 2013; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/353219/pritzker-responds-to-</u> <u>denise-scott-brown-controversy/</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Rosenfield, Karissa, "Robert Venturi and Rem Koolhaas Side with Denise Scott Brown on Pritzker Debate," <u>ArchDaily</u>, April 4, 2013; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/355253/robert-venturi-and-rem-koolhaas-side-with-denise-scott-brown-on-pritzker-debate/</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Rosenfield, Karissa, "AIA Honors Joint Creativity by Revising Gold Medal Award Criteria," <u>ArchDaily</u>, June 20, 2013; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/391744/aia-honors-joint-creativity-by-revising-gold-medal-award-criteria/</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Roshania, Neema, "Visitors Get an Inside Look at Chestnut Hill's Famed Vanna Venturi House," <u>News Works</u>, April 24, 2013; <u>http://www.newsworks.org/index.php/local/item/53937-visitors-get-an-in</u> (Features Vanna Venturi House)

Russell, James S., "Pritzker Snub of Women Cuts Deep With 1991 Venturi Award," <u>Bloomberg</u>, May 21, 2013; <u>http://www.bloomberg.com/news/2013-05-21/pritzker-</u> <u>snub-of-women-cuts-deep-with-1991-venturi-award.html</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Sack, Emily, "Denise Scott Brown Seeking Recognition In A Man's World," <u>artlyst</u>, March 29, 2013; <u>http://www.artlyst.com/articles/denise-scott-brown-seeking-</u> <u>recognition-in-a-mans-world</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline: Online petition seeks to right a Pritzker Prize wrong," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 2, 2013;

http://www.philly.com/philly/columnists/inga_saffron/20130402_Changing_Skyline Online_petition_seeks_to_right_a_Pritzker_Prize_wrong.html (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline: Ask Denise Scott Brown What She Thinks about the Pritzker Flap," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, April 25, 2013; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/blogs/changing-skyline/Ask-Denise-Scott-Brown-What-She-Thinks-about-the-Pritzker-Flap.html</u> (References DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Saffron, Inga, "Changing Skyline: An elegant redesign for Ben Franklin – and Venturi," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 26, 2013; <u>http://articles.philly.com/2013-08-25/news/41446205_1_denise-scott-brown-robert-</u>

<u>venturi-benjamin-franklin-museum</u> (References RV, and DSB Re: Franklin Court renovation)

Scharphie, Mia, "Design For Equality: A Voice for Justice in Architecture," Good, July 25th, 2013; <u>http://www.good.is/posts/design-for-equality-a-voice-for-justice-in-architecture</u> (References DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Seelig, Thomas, Daniela Janser and Urs Stahel, <u>Concrete: Photography and</u> <u>Architecture</u>, Winterthur: Verlag Scheidegger and Spiess, July 15, 2013, pp. 67-69, 435, 438 (Cites Las Vegas photography and LLV research)

Semple, Maria, <u>Where'd You Go, Bernadette?</u>, New York: Back Bay Books/Little, Brown and Company, 2013.

Sperber, Esther, "Revising Our Ideas about Collective Inspiration," <u>Lilith Magazine</u>, October 2013; <u>http://lilith.org/articles/gender-and-genius/</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Stierli, Martino, <u>Las Vegas in the Rearview Mirror: The City in Theory,</u> <u>Photography, and Film</u>, Los Angeles: Getty Publications, 2013 (cites RV, DSB, VSBA, & LLV throughout)

Stott, Rory, "Happy 88th Birthday Robert Venturi," <u>ArchDaily</u>, June 25, 2013; http://www.archdaily.com/393480/happy-88th-birthday-robert-venturi/

Stratigakos, Despina, "Unforgetting Women Architects: From the Pritzker to Wikipedia," <u>Design Observer</u>, June 6, 2013;

<u>http://places.designobserver.com/feature/unforgetting-women-architects-from-pritzker-to-wikipedia/37912/</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Shioiri-Clark, Marika, and John Cary, "We Need More Women Designing Buildings," <u>CNN.com Opinion</u>, May 6 2013; <u>http://www.cnn.com/2013/05/04/opinion/cary-clark-women-</u> <u>architects/index.html?hpt=op t1</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Świtek, Gabriela, <u>Gry sztuki z architekturą. Nowoczesne powinowactwa i</u> <u>współczesne integracje (</u>seria: Monografie FNP), Toruń: Wydawnictwo Naukowe Uniwersytetu Mikołaja Kopernika, 2013 (illustrates Franklin Court, 1976 on pp. 298-299)

Tannler, Albert M., <u>Pittsburgh Architecture in the Twentieth Century: Notable</u> <u>Buildings and Their Architects</u>, Pittsburgh: Pittsburgh History & Landmarks Foundation, 2013. (Features Abrams House)

Taylor-Hochberg, Amelia, "Denise Scott Brown and the myth of individual creativity" <u>Archinect</u>, October 18, 2013;

<u>http://archinect.com/news/article/84391777/denise-scott-brown-and-the-myth-of-individual-creativity</u> (Focuses on DSB in joint creativity discussion re: Pritzker, references recent Lilith article above)

Trauring, Michelle, "Making Space for Women Architects", <u>27east.com</u>, Dec. 3, 2013; http://www.27east.com/news/article.cfm/East-End/42433/Making-Space-For-Women-Architects

"Twitterverse Respond to Pritzker's Rejection of Denise Scott Brown Petition" <u>ArchDaily</u>, June 14, 2013; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/389103/twitterverse-responds-</u> <u>to-pritzker-s-rejection-of-denise-scott-brown-petition/</u> (Documents public response to DSC Pritzker Petition)</u>

Varnelis, Kazys, "Good Riddance, Pritzker," <u>Varnelis.net</u>, June 14, 2013; <u>http://varnelis.net/blog/good_riddance_pritzker</u> (References DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Waite, Richard, "Call for Denise Scott Brown to be given Pritzker Recognition," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, March 21, 2013; <u>http://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/daily-news/call-for-denise-scott-brown-to-be-given-pritzker-recognition/8644576.article</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Waite, Richard, "The standout stories of 2013," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, December 20, 2013; <u>http://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/the-standout-stories-of-</u>2013/8656964.article?blocktitle=News-feature&contentID=9529 (Highlights DSB Pritzker inclusion debate)

Wilding, Mark, "Pritzker Rejects Calls to Honour Denise Scott Brown," <u>BDonline.co</u>, June 17, 2013; <u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/news/pritzker-rejects-calls-to-honour-</u> <u>denise-scott-brown/5056417.article</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Williamson, June, <u>Designing Suburban Futures: New Models from Build a Better</u> <u>Burb</u>, Washington, DC: Island Press, 2013 (Cites RV, DSB, and Steven Izenour. Photograph of "Signs of Life" exhibit pp. 25)

Willis, Beverly, "The Lone Heroic Architect Is Passé," <u>The New York Times: Room</u> <u>For Debate</u>, May 14, 2013;

<u>http://www.nytimes.com/roomfordebate/2013/05/14/married-to-an-award-winner/the-lone-heroic-architect-is-passe</u> (References RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Women In Design, "The Pritzker Architecture Prize Committe: Recognize Denise Scott Brown for her work in Robert Venturi's 1991 Prize," <u>Change[dot]org Petition</u>, March 2013; <u>https://www.change.org/petitions/the-pritzker-architecture-prize-</u> <u>committee-recognize-denise-scott-brown-for-her-work-in-robert-venturi-s-1991-prize</u> (Cites DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

"Women In Design Call For Denise Scott Brown's Pritzker Prize Recognition," <u>The</u> <u>Huffington Post</u>, April 1, 2013; <u>http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2013/04/01/women-in-</u> <u>design-call-for-denise-scott-brown-pritzker-prize n 2991734.html?utm hp ref=tw</u> (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate) **Woodman, Ellis**, "Scott Brown deserves her Pritzker," <u>Building Design</u>, April 5, 2013; <u>http://www.bdonline.co.uk/comment/scott-brown-deserves-her-</u> pritzker/5052756.article (Cites RV and DSB in Pritzker Prize inclusion debate)

Yee, Rendow, <u>Architectural Drawing: A Visual Compendium of Types and Methods</u>, 4th Edition, New Jersey: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 2013, pp. 57, 68, 136-7, 252, 545, 548 (Drawings and sketches of VSBA Inc projects: the Sainsbury Wing and Coxe Studio)

<u>2014</u>

Anderson, Lamar, "How Women are Climbing Architecture's Career Ladder," <u>Curbed.com</u>, March 17, 2014.; <u>http://curbed.com/archives/2014/03/17/how-women-are-climbing-architectures-career-ladder.php</u>

APA, "National Planning Award for a Planning Pioneer," January 22, 2014; <u>http://www.planning.org/awards/2014/</u>

Barlow, Phil, "Here's To Hartford's Modern Marvels," <u>The Courant</u>, September 3, 2014; <u>http://articles.courant.com/2014-09-03/news/hc-op-barlow-hartford-modern-buildings-0904-20140903_1_hartford-stage-east-hartford-denise-scott-brown</u>

Brooks, Katherine, "15 Women Artists Who Have Left Their Mark On Modern Design," <u>HuffPo Arts & Culture</u>, January 28, 2014; <u>http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2014/01/27/designing-modern-</u> women n 4654763.html (Mentions RV, but DOESN'T refer to DSB)

Butler, Andy, "Interview with architect Denise Scott Brown," <u>designboom.com</u>, May 16, 2014; <u>http://www.designboom.com/architecture/interview-with-architect-denise-scott-brown-05-15-2014/</u>

Colomina, Beatriz, <u>Manifesto Architecture: The Ghost of Mies</u>, 2014, pp. 8-9. (Reference to C&C)

Colomina, Beatriz, "Manifesto Architecture: From Zang Tumb Tumb to Twitter," <u>Time + Architecture 2014/6</u>, pp. 17-21. (Reference to C&C)

Comaroff, Joshua and Ong Ker-Shing, <u>Horror in Architecture</u>, 2014, pg. 78-79 (References Lieb House)

Davies, Paul, "Reputations – Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, March 2014, pp. 102-103

Dollaghan, Kelsey, "A Radical Plan to Fix America's Worst Airport" <u>Gizmodo,</u> November 25, 2014; <u>http://gizmodo.com/a-radical-plan-to-fix-americas-worst-airport-1658076313</u>

Edgar, Ray, "How modern Melbourne's architecture was inspired in part by Las Vegas," <u>The Sydney Morning Herald</u> online, April 12, 2014; <u>http://www.smh.com.au/entertainment/art-and-design/how-modern-melbournes-</u>

architecture-was-inspired-by-las-vegas-20140410-36e7j.html (Cites RV, DSB, SI, and LLV)

Edgar, Ray, "Loud and house proud," <u>The Sydney Morning Herald</u> online, April 12, 2014; <u>http://www.smh.com.au/lifestyle/homestyle/loud-and-house-proud-20140410-36e61.html</u> (Cites RV, LLV)

Fausch, Deborah, "Can Architecture Be Ordinary?" <u>MAS Context</u>, Issue 23 / Fall '14, pp.16-27. (Mentions LLV, Lieb House)

Finkel, Ken, "Edmund N. Bacon's Pitch for Center City's Revival: Form, Design, and the City," <u>The *Philly*History Blog</u>, March 5, 2014; <u>http://www.phillyhistory.org/blog/index.php/2014/03/edmund-n-bacons-pitch-for-</u>center-citys-revival-form-design-and-the-city/ (Quotes DSB re: Ed Bacon)

Gibberd, Matt and Albert Hill, "Adaptable Architecture," <u>The Telegraph online</u>, January 7, 2014; <u>http://www.telegraph.co.uk/luxury/property-and-</u> architecture/20147/adaptable-architecture.html (References Lieb House move)

Glancey, Jonathan, "Mies by Detlef Mertins, review," <u>The Telegraph</u> online, May 4 2014; <u>http://www.telegraph.co.uk/culture/books/bookreviews/10802186/Mies-by-Detlef-Mertins-review.html</u> (Cites RV on Mies / "Less is a bore")

Haddad, Elie G. and David Rifkind, eds., <u>A Critical history of Contemporary</u> <u>Architecture 1960 – 2010</u>, 2014. (Citations throughout)

Hopkirk, Elizabeth, "Architects pay tribute to Hans Hollein," <u>bdonline.co.uk</u>, 29 April 2014; http://www.bdonline.co.uk/news/architects-pay-tribute-to-hanshollein/5068145.article (mentions RV and DSB)

Horton, Guy, "The Indicator: Why 2013 was Denise Scott Brown's Year," <u>ArchDaily</u>, January 6, 2014; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/463530/the-indicator-why-2013-was-denise-scott-brown-s-year/</u>

Keefer, Angie, "Talking _/)_s into Existence," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, Spring/Summer 2014, pp. 125-127. (Quotes DSB from her 2009 essay "Words about Architecture")

Kuzma, Mario, <u>Big Sign – Little Building</u>, London: Office for Contemporary Art Norway and Koenig Books Ltd., 2014, citations throughout.

Jacquet, Nicolas Bruno, "<u>Le Langage Hypermoderne de L'architecture</u>," Marseille: Éditions Parenthéses, 2014, pp. 88-89, 150-151, 184. (Mentions VV House, Sainsbury Wing, and features cartoon of RV)

Jones, Denna, editor, <u>Architecture: The Whole Story</u>, London: Thames & Husdon, 2014, pp. 502-505.

Lew, Mike, "On Gender Parity," <u>Dramatist Guild</u> March/April, March 2014. (Features DSB re: 2013 Lilly Award) Lewis, Anna, <u>Women of Steel and Stone: 22 Inspirational Women Architects</u>, <u>Engineers</u>, and <u>Landscape Designers</u>, Chicago: Chicago Review Press, to be published January 2014 (Chapter on the life of Denise Scott Brown)

Maudlin, Daniel and Marcel Vellinga, eds., <u>Consuming Architecture: On the</u> <u>occupation, appropriation and interpretation of buildings</u>, New York: Routledge, 2014. pp. 25, 215-217

McDevitt, Nora, "Learning from Silicon Valley: Creativity, Imagination and Innovation," June 18, 2014; <u>http://littlecitypictures.wordpress.com/2014/06/18/learning-from-silicon-valley-</u> creativity-imagination-and-innovation/

McGuigan, Cathleen and Laura Mirviss, "AIA Chooses Moshe Safdie Over Venturi Scott Brown for Gold Medal" <u>Architectural Record</u>, December 11, 2014; <u>http://archrecord.construction.com/news/2014/12/141211-AIA-Chooses-Moshe-Safdie-Over-Venturi-Scott-Brown-for-Gold-Medal-6527965279.asp</u>

Mindel, Lee F., Phillips: The Architect (Auction catalogue), 2014.

"National Planning Excellence Award for a Planning Pioneer Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, Philadelphia," <u>Planning</u>, Vol. 80, no. 4, April 2014, pp. 54-55.

Nelson, Robert, "Fresh perspective: Learning From Surfers Paradise by John Gollings at the RMIT Design Hub," <u>The Age</u> online, April 11, 2014; <u>http://www.theage.com.au/entertainment/art-and-design/fresh-perspective-learning-from-surfers-paradise-by-john-gollings-at-the-rmit-design-hub-20140410-36fd9.html</u> (Cites RV, DSB, LLV)

Pastan, Rachel, "Opening the Box: Holmes Perkins and the Founding of the ICA," <u>ICAphila.org</u>, May 5, 2014; <u>http://icaphila.org/miranda/5934/opening-the-box-holmes-perkins-and-the-founding-of-ica</u>

Pilat, Stephanie Zeier, <u>Reconstructing Italy</u>, Surrey: Ashgate Publishing Limited, 2014, pp. 12, 212, 215

Quirk, Vanessa, "Denise Scott Brown: A Must-Read Interview," <u>ArchDaily</u>, January 8, 2014; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/464414/denise-scott-brown-an-in-depth-interview/</u> (Directs to Designers and Books interview)

"Robert Venturi," <u>Arredamento Mimarlik Eylul</u>, Issue 282, September 2014, pp. 81. (In Turkish)

Rus, Miguel, "Quote #113 – Denise Scott Brown," <u>ilikearchitecture.net</u>, May 14, 2014; <u>http://www.ilikearchitecture.net/2014/05/quote-113-denise-scott-brown/</u>

Rustin, Susanna, "If women built cities, what would our urban landscape look like?" <u>The Guardian</u>, December 5, 2014; <u>http://www.theguardian.com/cities/2014/dec/05/if-women-built-cities-what-would-our-urban-landscape-look-like</u>

Salomon, Stephanie and Steve Kroeter, "Still Learning from Denise Scott Brown: 45 Years of learning from Las Vegas," <u>Designers and Books</u>, January 7, 2014; <u>http://www.designersandbooks.com/blog/still-learning-from-denise-scott-brown</u> (Interview with DSB) Schneider, Gretchen, "Leaning In...," <u>ArchitectureBoston</u> Vol. 17, 2014, pg. 19. (Mentions DSB and Pritzker Petition)

Tevere, Melissa, Tara S. Smith, Carla Spataro, and Courtney Bambrick, eds., "Denise Scott Brown," <u>Extraordinary Gifts: Remarkable Women of the Delaware</u> <u>Valley, 2014</u>. (Essay/art done in "reaction" to Denise)

van Raaij, Michiel, "<u>Building as Ornament</u>," Rotterdam: nai010 publishers, 2014, pp. 58-75

Vassallo, Jesús, "Signs in Sand" (with Denise Scott Brown), <u>Harvard Design</u> <u>Magazine</u>, Spring/Summer 2014, pp. 113-124. (features photographs by DSB) – see also BIBLIO C

Wisniewski, Katherine, "A Love Affair with Neon: A Conversation with Denise Scott Brown," <u>Architizer.com</u>, May 20, 2014; <u>http://architizer.com/blog/the-grand-dame-ofarchitecture/</u> (Interview with DSB, Video at: <u>http://vimeo.com/95771679</u>)

Yes! 2014 calendar, features RV in Week 26

<u>2015</u>

"2016 AIA Gold Medal Awarded to Denise Scott Brown & Robert Venturi," American Institute of Architects press release, December 3, 2015; http://www.aia.org/press/releases/AIAB107714

"American Academy in Rome Magazine, 2015," Rome and New York: American Academy in Rome, Fall/Winter 2015, p. 9 (image of RV model for new studios in the ARR garden).

Affron, Si, "Hill's Vanna Venturi House on the market for the first time in 42 years," <u>Chestnut Hill Local online</u>, July 23, 2015;

http://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2015/07/23/daily-dose-hills-vanna-venturi-house-market-first-time-42-years/

"AIA's Top Prize To Denise Scott Brown And Robert Venturi," <u>Dallas Art Dealers</u> <u>Association online</u>, December 4, 2015; <u>http://dallasartdealers.org/aias-top-prize-to-</u> <u>denise-scott-brown-and-robert-venturi/</u>

Álvarez Lombardero, Nura, ed., <u>ArquitectAs, Redefiniendo la profesión,</u> Seville: Recolectores Urbanos Editorial, 2015

Baghli, Nacym, "Beyond Pritzker...", <u>nacymbaghli.blogspot.com</u>, March 3, 2015; <u>http://nacymbaghli.blogspot.com/2015/03/beyond-pritzker.html</u>

Bailey, Martin, "Architects vs Prince Charles: if the column goes, we go," <u>The Art</u> <u>Newspaper</u> online, May 1, 2015; http://www.theartnewspaper.com/news/news/154664/

Bhatia, Gautam, "Building Blocks," <u>indianexpress.com</u>, April 20, 2015; <u>http://indianexpress.com/article/lifestyle/books/building-blocks-3/</u>

Brasuell, James, "AIA Gold Medal Goes to the Dynamic Duo of Venturi and Scott Brown," <u>Planetizen online</u>, December 4, 2015;

http://www.planetizen.com/node/82554/aia-gold-medal-goes-dynamic-duo-venturi-and-scott-brown

Buckley, Craig, "After the Manifesto," New York: GSAPP Books, 2015, pp. 141-151

Budds, Diana, "Bad-Ass Architect Denise Scott Brown Finally Gets The Credit She Deserves," <u>Fast Company Design online</u>, December 2, 2015; <u>http://www.fastcodesign.com/3054173/bad-ass-female-architect-denise-scott-brown-finally-gets-the-credit-she-deserves</u>

"Chestnut Hill Historical Society announces nominees for its Hall of Fame," <u>Chestnut Hill Local online</u>, September 30, 2015; <u>http://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2015/09/30/chestnut-hill-historical-society-</u> announces-nominees-for-its-hall-of-fame/

"Chestnut Hill Architectural Hall of Fame Cocktail Gala," Saturday, November 14, 2015. (photo of Vann Venturi House courtesy of VSBA)

Crimmins, Peter, "A pair of firsts in architecture prize for Philly couple," <u>newsworks</u> <u>online</u>, December 4, 2015; http://www.newsworks.org/index.php/local/artsculture/88823-a-pair-of-firsts-in-architecture-prize-for-philly-couple

DeHuff, Jenny, "Quick, pricey sketch," philly.com, June 16, 2015; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/entertainment/celebrities/20150616 The Hooters are r</u> <u>euniting for their 35th.html</u>

"Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi Win 2016 American Institute of Architects Gold Medal," <u>ArtForum online</u>, December 3, 2015; <u>http://artforum.com/news/id=56520</u>

Fiske, Diane M., "Woodmere Art Museum improvements meet neighbor approval," Chestnut Hill Local online, November 25, 2015; <u>http://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2015/11/25/woodmere-art-museum-improvements-meet-neighbor-approval/</u>

Fixsen, Anna, "Denise Scott Brown & Robert Venturi Win 2016 AIA Gold Medal," <u>Architectural Record online</u>, December 2, 2015, http://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/11376-denise-scott-brown-robertventuri-win-2016-aia-gold-medal

Fixsen, Anna, "Iconic Vanna Venturi House on the Market," Architectural Record online, July 20, 2015; <u>http://archrecord.construction.com/news/2015/07/150720-</u> <u>Iconic-Vanna-Venturi-House-on-the-Market.asp?WT.mc_id=rss_archrecord</u> **Fox, Kelsey**, "The 30 Most Impressive Female Architects Alive Today," <u>Windows & Siding Online</u>, October, 2015; <u>http://www.windowsandsiding.net/most-impressive-female-architects-alive-today/</u>

Frank, John N., "Postmodern Classic: The Vanna Venturi House Hits the Market in Philadelphia," <u>realtor.com</u>, July 28, 2015; <u>http://www.realtor.com/news/unique-homes/vanna-venturi-house-in-philadelphia-for-sale/</u>

Gerfen Katie, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown Win the 2016 AIA Gold Medal," <u>Architect Magazine online</u>, December 2, 2015; http://www.architectmagazine.com/awards/aia-honor-awards/robert-venturi-anddenise-scott-brown-win-the-2016-aia-gold-medal_o

Hill, John, "Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi Win AIA Gold Medal," <u>world-architects.com</u>, December 3, 2015; http://www.world-architects.com/architecture-news/headlines/Denise_Scott_Brown_and_Robert_Venturi_Win_AIA_Gold_Medal_52

Hirst, Arlene, "Work Hard, Play Harder," <u>AN Interior</u>, October 2015, pp.36 – 38 (features salvaged BEST Products Showroom panels)

Howarth, Dan, "Postmodern design: Queen Anne chair by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>dezeen magazine online</u>, August 17, 2015; <u>http://www.dezeen.com/2015/08/17/postmodern-design-queen-anne-chair-robert-venturi-denise-scott-brown-knoll/</u>

Howarth, Dan, "There is still a lot to be learned from Postmodernism' says Denise Scott Brown," <u>dezeen magazine online</u>, 18 August, 2015; <u>http://www.dezeen.com/2015/08/18/denise-scott-brown-interview-still-a-lot-to-be-</u> <u>learned-from-postmodernism-pomo-robert-venturi/</u>

Hugron, Jean-Philippe, "Des deux côtés de la fenêtre," <u>archicréé Magazine,</u> 2015, pp. 40-45 (Features Trubek – Wislocki Houses)

"Imparare de Las Vegas," internazionale.it, September 11, 2015; http://www.internazionale.it/foto/2015/09/11/las-vegas-studio-foto

Ivy, Robert A., "Duo who said 'less is bore' win American architecture's highest prize," <u>CNN online</u>, December 7, 2015;

http://www.cnn.com/2015/12/03/architecture/aia-gold-medal-american-institute-of-architects-award/

Johnson, Sara, "Vanna Venturi House Listed for \$1.75 Million," Architect magazine online, July 16, 2015; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/design/buildings/vanna-venturi-house-listed-for-175-million_o</u>

Kats, Anna, "Who Should Own the Vanna Venturi House?," <u>blouinartinfo.com</u>, August 3, 2015; <u>http://www.blouinartinfo.com/news/story/1205518/who-should-own-the-vanna-venturi-house#</u>

Keller, Hadley, "The Power Couples of Architecture and Design," <u>architecturaldigest.com</u>, February 14, 2015; <u>http://www.architecturaldigest.com/architecture/2015-02/power-couples-of-architecture-and-design-slideshow</u> **Keskeys, Paul,** "Listen to These Words of Wisdom from Denise Scott Brown, the 'Grandmother of Architecture'," <u>Architizer online</u>, December 3, 2015; http://architizer.com/blog/denise-scott-brown-the-grandmother-of-architecture/

Khamsi, James, "Lessons Learned: Quandaries posed by *Learning from Las Vegas* and *Delirious New York*," in <u>MAS Context</u>, Issue 25-26 / Spring-Summer '15 "Legacy", pp. 202-213

Kinsella, Eileen, "Iconic Robert Venturi House on Market in Philadelphia for \$1.75M," <u>artnet news</u>, July 23, 2015; <u>https://news.artnet.com/in-brief/robert-venturihouse-sale-319349</u>

Libert, Cedric, "Architecture with No Depth," <u>Recto Verso: Quaderni Fondazione</u> <u>Prada #4</u>, December 2015.

Lurye, Sharon, "Famed Philly architects get equal recognition they fought for," <u>Philly Voice online</u>, December 6, 2015; http://www.phillyvoice.com/famed-philly-architects-get-equal-recognition-they-fought/

Lurye, Sharon, "History-making home on sale in Chestnut Hill," PhillyVoice.com, July 16, 2015; <u>http://www.phillyvoice.com/history-making-home-sale-chestnut-hill/</u>

Mark, Grace, "Active Socioplastics," activesocioplastics.wordpress.com, April 29, 2015; https://activesocioplastics.wordpress.com/category/people/

Marshall, Colin, "Learning from Las Vegas: what the Strip can teach us about urban planning," <u>theguardian.com</u>, February 9, 2015;

 $\underline{http://www.theguardian.com/cities/2015/feb/09/las-vegas-strip-learning-temple-excess}$

"Special Report, Women in Architecture: Mind the Gap," <u>The Leaf Review</u>, 2015, p. 44-47.

Miranda, Carolina A., "Roundup: stabbing at Art Basel, Brown/Venturi receive AIA prize, Pantone's colors of the year," <u>Los Angeles Times online</u>, December 7, 2015; <u>http://www.latimes.com/entertainment/arts/miranda/la-et-cam-roundup-stabbing-art-basel-brown-venturi-aia-prize-pantone-20151207-column.html</u>

Orazi, Manuel, "The Erratic Universe of Yona Friedman," in <u>Yona Friedman: The</u> <u>Dilution of Architecture</u>, Zurich: Park Books/Archizoom, 2015; DSB and RV mentioned in "Ideology of the Street," pp. 477-478, 480; and in "Philosophy of Participation," pp. 538, 540)

Pogrebin, Robin, "AIA Top Prize to Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," <u>New</u> <u>York Times ArtsBeat online</u>, December 3, 2015;

 $\label{eq:http://artsbeat.blogs.nytimes.com/2015/12/03/aia-top-prize-to-denise-scott-brown-and-robert-venturi/?_r=0$

Pogrebin, Robin, "Early Robert Venturi House in Philadelphia Is for Sale," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times online – Arts Beat</u>, July 22, 2015;

http://artsbeat.blogs.nytimes.com/2015/07/22/early-robert-venturi-house-in-philadelphia-is-for-sale/? r=0

Ponsford, Matthew and Zahra Jamshed, "How my childhood made me the designer I am today," <u>CNN.com</u>, September 24, 2015; http://www.cnn.com/2015/09/24/architecture/roca-architects-before-after/

"Post: Architektura postmodernizmu – 50 lat na fail," <u>Architektura</u>, Issue 253, October 2015, pp. 26 (Vanna Venturi House mentioned)

Rafson, Sarah, "The AIA Gold Medal Goes to Venturi & Scott Brown: Progress and the Prize," <u>Metropolis online</u>, December 8, 2015; http://www.metropolismag.com/Point-of-View/December-2015/The-AIA-Gold-Medal-Goes-to-Venturi-Scott-Brown-Progress-and-the-Prize/

Rahmani, Ayad B., "<u>Kafka's Architectures.</u>" Jefferson, NC: McFarland & Company, Inc. Publishers, 2015, pp.123-132

Romero, Melissa, "Vanna Venturi Home Up for Historic Designation," <u>Curbed</u> <u>online</u>, December 7, 2015; http://philly.curbed.com/archives/2015/12/07/vannaventuri-home-up-for-historic-designation.php

Rosenfield, Karissa, "17 Napkin Sketches by Famous Architects," ArchDaily, June 5, 2015; http://www.archdaily.com/639533/17-napkin-sketches-by-famous-architects/

Saffron, Inga, "At last: Phila. Architect Denise Scott Brown gets her (Gold Medal) due," Philly.com, December 3, 2015;

http://www.philly.com/philly/news/20151204 At last Philly architect Denise Scott Brown gets her__Gold_Medal__due.html#3VlMv0uPuIrx3EYv.99

Shaw, Matt, "Yo Quiero #SaveTacoBell: The Evolution of an American Icon," <u>Architizer.com</u>, January 16, 2015; <u>http://architizer.com/blog/savetacobell-the-evolution-of-a-suburban-icon/</u>

Stein, Amelia, "Denise Scott Brown: Space and Work," <u>Apartamento magazine</u>, Winter 2015 (interview with DSB at home)

Stott, Rory, "Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi Win 2016 AIA Gold Medal," <u>Arch Daily online</u>, December 3, 2015; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/778238/denise-scott-brown-and-robert-venturi-win-2016-aia-gold-medal</u>

Tanenbaum, Michael, "Chestnut Hill's Vanna Venturi House nearing historic designation," <u>Philly Voice online</u>, December 3, 2015; http://www.phillyvoice.com/chestnut-hills-vanna-venturi-house-nearing-historic-designation/

Taylor-Hochberg, Amelia, "Golden Years: Saluting joint creativity with Denise Scott Brown on Archinect Sessions #45," <u>Archinect online</u>, December 10, 2-15; http://archinect.com/news/article/143058935/golden-years-saluting-joint-creativitywith-denise-scott-brown-on-archinect-sessions-45 **Taylor-Hochberg, Amelia**, "Latent Complexity: Denise Scott Brown and Katherine Darnstadt (Latent Design) on Archinect Sessions #39," <u>archinect.com</u>, July 23, 2015; <u>http://archinect.com/news/article/132512541/latent-complexity-denise-scott-brown-and-katherine-darnstadt-latent-design-on-archinect-sessions-39</u> (Podcast featuring DSB re: Vanna Venturi House up for sale)

"The Gloss Ceiling," <u>The Gloss magazine</u>, October 2015, pg.52 (Article features DSB re: inspiring women in architecture)

Tudor, Elisabeta, "FRANCE / Paris: Emergency Architects for Nepal," <u>Modem Mag</u> online, May 18, 2015; <u>http://www.modemonline.com/modem-mag/article/3194-france-</u> <u>-paris-emergency-architects-for-nepal</u> (Mentions RV napkin sketch in auction to benefit Nepal)

<u>Vente aux Enchères Caritative: Au Profit de la Fondation Architectes de L'urgence,</u> May, 21, 2015, p. 72 (image of "I am a Monument").

Williams, Sarah, "Mind the gap," <u>LEAF Review</u>, November 2015; <u>http://viewer.zmags.com/publication/5370f829#/5370f829/46</u>

Williamson, James, "<u>Kahn at Penn</u>," New York, NY: Routledge Books, 2015, citations throughout.

Wisniewski, Katherine, "16 Iconic Creations by Architecture and Design Power Couples," <u>curbed.com</u>, February 13, 2015; <u>http://curbed.com/archives/2015/02/13/designs-by-architect-couples-in-love.php</u>.

Xie, Jenny, "Tour an Unorthodox '60s Beach House by Robert A.M. Stern," <u>curbed.com</u>, March 5, 2015; http://curbed.com/archives/2015/03/05/montauk-beach-house-robert-am-stern.php

Yes! 2015 calendar, features RV in Week 26

"Zabludowicz Collection Announces December Las Vegas Residencies," <u>artlyst.com</u>, November 29, 2015; http://www.artlyst.com/articles/zabludowicz-collectionannounces-december-las-vegas-residencies

Zara, Janelle, "Whiz Kids: A New Exhibition Explores Architects' Childhood Memories," <u>Architectural Record online</u>, October 26, 2015; <u>http://archrecord.construction.com/news/2015/10/151026-Whiz-Kids-A-New-</u> <u>Exhibition-Explores-Architects-Childhood-Memories-6527965279.asp</u>

2016

Alborg, Concha, "Op-Ed: Learning from Colombia," <u>Al Dia News online,</u> May 24, 2016; <u>http://aldianews.com/articles/opinion/op-ed-learning-colombia/43361</u>

Banks, Tom, "Giles Round reveals architectural 'graphic qualities; in new RIBA exhibition on facades," <u>Design Week,</u> August 23, 2016; <u>https://www.designweek.co.uk/issues/22-28-august-2016/giles-round-reveals-architectural-graphic-qualities-new-riba-exhibition-facades/</u>

"Beyond Borders at TWA Flight Center at JFK Airport in New York" <u>Yareah</u> <u>Magazine online</u>, April 28, 2016; <u>http://www.yareah.com/2016/04/28/beyond-borders-</u> <u>twa-flight-center/</u>

Blau, Eve, "This Work Is Going Somewhere: Pedagogy and Politics at Yale in The Late 1960s," <u>Log</u> 38, Fall 2016, pp131-149

Brownlee, David B., "Mid-century Complexity and Contradiction," <u>Context</u>, Winter 2016, p. 7.

Cooperman, Emily, T., "Truly and Unobtrusively Modern: Chestnut Hill Architecture of the Twentieth Century," <u>Context</u>, Winter 2016, p. 20-23.

Cramer, Ned, Editorial: "Is it Me, or Is PoMo Making a Comeback?" <u>ARCHITECT:</u> <u>The Journal of the American Institute of Architects</u>, Volume 105, no 9, September 2015, p. 208

"*Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture* at 50," A symposium marking the 50th anniversary of the publication of Robert Venturi's *Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture.* Organized by Martino Stierli and David Brownlee. Museum of Modern Art, New York and the University of Pennsylvania, November 10-12, 2016; <u>https://www.moma.org/calendar/events/2430</u>

"Day in History – October 19, 1988" <u>Boston Globe.com</u>, October 19, 2016; <u>https://www.bostonglobe.com/metro/2016/10/18/day-history/6ze84xv66Y4Sim5mCFj4OO/story.html</u>

Delbeke, Maarten, "The Mannerism of Architecture and the City in *Complexity and Contradiction,*" Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians 75, no. 4, December 2016, pp. 492-493

Dugmore, Heather, "First Couple to Be Awarded the 2016 AIA Gold Medal" <u>WITS</u> <u>Review,</u> Volume 35, August 2016, p31

Embuscado, Rain, "10 Female Designers Breaking the Mold," <u>Artnet.com</u>, October 4, 2016; <u>https://news.artnet.com/art-world/female-designers-breaking-the-mold-671504</u>

Farrow, Claire, "Denise Scott Brown," <u>Childhood Recollections: Memory in Design</u>, London: Roca London Gallery, 2016 (contains excerpts from Wayward Eye and other texts in addition to interview with curator Claire Farrow)

Ferro, Camilio Salazar, <u>Comprender Para Incidir: analisis y proyecto en la ciudad</u> <u>durante la segunda mitad del siglo xx</u>, Bogota, Colombia: University of the Andes, April 2016, pp. 166-167

Finn, Pat, "Time Space Existence: Denise Scott Brown's Crucial Advice for all Budding Architects and Urban Planners," <u>Architizer</u>, May 17, 2016; <u>http://architizer.com/blog/time-space-existence-denise-scott-brown/</u> **Fixsen, Anna**, "View-Master: The World, As Seen by Denise Scott Brown," Architectural Record, July 22, 2016;

http://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/11824-view-master-the-world-as-seenby-denise-scott-brown

<u>"From Venice to Venice Beach: Denise Scott Brown's 'Wayward Eye'," Metropolis</u> <u>Magazine online, July 8, 2016; http://www.metropolismag.com/July-August-</u> <u>2016/From-Venice-to-Venice-Beach-Denise-Scott-Browns-Wayward-Eye/</u>

Geers, Kersten, Jelena Pancevac and Andrea Zanderigo, <u>The Difficult Whole: A</u> <u>Reference Book on Robert Venturi, John Rauch and Denise Scott Brown</u>, Zurich: Park Books, 2016.

Gunts, Edward, "Preserving Heritage," The Architect's Newspaper, April 6, 2016

Gunts, Edward, "Vanna Venturi House to be preserved by new buyer," <u>The</u> <u>Architect's Newspaper online</u>, May 6, 2016; <u>http://archpaper.com/2016/05/vanna-venturi-house-found-buyer/</u>

Havens, Mark, <u>Out of Season: The Vanishing Architecture of the Wildwoods</u>, London: Booth-Clibborn Editions, 2016 (mention of RV, DSB and SI, p10)

Henderson, Nam, "Editor's Picks #458," <u>Archinect</u>, December 2, 2016; <u>http://archinect.com/news/article/149980957/editor-s-picks-458</u>

Hill, John, <u>100 Years</u>, <u>100 Buildings</u>, New York: Prestel, 2016 (1991: Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery, p 162-63)

"Hill's Vanna Venturi House protected," <u>ChestnutHillLocal.com</u>, November 15, 2016; <u>http://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2016/11/15/hills-vanna-venturi-house-protected/</u>

Howe, Thomas Noble, "Venturi and the Recovery of Metaphor and Precedent in Architecture," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u> 75, no. 4, December 2016, pp. 493-494

Hurley, Amanda Kolson, Gold Medal: Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi. <u>ARCHITECT: The Journal of the American Institute of Architects (AIA Awards Issue)</u>, May 2016, pp. 194-205

Hutchins, Shelley, "2016 Marvin Design Award – Kieran Timberlake" <u>Builder</u> online, September 15, 2016; <u>http://www.builderonline.com/design/awards/2016-</u> marvin-design-award-kieran-timberlake_o

Kohlstedt, Kurt, "Lessons from Sin City: The Architecture of 'Ducks' versus 'Decorated Sheds," <u>99percentinvisible.org</u>, September 26, 2016; <u>http://99percentinvisible.org/article/lessons-sin-city-architecture-ducks-versus-decorated-sheds/</u>

Korody, Nicholas, "Learning from 'Learning from Las Vegas' with Denise Scott Brown, part 1: The Foundation" <u>Archinect.com</u>, September 28, 2016; <u>http://archinect.com/features/article/149970924/learning-from-learning-from-las-vegas-with-denise-scott-brown-part-i-the-foundation</u>

Korody, Nicholas, "Learning from 'Learning from Las Vegas' with Denise Scott Brown, part 2: Pedagogy" <u>Archinect.com</u>, October 5, 2016; http://archinect.com/features/article/149971833/learning-from-learning-from-lasvegas-with-denise-scott-brown-part-2-pedagogy

Korody, Nicholas, "Learning from 'Learning from Las Vegas' with Denise Scott Brown, part 3: Research" <u>Archinect.com</u>, November 8, 2016; http://archinect.com/features/article/hV5oTUYQqVRydvDn

Kulić, Vladimir and Mira Stanić, "Form, Forces and Functions/Forma, sile i funkcije," Oris 100, 2016

Lange, Alexandra and Michelle Goldchain, "Speaking in Archemoji," <u>Curbed.com</u>, February 22, 2016; <u>http://www.curbed.com/2016/2/22/11086534/architecture-design-</u> <u>emoji</u>

Lange, Alexandra, "10 things I learned on a pilgrimage to the iconic Vanna Venturi House," <u>Curbed.com</u>, November 17, 2016;

http://www.curbed.com/2016/11/17/13666216/vanna-venturi-house-tour-denise-scottbrown-robert-venturi

Lucarelli, Fosco, "Venturi, The Obligation Toward the Difficult Whole," Socks Studio.com, November 6, 2016; <u>http://socks-studio.com/2016/11/06/robert-venturi-the-obligation-toward-the-difficult-whole/</u>

Mattern, Shannon, "Before BILLY: A Brief History of the Bookcase," <u>Harvard</u> <u>Design Magazine</u> No. 43: Shelf Life, Fall/Winter 2016, <u>http://www.harvarddesignmagazine.org/issues/43/before-billy-a-brief-history-of-the-bookcase</u> (mentions and illustrates VSBA's Rauner Special Collections Library at Dartmouth)

Massey, Jonathan, "Power and Privilege," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural</u> <u>Historians</u> 75, no. 4, December 2016, pp. 497-498

Melvin, Jeremy, "2016 AIA Convention in Philadelphia," <u>Architectural Review</u> <u>online</u>, June 3, 2016; http://www.architecturalreview.com/10007109.article?WT.tsrc=em%E2%80%A6YjlvVXc4Y1FtR2UwU1k0en NRbzk3R3pnekpvNmRyR3pObWt4cGRFRzQ9In0%3D

Menking, William, "Denise Scott Brown on the unknown history of architecture and planning at the University of Pennsylvania," <u>The Architect's Newspaper online</u>, May 19, 2016; <u>http://archpaper.com/2016/05/denise-scott-brown-architecture-planning-university-pennsylvania/</u>

Menking, William and Matt Shaw, "Denise Scott Brown: The Other Philadelphia School, An Unknown History of Architecture and Planning at the University of Pennsylvania," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, Issue 3, April 6, 2016, pp. 17-20. (DSB Interview)

Morton, Patricia A., "The Legacy of *Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture* (Editorial)," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u> 75, no. 4, December 2016, pp. 401-402

"National Treasure" and "Denise Scott Brown," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, April 6, 2016 (feature on the AIA Convention and Philadelphia)

"New Book Offers Perspective on Robert Venturi's 'Views' of Rome," <u>American</u> <u>Academy in Rome Magazine</u>, Spring 2016

Ockman, Joan, "Robert Venturi's *Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture:* A Fifty-Year Reception," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u> 75, no. 4, December 2016, pp. 490-492

Popkin, Nathaniel, "In this Month of Jane Jacobs, A Look At The "Philadelphia School" That Inspired & Frustrated Her, <u>HiddenCityPhila.org</u>, May 11, 2016; <u>http://hiddencityphila.org/2016/05/in-this-month-of-jane-jacobs-a-look-at-the-philadelphia-school-that-inspired-frustrated-her/</u>

Portoghesi, Paolo, "Complessità e Contraddizioni," <u>Domus</u> 1007, November 2016, 35-36

Rizvi, Kishwar, "History and Representation: Venturi's Engagement with Modern 'Islamic' Architecture," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u> 75, no. 4, December 2016, pp. 494-497

"Robert Venturi '44 & Denise Scott Brown Honored By the AIA," <u>Connections</u>, Spring 2016

Romero, Melissa, "5 Female Architects Who Left Lasting Marks in Philly," <u>Curbed</u> <u>Philadelphia online</u>, March 8, 2016;

 $\underline{http://philly.curbed.com/2016/3/8/11179758/philadelphia-famous-female-architects}$

Romero, Melissa, "Has the Vanna Venturi House Found a Buyer?" <u>Curbed</u> <u>Philadelphia online</u>, April 8, 2016;

http://philly.curbed.com/2016/4/8/11392038/vanna-venturi-house-contingent

Romero, Melissa, "Iconic Vanna Venturi House Gets \$250K Pricechop," <u>Curbed</u> <u>Philadelphia online</u>, April 1, 2016; http://philly.curbed.com/2016/4/1/11338584/vanna-venturi-house-for-sale

Romero, Melissa, "Vanna Venturi House Sold to Local Buyer," <u>Curbed Philadelphia</u> <u>online</u>, April 26, 2016; <u>http://philly.curbed.com/2016/4/26/11510144/vanna-venturi-house-sold</u>

Romero, Melissa, "5 Great Architecture Walking Tours in Philly," <u>Curbed</u> <u>Philadelphia online</u>, June 21, 2016;

http://philly.curbed.com/2016/6/21/11947850/best-walking-tours-philly (mention of Robert Venturi-designed Franklin Court)

Romero, Melissa, "Vanna Venturi House in Chestnut Hill achieves historic designation," <u>Curbed Philadelphia online</u>, November 11, 2016; <u>http://philly.curbed.com/2016/11/11/13597060/vanna-venturi-house-historic-designation</u>

Rooney, Shannon, "Vanna Venturi House on the market again," <u>Philly.com</u>, April 12, 2016; <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/blogs/philadelphia-real-estate/Vanna-Venturi-House-on-the-market-again.html</u>

Saffron, Inga, "Good Eye: A Northeast Philadelphia store with ties to Le Corbusier," Philly.com, June 13, 2016; http://articles.philly.com/2016-06-13/news/73723046 1 berkowitz-robert-venturi-denise-scott-brown

Saffron, Inga, "When Robert Venturi and Jane Jacobs upset the modernist apple cart," Philly.com, November 3, 2016;

http://www.philly.com/philly/columnists/inga_saffron/After-50-years-Robert-Venturigets-due-for-shaking-up-architecture.html

Salomon, Stephanie and Steve Kroeter, "You Are What You Read: A New Book Sries from Designers & Books – Special Preview from Denise Scott Brown," <u>Designers &</u> <u>Books</u>, November 16, 2016; <u>http://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/12003-</u> <u>complexity-and-contradiction-in-architecture-at-50</u>

Sample, Brendan, "Vanna Venturi house sold after 9 months to local buyer," <u>Chestnut Hill local online</u>, May 4, 2016; <u>http://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2016/05/04/vanna-venturi-house-sold-after-9-</u> months-to-local-buyer/

Scharmen, Fred, "No more weird architecture in Philadelphia: a retroactive manifesto for the AIA National convention," <u>The Architect's Newspaper online</u>, May 31, 2016; <u>http://archpaper.com/2016/05/retroactive-manifesto-aia-convention-philadephia/</u>

Schmidt, Robert III and Simon Austin, <u>Adaptable Architecture: Theory and Practice</u>, London and New York: Routledge, 2016 (cites and illustrates VSB's typology of Italian *palazzi*, 2004)

Shaw, Matt, "Denise Scott Brown on AIA Gold: 'It was worth being a witch'," <u>The</u> <u>Architect's Newspaper online</u>, May 24, 2016; <u>http://archpaper.com/2016/05/denise-</u> <u>scott-brown-robert-venturi-aia-gold-2016/</u>

Stephens, Suzanne, "Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture' at 50," <u>Architectural Record.com</u>, November 16, 2016; <u>http://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/12003-complexity-and-contradiction-in-architecture-at-50</u>

Stratigakos, Despina, "The Attrition Problem," <u>Metropolis Magazine online</u>, March 16, 2016; <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/March-2016/The-Attrition-Problem/</u>

Stratigakos, Despina, <u>Where Are the Women Architects?</u>, Princeton and Oxford: Princeton University Press in association with Places Journal, 2016 (Denise Scott Brown discussed and cited throughout; particularly in reference to 2013 Change.org Pritzker petition)

Stern, Robert A. M. and Jimmy Sharp, <u>Pedagogy and Place: 100 Years of</u> <u>Architecture at Yale</u>, New Haven: Yale UP, 2016

Stierli, Martino, "50 Years of Complexity and Contradiction," <u>The Architectural</u> <u>Review online,</u> December 22, 2016; <u>https://www.architectural-</u> <u>review.com/rethink/reviews/50-years-of-complexity-and-</u> <u>contradiction/10015872.article</u> **Szacka, Léa-Catherine,** <u>Exhibiting the Postmodern: The 1980 Venice Architecture</u> <u>Biennale</u>, Venice: Marsilio, 2016 (references to VSB throughout)

Tuite, Colleen and Cameron Blaylock, "Being Denise Scott Brown," <u>Lobby</u>, No. 4/Spring/Summer 2016 "Abundance," pp. 22-21

Walker, Alissa, "Paradise in Limbo: The Trouble With Saving the Jersey Shore's Googie Motels," <u>Curbed.com</u>, September 6, 2016; <u>http://www.curbed.com/2016/9/6/12759108/wildwood-preservation-motels-midcentury</u>

Whitaker, William, "Philadelphia's Everyday Modernism," <u>Context</u>, Winter 2016, p. 17-19.

<u>"World-Renowned Architects Exchange 'Napkin Sketches' with NewSchool</u> <u>Students," PRNewswire, June 8. 2016; http://www.prnewswire.com/news-</u> <u>releases/world-renowned-architects-exchange-napkin-sketches-with-newschool-</u> <u>students-300281902.html</u>

Yes! 2016 calendar, features RV in Week 26

Zilliacus, Ariana, "Sin City Embellishment: Expressive or Kitsch?," <u>Arch Daily</u>, October 23, 2016; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/797803/sin-city-embellishment-</u> <u>expressive-or-kitsch</u>

<u>2017</u>

"2017 Spring Benefit: ARTIFACT," Storefront for Art and Architecture; http://storefrontnews.org/benefit/ (DSB spring benefit honoree); May 23, 2017

Al, Stefan, <u>The Strip: Las Vegas and the Architecture of the American Dream</u>, Cambridge: The MIT Press, 2017

Banks, Tom, "Discovering the forgotten female designers from history," <u>Design</u> <u>Week</u>, October 24, 2017(DSD mentioned briefly);

https://www.designweek.co.uk/issues/23-29-october-2017/discovering-forgottenfemale-designers-history/

Bernstein, Fred A., "The 100 Most Important Buildings of the 20th Century," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, October 10, 2017;

 $\underline{https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/100-most-important-buildings-20th-century}$

Bixler, Michael, "New Exhibition Gives Movement to the Philadelphia School," <u>Hiddencityphila.org</u>, March 17, 2017; <u>http://hiddencityphila.org/2017/03/new-exhibition-gives-movement-to-the-philadelphia-school/</u>

Blahut, Chelsea, "Denise Scott Brown Wins Jane Drew Prize," <u>Architect online</u>, February 7, 2017; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/design/denise-scott-brown-</u> wins-jane-drew-prize o?mc cid=c1e5363e64&mc eid=ed65e4bb1e **Booth, Emily**, "Denise Scott Brown wins the 2017 Jane Drew Prize," <u>The</u> <u>Architectural Review online</u>, February 6, 2017; <u>https://www.architecturalreview.com/today/denise-scott-brown-wins-the-2017-jane-drewprize/10017125.article</u>

Budds, Diana, "Architecture Has a Woman Problem," <u>C.O. Design</u>, December 20, 2017; <u>https://www.fastcodesign.com/90155062/architecture-has-a-woman-problem</u>

Bréon, Emmanuel, ed., <u>L'architectecte: portraits et clichés</u>, Paris: Éditions Norma and Cité de l'architecture & du patriomonie, 2017

Carson, Taylor, "Philadelphia's All-Star Architects: The Who's who of Philly architecture, then and now," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, November 4, 2017, <u>http://www.phillymag.com/property/2017/11/04/best-philadelphia-architects/</u>

Clarke, Roddy, "10 Emerging Designers to watch from the London Design Festival 2017," <u>Evening Standard</u>, October 3, 2017; <u>https://www.standard.co.uk/lifestyle/design/10-designers-to-watch-from-the-london-design-festival-2017-a3649031.html</u> (Vanna Venturi House mentioned)

Costello, Tony, "Exhibit Columbus: Adding to the City's Design Legacy," <u>Indianapolis Monthly</u>, August 23, 2017; <u>http://www.indianapolismonthly.com/arts-</u> <u>culture/exhibit-columbus-adding-citys-design-legacy/?preview_id=219728</u>

Crimmins, Peter, "Fabric Museum bares all for 40th anniversary," <u>WHYY</u>, December 15, 2017 (RV and DSB mentioned as erstwhile artists in resident at the Fabric Workshop); <u>https://whyy.org/segments/fabric-museum-bares-40th-anniversary/</u>

"Denise Scott Brown Wins the 2017 Jane Drew Prize for Women in Architecture," <u>World Architecture Community.org</u>, February 7, 2017; <u>http://worldarchitecture.org/articles-</u>

links/cvzzz/denise scott brown wins the 2017 jane drew prize for women in arch itecture.html

"Denise Scott Brown: The petition is my prize – and it's better than the Pritzker," The Architectural Review online, March 8, 2017; https://www.architecturalreview.com/films/denise-scott-brown-the-petition-is-my-prize-and-its-better-thanthe-pritzker/10018050.article (video interview with DSB)

Di Palma, Vittoria, "Radical Thought," <u>E-Flux Architecture: History and Theory</u>, December 5, 2017; http://www.e-flux.com/architecture/history-theory/159243/radicalthought/

Farrell, Terry and Adam Nathaniel Furman, <u>Revisiting Postmodernism</u>, London: RIBA Publishing, November 2017.

Fazzare, Elizabeth, "Rediscover the Pioneering Women of Architecture that History Forgot," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, December 15, 2017;

https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/rediscover-the-pioneering-women-of-architecture-that-history-forgot

Franklin, Sydney, "Just Rewards: Denise Scott Brown Wins Jane Drew Prize for Women in Architecture," <u>Architizer.com</u>, February 7, 2017; <u>http://architizer.com/blog/denise-scott-brown-wins-jane-drew-prize-for-women-in-architecture/</u>

Goldberger, Paul, "Paul Goldberger Reflects on Vincent Scully's Legacy," <u>Architectural Record</u>, December 1, 2017 (RV mentioned); <u>https://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/13149-paul-goldberger-reflects-on-vincent-scullys-legacy?v=preview</u>

Grech, Simon, "A Tribute to Women Architects," <u>The Malta Independent</u>, September 28, 2017; <u>http://www.independent.com.mt/articles/2017-09-28/local-news/FIRST-MAGAZINE-A-tribute-to-Women-Architects-6736179184</u>

Greco, JoAnn, "Unpacking the Industrial Lunchbox," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, Vol. 116, no. 1 (September/October 2017), pp. 61-62.

Greco, JoAnn, "Venerating Venturi: Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture turns 50," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazaette</u>, Vol. 115, no. 3 (January/February 2017), pp. 18-19.

Griffiths, Sean, "Now is not the time to be indulging in postmodern revivalism," <u>Dezeen</u>, October 30, 2017, <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2017/10/30/sean-griffiths-fat-postmodern-revivalism-dangerous-times-opinion/</u>

Harby, Stephen and Frederick Fisher, <u>Robert Venturi's Rome</u>, San Francisco: ORO Editions, September 1, 2017.

Harris, Josh, "Cate Blanchett recites architecture manifestos in 13-part 'antiarchitecture' film," <u>Architecture AU</u>, November 30, 2017; (RV's "Non-Straightforward Architecture: A Gentle Manifesto is mentioned); https://architectureau.com/articles/cate-blanchett-recites-architecture-manifestos-in-13-part-anti-architecture-film/

Hawthorne, Christopher, "Review: SCI-Arc show cleverly tweaks the myth of the allpowerful — and typically male — hero architect," <u>LA Times online</u>, May 22, 2017; <u>http://www.latimes.com/entertainment/arts/la-et-cm-sci-arc-duck-document-</u> <u>20170522-story.html</u>

Hill, John, "Denise Scott Brown Wins Jane Drew Prize," <u>world-architects.com</u>, February 8, 2017; <u>http://www.world-architects.com/architecture-</u> <u>news/headlines/Denise Scott Brown Wins Jane Drew Prize 7628</u>

Hodgetts, Craig, "Craig Hodgetts reviews Sylvia Lavin's 'The Duck and the Document' exhibition at SCI-Arc," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, April 21, 2007; <u>https://archpaper.com/2017/04/the-duck-and-the-document-sci-arc/</u>

Howarth, Dan, "Eleven important modernist buildings in Columbus, Indiana," <u>Dezeen</u>, September 1, 2017 – RV briefly mentioned; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2017/09/01/11-important-modernist-buildings-columbus-indiana/</u>

Howarth, Dan, "Denise Scott Brown wins Jane Drew Prize 2017 for women in architecture," <u>Dezeen.com</u>, February 7, 2017;

https://www.dezeen.com/2017/02/07/denise-scott-brown-wins-jane-drew-prize-2017women-architecture-awards/

Keane, Katharine, "First Office: This Los Angles pair selected their studio name because it is 'meant to be our first office – and not our last',"<u>Architect</u>, November 29, 2017 (DSB briefly mentioned); http://www.architectmagazine.com/practice/first-office_o

Keller, Hadley, "Louis Kahn Returns to Philadelphia in an Unexpected Location," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, August 10, 2017 – Venturi Scott Brown and Associates briefly mentioned; <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/louis-kahn-philadelphia-fabrick-workshop-museum</u>

Kingwell, Mark, "No, postmodernism at universities isn't a vile, cancerous doctrine," <u>The Globe and Mail</u>, December 9, 2017 (RV mentioned as an early postmodernist); <u>https://www.theglobeandmail.com/opinion/no-postmodernism-at-universities-isnt-a-vile-cancerous-doctrine/article37272519/</u>

Korody, Nicholas, "Denise Scott Brown awarded the Jane Drew Prize," <u>Archinect</u>, February 7, 2017; <u>http://archinect.com/news/article/149990767/denise-scott-brown-awarded-the-jane-drew-prize</u>

"Lady Bird's letter evokes memories of visit," <u>The Republic</u>, July 6, 2017 – RV briefly mentioned; <u>http://www.therepublic.com/2017/07/06/quite_an/</u>

Lange, Alexandra, "Judging a book by its cover," <u>Curbed</u>, November 21, 2017; (About the graphic design work related to the cover for Learning from Las Vegas); https://www.curbed.com/2017/11/21/16681358/out-of-print-architecture-design-books

Lange, Alexandra, "Organizing the World: How multi-hyphenate designer Alexander Girard made America modern," <u>Curbed</u>, July 7, 2017 - RV briefly mentioned; <u>https://www.curbed.com/2017/7/7/15931278/alexander-girard-designer-cranbrook-</u> <u>exhibition</u>

Lange, Alexandra, "The Slide-Show Epiphanies of the Architectural Historian Vincent Scully," <u>The New Yorker</u>, December 5, 2017 (RV mentioned); https://www.newyorker.com/culture/postscript/the-slide-show-epiphanies-of-the-architectural-historian-vincent-scully

Lægring, Kasper, "Bjarke Ingels and the Return of Representation: A Challenge to the Post-Critical," <u>Architecture and Culture</u>, Vol. 5, no. 2 (August 25, 2017), pp. 315-340.

Levinson, Joel, "Hill architect recounts his meetings with the masters," <u>Chestnut</u> <u>Hill Local</u>, September 7, 2017; Mentions RV + DSB participation in the Grand Tour of Europe <u>http://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2017/09/07/hill-architect-recounts-his-</u> <u>meetings-with-the-masters/</u>

Lewis, Nathaniel and Stephen Tatum, <u>Morta Las Vegas</u>, Lincoln: University of Nebraska Press, 2017

Lilja, Petra, "Step Collection," Petra Lilja Design Studio; <u>https://www.petralilja.com/stairs-vases</u>; (Nowhere stairs in the Vanna Venturi House mentioned as inspiration for the collection) Lubell, Sam, "Architects take to the streets for the inaugural edition of Exhibit Columbus," <u>Wallpaper</u>, September 4, 2017 – RV + DSB briefly mentioned; <u>https://www.wallpaper.com/architecture/exhibit-columbus-2017-inaugural-edition</u>

Lynch, Patrick, "James Stewart Polshek Wins 2018 AIA Gold Medal," <u>Archdaily</u>, December 6, 2017 (DSB + RV mentioned as past winners); <u>https://www.archdaily.com/885021/james-stewart-polshek-wins-2018-gold-medal</u>

Mackin, Jana, "Our Roadside Vernacular: Part Two," <u>Shoshone News Press</u>, June 22, 2017; <u>http://www.shoshonenewspress.com/article/20170622/ARTICLE/170629990</u>

Macmillan, Hugh with Frank Shapiro, <u>Zion in Africa: The Jews of Zambia</u>, London and New York: I.B. Tauris, 2017 (reprint; originally published in 1999) – mentions DSB and Lakofski families

Mairs, Jessica, "Bulldozers move in on Robin Hood Gardens," <u>Dezeen</u>, August 25, 2017 – RV briefly mentioned; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2017/08/25/bulldozers-</u> <u>demolition-robin-hood-gardens-alison-peter-smithson-brutalist-estate/</u>

Mark, Laura, "Denise Scott Brown: 'People have learnt from Las Vegas, but they haven't learnt the half of it yet," <u>The Architect's Journal online</u>, February 6, 2017; <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/denise-scott-brown-people-have-learnt-from-las-vegas-but-they-havent-learnt-the-half-of-it-yet/10017081.article</u>

Mark, Laura, "Denise Scott Brown recognized with 2017 Jane Drew Prize," <u>The</u> <u>Architect's Journal online</u>, February 6, 2017; <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/denise-scott-brown-recognised-with-2017-jane-drew-prize/10017080.article</u>

Martin, Olivia, "Happy Birthday, Denise Scott Brown," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, October 3, 2017; <u>https://archpaper.com/2017/10/happy-birthday-denise-scott-brown/</u>

Messina, Rab, "Formafantasma and Dzek Look at Columbus," <u>True Living of Arts &</u> <u>Design</u>, October 16, 2017 (mentions RV's Fire station 4 as part of the exhibit in Columbus); https://tlmagazine.com/formafantasma-dzek-columbus/.

Messner, Matthew, "Sharif, Lynch: Architecture transforms a California bungalow into a multigenerational home," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, December 28, 2017 (Learning from Las Vegas mentioned); https://archpaper.com/2017/12/sharif-lyncharchitecture-transforms-california-bungalow-multigenerational/#gallery-0-slide-0

"Names to know at the 2017 Chicago Architecture Biennial: Design with Company," <u>Architectural Record</u>, August 30, 2017 – RV + DSB mentioned briefly; <u>http://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/12958-names-to-know-at-the-2017-chicago-architecture-biennial-design-with-company</u>

"Names to know at the 2017 Chicago Architecture Biennial: MOS," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, September 18, 2017 – RV + DSB mentioned briefly; <u>http://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/12985-names-to-know-at-the-2017-chicago-architecture-biennial-mos</u>

Niepold, Frank, "Shirley Hanson: A cornerstone of Chestnut Hill history," <u>Chestnut</u> <u>Hill Local</u>; <u>http://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2017/06/23/shirley-hanson-a-</u> <u>cornerstone-of-chestnut-hill-history/</u> **Quito, Anne,** "A tiny town in Indiana is a must-see mecca of mid-century design," <u>Quartz</u>, September 3, 2017 – RV briefly mentioned; <u>https://qz.com/1064746/how-columbus-indiana-became-a-living-museum-of-modern-architecture-and-design/</u>

Quito, Anne, "The winners of architecture's prestigious Pritzker Prize prove that genius isn't always solitary," <u>Quartz.com</u>, March 1, 2017; <u>https://qz.com/922109/rcr-arquitectes-win-2017-pritzker-prize-for-their-local-and-universal-work/</u>

Raskin, Laura, "Princeton University Economics and International Programs Building by KPMB Architects," <u>Architectural Record</u>, November 6. 2017; <u>https://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/13050-princeton-university-economics-and-international-programs-building-by-kpmb-architects?v=preview</u>.

Ray, Debika, "Why Postmodernism's New-Found Popularity is all about Looking Forward, not back," <u>ArchDaily</u>, December 15, 2017; https://www.archdaily.com/885422/why-postmodernisms-new-found-popularity-isall-about-looking-forward-not-back

Robards, Brooks, "'Columbus' celebrates architecture and relationships," <u>MV Times</u>, October 24, 2017, http://www.mvtimes.com/2017/10/24/columbus-celebrates-architecture-relationships/.

Robertson, Leslie Earl, <u>The Structure of Design: An Engineer's Extraordinary Life in</u> <u>Architecture</u>, New York: The Monacelli Press, 2017 (mentions Seattle Art Museum on pg. 31)

Romero, Melissa, "Historic Dilworth House on Washington Square still seeks development," <u>Curbed</u>, August 8, 2017;

https://philly.curbed.com/2017/8/8/16107242/dilworth-house-philadelphiadevelopment-for-sale

Romero, Melissa, "Mitchell/Giurgola's Dorothy Shipley White House earns historic designation," <u>Curbed Philadelphia</u>, October 17, 2017 (Vanna Venturi house mentioned as a trio of houses in Chestnut Hill designed for single women during the Philadelphia School Movement);

https://philly.curbed.com/2017/10/17/16482734/shipley-white-house-chestnut-hilldeemed-historic.

Romero, Melissa, "PAFA's Historic Landmark Building: America's first modern building," Curbed, November 13, 2017 (RV mentioned as part of the Philadelphia School movement and its connection to modernism);

https://philly.curbed.com/2017/11/13/16643530/pafa-historic-landmark-building-frank-furness-history

Romero, Melissa, "Philadelphia School' of architecture highlighted in new exhibit," <u>Curbed Philadelphia online</u>, March 17, 2017; <u>http://philly.curbed.com/2017/3/17/14959002/philadelphia-school-of-architecture-</u> exhibit

Rosen, Steven, "Finding architecture's soul in 'Columbus'," <u>CityBeat</u>, September 20, 2017; <u>http://www.citybeat.com/arts-culture/big-picture/article/20976272/finding-architectures-soul-in-columbus</u>

Rybczynski, Witold, "What If: The Unbuilt Legacy," <u>Architect magazine</u>, March 2017 (mentions RV's unrealized Beach House, 1959, Manhattan Hotel, 1994, and other unbuilt projects in *Signs and Systems*);

http://www.architectmagazine.com/design/what-if-the-unbuilt-legacy_o

Schaffer, Jayna, "Women belong on pedestals," <u>The Temple News</u>, September 26, 2017; <u>http://temple-news.com/opinion/women-belong-pedestals/</u>

Santos, Sabrina, "Denise Scott Brown Wins 2017 Jane Drew Prize," <u>Archdaily.com</u>, February 8, 2017; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/804828/denise-scott-brown-wins-2017-jane-drew-prize</u>

Sayer, Jason, "Denise Scott Brown wins Jane Drew Prize, Rachel Whiteread give Ada Louise Huxtable Prize, <u>The Architect's Newspaper online</u>, February 8, 2017; <u>https://archpaper.com/2017/02/denise-scott-brown-jane-drew-prize/</u>

Schiverdecker, Matt, "Detroit' looks at dark time in that city's history," <u>My</u> <u>Statesman</u>, December 19, 2017 (RV mentioned as part of the movie review for 'Columbus'.); http://www.mystatesman.com/entertainment/movies/detroit-looksdark-time-that-city-history/yXotK5a48NoILgQvwH5G9O/

Shaw, Matt, "Protest planned as controversy erupts over AT&T Building," <u>The</u> <u>Architect's Newspaper</u>, October 31, 2017; (Quotation from DSB on Philip Johnson's original design, the planned design, and postmodernism); https://archpaper.com/2017/10/protest-planned-controversy-erupts-att-building/

Sklair, Leslie, <u>The Icon Project</u>, New York: Oxford University Press, 2017.

Sitz, Miriam, "'Never Built New York' Surveys the City's Impossible Past," Architectural Record, October 31, 2017,

https://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/13042-never-built-new-york-surveys-the-citys-impossible-past?v=preview.

Smith, Sandy, "Yes, Virginia, There Really WAS a Philadelphia School," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, April 6, 2017; <u>http://www.phillymag.com/property/2017/04/06/yes-virginia-there-really-was-a-philadelphia-school/</u>

Sperber, Esther, "You Can't Do It All Alone—Architecture, Equity and Joint Creativity," <u>Huffington Post</u>, May 17, 2017;

http://www.huffingtonpost.com/entry/you-cant-do-it-alone-architecture-equity-andjoint_us_58fffdb5e4b00acb75f1830a?ncid=engmodushpmg00000006

Stathaki, Ellie, "Hot topic: a new book delves into postmodernist architecture," <u>Wallpaper</u>, November 24, 2017 (Mentions the Vanna Venturi house and includes a photograph of DSB outside the house);

https://www.wallpaper.com/architecture/revisiting-postmodernism-riba-book

Syed, Sabrina, "9 Weird and Wonderful Architectural 'Ducks'," <u>Archdaily</u>, July 8, 2017; <u>http://www.archdaily.com/875022/9-weird-and-wonderful-architectural-ducks</u>

Syrkett, Asad, "Denise Scott Brown wins Jane Drew Prize for women in architecture," <u>Curbed.com</u>, February 7, 2017; http://www.curbed.com/2017/2/7/14526498/denise-scott-brown-jane-drew-prize-2017 **Testado, Justine,** "Denise Scott Brown wins 2017 Jane Drew Prize," <u>Bustler</u>, February 7, 2017; <u>http://bustler.net/news/5451/denise-scott-brown-wins-2017-jane-drew-prize</u>

"Things We Like," <u>AJ Specification online</u>, February 2017; <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/home/aj-digital-editions/aj-specification-0217/10017613.article</u> (#1 mentions DSB awarded Jane Drew Prize and illustrates Sainsbury Wing of the National Gallery, London)

Tucker, Emma, "Rebel Architecture: in praise of Britain's Postmodern oddities," <u>The Spaces</u>, November 17, 2017; (DSB and RV mentioned as the founders of postmodernism before it was transported to the UK); https://thespaces.com/2017/11/17/britains-postmodern-oddities/

Vance, Kelly, "Context is Everything: Columbus," <u>East Bay Express</u>, August 9, 2017; <u>https://www.eastbayexpress.com/oakland/context-is-everything-</u> columbus/Content?oid=8299741

Wachs, Audrey, "With Kahn, Venturi, and others, a new exhibition explores the Philadelphia School," <u>Archpaper.com</u>, March 24, 2017; <u>https://archpaper.com/2017/03/philadelphia-school-penn-kahn-venturi/</u>

Wainwright, Oliver, "Rocket ships, eagles and wedding cakes: the Chicago contest that led to a skyscraper explosion," <u>The Guardian</u>, September 12, 2017; RV's "complexity and contradiction in architecture" theory included as a goal behind the 1980s "Late Entries" to the Chicago Tribune Tower competition held in 1922; <u>https://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2017/sep/12/chicago-tribune-chicago-architecture-biennial-skyscraper-contest</u>

Weideger, Paula, "Reframing: The Importance of Art Arrangement," <u>The Economist</u>, May 2, 2017; <u>http://www.economist.com/blogs/prospero/2017/05/reframing</u> (discusses rehang in Sainsbury Wing)

"What is Urban Planning without women?" exhibit at Columbia's Graduate School of Architecture, Planning and Preservation, November 10, 2017.

"When architects design for mum and dad," <u>The Economist</u>, July 4, 2017; <u>https://www.economist.com/blogs/prospero/2017/07/support-mechanisms</u>

Wills, Eric, "Postmodernism: Present at the Creation," <u>Architect Magazine</u>, December 19, 2017 (RV and DSB briefly mentioned); http://www.architectmagazine.com/design/postmodernism-present-at-the-creation_o

Wolf, Gary, "Landmark Architecture Book Celebrated at 50," <u>Princeton Alumni</u> <u>Weekly</u>, April 2017 (also online: <u>https://paw.princeton.edu/article/essay-landmark-</u> <u>architecture-book-celebrated-50</u>)

Xie, Jenny, "V&A museum saves portion of Brutalist icon under demolition," <u>Curbed</u>, November 9, 2017 (mentions RV as one of the prominent architects who signed a petition to prevent the demolition of Robin Hood Gardens); https://www.curbed.com/2017/11/9/16628558/victoria-and-albert-museum-robinhood-gardens-preservation Yanik, John V., <u>Architecture in The Names of My Fathers</u>, Bloomington, IN: Xlibris, 2017

"Yesterday's Factories Could be Tomorrow's Offices and Homes," <u>The Albia</u> <u>Newspapers</u>, September 12, 2017; Mentions master plan done by VSBA for the Massachusetts Museum of Contemporary Art;

http://www.albianews.com/online_features/real_estate/article_a6cd5611-0b3e-52c1-87eb-17f97ee2d2b7.html

Zeiger, Mimi, "Jane Drew Prize: Denise Scott Brown," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, March 2017 (online version: <u>https://www.architectural-review.com/rethink/denise-</u> <u>scott-brown-and-the-fight-for-recognition/10017677.article</u>)</u>

Zeiger, Mimi, "Starchitects in Sin City," <u>Curbed.com</u>, April 12, 2017; <u>http://www.curbed.com/2017/4/12/15194008/las-vegas-architecture-frank-gehry-</u> <u>citycenter-norman-foster</u>

<u>2018</u>

"A Tribute to Artists We Lost in 2018, in Their Own Words," <u>Seattle Times</u>, December 27, 2018; <u>https://www.seattletimes.com/entertainment/a-tribute-to-artists-we-lost-in-2018-in-their-own-words/</u>

Adams, Cathy, "Mimetic architecture: Why does the building look like a fish?" <u>CNN</u>, January 28, 2018 (<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u> mentioned)

Anderson, Dale, "2018 Notable Deaths Worldwide," <u>The Buffalo New</u>, December 31, 2018; <u>https://buffalonews.com/2018/12/31/2018-notable-deaths-worldwide/</u>

Anderson, Karen, "Competition: win a copy of Women Design by Libby Sellers," Dezeen, June 19, 2018 (DSB briefly mentioned); https://www.dezeen.com/2018/06/19/competition-libby-sellers-women-design-book/

"Architects urge Museum of Contemporary Art San Diego to reconsider expansion" <u>Artforum</u>, August 13, 2018; <u>https://www.artforum.com/news/architects-urge-</u> <u>museum-of-contemporary-art-san-diego-to-reconsider-expansion-76206</u>

Arn, Jackson, "How Flashy, Trashy Las Vegas Has Played Muse to Artists," <u>Artsy.net</u>, December 27, 20118; <u>https://www.artsy.net/article/artsy-editorial-flashy-trashy-las-vegas-played-muse-artists</u>

"Artists We Lost in 2018, in Their Words," <u>The Sydney Morning Herald</u>, December 26, 2018; <u>https://www.smh.com.au/entertainment/celebrity/artists-we-lost-in-2018-in-their-words-20181226-p50oak.html</u>

Banfield, Abigail, "This week's picks for London architecture and design events," <u>Archinect News</u>, July 3, 2018 (Mentions DBS's Wayward Eye Exhibit); <u>https://archinect.com/news/bustler/6641/this-week-s-picks-for-london-architecture-and-design-events</u>

Betsky, Aaron, "No architect today is capable of buildings like Luis Barragán's," Dezeen, April 30, 2018 (mentions RV briefly);

https://www.dezeen.com/2018/04/30/opinion-aaron-betsky-luis-barragan-casa-barragan/

Block, India, "Amanda Levete wins 2018 Jane Drew Prize for women in architecture," <u>Dezeen</u>, February 5, 2018 (DSB's prize win mentioned briefly); <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2018/02/05/amanda-levete-wins-2018-jane-drew-prize-for-women-in-architecture/</u>

Booth, Emily, "Book now for the Women in Architecture luncheon," <u>Architect's</u> <u>Journal</u>, January 17, 2018 (Mentioning of DSB's Jane Drew prize); <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/book-now-for-the-women-in-architecture-luncheon/10027120.article</u>

Brown, Mark, "Bristol business park among postmodern gems listed status," <u>The Guardian</u>, May 9, 2018 (Sainsbury Wing mentioned); <u>https://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2018/may/10/bristol-business-park-among-postmodern-gems-granted-listed-status</u>

"Bustler's Top Prize-winning Architects of 2018," <u>Archinect</u>, December 21, 2018; <u>https://archinect.com/news/bustler/6965/bustler-s-top-prize-winning-architects-of-2018</u>

Campbell-Dollaghan, Kelsey, "Is Architecture Ashamed of Postmodernism?" <u>C.O.</u> <u>Design</u>, January 22, 2018; <u>https://www.fastcodesign.com/90157603/is-architecture-ashamed-of-postmodernism</u>

Cheah, Selina, "You can buy a rare Robert Venturi-designed house in Pennsylvania for \$1.1 million," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, June 19, 2018; <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/06/rare-robert-venturi-house-pennsylvania-1-1-million/</u>

Ciampaglia, Dante A., "The Hamburger (and Chili Bowl and Donut) That Ate L.A.," <u>Metropolis</u>, July 2, 2018 (Learning from Las Vegas mentioned); https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/california-crazy-book-taschen/

Comberg, Ella, "The Often Forgotten Work of Denise Scott Brown," <u>ArchDaily</u>, June 5, 2018; <u>https://www.archdaily.com/895624/the-often-forgotten-work-of-denise-scott-brown</u>

Corcoran, Heather, "Façade fragment of Robin Hood Gardens will be shown at Venice Biennale," The <u>Architects Newspaper</u>, March 6, 2018 (RV mentioned as a supporter of the preservation of the Robin Hood Gardens before its subsequent demolition); <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/03/robin-hood-gardens-travels-venice/</u>

Costanzo, Jacopo, "A new book on Rome's urban formation probes its political and historical roots," <u>The Architects Newspaper</u>, May 8, 2018 (Mentions RV's stay in

Rome); <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/05/jon-michael-schwartings-rome-urban-formation/</u>

Daily, Hope, "Looking for a new architecture job in Philadelphia? Check out these 7 opportunities," <u>Architect News</u>, May 16, 2018 (Guild House mentioned briefly); <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150063518/looking-for-a-new-architecture-job-in-philadelphia-check-out-these-7-great-opportunities</u>

"Designers We Lost in 2018," <u>Interior Design</u>, December 19, 2018; <u>https://www.interiordesign.net/articles/15785-the-designers-we-lost-in-2018/</u>

Douglas, Mary, "#EthelDay: Profession celebrates women architects," <u>Architects</u> <u>Journal</u>, July 5, 2018 (DSB mentioned);

 $\frac{https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/ethelday-profession-celebrates-women-architects/10032844.article}{2}$

"Four Designing Couples on What It's Like to Work Together," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, July 13, 2018 (RV and DSB briefly mentioned in the context of the 1991 Pritzker Prize); <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/designing-couples-on-what-its-like-to-work-together</u>

Eden, Jennifer, "Fancy a Trip to Rome?" <u>Santa Monica Mirror</u>, May 28, 2018 (About RV's trip to Rome); <u>https://smmirror.com/2018/05/fancy-a-trip-to-rome/</u>

Fahringer, Margaret, "Interview: GHS Hall of Fame Nominee, Betty Turne," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, June 7, 2018 (RV and DSB mentioned briefly); <u>http://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2018/06/07/interview-ghs-hall-of-fame-nominee-betty-turne/</u>

Fahringer, Margaret, "Interview: GHS Hall of Fame Nominee, Jim Duffin," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, June 15, 2018 (RV and DSB briefly mentioned); <u>http://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2018/06/15/interview-ghs-hall-of-fame-nominee-jim-duffin/</u>

Fahringer, Margaret, "Interview: GHS Hall of Fame Nominee, Ken Weinstein," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, June 1, 2018 (RV and DSB briefly mentioned); <u>http://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2018/06/01/interview-ghs-hall-of-fame-nominee-ken-weinstein/</u>

"Five top women in world architecture: 'Now is out time'," <u>CNN</u>, March 8, 2018

"A Furniture Pimp's Collection Goes on Sale at Wright," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, May 3, 2018 (Chippendale chair mentioned); https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/jim-walrod-collection-wright

Gibertini, Anna, "Top 10 Design Stories of 2017," <u>Interior Design</u>, January 1, 2018 (DSB's Jane Drew prize mentioned); <u>http://www.interiordesign.net/articles/14326-top-10-design-stories-of-2017/</u>

Goldberg, Mackenzie, "Erin Besler and Marcel Sanchez Prieto announced as 2018-2019 Rome Prize Fellows," <u>Architect News</u>, April 12, 2018 (RV listed as a past recipient); <u>https://archinect.com/news/bustler/6454/erin-besler-and-marcel-sanchez-</u> <u>prieto-announced-as-2018-2019-rome-prize-fellows</u> **Heathcote, Edwin**, "Building and Dwelling by Richard Sennett – The Concrete Jungle," <u>Financial Times</u>, February 23, 2018 (RV quoted); <u>https://www.ft.com/content/472092c8-171e-11e8-9c33-02f893d608c2</u>

Hillburg, Jonathan and Sukjong Hong, "Equity and inclusion surge to the forefront of the AIA conference," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, June 19, 2018 (Pritzker Prize petition mentioned); <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/06/aia-conference-equality-andinclusion-surge-forefront/</u>

Holland, Charles, "Postmodern architecture wasn't meant to last – but now it's part of the establishment," <u>Apollo</u>, May 18, 2018 (Sainsbury Wing briefly mentioned); <u>https://www.apollo-magazine.com/postmodern-architecture-wasnt-meant-to-last-butnow-its-part-of-the-establishment/</u>

Howells, Tom, "Modernist mirage: Farrow & Ball and Christopher Kennedy Brighten up Palm Springs," <u>Wallpaper</u>, February 20, 2018 (mentions RV's "Empire Chairs"); <u>https://www.wallpaper.com/design/modernism-week-farrow-ball-</u> <u>christopher-kennedy-palm-springs</u>

Johnson, Sara, "Renovation of the Seattle Asian Art Museum Begins," <u>Architect</u> <u>Magazine</u>, March 13, 2018; (Art museum designed by VSBA in downtown Seattle briefly mentioned); <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/design/on-the-</u> <u>boards/renovation-of-the-seattle-asian-art-museum-begins_o</u>

Kafka, George, "A New Show in London Celebrates Postmodernism's Comeback," <u>Metropolis</u>, May 18, 2018 (RV and DSB mentioned briefly); <u>https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/soane-museum-postmodernism-</u> <u>exhibition-review/</u>

Keane, Katharine, "Architects Gather for the Voices of Plurality Flash Mob at AIA 2018 Convention," <u>Architect Magazine</u>, June 25, 2018 (DSB mentioned briefly)

Kornblatt, Izzy, "Louis Kahn and his Philadelphia Architecture Revolution," <u>Curbed</u>, February 20, 2018 (DSB + RV mentioned as part of the Philadelphia School Movement); <u>https://philly.curbed.com/2018/2/20/16938652/louis-kahn-philadelphia-</u> <u>school-of-architecture-history</u>

Kornblatt, Izzy, "Unpacking Selldorf Architect's controversial addition to Venturi Scott Brown's Museum of Contemporary Art," <u>Architect's Newspaper</u>, May 31, 2018; <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/05/selldorf-architects-controversial-addition-museum-</u> <u>contemporary-art/#gallery-0-slide-0</u>

Lamster, Mark, "'Learning from Las Vegas' (again)," <u>Dallas News</u>; https://www.dallasnews.com/arts/books/2017/12/01/learning-las-vegas

Mafi, Nick, "Al_A's Amanda Levete Wins the Biggest Architecture Award for Women," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, February 2, 2018 (DSB mentioned as a past recipient of the award); <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/amanda-levete-wins-</u> <u>biggest-architecture-award-women</u>

Mairs, Jessica, "17 postmodern buildings join UK's listed building register," <u>Dezeen</u>, May 15, 2018 (Sainsbury Wing mentioned); <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2018/05/15/17-</u> postmodern-buildings-uk-listed-building-register-heritage/ **Makovsky, Paul**, "New Book Profiles 21 of the Modern Era's Most Dynamic Women Designers," <u>Metropolis</u>, June 6, 2018; https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/women-design-book/

Martin, Olivia, "What to see at the first FRONT International Cleveland Triennial," <u>The Architects Newspaper</u>, March 16, 2018 (RV briefly mentioned in relation to the wing designed by VSBA at the Allen Memorial Art Museum at Oberlin College); <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/03/see-first-front-international-cleveland-triennial/</u>

Medina, Samuel, "Surveying L.A. Pomo: Frank Gehry," <u>Metropolis</u>, May 21, 2018 (RV mentioned briefly); <u>https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/los-angeles-postmodern-architecture-survey-frank-gehry/</u>

Media, Samuel, "Surveying L.A. Pomo: Venturi Scott Brown and & Associates," <u>Metropolis</u>, June 1, 2018; <u>https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/venturi-scott-brown-ucla-los-angeles-postmodernism/</u>

"Membership Directory 2018-2019; Annual Report 2017," <u>European Academy of</u> <u>Sciences & Arts</u>, 2018; (Denise contact information).

Moore, Rowan, "Book Clinic: recommended reads on architecture," <u>The Guardian</u>, January 28, 2018; (Learning from Las Vegas mentioned as one of the recommended books); <u>https://www.theguardian.com/books/2018/jan/28/book-clinic-architecture-forbeginners-recommended-reads</u>

Morrison, Jonathan, "From carbuncle to postmodern gem: gallery wing is listed," <u>The Times</u>, May 10, 2018; <u>https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/from-carbuncle-to-postmodern-gem-gallery-wing-is-listed-fs8jflg5n</u>

Newman, Brian, "Seeing Rome through the eyes of Robert Venturi," <u>The Architect's</u> <u>Newspaper</u>, January 9, 2018; <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/01/robert-venturi-rome-</u> <u>review/</u>

Okamoto, Katie, "Opinion: It's Time to Reconsider the Architecture Prize," <u>Metropolis Magazine</u>, May 17, 2018 (RV + DSB mentioned briefly); <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/opinion-time-reconsider-architecture-prize/</u>

Overstreet, Kaley, "Is It Time to Rethink Architecture Awards?" <u>ArchDaily</u>, June 9, 2018; <u>https://www.archdaily.com/896011/is-it-time-to-rethink-architecture-awards</u>

Rambin, James, "Chasing the Ghosts of Towers Past at Downtown Austin's 308 Guadalupe Site," <u>Towers</u>, April 26, 2018 (Mentions the conceptual design of the Laguna Gloria Art Museum or the Austin Museum of Art);

https://austin.towers.net/chasing-the-ghosts-of-towers-past-at-downtown-austins-308-guadalupe-site/

Ravenscroft, Tom, "It would not be surprising to see every one of architecture's major awards presented to women this year," <u>Dezeen</u>, March 5, 2018 (Mentions DSB and RV's AIA Gold Medal Award); <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2018/03/05/it-would-not-be-surprising-to-see-every-one-of-architectures-major-awards-presented-to-women-this-</u>

year/?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Daily%20Dezeen%20Digest&utm_conte nt=Daily%20Dezeen%20Digest+CID_8a166020577fcc3f2efbc543a64c11aa&utm_sour_ <u>ce=Dezeen%20Mail&utm_term=It%20would%20not%20be%20surprising%20to%20s</u> <u>ee%20every%20one%20of%20architectures%20major%20awards%20presented%20to</u> <u>%20women%20this%20year</u>

Reuland, Rob, "An Architectural Vanishing Act, the Disappearance of the Vernacular Home," <u>Design Boom</u>, February 25, 2018 (RV briefly alluded to); https://www.designboom.com/architecture/rieuldorang-atelier-kim-seongyoul-manhwaricano-korea-02-25-2018/

Risher, Wayne, "Downtown commission's \$447,000 master plan, first in decades, will guide smart growth," <u>Commercial Appeal</u>, July 2, 2018 (City development plan created by VSBA in the 1980s mentioned);

https://www.commercialappeal.com/story/money/business/development/2018/07/02/d owntown-memphis-commission-stantec-plan-downtown-memphisgrowth/751846002/

Robinson, Jamie, "Historic England lists a cache of radical Postmodern buildings," <u>The Spaces</u>, May 10, 2018 (Sainsbury Wing and generally musings about Postmodernism mentioned in relation to VSBA);

https://thespaces.com/2018/05/10/historic-england-lists-a-cache-of-radical-postmodern-buildings/

Salisbury, Stephen, "PAFA acquires 20 works, half by women and artists of color," <u>Philly.com</u>, March 29, 2018 (RV mentioned briefly); <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/entertainment/arts/pafa-acquires-20-works-half-by-</u> <u>women-and-artists-of-color-20180329.html</u>

Sharpe, Emily, "Britain's Post-Modern architecture receives protected heritage status," <u>The Art Newspaper</u>, June 20, 2018 (Mentions the Sainsbury Wing); <u>https://www.theartnewspaper.com/news/bold-brash-and-beautiful</u>

Slessor, Catherine, "Saluting the unsung pioneers of women in architecture," <u>Architects Journal</u>, February 7, 2018 (DSB mentioned briefly); <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/opinion/saluting-the-unsung-pioneers-of-women-in-architecture/10027834.article</u>

Stein, Lantz, "Letter: Think big, Rockford – time for a destination library," <u>RRStar.com</u>, April 27, 2018 (mentions RV briefly); <u>http://www.rrstar.com/opinion/20180427/letter-think-big-rockford---time-for-</u> <u>destination-library</u>

Stephens, Suzanne, "St. Luke's School Expansion by ABA Studio," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, March 8, 2018 (quotes RV's Complexity and Contradiction); <u>https://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/13277-st-lukes-school-expansion-by-aba-studio</u>

Stevens, Philip, "California Crazy: New Book Surveys the State's Expressive Roadside Architecture," <u>Design Boom</u>, June 18, 2018 (Mentions the "Duck and the Decorated Shed"); <u>https://www.designboom.com/architecture/california-crazy-bookreport-american-roadside-vernacular-06-18-2018/</u> **Stierli, Martino**, "Review: Robert Venturi's Rome by Frederick Fisher and Stephen Harby," <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 28, 2018; <u>https://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/13258-robert-venturis-rome?v=preview</u>

Thorpe, Harriet, "Photographer Bas Princen explores the relationship between image and architecture," <u>Wallpaper</u>, March 5, 2018 (Mother's House mentioned as part of the exhibit); https://www.wallpaper.com/architecture/bas-princen-image-andarchitecture-exhibition-vitra-museum

Tursack, Hans, "Sir Terry Farrell and Adam Nathaniel Furman reconsider postmodernism's legacy," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, February 5, 2018 (RV mentioned briefly); <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/02/terry-farrell-adam-nathaniel-</u> <u>furman-reconsider-postmodernism-legacy/#gallery-0-slide-0</u>

Vaughan, Jennifer, "15th Fine Arts Hall of Fame Celebration Set for April 3," <u>University of Las Vegas</u>, January 31, 2018 (DSB mentioned along with Learning from Las Vegas); <u>https://www.unlv.edu/news/release/15th-fine-arts-hall-fame-</u> <u>celebration-set-april-3</u>

Waite, Richard, "Venturi Scott Brown's National Gallery extension among 17 PoMo listings," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, May 10, 2018;

 $\frac{https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/venturi-scott-browns-national-gallery-extension-among-17-pomo-listings/10030850.article}{\label{eq:scott}}$

"Women in Architecture: Why recognition is still a problem," <u>Architecture and</u> <u>Design</u>, March 27, 2018; <u>http://www.architectureanddesign.com.au/news/women-in-</u> <u>architecture-why-recognition-is-still-a-p</u>

Wilson, Rob, "Amanda Levete Q&A: 'Architecture is a tough profession but if you love it, the rewards are immense'," <u>Architects Journal</u>, March 7, 2018 (DSB mentioned briefly as a past recipient of the Jane Drew Prize); <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/amanda-levete-architecture-is-a-toughprofession-but-if-you-love-it-the-rewards-are-immense/10028800.article</u>

<u>Woodman, Ellis</u>, "Serious books on architecture struggle to find a publisher," <u>Architects Journal</u>, March 19, 2018; (briefly mentions Complexity and Contradiction https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/opinion/serious-books-on-architecture-struggleto-find-a-publisher/10029233.article

Yagoda, Ben, "Tom Wolfe, American Original – With Influences," <u>The Chronicle of</u> <u>Higher Education</u>, May 22, 2018 (RV and DSB briefly mentioned); <u>https://www.chronicle.com/blogs/linguafranca/2018/05/22/tom-wolfe-american-</u> <u>original-with-influences/</u>

Sayer, Jason, "Learning from Lost Photos: Denise Scott Brown's *Wayward Eye* comes to London in new show of her photography", <u>The Architects Newspaper</u>, July 16, 2018; <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/07/denise-scott-brown-wayward-</u> <u>eye/#gallery-0-slide-0</u>

Hayes, Richard, "Letter to the editor: In support of Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates", T<u>he Architects Newspaper</u>, July 17, 2018; <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/07/letter-support-venturi-scott-brown-associates-hayes/</u>

Ramirez, Andres, "Still Learning from Las Vegas", <u>BD Online</u>, July 23, 2018; <u>https://www.bdonline.co.uk/still-learning-from-las-vegas/5094696.article</u>

"Postmodern architecture: from Las Vegas to Japan", <u>Wallpaper*</u>, July 25, 2018, (Slideshow of Postmodern architecture, with Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi mentioned in introduction);

https://www.wallpaper.com/gallery/architecture/postmodernarchitecture#pic_238507

Safron, Inga, "Nicholas Gianopulos, 93, the engineer behind Kahn and Venturi", <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 26, 2018, (Obituary); <u>http://www.philly.com/philly/obituaries/nicholas-gianopulos-93-the-engineer-behind-kahn-and-venturi-20180726.html</u>

Wills, Eric, "Exhibitions that Transformed Architecture: Neva-Lisa Pelkonen's "Exhibit A" profiles the most influential shows of the postwar era", <u>Architect</u>, July 26, 2018, (Mention of Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi in the Max Protect Gallery, Roma Interrotta, 1980 Venice Architecture Biennale, 1966 US pavilion at the Venice Architecture Biennale);

https://www.architectmagazine.com/design/exhibitions-that-transformedarchitecture_o

Pacheco, Antonion, "Complexity and Preservation: Fight over Venturi Scott Brown's work in San Diego escalates as new petition emerges", <u>The Architect Newspaper</u>, July 30, 2018; <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/07/venturi-scott-brown-san-diego-new-petition/</u>

Wong, Alex, "The Legacy of Leadership: D.C. Exhibit chronicles the history of diversity in American architecture", <u>The Architects Newspaper</u>, July 31, 2018, (Mention of Denise Scott Brown as the first woman to receive the AIA Topaz Medallion); <u>https://archpaper.com/2018/07/diversity-in-american-architecture-whitney-young/</u>

Howarth, Dan, "Architects petition to save Venturi Scott Brown's San Diego art museum", <u>Dezeen</u>, July 31, 2018; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2018/07/31/architects-</u> <u>petition-save-venturi-scott-brows-museum-contemporary-art-san-diego-extension-</u> <u>selldorf-architects/</u>

Keane, Katharine, "Design Controversy: Architects Petition Museum of Contemporary Art San Diego Expansion Plans", <u>Architect</u>, August 1, 2018; <u>https://www.architectmagazine.com/design/architects-petition-museum-of-</u> <u>contemporary-art-san-diego-expansion-plans_o</u>

Zeiger, Mimi, "Venturi Scott Brown's MCASD addition should be saved because it is by Venturi Scott Brown", <u>Dezeen</u>, August 2, 2018; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2018/08/02/opinion-mimi-zeiger-museum-contemporary-art-san-diego-venturi-scott-brown-extension/</u> **The Now Institute**, "100 Buildings: 1900-2000", <u>Rizzoli International Publications</u>, 2017, (Vanna Venturi House).

Hackenschmidt, Sebastian & Thun-Hohenstein, Christoph, "Post Otto Wagner: From the Postal Savings Bank to Post-Modernism", <u>Birkenhauser</u>, 2017.

Buckley, Craig & Colomina, Beatriz, "Clip, Stamp, Fold: The Radical Architecture of Little Magazines 196X to 197X", <u>Actar</u>, 2010.

Der Architekt, Bund Deutscher Architekten BDA, Magazine, April, 2017.

Siza, Alvaro, "Viagem Sem Programa, Putovanje Bez Plana, Hrvatski Dozivljaj", <u>Oris Kucarhitekture</u>, Dubrovnik, Croatia, 2013.

Mrduljas, Maroje, "Glenn Murcutt: One House", <u>Oris Publisher</u>, Zagreb, 2015, (Exhibition pamphlet).

WTTW Chicago, "10 Buildings that changed America: #9 Vanna Venturi House", <u>PBS</u>, December 2012, (TV segment and article), <u>https://interactive.wttw.com/tenbuildings/vanna-venturi-house</u>

Froud, Daisy & Shearcroft, Geoff, "A Suggestive Proposal: Public Nookie", <u>AOC</u>, Issue 2, pp. 40-1.

Trainer, Nancy Rogo, "A Framework for Learning", <u>Environmental Design +</u> <u>Construction</u>, August 24, 2010; <u>http://www.edcmag.com/Articles/Web Exclusive/BNP GUID 9-5-</u> <u>2006 A 00000000000886624</u>; (re Haverford campus planning)

Waddoups, Ryan, "10 Questions With...Arielle Assouline-Lichten", <u>Interior Design</u>, August 6, 2018, (Interview including mention of petition in 2013 regarding Pritzker Prize); <u>http://www.interiordesign.net/articles/15270-10-questions-with-arielle-assouline-lichten/</u>

Folley, David C.C., "Some great architects begin with houses', <u>Pittsburgh Post</u> <u>Gazette</u>, August 8, 2018, (response to previous article in regards to Squirrel Hill house demolition); <u>http://www.post-gazette.com/opinion/letters/2018/08/08/Some-</u> <u>great-architects-begin-with-houses/stories/201808080042</u>

Pitz, Marylynne, "Preservationists hope to block demolition of landmark Squirrel Hill home", <u>Pittsburgh Post Gazette</u>, August 2, 2018; <u>http://www.post-</u> <u>gazette.com/ae/art-architecture/2018/08/02/Robert-Venturi-architect-Squirrel-Hillhome-demolish-Pittsburgh-History-Landmarks-halt-</u> <u>modernist/stories/201808020126</u>

Schwendener, Martha, "What to See in New York Art Galleries This Week," <u>New</u> <u>York Times</u>, December 14, 2018; <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2018/12/13/arts/design/what-to-see-in-new-york-art-galleries-this-week.html</u>

Stierli, Martino, "MoMA's Martino Stierli on the Life and Work of Robert Venturi," <u>Metropolis</u>, December 14, 2018; https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/martino-stierli-robert-venturi/

<u>2019</u>

"A Small Town in Indiana Boosts Its Big Architectural Legacy," *The Economist*, 12 September 2019, <u>https://www.economist.com/united-states/2019/09/12/a-small-indiana-town-boosts-its-big-architectural-legacy</u>

Achim, Adina Laura, "Greedilous, South Korean Brand Adored by Beyonce," *Upscale Living Magazine*, 27, Oct 2019 https://www.upscalelivingmag.com/greedilous-the-south-korean-brand-adored-by-

beyonce/

Allen, Katherine "Venturi Scott Brown's Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery London Receives AIA 25 Year Award," <u>ArchDaily</u>, January 13, 2019; <u>https://www.archdaily.com/909184/venturi-scott-browns-sainsbury-wing-national-gallery-london-receives-aia-25-year-award</u>

Alter, Lloyd, "New Zealand CLimate Change CAmpaign Calls for Less," *Tree Hugger*, 24 September 2019, <u>https://www.treehugger.com/environmental-policy/new-</u> <u>zealand-climate-change-campaign-calls-less.html</u>

"Antonio Pacheco Joins Archinect as Managing Editor," *Archinect*, 26 June 2019, <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150143257/antonio-pacheco-joins-archinect-as-managing-editor</u>

Anyonecorporation, "Log 45," <u>Archinect</u>, 1 April 2019, <u>https://archinect.com/firms/release/46037753/log-45/150129569</u>

"Architecture and Design Film Festival Coming to Toronto and Vancouver," *Canadian Architect*, 10 September 2019, <u>https://www.canadianarchitect.com/architecture-design-film-festival-coming-to-</u> <u>toronto-and-vancouver/</u>

"Architektur im Portrait," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, March 2019, p. 82

Aspinall, George, "When Women help to make art they're co-creators, not muses," *Grazia*, 8 Oct 2019 https://graziadaily.co.uk/celebrity/news/female-muses-music-industry/ Baratto, Romullo, "Women in Architecture Photography: 12 Names to Know," <u>ArchDaily</u>, February 12, 2019; <u>https://www.archdaily.com/885351/women-in-</u> <u>architecture-photography-12-names-to-know</u>

Barber, Megan, "Brick and Atrium-filled Harry Weese House Wants \$640K," <u>Curbed</u>, 10 April 2019, <u>https://www.curbed.com/2019/4/10/18304080/columbus-indiana-house-for-sale-harry-weese-architect</u>

Behrens, Kent, "Edge of Your Chair," *The Reader*, 25 August 2019, <u>https://thereader.com/visual-art/edge-of-your-chair</u>

Becker, Jochen, "Bummel durch die Fake Street," <u>TAZ</u>, 19 December 2018, p. 17

Becker, Jochen, "Mean street hat fast immer recht," <u>Dérive</u>, January - March 2019, p. 56-57

Benton, Paul, "In Search of a Style," <u>La Jolla Light</u>, January 15, 2019; <u>https://www.lajollalight.com/our-columns/sd-in-search-of-style-20190115-</u> <u>htmlstory.html</u>

Bianci, Laura, "This Architect Doesn't Take Himself Too Seriously," *Crain's Chicago Business*, 21 August 2019, <u>https://www.chicagobusiness.com/takeaway/architect-doesnt-take-himself-too-seriously</u>

Bifulco, Agnese, "Denise Scott Brown Wins Lifetime Achievement Award at the Lisbon Architecture Triennale," *Floornature*, 16 August 2019, <u>https://www.floornature.com/denise-scott-brown-wins-lifetime-achievement-award-lisbon-ar-14885/#</u>

Bissada, Anne-Marie, "City Dreamers: The Female Architects who Built 20th Century Cities," *RFI*, 13 December 2019, <u>http://www.rfi.fr/en/international/20191211-city-dreamers-female-architects-who-built-20th-century-cities</u>

Block, India, "'Architectural Powerhouse' Liz Diller Wins Jane Drew Prize 2019 for Women in Architecture," <u>Dezeen</u>, January 28, 2019; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2019/01/28/2019-jane-drew-prize-liz-diller-women-in-architecture/</u>

Boisvere, Joseph, "It's A Lot: Maximalism at Boston's ICA," *Fine Art Globe*, 26 August 2019, <u>https://fineartglobe.com/exhibitions/its-a-lot-maximalism-at-bostons-ica/</u>

Borg, Coryse, "Watch: Kamra tal-Periti Nominates Professor Richard England for CAA Robert Matthew Award," <u>Newsbook</u>, 28 May 2019, <u>https://www.newsbook.com.mt/artikli/2019/05/28/watch-kamra-tal-periti-nominatesprofessor-richard-england-for-caa-robert-matthew-award/?lang=en</u> **Bozikovic, Alex**, "City Dreamers: Portraits of four women who shaped the world we live in," <u>The Globe and Mail</u>, 16 May 2019,

 $\frac{https://www.theglobeandmail.com/arts/film/reviews/article-city-dreamers-portraits-of-four-women-who-shaped-the-world-we-live-in/$

Brook, Daniel, "The Good Metropolis: From Urban Formless to Metropolitan Architecture by Alexander Eisenschmidt," *Architectural Record*, 3 November 2019. <u>https://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/14318-the-good-metropolis-from-urban-formlessness-to-metropolitan-architecture</u>

Budds, Diana, "When Disney Imagineered a \$2.5 Billion Town," *Curbed*, 15 August 2019, <u>https://www.curbed.com/2019/8/15/20802213/nice-try-podcast-disney-celebration-florida</u>

Cochran, Sam, "AD Reveals the First Private House by Architect Bjarke Ingels," *Architectural Digest*, 4 September 2019,

https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/ad-reveals-the-first-private-housedesigned-by-architect-bjarke-ingels

"Coming Soon: Architecture & Design Film Festivals in Vancouver and Toronto," *Canadian Architect*, 4 November 2019, <u>https://www.canadianarchitect.com/coming-</u> <u>soon-architecture-design-film-festivals-in-vancouver-and-toronto/</u>

Costanzo, Denise R., "Robert Venturi: 1925 - 2018," *Architectural Research Quarterly V. 22 Issue 4*, 25 February 2019, https://www.cambridge.org/core/journals/arq-architectural-researchquarterly/article/robert-venturi-19252018/E62B270F3ABFCD9BAC30B35076AE0F49

Crook, Lizzie, "This Week Designers Called for a Second Brexit Vote," <u>Dezeen</u>, January 19, 2019; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2019/01/19/this-week-on-dezeen-brexitbuckingham-palace/</u>

Cucchi, Virginia, "Onstage: Interview with Richard England," *Floornature*, 4 September 2019, <u>https://www.floornature.com/ceramic-innovation/design-</u> <u>trends/strongonstage-richard-england-strongbr-14914/</u>

Cullinan, Emma, "Shelia O'Donnell: Architect Who Has Spent a Lifetime Building Connections," <u>The Irish Times</u>, 24 April 2019, <u>https://www.irishtimes.com/culture/art-and-design/sheila-o-donnell-architect-who-has-spent-a-lifetime-building-connections-1.3839322</u>

Dafoe, Taylor, "We Revisited the Scenes of 8 Iconic Photographs on Google Street View to Capture What Has - and Hasn't - Changed," *Artnet News*, 25 Oct 2019 https://news.artnet.com/art-world/famous-photographs-google-street-view-1687963 Darley, Gillian, "The Women Airbrushed Out of Architecture's History," *Building Designer*, 15 August 2019, <u>https://www.bdonline.co.uk/comment/the-women-airbrushed-out-of-architectures-history/5101129.article</u>

"Denise Scott Brown Dubs Herself 'Architecture's Grandmother," <u>Architect's</u> <u>Newspaper</u>, 5 April 2019, <u>https://archpaper.com/2019/04/denise-scott-brown-interview/</u>

Denny, Phillip, "New Talent: the Architect Lluis Alexandre Casanovas Blanco Knows How to Infuse Space with Narrative," *Metropolis Magazine*, 6 December 2019, <u>https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/new-talent-lluis-alexandrecasanovas-blanco/</u>

Dickinson, Duo, "Duo Dickinson: Cesar Pelli, New Haven, and 20th Century Architecture," *New Haven Register*, 22 July 2019, <u>https://www.ctinsider.com/news/nhregister/article/Duo-Dickinson-Cesar-Pelli-New-Haven-and-20th-14113170.php</u>

Dorris, Jesse, "10 Questions with Arielle Assouline-Lichten," <u>Interior Design</u>, 17 May 2019, <u>https://www.interiordesign.net/articles/16414-10-questions-with-arielle-assouline-lichten/</u>

Dunlevy, T'cha, "Dunlevy: Montreal architect Phyllis Lambert still dreams of a better city," <u>Montreal Gazette</u>, 16 May 2019, <u>https://montrealgazette.com/entertainment/movies/dunlevy-montreal-architect-phyllis-lambert-still-dreams-of-a-better-city</u>

"Eavesdrop: Hadid, Jahn, Venturi, and the Soho Grifter," <u>Architect's Newspaper</u>, 29 May 2019, <u>https://archpaper.com/2019/05/architecture-gossip-eavesdrop-hadid-jahn-venturi-anna-delvey/</u>

Elks, Sonia, "FACTBOX - From Hidden Space Heroes to Artists, 10 Women Written Out of History," *Thomas Reuters Foundation News*, 19 July 2019, <u>http://news.trust.org/item/20190719223947-sz7b6/</u>

Fehnert, Josh, "Extra: Can Manifestos Change the World?" *Monocle*, 20 June 2019, <u>https://monocle.com/radio/shows/monocle-on-design/extra-146/</u>

Fitz, Angelika, and Marrietta Schwarz, "Lernen von Las Vegas," *Deutschlandfunk Kultur*, 17 December 2019, <u>https://www.deutschlandfunkkultur.de/retrospektive-denise-scott-brown-lernen-von-las-vegas.1013.de.html?dram:article_id=434184</u>

"Five movies not to Miss at New York's Architecture and Design Film Festival," *Industry Global News*, 24 October 2019 <u>https://www.industryglobalnews24.com/five-movies-not-to-miss-at-new-yorks-architecture-and-design-film-festival</u> "Five International Architectects Named Honorary Fellows of the Royal Architectural Institute of Canada," <u>Canadian Architect</u>, 2 April 2019, <u>https://www.canadianarchitect.com/raic/five-international-architects-named-honorary-fellows-of-the-royal-architectural-institute-of-canada/1003746871/</u>

Flynn, Katherine, "One Architect, Many Hats," <u>Architect Magazine</u>, 1 May 2019, <u>https://www.architectmagazine.com/aia-architect/aiavoices/one-architect-many-hats_o</u>

Fong, Billy, "The Best Art Trips for Summer: 10 Must-see Museum Exhibitions," *Paper City Magazine*, 16 July 2019, <u>https://www.papercitymag.com/arts/art-travel-summer-new-york-boston-miami/</u>

Frausto-Rebledo, Anothony, "Learning IN Las Vegas: Summary Impressions from Two Architecture Conferences," *Architosh*, 1 July 2019, <u>https://architosh.com/2019/07/learning-in-las-vegas-summary-impressions-from-two-</u> architecture-conferences/

Furminger, Sabrina, "She Built This City: How Architect Cornelia Hahn Oberlander Shaped Vancouver," <u>Vancouver Courier</u>, 7 May 2019, <u>https://www.vancourier.com/entertainment/she-built-this-city-how-architect-</u> cornelia-hahn-oberlander-shaped-vancouver-1.23814788

Galloway, Sophie, "*City of Dreamers* at DOXA Highlights Women Architects," *The Ubyssey*, 13 June 2019, <u>https://www.ubyssey.ca/culture/City-of-Dreamers-at-DOXA/</u>

Gamolina, Julia, "Challenging Parameters: Linna Choi on Working Across Paris and Morocco and Being Disobedient," *Madame Architect*, 13 June 2019, <u>https://www.madamearchitect.org/interviews/2019/6/13/linna-</u> <u>choi?fbclid=IwAR0xhWJZkIxY3D3Fsh3CMsf13Q_Bf4wwpx22lp9iKWX3pFqIKEi4rb</u> <u>3cC_I</u>

Garner, Philippe, "Philippe Garner: Photography Always Included," *The Eye of Photography*, 3 July 2019, <u>https://loeildelaphotographie.com/en/philippe-garner-photography-always-included/</u>

Gerfen, Katie, "The Sainsbury Wing at the National Gallery Wins the 2019 AIA Twenty-Five Year Award," <u>Architect Magazine</u>, January 8, 2019; <u>https://www.architectmagazine.com/awards/aia-honor-awards/the-sainsbury-wing-at-the-national-gallery-wins-the-2019-aia-twenty-five-year-award_o</u>

Gibson, Eleanor, "Five movies not to miss at New York's Architecture and Design Film Festival," *Deezen*, 7 October 2019 <u>https://yaledailynews.com/blog/2019/10/03/haas-library-exhibit-showcases-school-of-arts-history/</u> **Gibson, Eleanor,** "Marlon Blackwell to Receive 2020 AIA Gold Medal," *Dezeen*, 12 December 2019, <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2019/12/12/marlon-blackwell-to-receive-2020-aia-gold-medal/</u>

Goodfellow, Melanie, "Wide House Picks Up Female Architect Doc '*City Dreamers*' (exclusive)," <u>Screen Daily</u>, January 30, 2019; <u>https://www.screendaily.com/news/wide-house-picks-up-female-architect-doc-city-dreamers-exclusive/5136313.article</u>

Gotthardt, Alexxa, "The Quirky, Endearing Tradition of Duck Architecture," <u>Artsy</u>, January 10, 2019; <u>https://www.artsy.net/article/artsy-editorial-quirky-endearing-tradition-duck-architecture</u>

Gray, Arielle, "5 Things to Do This Weekend, From a Mural Party to a Keanu-thon," *The ARTery*, 27 June 2019, <u>https://www.wbur.org/artery/2019/06/27/weekend-block-party-murals-ink-block-keanu-reeves</u>

Guimapang, Katherine, "9 of the Best Architecture Job Opportunities in Philadelphia," <u>Archinect</u>, 23 May 2019,

https://archinect.com/news/article/150138003/9-of-the-best-architecture-job-opportunities-in-pennsylvania

Hanson, Joseph, "Construction Industry Gossip: Hindsight is a Wonderful Thing," *Building*, 13 September 2019, <u>https://www.building.co.uk/communities/construction-industry-gossip-hindsight-is-a-wonderful-thing/5101576.article</u>

Harrouk, Christele, "City Dreamers Documentary Highlights Four Women Architects Who Rethought the City," *Arch Daily*, 1 December 2019, <u>https://www.archdaily.com/929378/city-dreamers-documentary-highlights-four-women-architects-who-rethought-the-city</u>

Heilmeyer, Floriam, "This House in Rural Germany Merges Alpine Vernacular with Venturian Postmodernism," *Metropolis Magazine*, 11 November 2019, <u>https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/residential-architecture/alpine-vernacular-vanna-venturi-house/</u>

Hennig, Clare, "Architecture Film Festival Comes to Vancouver, Highlighting Social Issues and Design," *CBC News*, 7 November 2019, <u>https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/british-columbia/architecture-film-festival-vancouver-1.5352267</u>

Henderson, Nam, "Editor's Pick #503," *Archinect*, 1 October 2019, https://archinect.com/news/article/150162248/editor-s-picks-503

Hill, John, "Your Guide to Downtown Denise Scott Brown," <u>Daily Dose of</u> <u>Architecture Books</u>, 12 April 2019, <u>https://archidose.blogspot.com/2019/04/your-guide-to-downtown-denise-scott.html</u> Hilburg, Jonathan, "Denise Scott Brown Memorializes Robert Venturi," *The Architect's Newspaper*, 6 November 2019, <u>https://archpaper.com/2019/11/denise-scott-brown-memorializes-robert-venturi/</u>

Hilburg, Jonathan, "Venturi, Scott Brown's Sainsbury Wing wins the 2019 AIA Twenty-Five Year Award," <u>The Architects Newspaper</u>, January 8, 2019; <u>https://archpaper.com/2019/01/aia-awards-national-gallery-sainsbury-wing-2019-twenty-five-year-award/</u>

Hixson, Russel, "Architecture and Design Film Fest Comes to Canada," *Journal of Commerce*, 19 September 2019,

https://canada.constructconnect.com/joc/news/projects/2019/09/architecture-design-film-fest-comes-to-canada

Holland, Charles, "Still Got Love for the Streets," *e-flux*, 22 August 2019, https://www.e-flux.com/architecture/positions/280205/still-got-love-for-the-streets/

Innes, Lois, "London Festival of Architecture announces 'one of richest programmes yet' for 2019," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, 7 May 2019, <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/culture/london-festival-of-architecture-announces-one-of-richest-programmes-yet-for-2019/10042324.article</u>

Jameson, Fredric R., "Robert Venturi," <u>Artforum</u>, January 2, 2019; <u>https://www.artforum.com/print/201901/fredric-r-jameson-on-robert-venturi-77998</u>

"Join Grandma Moses and Robert Venturi at Linceowitz," 18 September 2019, https://www.hudsonvalley360.com/article/join-grandma-moses-and-robert-venturilinceowitz

Jones, Patrick, "100th First Friday Ushers in 'Homage to Trenton: the Trenton Graffiti Artist Series' at Trenton Social," *Trenton Daily*, 3 July 2019, <u>https://www.trentondaily.com/100th-first-friday-ushers-in-homage-to-trenton-the-</u> <u>trenton-graffiti-artist-series-at-trenton-social/</u></u>

Kafka, George, "London Exhibition Interrogates the 'Radical' in Radical Architecture," *Metropolis*, 27 September 2019, https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/radical-architecture-today/

Kaiser, Gabriele, "Sentimental Journey," <u>Architekture Bauforum</u>, November - December 2018, print

Kamin, Blair, "Column: The Rolls-Royce of parking garages and other buildings of the recent past need protection," 7 June 2019, <u>https://www.chicagotribune.com/columns/blair-kamin/ct-biz-postmodern-</u> <u>architecture-kamin0608-story.html</u> Kats, Anna, "Architect Denise Scott Brown Made Room at the Top," *Cultured Magazine*, 25 September 2019, <u>https://www.culturedmag.com/denise-scott-brown/</u>

"Kazue Kobata (1946 - 2019)," <u>Artforum</u>, 17 April 2019, <u>https://www.artforum.com/news/kazue-kobata-1946-2019-79440</u>

Keane, Katherine, "National Building Museum Awards 19th Vincent Scully Prize to Elizabeth Meyer," *Architect Magazine*, 13 August 2019, <u>https://www.architectmagazine.com/awards/national-building-museum-awards-19th-vincent-scully-prize-to-elizabeth-meyer o</u>

Keats, Jonathan, "A New Exhibit of Maximalism Shows How Artists Trounced Modernism and Made Art Inclusive in the 70s," *Forbes*, 25 June 2019, <u>https://www.forbes.com/sites/jonathonkeats/2019/06/25/maximalism/#795020f4463c</u>

Kirkham, Matthew, "Royal FURY: How Prince Charles Was Devastated by London Architecture," <u>Express</u>, January 15, 2019; <u>https://www.express.co.uk/news/royal/1072743/prince-charles-devastated-london-architechture-spt</u>

Knowsley, Jo, "From Lego to Comedy, There's Loads to See and Do at This Year's London Festival of Architecture," *Metro*, 4 June 2019, <u>https://www.metro.news/from-lego-to-comedy-theres-loads-to-see-and-do-at-this-years-london-festival-of-architecture/1585932/</u>

Lambert Squires, Jocelyn, "Film Review: City Dreamers," *Canadian Architect*, 14 August 2019, <u>https://www.canadianarchitect.com/film-review-city-dreamers/</u> Levine, Ayala, "Biography and Contradiction: Unpacking Denise Scott Brown's 'African View' of Las Vegas," 10 February 2019, Yale University, New Haven, CT

Levy, Marc, "Fire Damages Harvard's Historic Sever Hall," *Cambridge Day*, 17 August 2019, <u>http://www.cambridgeday.com/2019/08/17/fire-damages-harvards-historic-sever-hall/</u>

Lorch, Danna, "Less is a Bore': ICA Boston Takes Maximalism to the Max," *The Art Newspaper*, 12 July 2019, <u>https://www.theartnewspaper.com/review/less-is-a-bore-ica-boston-takes-maximalism-to-the-max</u>

"Lockwood-Matthews Mansion Museum Hosts 'Roaring 20s' Gala," *Patch*, 15 August 2019, <u>https://patch.com/connecticut/norwalk/lockwood-mathews-mansion-museum-hosts-roaring-20s-gala</u>

Luckel, Madeleine, "The New Exhibition That Further Proves We're in a Maximalist Moment," *Architectural Digest*, 25 June 2019, <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/is-this-the-best-overview-of-maximalist-design-weve-seen-to-date</u>

Lyssens, Siska, "New York's Architecture Film Festival Kicks Off with an Ode to Bauhaus Visionary Maholy-Nagy, Wallpaper*," *Wallpaper*, 18 Oct 2019

<u>https://www.wallpaper.com/architecture/architecture-design-film-festival-new-york-</u> 2019

Malek, Arash, "Tesla Owner Supports Animal Rescue With Epic Cybertruck Poster," *TESLARATI*, 1 December 2019, <u>https://www.teslarati.com/support-animal-rescue-tesla-cybertruck-print-poster-donation/</u>

Mafi, Nick, "The 14 Most Anticipated Buildings of 2019," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, December 18, 2018; <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/gallery/most-anticipated-buildings-2019</u>

McGraw, Patrick, "Denise Scott Brown Thinks 'Tacky' is a Term of Endearment," *Interview*, 9 July 2019, <u>https://www.interviewmagazine.com/art/denise-scott-brown-architecture-los-angeles</u>

McGraw, Patrick, "Nine Architects (and Elvira) Rank LA's Most Gloriously Ugly Buildings," *Interview*, 24 June 2019,

https://www.interviewmagazine.com/culture/nine-architects-elvira-ugliest-buildingslos-angeles

McMan, Chad and Giles Reid, "Once More with Feeling," Architecture Now, 28 Oct 2019

https://architecturenow.co.nz/articles/once-more-with-feeling/

Merkel, Jayne, "Remembering the Life and Architecture of Kevin Roche," <u>Architect's</u> <u>Newspaper</u>, 16 April 2019, <u>https://archpaper.com/2019/04/memoriam-kevin-roche/</u>

Meyer, Lauren, "Vectorworks, Inc. Named a Finalist in 2019 Architizer A+Awards," *Cision PR Newswire*, 1 July 2019, <u>https://www.prnewswire.com/news-</u><u>releases/vectorworks-inc-named-a-finalist-in-2019-architizer-aawards-</u><u>300878161.html</u>

Moody, Sharla, "Haas Library Exhibit Showcases School of Art's History," *Yale News*, 3 October 2019 <u>https://yaledailynews.com/blog/2019/10/03/haas-library-exhibit-showcases-school-of-</u> arts-history/

Novotony, Maik, "Ich bin Funktionalsitin," <u>Bauwelt</u>, January 3, 2019; <u>https://www.bauwelt.de/3.2019-Aufbruch-in-Albanien-durch-Baukultur-Shqiperia-3301704.html</u>

Okamoto, Katie, "One Month Later, the Campaign to Recognize Dorianna Fuksas Is Growing," <u>Metropolis</u>, January 18, 2019; <u>https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/doriana-fuksas-petition-inarch/</u>

Parker, Andrew, "Review: City Dreamers," <u>The Gate</u>, 15 May 2019, <u>https://www.thegate.ca/film/039218/review-city-dreamers/</u>

Pellerin, Emily R, "World Premiers & Designer-Approved Popcorn: NY Architectural & Design Film Festival Kicks Off Wed," *Core* 77, 17 Oct 2019 <u>https://www.core77.com/posts/90807/World-Premieres-n-Designer-approved-Popcorn-NY-Architectural-n-Design-Film-Festival-Kicks-Off-Wed-Oct-16?utm_source=core77&utm_medium=from_title</u>

Petrunia, Paul, "A Collective of Architects Has Started a Petition Requesting Equal Recognition of Doriana Fuksas, Wife and Partner of Massimiliano Fuksas," <u>Archinect</u>, December 17, 2018; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150100420/a-</u> <u>collective-of-architects-have-started-a-petition-requesting-equal-recognition-of-</u> <u>doriana-fuksas-wife-and-partner-of-massimiliano-fuksas</u>

Pitcher, Greg, "Critic Kenneth Frampton Awarded Soane Medal for Contribution to Architecture," *Architects' Journal*, 18 September 2019, <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/critic-kenneth-frampton-awarded-soane-</u> <u>medal-for-contribution-to-architecture/10044458.article</u>

"Professor of Architecture David Leatherbrow Awarded Topaz medallion for Excellence in Architectural Education," *Archinect*, 16 December 2019, <u>https://archinect.com/schools/release/400/professor-of-architecture-david-leatherbarrow-awarded-2020-aia-acsa-topaz-medallion-for-excellence-in-architectural-education/150174898</u>

"RAIC Names 41 Architects as College of Fellows Inductees," *Daily Commercial News*, 2 July 2019,

https://canada.constructconnect.com/dcn/news/associations/2019/07/raic-names-41architects-college-fellows-inductees

Ravenscroft, Tom, "10 Unmissible Events at London Festival of Architecture 2019," *Dezeen*, 1 June 2019, <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2019/06/01/london-festival-of-architecture-2019-lfa-installations-events/</u>

Ravenscroft, Tom, "Venturi Scott Brown's Postmodern Sainsbury Wing Wins AIA 25 Year Award," <u>Deezen</u>, January 14, 2019; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2019/01/14/venturi-scott-brown-sainsbury-wing-national-gallery-aia-25-year-award/</u>

Reiner-Roth, Shane, "John Margolies Elevated Roadside Attractions to High Art with His Photography, Now Digitized with the Library of Congress," <u>Archinect</u>, 28 May 2019, <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150138655/john-margolies-elevatedroadside-attractions-to-high-art-with-his-photography-now-digitized-through-thelibrary-of-congress</u>

Reiner Roth, Shane, "A study of LA Strip malls validates a long-ignored building type," *Archpaper*, 2 October 2019 https://archpaper.com/2019/10/la-strip-malls-sunset-market-plaza-review/ **Reiner-Roth, Shane,** "Once Upon a Time in Hollywood Ingeniously Blends Existing and Fabricated Scenery," The Architect's Newspaper, 6 September 2019, https://archpaper.com/2019/09/once-upon-a-time-in-hollywood-blends-fabricatedexisting-scenery/

Reynolds, Pamela, "'Less is a Bore' at the ICA Offers Maximal Relief in a World of Tasteful Art," *wbur: The Artery*, 20 June 2019, <u>https://www.wbur.org/artery/2019/06/20/less-is-a-bore-ica</u>

Rogers, Laurel, "Less Is Still a Bore: New Exhibition Explores Maximalist Art and Design," *Metropolis*, 26 June 2019, https://www.metropolismag.com/design/maximalist-art-design-exhibition-ica-boston/

Rolland, David, "Miami Architecture Critic Beth Dunlop on Addison Mizner," *The Jitney*, 11 November 2019, <u>https://jitneybooks.com/miami-architecture-critic-beth-dunlop-on-addison-mizner/</u>

Romero, Melissa, "7 Pioneering Players of Philadelphia's Modernism Movement," <u>Curbed</u>, 17 April 2019, <u>https://philly.curbed.com/2019/4/17/18264085/philadelphia-modernism-movement-architects-planners</u>

Rosenblum, Charles, "Should the Abrams House in Squirrel Hill Be Preserved or Demolished," <u>Pittsburgh City Paper</u>, January 9, 2019; <u>https://www.pghcitypaper.com/pittsburgh/should-the-abrams-house-in-squirrel-hillbe-preserved-or-demolished/Content?oid=13060521</u>

Saffron, Inga, "The Building that Ed Bacon Thought Was Too Ugly for Society Hill," <u>The Inquirer, http://www.philly.com/real-estate/inga-saffron/society-hill-old-pine-community-center-architecture-postmodernism-venturi-friday-20181207.html</u>

"Sainsbury Wing at the National Gallery," <u>AIA</u>, January 15, 2019; <u>https://www.aia.org/showcases/6092419-sainsbury-wing-at-the-national-gallery</u>

Salzano, Miabelle, "OMA and Knoll Curate an Exhibition to Celebrate the Bauhaus," <u>Architect</u>, 9 April 2019, <u>https://www.architectmagazine.com/design/exhibits-books-</u> <u>etc/oma-and-knoll-curate-an-exhibition-to-celebrate-the-bauhaus_o</u>

Sayej, Nadja, "Is Maximalism the Most Overlooked Art Movement Ever," *Garage*, 11 July 2019, <u>https://garage.vice.com/en_us/article/3k39aw/maximalist-art</u>

Sayer, Jason, "A Thrilling Journey Through the History of the Car is on Show in London," *The Architect's Newspaper*, 24 December 2019, <u>https://archpaper.com/2019/12/a-thrilling-journey-through-the-history-cars-london-va/</u> Schneider, Benjamin, "The Architecture of Adult Entertainment," *CityLab*, 12 July 2019, <u>https://www.citylab.com/design/2019/07/strip-club-photography-las-vegas-road-trip-architecture/593758/</u>

Scruggs, Gregory, "Pacific Rim Calling: Seattle's Asian Art Museum Gets a Revamp," *Metropolis Magazine*, 12 November 2019, <u>https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/cultural-architecture/seattle-asian-art-</u> museum-lmn/

Shaw, Matt, "Rejected Spotlights Denied, Trashed, and Half-conceived Architectural Ideas," *the Architect's Newspaper*, 22 August 2019, <u>https://archpaper.com/2019/08/rejected-denied-trashed-half-conceived-architecture-ideas/</u>

Simko, Robert, "Day in History: September 18," *The Broadsheet*, 18 September 2019, https://www.ebroadsheet.com/day-in-history-september-18/

Sisson, Patrick, "Postmodern and Late Modern Architecture: The Ultimate Guide," *Curbed*, 4 June 2019, <u>https://www.curbed.com/maps/architecture-best-building-modernism-postmodernism</u>

Slachta, Anicka, "Successful TMVR Hinges on Operator Experience," *Cardiovascular Business*, 11 December 2019, https://www.cardiovascularbusiness.com/topics/structural-congenital-heartdisease/successful-tmvr-hinges-operator-experience

Slessor, Catherine, "How to Spot an Architectural Carbuncle," *The Guardian*, 21 July 2019, <u>https://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2019/jul/21/how-to-spot-an-architectural-carbuncle</u>

Smith, Justine, "City Dreams Looks at Pioneers in Architecture," <u>Cult MTL</u>, 10 May 2019, <u>https://cultmtl.com/2019/05/city-dreamers/</u>

Smithson, Aaron, "Graham Foundation Announces 2019 Organizational Grant Recipients," *The Architect's Newspaper*, 5 September 2019, <u>https://archpaper.com/2019/09/graham-foundation-announces-2019-organizational-grant-recipients/</u>

Southcott, Tanya, "Letter to the Editor: Star Struck," *Canadian Architect*, 5 September 2019, <u>https://www.canadianarchitect.com/letter-to-the-editor-star-struck/</u>

Specter, Emma, "A Las Vegas Residency is Now Extremely Cool," <u>Garage</u>, January 14, 2019; <u>https://garage.vice.com/en_us/article/wj3vmz/las-vegas-lady-gaga-drake</u>

Stevens, Philip, "Kambel Smith Uses Salvaged Materials to Recreate Buildings by Frank Gehry and Robert Venturi," *Designboom*, 26 Oct 2019. <u>https://www.designboom.com/art/kambel-smith-salvaged-materials-recreate-</u> <u>buildings-frank-gehry-robert-venturi-marlborough-10-26-2019/</u> **Stinson, Liz,** "Making a Home in a Famous House," *Curbed*, 21 August 2019, <u>https://www.curbed.com/2019/8/21/20813675/vanna-venturi-house-philadelphia-owner</u>

Stinson, Liz, "Postmodern Gem in London Wins 2019 AIA 25-Year Award," <u>Curbed</u>, January 9, 2019; <u>https://www.curbed.com/2019/1/9/18174629/aia-25-year-award-2019-sainsbury-wing</u>

Testado, Justine, "Denise Scott Brown Wins 2019 Lisbon Triennale Lifetime Achievement Award," *Archinect*, 2 August 2019, <u>https://archinect.com/news/bustler/7412/denise-scott-brown-wins-2019-lisbon-triennale-lifetime-achievement-award</u>

Testado, Justine, "Kenneth Frampton Honored with 2019 Soane Medal," *Archinect*, 19 September 2019, <u>https://archinect.com/news/bustler/7479/kenneth-frampton-honored-with-2019-soane-medal</u>

Testado, Justine, "Sainsbury Wing by Venturi, Scott Brown Wins 2019 AIA Twenty-Five Year Award," <u>Archinect</u>, January 8, 2019; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150113634/sainsbury-wing-by-venturi-scott-</u> <u>brown-wins-2019-aia-twenty-five-year-award</u>

Tenenbaum, Jeremy Eric, "Denise Scott Brown Reflects on Balancing Architecture and Urbanism," *The Architect's Newspaper*, 15 July 2019, <u>https://archpaper.com/2019/07/denise-scott-brown-on-balancing-architecture-and-</u> urbanism/

Vada, Pedro, "Denise Scott Brown Receives the Lisbon-Triennale Millennium BCP-Award," *Archdaily*, 5 August 2019, <u>https://www.archdaily.com/922329/denise-scott-brown-receives-the-lisbon-triennial-millennium-bcp-award</u>

Vancouver Weekly, "Audio Series: Essential Tips For Your First Documentary From DOXA Filmmakers," <u>Vancouver Weekly</u>, 2 May 2019, <u>https://vancouverweekly.com/audio-series-essential-tips-for-your-first-documentary-from-doxa-filmmakers/</u>

"Voters Choose Five Places to Join Chestnut Hill Architectural Hall of Fame," *Chestnut Hill Local*, 19 December 2019, <u>https://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2019/12/19/voters-choose-5-places-to-join-</u> <u>chestnut-hill-architectural-hall-of-fame/</u>

Vu, Mimi, "An Eccentric Upstate Home that Some People Confuse for a Restuarant," *New York Times Style Magazine*, 17 July 2019, <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2019/07/17/t-magazine/art/cary-leibowitz-simon-lince-upstate-home.html</u> Wachs, Audrey, "Design Nerds, Rejoice! Architecture & Design Film Festival Returns to New York this October," *Architect's Newspaper*, 14 August 2019, <u>https://archpaper.com/2019/08/architecture-design-film-festival-new-york-october-2019/</u>

Wainwright, Oliver, "Charles Jenks Obituary," *The Guardian*, 15 Oct 2019 https://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2019/oct/15/charles-jencks-obituary

Wallace, Rachel, "Behind the Scenes of Adam Sandler's Shiny New Film Uncut Gems," Architectural Digest, 19 December 2019, https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/adam-sandlers-uncut-gems-set-designinterview

Weiss, Allie, "Architects Rally to Save H.H. Richardson's Reverend Percy Browne House," *Architectural Digest*, 3 December 2019, <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/architects-rally-save-hh-richardson-reverend-percy-browne-house</u>

Welton, Michael, "A Guide to Downtown Denise Scott Brown," <u>Architects and</u> <u>Artisans</u>, 6 May 2019, <u>http://architectsandartisans.com/a-guide-to-downtown-denise-scott-brown/</u>

Whitehurst, Tom, Jr., "How Is This Corpus Christi Woman the Architecture World's Equivalent of an Oscar Winner?" <u>Caller Times</u>, 1 April 2019, <u>https://www.caller.com/story/news/2019/04/01/how-corpus-christi-texas-architect-like-oscar-winner/3313654002/</u>

<u>2020</u>

"A new beginning for Dorothy Shipley White house," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, June 18, 2020; <u>https://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/stories/a-new-beginning-for-dorothy-shipley-white-house,14202</u> (mentions Mother's House as an example of a famous home in the Chestnut Hill area)

Abercrombie, Stanley, "Owen Hopkins Captures a Spectrum of Irreverent Style in 'Postmodern Architecture: Less is a Bore," <u>Interior Design</u>, April 19, 2020; <u>https://www.interiordesign.net/articles/17829-owen-hopkins-captures-a-spectrum-of-irreverent-style-in-postmodern-architecture-less-is-a-bore/</u> (mentions Owen Hopkins's book Postmodern Architecture: Less is a Bore which features work by VSBA)

"ADFF launch a virtual festival experience," <u>Canadian Architect</u>, April 14, 2020; <u>https://www.canadianarchitect.com/adff-launches-a-virtual-festival-experience/</u>

Anderson, Dale, "Frederic K. Houston, 84, modernist architect engaged on many preservation projects," <u>Buffalo News</u>, December 19, 2020;

https://buffalonews.com/obituaries/features/frederic-k-houston-84-modernistarchitect-engaged-on-many-preservation-projects/article_c5c8ec60-4010-11eb-ba5ae34d600feb68.html (notes that Houston studied under Robert Venturi and Lou Kahn)

Arshad, Aisha, "Yasmeen Lari Pakistan's First Female Architect Wins Jane Drew Prize 2020," *Oy! Oye Yeah*, 24 January 2020,

https://www.oyeyeah.com/celebrity/yasmeen-lari-pakistans-first-female-architectwins-jane-drew-prize-2020/

Baker, Tori, "Photographs of Glorious Midcentury Motels in New Jersey During the Winter Months," *Creative Boom*, 27 January 2020, <u>https://www.creativeboom.com/inspiration/photographs-of-glorious-midcentury-</u> <u>motels-in-new-jersey-during-the-winter-months/</u>

Barone, Denis, "The Wadsworth: What Could Have Been," *Hartford Courant*, 29 December 2019, <u>https://www.courant.com/opinion/op-ed/hc-op-barone-wadsworth-1229-20191229-w2y2rjvkfrbknp2jl54e3cxchu-story.html</u>

Bertrand, Sandra, "City Dreamers: How Four Women Architects Took on the World,"<u>Highbrow Magazine</u>, December 9, 2020; <u>https://www.highbrowmagazine.com/11086-city-dreamers-how-four-women-architects-took-world</u> (mentions Denise's appearance in the film)

Bifulco, Agnes, "Edward Mazria is the recipient of the 2021 AIA Gold Medal," <u>Floornature</u>, December 17, 2020; <u>https://www.floornature.com/edward-mazria-</u> <u>recipient-2021-aia-gold-medal-15968/</u> (mentions Bob and Denise as former winners)

Bifulco, Agnese, "Marion Weiss and Michael Manfredi are the 2020 recipients of the Thomas Jefferson Foundation Medal in Architecture," <u>Floornature</u>, April 10, 2020; <u>https://www.floornature.com/marion-weiss-and-michael-manfredi-are-2020-</u> <u>recipients-thomas-15386/</u> (mentions Bob as a previous winner of the Thomas Jefferson Foundation Medal in Architecture)

Block, India, "Pakistani Architect Yasmeen Lari Wins the Jane Drew Prize 2020," Dezeen, 30 January 2020, <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2020/01/30/yasmeen-lari-jane-</u> <u>drew-prize-2020/</u>

Broome, Beth, "McDonald's Flagship by Ross Barney Architects," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, September 2, 2020; <u>https://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/14790-</u> <u>mcdonalds-flagship-by-ross-barney-architects</u> (mentions Bob's comment to Paul Goldberger for a 1972 New York times article "Disney World is nearer to what people really want than anything architects have ever given them" and the 1998 VSBA McDonald's flagship)

"Bruce Hydropel Wins Special Mentions from '20 Architizer A+ Awards," <u>Floor</u> <u>Daily</u>, July 28, 2020; <u>https://www.floordaily.net/flooring-news/bruce-hydropel-wins-</u> <u>special-mention-from-20-architizer-aawards</u> (mentions DSB as a member of the selection jury)

Burger, Mark, "Video Vault - Aug 12, 2020," <u>Yes! Weekly</u>, August 12, 2020; <u>https://www.yesweekly.com/film/video-vault---aug-12-2020/article_7606971e-dcc8-11ea-b851-bf49141843b9.html</u> (DSB is featured in City Dreamers documentary mentioned in article)

"Bustler's Top Award-Winning Architects and Projects of 2019," *Archinect*, 3 January 2020, <u>https://archinect.com/news/bustler/7631/bustler-s-top-award-winning-architects-and-projects-of-2019</u>

Buys, Anthea, "South Africa: Architecture Should Be a Force for Change," <u>All Africa</u>, March 3, 2020; <u>https://allafrica.com/stories/202003040189.html</u> (mentions Bob's "less is a bore" quote)

Childers, Doug, "A residential enclave near a lake: For architect Dave Johannas, home is about comfort and urban immersion in nature," <u>Richmond Times - Dispatch</u>, August 1, 2020; <u>https://richmond.com/realestate/features/a-residential-enclave-neara-lake-for-architect-dave-johannas-home-is-about-comfort-and/article 115b3300d35a-11ea-8dba-c3844052d077.html (mentions the home having chairs designed by Robert Venturi)</u>

"Children's Museum of Houston Coupons, Prices, and Hours," *Houston On the Cheap*, 17 January 2020, <u>https://www.houstononthecheap.com/childrens-museum-of-houston-coupons</u>

"City Dreamers receives SAH Award," <u>Canadian Architect</u>, May 28, 2020; <u>https://www.canadianarchitect.com/city-dreamers-receives-sah-award-for-film-and-video-honorable-mention/</u> (DSB is featured in City Dreamers documentary mentioned in article)

Cohen, Ls, "Crazy Facts about Long Island From the 1970s," <u>LongIsland.com</u>, November 6, 2020; <u>https://www.longisland.com/news/11-02-20/crazy-facts-about-long-island-from-the-1970s.html</u> (mentions the Duck from LLV)

Cole, Regina, "How a Rust Belt City Found An Artistic New Identity," *Forbes*, 21 January 2020, <u>https://www.forbes.com/sites/reginacole/2020/01/21/how-a-rustbelt-</u> <u>city-found-an-artistic-new-identity/#261e7a172c8d</u>

Crimmins, Peter, "Hidden in Plain Sight: Philadelphia as the Center of the American Avant-Garde," *WHYY*, 29 January 2020, <u>https://whyy.org/articles/hidden-in-plain-sight-philadelphia-as-the-center-of-the-american-avant-garde/</u>

Crook, Lizzie, "Edward Mazria wins AIA Gold Medal for 2021," <u>Dezeen</u>, December 11, 2020; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2020/12/11/edward-mazria-wins-aia-gold-medal-for-2021/</u> (mentions Bob and Denise as previous winners)

Cucchi, Virginia, "Women in Architecture," <u>Floornature</u>, July 15, 2020; <u>https://www.floornature.com/design-trends/strongwomen-and-architecture-strongbr-15514/</u> (mentions various female architects and their struggles including DSB)

Cutieru, Andreea, "The Architecture of Social Interaction," <u>ArchDaily</u>, August 7, 2020; <u>https://www.archdaily.com/945172/the-architecture-of-social-interaction</u> (quotes DSB saying "Architecture can't force people to connect; it can only plan the crossing points, remove barriers, and make the meeting places useful and attractive.")

Curkin, Charles, "Is Architecture due for a reckoning? This Pritzker Prize winner says yes," <u>Yahoo Life</u>, December 2, 2020; <u>https://www.yahoo.com/lifestyle/architecture-due-reckoning-pritzker-prize-</u> <u>214600619.html</u> (article features Balkrishnia Doshi who was 93 at age of publication; DSB is mentioned as another long lived architect)

Dagenais, Travis, "Art for a cause," <u>The Harvard Gazette</u>, July 31, 2020; <u>https://news.harvard.edu/gazette/story/2020/07/a-yard-sale-like-none-other/</u> (mentions DSB's contribution to the "Yard Sale" for non-profits)

Ditmars, Hadani, "In memoriam: Rifat Chadirji (1926 - 2020)," <u>Wallpaper*</u>, April 21, 2020; <u>https://www.wallpaper.com/architecture/in-memoriam-rifat-chadirji-obituary</u> (mentions the VSBA and The Architects Collaborative Baghdad project)

Dobrin, Peter, "Conductor Edward Gardner takes the Philadelphia Orchestra to Xanadu in his debut," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 19, 2020; <u>https://www.inquirer.com/arts/philadelphia-orchestra-edward-gardner-citizen-kane-</u> <u>20200229.html</u> (mentions that the composer Michael Daugherty was inspired by Learning from Las Vegas)

Ebert, Grace, "Geometric Doorways and Angular Turrets Form Sand Fortresses by Calvin Seibert," <u>Colossal</u>, March 6, 2020; <u>https://www.thisiscolossal.com/2020/03/calvin-seibert-sandcastles/</u> (Calvin Seibert says that "Robert Venturi's prescription of 'complexity and contradiction' is always in the back of my mind, while mash-ups of gameshow sets and artillery bunkers are soon added to the mix" in reference to his work)

Fass, Madeline, "Relieve All of the Met's Costume Exhibits with Your Own Collection of Catalogs," <u>Vogue</u>, May 1, 2020;<u>https://www.vogue.com/article/met-galabooks-catalogs-collection</u> (mentions a Robert Venturi Chippendale chair)

Fazzare, Elizabeth, "Harvard GSD Students And Alumni Raise \$80,000 For Anti-Racism With Design Yard Sale," <u>Forbes</u>, July 28, 2020; <u>https://www.forbes.com/sites/elizabethfazzare/2020/07/28/harvard-gsd-students-andalumni-raise-80000-for-anti-racism-with-design-yard-sale/?sh=342564f13555</u> (mention DSB's donation to Harvard's Design Yard Sale) **Fiske, Diane,** "Chestnut Hill Architects Reflect on Retirement After Closing 30-Year-Old Studio," *Chestnut Hill Local*, 24 January 2020, <u>https://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/2020/01/24/chestnut-hill-architects-reflect-on-retirement-after-closing-30-year-old-studio/</u>

"Frank Gehry, Billie Tsien and More Are Auctioning Works for Racial Justice," <u>AnOther</u>, July 21, 2020; <u>https://www.anothermag.com/design-living/12697/frank-gehry-billie-tsien-design-yard-sale-auctioning-works-for-racial-justice</u> (mention DSB's donation to Harvard's Design Yard Sale)

Friedman, Stacia, "Advocates Mobilize to Save a Mid-Century Modern Icon," <u>Hidden</u> <u>City</u>, July 13, 2020; <u>https://hiddencityphila.org/2020/07/advocates-mobilize-to-save-a-</u> <u>mid-century-modern-icon/</u> (mentions Vanna Venturi House as an example of a famous historical home in Chestnut Hill)

Gibson, Eleanor, "Le Corbuffet Cookbook Includes Recipes for Rem Brulee and Denise Scott Brownies," <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2020/01/08/le-corbuffet-cookbook-</u> <u>esther-choi-rem-koolhaas-denise-scott-brownies/</u>

Goldchain, Michelle, "How Pennsylvania Avenue's Freedom Plaza Failed," <u>Greater</u> <u>Greater Washington</u>, May 16, 2020; <u>https://ggwash.org/view/77591/pennsylvania-</u> <u>avenues-freedom-plaza-is-a-failure-heres-why</u> (article on Freedom Plaza and quotes cites Denise as "one of the project's designers" and quotes her as saying that the original design was "a lovely success," but said, "I see the execution as a failure.")

Groce, Nia, "Post-modern Architecture to Showcase 200 Illustrations of Avant-Garde Structures Around the World," *Hypebeast*, 24 January 2020, <u>https://hypebeast.com/2020/1/postmodern-architecture-book-phaidon-owen-hopkins-hardcover-release</u>

Guarino, Charles, "Invisible city: Philadelphia and the Vernacular Avant-Garde," *Artforum*, 1 January 2020, <u>https://www.artforum.com/print/previews/202001/invisible-city-philadelphia-and-</u> the-vernacular-avant-garde-81728

Hall, Jane, Breaking Ground: Architecture by Women, New York: Phaidon, 2019

Hardy, Michael, "South Jersey's Mid-Century Modern Hotels in All Their Neon Glory," *Wired*, 5 January 2020, <u>https://www.wired.com/story/jersey-wildwoods-motels-gallery/</u>

Harral, Paul, "Phillip and Mary Nell Poole honored by Cultural District Alliance," <u>Fort Worth Business Press</u>, December 29, 2020;

https://fortworthbusiness.com/culture/fort-worth-cdc-names-award-for-poole/ (mentions Phillip Poole's campaign to convince Ruth Carter Stevenson and Robert Venturi to "incorporate the found art into the design of a new post office in an adjacent park on 7th and University) "Headed to Philadelphia to Cheer on the Seahawks in the NFL Playoffs? Here Are Some Things to Remember and See," *Seattle Times*, 3 January 2019, <u>https://www.seattletimes.com/life/travel/headed-to-philadelphia-to-support-the-</u> <u>seahawks-here-are-some-things-to-remember-and-see/</u></u>

Heyman, Stephen, "A Tudor Revival (in Mr. Rogers's Neighborhood!) Gets a Modern Update," ed. Cynthia Frank, <u>Yahoo Life</u>, October 14, 2020;<u>https://www.yahoo.com/lifestyle/tudor-revival-mr-rogers-neighborhood-</u> <u>213400312.html</u> (mentions a postmodern folly designed by Bob)

Hickman, Matt, "Postmodern Architecture: Less is a Bore is a delightful distraction during troubled times," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, March 23, 2020; <u>https://www.archpaper.com/2020/03/postmodern-architecture-less-is-a-bore-is-adelightful-distraction-during-troubled-times/</u>

Hilburg, Jonathan, "Paul Andersen takes quirkiness seriously in the design of Motherhouse," <u>Architect's Newspaper</u>, March 19, 2020; <u>https://www.archpaper.com/2020/03/interior-paul-andersen-motherhouse/</u> (mentions Mother's House)

"Humanitarian Architect Wins Global Women in Architecture Award," *Architecture AU*, 22 January 2020, <u>https://architectureau.com/articles/humanitarian-architect-wins-global-women-in-architecture-award/</u>

Ing, Will, "Yasmeen Lari Named Winner of the Jane Drew Prize 2020," *Architects' Journal*, 22 January 2020, <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/yasmeen-larinamed-winner-of-the-jane-drew-prize-2020/10046056.article</u>

Jenkins, Mark, "With a Little Help from Cate Blanchet, This Hirshhorn Show Looks at Art Manifestos," *The Washington Post*, 31 December 2019, <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/goingoutguide/museums/with-a-little-help-from-cate-blanchett-this-hirshhorn-show-looks-at-art-manifestos/2019/12/30/543f9858-2425-11ea-bed5-880264cc91a9_story.html</u>

Joyner, Sean, "Documentary explore the lives of 4 innovative women in architecture," <u>Archinet</u>, August 10, 2020; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150210802/documentary-explores-the-lives-of-4-</u> <u>innovative-women-in-architecture</u> (DSB is featured in City Dreamers documentary mentioned in article)

Joyner, Sean, "Leading architects donate creative works to support racial justice," <u>Archinet</u>, July 29, 2020; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150209245/leading-architects-donate-creative-works-to-support-racial-justice</u> (mention DSB's donation to Harvard's Design Yard Sale)

Keller, Hadley, "Pritzker Prize Awarded to Two Women for the First Time," <u>House</u> <u>Beautiful</u>, March 3, 2020; <u>https://www.housebeautiful.com/design-</u> <u>inspiration/a31210938/pritzker-prize-grafton-architects-women/</u> (mention's Denise's Pritzker snub and subsequent campaign)

Klein, Kristine, "Oyler Wu Collaborative repurposes Eero Saarinen bank teller canopies for installation," <u>Dezeen</u>, July 8, 2020; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2020/07/08/oyler-wu-collaborative-old-bank-teller-</u> <u>installation/</u> (mentions that Columbus, Indiana where the installation is located, is home to a number of modernist buildings designed by architects like Robert Venturi)

Korkis, Jim, "Talking With Architect Michael Graves About the Swan and Dolphin," <u>Mouse Planet</u>, December 2, 2020;

https://www.mouseplanet.com/12816/Talking_With_Architect_Michael_Graves_Abou t_the_Swan_and_Dolphin (article discusses "Entertainment Architecture" and describes Bob and Denise's work of Eisner in the 1990s)

Kozak, Graham, "The Rambler Cross Country Wagon Is an Unintentional Postmodern Masterpiece," <u>Autoweek</u>, March 5, 2020; <u>https://www.autoweek.com/carlife/classic-cars/a31228614/the-rambler-cross-country-wagon-is-an-unintentionalpostmodern-masterpiece/ (describes the 1956 Nash Rambler Cross Country wagon as an "automotive artifact so complex that we need to lean on the theories of postmodern architect Robert Venturi to decode it")</u>

Kim, Kristen Yoonsoo, "City Dreamers' Review: The Female Architects Who Laid the Blueprint," <u>The New York Times</u>, July 28, 2020; <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2020/07/28/movies/city-dreamers-review.html</u> (DSB is featured in City Dreamers documentary mentioned in article)

Kuo, Max, "Unresolved Legibility is a deep dive into American Housing," <u>The</u> <u>Architect's Newspaper</u>, May 8, 2020; <u>https://www.archpaper.com/2020/05/unresolved-legibility-in-residential-types-</u> <u>review/</u> (compares the book Unresolved Legibility to the way Complexity and Contradiction is a collection of essays by a single author)

"Lights, camera, action: films exploring how Bauhaus went stateside and the dominance of Duchamp to feature in TAN Russia Film Festival," <u>The Art</u> <u>Newspaper</u>, September 1, 2020; <u>https://www.theartnewspaper.com/blog/lights-</u> <u>camera-action-films-exploring-how-the-bauhaus-went-stateside-and-the-influence-of-</u> <u>duchamp-and-tintoretto-headline-the-tan-russia-film-festival</u> (mentions a showing of City Dreamers at The Art Newspaper Russia's Film Festival September 7-13, 2020)

Limsky, Drew, "Building Sense of Place," *Gulf Shore Life*, 25 January 2020, https://www.gulfshorelife.com/2020/01/24/building-sense-of-place/

Luckel, Madeleine, "There's Now an Online Museum Dedicated Entirely to Diagonal Lines (Yes, Really)," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, December 9, 2020; <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/online-museum-dedicated-entirely-</u> <u>diagonal-lines</u> (Joel Levinson - featured in the article - mentions Robert Venturi and Louis Kahn as major influences) Luckel, Madeleine, Katherine Burns Olson, Jane Keltner de Valle, and Mel Studach, "Kelly Behun teams up with the Invisible Collection, Pottery Barn Teen Gets a Fashionable Capsule, and More News This Week," <u>ADPro</u>, July 17, 2020; <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/kelly-behun-teams-up-with-the-invisiblecollection-pottery-barn-teen-gets-a-fashionable-capsule-and-more-news-this-week</u> (mentions the donation of the Vanna Venturi House Blueprints to the Harvard GSD Design Yard Sale)

Machalinski, Anne, "Classical Contemporary Meets the Future," <u>Mansion Global</u>, March 16, 2020; <u>https://www.mansionglobal.com/articles/classical-contemporary-</u> <u>meets-the-future-212890</u> (mentions DSB and Bob among other architects that pushed back against modern design)

Mafi, Nick, "The 11 Most Anticipated Buildings of 2020," *Architectural Digest*, 14 January 2020, <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/gallery/most-anticipated-buildings-2020</u>

Martin, Hannah, "Apartamento's Cofounder Curated a Show All About Comfort," Architectural Digest, 10 January 2020, https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/apartamentos-cofounder-curated-a-showall-about-comfort

Mavros, Kara, "Architecture & Design Film Festival Offers Online Lineup," <u>Architectural Record</u>, April 16, 2020;

<u>https://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/14572-architecture-design-film-festival-offers-online-lineup</u> (mentions Invisible City, an exhibition that featured DSB)

McGraw, Patrick, "Frank Gehry Explains How He Designed a Tiny Building Full of Hennesy," <u>Highsnobriety</u>, September 26, 2020; <u>https://www.highsnobiety.com/p/frank-gehry-hennessy-interview/</u> (mentions the Duck)

Nelson, Rick, "8 urban design disasters the Twin Cities has avoided," <u>StarTribune</u>, October 23, 2020; <u>https://www.startribune.com/8-urban-design-disasters-the-twincities-has-avoided/572843172/?refresh=true</u> (mentions the 1981 VSBA plan for the city)

Noe, Rain, "City Dreamers': A Documentary About Women in Architecture," <u>Core77</u>, August 7, 2020; <u>https://www.core77.com/posts/101182/City-Dreamers-A-</u> <u>Documentary-About-Women-in-Architecture</u> (DSB is featured in City Dreamers documentary mentioned in article)

"Number of the day: six women who should be nominated for a RIBA Royal Gold Medal," <u>Yahoo News</u>, May 29, 2020; <u>https://news.yahoo.com/number-day-six-women-nominated-riba-royal-gold-151859905.html</u> (mentions that the Part W organization is encouraging members to vote for DSB among other female architects for the 20201 award)

O'Malley, Madeline, "Get the Vibrant Look of This Southern California Residence," *Architectural Digest*, 14 January 2020, <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/gallery/get-the-vibrant-look-of-this-southern-</u> <u>california-residence</u>

"ONLINE: City Dreamers," <u>Isthmus</u>, November 17, 2020; <u>https://isthmus.com/events/city-dreamers/</u> (article on City Dreamers which features DSB)

Orso, Anna and Tim Tai, "Crews cover base of Columbus monument at Penn's Landing as nonprofit considers removal," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, June 17, 2020; <u>https://www.inquirer.com/news/philadelphia/columbus-statue-monument-philadelphia-penns-landing-delaware-riverfront-corporation-20200617.html</u> (Columbus monument designed by VSBA)

"Pak Female Architect Wins International Award," *The News*, 26 January 2020, <u>https://www.thenews.com.pk/print/603192-pak-female-architect-wins-international-award</u>

"Pakistan's First-Ever Female Architect Yasmeen Lari Bags Prestigious Jane Drew Prize," *Dawn,* 24 January 2020, <u>https://www.dawn.com/news/1530294/pakistans-</u> <u>first-ever-female-architect-yasmeen-lari-bags-prestigious-jane-drew-prize</u>

"Pakistan's First Female Architect Yasmeen Lari Wins Prestigious Award," *Geo News*, 24 January 2020, <u>https://www.geo.tv/latest/268874-pakistan-first-female-</u> <u>architect-yameen-lari-wins-jane-drew-prize-2020</u>

Pinto, Juan Sebastián, "Architecture Critic Nikil Saval Joins the Pennsylvania State Senate in a Time of Crisis," <u>Dwell</u>, December 17, 2020; <u>https://www.dwell.com/article/interview-nikil-saval-pennsylvania-state-senatorc3b370ea</u> (when asked about his relationship with Philadelphia, he talks about how "Philadelphia is the first place where I felt at home" and notes that there are many prominent home grown architects like Frank Furness, Robert Venturi, and Denise Scott Brown)

Prince of Petworth, "National Building Museum reopens March 13," <u>Popville</u>, March 11, 2020; <u>https://www.popville.com/2020/03/national-building-museum-reopens-march-13/</u> (mentions Invisible City, an exhibition that featured DSB)

Ravenscroft, Tom, "Six women architects that 'deserve to win the RIBA Royal Gold Medal," <u>Dezeen</u>, May 28, 2020; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2020/05/28/women-win-riba-royal-gold-medal-part-w/</u> (mentions that the Part W organization is encouraging members to vote for DSB among other female architects for the 20201 award)

Reiner-Roth, Shane, "Steven B. Smith captures the tireless, artificial quietude of suburban Utah," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, March 25, 2020; <u>https://www.archpaper.com/2020/03/steven-b-smith-tireless-artificial-quietude-of-suburban-utah/</u> (mentions the Signs of Life exhibit)

Rogers, Stephanie, "City Dreamers' Documentary Highlights 4 Influential Women in Architecture," Yahoo News, August 24, 2020; <u>https://news.yahoo.com/city-</u> <u>dreamers-documentary-highlights-4-193911843.html</u> (DSB is featured in City Dreamers documentary mentioned in article)

Russeth, Andrew, "In Philadelphia, Alex Da Corte Reinvents an Allan Kaprow Classic," <u>Surface</u>, March 12, 2020; <u>https://www.surfacemag.com/articles/alex-dacorte-allan-kaprow-philadelphia-performance/</u> (mentions Invisible City, an exhibition that featured DSB)

Saffron, Inga, "With Clay Studio's Move to North american Street, a New Creative Cluster Emerges in South Kensington," *The Philadelphia Inquirer*, 16 January 2020, <u>https://www.inquirer.com/real-estate/inga-saffron/digsau-clay-studio-old-city-south-kensington-north-american-street-architecture-artists-gentrification-20200116.html</u>

Saumarez-Smith, Charles, "From picture frames to cloakrooms: what makes a successful museum," <u>The Art Newspaper</u>, November 27, 2020; <u>https://www.theartnewspaper.com/review/from-picture-frames-to-cloakrooms-what-makes-a-museum</u> (mentions the Sainsbury Wing by Bob and Denise in the discussion of museum design)

Shuaib, Haroon, "Creating art out of bricks," <u>Tribune: The Express</u>, September 23, 2020; <u>https://tribune.com.pk/story/2265317/creating-art-out-of-bricks</u> (article profiles Naeem Pasha who mentions his design of the National Art Gallery, Islamabad and discussing Prince Charles's concerns about the extension planned on the main building and how it would compromise the original designed by DSB)

"Six Lessons We Can Learn From The Living (And The Late) Art Legends Among Us," <u>Cultured Magazine</u>, July 3, 2020; <u>https://www.culturedmag.com/six-lessons-we-</u> <u>can-learn-from-the-living-and-late-art-legends-among-us/</u> (has a short biography on DSB)

Stathaki, Ellie, "Student-led initiative supports anti-racism through architecture," <u>Wallpaper*</u>, July 22, 2020; <u>https://www.wallpaper.com/architecture/design-yard-</u> <u>sale-architecture-auction-racial-justice</u> (mentions DSB's donation to Harvard's Design Yard Sale)

Stamp, Jimmy, "Invisible City Reveals Philly's avant-garde side," <u>The Architect's</u> <u>Newspaper</u>, March 10, 2020; <u>https://www.archpaper.com/2020/03/invisible-city-</u> <u>reveals-phillys-avant-garde-side/</u> (mentions Invisible City, an exhibition that featured DSB) **Stauffer, Gary,** "The Completely Bad Taste of Uncut Gemstones," *Technoea*, 5 January 2020, <u>https://technoea.com/the-completely-bad-taste-of-uncut-gemstones/</u>

"Structure and Purpose: the Legacy of Engineering at Keast & Hood On View at the Athenaeum of Philadelphia," *The Neighbor*, 23 January 2020, https://www.mdjonline.com/neighbor_newspapers/extra/news/structure-purpose-thelegacy-of-engineering-at-keast-hood-on/article_789c3cc2-2280-5d82-8db5-9a3b041f29f8.html

Stone, Leilah, "Finding Purpose in the Quotidian Relics of 'Postmodernization,"" <u>Metropolis</u>, June 30, 2020;

<u>https://www.metropolismag.com/architecture/postmodernization-cca-book/</u> (article is about a collection of historical architectural artifacts that includes a syllabus written by DSB for a course she taught at UCLA)

The Scoop, "2020 Architecture & Design Film Festival Mar. 26-29," <u>The Georgetown</u> <u>Dish</u>, March 4, 2020; <u>http://www.thegeorgetowndish.com/thelatest/2020-</u> <u>architecture-design-film-festival-mar-26-29</u>

Testado, Justine, "Yasmeen Lari Wins 2020 Jane Drew Prize," *Archinect,* 22 January 2020, <u>https://archinect.com/news/bustler/7656/yasmeen-lari-wins-2020-jane-drew-prize</u>

"Tortoises and a Telethon," <u>Isthmus</u>, November 11, 2020; <u>https://isthmus.com/arts/isthmus-picks-nov-12-to-19/</u> (mentions DSB's feature in City Dreamers)

Wainwright, Oliver, "Irish women win Pritzker prize, architecture's highest honor," <u>The Guardian</u>, March 3, 2020; <u>https://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2020/mar/03/grafton-architects-win-</u>

pritzker-prize (mention's Denise's Pritzker snub and subsequent campaign)

Walker, Paul, "Review: Public Knowledge," <u>Architecture Now</u>, April 17, 2020; <u>https://architecturenow.co.nz/articles/review-public-knowledge-radical-futures/</u> (quotes Bob saying that Americans didn't need piazzas because they should be at home watching television as part of a larger discussion of future challenges that affect us all during the COVID 19 pandemic)

"Weekend watch: 'City Dreamers' celebrates the lives of four iconic women architects," <u>The Spaces</u>, August 8, 2020; <u>https://thespaces.com/weekend-watch-city-</u> <u>dreamers-celebrates-the-lives-of-four-iconic-women-architects/</u> (DSB is featured in City Dreamers documentary mentioned in article)

2021

Ayyüce, Orhan, "Postmodern pioneer: Manga biography celebrates Denise Scott Brown," <u>Archinet</u>, February 14, 2021; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150248346/postmodern-pioneer-manga-biography-</u> <u>celebrates-denise-scott-brown</u> (mentions DSB's manga comic by the Vilcek Foundation)

Bailey, Martin, "Building on our Strengths': National Gallery London unveils plants for £25m upgrade," <u>The Art Newspaper</u>, February 16, 2021; <u>https://www.theartnewspaper.com/news/national-gallery-london-upgrade</u> (mentions the renovation of the National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

"Bangladeshi architect Marina Tabassum scoops Soane Medal," United News of Bangladesh, November 19, 2021; <u>https://unb.com.bd/category/Bangladesh/bangladeshi-architect-marina-tabassum-</u> <u>scoops-soane-medal/82562</u>

Barac, Matthew, "Young female South African architects reinvent Serpentine Pavilion in London," <u>The Conversation</u>, June 3, 2021; <u>https://theconversation.com/young-female-south-african-architects-reinvent-</u> <u>serpentine-pavilion-in-london-161444</u> (describes the pavilion as having an "architecture of visual quotations" that recall the postmodern theories of RV and DSB)

Barandy, Kat, "Thilina Liyanage's elephant-shaped 'safari observation deck' boldly expresses its function," <u>Designboom</u>, March 1, 2021; <u>https://www.designboom.com/architecture/thilina-liyanages-elephant-shapedsafari-observation-deck-03-01-2021/</u> (compares an elephant shaped safari observatory deck to the Duck)

Beall, Kelly, F5: Arielle Assouline-Lichten competes on Ellen's next great designer," <u>Design Milk</u>, May 7, 2021; <u>https://design-milk.com/arielle-assouline-lichten-</u> <u>competes-on-ellens-next-great-designer/</u> (mentions Arielle's petition for DSB's Pritzker Prize)

Betsky, Aaron, "On Category Errors: Is It Ok to Build Apples with Oranges," *Architect Magazine*, September 1, 2021;

<u>https://www.architectmagazine.com/design/buildings/on-category-errors-is-it-ok-to-build-apples-with-oranges o</u> (article comments on the Robert A.M. Stern Architects' Harvard Law School Building and acknowledges how it is supposed to be a nod to RV's idea that the exterior design should reflect a bit of hte interior function)

Bifulco, Agnese, "Women in Architecture an exhibition that celebrates them at the MAXXI Museum in Rome," *Floornature Architecture & Surfaces*, December 29, 2021; <u>https://www.floornature.com/women-architecture-exhibition-celebrates-them-maxxi-museum-r-16765/</u> (DSB is mentioned in the show).

Brandon, Elissaveta M., "Design history has conveniently excluded women. That's finally changing," *Fast Company*, October 1, 2021; <u>https://www.fastcompany.com/90682040/design-history-has-conveniently-excluded-</u>

women-thats-finally-changing (mentions exhibition *Here We Are! Women in Design* 1900 – Today which features DSB)

Budds, Diana, Design Edit: Charlie Watts's Sketches, 58 Cities named Columbus, and Other Design Finds," *Curbed*, September 10, 2021; <u>https://www.curbed.com/2021/09/design-edit-charlie-watts-drawings-exhibit-</u> <u>columbus.html</u> (mentions that RV designed a building in Columbus)

Carlson, Cajsa, "Denise Scott Brown's life turned into manga comic," <u>Dezeen</u>, February 12, 2021; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2021/02/12/denise-scott-brown-mangacomic-vilcek-foundation/</u> (mentions DSB's manga comic by the Vilcek Foundation)

Cavanaugh, Stephanie, "Mirrors Do Lie," *Hill Rag*, September 21, 2021; <u>https://www.hillrag.com/2021/09/21/mirrors-do-lie/</u> (mentions "less is a bore" quote)

Comiskey, Daniel S., "The Columbus home that things big by going small," <u>Indianapolis Monthly</u>, May 9, 2021; <u>https://www.indianapolismonthly.com/lifestyle/home/this-columbus-home-stands-just-7-feet-off-the-ground</u>

"Cornelia Hahn Oberlander, 1921-2021," <u>Landscape Architecture Magazine: the</u> <u>magazine of the American Society of Landscape Architects</u>, May 26, 2021; <u>https://landscapearchitecturemagazine.org/2021/05/26/cornelia-hahn-oberlander-1921-2021/</u> (mentions City Dreamers, which features DSB)

Davies, William, "Theory wars: how postmodernism became weaponised," *The New Statesman*, November 10, 2021;

<u>https://www.newstatesman.com/culture/books/2021/11/what-does-it-really-mean-to-call-something-postmodern</u> (mentions Learning from Las Vegas as a founding work of Postmodernism)

Davidson, Lisa, "Las Vegas Culture: How art and culture is changing the face of Sin City," *We Heart*, October 25, 2021; <u>https://www.we-heart.com/2021/10/25/las-vegas-</u> <u>culture-city-guide-art/</u> (mentions the book Learning from Las Vegas)

Dorris, Jesse, "Exhibit Columbus 2021 Explores the Future of the Middle City," <u>Metropolis, August 26, 2021; <u>https://www.architectmagazine.com/design/exhibits-books-etc/exhibit-columbus-2021-preview_o</u> (references Robert Venturi as a leader in Modernist architecture)</u>

Farago, Jason, "Gehry's Quiet Interventions Reshape the Philadelphia Museum," <u>The New York Times</u>, May 30, 2021; (mentions the removal of the postmodern ticket booths from the "previous architects" Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown)

Friedlander, Blaine, "Columbus art explores the world's entrenched colonialism," *Cornell Chronicle*, September 27, 2021; <u>https://news.cornell.edu/stories/2021/09/columbus-art-explores-worlds-entrenched-colonialism</u> (mentions that RV designed a building in Columbus, Ohio) **Fulcher, Martin**, "National Gallery launches contest to rethink Sainsbury Wing," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, February 16, 2021;

<u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/competitions/national-gallery-launches-contest-to-rethink-sainsbury-wing</u> (mentions the renovation of the National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Golden, Thelma, "Feminine Mystique: Six Powerhouse Females from the Cultured Archives," <u>Cultured Magazine</u>, March 8, 2021; <u>https://www.culturedmag.com/feminine-mystique-six-powerhouse-females-from-the-</u> cultured-archives/ (a short biography of Denise appears)

Hallerman, Tamar, "Sandy West, doyenne of Ossabaw Island, dead at 108," <u>The</u> <u>Atlanta Journal-Constitution</u>, February 2, 2021; <u>https://www.ajc.com/news/georgianews/sandy-west-doyenne-of-ossabaw-island-dead-at-</u> <u>108/VYX23QFAWZEP5MPGA77SH5DVZ4/</u> (mentions Bob's attraction to the Ossabaw Island retreat)

Hanson, Shirley, "Letters: Remembering Evan Turner," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, January 6, 2021; <u>https://chestnuthilllocal.com/stories/letters-remembering-evan-</u> <u>turner,16160</u> (mentions a speaking event Evan put together featuring Bob, Lou Kahn, and Romaldo Giurgola)

Heathcoate, Edwin; "Battle of Trafalgar Square: another makeover for London's National Gallery," <u>Financial Times</u>, February 16, 2021; <u>https://www.ft.com/content/d942d5d2-5429-4595-b96c-64b556491265</u> (mentions the renovation of the National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Herring, Sophia, Mel Studach, Lila Allen, Allie Weiss, and Madeleine Luckel, "Pierre Yovanovitch opens a furniture showroom, Louis Vuitton unveils a chic new home gadget, and more news," <u>AD PRO</u>, July 23, 2021; <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/pierre-yovanovitch-opens-furniture-</u> <u>showroom-louis-vuittons-chic-new-home-gadget-and-more-news</u> (mentions RV and DSB as fellow recipients of the Architectural League of New York in announcement of Walter Hood's win)

Hilburg, Jonathan; "Vilcek Foundation launches manga biographies of past prize winners, starting with Denise Scott Brown," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, February 10, 2021; <u>https://www.archpaper.com/2021/02/vilcek-foundation-manga-biographies-denise-scott-brown/</u>

(mentions DSB's manga comic by the Vilcek Foundation)

Holland, Oscar, "Champions of French social housing win the 'Nobel of architecture," <u>Kake.com</u>, March 16, 2021; <u>https://www.kake.com/story/43505491/champions-of-french-social-housing-win-the-nobel-of-architecture</u> (Mentions calls to recognize DSB with Bob for Pritzker) **Jarzombek, Mark**, "The Crisis of Interdisciplinar Historiography," in *The Evolving Project* ed. Marjanović, Igor, Neveu, Marc J, Stevens, Sara; p. 243-248

Jenkins, Mark, "Art Installation in Alexandria's Waterfront Park is playful - and makes a point," <u>The Washington Post</u>, May 19, 202; <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/goingoutguide/museums/mark-reigelman-</u> groundswell-art-review/2021/05/18/8cd21d7c-b410-11eb-9059d8176b9e3798 story.html (mention's VSBA's design from D.C.'s Freedom Plaza)

Joslyn, Erin, "Art history from the year you were born," <u>The Courier</u>, February 25, 2021; <u>https://wcfcourier.com/lifestyles/art-history-from-the-year-you-were-born/collection_91bae760-932e-59b3-a0d1-4edf952a6133.html#47</u> (mentions 1966 as the year Robert Venturi published Complexity and Contradiction and "bash[ed] modern architecture")

Joyner, Sean, "Publisher to launch Kickstarter campaign to reissue 'The Notebooks and Drawings of Louis I. Kahn," <u>Architect</u>, January 29, 2021; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150247311/publisher-to-launch-kickstarter-</u> <u>campaign-to-reissue-the-notebooks-and-drawings-of-louis-i-kahn</u> (notes that they want to add writings by Denise Scott Brown in the Reader's Guide)

Katsikopoulou, Myrto; "new map celebrates london's postmodern heritage, highlighting works by robert venturi," *Designboom*, November 6, 2021; <u>https://www.designboom.com/architecture/new-map-blue-crow-postmodern-architecture-london-11-06-2021/</u> (map features buildings by VSBA)

"Learning to See' Temple Contemporary'de Denise Scott Brown fotoğrafları,"Arredamento Mimarlık, July August 2021; p. 28-30.

"The legacy, and future, of Columbus architecture," <u>The Republic</u>, April 18, 2021; <u>http://www.therepublic.com/2021/04/18/the_legacy_and_future_of_columbus_architec_ture/</u>

Levinson, Joel, "Louis I. Kahn: The American Architect Who Pursued His Passion as an Art," <u>The Wire</u>, January 18, 2021; <u>https://thewire.in/culture/louis-kahn-americanarchitect-diagonality</u> (Joel mentions meeting bob and being told "I learned everything about diagonals from Lou")

Lewis, Michael J., "At the Philadelphia Museum of Art, Frank Gehry's Renovation Goes Beneath the Surface," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, May 7, 2021; <u>https://www.wsj.com/articles/at-the-philadelphia-museum-of-art-frank-gehrys-</u> <u>renovation-goes-beneath-the-surface-11620423758</u> (mentions the VSBA designed admission desk)

Madole, Rob, "Discovering a Secret Wonderland of Architecture in Dallas," New York Times, November 30 2021; <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2021/11/30/magazine/dallas-</u> <u>architecture.html</u> (mentions "Less is a bore" quote and Robert Venturi as a driving force behind Postmodernism) **Marani, Matthew**, "Looking back at The Architect's Newspaper's first Annual Design Gala," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, March 12, 2021;

https://www.archpaper.com/2021/03/the-architects-newspaper-recognizes-excellenceat-the-first-annual-design-gala/ (Denise was the 2019 The Architect Newspaper's Lifetime Achievement Award)

Mawis-Aliston, Vittoria, "Mothers who shaped architecture," <u>Inquirer.net</u>, May 9, 2021; <u>https://business.inquirer.net/322596/mothers-who-shaped-architecture</u> (mentions the Vanna Venturi House)

Mazzaccaro, Pete, "Out with the old?" <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, February 18, 2021; <u>https://chestnuthilllocal.com/stories/out-with-the-old,16514</u> (mentions Mother's House)

McAllister, David, "Stick a logo on it: the Olympics and the mediocrity of contemporary design," <u>Prospect</u>, July 23, 2021; <u>https://www.prospectmagazine.co.uk/arts-and-books/olympics-mediocrity-of-contemporary-design-tokyo-2020-logo</u> (quotes RV's "Less is a bore)

Meninato, Pablo, "Aprendiendo A Mirar: Denise Scott Brown," *Summa +*, vol. 187, September 2021, p. 114-119. (feature on DSB's 2021 Temple University show *Learning to See: Denise Scott Brown*)

Moriera, Susanna, "How the Star System and Sexism Have Erased the Contribution of Women architects in Intimate-Creative Partnerships," <u>ArchDaily</u>, March 18, 2021; <u>https://www.archdaily.com/958640/how-the-star-system-and-sexism-have-erased-</u> <u>the-contribution-of-women-architects-in-intimate-creative-partnerships</u> (Mentions DSB's Pritzker fight)

Nickels, Thom, "Philly's Battle of Columbus," *City Journal*, October 11, 2021; <u>https://www.city-journal.org/phillys-battle-of-columbus</u> (mentions VSBA's Columbus statue)

Niland, Josh, "Marina Tabassum is the 2021 Soane Medalist," Archinect, November 17, 2021; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150288628/marina-tabassum-is-the-2021-soane-medalist</u> (mentions Denise as a former Soane Medal recipient)

Odesser-Torpey, Marilyn, "New Series by Main Line Architect Charles E. Dagit Jr. Celebrates Grand Design," <u>Main Line Today</u>, January 8, 2021; <u>https://mainlinetoday.com/life-style/charles-dagit-groundbreakers-show/</u> (Dagit profiles Bob in one of this eight episodes of his Groundbreakers television show)

Orvell, Miles, "West Highland Ave property an example of the ordinary worth saving," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, January 15, 2021; <u>https://chestnuthilllocal.com/stories/west-highland-ave-property-an-example-of-the-</u>

<u>ordinary-worth-saving,16302</u> (mentions Mother's House as an example of respect for the ordinary)

"An Outline of Postmodern Architecture," *Architecture & Design*, December 17, 2021; <u>https://www.architectureanddesign.com.au/features/list/an-outline-of-postmodern-architecture#</u> (lists Fire Station no. 4).

Overstreet, Kaley, "Through Techniques of Analysis," <u>ArchDaily</u>, January 22, 2021; <u>https://www.archdaily.com/955579/reading-architecture-how-looking-becomes-</u><u>making-through-techniques-of-analysis</u> (includes Mother's House in her analysis of buildings)

Philip, Kennicott, "The Helix is a Distraction. Amazon's New Headquarters Will Change More than Just its Arlington Neighborhood," <u>The Washington Post</u>, February 18, 2021;

https://www.washingtonpost.com/entertainment/museums/amazon-newheadquarters-the-helix/2021/02/17/36968326-6d75-11eb-ba56d7e2c8defa31_story.html (references the term "duck" to describe the double helix shaped building Amazon is planning for its HQ2 in Arlington County)

Phillip Poole, influential area architect and urban planner, dies at 75," *Fort Worth Business Press*, October 7, 2021; <u>https://fortworthbusiness.com/business/phillip-poole-architect-dies/</u> (mentions Phillip Poole's work with Ruth Carter Stevenson and Robert Venturi on the "design of a post office in an adjacent park on 7th and University")

Pires, Samantha, "20 inspiring and famous architecture quotes by master architects," <u>My Modern Met</u>, July 16, 2021; <u>https://mymodernmet.com/architecture-quotes/</u> (quotes Denise's "Architects can't force people to connect...")

Przybys, John, "Neon Museum mural honors Las Vegas pioneers," Las Vegas Review Journal, November 30, 2021; <u>https://www.reviewjournal.com/entertainment/arts-culture/neon-museum-mural-honors-las-vegas-pioneers-2486705/</u> (mentions a mural that includes a portrait of Denise with other people who had major influences on Las Vegas)

Rambin, James, "The Republic Tower Rides Again," *Towers*, October 21, 2021; <u>https://austin.towers.net/the-republic-tower-rides-again/</u> (mentions RV and DSB's proposed project)

Rogers, Arleigh, "Nanda Sharif-Pour and Ali Fathollahi's New Neon Museum Mural Illuminates Unsung Vegas Heroes," *Las Vegas Weekly*, December 22, 2021; <u>https://lasvegasweekly.com/ae/2021/dec/22/nanda-sharif-pour-and-ali-fathollahis-new-neon-mus/</u> (DSB is featured on the mural)

Rybak, Sue Ann, "Local architect's Virtual Diagonality draws international attention," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, February 3, 2021; <u>https://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/stories/local-architects-virtual-diagonality-draws-</u>

<u>international-attention,16383</u> (Joel Levinson, the architect profiled, cites Louis Kahn, Robert Venturi, and Romaldo Giurgola's teachings at Penn as inspiration)

Seakins, Brett, "A perfect home for our third age': Seawind," *ArchitectureAU*, October 29, 2021;<u>https://architectureau.com/articles/seawind/</u> (mentions the idea of a duck or decorated shed in reference to the design of the "Seawind" by Coy Yiontis Architects)

Scott Brown, Denise, "Studio: architecture's offering to academe," <u>MAS Context</u>, May 26, 2021; <u>https://www.mascontext.com/observations/studio-architecturesoffering-to-academe/</u> (unpublished, 2007; adapted from the lecture given at the Parathesis Conference at Columbia University, February 4, 2006; republished in 2021 in <u>MAS Context</u>; also see 2021 section of Biblio C)

Shringley, Gordon, "In defence of post-modernist buildings in Hackney and beyond," <u>Hackney Gazette</u>, June 21, 2021; <u>https://www.hackneygazette.co.uk/news/gordon-shrigley-on-postmodernism-8074968</u> (mentions the National Gallery as an example of postmodernism)

Smee, Sebastian, "Ed Ruscha's Sunset Strip art project lets you tour its full length, east to west - and back in time," <u>Borneo Bulletin</u>, January 29, 2021; <u>https://borneobulletin.com.bn/ed-ruschas-sunset-strip-art-project-lets-you-tour-its-</u> <u>full-length-east-to-west-and-back-in-time/</u> (says that Every Building on the Sunset Strip helped to inspire Learning from Las Vegas)

Smith, Sandy, "Just Listed: Midcentury Modern House in Wayne," <u>Real Estate & Home</u>, August 11, 2021; <u>https://www.phillymag.com/property/2021/08/11/wayne-midcentury-modern-house-for-sale/</u> (mentions how the "Philadelphia School" which included Venturi, Scott Brown, John Rauch, Geddes, Khan, and Kling influenced modern architecture and the house in the article has some of their themes) "The Soane Medal 2021," *Youtube*, uploaded by SoaneMuseum, November 19, 2021; <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ldy1IHNjX-g</u> (mentions Denise Scott Brown as the 2018 Soane Medal Winner)

Sponsor, "Tyler School of Art and Architecture presents Learning to See: Denise Scott Brown exhibition through September 18, 2021," <u>Architect</u>, July 19, 2021; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150273709/tyler-school-of-art-and-architecture-</u> presents-learning-to-see-denise-scott-brown-exhibition-through-september-18-2021

Stathaki, Elle, "Marina Tabassum receives 2021 Soane Medal," <u>Wallpaper</u>, November 16, 2021; <u>https://www.wallpaper.com/architecture/marina-tabassum-wins-</u> <u>2021-soane-medal</u>

Stevens, Philip, "Discover Columbus, Indiana's Architectural Legacy and Landmarks by Eero Saarinen, I.M. Pei, and Robert Venturi," <u>Designboom</u>, June 24, 2021; <u>https://www.designboom.com/architecture/columbus-indiana-architectural-</u> <u>legacy-landmarks-eero-saarinen-i-m-pei-robert-venturi-06-24-2021/</u> (mentions Fire Station 4)

Tandberg, Jørgen, "Byggekunst: Om fotokunst, 'deadpan' og arkitektur," ed. Maria Flaata, <u>mur+betong</u>,Feb, 2021p. 53-55.

Tomlinson, Dustin; "Exhibition Columbus returns to "Prairie's Athens", Indiana," *Ohio News Time*, September 12, 2021; <u>https://ohionewstime.com/exhibition-</u> <u>columbus-returns-to-prairies-athens-indiana/251593/</u> (mentions that RV designed buildings in the city of Columbus, Ohio)

Tucker, Emma, "Lisbon's Leonetta flies the flag for Robert Venturi's 'less is a bore' philosophy," *The Spaces*, November 4, 2021; <u>https://thespaces.com/leonetta-restaurant-lisbon-restaurant/</u> (mentions "Less is a bore" quote)

"Venturi, Scott Brown, and Associates, Inc. BASCO Showroom/BEST Products Philadelphia 1976," in *Retail Apocalypse*, Ed. Fredi Fischli, Niels Olsen, and Adam Jasper, <u>gta Exhibitions</u>, 2021 p. 383-389.

Volner, Ian, "Exhibit Columbus 2021 Preview," Architect, August 10, 2021; <u>https://metropolismag.com/viewpoints/exhibit-columbus-2021/</u> (mentions how the installations at the architecture festival in Indiana reference Venturi's work)

"Voters choose 5 places to join Chestnut Hill Architectural Hall of Fame," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, June 2, 2021; <u>https://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/stories/voters-choose-5-places-to-join-chestnut-hill-architectural-hall-of-fame,17622</u> (mentions the Vanna Venturi House as one of the 20 properties already listed on the Chestnut Hill Hall of Fame)

Waite, Richard, "Annabelle Selldorf on National Gallery win: 'Our work is not about loud bangs," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, July 14, 2021; <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/annabelle-selldorf-on-national-gallery-winour-work-is-not-about-loud-bangs</u> (mentions VSBA's work on the National Gallery and Annabelle's intention to speak with DSB regarding the renovation)

Williams, Fran, "Kate Macintosh named winner of Jane Drew prize 2021," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, January 21, 2021; <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/kate-macintosh-named-winner-of-jane-drew-prize-2021</u> (mentions DSB as a former winner)

Wolfe, Ross, "Second World Postmodernisms argues the movement sprung from late socialism," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, January 22, 2021; <u>https://www.archpaper.com/2021/01/second-world-postmodernisms-review/</u> (mentions Complexity and Contradiction as one starting point of postmodernism)

2022

"AI Envisions a Future with Plant-Covered Skyscrapers, and Other News," <u>Surface</u>, September 14, 2022; <u>https://www.surfacemag.com/articles/ai-designs-skyscrapers-</u> <u>manas-bhatia/</u> (weekly roundup that contains a mention of the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Allies, Bob, "My kind of town: Bob Allies," <u>Architecture Today</u>, December 2, 2022; <u>https://architecturetoday.co.uk/my-kind-of-town-bob-allies-rome/</u> (opinion piece on how Rome accommodates change; mentions RV as a past winner of the Rome Prize)

Allyn, Bobby, "Prominent architect predicts what the office of the future will look like," WAMU 88.5 American University Radio, <u>https://wamu.org/story/22/01/21/prominent-architect-predicts-what-the-office-of-the-future-will-look-like/</u> (radio)

"An architectural critic on the British throne," <u>Arquitectura Viva</u>, September 9, 2022; <u>https://arquitecturaviva.com/articles/un-critico-de-arquitectura-en-el-trono-britanico</u> (mentions King Charles III's, the Prince Charles, criticism of the original scheme for the National Gallery Sainsbury Wing that led to VSBA's commission)

Austermuhle, Martin, With Change Afoot At Freedom Plaza, D.C. Skateboarders Rally To Preserve Their Mecca," <u>dcist</u>, March 31, 2022; <u>https://dcist.com/story/22/03/31/freedom-plaza-skateboarders/</u> (mentions that DSB called Freedom Plaza a "failure" in a 2020 interview with Greater Greater Washington)

Bah, Saudatu, "Dezeen Debate features SANAA's "overlapping" Sydney Modern extension," Dezeen, December 1, 2022; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2022/12/01/dezeen-</u> <u>debate-features-sanaas-overlapping-sydney-modern-extension/</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Bailey, Martin, "London's National Gallery releases first images of major redevelopment plan," <u>The Art Newspaper</u>, February 18 2022; <u>https://www.theartnewspaper.com/2022/02/18/londons-national-gallery-reveals-firstimages-of-major-redevelopment-plan</u> (mentions VSBA's 1991 renovation)

Bayley, Stephen and Robert Bargery, *This is Architecture: Writing on Buildings,* Unicorn Publishing, London: 2022 (gives brief biography on RV and DSB and discusses LLV's revolutionary take on the symbolism of architectural form)

Belogolovsly, Vladimir, ""I had my finger on the pulse," says Robert Stern about his life and career," <u>Stir World</u>, April 18, 2022; <u>https://www.stirworld.com/think-</u> <u>columns-i-had-my-finger-on-the-pulse-says-robert-stern-about-his-life-and-</u> <u>career</u> (Stern mentions stories of RV in his biography)

Benezine, Vittoria, "Eight Prestigious Architects Blast Annabelle Selldorf's Proposed \$40 Million Redesign of London's National Gallery, Likening It to an 'Airport Lounge'," <u>artnet</u>, October 26, 2022; <u>https://news.artnet.com/art-world/eight-</u> prestigious-architects-blast-annabelle-selldorfs-proposed-40-million-redesign-oflondons-national-gallery-likening-it-to-an-airport-lounge-2198822 (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

"Best Ways to Experience Las Vegas Modernism," <u>Palm Springs Life</u>, September 6, 2022; <u>https://www.palmspringslife.com/duck-duck-shed-las-vegas/</u> (mentions *Learning from Las Vegas* as a focus of the Neon Museum's Duck Duck Shed exhibition)

Bottom, Faith, "What Does a Library's 'Diversity Auditor' Do?," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, January 19, 2022; <u>https://www.wsj.com/articles/what-does-a-librarys-diversity-</u> <u>inclusion-auditor-education-audit-librarians-bard-college-identity-politics-crt-</u> <u>11642629680</u> (mentions the VSBA addition to Bard College's Stevenson Library)

Carlson, Cajsa, "Selldorf Architects revises plans for National Gallery's Sainsbury Wing," <u>Dezeen</u>, October 20, 2022; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2022/10/20/selldorf-</u> <u>architects-revises-plans-national-gallery-sainsbury-wing/</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Coates, Charlotte, "SEGD announces first-ever class of Fellows," <u>blooploop</u>, May 26, 2022; <u>https://blooloop.com/brands-ip/news/segd-class-of-fellows/</u> (mentions DSB as one of the existing 44 SEGD fellows)

"Collins, Mona," The Eye of Photography Magazine, October 29, 2022; <u>https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#inbox/FMfcgzGqRPvDZWScNcjdBdKmXKrNMQKl</u> (mentions Learning from Las Vegas)

Comini, Nina, Eva Schmeidleitner, and Jeremy Tenenbaum, "Denise Scott Brown Wayward Eye," in <u>Time Space Existence: Miami Chicago 2021</u>, edited by Rene Rietmeyer, 106-118. Miami: European Cultural Center, 2021. (features images of Denise's work in the "Denise Scott Brown: Wayward Eye" exhibition)

Cristi, A.A., "The Neon Museum Presents DUCK DUCK SHED Next Week," <u>Broadway World Las Vegas</u>, October 20, 2022; <u>https://www.broadwayworld.com/las-vegas/article/The-Neon-Museum-Presents-DUCK-DUCK-SHED-Next-Week-20221020</u> (mentions DSB's photographs and her Wayward Eye exhibition)

Crook, Lizzie, "Farshid Moussavi awarded 2022 Jane Drew Prize for women in architecture," <u>Dezeen</u>, February 29, 2022; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2022/02/28/farshid-moussavi-jane-drew-prize/</u> (mentions that DSB was a former winner of the Jane Drew Prize)

Cummings, Raymond, "Maybe Next Year," <u>Splice Today</u>, November 30, 2022; <u>https://www.splicetoday.com/pop-culture/maybe-next-year</u> (the author put quotes from a 2014 Designers & Books interview with DSB and a 2018 Sterogum interview with Lindsey Buckingham next to each other to demonstrate similarities between the two's thoughts)

"Dan Graham (1942-2022)," <u>Artforum</u>, February 21, 2022; <u>https://www.artforum.com/news/dan-graham-1942-2022-87918</u> (mentions Robert Venturi as an influence)

Darley, Gillian, "Bathed in Beige," <u>London Review of Books</u>, November 15, 2022; <u>https://www.lrb.co.uk/blog/2022/november/bathed-in-beige</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Demers, W. A., "Fine Art, Chinese Silver & American Furniture Find Favor At Amero,"<u>Antiques and the Arts and Weekly</u>, February 1, 2022; <u>https://www.antiquesandthearts.com/fine-art-chinese-silver-american-furniture-find-favor-at-amero/</u> (mentions furniture by RV up for auction)

Dickonson, Duo, "What's With Our Obsession with Stacked Boxes?," <u>Common Edge</u>, December 5, 2022; <u>https://commonedge.org/whats-with-our-obsession-with-stacked-boxes/</u> (mentions the term "decorated shed" in discussion of why a certain form of architecture has become popular)

DigitalFUTURES, "DigitalFUTURES/Legends: Denise Scott Brown," *YouTube*, interview of Denise Scott Brown by Virginia Melnyk. 28 June 2016, <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ad_74hSn9RA</u> (DSB speaking on her childhood and architectural career)

"Doyle to Auction Modern & Contemporary Furniture, Silver, Art & Design on June 8," <u>ARTFIXdaily</u>, June 2, 2022; <u>https://www.artfixdaily.com/artwire/release/5660-doyle-to-auction-modern-and-contemporary-furniture-silver-art-and</u> (mentions a set of Chippendale bird's eye maple laminate chairs by Robert Venturi)

Dunton, Jim, "Denise Scott Brown rips into Selldorf's National Gallery plans," <u>Building Design</u>, November 28, 2022; <u>https://www.bdonline.co.uk/news/denise-scott-brown-rips-into-selldorfs-national-gallery-plans/5120653.article</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Elengical, Jerry, "FIFA Arenas: All Bayt Stadium by Dar Al-Handasah in Al Khor," <u>StirWorld</u>, November 17, 2022; <u>https://www.stirworld.com/see-features-fifa-arenas-</u> <u>al-bayt-stadium-by-dar-al-handasah-in-al-khor</u> (notes how symbolism is expressed in decoration, a theme of the postmodernism espoused in Learning from Las Vegas)

Elliot, Martha, "Iwan Baan's photography exhibition journeys from Las Vegas to Rome," <u>Wallpaper*</u>, October 20, 2022; <u>https://www.wallpaper.com/architecture/iwanbaans-architectural-photography-exhibition-journeys-from-las-vegas-to-rome</u> (mentions Learning from Las Vegas)

Elsea, Daniel, "The National Gallery revamp should be part of a grander overhaul," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, August 22, 2022; <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/opinion/think-big-the-sainsbury-wing-</u>

<u>revamp-should-be-part-of-a-major-overhaul</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Finaldi, Gabriele, "'National Gallery's plans will create an entrance fit for today's public' says London museum's director," <u>The Art Newspaper</u>, October 28, 2022; <u>https://www.theartnewspaper.com/2022/10/28/national-gallerys-plans-will-create-an-entrance-fit-for-todays-public-says-london-museums-director</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Florian, Maria-Cristina, "Plans to Renovate the Sainsbury Wing and National Gallery in London Receive Approval by the City Council," <u>ArchDaily</u>, November 30, 2022; <u>https://www.archdaily.com/993002/plans-to-renovate-the-sainsbury-wing-andnational-gallery-in-london-are-approved-by-the-city-council</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Florian, Maria-Cristina, "Renovation Plans for Venturi Scott Brown's National Gallery Wing Are Revised After Widespread Criticism," <u>ArchDaily</u>, October 29, 2022; <u>https://www.archdaily.com/990948/renovation-plans-for-venturi-scott-browns-</u> <u>national-gallery-wing-are-revised-after-widespread-criticism</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Fordham, Clifton, "Philadelphia Design Leaders Share Vision for Next Generation," <u>Context</u>, Fall 2022, AIA Philadelphia; p.24-27. (mentions RV and DSB as defining figures in "Philadelphia's architectural lineage")

Freeman, Laura, "Gabriele Finaldi: 'No building should be set in stone, as it were," <u>The Times, September 21, 2022; <u>https://archive.ph/2022.09.21-</u> <u>083306/https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/gabriele-finaldi-director-national-gallery-</u> <u>interview-qczq6cj5b</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)</u>

Grahn, Frida (ed.), <u>Denise Scott Brown: In Other Eyes, Portraits of an Architect,</u> Basel, Switzerland : Birkhäuser, 2022. (anthology of essays on DSB's life and work)

Guimapang, Katherine, "Featured architecture job openings in Philadelphia," <u>Archinect</u>, December 22, 2022;

<u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150138003/featured-architecture-job-openings-in-philadelphia</u> (mentions Philadelphia as being home to the Guild House as well as other important buildings)

Keegan, Edward, "Carol Ross Barney Wins 2023 AIA Gold Medal," <u>Architect</u> <u>Magazine</u>, December 7, 2022; <u>https://www.architectmagazine.com/awards/aia-</u> <u>awards/carol-ross-barney-wins-2023-aia-gold-medal o</u> (article state that Barney is the second woman to be individually honored; mentions DSB as sharing the prize with RV) **Kornblatt, Izzy**, "Tribute: John K. Rauch (1930-2022)," <u>Architectural Record</u>, September 7, 2022; <u>https://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/15836-tribute-john-k-rauch-1930-2022</u> (mentions John Rauch's work with Venturi & Rauch and later Venturi, Rauch, & Scott Brown)

Hewitt, Mark Alan, "Hobson's Choice: Princeton University Forsakes Its Architectural Roots," <u>Common Edge</u>, December 13, 2022; <u>https://commonedge.org/hobsons-choice-princeton-university-forsakes-its-</u> <u>architectural-roots/</u> (mentions VSBA's contributions to Princeton's campus such as Wu Hall and the changes proposed to those buildings)

Hill, John, "2022 Soane Medal Recipient is Peter Barber," <u>WorldArchitects.com</u>, November 11, 2022; <u>https://www.world-architects.com/en/architecture-</u> <u>news/headlines/2022-soane-medal-recipient-is-peter-barber</u> (mentions DSB as a former winner of the Soane Medal [2018])

Hill, John, "Selldorf's Sainsbury Plans Approved," <u>WorldArchitects.com</u>, December 1, 2022; <u>https://www.world-architects.com/en/architecture-news/headlines/selldorfs-sainsbury-plans-approved</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Ikiz, Serra Utkum, "8 inspiring Iranian women architects you should know," <u>Parametric Architecture</u>, September 23, 2022; <u>https://parametric-architecture.com/8-inspiring-iranian-women-architects-you-should-know/?utm_source=rss&utm_medium=rss&utm_campaign=8-inspiring-iranian-women-architects-you-should-know</u> (mentions DSB as a female figure who has significantly impacted international architecture)

Ing, Will, "Past RIBA presidents slam Selldorf's 'ill-judged' National Gallery plans," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, October 25, 2022; <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/past-riba-presidents-slam-selldorfs-ill-judged-national-gallery-plans</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Ing, Will, "Selldorf's controversial national Gallery plans set for go-ahead," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, November 21, 2022;

<u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/selldorfs-controversial-national-gallery-plans-set-for-go-ahead</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Iyanda, Mutiu, "Modernism vs. Postmodernism: A Critical Analysis of the Impacts on People without Knowledge and Economic Power," <u>Tekedia</u>, December 25, 2022; <u>https://www.tekedia.com/modernism-vs-postmodernism-a-critical-analysis-of-theimpacts-on-people-without-knowledge-and-economic-power/</u> (Mentions RV as a "vanguard" in postmodernism) Jacobs, Sam [@_SamJacob], "What the National Gallery want to do to the Venturi / Scott Brown Sainsbury Wing is like them getting Jack Vettriano to restore Piero della Francesca's Nativity," <u>Twitter</u>, August 13, 2022; <u>https://twitter.com/ SamJacob/status/1558523166925914114</u> (refers to the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Katsikopoulou, Myrto, "FROM LAS VEGAS TO ROME: PHOTOGRAPHS BY IWAN BAAN," <u>designboom</u>, October 28, 2022; (mentions RV and Learning from Las Vegas)

Lange, Alexandra, <u>Meet Me by the Fountain: An Inside History of the Mall</u>, New York: Bloomsbury, 2022. (mentions RV and DSB as leaders of Postmodernism)

Lavin, Sylvia, "Positioning Denise Scott Brown: Los Angeles, 1965–1966," <u>e-flux</u> <u>Architecture</u>; March 2022; <u>https://www.e-</u> <u>flux.com/architecture/positions/443513/positioning-denise-scott-brown-los-angeles-1965-1966/</u> (article on Denise's teaching work from 1965-1966)

Lewis, Michael J., "Out With the Not-So-Old," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, June 4, 2022; <u>https://www.wsj.com/articles/museum-of-contemporary-art-san-diego-selldorf-</u> <u>architects-annabelle-selldorf-ellen-b-scripps-robert-venturi-venturi-scott-brown-and-</u> <u>associates-irving-gill-tilt-up-construction-ellsworth-kelly-helen-frankenthaler-mark-</u> <u>rothko-11654295239</u> (mentions "Robert Venturi's" design of the Museum of Contemporary Art San Diego as it was renovated by Annabelle Selldorf)

Loos, Ted, "Art and Architecture Get a Refresh on the California Coast," <u>The New</u> <u>York Times</u>, April 27, 2022;

<u>https://www.nytimes.com/2022/04/27/arts/design/museum-of-contemporary-art-san-diego-expansion.html</u> (mentions VSBA's 1996 renovation of the MCASD, the fight to keep the VSBA columns in front of the museum, and Selldorf's meeting with DSB)

Lowe, Tom, "C20 slams Selldorf's 'unjustifiable' National Gallery makeover," <u>Building Design</u>, September 1, 2022; <u>https://www.bdonline.co.uk/news/c20-slams-</u> <u>selldorfs-unjustifiable-national-gallery-makeover/5119001.article</u> (mentions controversy surrounding Selldorf's renovation of VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Lowe, Tom, "Scheme to Revamp National Gallery's Sainsbury Wing gets green light," <u>Building</u>, November 30, 2022; <u>https://www.building.co.uk/news/scheme-to-</u><u>revamp-national-gallerys-sainsbury-wing-gets-green-light/5120703.article</u> (mentions controversy surrounding Selldorf's renovation of VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Lowe, Tom, "Selldorf revises contested National Gallery plans after talks with original architect," <u>Building</u> Design, October 19, 2022; <u>https://www.bdonline.co.uk/news/selldorf-revises-contested-national-gallery-plansafter-talks-with-original-architect/5120010.article</u> (mentions controversy surrounding Selldorf's renovation of VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing) Luke, Ben, Davic Clack, Aimee Dawson, Henrietta Bentall, "London's National Gallery revamp row: is it a senstivie makeover or like 'an airport lounge,'?" <u>The Art</u> <u>Newspaper</u>, November 4, 2022;

<u>https://www.theartnewspaper.com/2022/11/04/londons-national-gallery-revamp-row-is-it-a-sensitive-makeover-or-like-an-airport-lounge</u> (podcast episode metioning controversy surrounding Selldorf's renovation of VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

"Marina Tabassum scoops Lisbon Lifetime Achievement Award," <u>United News of</u> <u>Bangladesh</u>, August 12, 2022; <u>https://unb.com.bd/category/Bangladesh/marina-</u> <u>tabassum-scoops-lisbon-lifetime-achievement-award/98722</u> (mentions DSB as a previous winner of the Lisbon Lifetime Achievement Award)

"Marina Tabassum Wins the Lisbon Triennale Lifetime Achievement Award," <u>Word</u> <u>Architecture</u>, August 10, 2022; <u>https://worldarchitecture.org/architecture-</u> <u>news/enpmc/marina-tabassum-wins-the-lisbon-triennale-lifetime-achievement-</u> <u>award.html</u> (mentions DSB as a previous winner of the Lisbon Triennale Lifetime Achievement Award in 2019)

"Marshall Gallery: Robert G. Achtel: The City of Namara," <u>The Eye of Photography</u> <u>Magazine</u>, July 23, 2022; <u>https://loeildelaphotographie.com/en/marshall-gallery-</u> <u>robert-g-achtel-the-city-of-namara-dv/</u> (mentions RV and DSB as influences on the work of Robert Achtel)

Mays, Tom, "Paintings by Anne Carney Raines inspired by Las Vegas and the architecture of casinos," Creative Boom; March 30, 2022; <u>https://www.creativeboom.com/inspiration/anne-carney-raines/</u> (Carey Raines, the artist mentioned, said she got the title of her exhibition from Learning from Las Vegas)

McLaughlin, Katherine, "The 8 Most Unexpected Places to See World-Class Architecture in the U.S.," Architectural Digest, August 24, 2022; <u>https://sports.yahoo.com/8-most-unexpected-places-see-120000656.html</u> (mentions RV's fire station in Columbus, Indiana)

McLaughlin, Katherine, "12 of the Strangest Buildings in the World," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, June 20, 2022; <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/gallery/12-strange-buildings</u> (mentions the Long Island duck and RV and DSB's term "duck architecture")

McNeely, George, "John Rauch, a good friend and neighbor," <u>Chestnut Hill Local</u>, September 14, 2022; <u>https://www.chestnuthilllocal.com/stories/john-rauch-a-good-friend-and-neighbor,24900</u> (mentions Rauch's involvement with Venturi & Rauch which later became Venturi, Scott Brown, and Associates, and is now known as VSBA Architects & Planners) "Modern movements in colour: architecturally inspired bathrooms," Wallpaper*, March 2022; <u>https://www.wallpaper.com/w-bespoke/victoria-albert-bathrooms-</u> <u>architecturally-inspired-colour-palettes</u> (article on various influences on the colors incorporated in the bathrooms at the V&A; mentions RV as a major figure in the development of Postmodernism)

Meades, Jonathan, "The buildings that say 'sod you'," <u>The New European</u>, November 3, 2022; <u>https://www.theneweuropean.co.uk/the-buildings-that-say-sod-you/</u> (an article pro-Brutalism; mentions Postmodernism as sort of an anathema, naming RV as a big name in the genre and deriding the National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Miles, Gary, "John K. Rauch, celebrated architect and cofounder of Venturi & Rauch, has died at 91," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, August 23, 2022; <u>https://www.inquirer.com/obituaries/john-rauch-obituary-architect-philadelphia-</u> <u>20220823.html</u> (mentions JR's work with RV and DSB)

Miranda, Carolina A., "Two San Diego museum expansions, one that defies critics, breathe new life into old infrastructure," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, April 12, 2022; <u>https://www.latimes.com/entertainment-arts/story/2022-04-12/museum-of-contemporary-art-and-mingei-museums-get-needed-updates</u> (mentioned VSBA's 1996 renovation to the MCASD)

Montes, Bianca R., "Mike Ablon Details His Plans for Oak Lawn—His Most Ambitious Project Yet," <u>D Magazine</u>; January 19, 2022; <u>https://www.dmagazine.com/publications/d-ceo/2022/january-february/mike-ablons-most-ambitious-project-yet/</u> (story about Mike Ablon who studied under RV)

Moore, Rowan, "The Sainsbury Wing redesign: spare us the good taste," <u>The Guardian</u>, June 19 2022; <u>https://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2022/jun/19/the-sainsbury-wing-redesign-spare-us-the-art-world-good-taste</u> (mentions VSBA's renovation of the Sainsbury Wing and the Selldorf renovation)

Mucciolo, Laura, Terazo Paradiso, Milan, Italy: Ancora. June 2022.

Murphy, Jack, "New photographs by Iwan Baan mark the 50th anniversary of *Learning from Las Vegas*," <u>Archpaper</u>, November 22, 2022; <u>https://www.archpaper.com/2022/11/new-photographs-iwan-baan-50th-anniversary-learning-from-las-vegas/</u> (mentions Learning from Las Vegas)

"Neon Museum presents Duck Duck Shed," Casino City Times, September 28, 2022; https://www.casinocitytimes.com/news/article/neon-museum-presents-duck-duckshed-245396 (mentions exhibition that focuses on themes from Learning from Las Vegas)

"Neon Museum to host event celebrating Las Vegas architecture and design," <u>News</u> 3, October 24, 2022; <u>https://news3lv.com/news/local/neon-museum-to-host-event-</u>celebrating-las-vegas-architecture-and-design (mentions DSB's Wayward Eye

photographs that were shown at UNLV and are now being exhibited at the Neon Museum)

Niland, Josh, "Annabelle Selldorf goes inside her long-awaited Museum of Contemporary Art San Diego design," <u>Archinet</u>, April 30, 2022; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150308458/annabelle-selldorf-goes-inside-her-</u> <u>long-awaited-museum-of-contemporary-art-san-diego-design</u> (mentions DSB's meetings with Selldorf to discuss the design renovations)

Niland, Josh, "Denise Scott Brown remembers John Rauch, long-time partner and influential driver of postmodernism, who passed away aged 91," <u>Archinect</u>, August 25, 2022; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150321637/denise-scott-brown-</u> <u>remembers-john-rauch-long-time-partner-and-influential-driver-of-postmodernism-</u> <u>who-passed-away-aged-91</u> (features a quote from DSB about John Rauch "John had a large personality, an ironic sense of humor, and a detailed grasp of the technics of architecture. But he was also an artist...")

Niland, Josh, "Selldorf Architects reveals first round of designs for National Gallery's Sainsbury Wing redevelopment," <u>Archinect</u>, February 18, 2022; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150299553/selldorf-architects-reveals-first-round-of-designs-for-national-gallery-s-sainsbury-wing-redevelopment</u> (mentions VSBA's original renovation)

Niland, Josh, "Denise Scott Brown says she's not pleased with Selldorf Architects' Sainsbury Wing redesign," <u>Archinect</u>, November 28, 2022; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150331487/denise-scott-brown-says-she-s-not-pleased-with-selldorf-architects-sainsbury-wing-redesign</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Niland, Josh, "Selldorf unveils revised Sainsbury Wing plan in response to critical backlash," <u>Archinect</u>, October 21, 2022; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150327597/selldorf-unveils-revised-sainsbury-wing-plan-in-response-to-critical-backlash</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Orazi, Manuel, "L'ala della discordia architettonica," <u>Il Foglio Quotidiano</u>, October, 25, 2022 (Italian editorial; mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Overstreet, Kaley, "Learning from Las Vegas: Revisted," <u>Arch Daily</u>, November 15 2022; <u>https://www.archdaily.com/991757/learning-from-las-vegas-revisited</u> (mentions RV and DSB's studio of Las Vegas in the early 1970s)

Pain, Richard, "Learning from Venturi Scott Brown: The National Gallery's Sainsbury Wing," <u>Architecture Today</u>, August 11, 2022; <u>https://architecturetoday.co.uk/learning-from-venturi-scott-brown-the-national-</u>

<u>gallerys-sainsbury-wing/</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Pearman, Hugh [@hughpearman], "Consider this also. The Sainsbury Wing is routinely described as PoMo. I've called it that myself before now. But it so, it is very unlike any other PoMo building in the UK. Try mentally putting it alongside Stirling Wilford's 1 Poultry. Different species.," <u>Twitter</u>, November 27, 2022; https://twitter.com/hughpearman/status/1596841979949686784?cxt=HHwWgICplcD Uj6ksAAAA (refers to the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Pearman, Hugh [@hughpearman], "Go back to what we first had and take a look at it." Denise Scott Brown has sent a strong defence of her and Robert Venturi's design of the Sainsbury Wing to Westminster and the National Gallery. Decision on the Selldorf vandalism is Tuesday. Read it!," <u>Twitter</u>, November 27, 2022, <u>https://twitter.com/hughpearman/status/1596833940748132352?s=43&t=xzX7T4fy8J</u> <u>9jNii4V-qZyg</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Pearman, Hugh, "My plea to London's National Gallery to scrap its £35m Sainsbury Wing new entrance plans," <u>The Art Newspaper</u>, October 3, 2022; <u>https://www.theartnewspaper.com/2022/10/03/my-plea-to-londons-national-gallery-</u> <u>to-scrap-its-35m-sainsbury-wing-new-entrance-plans</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Ravenscroft, Tom, "Denise Scott Brown makes plea to abandon 'destructive' revamp of National Gallery extension," <u>Dezeen</u>, November 28, 2022; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2022/11/28/denise-scott-brown-plea-refuse-national-galleryrevamp/ (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)</u>

Ravenscroft, Tom, "Planners approve 'destructive plans' to revamp postmodern Sainsbury Wing," <u>Dezeen</u>, November 30, 2022; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2022/11/30/plans-approved-national-gallery-sainsbury-wing/</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Ravenscroft, Tom, "Revamp of Venturi Scott Brown's National Gallery extension would be 'an act of vandalism," <u>Dezeen</u>, September 13, 2022; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2022/09/13/venturi-scott-brown-national-gallery-extension-</u> <u>selldorf-architects/</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Ravenscroft, Tom, "This week we announced Dezeen Awards grand prize winners," <u>Dezeen</u>, December 3, 2022; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2022/12/03/this-week-dezeen-awards-overall-winners/</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Ravenscroft, Tom, "This week we revealed Wild Wonder as 2023's Colour of the Year," <u>Dezeen</u>, September 17, 2022; <u>https://www.dezeen.com/2022/09/17/this-week-</u>

<u>colour-of-the-year-wild-wonder/</u> (weekly roundup that mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

"Reply: My plea to the National Gallery in London to scrap the new £35m Sainsbury Wing entry plans," <u>Windobi</u>, October 4, 2022; <u>https://windobi.com/reply-my-plea-to-the-national-gallery-in-london-to-scrap-the-new-35m-sainsbury-wing-entry-plans/</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Roberts, Jen, Columbus, Indiana, is an architectural gem just four hours from St. Louis," St. Louis, March 22, 2022; <u>https://www.stlmag.com/culture/travel/modern-</u> <u>architecture-gem-columbus-indiana-st-louis/</u> (mentions that RV has a building there)

Saffron, Inga, "Robert Venturi's iconic Chestnut Hill cottage is a pioneer for a new form of housing," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 5, 2022; <u>https://www.inquirer.com/real-estate/inga-saffron/robert-venturi-adu-granny-flat-affordable-multigenerational-housing-20220204.html</u>

Sanderson, David, "Curse of the carbuncle returns as National Gallery revamp is monstered," The Times, August 22, 2022; <u>https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/curseof-the-carbuncle-returns-as-national-gallery-revamp-is-monstered-cq078d78w</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Sanderson, David, "National Gallery remodel approved despite architect's warning," <u>The Times</u>, November 30, 2022; <u>https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/national-gallery-remodel-approved-despite-architects-warning-b57k2x8qv</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Sanphillippo, John, "Learning from Las Vegas: Academic Taxonomy," <u>newgeography</u>, May 20, 2022; <u>https://www.newgeography.com/content/007454-</u> <u>learning-from-las-vegas-academic-taxonomy</u> (Personal anecdote on a trip to Las Vegas that mentions DSB, RV, and Steve Izenour's exploration that culminated *Learning from Las Vegas*)

Saumarez Smith, Charles, "What next for the Sainsbury Wing?" <u>The Critic</u>, November 12, 2022; <u>https://thecritic.co.uk/what-next-for-the-sainsbury-wing/</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's renovation of VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Seymour, Tom, "Controversial remodel of National Gallery London's Sainsbury Wing gets green light from city council," <u>The Art Newspaper</u>, November 30, 2022; <u>https://www.theartnewspaper.com/2022/11/30/controversial-remodel-of-national-gallery-londons-sainsbury-wing-gets-green-light-from-city-council</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's renovation of VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Scott Brown, Denise, "Sainsbury Wing: Objection from Denise Scott Brown," <u>MAS</u> <u>Context</u>, November 26, 2022; <u>https://mascontext.com/observations/sainsbury-wing-</u> <u>objection-from-denise-scott-brown</u> (DSB's response to Selldorf's renovation of VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Shaw, Matthew, "A neglected building method comes out of the woodwork," <u>Artforum</u>, July 27, 2022; <u>https://www.artforum.com/architecture/matt-shaw-on-</u> <u>american-framing-88832</u> (mentions RV and DSB as examples of postmodern work)

Shaw, Matthew, "A No-Cost Modernist Home, but No Takers Yet. It Needs Moving," <u>The New York Times</u>, February 23, 2022;

<u>https://www.nytimes.com/2022/02/23/arts/design/free-house-elgin-illinois.html</u> (mentions the Lieb House as a success story of moving a house).

Slessor, Catherine, "History now seems to repeating itself at the Sainsbury Wing," <u>Dezeen, September 13, 2022; https://www.dezeen.com/2022/09/13/history-repeating-itself-sainsbury-wing-opinion/</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Spocchia, Gino, "Denise Scott Brown rubbishes Selldorf's changes to National Gallery Sainsbury Wing," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, November 28, 2022; <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/denise-scott-brown-rubbishes-selldorfschanges-to-national-gallery-sainsbury-wing?tkn=1</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Spocchia, Gino, "Selldorf wins approval for controversial National Gallery plans," <u>Architect's Journal,</u> November 30, 2022;

<u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/selldorf-wins-approval-for-controversial-national-gallery-plans</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Tapper, James, "Like a clown in a tutu': London's National Gallery architect steps into row over revamp plan," <u>The Observer/The Guardian</u>, November 27, 2022; <u>https://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2022/nov/27/clown-tutu-london-national-gallery-architect-denise-scott-brown-sainsbury-wing</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Tapper, James, "National Gallery entrance revamp row recalls King Charles' 'carbuncle'," <u>The Guardian</u>, November 6 2022; <u>https://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2022/nov/06/national-gallery-entrance-revamp-row-recalls-king-charles-carbuncle</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Tipton, Gemma, "The two Irish women among the world's top architects," <u>The Irish</u> <u>Times</u>, May 21, 2022;<u>https://www.irishtimes.com/culture/art-and-design/the-two-</u> <u>irish-women-among-the-world-s-top-architects-1.4877712</u> (mentions DSB and Zaha Hadid as other notable female architects)

"Venice Biennale Posts Record Attendance, Wellcome Collection Axes 'Racist, Sexist, and Ableist' Display, and More: Morning Links for November 28, 2022," <u>Art News</u>, <u>https://www.artnews.com/art-news/news/venice-biennale-attendance-wellcome-</u> <u>collection-display-morning-links-1234648079/</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Vertaldi, Raffaele, ""From Las Vegas to Rome": Scott Brown and Venturi's famous case study revisited in Iwan Baan's photos," <u>Domus</u>, October 25, 2022; <u>https://www.domusweb.it/en/art/gallery/2022/10/25/from-las-vegas-to-rome-scott-brown-and-venturis-famous-case-study-revisited-in-iwan-baans-photos.html</u> (mentions Learning from Las Vegas)

Wake Young, Jacqueline, "Interiors: How do you know if you're a maximalist?," <u>The</u> <u>Press and Journal</u>, January 25, 2022; <u>https://www.pressandjournal.co.uk/fp/lifestyle/3847977/how-do-you-know-if-youre-a-</u> design-maximalist/ (mentions Robert Venturi in her retelling of the history of

postmodernism)

Waite, Richard, "Behind the story: Annabelle Selldorf on peeling back the Sainsbury Wing," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/peeling-back-the-sainsbury-wing-annabelle-selldorf-sets-out-her-plans</u> (mentions VSBA's 1991 renovation)

Waite, Richard, "Selldorf reworks plans for National Gallery's Sainsbury Wing after backlash," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, October 19, 2022; <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/selldorf-reworks-plans-for-sainsbury-wingrevamp-after-backlash?tkn=1</u> (mentions the controversy over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Waite, Richard, "Vandalism': Selldorf's revamp of Venturi Scott Brown's National Gallery wing under fire," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, August 19, 2022; <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/vandalism-selldorfs-revamp-of-venturi-</u> <u>scott-browns-sainsbury-wing-under-fire</u> (mentions the controversy over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

"The week in art news – Getty Trust appoints Katherine Fleming as president," <u>Apollo</u>, April 8, 2022; <u>https://www.apollo-magazine.com/art-news-katherine-fleming-getty-trust/</u> (notes the reopening of the MCASD and the 1996 VSBA renovation)

"The week in art news – National Gallery gets go-ahead for Sainsbury Wing plans," <u>Apollo</u>, December 2, 2022; <u>https://www.apollo-magazine.com/art-news-national-gallery-westminster-council-sainsbury-wing/</u> (mentions the controversy over Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Waldek, Stefanie, "Charles de Lisle: Meet the AD 100 2023," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, November 29, 2022; <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/ad100-charles-de-lisle</u> (de Lisle notes the postmodern work of RV and DSB as major influence on his design) Weinberg, Cory, "Snow Palace: Fennocchio, Cone of Plenty," <u>The Press Stories</u>, July 24, 2022; <u>https://presstories.com/2022/07/24/snow-palace-fennocchio-cone-of-plenty/</u> (article about the Fenocchio ice cream parlor whose seats that look like melted ice cream in a crushed cone recall the work of RV, DSB, and Steven Izenour in LLV according to the author)

Wiggins, Leslie Anne, Jennifer Fernandez, and Rachel Davies, "37 Bathroom Shower Ideas to Elevate Your Home," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, November 7, 2022; <u>https://www.architecturaldigest.com/gallery/bathroom-shower-ideas</u> (features a RV Knoll chair in an example photograph demonstrating how to 'accessorize the space')

Wild, Stephi, "The Neon Museum Presents DUCK DUCK SHED Next Month," <u>Broadway World</u>, September 28, 2022; <u>https://www.broadwayworld.com/las-vegas/article/The-Neon-Museum-Presents-DUCK-DUCK-SHED-Next-Month-20220928</u> (mentions exhibition at the Neon Museum that features themes from Learning from Las Vegas)

Williams, Fran, "Farshid Moussavi and Mona Hatoum recognised in W Awards," <u>Architects' Journal</u>, February 22, 2022;

<u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/farshid-moussavi-and-mona-hatoum-</u> <u>recognised-in-w-awards</u> (mentions DSB as a former winner of the Jane Drew Prize)

Wilson, Rob, "Eclectic dreams: David Kohn's Greenwich Design District buildings," <u>Architect's Journal</u>, April 26, 2022; <u>https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/buildings/eclectic-dreams-david-kohns-</u> <u>greenwich-design-district-buildings</u> (about the design of two London buildings that takes inspiration from *I am a Monument* sketch)

<u>2023</u>

Artsy, "Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown: Chippendale chairs, set of three, c. 1984, March 23 2023, 1:00 EST;" <u>https://www.artsy.net/artwork/robert-venturi-chippendale-chairs-set-of-three</u> (online auction lot 241 for three Chippendale chairs designed by RV and DSB)

Beck, Tom, "City rules: No guesthouse for iconic Vanna Venturi House," <u>Chestnut</u> <u>Hill Local</u>, March 16, 2023; <u>https://chestnuthilllocal.com/stories/city-rules-no-</u> <u>guesthouse-for-iconic-vanna-venturi-house,27139</u> (City of Philadelphia's Zoning Board of Adjustment rules that the current owner of the Vanna Venturi House cannot build an accessory dwelling unit on the property)

Bissett, Jim, "Hot property; Lava Rock House in Fairmount erupts with history, memories and unique style," <u>The Dominion Post</u>, March 25, 2023; <u>https://www.yahoo.com/lifestyle/hot-property-lava-rock-house-111900311.html</u> (authors describes the Lava Rock House of being reminiscent of the "architectural stylings of Frank Lloyd Wright or Robert Venturi") **Blumgart, Jake**, "Robbert Geddes, Philadelphia architect, teacher, and one of the designers of the Roundhouse died at 99," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 14, 2023; <u>https://www.inquirer.com/news/robert-geddes-roundhouse-architect-obituary-princeton-penn-20230214.html</u> (mentions that Geddes was part of the Philadelphia school which included RV and DSB)

Crook, Lizzie, "Kazuyo Sejima wins 2023 Jane Drew Prize for women in architecture," <u>Dezeen</u>, January 30, 2023;

Dickinson, Duo, "Column: In an age of modern design, few postmodernist buildings remain in Connecticut," <u>CT Insider</u>, March 10, 2023; <u>https://www.ctinsider.com/living/greenwichtime/article/column-ct-postmodern-</u> <u>buildings-design-17824815.php</u>

Dunton, Jim, "Smithsonian appoints Selldorf for American Art Museum revamp," <u>Building Design</u>, February 9, 2023; <u>https://www.bdonline.co.uk/news/smithsonian-appoints-selldorf-for-american-art-museum-revamp/5121681.article</u> (mentions the controversy surrounding Selldorf's redesign of VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Hawthorne, Christopher, "Fifty Years of 'Learning from Las Vegas,"" <u>The New</u> <u>Yorker</u>, January 27, 2023; <u>https://www.newyorker.com/culture/cultural-</u> <u>comment/fifty-years-of-learning-from-las-vegas</u> (reflection on the impact of *Learning from Las Vegas* 50 years on)

Hill, John, "Michael Blackwood, 1934-2023," <u>world-architects.com</u>, April 2, 2023; <u>https://www.world-architects.com/en/architecture-news/headlines/michael-</u> <u>blackwood-1934-2023</u> (mentions that Blackwood made a film called "Beyond Utopia: changing Attitudes in American Architecture" which gave a portrait of some of the practioners of Postmodernism like RV and DSB)

Hill, John, "Winners of the 2023 Jane Drew and Ada Louise Huxtable Prizes," <u>World Architects</u>, Febrary 1, 2023; <u>https://www.world-</u> <u>architects.com/en/architecture-news/headlines/winners-of-2023-jane-drew-and-ada-</u> <u>louise-huxtable-prizes-announced</u> (mentions Denise as a former winner [2017] of the Jane Drew Prize)

Kornblatt, Izzy, "Fifty Years After 'Learninig from Las Vegas,' Denise Scott Brown Gets Her Due," <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 7, 2023; <u>https://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/16081-fifty-years-after-learning-from-las-vegas-denise-scott-brown-gets-her-due</u> (review of "In Other Eyes: Portraits of an Architect")

Minutillo, Josephine, "Newsmaker: Annabelle Selldorf Takes on Critics," <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 3, 2023; <u>https://www.world-</u> <u>architects.com/en/architecture-news/headlines/winners-of-2023-jane-drew-and-ada-</u> <u>louise-huxtable-prizes-announced</u> (Annabelle Selldorf's response to criticism about her plans to renovate VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Niland, Josh, "The lessons we're still 'Learning from Las Vegas' after 50 years," <u>Archinect</u>, January 27, 2023; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150337211/the-lessons-we-re-still-learning-from-las-vegas-after-50-years</u> (commentary on Christopher Hawthorne's New Yorker article celebrating the 50th anniversary of *Learning from Las Vegas*)

Niland, Josh, "Smithsonian American Art Museum selects Selldorf Architects to leads its much-needed revitalization," <u>Archinect</u>, February 7, 2023; <u>https://archinect.com/news/article/150338378/smithsonian-american-art-museumselects-selldorf-architects-to-lead-its-much-needed-revitalization</u> (mentions the criticism Selldorf received for her proposed redesign of VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

Paz, AJ, "North America's Largest Catholic Parish Church: Discovering the Majestic Beauty of This 3,000-Seat Place of Worship," <u>Christianity Daily</u>, February 5, 2023; <u>https://www.christianitydaily.com/articles/16982/20230205/north-americas-largestcatholic-parish-church-discovering-majestic-beauty-3.htm</u> (article describing St. Charles Borromeo church; compares it RV and DSB's concept of creating a symbol visible from a nearby highway)

Pramik, Michael, "Allen Memorial Art Museum at Oberlin College," <u>Ohio.org</u>, March 24, 2023; <u>https://ohio.org/travel-inspiration/articles/unique-museum-allen-memorial-art-museum-oberlin-college</u> (notes that the Allen Memorial Art Museum was design by RV [should mention that it was by RV and DSB])

"Robert Geddes, Graduate School of Fine Arts," <u>University of Pennsylvania</u> <u>Almanac</u>, 69 no. 26 (March 14, 2023); <u>https://almanac.upenn.edu/articles/robert-</u> <u>geddes-graduate-school-of-fine-arts</u> (describes Geddes as a member of the Philadelphia School which included RV and DSB)

Saffron, Inga, "Tribute: Robert Geddes (1923-2023)," <u>Architecture News</u>, February 14, 2023; <u>https://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/16088-tribute-robert-geddes-19232023</u> (mentions that Geddes was part of the "Philadelphia Group" which included RV and DSB; Geddes worked with RV and DSB to create a sympathetic approach to older architecture)

Saumarez Smith, Otto, "London National Gallery revamp sets troubling precendent on the preservation of newer heritage sites," <u>The Art Newspaper</u>, January 23, 2023; <u>https://www.theartnewspaper.com/2023/01/23/london-national-gallery-revamp-sets-</u> <u>troubling-precedent-on-the-preservation-of-newer-heritage-sites</u> (mentions the debate over Selldorf's renovation of VSBA's Sainsbury Wing)

Scott Brown, Denise, "1+1>2: Letter to Biljana, Notes to Frida," <u>MAS Context</u>, January 1, 2023; <u>https://mascontext.com/observations/1-1-2-letter-to-biljana-notes-</u>

to-frida (essay by DSB excerpted from the book *Denise Scott Brown In Other Eyes: Portraits of an Architect*)

Shah, Devanshi, "Michael Heizer's 'City' plays with the idea of urbanism and ecology," <u>Stir World</u>, January 25, 2023; <u>https://www.stirworld.com/think-opinions-michael-heizers-city-plays-with-the-idea-of-urbanism-and-ecology</u> (article about Michael Heizer's land art/Earthwork sculpture called 'City;' author mentions *Learning from Las Vegas* because she believes the discourse around "decorated sheds" is similar to the one created by the earth form)

Yale School of Architecture, "Denise Scott Brown, a Symposium," announcement, <u>eflux</u>, January 31, 2023; <u>https://www.e-flux.com/announcements/514191/denise-scott-brown-a-symposium/</u> (announcement from Yale about the Symposium on "In Other Eyes: Portraits of an Architect" edited by Frida Grahn and featuring closing remarks by DSB)

"5 minutes with... Gillian Harrison at Levitt Bernstein," <u>Building</u>, April 5, 2023; <u>https://www.building.co.uk/5-minutes-with/5-minutes-with-gillian-harrison-at-levitt-bernstein/5121798.article</u> (Gillian Harrison mentions DSB as one of the architects and designers she admires most)

<u>1950</u>

"Context in Architectural Composition: M.F.A. Thesis, Princeton University," in <u>Iconography and Electronics upon a Generic Architecture. A View from the Drafting</u> <u>Room</u>, Cambridge, Mass.: MIT Press, 1996, pp. 333-374. (Robert Venturi's MFA thesis)

1952

Letter to the Editor, <u>The Architectural Review</u>, August 1952. (Regarding the rear facades of the demolished Pennsylvania Railroad Station)

<u>1953</u>

"The Campidoglio: A Case Study," <u>The Architectural Review</u> 113, May 1953, pp. 333-334.

(Reprinted in <u>A+U</u>, December 1981, p. 12 [in Japanese] and p. 195 [in English.])

<u>1960</u>

"Project for a Beach House," <u>Architectural Design</u>, November 1960.

1961

"Weekend House," Progressive Architecture, April 1961, pp. 156-157.

1965

"A Justification for a Pop Architecture," <u>Arts and Architecture</u>, April 1965, pp. 22. (Also in

Les Années Pop, 2001. - Biblio A)

"Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture," <u>Perspecta 9-10</u>, 1965, pp. 17-56. (Extract)

<u>1966</u>

<u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, New York: Museum of Modern Art and

Graham Foundation, 1966. (Translated into Japanese, 1969; Spanish, 1972; French, 1976,

1996 -- 2 editions; Serbo-Croatian, 1983; German; Greek; Italian; Chinese; Hungarian;

Czech, 2001/2003 (Samizdat); Russian; Turkish; Portuguese; Korean, 2004; Polish; Urdu; Farsi; Finnish, 2006)

1967

"Selection from: Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture," <u>Zodiac 17</u>, 1967, pp. 123126.

"Three Projects: Architecture and Landscape, Architecture and Sculpture, Architecture and City Planning," <u>Perspecta 11</u>, 1967, pp. 103-106.

"Trois batiments pour une ville de l'Ohio," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, December 1967January 1968, pp. 37-39.

<u>1968</u>

"A Bill-Ding Board Involving Movies, Relics and Space," <u>Architectural Forum</u>, April 1968, pp. 74-76. (Football Hall of Fame Competition)

"On Architecture," L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui, September 1968, pp. 36-39.

1974

"Functionalism, Yes, But...," <u>A+U Architecture and Urbanism</u>, vol. 4 no. 47, 1974, p. 33.

Kramer, Paul R., "Wir lernen vom Rom und Las Vegas," <u>Werk, Architektur und Kunst</u>, February 1974, pp. 202-212. (Interview with Robert Venturi)

1975

"Architecture as Shelter with Decoration on It, and a Plea for a Symbolism of the Ordinary in Architecture," 1975. (Unpublished)

<u>1976</u>

"Alvar Aalto," <u>arkkitehti</u>, July-August 1976, pp. 66-67. (Reprinted in <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, April 1977, pp. 54, 102; and <u>Alvar Aalto</u>, exhibition monograph, Centre Georges Pompidou, Paris, France, 1988.

"Commentary: Robert Venturi," "Princeton's Beaux Arts and its New Academicism," 1976, p. 21. (Exhibition catalogue in honor of Jean Labatut)

"The Installation of the Special Exhibition: 'Philadelphia: Three Centuries of American Art' at The Philadelphia Museum of Art," unpublished 1976. (Printed in notice for Conference of Society of Architectural Historians, 1976, Philadelphia Museum of Art)

Marsh, Peter, "Venturi Strip," <u>Building Design</u>, July 9, 1976, p. 8. (Interview with Robert Venturi)

Mechelen, L. Van, "A Propos de Robert Venturi," <u>Aplus 26</u>, March 1976. (interview with Robert Venturi; in French)

"Le Palladio du Mouvement Moderne," ("Aalto: The Palladio of the Modern Movement"), <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u> 191 (1976?), pp. 119-120. (In French; Tribute to Alvar Aalto)

"Plain and Fancy Architecture by Cass Gilbert at Oberlin," <u>Apollo</u>, February 1976, pp. 86-89.

"A Reaction to Complexity and Contradiction in the Work of Furness," <u>Pennsylvania</u> <u>Academy of the Fine Arts Newsletter</u>, Spring 1976, p. 5.

<u>1977</u>

<u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, revised edition. New York: Museum of

Modern Art, 1977. (Translated into German, 1978; Greek, 1978; Italian, 1980; Japanese,

1982; Serbo-Croatian, 1983, 1987; Hungarian, 1986; Chinese; Czechoslovakian, 2002/2003;

Turkish, 1991; Farsi [1994?]; Brazilian, 1995; Portuguese; Korean, 1991; Samizdat [Russian], French, 1999; Finnish, 2006)

"Forum: The Beaux Arts Exhibition," <u>Oppositions</u>, Spring 1977, pp. 171-172. (Reaction to the exhibition "The Architecture of the Ecole des Beaux Arts," The Museum of Modern Art, 1976-77)

Global Architecture, December 1977, pp. 160-167. (Ski house, Vail, Colorado)

"Learning from Aalto," Progressive Architecture, April 1977, p. 54, 102 (Previously published in arkkitehti under title "Alvar Aalto", 1976)

"Plain and Fancy Architecture by Cass Gilbert at Oberlin and the Addition to the Museum by

Venturi and Rauch," <u>Allen Memorial Art Museum Bulletin</u>, Vol. 34, No. 2, 1976-77, pp. 83104. Also in <u>Arquitectura</u>, January-February 1978, pp. 66-74. A portion of this article appeared in <u>Apollo</u>, February 1976, pp. 6-9.

<u>1978</u>

"A Definition of Architecture as Shelter with Decoration on It, and Another Plea for a

Symbolism of the Ordinary in Architecture," <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), January 1978, pp. 3-14. (Reprinted in A+U February 2001, No. 365, p.130-141). Also in <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, No. 197, June, 1978, pp. 7-8.

"La arquitectura sencilla y extravagante de Cass Gilbert y la ampliacion del Museo de

Venturi y Rauch" <u>Arquitectura No. 210</u>, January – February 1978, p.66 (Spanish version

"The Campidoglio: A Case Study," <u>Stanza</u>, Spring 1979, p. 27. (Printed originally in <u>The Architectural Review</u>, May 1953, pp. 333-334.

"Learning the Right Lessons from the Beaux Arts," <u>Architectural Design</u>, January 1979, pp. 23-31.

"Une Galerie d'Art a Oberlin, Ohio," <u>Werk-Archithese</u>, January-February 1979, pp. 31-32, and 96.

1980

"Donald Drew Egbert -- A Tribute," in <u>The Beaux-Arts Tradition in French</u> <u>Architecture</u>, by Donald Drew Egbert (edited for publication by David Van Zanten), Princeton, NJ: Princeton University Press, 1980, pp. xiii-xiv.

"Excerpts from Honorary Degree Citations," <u>Almanac</u>, May 22, 1980, p. 16.

"Le tappe del dibattito," <u>Casabella</u> 463/464, November/December 1980, pp. 106-114. (Excerpts from various writings) (In Italian)

MacNair, Andrew, "Venturi and the Classic Modern Tradition," <u>Skyline</u>, March 1980, pp. 4-5. (Interview with Robert Venturi on Knoll Showroom)

1981

"Eero Saarinen," <u>Universitat (th) Hannover Ehrendoktoren Architektur 1831-1981</u>, Hannover: Universitat (th) Hannover, 1981, unpaged. (In German)

Futagawa, Yukio, (ed.), "Modern Houses," <u>Global Architecture Book 3</u>. Tokyo: A.D.A.

EDITA, 1981. (Text by Paul Goldberger. Vanna Venturi House, Brant House and Tucker III House)

"Intangibles," <u>Fetish</u>, Spring 1981, p. 12. (Combined interviews with Robert Venturi and Charles Rozier)

"L'Architettura E'Anche Una Canzone," <u>Modo</u>, November 1981, pp. 19-22. (See also p. 14, English translation of same interview with RV)

"Robert Venturi," <u>Yale Seminars in Architecture</u> 1, 1981, p. 187-241.

1982

"Diversity, Relevance and Representation in Historicism, or Plus ca Change... plus A Plea

For Pattern all over Architecture with a Postscript on my Mother's House," <u>Architectural</u>

 $\underline{\operatorname{Record}},$ June 1982, pp. 114-119. Also published in $\underline{\operatorname{L'Architecture}}$ d'Aujourd'hui, October

1982, pp. 94-101; in <u>Arquitecturas</u>, 3 1984, pp. 24-29, as "Diversidad, Pertinencia y Representacion en el Historicismo o Plus ca Change"; in <u>Venturi, Rauch & Scott</u> <u>Brown</u>,

Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili, 1986, and London: Academy Editions, 1986; in <u>Arkitekten</u>, May 1988, pp. 234-240. (The 1982 Walter Gropius lecture, Harvard University) (In Danish)

Eisenman, Peter, "Entretien avec Peter Eisenman," <u>La Modernite ou L'Esprit du</u> <u>temps:</u>

<u>Biennale de Paris, Section Architecture 1982</u>, Paris: Editions L'Equerre, 1982, pp. 38-43. (Interview with R. Venturi) (In French)

Eisenman, Peter, "Interview: Robert Venturi," <u>Skyline</u>, July 1982, pp. 12-15. (French translation published in <u>La modernite ou l'espirit du temps</u>, <u>Biennale de</u> <u>Paris, Section Architecture 1982</u>, pp. 327-345; Italian translation in <u>Immagini del</u> <u>Post Moderno</u>, Venice, 1983, pp. 38-43.)

"Il Proprio Vocabolario," <u>Gran Bazaar</u>, February 1982, pp. 152-157. (Article on Brant Houses. See also review, "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," p. 43.)

"RIBA Discourse, July 1981," Transactions 1, <u>RIBA Journal</u>, May 1982, pp. 47-56. (Also published in Chinese journal <u>Architect</u>, 1987, pp. 206-208.)

Preface to <u>Uncommon Places</u>, by Stephen Shore, New York: Aperture, 1982 (back of book jacket). (Photography)

<u>1983</u>

"Architettura Della Strada: Robert Venturi," <u>Hinterland 27, III</u> 1983, pp. 16-19. (Roadside Architecture in Italian)

"On Aalto," <u>Quaderns 157</u>, April, May, June 1983, p. 55 (English translation insert, p. 25).

"A Pluralism of Tastes," <u>Advertising Age</u>, Commentary Corner, Aug. 8, 1983, p. M-12. (Commentary on outdoor advertising)

"Proposal for the Iraq State Mosque, Baghdad," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, Sept. 1983, pp. 28-35 (English translation, p. XLV).

<u>1984</u>

Browning, Graeme, "Architect Venturi Shuns Blandness of Modernism," <u>The</u> <u>Wyoming State Tribune</u>, July 5, 1984, p. 10. (RV interview)

"Eero Saarinen and His Works," <u>Eero Saarinen</u>, Extra Edition of <u>A+U</u> (<u>Architecture</u> <u>and</u>

<u>Urbanism</u>), April 1984. (RV one of 7 architects interviewed by Tsukasa Yamashita) (In Japanese, pp. 187-190; and English, pp. 219-221)

Healy, Peggy and Iris Ihde Frey, Eds., <u>Salute to Italy : Celebrity Cookbook</u>, JC Penny Co, p. 108. (RV recipe for "Pasta for a Hot Summer Day")

"Inszenierung der Erinnerung," <u>Werk, Bauen + Wohnen</u>, April 1984, pp. 28-33. (In German) (Penn's Light, National Football Museum, Franklin Court)

"Issues in Architecture," <u>A+U</u>, (Architecture and Urbanism), March 1984, pp.19-24. (In Japanese)

Marinelli, Ursula, "Breaking Away," <u>Lawrence Institute of Technology Magazine</u>, Summer 1984, pp. 1, 2, 4. (Interview with RV) Also in the same issue, "A Post-Modern Primer," by Robert Benson, p. 3. (Mentions RV)

Sanmartin, Antonio (interviewer), "Robert Venturi," <u>Quaderns</u>, 162 (1984), pp. 96-101. (In Spanish and English)

1985

"A Bureau in William and Mary Style," <u>Le Affinita' Elettive</u>, Milan, Italy: Triennale di Milano, 1985, pp. 153-158.

"The Golden Air of Rome," Architectural Digest, May 1985, p. 90.

"The Importance of Contrast of Scale in Urban Design," <u>Dallas Institute of</u> <u>Humanities & Culture Newsletter</u>, 1985, pp. 4-6.

Interview, Eisenmann, Peter, "Interview of 1982," <u>Werk, Bauen + Wohnen</u>, January/February 1985, pp. 44-51. (In German)

<u>1986</u>

Foreword to <u>Concepts and Influences: Towards a Regionalized International</u> <u>Architecture</u>, by Rifat Chadirji, London: KPI Limited, 1986, pp. 1-3.

Hannon, John, "An Architect's View of Main Street," <u>Roxborough Times</u>, August 21, 1986, p. 6. (Interview with RV)

"The Importance of Contrast of Scale in Urban Design," <u>The Institute Newsletter</u> (The Dallas

Institute of Humanities & Culture), Fall 1986, pp. 4-6. (Excerpts from RV's talk at the Dallas Institute's May 1985 conference "What Makes a City: Growth and Undergrowth")

Introduction to <u>Impressions of Imagination: Terra-Cotta Seattle</u>, by Lydia Aldredge, Seattle: Allied Arts of Seattle, Inc., 1986, p. vi.

"On the Record - Robert Venturi, '47," <u>The Daily Princetonian</u>, April 15, 1986, p. 4. (Interview with R. Venturi)

"Robert Venturi: Learning from Trafalgar Square?" <u>Art & Design</u>, March 1986, pp. 6-7, Back

Cover. (RV's speech at National Gallery press conference announcement, color spread of Trafalgar Square with superimposed VRSB projects, back cover is RV with Nelson's column in background. See also "Here We Go Round the Square Again," 1986, in same issue)

Trucksess, Robin and Joseph Mucci, "Conversation with Robert Venturi," <u>Arcade</u>, August/September 1986, pp. 6-7. (Interview with RV)

<u>1988</u>

"L'equilibre des contradictions," in exhibition monograph, <u>Alvar Aalto</u>, published by Centre

Georges Pompidou, Paris, France, 1988. (Originally published in <u>arkkitehti</u>, July-August

1976, pp. 66-67; reprinted in <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, April 1977, pp. 54, 102; <u>Quaderns 157</u>, April, May, June 1983, p. 55.)

"The Cuckoo Clock," "Alessi Clocks 1966-1988," Alessi1988, pp. 13-16. (Promotional brochure) (In English, Italian, French and German)

"From Invention to Convention in Architecture," <u>RSA (Royal Society of Arts)</u> <u>Journal</u>, January 1988, pp. 89-103. (The Thomas Cubitt Lecture by RV delivered to The Royal Society of Arts in London on April 8, 1987)

"In the Center of Town The Museum as Cathedral," Museum News, May/June 1988, pp. 2223. (Excerpted from a lecture delivered to the Royal Society of Arts in London, April 1987, and published in the 1/88 issue of the society's journal.)

<u>In the Nation's Service: Twenty-six Princetonians Reflect on Their University --</u> <u>Then and Now</u>, Princeton, NJ: 1988. (RV on pp. 154-159) <u>1989</u>

"From Invention to Convention in Architecture," <u>Arquitectonica</u>, No. 4, October 1989, pp. 25-

40. (Excerpted from Thomas Cubitt Lecture by RV delivered to The Royal Society of Arts in London on April 8, 1987; originally published in its entirety in <u>RSA Journal</u>, January 1988, pp. 89-103.) (In Spanish and English)

<u>1990</u>

Anderson, Kurt, "Architects' Forum," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, February 1990, pp. 68-82. (Interview with R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown.)

Chang-Bok, Yim (interviewer), "Conversation on Current Architectural Trends with

Robert Venturi," <u>Space</u> (Arts & Architecture) 276, August 1990, pp. 108-113. (Interview with RV) (In Korean)

"Culture Shock," <u>Vogue</u>, October 1990, p. 382. (Article by Jed Perl includes statements by various people including RV about the relations between high art and popular culture.)

"Discussion: Diversity in Houses," <u>Mitsui Home International Residential Design</u> <u>Competition, 1989</u>, Tokyo: Mitsui Home Co. Ltd., 1990, pp. 34-50. (Discussion among RV, DSB, Tadashi Nagai, and Kunihiko Hayakawa) (In Japanese and English)

"Ethos and Place in a Non-universal Architecture of Institutions," <u>Mitsui Home</u> <u>International Residential Design Competition, 1989</u>, Tokyo: Mitsui Home Co. Ltd., 1990, pp. 51-102. (Lecture by RV in Tokyo Feb. 27, 1990) (In Japanese and English)

"JA Interview: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Japan Architect</u>, May 1990, pp. 6-8. (Interviewer: Toshio Nakamura, in English)

"Judges Comments," <u>Mitsui Home International Residential Design Competition</u>, <u>1989</u>,

Tokyo: Mitsui Home Co. Ltd., 1990, p. 32. (RV's comments on Mitsui Home Competition) (In Japanese and English)

Lecture and Question & Answer session in Korea, June 28, 1990, <u>Plus: Architecture</u> <u>+ Interior Design</u>, August 1990, No. 40, pp. 124-138. (Special Issue on Robert Venturi, including articles about RV and illustrations and descriptions of: Sainsbury Wing, Philadelphia Orchestra Hall, Seattle Art Museum, Expo '92, Gordon Wu Hall, State Mosque of Iraq Competition, Laguna Gloria Art Museum, Furniture and Decorative Arts) (RV lecture and Q&A session in Korean and English; other articles in Korean only)

"Philadelphia Orchestra Hall," <u>Zodiac 4</u>, September 1990, pp. 74-109. (Brief essay by RV on why POH is not Decon; "Some Interim Notes on the Philadelphia Orchestra Hall Design, November 17, 1989," by RV; sketches, sections, elevations, floorplans, photos of model, etc.)

"Super Close-Up I, Interview: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>at</u>, May 1990, pp. 7-

17. (Interview by Noriyuki Yasuyama, in Japanese)

"Vanna Venturi House," in <u>The Book of the School: 100 Years of the Graduate</u> <u>School of Fine Arts of the University of Pennsylvania</u>, by Ann L. Strong and George E. Thomas, Philadelphia: Graduate School of Fine Arts, 1990, p. 193. "We are Architects Who Love Classical...," <u>Materia</u> (An Architectural Review), 1990, pp. 1831. (Brief statement by RV on architectural orders; illustrations of Swid Powell serving set,

Butler College column, Allen Art Museum column, Sainsbury Wing iron column sketches,

House in Northern Delaware, House on Long Island Sound exterior columns, House in Seal

Harbor interior and exterior columns, La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art central court,

Gallo Winery Visitor's Center facade sketch, Children's Museum facade sketch, Thayer School interior columns, UCLA MacDonald Medical Research Laboratories facade showing cast iron columns, Sainsbury Wing model) (In Italian and English)

1991

"Acceptance," <u>The Pritzker Architecture Prize</u>, Hyatt Foundation, 1991. (Pritzker acceptance speech, 5/16/91)

Barrière, Philippe, and Sylvia Lavin, "Entre Imagination Sociale et Architecture," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, February 1991, pp. 92-104. (Interview with Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi.)

"Denise Scott Brown," <u>The New York Times</u>, Letters to the Editor Section, June 16, 1991, p.

17. (Pritzker Prize)

"Frank Lloyd Wright," Pennsylvania Academy of the Fine Arts "Calendar of Events," January, February, March 1991, p. 1.

"Furness and Taste," <u>Frank Furness, The Complete Works</u>, by George E. Thomas, Michael J. Lewis and Jeffrey A. Cohen, Princeton Architectural Press: 1991, pp. 5-6. (RV 14-15 + image of Guild House)

Introduction to <u>Documentos De Arquitectura 17</u>, monograph about José María Torres Nadal, July 1991, p. 3. (Barcelona) (in English and Spanish)

Iovine, Julie V. and Michael McDonough, "The Met Grill," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, April 1991, pp. 120-124. (Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown)

"From Invention to Convention in Architecture," <u>Zodiac 6</u>, March/August 1991, pp. 126-135.

(From the tenth Thomas Cubitt Lecture by RV delivered to The Royal Society of Arts in London on April 8, 1987; originally published in its entirety in <u>RSA Journal</u>, January 1988, pp. 89-103.) (In Italian and English)

Lynham, Tom, and Sara Stallard, "Robert Venturi y Denise Scott Brown - Desde la polemica," <u>Diseno Interior</u>, October 1991, pp. 70-73. (Interview with R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown, re: Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London) (In Spanish)

"Architecture: Its Art," Lotus 73, August 1992, pp. 112-113. (Essay)

"The Art and Profession of Architecture," <u>NEOS, Journal of the Design Council</u> <u>Denver Art Museum</u>, Volume 2, 1992, p. 14.

"Conceptual Sketches for Japanese Architecture, 1990," <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: On Houses and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, p. 14.

"From Invention to Convention: Conference," <u>Lotus</u>, May 1992, pp. 70-90. (Sainsbury Wing) (Extract from lecture by RV at Royal Society of Arts in London on 8 April 1987, originally published in <u>RSA Journal</u>, January 1988)

"Homage to Louis I. Kahn: Extracts from the 1991 Kahn Lectures," <u>Penn in Ink</u>, May 1992,

Volume 1, Number 1, p. 6. (Extracts from R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown from the Kahn Lectures at GSFA)

"Learning from Philadelphia", <u>Abitare</u>, November 1992, pp. 146-152, 204, (Furness Library) (Italian and English)

"A Postscript on My Mother's House," <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: On</u> <u>Houses and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, p. 25-26. (Originally published in <u>Architectural Record</u>, June 1982, pp. 114-115)

"Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown Interview with Robert Maxwell," <u>Architectural Design Profile No. 98</u>, 1992, pp. 8-15.

"Some Words Concerning Designing for Architecture on American Campuses," Zodiac 7, March/August 1992, pp. 72-75. (In Italian and English)

<u>1993</u>

"Ceci deviendra cela," Lotus 75, February 1993, p. 127. (essay) (English)

"Does The Sainsbury Wing Fly?" <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, April 1993, pp. 24-25. (Excerpts from Sainsbury Wing Pro Con panel of ICA exhibit, "On Architecture: An Installation by VSBA"

"J'Adore St. Paul's," <u>Architectural Design</u> Vol. 63, September-October 1993, pp. viiixii.

"Nonstraightforward Architecture: A Gentle Manifesto," <u>Architecture Culture 1943-1968: A</u>

<u>Documentary Anthology</u>, New York: The Trustees of Columbia University and Rizzoli International, 1993, p. 390. (Previously published in <u>Complexity and</u> <u>Contradiction in Architecture</u>, pp. 22-23. Revised edition 1977. Originally published in "Complexity and Contradition in Architecture: Selections from a Forthcoming Book," <u>Perspecta</u> 9/10, 1965, p. 18, <u>Les Années Pop</u>, 2001 - see biblio A.

"Robert Venturi", <u>Materia</u>, February 1993, pp.12-17. (In Italian and English) (RV essay on Classicism)

"The Sixties Revisited," <u>Architecture SA</u> (Journal of the Institute of South African Architects), July + August, 1993, pp. 31-41, essay by RV on p. 34 in article by Ivor Prinsloo.

1994

"The Architecture World Pays Tribute to Frank Lloyd Wright's Guggenheim," <u>Guggenheim Magazine</u>, Spring/Summer 1994, p. 7.

"Cuckoo Clock," <u>Alessi: The Design Factory</u> (London: Academy Editions 1994) p. 95.

"Homage," <u>Knoll Celebrates 75 Years of Bauhaus Design, 1919-1994</u>. New York: The Knoll Group, 1994, p. 93.

Interview, Conforti, Claudia, "Venturi antieroe dell'abitare," <u>L'Informazione</u> [Rome], May 26, 1994, p. 17. (in Italian)

"Sweet and Sour," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1994, pp. 51-52. (A gentle manifesto regarding generic architecture and electronic iconography today, Reprinted & translated into French in <u>L'ARCHITECTURE ET LA VILLE</u>, Ecole D'Architecture, 2000)

1995

"The Architecture of the Window," <u>The Architecture of the Window</u>, Tokyo: YKK Architectural Products Inc., 1995, pp. 235-243. (Essay discussing and illustrating RV's approach to windows)

"Complessitá della memoria storica e dei significati nel contesto urbano," <u>paesaggio</u> <u>urbano</u>, November, December 1995, pp.27-37. (Essay on the results of the "Planning Course" delivered by Jean Marc Lamunière- with RV's cooperation at Penn, David Leatherbarrow participated as well. -in Italian)

Davies, Hugh, "A Conversation with Robert Venturi," <u>View</u>, July, 1995, p. 6. (Interview with Robert Venturi about Irving Gill)

"Mals Mots: Aphorisms - Sweet and Sour - By an Anti-Hero Architect," <u>Grand Street</u>, 1995, pp. 82-87. (RV Aphorisms)

<u>1996</u>

Colafranceschi, Daniela, <u>Sull'Involucro in Architettura</u>. Rome: Edizioni Librerie Dedalo,

1996. (chapter 6 is an interview with RV, in Italian)

De l'ambiguïté en Architecture, revised edition, Paris: Dunod, ©1976, 1996. (French)

"Design for the Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego" and "Interview with Robert

Venturi," <u>Learning from La Jolla; Robert Venturi Remakes a Museum in the</u> <u>Precinct of Irving Gill</u>. San Diego: Museum of Contemporary Art, San Diego, 1996, pp. 28-29; 31-45.

"Donald Drew Egbert," <u>Luminaries: Princeton Faculty Remembered</u>, edited by Patricia H. Marks, Princeton: Association of Princeton Graduate Alumni, 1996, pp. 82-85.

Garfield, Donald, "The Next Thing Now: Designing the 21st-Century Museum," <u>Museum News</u>, Jan./Feb., 1996, pp. 43-45. (Interview with RV and DSB)

<u>Iconography and Electronics Upon a Generic Architecture: A View from the Drafting</u> <u>Room</u>, Cambridge, Mass.: MIT Press, 1996. (Also published in Japanese)

"La Chiesa A Recoaro (The Church at Recoaro)," <u>Edilizia Popolare</u> 243, January/February 1996, pp. 22-25. (in Italian and English)

Nesbitt, Kate, Ed., <u>Theorizing A New Agenda for Architecture: An Anthology of</u> <u>Architectural Theory 1965-1995</u>, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 1996, pp. 74-78. (Republishing of "Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture: Selections from a forthcoming book," <u>Perspecta: The Yale Architectural Journal</u>, 1966)

Strickland, Carol, "Iconoclastic Architects Catalyze Shift to More Populist Style," $\underline{\mathrm{The}}$

<u>Christian Science Monitor</u>, March 28, 1996, pp. 10-11. (Interview with RV, discusses Architecture and Society, illustrates San Diego Museum of Contemporary Art)

1997

"An Argument for a Generic Architecture Defined by Iconography and Electronics," <u>Dialogue</u>, September 1997, pp.16-21.

"An Icon of Shelter," ICON Thoughtstyle Magazine, October 1997, p.128.

"Hisao Kohyama," Japan Architect, Vol. 26:2, Summer 1997, pp. 4-5.

Letter, Architectural Record, July 1997, p. 14. (on AIA gold medal)

"Preface," <u>Making a Modern Classic: The Architecture of the Philadelphia Museum</u> <u>of Art</u>, by

David B. Brownlee, Philadelphia: Philadelphia Museum of Art, 1997, pp.12-13. (also 114,115,116 [photo],117)

"Robert Venturi," (Eames Appreciation), <u>A Legacy of Invention: The Work of Charles</u> and Ray Eames, New York: Harry N. Abrams, Inc., 1997, p. 186.

<u>1998</u>

"Chaotic Integration and its Valid Aesthetic," <u>Materia</u> No. 28, June 1998, pp. 6-11. (Nikko, "Two Naifs in Japan")

"Learning from Aalto," (Editorial), Casabella 658, July 1998, pp. 2-3.

"Learning from Commercial Vernacular Architecture," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, Winter/Spring 1998, pp. 14-15.

"Off Ramp," Architecture, May 1998, p. 228.

"Our Best Main Streets," (with Denise Scott Brown and Steven Izenour), <u>Travel and Leisure</u>, April 1998, pp. 105-107.

Slipek Jr., Edwin, "Architectural Guru," <u>Style Weekly</u>, June 23, 1998, pp. 12-13. (interview with RV)

1999

"A Not so Gentle Manifesto," Area, March/April 1999, pp. 4-7.

Campanelli, Alessandro Pergoli, "Interview with Robert Venturi," <u>AR</u>, SeptemberOctober 1999, pp. 35-40.

<u>Compejidad y Contradiccion en la Arquitectura</u> 9th revised edition. New York: Museum of Modern Art, ©1972, 1999 9th ed.. (Spanish text)-

"The Influence of Charles and Ray Eames," Unpublished, July 8, 1999.

"Letters: Campus Architecture," <u>Princeton Alumni Weekly</u>, vol. 99, no. 17 July 7, 1999, p. 4. (letter-to-Editor in response to Catesby Leigh's cover story [May 19] on post-war Princeton architecture. Section includes nine other letters and a response by Leigh.)

<u>Malaparte A House Like Me</u>, edited by Michael McDonough, New York, NY: Clarkson/Potter Publishers, 1999, p. 52. (The book is a collection of thoughts/statements on Casa Malaparte from various architects, writers, & artists, RV included) "Robert Venturi - Iconography and Electronics," <u>Notes</u>, 3/99, pp. 4-7, 34-36. (excerpts from <u>Iconography and Electronics</u> -- "A Happy Manifesto -- Sort Of" and "A Modest Manifesto")

"Thoughts on the Architecture of the Scientific Workplace: Community, Change and Continuity," <u>The Architecture of Science</u>. Cambridge, MA: The MIT Press, 1999, pp. 385-398.

"Towards a Culturally Tolerant Architecture," <u>Domus 816</u>, June 1999, pp. 4-6.

"Unpublished letter to David Owen," June 8, 1999. (letter prompted by Alex Shear describing RV and DSB's relationship with popular culture)

<u>XY Dimensioni del disegno</u>, Italy: Officina Edizioni, January-December 1999. ("Sweet and

Sour" and "A Not So Gentle Manifesto" with other writings on RV published in this edition)

2000

"Introduction," in: <u>William L. Price: Arts and Crafts to Modern Design</u>, by George E. Thomas. New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 2000, pp.xii-xiii.

<u>L'ARCHITECTURE ET LA VILLE Mélanges offerts à Bernard Huet</u>, Paris: École D'Architecture, 2000, pp.221-224. (French translation of "Sweet and Sour", 1994 & an excerpt from DSB's "Between Three Stools", 1982)

Peterson, Charles E., <u>Robert Smith Architect, Builder, Patriot 1722-1777</u>, Philadelphia: The Athenæum of Philadelphia, 2000, VII. (RV wrote the Foreword)

"Viva Mannerism for Architectures for our Age," March 30, 2000.

<u>2001</u>

"The Art Museum as a setting for art as well as a setting as art," <u>Les Musées en</u> <u>Mutation</u>, Paris: l'Imprimerie Rosa Bonheur, May 4 2001, pp. 21-28. (In English and French - transcript from a lecture that took place on November 18, 1999)

"A bas Postmodernism, Of Course," <u>Architecture</u>, May 2001, pp. 154-157. (RV also on cover)

"A Definition of Architecture as Shelter with Decoration on It, and Another Plea for a Symbolism of the Ordinary in Architecture," <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), February 2001, pp.130-141. (Reprinted from January 1978).

"From Tesserae to Pixels," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, March-April 2001, pp. 88-89. (Published in French & English - photos of Whitehall, Best Showroom, Frank G. Wells building, & Lewis-Thomas Lab - originally published in Iconography & Electronics)

Introduction to <u>Taking Liberties</u>, photography by David Graham, Boston: Pond Press, 2001, p. II.

2002

"Fat News 30/5/02: Fat Design World Cup!" (RV quoted in newsletter: "Fat: Not boring, but in a good way" <u>www.fat.co.uk</u>)

<u>Memphis: Kunst/Kitsch/Kult</u>, Vienna: Designzone Looshaus, 2002, p. 19. (RV statement re: Memphis group's phenomena - published in exhibition catalog, not part of the exhibit)

"San Gregorio Barbarigo chiesa manierista del XX secolo," <u>Giuseppe Vaccaro,</u> Marco Mulazzani editor, Milan: Electa, May 2002, pp. 46-49. (Italian)

"The World Trade Center -- Hesitant Thoughts," <u>Metropolis</u>, April 8, 2002. (Written in reaction to 9-11 - DSB contributed an article as well - only available online) <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/wtc/wtc_robertventuri.html</u>

2003

"And...," <u>Oscar Tusquets Blanca Enciclopædia</u>, Juli Capella editor, Barcelona: Electa, 2003. (Statement from RV admiring Oscar Tusquets's work)

<u>Between Earth and Sky: The Work & Way of Working of Eero Saarinen</u>, Brian Carter editor, Detroit: The University of Michigan, 2003, p. 17. (Statement from RV)

"Innen und auBen," <u>Architektur Theorie</u>, Prof. Gerd De Bruyn, Ed., Basel, Switzerland:

Birhauser, 2003. (Reprint of section from Complexity & Contradiction) (German translation)

"Grouchy Venturi," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, June 2003, p. 9. (Letter to the editor - in response to Sasha Issenberg's May article)

"Learning from Brinck," <u>Everyday America: Cultural Landscape Studies after</u> <u>J.B.Jackson</u>, Chris Wilson and Paul Groth, Eds., Los Angeles: University of California Press, 2003. <u>http://www.ucpress.edu/books/pages/9405.html</u>

Newell, Tracey, "Less is a bore," <u>Face-to-Face</u>, London: London College of Printing, Spring 2003, pp. 6-9. ("Interviews with interesting even famous people, with students asking the questions" -- interview w/ RV) "The Philadelphia School," <u>The</u> <u>Philadelphia Architect</u>, September 2003, p. 8. (Issue discusses the Philadelphia School -- article by DSB also included) Postrel, Virginia, <u>The Substance of Style: How the Rise of Aesthetic Value is</u> <u>Remaking</u>

<u>Commerce, Culture, and Consciousness</u>, New York: HarperCollins Publishers Inc. 2003, pp. 134, 136-137. (RV wrote comment for book jacket)

"Robert Venturi's Disorderly Ode," <u>MetropolisMag.com</u>, February 2003. (RV's "In Your Face" lecture text & images, given September 2001- only available online) <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/robert_venturi.html</u> Link to Introduction

http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/index.html#introduction Link to DSB's talk

<u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/index.html#activitiesaspatterns</u> Link to DSB's images <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/index_d.html</u>

"Senso Della Deroghe: progetto della Adler House nella Montagna sopra Williamstown, MA," <u>Topos e Progetto L'attesa</u>, Gangemi Editore: Rome 2003, pp. 117 – 119. (Italian publication of RV writings of Adler House Design)

"Rome Once Again," <u>Continuità E Discontinuità: Vuoti urbani nel tessuto antico,</u> Cristiana

Bedoni, Gabriele Bellingeri, Federica Ottone, Carolina Vaccaro, Eds., Rome: Editrice Librere Dedalo, 2003. (Continuity and Discontinuity: Voids in the Urban Fabric - produced for the International Design Workshop Feb. - March 2001, University of Roma Tre)

"Who's 'for hire'?" <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, December 29, 2003, p. A10. (Editorial section re: Inga Saffron's article on PAFA)

<u>2004</u>

"Architecture as Sign rather than Space, New Mannerism rather than Old Expressionism,"

Part 1 of <u>Architecture as Signs and Systems</u>: for a <u>Mannerist Time</u>, Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, Cambridge, Mass.: The Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 2004, pp. 5-101.

"Back Cover comments," <u>Uncommon Places: the Complete Works</u> (Steven Shore), New York: Aperture, 2004, Back Cover. (RV blurb of Stephen Shore's photography)

"Disney Goes Pop," <u>Metropolis Magazine</u>, April 2004. ("The authors of Learning from Las Vegas – early proponents of the bold and the garish– take a look at King Mickey's latest resort," RV&DSB wrote separate pieces)

"Monticello," <u>Nest</u>, summer 2004, pp. 32-37. (Text by RV and Paolo Portoghesi)

Owen, Josh, <u>Big Ideas/Small Packages</u>, Philadelphia: Woodsphere Publishing, 2005, p. iii. (Remarks by RV)

"What's the Matter with Mannerism," <u>Architecture</u>, May 2005, pp. 27, 28. (excerpt from RV, DSB's <u>ASSFMT</u>)

"News to Me," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, September 21, 2005, p. 2. ("Letters" section, appreciates the content of AN and will read it in the future)

"Opening Remarks By Robert Venturi: Ireland's Preservation + Development Studio Project,"

<u>Home Fort Lauderdale</u>, December 2005, pp. 99-101. (RV gives opening remarks for Kent

State University's studio project to connect old and new while preserving The Ireland Inn in Fort Lauderdale)

"Architecture as Paradox within the Urban Complex," <u>Oris</u>, Volume 36, 2005, p. 124-139. (RV Lecture Held in Istanbul 5-30-05, Architecture where universality and multiculturalism are juxtaposed)

2006

"Greetings," in <u>40 Years of Architecture and Urban Design</u>, Kim Soek Chul, Seoul: Hanssem Co., Ltd., 2006, p. 5. (RV contributes note to the book's Foreword)

"To be or not to be...," <u>Indian Architect and Builder</u>, September 6, 2006, pp. 74-5. (RV ponders on being labeled a radical)

"Viva Pugin!," December 2006. (with Daniel Libeskind image from <u>International</u> <u>Herald Tribune</u>, November 28, 2006; RV compares Libeskind high-rise to VSBA's Shanghai highrise: 'decorate construction, don't construct decoration!')

2007

"Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture" [excerpts], in $\underline{\rm Essential \: Writings}$ $\underline{\rm from}$

<u>Vitruvius to the Present: the Architecture Reader</u>, ed. A. Krista Sykes, New York: George Braziller, Inc., pp. 188-197. (excerpts from <u>C+C</u> is chapter 21 of book)

"In His Own Words," <u>Ever Episcopal: the Episcopal Academy Campaign Newsletter</u>, spring

2007, pp. 2, 6. (RV writes about designing Episcopal's new chapel)

"Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture," (excerpted) in <u>Architectural Theory,</u> <u>Volume</u>

<u>II, An Anthology from 1871-2005</u>, eds. Harry Francis Mallgrave and Christina Contandriopoulos, Malden, Mass.: Blackwell Publishing, 2008, pp. 384-86. (also includes excerpts of DSB and RV's "On Ducks and Decoration," DSB's "Learning from Pop," and Kenneth Frampton's rebuttal to "Learning from Pop"; see also: Sections A, C, E)

"Context in Architectural Composition, Excerpts from M.F.A. Thesis, Princeton University,

1950," in Gleiniger, Andrea and Georg Vrachliotis, eds., <u>Complexity: Design Strategy</u> <u>and World View</u>, Boston: Birkhäuser, 2008, pp. 13-22. (published in German and English; excerpts and images with new foreword)

Endorsement quote on homepage, <u>www.zokazola.com</u>, 2008

"Foreword," in: <u>Architecture of the Cape Cod Summer: The Work of Polhemus</u> <u>Savery</u>

DaSilva, ed. Michael J. Crosbie, Victoria, Australia: The Images Publishing Group, 2008, pp.

7, 255, 257. (RV Foreword, RV & DSB thanked in Acknowledgments, VRSB cited in John DaSilva's bio; see also Section A. Excerpt from Foreword also appears as endorsement blurb in Polhemus, Peter, et al, <u>Shingled Houses in the Summer Sun:</u> <u>The Work of Polhemus Savery DaSilva</u>, Victoria, Australia: Images Publishing Group Pty Ltd, 2011, p. 116) "Mother's House," In: "20th Century Chestnut Hill: A self-guided tour of important 20th

Century residences in Chestnut Hill, Philadelphia," Philadelphia: Chestnut Hill Historical Society, 2008

"Robert Venturi Q&A," <u>Dwell</u>, June 2008, p. 70. (Questions for RV in honor of his 83 birthday, photos of RV, LLV, Vanna Venturi and Brant houses)

"Viva Mannerism for Architectures for Our Age," Log 13/14, 2008: 152-153

<u>2009</u>

"Architecture as Paradox within the Urban Complex," in: <u>Tongji Architecture</u> <u>Forum:</u>

<u>Perspectives on Architectural Theories</u>, Shanghai: Tongji University, 2009, pp. 299-316 (in Chinese)

Knight, Christopher, "Architect Robert Venturi slams planned Barnes Foundation move," <u>Los Angeles Times</u>, October 6, 2009;

http://latimesblogs.latimes.com/culturemonster/2009/10/architect-robert-venturislamsproposed-barnes-foundation-move.html (re letter from RV in support of keeping Barnes in Merion, not relocating to Center City Philadelphia; letter also included via link to pdf)

"Nonstraightforward architecture: a gentle manifesto," In: Komossa, Susanne, et al, eds., <u>Color in Contemporary Architecture: Projects, Essays, Calendar, Manifestoes</u>, Amsterdam: SUN Architecture Publishers, 2009, pp. 393-394 (reprinted from <u>Complexity and Contradiction in Architecture</u>, 2nd ed., New York: MOMA, 1977)

2010

"Villa Savoye," in: "The Big Architect's Quiz," ed. Sylvain Menétrey and Catherine Rüttimann, <u>Dorade</u> No. 2, Summer/Fall 2010, p.84

2011

"Architecture as Decorated Shelter," in: David Goldblatt and Lee B. Brown, eds., <u>Aesthetics:</u>

<u>A reader in Philosophy of the Arts</u>, 3rd ed., New York: Pearson Prentice Hall, 2011, pp. 130-

138 (reprinted from <u>A View From the Campidoglio</u>, by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown; P. Arnell, T. Bickford, and C. Bergart, Eds., Harper and Row, 1984, pp. 62-67)

Blanc, Françoise, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Learning from Shanghai," <u>Architecture Aujourd'hui</u>, No. 382, March-April 2011, pp. 16-43 (includes excerpts of DSB's essay "Words About Architecture," from <u>Having Words</u> [2009] and RV & DSB's essay, "Two Naifs in Japan," from <u>Iconography and Electronics Upon a</u> <u>Generic Architecture</u> [1996])

Endorsement blurb, in: Polhemus, Peter, et al, <u>Shingled Houses in the Summer Sun:</u> <u>The</u>

<u>Work of Polhemus Savery DaSilva</u>, Victoria, Australia: Images Publishing Group Pty Ltd,

2011, p. 116 (excerpted from RV Foreword, in: <u>Architecture of the Cape Cod</u> <u>Summer: The</u>

<u>Work of Polhemus Savery DaSilva</u>, ed. Michael J. Crosbie, Victoria, Australia: The Images Publishing Group, 2008)

"A Tribute to Weld Coxe," in: "A Tribute to Weld Coxe," ed. Marjanne Pearson, <u>Marketer</u>, Vol. 30, No. 4, August 2011, p. 18 (also in Writings about VSBA)

<u>2012</u>

Endorsement blurb, W. Barksdale Maynard, <u>Princeton: America's Campus</u>, University Park: The Pennsylvania State University Press, 2012 (see also Writings about VSBA)

"Form, Design and the City," <u>Journal of the American Institute of Planners</u> 28, November 1962. (film review) [<u>PDF link</u>]

<u>1963</u>

"City Planning and What It Means to Me to Be a City Planner," March 1963. Unpublished.

"Report on the Neighborhood Garden Association," Philadelphia, March 1963. Unpublished.

1964

"Natal Plans," <u>Journal of the American Institute of Planners</u>, May 1964, pp. 161-166. (On planning in South Africa)

1965

"The Meaningful City," <u>Journal of the American Institute of Architects</u> 43, January 1965, pp. 27-32. (Reprinted in <u>Connection</u>, spring 1967)

"Determinants of Urban Form," 1965, unpublished in seven chapters, (Stored in Architectural Archives at the University of Pennsylvania along with Denise Scott Brown's Tenure application materials)

1966

"Development Proposal for Dodge House Park," <u>Arts and Architecture</u>, April 1966, p. 16.

"Will Salvation Spoil the Dodge House?" <u>Architectural Forum</u>, October 1966, pp. 68-71.

1967

"The Function of a Table," <u>Architectural Design</u>, April 1967.

"Housing 1863," Journal of the American Institute of Planners. May 1967.

"The People's Architects," <u>Landscape</u>, spring 1967, p. 38. (review of <u>The People's</u> <u>Architects</u>, H. S. Ransome, ed.)

"Planning the Expo," <u>Journal of the American Institute of Planners</u>, July 1967, pp. 268-272.

"Planning the Powder Room," <u>Journal of the American Institute of Architects</u>, April 1967, pp. 81-83 (reprinted in <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 128-135)

"Teaching Architectural History," <u>Arts and Architecture</u>, May 1967.

"Team 10, Perspecta 10, and the Present State of Architectural Theory," <u>Journal of the American Institute of Planners 33</u>, January 1967, pp. 42-50.

1968

"The Bicentennial's Fantasy Stage," Philadelphia Evening Bulletin, March 8, 1968.

"Little Magazines in Architecture and Urbanism," <u>Journal of the American Institute</u> <u>of Planners</u> 34, July 1968, pp. 223-233.

"Mapping the City: Symbols and Systems," <u>Landscape</u> 17, spring 1968, pp. 22-25. (review of Passoneau and Wurman, <u>Urban Atlas</u>)

"Taming Megalopolis," <u>Architectural Design</u>, November 1968, p. 512. (review of <u>Taming Megaloplis</u>, H. Wentworth Eldridge, ed.)

"Urban Structuring," <u>Architectural Design</u>, January 1968, p. 7. (review of <u>Urban</u> <u>Structuring: Studies of Alison and Peter Smithson</u>)

"Urbino," <u>Journal of the American Institute of Planners</u>, September 1968, pp. 344-46. (review of Giancarlo de Carlo, <u>Urbino</u>)

1969

"On Pop Art, Permissiveness and Planning," <u>Journal of the American Institute of</u> <u>Planners</u> 35, May 1969, pp. 184-186 (reprinted in <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 55-59)

<u>1970</u>

"Education in the 1970's – Teaching for an Altered Reality," <u>Architectural Record</u>, October 1970.

"Learning from Levittown or Remedial Housing For Architects" Studio Handouts, Yale University Department of Architecture, Spring 1970

"On Analysis and Design," unpublished, 1970 (published in <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 136-144)

"Remedial Housing for Architects Studio," in <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates</u> <u>On Houses and Housing</u>, Architectural Monographs 21, London: Academy Editions, 1992, pp. 51-57. (Learning from Levittown Studio given at Yale University, 1970) "Reply to Sibyl Moholy-Nagy and Ulrich Franzen," unpublished, September 4, 1970, p. 6. (Co-op City controversy)

<u>1971</u>

"An Alternate Proposal that Builds on the Character and Population of South Street," <u>Architectural Forum</u>, October 1971, pp. 42-44.

"Discourse for Social Planners," unpublished. (Later published as 'On Architectural Formalism and Social Concern: Discourse for Social Planners' in 1976)

"Learning from Pop," <u>Casabella</u>, 359-360, May/June 1971, pp. 15-23. (in Italian and English; reprinted in <u>Journal of Popular Culture</u>, fall 1973, pp. 387-401; <u>A View</u> <u>from the Campidoglio: Selected Essays, 1953-1984</u>, by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, New York: Harper & Row, 1984; <u>Architecture Theory Since 1968</u>, K. Michael Hays, ed., Cambridge, MA: MIT Press, 1998, pp. 60-67; <u>Architektur Theorie</u>, Prof. Gerd De Bruyn, ed., 2003, [translated in German]; excerpted in <u>Architectural</u> <u>Theory Volume 2, an Anthology from 1871-2005</u>, Harry Francis Mallgrave and Christina Contandriopoulos, eds., 2008)

"Reply to Frampton," <u>Casabella</u>, 359-360, May/June 1971, pp. 41-46. (counterrebuttal to Kenneth Frampton's "America 1960-70: Notes on Urban Images and Theory," a rebuttal to "Learning from Pop" by DSB; see entry above, all three articles appear in same issue)

1972

Interview with Linda Groat, "Interview: Denise Scott Brown," <u>Networks 1</u>, California Institute of the Arts, 1972, pp. 49-55.

<u>1974</u>

"A post-construction evaluation," (with Elizabeth and Steven Izenour), <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record</u>, October 1974, p. 122-124. (evaluation, with images, of the Humanities Building at SUNY Purchase, in conjunction with magazine's profile of the building; see also: Allen, Gerald, 1974, in Writings about VSBA)

"Giovanni Maria Cosco, 1926-1973," <u>Rassegna dell' Istituto di Architettura e</u> <u>Urbanistica</u>, University of Rome, August-December, 1974, pp. 127-129.

Interview with Alison Sky, "On Iconology," <u>On Site 5/6 On Energy</u>, 1974, pp. 100-107.

1975

"On Formal Analysis as Design Research, With Some Notes on Studio Pedagogy," unpublished, 1975. (later published in <u>Journal of Architectural Education</u>, vol. xxxii, no. 4, May 1979) Interview with Maralyn Lois Polak, "Architect for Pop Culture," <u>Today Magazine</u> (Philadelphia Inquirer), June 8, 1975, p. 8.

"Sexism and the Star System in Architecture," unpublished, 1975. (later published as "Room at the Top? Sexism and the Star System in Architecture," in <u>Architecture:</u> <u>A Place for Women</u>, ed. Ellen Perry Berkeley, 1989)

"Symbols, Signs and Aesthetics: Architectural Taste in a Pluralist Society," unpublished, 1975. (Later published as "Architectural Taste in a Pluralistic Society," <u>Harvard Architecture Review</u>, 1980)

<u>1976</u>

"House Language" (with Elizabeth Izenour, Missy Maxwell, and Janet Schueren), <u>American Home</u>, August 1976. (on "Signs of Life")

"A House is More than a Home," (with Steven Izenour, Dian Boone, Missy Maxwell, Robert Venturi, Elizabeth Izenour, and Janet Schueren), <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, August 1976, pp. 62-67. (excerpts and illustrations from "Signs of Life")

"On Architectural Formalism and Social Concern: A Discourse for Social Planners and Radical Chic Architects," <u>Oppositions 5</u>, summer 1976, pp. 99-112. (German translation in <u>Werk und Zeit</u>, 1978)

"Signs of Life: Symbols in the American City" (with Elizabeth Izenour, Steven Izenour, Missy Maxwell, Janet Schueren, and Robert Venturi). Text for a Bicentennial exhibition, Renwick Gallery, National Collection of Fine Arts, Smithsonian Institution, Washington, D.C., 1976.

<u>Signs of Life: Symbols in the American City</u> (with Steven Izenour). New York: Aperture, no. 77, 1976, pp. 49-65. (exhibition catalog)

"The Symbolic Architecture of the American Suburb," in catalog for <u>Suburban</u> <u>Alternatives: 11 American Projects</u>, the American Architectural Exhibition for the 1976 Venice Biennale. (excerpts from "Signs of Life")

"Zeichen des Lebens, Signes de Vie," <u>Archithese 19</u>, 1976.

<u>1977</u>

"Forum: The Beaux Arts Exhibition," <u>Oppositions 8</u>, spring 1977, pp. 165-166. (reaction to the exhibition "The Architecture of the Ecole des Beaux Arts," at the Museum of Modern Art, 1976-1977)

"Suburban Space, Scale and Symbol" (with Elizabeth Izenour, Missy Maxwell, and Janet Schueren), <u>Ornament: Via III</u>, University of Pennsylvania, 1977. (excerpts from "Signs of Life")

"On Architectural Formalism & Social Concern," <u>Werk und Zeit</u>, January 1978, pp. 34-40. (German translation)

"Ordinances Design Neighborhoods" (with Mary Yee and Frances Headley [Hundt]), <u>HUD CHALLENGE</u>, September 1978, p. 22.

<u>1979</u>

"Die Stadt als 'Zeichensystem'," <u>Werk-Archithese</u>, 33-34, September-October 1979, pp. 33-39, 67-68.

"Highboy: The Making of an Eclectic," <u>Saturday Review</u>, March 17, 1979, pp. 54-58. (on Philip Johnson; reprinted as "The Making of an Eclectic," in: <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 90-96)

"Learning the Wrong Lessons from the Beaux-Arts," <u>Architectural Design</u>, Profiles 17, 1979, pp. 30-32.

"On Formal Analysis as Design Research," Search/Research, <u>Journal of</u> <u>Architectural Education</u>, vol. xxxii, no. 4, May 1979, pp. 8-11 (reprinted in <u>Having</u> <u>Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 69-78)

<u>1980</u>

"Architectural Taste in a Pluralistic Society," <u>The Harvard Architecture Review</u>, vol. 1, spring 1980, pp. 41-51.

"Erhaltung historischer Bauten und wirtschaftliche Neubelebung," (with Frances Hundt,) <u>Archithese</u>, March 1980, pp. 20-24. (Jim Thorpe study)

"Revitalizing Miami," <u>Urban Design International</u>, January-February 1980, pp. 20-25. (plan for Miami Beach's Washington Avenue)

"Judges' Comments," <u>Interiors</u>, January 1980, pp. 80-102, passim. (first annual <u>Interiors</u> awards)

"Main Street is Almost All Right," <u>The Arts and City Planning: Making Cities</u> <u>Livable</u>, pp.102-108. New York: American Council for the Arts, 1980. (conference papers)

"Le tappe del dibattito," <u>Casabella</u> 463-464, November/December 1980, pp. 106-114. (excerpts from various writings, in Italian)

1981

"Competition Feature: Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Architectural Design</u>, December 1981, pp. 124-129. (description of VRSB's Museum Fur Kunsthandwerk project) "Historic Jim Thorpe" (with Frances Hundt and David Marohn), <u>Solutions</u>, fall 1981, pp. 31-32. (excerpt from Jim Thorpe planning proposal)

Interview with Lynn Gilbert and Gaylen Moore, "Denise Scott Brown," <u>Particular</u> <u>Passions</u>, New York: Clarkson N. Potter, Inc., 1981, pp. 311-323.

"Sitting: A Position Paper," unpublished, February 13 1981. (Published in <u>A Public</u> <u>Space</u> no. 25, 2017)

"With People in Mind," <u>Journal of Architectural Education</u>, fall 1981, vol. 35, no. 1, pp. 43-45.

1982

"An Urban Design Plan," <u>Design Quarterly</u>, vol. 117, 1982, pp. 12-23. (issue on Hennepin Avenue)

"Between Three Stools: A Personal View of Urban Design Practice and Pedagogy," in <u>Education for Urban Design</u>, ed. Ann Ferebee, Purchase, NY: Institute for Urban Design, 1982, pp. 132-172. (selection of papers presented at the Urban Design Educators' Retreat, 1981, San Juan, Puerto Rico; republished in <u>Urban Concepts</u> by Denise Scott Brown, Academy Editions, 1990, and translated in to French <u>L'ARCHITECTURE ET LA VILLE</u>, Ecole D'Architecture, 2000)

"Drawing for the Deco District," <u>Archithese</u>, 2-82, March 4, 1982, pp.17-21. (in German and English)

"The Drawings of Buildings," for the exhibition <u>Buildings and Drawings, Venturi,</u> <u>Rauch and Scott Brown</u>, Max Protetch Gallery, New York, 1982.

1983

"Changing Family Forms," <u>Journal of the American Planning Association</u>, spring 1983, pp. 133-137.

"Life at the Top," <u>Vogue</u>, Aug. 1983, p. 283. (interviews with 21 career women, incl. Denise Scott Brown)

Interview with Simon Tickell, "An Interview with Denise Scott Brown," <u>Penn in Ink</u>, spring 1983, pp. 18-20.

"A Worm's Eye View of Recent Architectural History," <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 1984, pp. 69-81. (reprinted as "Neuere Baugeschichte aus der Froschperspektive" in <u>Jahrbuch Für Architektur</u>, 1985-1986, pp. 141-158, Braunschweig/Wiesbaden: Friedr. Vieweg & Sohn, 1986; also reprinted in <u>Having</u> <u>Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 97-118)

1985

"Visions of the Future Based on Lessons from the Past," <u>Center</u>, vol. 1, 1985, pp. 44-63. (plan for Republic Square District in Austin, Texas with panel discussion of design review boards; also published in <u>The Land, The City, and The Human Spirit</u>, ed. Larry Fuller, University of Texas: LBJ Library, 1985, pp. 108-114, 128-136)

1986

"Addressing the American City: Four Interviews," <u>Crit 17</u>, fall 1986, pp. 6-8. (includes interview with Denise Scott Brown)

"Adventures in the Undergrowth," <u>The Institute Newsletter</u> (The Dallas Institute of Humanities & Culture), fall 1986, pp. 27-29. (excerpts from DSB's talk at the Dallas Institute's May 1985 conference, "What Makes a City: Growth and Undergrowth")

"From Memphis, Down the Mississippi to the World," Foreword to <u>Memphis: 1948-1958</u>, Memphis Brooks Museum of Art, 1986, pp. viii-xi. (exhibition catalogue)

"From Strip to Shining Strip," <u>The New York Times Book Review</u>, April 20, 1986, p. 15. (review of <u>Main Street to Miracle Mile</u>: <u>American Roadside Architecture</u> by Chester H. Liebs)

"Invention and Tradition in the Making of American Place," <u>Harvard Architecture</u> <u>Review</u>, vol. 5, 1986, pp. 163-171. (also published in: <u>American Architecture</u>: <u>Innovation and Tradition</u>, eds. David G. De Long, Helen Searing, Robert A. M. Stern, New York: Rizzoli, 1986, pp. 158-170; <u>Transition</u> (Quarterly Journal of Royal Melbourne Institute of Technology), winter 1989, pp. 67-75; <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 5-21; <u>MAS Context</u>, Issue 13, Spring 2012, pp. 6-31)

"My Miami Beach," <u>Interview</u>, September 1986, pp. 156-158.

"Neuere Baugeschichte aus der Froschperspektive" in <u>Jahrbuch Für Architektur</u>, 1985-1986, pp. 141-158, Braunschweig/Wiesbaden: Friedr. Vieweg & Sohn, 1986. (German translation of "A Worm's Eye View of Recent Architectural History," originally published in <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 1984)

"Republic Square District, Austin, Texas," <u>Lotus International</u>, 1986/2, pp. 90-105. (excerpts from "Plan for the Republic Square District"; in Italian and English)

"Looking from the Future into the Immediate Past," <u>Architecture</u>, May 1987, pp. 116-117. (essays responding to the question, "How do you think that future historians will assess the period 1978-87?" Also published in German in <u>Werk</u>, <u>Bauen+Wohnen</u>, November 1988)

"PoMo Peroration," <u>The Architectural Review</u>, June 1987, p. 8. (review of <u>Main</u> <u>Street to Miracle Mile: American Roadside Architecture</u> by Chester Liebs)

1988

de Forest, Ann, "Design Standards," <u>CitySITES</u>, summer 1988. (includes statement by DSB on design standards & guidelines)

Dukeminier, Jesse and James E. Krier, <u>Property</u>, Second Edition, Boston: Little, Brown and Company, 1988, pp. 1195-1196. (quotes from <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u> and by DSB on design review boards)

"In Praise of Wanamaker's," <u>International Design</u>, November/December 1988, pp. 41, 44.

Interview with T. Killian and F. Astorg Bollack, "Interview with Denise Scott Brown," in <u>Everyday Masterpieces, Memory & Modernity</u>, by Serra et al, Modena, Italy: Edizioni Panini, 1988, pp. 203-210.

McQuiston, Liz, "Denise Scott Brown: Architecture and Urbanism," <u>Women in</u> <u>Design: A Contemporary View</u>, (NY: Rizzoli 1988), pp. 24-7.

"Ohne Städteplanung keine Architektur," <u>Werk, Bauen+Wohnen</u>, November 1988, pp. 28-31. (translation into German of "Looking from the Future into the Immediate Past," originally published in <u>Architecture</u>, May 1987)

<u>1989</u>

"Room at the Top? Sexism and the Star System in Architecture," in <u>Architecture: A</u> <u>Place for Women</u>, ed. Ellen Perry Berkeley, Washington, D.C.: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1989, pp. 237-246 (reprinted as "Sexism and the Star System in Architecture," in: <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 79-89)

<u>1990</u>

"Between Three Stools," (excerpt) in <u>The Book of the School: 100 Years of the</u> <u>Graduate School of Fine Arts of the University of Pennsylvania</u>, Ann L. Strong and George E. Thomas, Philadelphia: Graduate School of Fine Arts, 1990, pp. 153-155. (see also Sections A, B: exhibition publication also features biographical entry for RV, RV essay on Vanna Venturi House, biographical entry for DSB, references to RV, DSB, VSBA throughout) "Discussion: Diversity in Houses," <u>Mitsui Home International Residential Design</u> <u>Competition, 1989</u>, Tokyo: Mitsui Home Co. Ltd., 1990, pp. 34-50. (Discussion among RV, DSB, Tadashi Nagai, and Kunihiko Hayakawa) (In Japanese and English)

Interview with T. Killian and F. Astorg Bollack, "Intervista con Denise Scott Brown" in <u>L'Architettura Del Quotidiano 1930/1940</u>, by Bollack et al, Rome: Edizioni Carte Segrete, 1990, pp. 195-199. (Italian edition of "Interview with Denise Scott Brown," in <u>Everyday Masterpieces, Memory & Modernity</u>, by Serra et al, 1988)

"James Mount/Architect and Teacher," <u>Architecture/Georgia</u>, October 1990, p. 25.

"Learning from Brutalism," in <u>The Independent Group: Postwar Britain and the</u> <u>Aesthetics of Plenty</u>, ed. David Robbins, Cambridge, Mass.: The MIT Press, 1990, pp. 203-206. (Publication accompanying the exhibition)

"On Values," <u>Penn in Ink</u> (Graduate School of Fine Arts, University of Pennsylvania), summer 1990, pp. 10-12. (transcript of talk given by DSB during GSFA Centennial Celebration in May 1990; Herbert J. Gans makes corrections to this article in "Letter to the Editor," <u>Penn in Ink</u>, spring 1991, p. 5)

"Room at the Top? Sexism and the Star System in Architecture," <u>Space Design</u>, June 1990, pp. 54-57; 73-75. (in Japanese and English)

<u>Urban Concepts</u> (Architectural Design 60:1-2:90), London: Academy Editions; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1990. (includes "Paralipomena in Urban Design"; "Between Three Stools"; "The Public Realm, the Public Sector and the Public Interest in Urban Design"; "The Rise and Fall of Community Architecture"; Urban Design Reports: "Jim Thorpe, Pennsylvania"; "Princeton, New Jersey"; "Hennepin Avenue, Minneapolis"; "Washington Avenue, Miami Beach"; "Peabody Place and Beale Street, Memphis"; "Republic Square, Austin"; early editions also include essay "Room at the Top?")

<u>1991</u>

<u>The New Older Woman</u>, A dialogue by Group 4, at Esalen Institute, Pacific Grove, California: Group 4, July 1991. (summary of dialogue from a conference about older women)

1992

"Art and Architecture: Art in Architecture," Lotus, August 1992, p. 128.

"Changing Family Forms," in <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: On Houses and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, pp. 108-110. (originally in the <u>Journal of the American Planning Association</u>, spring 1983, pp 133-137)

"Homage to Louis I. Kahn: Extracts from the 1991 Kahn Lectures," <u>Penn in Ink</u>, May 1992, vol. 1, num. 1, p. 6. (extracts from DSB and RV from the Kahn Lectures at GSFA)

"Housing Prototypes for Austin, Texas," in <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: On</u> <u>Houses and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, p. 111. (extract from "A Plan for the Republic Square District Austin, Texas," prepared for the Watson-Casey Companies by Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown in May 1984.)

"Memphis: A Housing Strategy," in <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: On Houses</u> <u>and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, pp. 122-129. (excerpts from an essay for the "Memphis 1948-1958" exhibition, at the Brooks Museum, in 1986, and from the housing section of a "Downtown Development Plan for Memphis," initiated in 1984 by the Memphis Center City Commission)

"On Houses and Housing," in <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates</u>: <u>On Houses and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, pp. 10-13. (introduction to monograph on VSBA)

"The Public Realm: The Public Sector and the Public Interests in Urban Design," <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates 5-21 - 5/31 1992 Seoul Arts Center, Art</u> <u>Museum</u>, Korea: Plus Publishing Co., 1992. (originally published in <u>Urban</u> <u>Concepts</u>, exhibition catalog, also includes "Architecture as Elemental Shelter," in English and Korean)

"Remedial Housing for Architects Studio," in <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates:</u> <u>On Houses and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, pp. 51-57 (programme for the "Learning from Levittown" studio given at Yale in 1970; "Home" section of the "Signs of Life: Symbols in the American City" exhibition held in Renwick Gallery of the Smithsonian Institution in Washington, DC in 1976)

"Talking About the Context," <u>Lotus 74</u>, November 1992, pp. 125-128. (in Italian, "A proposito del contesto")

<u>1993</u>

"Design for the Deco District," <u>Lotus International</u>, 1993/III, pp. 119-120. (drawing and presentation style for urban design projects, the Deco District, Miami Beach)

"The Electric Vehicle and the American Community: A National Planning and Design Competition, Competition Results Summary," Edison Electric Institute, 1993, pp. 7-8, 11-13. (DSB served on jury, is quoted)

"I Shook Hands with Mandela and de Klerk Today, " July 4, 1993. Unpublished (later published in 2014 by Huffington Post, see entry) Interview with Roemer van Toorn, "Interview with Denise Scott Brown," <u>Archis</u>, January 1993, pp. 40-47. (in Dutch and English, text is an abridged version of an interview published in Ole Bouman and Roemer van Toorn, <u>The Invisible in</u> <u>Architecture</u>, Academy Editions, 1994)

"The Third Prince of Wales Prize in Urban Design," <u>The Third Prince of Wales Prize</u> <u>in Urban Design</u>, November 10, 1993, pp. 48-49. (postscript written by DSB)

"Wright in the Rear-View Mirror," <u>New York Times</u>, September 12, 1993, p. 55 H.

1994

"The Architecture World Pays Tribute to Frank Lloyd Wright's Guggenheim," <u>Guggenheim Magazine</u>, spring/summer 1994, p. 6.

"Changing Family Forms," Regina, October 1994, pp. 38-41.

Essay, <u>Knoll Celebrates 75 Years of Bauhaus Design, 1919-1994</u>, New York: The Knoll Group, 1994, p. 83. (Tribute to the Bauhaus)

Interview with Ole Bouman and Roemer van Toorn, "Architecture for King Client," in <u>The Invisible In Architecture</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1994, pp. 116-127.

Interview with Fabio Oppici and Enrique Walker, "Entrevista a Denise Scott Brown," <u>Diseño</u>, July-Aug. 1994, pp. 98-105. (In Spanish, "Interview with Denise Scott Brown")

"Urban Design – The Private and Public Realm of America," <u>Polis</u>, September 1994, pp. 36-41. (Interview)

"Scott Brown, Denise," <u>Contemporary Architects</u>, 3rd edition, Muriel Emanuel, ed., New York: St. James Press, 1994, pp. 866-867.

1995

"Architecture in the Public Realm: A Public Discussion," <u>GSD News</u>, winter/spring 1995, pp. 20-27. (public spaces and the new Boston federal courthouse)

"Berlin When the Wall Comes Down," <u>Berlin, Berlin: Architecture for the New</u> <u>Century</u>, Berlin: Nishen, 1995, pp. 22-30. (in German, a publishing of Competition Entry)

"Breaking Down the Barriers between Theory and Practice," <u>Architecture</u>, vol. 84, no. 3, March 1995, pp. 43-47.

"The Diversity Between Us," in <u>Proceedings of AIA Diversity Conference, Building</u> <u>Bridges: Diversity Connections</u>, Washington: AIA, August 11-13, 1995, p. 21-22. (closing remarks from DSB, Honorary Conference Chair, see "The Power of Inner Diversity" for opening remarks) "Honor the mother," <u>APA Planning</u>, December 1995, p. 4-5. (DSB's answer when asked "to cite the single thing that would most improve our communities in the 21st century")

Interview with Evelina Francia, "Learning from Africa: Denise Scott Brown talks about her early experiences to Evelina Francia," <u>The Zimbabwean Review</u>, July, 1995, pp. 26-29.

"The Perelman Quadrangle as Campus Center," <u>University of Pennsylvania</u> <u>Almanac</u>, April 25, 1995, p. 3. (excerpts from report)

"The Power of Inner Diversity," <u>Proceedings of AIA Diversity Conference, Building</u> <u>Bridges: Diversity Connections</u>, Washington: AIA, August 11-13, 1995, p. 4-6. (publishing of opening address given by DSB, Honorary Conference Chair; see "The Diversity between Us" for closing remarks)

1996

Downes, Peggy, Ilene Tuttle, Patricia Faul, and Virginia Mudd, eds., <u>The New Older</u> <u>Woman: A Dialogue for the Coming Century</u>, Berkeley: Celestial Arts, 1996. (DSB participates in the dialogue and her career is described by editors)

Gattamorta, Gioia; Rivalta, Luca; Savio, Andrea, <u>Louis I. Kahn itinerari</u>, Rome: Officiana Edizioni, 1996, pp. 31-37, 232-234, 249-250, 255-256. (interview with DSB)

Interview with Carol Strickland, "A Planner Looks at State of the Cities," <u>The</u> <u>Christian Science Monitor</u>, March 28, 1996, pp. 10-11.

Interview with Robert Wojtowitz, "Mumford Symposium," <u>Penn in Ink</u>, February 1996, p.2.

"The Power of Inner Diversity," <u>AIArchitect</u>, May, 1996, p. 22. (DSB's opening address given by at 1995 Diversity Conference)

"Through the Looking Glass: Reply to Joan Ockman," <u>The Sex of Architecture</u>, Diana Agrest, Patricia Conway, Leslie Kanes Weisman, eds., New York: Harry N. Abrams, 1996, pp. 211-216.

"Working for Giuseppe Vaccaro," <u>Edilizia Popolare</u>, no. 243, January/February 1996, pp. 5-13. (in Italian, "Lavorando per Giuseppe Vaccaro")

1997

MacLean, Barbara Hutmacher, <u>"I Can't Do *What?*" Voices of Pathfinding Women</u>, Ventura, California: Pathfinder Publishing, 1997, pp. 96-110. (Interview and survey of DSB's career) **McQuate, Bridget**, "Women in Architecture: Protecting the Tower," <u>The Philadelphia</u> <u>Architect</u>, March 1997, p.1. (Interview with DSB)

<u>1998</u>

"Our Best Main Streets" (with Robert Venturi and Steven Izenour), <u>Travel and Leisure</u>, April 1998, pp. 105-107.

"Rethinking Designs of the 60s," <u>Yale Perspecta 29</u>, 1998, pp. 1-96. (DSB mentioned; 83-93 and *passim*; mentions RV, p. 51)

<u>1999</u>

"Focus on Family Space," in "Four Takes on a Brave New (Residential) World," <u>L.A.</u> <u>Times Magazine</u>, May 16, 1999, pp. 18-24. (DSB's brief essay part of special issue on Home & Design)

"The Hounding of the Snark," in <u>The Architecture of Science</u>, eds. Peter Galison and Emily Thompson, Cambridge, Mass.: The MIT Press, 1999, pp. 375-380 (reprinted in <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 60-68)

"Learning from Brinck," unpublished, March 1999. (Later published in 2003)

"Settlement Patterns: Throwing Stones," Perspecta 30, fall 1999, pp. 58-61.

"Three Encounters with Charles and Ray Eames," unpublished, July 6, 1999.

"Unpublished letter to David Owen," June 8, 1999. (letter prompted by Alex Shear describing RV and DSB's relationship with popular culture)

"With the Best Intentions: On Design Review," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, winter/spring 1999, pp. 37-42.

2000

"Between Three Stools" (excerpt) in <u>L'Architecture et La Ville Mélanges offerts á</u> <u>Bernard Huet</u>, Paris: École D'Architecture, 2000, pp.193-204. (in French, also includes RV's article "Sweet and Sour," 1994, see also: Section B)

"Philadelphia's Battle Against Blight: Define the issue and focus on maintenance," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, Chris Satullo, ed., May 7, 2000. (Article prompted by Harris Steinberg and Sandy Garz, who requested a reaction to Mayor Street's blight removal campaign, with photo)

2001

"Blurb," in <u>Designing for Diversity Gender, Race and Ethnicity in the Architectural</u> <u>Profession</u>, Kathryn Anthony, USA: University of Illinois Press, 2001. (blurb on the back cover) "Houses and Housing In The Late 20th Century and Beyond," in <u>American Home</u>, Wendell Garrett, David Larkin, and Michael Webb, eds., New York: Rizzoli/Universe Publishing, pp. 240-243, 2001.

2002

"De la place au sommet?" <u>Faces 51</u>, autumn 2002, pp. 28-35. (French translation of "Room at the Top? Sexism and the Star System in Architecture," translation done by Jean-Paul Jaccaud, includes images of recent work)

Interview with Jo Procter, "The Big Picture," <u>Williams Alumni Review</u>, winter 2002, p. 18-23. (Williams planning with several images from final report)

"Learning from Vaccaro," in <u>Giuseppe Vaccaro</u>, Marco Mulazzani ed., Milan: Electa, May 2002, pp. 66-75. (in Italian, "Imparare da Vaccaro")

"Measuring Downtown's Future," <u>New York Times</u>, August 16, 2002, (Web). (op-ed, future of the World Trade Center site)

"What Shall We Do About The World Trade Center?" <u>MetropolisMag.com</u>, April 8, 2002, < <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/wtc/wtc_denisescottbrown.html</u> > (RV contributed an article as well, see also: Section B)

2003

"About the Workshop," in <u>Continuità E Discontinuità: Vuoti urbani nel tessuto</u> <u>antico</u>, Cristiana Bedoni et al, eds., Rome: Editrice Librere Dedalo, 2003. (Continuity and Discontinuity: Voids in the Urban Fabric, produced for the International Design Workshop February/March 2001, University of Roma Tre)

"Activities as Patterns: Lessons About Architecture from Planning," <u>MetropolisMag.com</u>, February 2003. (DSB's "In Your Face" lecture, given September 2001)

Links: http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/index.html#activitiesaspatterns Link to DSB's images <u>http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/index_d.html</u> Link to Introduction

http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/index.html#introduction Link to RV's talk & images

http://www.metropolismag.com/html/vsba/robert_venturi.html

"A Buildable Dream for Penn's Landing," <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, February 24, 2003. (Includes link to VSBA's report: <u>http://go.philly.com/plreport</u>) <u>http://www.philly.com/mld/philly/5247886.htm</u>

"Buildings of Science," <u>The Scientist</u>, volume 17, issue 15, July 28, 2003.

"Learning from Brinck," in <u>Everyday America: Cultural Landscape Studies after</u> <u>J.B. Jackson</u>, eds. Chris Wilson and Paul Groth, Los Angeles: University of California Press, 2003, pp. 49-61.

"Learning From Pop," in <u>Architektur Theorie</u>, ed. Prof. Gerd De Bruyn, Basel: Birhauser, 2003. (in German, "Lernen vom Pop")

"The Philadelphia School," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, September 2003, p. 8. (article by RV also in issue, see also: Section B)

2004

"Architecture as Patterns and Systems, Learning From Planning," Part 2 of <u>Architecture as Signs and Systems: for a Mannerist Time</u>, Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, Cambridge, Mass.: The Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 2004, pp. 103-224. (see also: Section D)

"Disney Goes Pop," <u>Metropolis Magazine</u>, April 2004. ("The authors of <u>Learning</u> <u>from Las Vegas</u> – early proponents of the bold and the garish – take a look at King Mickey's latest resort," RV also wrote separate piece, see also: Section B)

"Internship at the Speed of Professional Practice," <u>Design Intelligence</u>, November 2004, Vol. 10, No. 11, pp. 8-9. (for "America's Best Architecture & Design Schools" issue)

2005

"Don't Celebrate All Dilworth Stood For," unpublished, 2005.

"So, do you like it?" <u>Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, July 31, 2005, p. C5. (comments on Cesar Pelli's new Cira Centre building in Philadelphia)

"Talking Sheds," <u>Architecture Week</u>, No. 234, April 6, 2005. < http://www.architectureweek.com/2005/0406/design_1-1.html >

"Thoughts on New Orleans," <u>Domus 885</u>, October 2005. (discussing next steps for planning in post-Katrina New Orleans)

"What Should New Orleans Do?" <u>Artforum</u>, December 2005, pp. 10, 264, 266, 268-69, 300, 308. (re-published in Dutch in <u>de Architect</u>, 2006; reprinted in <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 119-127)

"What's the Matter with Mannerism?" <u>Architecture</u>, May 2005, pp. 27,28. (excerpts from RV, DSB's <u>ASSFMT</u>)

<u>2006</u>

"The Art in Waste," in <u>Urban Distortions</u>, Ben Castro Terán and Juan López-Aranguren Blázquez, eds., Madrid: Basurama, 2006, pp. 14-38. (adapted from lecture given at Basurama Conference at La Casa Encendida, Madrid, 2006, in Spanish [pp. 14-26] and English [pp. 28-38]) (Later published with illustrations in Transdiscourse 1: Mediated Environments, 2010)

"Building a Future Without a Blueprint," <u>Washington Post</u>, January 1, 2006. p.B2. (Discusses how the demands of demography might affect urban development in the year 2030); <u>http://artforum.com/inprint/issue=201007&id=26154</u>

"Denise Scott Brown Points of View," <u>Domus 888</u>, January 2006, p. 10. (editors publish DSB's letter to Manuel Orazi thanking him for his review of <u>ASSFMT</u> in previous issue, DSB also clarifies definition of mannerism and collaborative work with RV)

"Foreword," in: <u>Contemporary Public Space Un-Volumetric Architecture</u>, by Aldo Aymonino and Valerio Paolo Mosco, Milan: Skira, 2006, pp. 9-13 (See also Writings about VSBA; reprinted in Italian and English for <u>Area</u>, July/August 2010, pp. 33-37) "In the past," <u>Building Design</u>, March 31, 2006. (DSB writes about continued influence of Modernism, Architects can still learn from Modernism)

Interview with Ellis Woodman, <u>Cities. Architecture and Society</u>, Venice: Fondazione La Biennale di Venezia 2006, p 84. (conversation on cities: Philadelphia, Las Vegas, Tokyo, and Shanghai)

"Is the future in the past?" <u>Building Design</u>, issue 1715, March 31, 2006, p. 15. (history of and what can be learned from Modernism, original manuscript called "Has Modernism Had its Day?")

"Tributes," <u>Penn Design Annual</u>, January 2006. p 10. (DSB pays tribute to David Crane, excerpt from <u>ASSFMT</u>)

"Urban Design at Fifty, and a Look Ahead," <u>Harvard Design Magazine</u>, spring/summer 2006, pp. 33-44. (Harvard's first Urban Design Conference, funding, cross professional integration, also discusses challenges when funding cut, goals for future of Urban Design. Reprinted as "Urban Design at Fifty: A Personal View," in: <u>Urban Design</u>, Alex Krieger and William S. Saunders, eds., Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Press, 2009, pp. 61-87)

"What Should New Orleans Do?" <u>de Architect</u>, February 2006, pp. 14-17. (in Dutch, "What moet New Orleans doen?" originally published in <u>Artforum</u>, 2005) <u>2007</u>

"A 1 in 500 Chance and the Urban System," <u>Space</u>, 473, April 2007, pp 6-7. (excerpt from "What Should New Orleans Do?" originally published in <u>Artforum</u>, 2005)

"Comments on the Design of the First Edition of *Learning from Las Vegas*," in <u>Supercrit #2: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown *Learning from Las Vegas*, eds. Kester Rattenbury and Samantha Hardingham, London: Routledge, 2007, pp. 17-18. (DSB comments on the first edition's design, layout, philosophical differences with MIT Press and graphic designer Muriel Cooper, and the redesigned second edition. See also sections A, E.)</u>

"Context in Context," <u>Context</u> (the Journal of AIA Philadelphia), spring 2007, pp. 42-43. (adapted excerpt from <u>ASSFMT</u>, with images and focus on Nikko)

"Drawing with Love," unpublished MS, 2007. (re-worked version of "The Drawing of Buildings," 1982, focusing on new folio of RV's sketches)

Interview with Pavlos Hatzopoulos, "Learning From...," <u>Re-public</u>, < http://www.republic.gr/en/?p=54 > October, 2007. (interview with DSB about architecture and its relationship to democracy and political conditions)

<u>Learning from Pop</u>, Barcelona: Editorial Gustavo Gili, SL, 2007. (booklet in Spanish, "Aprendiendo del Pop" originally published in <u>Casabella</u>, 1971)

"Learning from Pop," in <u>Essential Writings from Vitruvius to the Present: the</u> <u>Architecture Reader</u>, ed. A. Krista Sykes, New York: George Braziller, Inc., pp. 206-214. (DSB's essay is included in compendium as Chapter 23 of the book, essay was originally published in <u>Casabella</u> in 1971)

Lee, Sang, "Architecture of Iconography, Representation and Convention," in <u>The</u> <u>Domestic and the Foreign in Architecture</u>, eds. Sang Lee and Ruth Baumeister, Rotterdam: 101 Publishers, 2007, pp. 260-275. (interview with RV and DSB, subjects include representation and scenography in Las Vegas and Asia, cross-culturalism and cultural hegemony, design and administrative process, technology and materiality, the loft, the universal and local, process and patterns, and the computer. Includes images of Nikko, Tsinghua, and Lehigh Valley Hospital. Also in Writings About VSBA.)

"On Public Interior Space" (with Maurice Harteveld), <u>AA Files 56</u>, 2007, pp. 64-73. (an article in interview format that examines DSB's thoughts on interior space, the street-through-the-building concept, and its manifestation in VSBA work; includes project images and drawings, see also Section A)

"Studio: Architecture's Offering to Academe," unpublished, 2007. (adapted from the lecture given at the Parathesis Conference at Columbia University, February 4, 2006; published in <u>MAS Context</u> in 2021)

"Towards an Active Socioplastics," unpublished, 2007 (published in <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 22-54)

"Universitas Symposium: Second Working Session, Saturday, January 8, 1972" and "Universitas Symposium: Third Working Session, Sunday, January 9, 1972," in <u>The</u> <u>Unversitas Project: Solutions for a Post-Technological Society</u>, ed. Emilio Ambasz, New York: Museum of Modern Art, 2007, pp. 368-69, 407-08. (Advocating actionoriented education that goes beyond academic analysis, DSB poses questions on the definition of Universitas and suggests a working framework for the institution's development.)

2008

"Context and Complexity," in <u>Complexity: Design Strategy and World View</u>, eds. Andrea Gleiniger and Georg Vrachliotis, Boston: Birkhäuser, 2008, pp. 24-34. (published in German and English; originally appeared as Chapter 8 of <u>ASSFMT</u>, with images of Toulouse adapted from Ch. 9)

"Drawing with Love" In: <u>The Robert Venturi Sketch Collection</u>, 2008 (frontmatter; reworked version of "The Drawing of Buildings," 1982, focusing on new folio of RV's sketches) "Everyday," in <u>Crucial Words: Conditions for Contemporary Architecture</u>, eds. Gert Wingårdh and Rasmus Wærn, Basel: Birkhäuser, 2008. (DSB describes architecture of the everyday and learns from it as a designer)

"Functionalism, Yes Yes," <u>SPACE</u>, 487, August 2008, pp. 22-23.

"Learning from Pop," (excerpted) in <u>Architectural Theory, Volume II, An Anthology</u> <u>from 1871-2005</u>, eds. Harry Francis Mallgrave and Christina Contandriopoulos, Malden, Mass.: Blackwell Publishing, 2008, pp. 436-40. (also includes excerpts of RV's <u>C+C</u>, DSB and RV's "On Ducks and Decoration," and Kenneth Frampton's rebuttal to "Learning from Pop"; see also: Sections A, B, E)

<u>2009</u>

Endorsement for <u>Wrench in the System</u>, by Harold Hambrose, Hoboken, NJ: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 2009 (on dust jacket)

<u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009 (AA Words series #4; collection of DSB essays: "Invention and Tradition" (1986), "Towards an Active Socioplastics" (2007), "On Pop Art, Permissiveness, and Planning" (1969), "The Hounding of the Snark" (1999), "On Formal Analysis" (1979), "Sexism and the Star System" (1989), "The Making of an Eclectic" (1979), "A Worm's Eye View" (1984), "What Should New Orleans Do?" (2005), "Planning the Powder Room" (1967), "On Analysis and Design" (1970), "Words About Architecture" (2009))

Lafore, Benjamin and Aurélien Gillier, "The Prima Donnas Are All Male," <u>face b//</u> <u>architecture from the other side</u>, Paris: faceb_paris, 2009, pp. 2, 4, 8-71 (in English and French; interview with Denise Scott Brown)

"My Kind of Town," <u>Architecture Today</u>, No. 200, July 2009, p. 104-105 (DSB; re LV)

"Urban Design at Fifty: A Personal View," in: <u>Urban Design</u>, Alex Krieger and William S. Saunders, eds., Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Press, 2009, pp. 61-87 (Originally published as "Urban Design at Fifty, and a Look Ahead," <u>Harvard</u> <u>Design Magazine</u>, spring/summer 2006, pp. 33-44)

"Where's the Big Idea?" <u>RIBA Journal</u>, March 2009, pp. 46-48 (original title submitted was "What's the Big Idea?"); http://www.ribajournal.com/index.php/feature/article/rethink_march09/

"Words About Architecture," in: <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 145-153

2010

"The Art in Waste," In: Gleiniger, Andrea, et al, eds., <u>Transdiscourse 1: Mediated</u> <u>Environments</u>, Vienna: Springer-Verlag, 2010, pp. xxviii-xxix, 161-177, 184 (With illustrations. Previously published in <u>Urban Distortions</u>, Ben Castro Terán and Juan López-Aranguren Blázquez, eds., Madrid: Basurama, 2006, pp. 14-38.) **Books LLC**, <u>People of Zambian Heritage: British People of Zambian Descent, Robert Earnshaw, Robert John 'Mutt' Lange, Jeff Whitley, Denise Scott Brown</u>, Memphis, TN: Books LLC, 2010, p. 27-30;

<u>http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Denise%5FScott%5FBrown</u> (DSB bio & CV; print edition of online book; also in Writings about VSBA)

Class Day Address (notes), Graduation June 2010, Harvard Graduate School of Design, May 2010 (unpublished)

"Denise Scott Brown," in: "Antologia: Manuel Gausa, Wes Jones, Ilhyun Kim, Kengo Kuma, Luca Molinari, Juan Purcell, Denise Scott Brown, Vittorio Sermonti, James Wines," ed. Valerio Paolo Mosco, <u>Area</u>, July/August 2010, pp. 33-37 (in Italian and English, excerpted from DSB Foreword to <u>Contemporary Public Space Un-</u> <u>Volumetric Architecture</u>, by Aldo Aymonino and Valerio Paolo Mosco, Milan: Skira, 2006, pp. 9-13. See above, as well as Writings about VSBA)

"From Words to Buildings," <u>The Pennsylvania Gazette</u>, March/April 2010, pp. 17-18 (adapted from "Words About Architecture," <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 145-153); <u>http://www.upenn.edu/gazette/0310/expert.html</u>

"Latter-Day Las Vegas," <u>Architectural Record</u>, August 2010, p. 74

"The Lieb House," January 2010 (unpublished)

Marcus, Adam, "Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," <u>MUSEO</u>, Vol. XIV, April 2, 2010; <u>http://www.museomagazine.com/issue-14/denise-scott-brown-and-robert-venturi</u> (interview)

"A Philadelphia Story" (notes for a lecture given on occasion of receiving Bacon Prize, December 7, 2010; unpublished)

"Questions of Style," <u>ARTFORUM</u>, September 2010, pp. 254, 255, 264, 265, 352 (also in Writings about VSBA); <u>http://artforum.com/inprint/issue=201007&id=26154</u>

Tenenbaum, Jeremy, with Denise Scott Brown, "DevOut of the Ordinary," <u>Faith &</u> <u>Form</u>, Vol. XLIII, No. 2, 2010, pp. 18-21 (interview w/ RV & DSB re VSBA's religious architecture, specifically Episcopal Academy and Temple Beth El, as well as their personal thoughts re religion, design, and religious design) (also in Writings about VSBA)

"What We Learned: The Yale Las Vegas Studio & the Work of Venturi Scott Brown & Associates," <u>Retrospecta 2009-2010</u>, Cambridge, MA: Yale School of Architecture, 2010, p. 18-19 (includes interview w/ RV & DSB [edited by DSB] and insert section "Exhibition Checklist"; also in Writings about VSBA)

2011

Blanc, Françoise, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Learning from Shanghai," <u>Architecture Aujourd'hui</u>, No. 382, March-April 2011, pp. 16-43 (includes excerpts of DSB's essay "Words About Architecture," from <u>Having Words</u> [2009] and RV & DSB's essay, "Two Naifs in Japan," from <u>Iconography and Electronics Upon a</u> <u>Generic Architecture</u> [1996]) [also in Writings about VSBA & B] dos Sousa, Paulo, "Dialogue between Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," <u>Jornal Arquitectos</u>, No. 242, July/August/September 2011, pp. 32-33 (recorded March 4, 2011; in English & Portuguese; also in Writings about VSBA)

"Endnotes: Concluding Conversation between David Burney, Denise Scott Brown, Anthony Shorris, and Sarah Whiting," ed. Joy Knoblauch, <u>Princeton Conference on</u> <u>Public American Cities</u>, fall 2011 (DSB's participation in panel discussion)

Endorsement for <u>The Transatlantic Collapse of Urban Renewal</u>, by Christopher Klemek, Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 2011, on dust jacket (See also Writings about VSBA for expanded listing re DSB's role as advocate for communities along South Street during Philadelphia's fight against the Crosstown Expressway)

Erbani, Francesco, "La Post Citta," <u>La Repubblica</u>, Vol. 36, No. 26, February 1, 2011, p. 55 (interview w/ DSB; also in Writings about VSBA)

Figueira, Jorge, "Interview: Denise Scott Brown – I Encourage Young Women to Risk It and Young Men to Discipline Themselves," <u>Jornal Arquitectos</u>, No. 242, July/August/September 2011, pp. 28-31 (in English & Portuguese; also in Writings About VSBA)

"In defence of the Sainsbury Wing," ed. Ellis Woodman, <u>Building Design</u>, July 22, 2011, pp. 14-17 (DSB's reflections on the 20th anniversary of the opening of the Sainsbury Wing)

Kullack, Tanja, <u>Architecture: A Woman's Profession</u>, Berlin: Jovis Verlag, 2011, pp. 40-41, 45-46, 113-114, 126-127, 132, 134-139, 149-150, 170-172 (English and German editions; changing demographic toward more women entering field of architecture and how that stands to change the profession; includes segments by DSB; also in Writings about VSBA)

McGetrick, Brendan, "Interview: Denise Scott Brown, Philadelphia – Beijing, April 10th, 2011," <u>Domus China</u>, No. 055, July 2011, pp. 129-144 (in Chinese with English introduction; interview w/ DSB re. growing up in post-war South Africa, researching in America, and working in China; also in Writings about VSBA)

Micheli, Silvia, ed., "Learning from Denise Scott Brown," gizmoweb, December 13, 2010; <u>http://www.gizmoweb.org/2010/12/learning-from-denise-scott-brown/</u> (interview w/ DSB, conducted June 24, 2010; also in Writings about VSBA)

"Our Postmodernism," In: <u>Postmodernism: Style and Subversion 1970-1990</u>, ed. Glenn Adamson and Jane Pavitt, London: V&A Publishing, 2011, pp. 106-111 (essay in catalogue for exhibition running September 24, 2011 through January 8, 2012)

"Profile: Denise Scott Brown," <u>Wits Weekly</u>, Issue 29, August 10, 2011; <u>http://www.wits.ac.za/newsroom/newsitems/201108/13487/news_item_13487.html</u> (enewsletter that links to DSB bio and video address on occasion of her receiving Honorary Doctor of Architecture degree, July 21, 2011; also in Writings about VSBA)

Scott Brown, Denise, and Manuel Orazi, "Letter from Las Vegas," ed. Anna Foppiano, <u>ABITARE</u>, No. 516, October 2011, pp. 82-91 (in English and Italian) "To University of Witswatersrand from Denise Scott Brown," July 21, 2011, <u>https://vsba.sharefile.com/d/s8911e34649b498f8</u> (video address, with transcript, on the occasion of receiving honorary doctorate in architecture)

"To the University of the Witwatersrand, from Denise Scott Brown: 21 July 2011," <u>Architecture South Africa</u>, September/October 2011, pp. 10-11 (transcript of video address; see above in Writings by DSB)

"Toward an Active Socioplastics," In: Merlin Chowkwanyun and Randa Serhan, eds., <u>American Democracy and the Pursuit of Equality</u>, Boulder: Paradigm Publishers, 2011, pp. 73-98, 277 (revised and expanded version of essay by same title published in DSB's <u>Having Words</u>, London: Architectural Association, 2009, pp. 22-54)

"Women in Architecture" (working title), <u>Architect & Builder Magazine</u> (forthcoming, 2011)

2012

<u>Architectural Association Publications Catalogue</u>, London: Autumn 2012, pp. 30-31; http://www.aaschool.ac.uk/downloads/AAPublications/

AA_Publications_Catalogue_12-13.pdf (Highlights Denise Scott Brown publication; <u>Having Words</u>, 2009)

Baruffi, Kathy, "Insider's Guide to Philadelphia," Wall Street Journal, May 18, 2012; http://online.wsj.com/article/SB10001424052702304743704577384031369215446.ht ml?KEY

WORDS=denise+scott+brown#articleTabs%3Darticle (DSB among those interviewed re favorite places in Philadelphia to visit; also in Writings about VSBA)

"Common Concerns," in <u>Common Ground: A Critical Reader</u>, eds. David Chipperfield, Shumi Bose and Kieran Long, Venice: Marsilio, November 13, 2012. pp. 159-168. (Essay by Denise Scott Brown)

"FUSE: In, Re, De, Pro, Con," Columbia University GSAPP, October 3, 2012; http:// www.youtube.com/watch?v=X_-6KKw0SUg (Lecture by Denise Scott Brown)

Interview footage, in: <u>Architect Michael Graves: A Grand Tour</u>, Geoffrey Baer, Dan Andries, and Liz Reeves, Producers, Chicago: WTTW, forthcoming, 2012 (documentary film; features brief interview footage of DSB; also in Writings About VSBA)

"Invention and Tradition," in <u>Mas Context</u>, ed. Paul Mougey, Chicago: MAS-studio publishing, No. 13 / Ownership, Spring 2012, pp. 6-31 <u>http://www.mascontext.com/issues/13-ownership-spring-12/invention-and-tradition/</u> (Essay by Denise Scott Brown, previously published; see 1986 citation above for complete listings)

McGetrick, Brendan, "Interview: Denise Scott Brown, Philadelphia – Beijing, April 10th,

2011," <u>Domus China</u>, No. 055, July 2011, pp. 129-144 (Interview with Denise Scott Brown published April 10, 2011 in <u>Domus China</u> by Brendan McGetrick, republished in English in Domus Online Issue November 30, 2012)

Millard, Bill, "The Mosque that Might Have Been," <u>Oculus: Reports from the Field</u>; May 9,

2012; http://www.aiany.org/eOCULUS/newsletter/?p=13238 (DSB participated in panel discussion of 1982 VRSB Baghdad mosque project)

"Sexism and Star System in Architecture," in <u>CRITICAT 10</u>, ed. Valéry Didelon, Paris:

2012, pp. 64-77 (French translation) (Originally written in 1975, first published <u>Architecture: A Place for Women</u>, ed. Ellen Perry Berkeley, 1989 and <u>Having Words</u>, Denise Scott Brown, 2009)

Van Raaij, Michiel, <u>The Building as Ornament</u>, Amsterdam: NAi Publishers, January 2013 (Interview w/ DSB conducted September 23, 2012)

"What Did You Learn?" in: <u>After Las Vegas</u>, ed. Stanislaus von Moos, New Haven: Yale University Press (forthcoming, 2012; proceedings of Yale symposium, "Architecture After Las Vegas," held January 2010)

Williamson, James F., "Louis I. Kahn's Lasting Legacy: the Master's Class at the University of Pennsylvania," September 20, 2012; (Unpublished, interviews DSB and her thoughts on the professorship of Louis Kahn)

<u>2013</u>

Anderton, Frances, and Guy Horton, "Denise Scott Brown and the "Forgetting" of Women Architects," <u>KCRW's Design & Architecture</u>, June 17, 2013; <u>http://blogs.kcrw.com/dna/denise-scott-brown-and-the-forgetting-of-women-architects</u> (Interview with DSB)

Galvan, Cristina Guadalupe, "Sprawl and Renewal: Urban Madness. Part 1/ Learning From Levittown" <u>DAMn°36</u>, January/February 2013 (Interview with DSB and Herbert Gans)

McCarthy, Annie, "A Conversation," <u>A Guide to the Dirty South: Atlanta</u>, June 18 2013; <u>http://anniebmccarthy.com/a-conversation</u> (Interview with DSB)

Miranda, Carolina A., "Q & A Denise Scott Brown," <u>ARCHITECT Magazine</u>, April 5, 2013; <u>http://www.architectmagazine.com/design/denise-scott-brown-interview.aspx</u> (Also published in <u>Residential Architect</u>, April 5, 2013; <u>http://www.residentialarchitect.com/design/denise-scott-brown-interview.aspx?rssLink=Denise+Scott+Brown+Interview</u>)

Mozga-Gorecka, Maja, "Interview with Denise Scott Brown," <u>Architektura Murator</u>, 2013 (forthcoming)

"Reclaiming Frank's Seat at the Table," in <u>Josef Frank: Writings, Volume 1</u>; Published Writings 1910-1930, Tano Bojankin, Christopher Long, and Iris Meder, eds. Vienna: Metro Verlag, 2012, pp 20-45. (Essay by DSB in German and English, <u>Josef Frank: Writings, Volume 2</u>; Published Writings 1931-1965, published February 10, 2013. Republished in Very Vary Veri issue 3 in 2017)

Rellensmann, Luise, "Into The Desert: Denise Scott Brown on Ed Ruscha, the desert, and bitter old men," <u>Uncube Magazine</u>, July 2013, No. 12, pp. 5-19; <u>http://www.uncubemagazine.com/magazine-12-10004183.html#!/page1</u> (Also published in German in <u>BauNetz</u>, July 25, 2013; <u>http://www.baunetz.de/meldungen/Meldungen-</u> Into the Desert... feat. Denise Scott Brown 3261417.html) (Interview with DSB)

"Towards an 'Active Socioplastics'," in American Democracy and the Pursuit of Equality; Merlin Chowkanyun and Randa Serhan, eds. Boulder: Paradigm Publishers, 2013, pp.73 – 98 Chapter excerpting DSB's essay Towards and Active Socioplastics)

Varsolona, Sean, "Still Learning: An Interview with Denise Scott Brown," <u>Planetizen</u>, April 19, 2013; <u>http://www.planetizen.com/node/61985</u> (Interview with DSB)

Vasconcelos, Diogo, et al, "Denise Scott Brown," Revista Nu, No. 40, February 2013, pp. 28-35 (Originally published in Revist Nu No. 34, October 2010)

2014

"Crit memories: Denise Scott Brown," <u>The Architects' Journal</u>, July 25, 2014, p. 50; <u>http://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/student/crit-memories-foster-rogers-libeskind-and-scott-brown/8666176.article</u>

"I Shook Hands with Mandela and de Klerk Today'," <u>Huffington Post Blog</u>, January 9, 2014; <u>http://www.huffingtonpost.com/denise-scott-brown/mandela-and-de-klerk-</u> <u>b_4564133.html</u> (Original manuscript written in 1993, published on HuffPo shortly after Mandela's death)

"Invenzione e Tradizione," <u>alfabeta2</u>, translated by Riccardo Salvi, 2014; <u>http://www.alfabeta2.it/2014/06/08/invenzione-tradizione/</u>

"Invenzione e Tradizione/Invention and Tradition," in Ricardo Salvi, <u>Identity</u> <u>Matters: Architettura tra individualismo e omologazione/Architecture between</u> <u>individualism and homologation</u>, Milan: FrancoAngeli, 2014

"On Analysis and Design (1970)," <u>Praznine</u>, Ljubljana, 2014, pp. 68-74 (Essay written in 1970, republished)

"Quote #99 – Denise Scott Brown," <u>ILikeArchitecture.net</u>, February 6, 2013; <u>http://www.ilikearchitecture.net/2014/02/quote-99-denise-scott-brown/</u> (Quote by Denise)

Salomon, Stephanie and Steve Kroeter, "Still Learning from Denise Scott Brown: 45 Years of learning from Las Vegas," <u>Designers and Books</u>, January 7, 2014; http://www.designersandbooks.com/blog/still-learning-from-denise-scott-brown (Interview with DSB) Vassallo, Jesús, "Signs in Sand," Harvard Design Magazine, Spring/Summer 2014,

pp. 113-124. (features photographs by DSB) – see also BIBLIO A

2015

Stein, Amelia, "Denise Scott Brown: Space and Work," <u>Apartamento magazine</u>, Winter 2015 (interview with DSB at home)

Williams, Sarah, "Mind the gap," <u>LEAF Review</u>, November 2015; <u>http://viewer.zmags.com/publication/5370f829#/5370f829/46</u>

<u>2016</u>

Farrow, Claire, "Denise Scott Brown," <u>Childhood Recollections: Memory in Design</u>, London: Roca London Gallery, 2016 (contains excerpts from Wayward Eye and other texts in addition to interview with curator Claire Farrow)

"From Venice to Venice Beach: Denise Scott Brown's Wayward Eye," <u>Metropolis</u> <u>Magazine online</u>, July 8, 2016'_http://www.metropolismag.com/July-August-2016/From-Venice-to-Venice-Beach-Denise-Scott-Browns-Wayward-Eye/ "Studio: Architecture's Offering to Academe," <u>ARPA Journal</u>, Issue 4, May 2, 2016; <u>http://arpajournal.net/wp-content/uploads/2016/05/Denise-Scott-Brown-Studio-ARPA-Journal.pdf</u>

Korody, Nicholas, "Learning from 'Learning from Las Vegas' with Denise Scott Brown, part 1: The Foundation" <u>Archinect.com</u>, September 28, 2016; <u>http://archinect.com/features/article/149970924/learning-from-learning-from-las-vegas-with-denise-scott-brown-part-i-the-foundation</u>

Korody, Nicholas, "Learning from 'Learning from Las Vegas' with Denise Scott Brown, part 2: Pedagogy" <u>Archinect.com</u>, October 5, 2016; <u>http://archinect.com/features/article/149971833/learning-from-learning-from-las-vegas-with-denise-scott-brown-part-2-pedagogy</u>

Korody, Nicholas, "Learning from 'Learning from Las Vegas' with Denise Scott Brown, part 3: Research" <u>Archinect.com</u>, October 5, 2016; <u>http://archinect.com/features/article/149977368/learning-from-learning-from-las-vegas-in-conversation-with-denise-scott-brown-part-3-research</u>

Kulić, Vladimir and Mira Stanić, "Form, Forces and Functions/Forma, sile i funkcije," <u>Oris 100</u>, 2016 (interview with DSB)

Salomon, Stephanie and Steve Kroeter, "You Are What You Read: A New Book Sries from Designers & Books – Special Preview from Denise Scott Brown," <u>Designers &</u> <u>Books</u>, November 16, 2016; <u>http://www.architecturalrecord.com/articles/12003-</u> <u>complexity-and-contradiction-in-architecture-at-50</u> **Tuite, Colleen and Cameron Blaylock**, "Being Denise Scott Brown," <u>Lobby</u>, No. 4/Spring/Summer 2016 "Abundance," pp. 22-21 (interview with DSB at home)

2017

"50 years of Complexity and Contradiction: Denise Scott Brown's response," <u>The</u> <u>Architectural Review online</u>, January 4, 2017; <u>https://www.architectural-</u> <u>review.com/rethink/50-years-of-complexity-and-contradiction-denise-scott-browns-</u> <u>response/10016105.article?blocktitle=Venturi-+-Scott-Brown&contentID=18231</u>

"Reclaiming Frank's Seat at the Table," <u>Very Vary Veri</u> 3 (Harvard University Graduate School of Design), pp. 83-96 (reprint, originally published 2012)

<u>2018</u>

"Downtown Denise Scott Brown," exhibit, Architekturzentrum Wien, November 11, 2018-March 3, 2019; https://www.azw.at/en/event/die-welt-von-denise-scott-brown-ambrunnenplatz/

"Interview with Denise Scott Brown," in <u>The Ordinary</u>: Recording edited by Enquire Walker. New York: Columbia Books on Architecture and the City, 2018: 27-46

"Learning from Las Vegas," 99 Percent Invisible, April 9, 2018 (A podcast episode interviewing DSB)

"Wayward Denise Scott Brown, 1950s to 1960s," exhibit, the University of the Arts, July 10-August 27, 2018 (exhibition displaying photographs by DSB in conjunction with her Honorary Doctorate from the University of the Arts); <u>http://events.arts.ac.uk/event/2018/7/10/Wayward-Denise-Scott-Brown/</u>

<u>Denise Scott Brown, Wayward Eye,</u> edited by Andrés F Ramíres, PLANE-SITE, 2018 (published on occasion of the exhibition Denise Scott Brown, Wayward Eye for Betts Project, London)

<u>From Soane to the Strip</u>, edited by Thomas Weaver, Sir John Soane's Museum, 2018 (published from a pre-recorded lecture and conversation with Thomas weaver for the presentation of the second Soane Medal in 2018)

<u>2019</u>

<u>Influences</u>, (unpublished)

Korody, (unpublished)

"Las Vegas Learning, Las Vegas Teaching," in <u>Eyes that Saw</u> edited by Stanislaus von Moos and Martino Stierli, New Haven: Yale School of Architecture, 2018 (unpublished)

Scott Brown, Denise, "Ideas for a Challenged Architecture," Royal Academy: What is

Radical Today?, 6 September - 7 November 2019, The Architecture Studio, The Dorfman Senate Rooms, Burlington Gardens, Royal Academy of Arts

Wayward Eye, Photographs 1950-1970, Princeton Architectural Press (unpublished)

2021

"Studio: architecture's offering to academe," <u>MAS Context</u>, May 26, 2021; <u>https://www.mascontext.com/observations/studio-architectures-offering-to-academe/</u> (unpublished, 2007; adapted from the lecture given at the Parathesis Conference at Columbia University, February 4, 2006; republished in 2021 in <u>MAS Context</u>)

2022

<u>Denise Scott Brown: In Other Eyes, Portraits of an Architect,</u> edited by Frida Grahn, Basel, Switzerland : Birkhäuser, 2022. (collection of essays on DSB's life and work)

"Sainsbury Wing: Objection from Denise Scott Brown," <u>MAS Context</u>, November 26, 2022; <u>https://mascontext.com/observations/sainsbury-wing-objection-from-denise-scott-brown</u> (DSB's response to Selldorf's renovation of VSBA's National Gallery Sainsbury Wing)

<u>1968</u>

"A Significance for A&P Parking Lots, or Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Forum</u>, March 1968, pp. 37-43ff. (Reprinted in <u>Lotus</u>, 1968, pp. 70-91 & <u>Time-Saver</u> <u>Standards for</u>

<u>Urban Design</u>, 2003, pp. 3.6-1-3.6-12. German translation, <u>Werk</u>, April 1969, pp. 256-266.

Reprinted in Avermaete, Tom, et al, <u>Architectural Positions: Architecture</u>, <u>Modernity and the Public Sphere</u>, Amsterdam, SUN Publishers, 2009, pp. 291-298.)

<u>1969</u>

"Der Parkplatz von Atlantic & Pacific oder: Was lehrt uns Las Vegas?," <u>Werk</u>, No. 4, April 1969, pp. 257-266.

"Learning from Lutyens," <u>Journal of the Royal Institute of British Architects</u>, August 1969, pp. 353-354; reprinted in <u>Immagini Del Post-Moderno</u>, Venice: Edizioni Cluva, 1983, pp. 251-257. (Rejoinder to the Smithsons' interpretation of Sir Edwin Lutyens) (Reprinted in

<u>A+U</u> December, 1981, pp. 8-11 [in Japanese] and pp. 193-194 [in English.]) (Reprinted in <u>Immagini del Post-Moderno</u>, 1983 [in Italian.])

"Mass Communications on the People Freeway, or, Piranesi is Too Easy," <u>Perspecta</u> <u>12</u>, 1969, pp. 49-56. (In conjunction with Bruce Adams, third year studio project at Yale, includes program extracts by DSB)

<u>1970</u>

"Co-op City. Learning to Like it," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, vol. 51 no. 2, 1971, pp.64-73.

"Reply to Pawley -- 'Leading from the Rear'," <u>Architectural Design</u>, July 1970, pp. 4, 370.

(Reply to "Leading from the Rear," <u>Architectural Design</u>, January 1970)

1971

<u>Aprendiendo de Todas Las Cosas</u>, Xavier Sust and Beatriz de Moura, trans. (Barcelona: Tusquets Editor, 1971). (In Spanish, selected essays)

"Some Houses of Ill-Repute: A Discourse with Apologia on Recent Houses of Venturi and Rauch," <u>Perspecta 13/14</u>, 1971, pp. 259-267.

"Ugly and Ordinary Architecture, or the Decorated Shed," Part I, <u>Architectural</u> <u>Forum</u>, November 1971, pp. 64-67; Part II, <u>Architectural Forum</u>, December 1971, pp. 48-53. (Discussion, January 1972, p. 12)

"Yale Mathematics Building," unpublished, 1971.

1972

<u>Learning from Las Vegas</u> (with Steven Izenour). Cambridge, Mass.: MIT Press, 1972.

(Quotes from <u>LLV</u> & DSB on design review boards published in <u>Property</u>, Second Edition, by

Jesse Dukeminier and James E. Krier, Boston, MA & Toronto, Ont.: Little, Brown and

Company, 1988, pp. 1195-1196) (Also in Japanese, 1978; Spanish, 1998; French, 1977;

German, 1979; Italian, 1985 and 2010; Serbo-Croatian, 1988; Turkish, 1993; Hebrew, 2008; Chinese, Portuguese [in the near future].)

<u>1973</u>

"Bicentenaire de L'Independence Americaine," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui,</u> November 1973, pp. 63-69.

Cook, John W. and Heinrich Klotz, <u>Conversations With Architects.</u> New York: Praeger

Publishers, Inc., 1973. Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, reprinted as

"Ugly is Beautiful: The Main Street School of Architecture," <u>The Atlantic Monthly</u>, May 1973, pp. 33-43.

<u>1974</u>

"Functionalism, Yes, But..." in <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u> (<u>A+U</u>), November 1974, pp. 33-34.

(included within profile of Venturi and Rauch work from 70-74, see also section A, 1974.

Essay re-printed in <u>Architecturas Bis</u>, January 1975, pp. 1-2; in <u>A+U</u> December 1981, pp. 6-7 [in Japanese] and p. 192 [in English.])

<u>1976</u>

Lipstadt, Helene R., "Interview with R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown," <u>Architecture</u>, <u>Mouvement</u>, <u>Continuite</u>, June 1976, pp. 95-102.

<u>1977</u>

"Funktionalismus ja, abe....," <u>Werk-Archithese</u>, March 1977, pp. 32-35.

<u>Learning from Las Vegas, The Forgotten Symbolism of Architectural Form</u>, revised edition

(with Steven Izenour). Cambridge, Mass.: MIT Press, 1977. (Also in Japanese, 1978;

Spanish, 1978; French, 1977; German, 1979; Italian, 1985; Serbo-Croatian, 1988; Korean,

1979; Turkish, 1993; Spanish reprint 1998; German reprint, 2000; Chinese, 2005; new

Italian edition, 2010) (Quotes from $\underline{\mathrm{LLV}}$ & DSB on design review boards published in

<u>Property</u>, Second Edition, by Jesse Dukeminier and James E. Krier, Boston, MA & Toronto, Ont.: Little, Brown and Company, 1988, pp. 1195-1196)

<u>1979</u>

"Les Signes Urbains ou Le Nouveau Symbolisme," <u>Affichage</u>, July 1979, pp. 13-19. (Interview with Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown, and Steven Izenour)

<u>1980</u>

"Interview, Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>The Harvard Architecture</u> <u>Review</u>, Vol. 1, Spring 1980, pp. 228-239.

<u>1983</u>

"Process and Symbol in the Design of Furniture for Knoll," <u>Venturi Collection</u>, New York: Knoll International, 1983. Catalog of collection.

<u>1984</u>

"Process and Symbol in the Design of Furniture for Knoll," <u>SD</u> (Space Design), October 1984, pp. 42-53. (Authorship incorrectly attributed to Robert Venturi only.)

<u>A View from the Campidoglio: Selected Essays, 1953-1984</u>, New York: Harper & Row, 1984.

1985

Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown interviewed by Barbaralee Diamonstein for <u>American Architecture Now II</u>. New York: Rizzoli, 1985.

<u>1986</u>

Forty, Adrian, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown on the National Gallery Extension," <u>Artscribe International</u>, September/October 1986, pp. 32-34. (Interview)

Owen, Mike, "Best of Both Architectural Worlds," <u>The Sun News</u> [Myrtle Beach, SC], June 12, 1986, p. 17-C. (Interview with RV and DSB)

1987

Latham, Ian, "London Calling," <u>Building Design</u>, May 1, 1987, p. 16. (National Gallery; interview with RV and DSB)

"Soane and Architects Today," <u>Soane and After: The Architecture of Dulwich</u> <u>Picture</u>

<u>Gallery</u>, London: Dulwich Picture Gallery, 1987, exhibition catalogue. (Commentary by RV/DSB on p. 96)

<u>1989</u>

Garcia dos Santos, Laymert, "Robert Venturi e Denise Scott Brown," <u>America</u> <u>Depoimentos</u>, 1989, pp. 129-132. (Description of RV and DSB, and interview with them both. Companion book to TV series about America shown in Brazil.) (In Portuguese)

Wissinger, Joanna, "Like an Answered Prayer: Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown and

Post-Modern Architecture," <u>The Silent Baroque</u>, Christian Leigh, ed., Salzburg: Thaddaeus Ropac, 1989, pp. 109-112. (Interview with RV and DSB)

<u>1990</u>

"Discussion: Diversity in Houses," <u>Mitsui Home International Residential Design</u> <u>Competition, 1989</u>, Tokyo: Mitsui Home Co. Ltd., 1990, pp. 34-50. (discussion with RV, DSB, Tadashi Nagai, and Kunihiko Hayakawa; in Japanese and English)

Interview with Kurt Anderson, "Architects' Forum," <u>Architectural Digest</u>, February 1990, pp. 68-82.

Interview with Toshio Nakamura, "JA Interview: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," Japan Architect, May 1990, pp. 6-8.

Interview with Noriyuki Yasuyama, "Super Close-Up I, Interview: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>at</u>, May 1990, pp. 7-17. (in Japanese)

"Re-Evaluation: Esther McCoy and the Second Generation," <u>Progressive</u> <u>Architecture</u>, February 1990, pp. 118-119.

<u>1991</u>

"Architecture as Elemental Shelter, the City as Valid Deacon," <u>Architectural Design</u> <u>Profile No. 94 -- New Museums</u>, pp. 8-13, 1991. (Sainsbury Wing)

"Architecture, Design, Fabric," <u>An Industrious Art: Innovation in Pattern and Print</u> <u>at The Fabric Workshop</u>, edited by Marion Boulton Stroud, New York: W. W. Norton, 1991, pp. 2631.

Barrière, Philippe, and Sylvia Lavin, "Entre Imagination Sociale et Architecture,"

<u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, February 1991, pp. 92-104. (Interview with Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi.)

Iovine, Julie V. and Michael McDonough, "The Met Grill," <u>Metropolitan Home</u>, April 1991, pp. 120-124. (Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown)

"Two Naifs in Japan," <u>Architecture and Decorative Arts - Venturi Scott Brown and Associates</u>, Tokyo: Kajima Institute Publishing Co. Ltd., 1991, pp. 7-24. (published in <u>Iconography</u> and also published in <u>Materia</u>, December 1998)

Lynham, Tom, and Sara Stallard, "Robert Venturi y Denise Scott Brown - Desde la polemica," <u>Diseno Interior</u>, October 1991, pp. 70-73. (Interview with R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown, re: Sainsbury Wing, National Gallery of London) (In Spanish)

<u>1992</u>

"Architecture as Elemental Shelter, The City As Valid Decon," <u>Venturi, Scott Brown</u> <u>and</u>

<u>Associates 5-21 - 5/31 1992 Seoul Arts Center, Art Museum</u>, Korea: Plus Publishing Co.,

1992. (Originally published in Architectural Design) (Exhibition catalog - also includes DSB's Public Realm) (English & Korean)

"Houses of Ill-Repute," <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates:</u> <u>On Houses and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, p. 38. (Originally published in <u>Learning from Las Vegas</u>, 1972)

"The Home," (Signs of Life: Symbols in the American City) <u>Venturi, Scott Brown</u> <u>and</u>

<u>Associates:</u> On Houses and Housing, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, p. 58

Kuroishi, Izumi, "Louis I. Kahn, as told by Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Of course we have learned from Kahn, but we also influenced him," <u>AT Architecture</u> <u>Magazine</u> Sept. 1992, pp. 22-9. (In Japanese)

"Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown Interview with Robert Maxwell," <u>Architectural Design Profile No. 98</u>, 1992, pp. 8-15.

Yasuyama, Noriyuki, "Super Close-Up I, Interview: Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>at</u>, May 1990, pp. 7-17. (In Japanese)

<u>1993</u>

"Foreign Cuts," <u>RIBA Journal</u>, November 1993, p 90. (Excerpted from RV and DSB comments in <u>L'Architecture D'Aujourd'hui</u> about alterations to Kahn's Salk Institute)

"Genius Betrayed", <u>Architecture</u>, July 1993, p. 43. (Proposed Salk Institute addition and responding article by Dr. Brian Henderson, Salk Institute president.)

"Remarques," <u>L'Architecture D'Aujourd'hui</u>, No. 288, September 1993, pp. 36-37. (Alterations to Kahn's Salk Institute) (in French and English)

Foreword (with Steven Izenour), <u>Viva Las Vegas</u> by Alan Hess, San Francisco: Chronicle Books, 1993, p. 7.

<u>1994</u>

Fausch, Deborah, "Fabrication in a Conversation with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott

Brown," <u>Architecture: In Fashion</u>, Deborah Fausch, Paulette Singley, Rodolphe El-Khoury, Ziv Efrat, eds. (Princeton, NJ: Princeton Architectural P., 1994) pp. 362-375. (Excerpts from a discussion on fashion and architecture, Princeton U., Dec. 9, 1990)

Interview with Carolina Vaccaro, "La Strada Secondo Robert Venturi e Denise Scott Brown,"

<u>Arredo Urbano</u> 52 (March 1994), pp 72-85. (In Italian) (Illustrations of National Gallery; Whitehall Ferry Terminal; Hotel du Departement de la Haute Garonne, Toulouse; and others)

Interview with Vincente Verdú, "El 'decons' es otro 'déco,"" <u>El Pais</u>, January 22, 1994., p. 21. (in Spanish)

Meninato, Pablo, "En vivo y en directo" <u>Summa</u> 9 (October/November 1994), pp. 62-71. (In Spanish; interview with RV and DSB, with photos of Children's Museum of Houston, Charles

P. Stevenson Jr. Library at Bard College, Whitehall Ferry Terminal)

"The Whitehall Ferry Terminal in Lower Manhattan," <u>The New City, The American</u> <u>City</u>, Miami: University of Miami School of Architecture, 1994, pp.97-105.

<u>1995</u>

"Architecture and Decorative Arts: Two Naifs in Japan," <u>Louisiana Revy</u>, June 1995, pp. 4-9. (in Danish)

"Toward a Scenographic Architecture for Today: Generic form with Ordinary Extraordinary Signs," <u>Sekai</u>, Feb. 1995, pp. 290-300. (In Japanese; Nikko Kirifuri Resort)

<u>1996</u>

Garfield, Donald, "The Next Thing Now: Designing the 21st-Century Museum," <u>Museum News</u>, Jan./Feb., 1996, pp. 43-45. (Interview with RV and DSB)

"Las Vegas After its Classic Age," <u>Domus</u>, November 1996, pp. 9-12. (in Italian and English)

"Las Vegas After its Golden Age," <u>Neon</u> [Nevada State Council on the Arts] Winter 19951996, pp. 2-5.

Nesbitt, Kate, ed., <u>Theorizing A New Agenda for Architecture: An Anthology of</u> <u>Architectural Theory 1965-1995</u>, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 1996, pp. 310321. (Republishing of "A Significance for A&P Parking Lots, or Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Architectural Forum</u>, March 1968, pp. 37-43ff.)

"Tribute to Lee H. Nelson," <u>APT Bulletin</u>, 1996, p. 9. (DSB and RV give tribute to Lee Nelson)

<u>1997</u>

Diamonstein, Barbaralee, "Conversation with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," <u>Singular Voices: Conversations with Americans Who Make a Difference</u>, New York: Harry N. Abrams, Inc, 1997, pp. 170-185.

<u>1998</u>

Russell, James S., "VSBA Today," <u>Architectural Record</u>, February 1998, pp. 58-67 ff. (interview with RV and DSB; features Disney Gas Station, GVC, POH, Whitehall, Nikko, Trabant Center)

<u>1999</u>

Campanelli, Alessandro Pergoli, "Intervista a Robert Venturi," <u>AR</u>, September-October 1999, pp. 35-40. (Interview w/ RV+DSB, in Italian)

2000

Rhinehart, Raymond P., <u>Princeton University: The Campus Guide: An Architectural</u> <u>Tour</u>, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 2000, p. ix. (Forward by RV and DSB)

Vaccaro, Carolina, ed., <u>Venturi • Scott Brown: Maniera del Moderno</u>, Rome: Editori Laterza, 2000. (Italian; preface by Vaccaro; features RV's "Agro / Dolce" & "Un Manifesto Non Troppo Gentile"; DSB's "L'ambito Pubblico, Il Settore Pubblico e Il Pubblico Interesse Nel Progretto Urbano"; and RV & DSB's "Premessa" and "Due 'Naifs' in Giappone") <u>Lernen von Las Vegas: Zur Ikonographie und Architektursymbolik der</u> <u>Geschaftsstadt</u> (with Steven Izenour), Basel: Birkhauser, 2000. (German edition of LLV)

<u>2001</u>

Koolhaas, Rem, and Hans Ulrich Obrist, "Relearning from Las Vegas," <u>Harvard</u> <u>Design School Guide to Shopping</u> vol.2 (edited by Chuihua Judy Chung, Jeffery Inaba, Rem Koolhaas, Sze Tsung Leong,) Köln: Taschen, 2001, pp. 590-617. (Interview)

"Las Vegas after Its Classic Age," (with Steven Izenour), <u>View on Colour</u>, issue 18, January 2001, pp. 70-73. (Vegas revisited)

"Leslie Gallery Dilworth Interviews Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown," <u>Messages</u> (SEGD publication), July-August 2001, pp.28-29. (Interview prompted by PMA opening -discusses signage & interest in the everyday)

2002

Spier, Steven, ed., "Mess is More," <u>Urban Visions</u>, Liverpool: Liverpool University Press,

2002, pp. 149-164. (East vs. West, several photos of Nikko, includes text excerpt from Two

Naifs)

Stierli, Martino, "Rome in Mind", October 2002. (Master's Thesis - student of von Moos -- includes interview with RV & DSB)

2003

Bernstein, Fred A., "An Elite Contest For a Growing U.N.," <u>The New York Times</u> <u>Magazine</u>, August 21, 2003. (RV and DSB quoted about not competing for new UN building in NYC)

Issenberg, Sasha, "Just Telling It Like It Is," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, May 2003, pp. 73-77. (Interview w/ RV/DSB - Penn's Landing)

<u>Continuità E Discontinuità: Vuoti urbani nel tessuto antico,</u> Cristiana Bedoni, Gabriele

Bellingeri, Federica Ottone, Carolina Vaccaro, eds., Rome: Editrice Librere Dedalo, 2003.

(Continuity and Discontinuity: Voids in the Urban Fabric produced for the International Design Workshop Feb. - March 2001, University of Roma Tre)

"Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown: La produttività delle contraddizioni, "<u>Topos e</u> <u>Progetto</u>

<u>L'attesa</u>, Gangemi Editore: Rome, 2003, pp. 111-116. (Italian) (Interview with M. Manieri Elia and M. M. Segarra Lagunes)

2004

<u>Architecture as Signs and Systems: for a Mannerist Time</u>, Cambridge: The Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 2004.

Ashlock, Jesse, "Q+A Signs and Systems: Robert Venturi + Denise Scott Brown," <u>res</u> <u>magazine</u>, May/June 2004, p. 80. (interview, see also: Biblio section A, 2004)

Ben-Amos, Ariel, "Venturi & Scott Brown," <u>The Philadelphia Independent</u>, spring 2004, p.

3. (Interview, photo of Basco showroom & Vanna Venturi house)

"Couples," studio 360, May 15, 2004. (Radio show on NPR, RV & DSB interviewed by Kurt

Anderson -- talk about the difficulties & opportunities of making art together) < http://www.wnyc/studio360/ >

Dyckhoff, Tom, "The check is in the post-modernism," <u>The Times</u>, March 9, 2004. (Interview w/ RV&DSB, RIBA lecture) Koolhaas, Rem, ed., "Re-learning from Las Vegas," <u>Content</u>, (reprint of interview with RV & DSB by Koolhaas & Obrist,) Köln: Taschen, 2004, pp. 150-157.

2005

"A New Mannerism, for Architecture as a Sign," and "Mannerism, Because You Can't Follow All the Rules of All the Systems All the Time," <u>Pulse</u> 2005. (<u>ASSFMT</u> excerpted in companion yearbook to annual convention of National Association of Students of Architecture, India)

"Ein Gesprach mit Robert Venturi und Denise Scott Brown," <u>Architektur</u>, December 2005, p. 22-25. (in German)

Forti, Simone and Stefano Ciccani, <u>Saper Credere in Architettura: quarantaquattro</u> <u>domande a VSBA Venturi, Scott Brown & A</u>, Napoli, Italy: Clean Edizione, 2005. (Interview booklet on VSBA, photographs by Matt Wargo, in Italian)

"Sir John Soane: An English Architect – An American Legacy," prod. Edgar B. Howard, dir.

Murray Grigor, Checkerboard Film Foundation, May 19, 2005. (Film premiere booklet. Film Interview of RV, DSB: pictured)

Krasny, Elke, "Learning from Venturi & Scott Brown," <u>Architektur.aktuell</u>, June 2005, p.

12. (Interview with RV, DSB in German)

Kuhlmann, Dörte, "Architektur als Zeichen und Systeme," <u>Forum</u>, July 22, 2005. (Interview with RV and DSB, Austrian publication, includes photo) Theunissen, Karin, "Architectuur als beeldwerk," <u>de Architect</u>, April 2005, pp. 18-31, 117. (Dutch publication. Article and Interview on DSB, RV and VSBA)

Tilman, Harm, "Interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: 18 February 2005," <u>Architect Magazine</u>, forthcoming. (Interview with RV and DSB on architecture and signage, and relevance of ideas for architecture today, from the Netherlands)

Urcan, Melissa, "Still Learning From Las Vegas," <u>Ten by Ten Magazine</u>, Number 10: Luck. (interview with RV and DSB) < <u>http://www.tenbyten.net/vegas.html</u> >

"Supporting Ideas Whose Time Hasn't Come," (Graham Foundation lecture) Graham Foundation, DVD, November 8, 2005.

"What's the Matter with Mannerism," <u>Architecture</u>, May 2005, pp. 27,28. (excerpt from RV, DSB <u>ASSFMT</u>) <u>2006</u>

Interview with Len Davidson, "For the Love of Neon," <u>PhillyFeed</u>, November 3, 2006. (podcast interview with RV and DSB about neon and the new Reading Terminal Market sign)

"Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, Architects," <u>Web of Stories</u>, 2006; <u>http://www.webofstories.com/play/51527?o=L</u> (online recorded interview with RV & DSB; links include brief Biography and accompanying Transcripts to each interview segment; also in BIBLIO A; DVD copy in BIBLIO A)

<u>2007</u>

"Dreams & Themes with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," Philadelphia: Carpenters' Hall, April 23, 2007;

<u>http://www.carpentershall.org/company/more/dreams.htm</u> (RV & DSB lectures and discussions from Master Builder Award Gala honoring RV & DSB, November 19, 2005)

Interview with Dan Graham, "Dialogue: Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown, and Dan

Graham," <u>The Architect's Newspaper</u>, March 7, 2007, pp. 14-15. (Graham shares RV and DSB's love of high and low culture)

Interview with Daniel Golling, "Pari Design," <u>Plaza</u>, February 2007, p 72. (in Swedish)

Interview with Dörte Kuhlmann, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown talking with

Dörte Kuhlmann: Signs and Systems," <u>Focus on Blur</u>, ed. Österreichische Gesellschaft für Architektur, Salzburg: Verlag Anton Pustet, 2007, pp. 14-18. (Interview with RV and DSB discussing architectural space, Neo-Modernism, Mannerism, with references to <u>ASSFMT</u>. Interview in English, book in German.) Interview with Sang Lee, "Architecture of Iconography, Representation and Convention,"

<u>The Domestic and the Foreign in Architecture</u>, eds. Sang Lee and Ruth Baumeister, Rotterdam: 101 Publishers, 2007, pp. 260-275. (subjects include representation and scenography in Las Vegas and Asia, cross-culturalism and cultural hegemony, design and administrative process, technology and materiality, the loft, the universal and local, process and patterns, and the computer. Includes images of Nikko, Tsinghua, and Lehigh Valley Hospital.)

2008

Interview with Beatriz Colomina, "Learning from Levittown: A Conversation with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown," in <u>Worlds Away, New Suburban</u> <u>Landscapes</u>, ed. Andrew Blauvelt, Minneapolis: Walker Art Center, 2008, pp. 49-69. (Interview is part of an on-going Princeton research project on the 1970 LLT studio, led by Colomina and including students in the PhD program in Architecture and the Media and Modernity program, see also Section A)

Interview with Gabriel Brainard, "Is and Ought," Yale Perspecta 41, 2008.

"Shanghai," in: Gil, Iker, ed. <u>Shanghai Transforming</u>, New York: Actar Distribution, Inc., 2008, pp. 66 (RV essay), 67-71 (DSB essay), 269, 270

2009

"A Significance for A&P Parking Lots, or Learning from Las Vegas," In: Avermaete, Tom, et al, <u>Architectural Positions: Architecture, Modernity and the Public Sphere</u>, Amsterdam, SUN Publishers, 2009, pp. 291-298 (originally published in <u>Architectural Forum</u>, No. 2, 1968, pp. 36-42)

"Preface," in: Borysevicz, Mathieu, <u>Learning from Hangzhou</u>, China: Timezone 8 Limited, 2009, p. 9

Shigematsu, Shohei, <u>Venturi and Scott Brown: What Turns Them On</u>, Special Issue: <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u>, June 2009 (interview w/ RV & DSB)

"Signs and systems for a mannerist architecture for today," In: Komossa, Susanne, et al, eds., <u>Color in Contemporary Architecture: Projects, Essays, Calendar,</u> <u>Manifestoes</u>, Amsterdam: SUN Architecture Publishers, 2009, p 395 (reprinted from <u>Architecture as Signs and Systems for a Mannerist Time</u>, Cambridge, MA: Harvard University Press, 2004)

<u>2010</u>

Obrist, Hans Ulrich and Rem Koolhaas, "Robert Venturi & Denise Scott Brown," in:

<u>Hans Ulrich Obrist: Interviews</u>, Volume 2, ed. Charles Arsène-Henry, Shumon Basar and Karen Marta, Milan: Edizione Charta srl, pp. 248-263 (reprint of interview with RV & DSB in Geneva in August 2000, "Re-learning from Las Vegas" published in 2001 and 2004 – see separate entries in Biblios A and D)

Venturi, Robert and Denise Scott Brown, "Architecture after Las Vegas: What Did You Learn," <u>Retrospecta 2009-2010</u>, Cambridge, MA: Yale School of Architecture, 2010, p. 15 (lecture excerpt in Symposia insert)

Venturi, Robert and Denise Scott Brown, Endorsement blurb for <u>Concrete: A</u> <u>SevenThousand-Year History</u>, by Reese Palley, New York: Quantuck Lane Press, 2010

<u>2011</u>

Venturi, Robert, Denise Scott Brown, and Steven Izenour, "Ugly and Ordinary Architecture, or the Decorated Shed," in: <u>Arkitekturtidskriften KRITIK #8</u>, ed. Pär Eliaeson, Stockholm: Analys förlag, 2011, pp. 66-67, 86-97 (reprinted from <u>Learning</u> <u>from Las Vegas</u>, revised edition, Cambridge, MA: The MIT Press, 1977)

<u>2017</u>

Venturi, Robert and Denise Scott Brown, "Piranesisk episkopalkyrka," <u>Arche</u>, edited by Johan Linton, Vol. 2016, no. 60-61 (2017), pp. 86-87.

VSBA Bibliography - Writings by Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi

<u>1968</u>

"On Ducks and Decoration," <u>Architecture Canada</u>, October 1968, p. 48.

<u>1969</u>

"The Bicentennial Commemoration 1976." <u>Architectural Forum</u>, October 1969, pp. 66-69.

"Venturi v. Gowan," Architectural Design, January 1969, pp. 31-36.

<u>1970</u>

"Co-op City: Learning to Like it," <u>Progressive Architecture</u>, February 1970, pp. 64-73.

"Learning from Levittown or Remedial Housing For Architects" Studio Handouts, Yale University Department of Architecture, Spring 1970

"The Highway," Philadelphia, Institute of Contemporary Art, 1970. (Text to the catalog for the exhibit by the Institute of Contemporary Art, in collaboration with Rice University and the Akron Art Institute) Republished in <u>Modulus</u>, Vol. 9, Charlottesville, VA: School of Architecture, University of Virginia, 1973, pp. 6-15.

<u>1971</u>

<u>Aprendiendo de Todas Las Cosas</u>. Barcelona: Tusquets Editor, 1971. (Compilation of articles; reviews are listed under 1972 in Section A)

<u>1973</u>

"The Highway," <u>Modulus</u>, Vol. 9, Charlottesville, VA: School of Architecture, University of Virginia, 1973, pp. 6-15. (Text to the catalog for the exhibit by the Institute of Contemporary Art, Philadelphia, 1970, in collaboration with Rice University and the Akron Art Institute)

1991

Barrière, Philippe, and Sylvia Lavin, "Entre Imagination Sociale et Architecture," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, February 1991, pp. 92-104. (Interview with Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi.)

"Berlin When the Wall Comes Down," in <u>Berlin Morgen: Ideen fûr das Herz einer</u> <u>Groszstadt</u>, (<u>Berlin Tomorrow: Ideas for the Heart of a great City</u>), pp 148-153, 172-3,

Lampugnani, Vittorio Magnago and Michael Mönninger with Volker Fisher and Anna Meseure (editors), Stuttgart: Verlag Gerd Hatje, 1991. In German. A catalog for an exhibition at the Deutsches Architektur-Museum, Frankfurt am Main, Germany.

"Berlin When the Wall Comes Down", <u>Architectural Design Profile No.92: Berlin</u> <u>Tomorrow: International Architectural Visions</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1991, pp. 78-83. (Urban implications of Berlin reunification)

<u>1993</u>

"On Ducks and Decoration," <u>Architecture Culture 1943-1968</u>: <u>A Documentary</u> <u>Anthology</u>,

New York: The Trustees of Columbia University and Rizzoli International, 1993, pp. 447448. (Originally published in <u>Architecture Canada</u>, 1968, pp. 48-49)

Introduction to exhibition catalog of <u>Jean Marc Lamunière Fragments of Territories</u> <u>and of Architecture</u>, Rome: Architettura Arte Moderna, 1993, pp. 5-7. (in Italian and English)

1995

"Las Vegas After Its Golden Age," <u>Neon</u>, winter 1995-96, pp. 3-6. (A re-examination of Las Vegas)

<u>1996</u>

Dominic, James, "Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown: Architects to the World on

Main Street," <u>Ciao</u>, March-April, 1996, pp. 17-21, 38-39. (Interview with DSB and RV on Main Street, Manayunk and Urban planning; edited by DSB and RV)

"Las Vegas After Its Classic Age," <u>Surface</u>, Los Angeles: UCLA School of Architecture and Urban Design, 1996, pp.126-131. (Excerpt from <u>Iconography and</u> <u>Electronics</u>..)

"Tribute to Lee H. Nelson," <u>APT Bulletin</u>, 1996, p. 9. (DSB and RV give tribute to Lee Nelson)

<u>1997</u>

Braham, William and Louise Harpman, "Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," (interview), <u>Practices 5/6</u>, 1997, pp. 5-13.

"Foreword: The Search for the American City," <u>A Long Path: the Search for a</u> <u>Tennessee Bicentennial Landmark</u> by Kem G. Hinton, Franklin, TN: Hillsboro Press, 1997, pp. ix-x. Interview with Phillipe Barriere and Sylvia Lavin, "Interview with Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," <u>Perspecta 28: The Yale Architectural Journal</u>, 1997, pp.127-145. (Original text published in <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui)</u>

<u>1999</u>

"Las Vegas Heute," <u>Stadt Bauwelt</u>, September 1999, No. 36, pp. 1974-1977. (German)

"Learning from Tokyo and Kyoto and Nikko," <u>Zodiac 20</u>, 1999, pp. 120-125. (Italian &

English, within larger article on Nikko, includes several images)

2002

"Para uma Arquitectura Cenográfica Contemporânea," <u>Jornal Arquitectos</u>, September/October 2002, pp. 57-64. (In Portuguese, translation of "Toward a Scenographic Architecture for Today: Generic form with Ordinary-Extraordinary Signs" accompanied by an article on Nikko that includes several photos)

Stierli, Martino, "Rome in Mind", October 2002. (Master's Thesis - student of von Moos -- includes interview with RV & DSB)

"Toward a Scenographic Architecture for Today: Generic form with Ordinary-Extraordinary

Sign: A Description of the Design of the Kirifuri Resort Project in Nikko," <u>architecture ASIA</u>, September-November 2002, pp. 17-23. (Project Description written by Susumu Yamagiwa, includes several photos & separate article on Nikko later in the issue pp. 36-40)

<u>2005</u>

Interview with Martino Stierli, "Interview 4: Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," SVM

Die Festschrift, Zurick: Autoren und gta Verlag, pp. 8-9, 249-258. (Book dedicated to Stanislaus von Moos: pp. 8-9 gift drawing to SvM from RV. Interview with DSB and RV, March 21, 2005 @ VSBA office)

Interview with Oliver Herwig, "We Don't Go For Entertainment: Interview with Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi on Las Vegas, May 1, 2004," Dream Worlds. Architecture and Amusement, Place: Prestel: 2005, forthcoming.

Theunissen, Karin, "Architectuur als beeldwerk," <u>de Architect</u>, April 2005, pp. 18-31, 117. (Dutch publication. Article and Interview on DSB, RV and VSBA)

2007

"Praise for <u>The Architect</u>," <u>The Architect</u>, James Williamson, Nashville: Cold Tree Press, 2007, back cover. (DSB and RV provide blurb on back cover. Williamson worked with VBSA from 1984-1986, at VSBA from 1986-1988, and with VSBA again through the mid-1990's. His hero's experiences and opinions reflect those lived and heard at VSBA at the time. See also sections A and F.)

Rattenbury, Kester and Samantha Hardingham, eds., <u>Supercrit #2 Robert Venturi</u> <u>and Denise Scott Brown: Learning From Las Vegas</u>, London: Routledge, 2007. (with RV, DSB, and others, based on the Supercrit symposium, "Learning from Learning from Las Vegas," at the University of Westminster, March, 2004; a retrospective look at <u>LLV</u> including many images, data, essays, and a transcript of the symposium; see also: sections A, C)

<u>2008</u>

"On Ducks and Decoration," (excerpted) in <u>Architectural Theory, Volume II, An</u> <u>Anthology from 1871-2005</u>, eds. Harry Francis Mallgrave and Christina Contandriopoulos, Malden, Mass.: Blackwell Publishing, 2008, pp. 390-91. (also includes excerpts of RV's <u>C+C</u>, DSB's "Learning from Pop," and Kenneth Frampton's rebuttal to "Learning from Pop"; see also: Sections A, B, C)

2009

"Preface," in: Borysevicz, Mathieu, <u>Learning from Hangzhou</u>, New York: D.A.P. Distributed Art Publishers Inc. (forthcoming, 2009)

Oliver, Oscar and Marcelo López Dinardi, "A Discussion About Rhetoric, the 'Learning

From...' and the Virtues of the Generic: A Talk with Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi," <u>Polimorfo</u>, Vol. 1, 2009, pp. 136-141

Shigematsu, Shohei, <u>Venturi and Scott Brown: What Turns Them On</u>, Special Issue: <u>Architecture and Urbanism</u>, June 2009 (interview w/ RV & DSB)

<u>2011</u>

Zalot, Morgan, ed., "How to Save Your Marriage (In Only Six Words): Wisdom in coupledom from around town," <u>Philadelphia Magazine</u>, June 2011, p. 71; posted online May

23, 2011,

http://www.phillymag.com/articles/how_to_save_your_marriage_in_only_six_words/? &&slide

jump=12 (BIBLIO E; includes a quote and photo of DSB & RV; also in BIBLIO A)

VSBA Bibliography - Writings by Others at Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates

<u>1970</u>

Izenour, Steven, "Education in the 1970's -- Teaching for an Altered Reality," <u>Architectural Record</u>, October 1970.

1971

Izenour, Steven, "Civic Center Competition for Thousand Oaks, California; Entry by Venturi and Rauch in Association with Steven Izenour and Tony Pett," <u>Architectural Design</u>, February 1971, pp. 113-114.

1972

Carroll, Virginia, Denise Scott Brown and Robert Venturi, "Levittown et Apres," <u>L'Architecture d'Aujourd'hui</u>, no. 163, August-September 1972, pp. 38-42.

<u>1973</u>

Hirshorn, Paul, and Steven Izenour, "Learning from Hamburgers: The Architecture of White Towers," <u>Architecture Plus</u>, June 1973, pp. 46-55.

1975

Carroll, Virginia, Denise Scott Brown, and Robert Venturi, "Styling, or 'These houses are exactly the same. They just look different." <u>Lotus 9</u>, 1975. (In Italian and English; extract from <u>Learning from Levittown</u>, a study in progress)

1976

Taraila, Stanley, "Signs That the Strand Can," <u>Journal of Architectural Education</u>, <u>Volume XXX Number 2</u>, November 1976.

<u>1977</u>

Headley, Frances, (Hundt). Series of articles on historic Philadelphia buildings. <u>Arts Exchange</u> (1977-78) (Horticultural Hall, Antelope House, Philadelphia College of Art, Widener House, Lit Brothers, Eastern State Penitentiary, Centennial National Bank)

1978

Headley, Frances, (Hundt), and David Marohn, "The Comic and Fantastic Bosses at the Quad," <u>Arts Exchange</u>, May-June, 1978, pp. 12-17, 35.

<u>1979</u>

Hundt, Frances, "New Light on Neon," <u>Portfolio</u>, December-January, 1979-80, pp. 38-40.

VSBA Bibliography - Writings by Others at Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates

Izenour, Steven, <u>White Towers</u>, (with Paul Hirshorn). The MIT Press: Cambridge, Mass., 1979.

Matheu, Christine, "Aldo van Eyck: Both/And," <u>Skyline</u>, April 1979, p. 7. (Review of van Eyck lectures)

Schwartz, Frederic, "Future Mcdonalds", "The American T-Shirt," <u>Society for</u> <u>Commercial Archaeology Journal</u>, November 1979.

<u>1980</u>

Hundt, Frances and Denise Scott Brown, "Erhaltung Historischer Bauten und wirtschaftliche Neubelebung," <u>Archithese</u>, March 1980, pp. 20-24.

Matheu, Christine, "Architecture as media event," <u>Architectural Record</u>, November 1980, pp. 43, 45, 50. (Review of <u>Chicago Tribune Tower Competition and Late</u> <u>Entries</u>, by Stanley Tigerman)

Schwartz, Frederic, "Design for the City," <u>CRIT 8, The Architectural Student</u> Journal, Fall 1980, pp. 12-13.

Schwartz, Frederic, associate ed., "Beyond the Modern Movement," <u>Harvard</u> <u>Architecture</u> <u>Review</u>, Vol. 1, No. 1, The MIT Press: Cambridge, Mass., 1980. (Includes interview with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, pp. 228-239)

<u>1981</u>

Williamson, James and Carl Awsumb, <u>Central Gardens Handbook</u>, Memphis, Tennessee: Wimmer Bros., 1981.

1982

Hine, Thomas, "Atlantic City," <u>AIA Journal</u>, November 1982, pp. 44-47. (Interview with RV and SI)

Hundt, Frances, "Vernacular Architecture: The Ordinary Has Its Value," <u>Cities:</u> <u>The Forces That Shape Them</u>. New York: Smithsonian Institution, 1982, p. 41.

<u>1983</u>

Izenour, Steven, "La Ville Americaine et ses Portes." <u>Les Portes de la Ville</u>. Paris: Centre Georges Pompidou/CCI, 1983. (In French)

Izenour, Steven, "Review of <u>Dunroamin: The Suburban Semi and its Enemies</u>, by Paul Oliver, Ian Davis, and Ian Bentley, <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural</u> <u>Historians</u>, March 1983, pp. 81-82. Runyan, Stanley, "The Metropolitan Lobby: From Grime to Glamour," <u>Landmarks</u>, July 1983, pp. 2, 3.

<u>1984</u>

"Interview: Steven Izenour," <u>Transition</u>, April 1984, pp. 19-23.

1985

Izenour, Steven, "Artists and Designers on Collaboration," <u>Arts Review</u>, Fall 1985, pp. 6-8.

<u>1986</u>

Izenour, Steven, "Learning from Las Vegas," <u>Interview</u>, September 1986, pp. 226-227.

<u>1987</u>

Izenour, Steven, "Lighting," <u>Architectural Digest - Architecture</u>, September 1987, p. 12.

Izenour, Steven, review of <u>Orange Roofs, Golden Arches: The Architecture of</u> <u>American Chain Restaurants</u>, by Philip Langdon, <u>Architecture</u>, August 1987, p. 108.

Mazzurco, Philip, "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," <u>Lighting Dimensions</u>, May/June 1987, pp. 45-47. (Steve Izenour interviewed about lighting design)

<u>1988</u>

Dashiell, David A. III, "Distortion," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, May 23, 1988. (Letter to the Editor regarding Reading Terminal Market and Convention Center)

Izenour, Steve, and George C. Izenour, "Animated Electric Light Enlivens Benjamin Franklin Bridge, <u>Architectural Lighting</u>, January 1988, pp. 22-29.

Stankard, Mark, "De Stijl, Le Style, Der Stil, The Style," <u>Design Book Review</u>, Fall 1988, pp. 57-60.

<u>1989</u>

Izenour, Steve, and David A. Dashiell III, "The Inspiring Example of Holiday Lights," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer</u>, January 1, 1989, pp. 1-I, 5-I.

Dashiell, David A. III, "Venturi, Rauch and Scott Brown," entry in Wilkes <u>Encyclopedia of Architecture: Design, Engineering, and Construction</u>, Volume 5, NY: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1989, pp. 212-214. VSBA Bibliography - Writings by Others at Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates

<u>1990</u>

Izenour, Steven, and David A. Dashiell III, "Commercial Vernacular in Las Vegas," <u>Rassegna</u>, September 1990, pp. 80-88. (Also published in <u>Architecture</u>, October 1990)

Izenour, Steven, and David A. Dashiell III, "Relearning from Las Vegas," <u>Architecture</u>, October 1990, pp. 46-51. (Also published in <u>Rassegna</u>, September 1990)

Stankard, Mark, "Learning from Venturi," <u>Architecture Today</u>, Letters Section, July 1990, p. 5. (Comments on "Learning from Lutyens: Reply to Alison and Peter Smithson, Essay by R. Venturi and D. Scott Brown)

<u>1991</u>

Collins, Jim, Jr., with Ian Adamson, "Trends in Laboratory Design," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record Review</u>, 1991/1992, pp. 64-67. (Clinical Research Building at University of Pennsylvania, Lewis-Thomas Laboratories at Princeton)

Izenour, Steven, <u>Down by the Seaside: Views from America's Past (Past Age Post</u> <u>Card Series)</u>, Washington, D.C.: National Trust for Historic Preservation, 1991.

Izenour, Steven, "Leading Practitioners' Reflections on Design Juries," <u>Design Juries</u> <u>on Trial</u>, by Kathryn H. Anthony, 1991, pp. 197-199.

Jencks, Charles, "National Gallery - Sainsbury Wing, And Interview with Robert Venturi,

David Vaughan," <u>Architectural Design Profile 91</u> - Post-Modern Triumphs in London, Vol. 61 No. 5/6, pp. 48-57. (Sainsbury Wing)

<u>1992</u>

Collins, Jim, Jr., with Ian Adamson, "Trends in Laboratory Design," <u>Architectural</u> <u>Record Review</u>, 1991/1992, pp. 64-67. (Clinical Research Building at University of Pennsylvania, Lewis-Thomas Laboratories at Princeton)

Dashiell, David A. III, "Carol M. Newman Library Renovation and Addition," <u>The</u> <u>Making of Virginia Architecture</u>, Richmond: Virginia Museum of Fine Arts, 1992, pp. 416417. (Newman Library Addition, Virginia Polytechnic Institute)

Izenour, Steven, Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, "The Home," (Signs of Life: Symbols in the American City) <u>Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates: On</u> <u>Houses and Housing</u>, London: Academy Editions, 1992; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1992, p. 58

Izenour, Steven, "Roadside America," <u>SCA News Journal</u>, Winter 1991-1992, Volume 12, No.1, pp. 14-15. (Review of <u>Roadside America</u> by Jan Jennings.)

Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, "Venturi, Scott Brown Associates Letter Explains Withdrawal," <u>Competitions</u>, winter 1992, p. 3-4. (excerpts of letter reprinted re Clark County, Nevada, Competition)

<u>1993</u>

Exley, Peter J., "The Architect's New Clothes," Focus, June 1993, pp. 16-17.

Venturi, Robert, Denise Scott Brown and Steven Izenour, Foreword, <u>Viva Las Vegas</u> by Alan Hess, San Francisco: Chronicle Books, 1993, p. 7.

Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, "The Charles P. Stevenson, Jr. Library, Bard College, Annandale-on-Hudson, New York," <u>Zodiac</u> 10, December, 1993, pp. 218-235. (In Italian and English)

<u>1994</u>

Izenour, Steven, "Appraisal," <u>The Architect's Journal</u>, Feburary 9, 1994, pp. 46-47. (Elder and Cannon's Reidvale Housing Association complex in Glasgow, Scotland)

Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates, "Color Confessions of Contemporary Architects,"

<u>Daidalos</u> 51, March 15, 1994, pp. 38-39. (in German and English) (Color in design; The Charles P. Stevenson, Jr. Library, Bard College)

1998

Izenour, Steven with Robert Venturi and Denise Scott Brown, "Our Best Main Streets," <u>Travel and Leisure</u>, April 1998, pp. 105-107.

2000

Hunter, John, "Response from the Architects," <u>Penn Almanac</u>, September 5, 2000. (Response to Alice van Buren Kelley's letter: <u>http://www.upenn.edu/almanac/v47/n01/spout.html#perel</u>) <u>http://www.upenn.edu/almanac/v47/n02/spout.html</u>

Izenour, Steven, "Freon Love," <u>The Philadelphia Inquirer Magazine</u>, February 6, 2000. (on Lenny Davidson)

Izenour, Steven with Susan Snyder, "A Lack of Rules," <u>The New York Times</u>, December 10, 2000, p.4. (Letters section- response to Philip Nobel's article-"While the design crowd searches for new intellectual covers, pragmatic American vernacular untouched by all this self-conscious talk will continue to endure.") <u>http://college4.nytimes.com/guests/articles/2000/12/10/631292.xml</u> Izenour, Steven, "Learning to Love What We Can't Control," <u>Messages</u>, July-August 2000, p. 9. (Messy Vitality-SI's take on Design Controls -- SEGD magazine)

<u>2001</u>

Izenour, Steven, "Bob and Denise Symposium," July 14, 2001. (Speech given at the Philadelphia Museum of Art – symposium coinciding with the run of the Out of the Ordinary exhibit)

Izenour, Steven and Susan Nigra Snyder, "American Gothic: The Big, Beautiful Mall," <u>The New York Times</u>, April 3, 2001. (Opinion section - quaint villages vs. retail landscapes)

Izenour, Steven and Susan Nigra Snyder, "The Strip Mall Did It," <u>The New Yorker</u>, May 7, 2001. (The Mail section - re: Mark Singer's article "Dirty Laundry")

Lew, Eva, "Letters: Trim the Fat," <u>Philadelphia Weekly</u>, September 5, 2001. (In response to Liz Spikol's column discussing Inga Saffron's article on SI) <u>http://www.philadelphiaweekly.com/archives/article.asp?ArtID=2886</u> Spikol's column: http://www.brainsoap.com/archives/article.asp?ArtID=2805

"Tribute to Steve Izenour," <u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, October 2001, p. 14. (Comments from

DSB, Tim Kearney, Susan Snyder, Camden Children's Garden, Ivan Saleff, George Claflen, Dave Franke, Scott Killinger, & Patrick McFadden)

2002

Farquharson, Alex, ed., "The Summit," <u>The Magic Hour: The Convergence of Art and Las</u>

<u>Vegas</u>, Hatje Cantz Publishers: Weiz, Austria, 2002, pp. 38-51. (Interview with Dave Hickey, Libby Lumpkin, Ralph Rugoff, Robert Venturi, Denise Scott Brown & Steve Izenour -- includes catalog of exhibit - in memory of Steve Iz.)

Jacobi, Lauren, "Medals and the Roman Projects of Pope Paul V," <u>The Medal</u>, spring 2002, pp. 3-17. (Lauren's MA Thesis)

Scott Brown, Denise, Robert Venturi, Eva Lew, Jeff Hirsch and Heather Clark, "Learning from Izenour," <u>Constructs</u>, spring 2002, p. (Yale School of Architecture journal – articles from VSBA, Mike Haverland, & Steve Van Dyck)

<u>2003</u>

Izenour, Steven, "The Internet's Implications for Home Architecture," <u>The Wired</u> <u>Homestead</u>, Joseph Turow & Andrea L. Kavanaugh Eds., Cambridge: The MIT Press, 2003, pp. 283-84, 287-89, 477.

<u>2004</u>

Feng, Ke, "University of Michigan Life Science Complex, USA." <u>Time + Architecture</u>, 20045, pp. 102-109. (Chinese publication)

Trainer, Nancy Rogo. "Revitalizing White Elephants: New Uses in Old Buildings,"<u>The Philadelphia Architect</u>, February 2006 pp. 1, 15, 16 (Nancy Rogo Trainer writes about new uses in old buildings in Penn, Princeton, Bryn Mawr. Discusses Frist Campus Center)

Venturi, Robert, Steve Izenour and Daniel McCoubrey, "Foreword," <u>Reading</u> <u>Terminal Market</u>, David K. O'Neill, ed., Philadelphia: Camino Books, Inc., p. vii. (Piece written in 1985 for RTM's restoration in the 1980s)

<u>2007</u>

Izenour, Steven, <u>White Towers</u>, 2nd edition (with new preface by Paul Hirshorn). The MIT Press: Cambridge, Mass., 2007

Williamson, James, <u>The Architect</u>, Nashville: Cold Tree Press, 2007. (Williamson worked with VBSA from 1984-1986, at VSBA from 1986-1988, and with VSBA again through the mid-1990's. His hero's experiences and opinions reflect those lived and heard at VSBA at the time. DSB and RV provide blurb on back cover, see also sections A and E.)

2010

Tenenbaum, Jeremy, with Denise Scott Brown, "DevOut of the Ordinary," <u>Faith & Form</u>, Vol. XLIII, No. 2, 2010, pp. 18-21 (interview w/ RV & DSB re VSBA's religious architecture, specifically Episcopal Academy and Temple Beth El, as well as their personal thoughts re religion, design, and religious design) (also in Writings about VSBA)

Trainer, Nancy Rogo, "A Place for Learning," <u>Environmental Design + Construction</u>, August 24, 2010; <u>http://www.edcmag.com/Articles/Web_Exclusive/BNP_GUID_9-5-</u> <u>2006_A_100000000000886624</u> (re Haverford campus planning)

<u>2019</u>

Tenenbaum, Jeremy Eric, "Denise Scott Brown Reflects on Balancing Architecture and Urbanism," *The Architect's Newspaper*, 15 July 2019, <u>https://archpaper.com/2019/07/denise-scott-brown-on-balancing-architecture-andurbanism/</u>

2020

Tenenbaum, Jeremy Eric, "Saving South Street Through the Lens of Denise Scott Brown," *Hidden City,* 4 February 2021, <u>https://hiddencityphila.org/2020/02/saving-</u> VSBA Bibliography - Writings by Others at Venturi, Scott Brown and Associates

<u>south-street-through-the-lens-of-denise-scott-brown/</u> (re: Denise's work preserving South Street)

Tenenbaum, Jeremy Eric, "When South Street was almost bulldozed to make room for a highway" *The Why,* 4 February 2021, <u>https://whyy.org/episodes/when-south-</u> <u>street-was-almost-bulldozed-to-make-room-for-a-highway/</u> (follow up to Jeremy's article on Denise's work preserving South Street; WHYY radio; 15:34)